Colorado Subject Collection CSC.BIO

Biographical files

This finding aid was produced using the Archivists' Toolkit

January 29, 2014

History Colorado. Stephen H. Hart Research Center 1200 Broadway Denver, Colorado, 80203 303-866-2305 cosearch@state.co.us

Table of Contents

Summary Information	3
Administrative Information	4
Controlled Access Headings	_

Summary Information

.....

Repository History Colorado. Stephen H. Hart Research Center

Title Colorado Subject Collection: Biographical files

Date 1829-2011

Extent 42.5 Linear feet

Language English

Collection [Linear-Feet] 42.5

Abstract The Biographical files are part of a larger collection of material, The

Colorado Subject Collection. The Colorado Subject Collection is comprised of Biographical files, Geographical files and Subject files. The Biographical files contain information on numerous individuals, either residents of Colorado or important figures in Colorado history. The type of material found in these files includes but is not limited to, birth certificates, marriage certificates, deeds, correspondence, certificates of military service, biographical sketches, newspaper clippings, obituaries, and genealogical information. The files are arranged alphabetically by last

name.

Preferred Citation note

Cite as: [file folder name], Colorado Subject Collection: Biographical files, History Colorado.

Administrative Information

Publication Information

History Colorado. Stephen H. Hart Research Center

Conditions Governing Use note

Open to researches without restrictions.

Processing Information note

Processed by Phil Lovato, 2013

Controlled Access Headings

Genre(s)

- Biographical sources
- Certificates
- Colorado--History.
- Correspondence.
- Death records
- Deeds.
- Diaries.
- · Legal documents
- Marriage certificates
- Newspaper clippings.
- Obituaries.

Subject(s)

• Military service

Зох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Ackerman, Jasper D.	1	Typed news release from the National Cowboy Hall of Fame	04/29/1970	
	Adams, Andy	1	Term Paper prepared by Patty Heywood titled Term Paper on Andy Adams	N.D.	
	Adams, Ansel	1	Catalogue titled 90 Years in the American West	2008	Photographs in catalogue are by Bob Kolbrener
	Adams, B. M.	1	Autobiography	10/08/1881	Gift of Charles J. Palmer, Star Route, Spooner, Wisconsin
	Adams, Charles E.	1	Obituary notice and tribute titled My Friend Lives On!	06/15/1940	Tribute by Emerson Wood
	Adams, Charles H.	1	Typed historical sketch titled <i>Pioneers of the Western Slope</i>	N.D.	Reminiscence of early days in Paonia, CO.
	Adams, Charles Partridge	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	By Ruth Brill of the <i>Pasadena Star-News</i>
	Adams, Charles Partridge	2	Biographical Sketch	1998	Article by Nelson A. Rieger in Western America: Landscapes & Indians in Kiva Magazine
	Adams, Charles Partridge	3	Invitation for Studio Tea at the Artists' Club	09/27/1948	Donated by Emma Richardson Cherry
	Adams, Charles Partridge	4	Invitation to exhibition at the Artists' Club	03/13/1906	
	Adams, Charles Partridge	5	Invitation to A Memorial Exhibition of Adam's paintings.	11/06/1943	Includes short biographical sketch.
	Adams, Clarence Henry	1	Biographical Sketch	08/21/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Adams, Clarence Henry, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	06/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Adams, Ella Nye	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
	Adams, Miriam Washburn	1	Autobiographical Sketch	02/21/1956	The state of the s
	Adams, Orr J.	1	Biographical Sketch	07/01/1905	Biographical sketch and uses of radium by J. J. Everingham, American Radium Co.
	Adams, Orr J.	2	Photocopies of newspaper articles related to Orr Adams	03/04/1904	Articles deal primarily with the uses of radium
	Adams, Robert Hickman	1	Pamphlet titled This Hill is Far Enough - A Photographic Survey of Denver	N.D.	By Robert Adams - Text to Accompany Exhibition of Photographs
	,	·			
	Adams, Robert Hickman	2	Catalogue for exhibition of Adam's photographs with biographical informatio	11/17/1987	Published in Perspectives 10, Portland Art Museum
	Adams, Robert Hickman	3	Pamphlet titled Robert Adams and the 'Persistent Beauty' of Colorado	02/2009	Published in History of Photography , Vol. 33, No. 1
			Landscapes		
	Adams, Robert Hickman	4	Pamphlet titled Robert Adams and Colorado's Cultural Landscapes	2009	Published in Buildings and Landscapes 16, No. 1
	Adams, Robert Hickman	5	Newspaper clipping titled Mapping the Traces Man Leaves on the Land	03/05/1989	Published in The New York Times
	Adams, Robert Hickman	6	Newspaper clipping titled A Clear Vision	06/04/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Adams, Roy and Brownie	1	Article on <i>Trailing the Crested Serpent</i> by Brownie Adams as told to May McElravy	01/11/1962	Donated by Quantrille McClung
	Adams, Samuel	1	Petition by Adams to the U. S. Senate requesting payment for Colorado River Exploration	12/13/1869	
	Adams, Samuel	2	Brief summary of Petition submitted by Adams	N.D.	
	Adams, Vivian Mary Verhoeks	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	02/18/1973	Donated by Mabel K. Hamlin, Denver, Colorado
	Adams, William H. (Gov.)	1	Brochure titled Adams and the Ku Klux Klan	04/13/1980	by Carrol Joe Carter, Adams State College
	Adams, William H. (Gov.)	2	Pamphlet titled <i>An Appreciation of Governor William H. Adams</i>	N.D.	by Genevieve Elizabeth McLaughlin
	Adler, Harry	1	Biographical Data	07/27/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Adshade, Albert J.	1	Newspaper clippings of Obituary and Funeral Notices	09/29/1961	otate historical coolety of colorado i citi for biographical data
	Affolter, Edward (Hon.)	1	Memorial to Affolter presented by the Boulder County Bar Association	10/07/1952	Written by Harold Martin
	Affolter, Edward (Hon.)	2	Colorado Senate Joint Memorial No. 2	01/19/1953	Trinton by Flaton maran
	Affolter, Edward (Hon.)	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Written by Paul Affolter (?)
	Affolter, Edward (Hon.)	4	Newspaper Clipping - titled Affolter Cabin is Original from 1859	07/31/1976	By Genevieve Murphy in <i>The Longmont Daily Times-Call</i>
	Afton, Jean	1	Real Estate Pamphlet titled Money Talk from Jean Afton	N.D.	Published by Billings & Company, Denver, Colorado
	Aguayo, Jovita Ortega	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
	Aguinaldo, Emilio	1	Photocopies of letter written in Spanish.	N.D.	Spanish-American War
	Ainsworth, A. W.	1	Letter responding to State Historical Society request for biographical	12/01/1943	Spanish American wai
	Ainsworth, Frank Spencer	1	information. Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Donated by Philip I. Ainsworth,
	Ainsworth, Frank Spencer	2	Autobiography	N.D.	Donated by Philip I. Ainsworth,
	Akerlow, R. W.	1	Biographical Data	05/21/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Akin, Thomas Henderson	1	Biographical Data	04/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Akin, Thomas Henderson	2	Letter from Akin to State Historical Society of Colorado with biographical information	05/28/1942	
	Akin, Victor	1	Newspaper clipping announcing 50th Wedding Anniversary	01/09/1959	From the Fort Collins Coloradoan
	ANII, VIOLOI	1	Incompaper dipping announcing both Meduling Annihorisary	07/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
1	Albert, William A.	1	Biographical Data	04/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
1	Albin, J. L.	1	Handwritten letter to Albin's brother	09/15/1891	otate historical occiety of colorado i offin for biographical data
1	Albus, John Joseph	1	Biographical Sketch and Genealogy of his family	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
1	Alchesay (White Mountain Apache	1	Copy of presentation by Bob Davies broadcast on KOOL-TV, KOOL AM and	07/30/1978	Text by Frank Tyndall of Mesa, Arizona
	Chief)		KOOL FM		
1	Alchesay (White Mountain Apache Chief)	2	Copy of newspaper article by Frank Tyndall	07/24/1978	Published in <i>The Arizona Legionnaire</i>
1	Alchesay (White Mountain Apache Chief)	3	Copy of newspaper article by Lowell Parker	07/24/1978	Published in <i>The Arizona Republic</i>
1	Alden, Gertrude C.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary.	N.D.	Unkown source
1	Alderson, John & Madge	1	Envelope and letter addressed to State Historical Society from Edward Blair	04/20/1972	Donation of material below from the CHS Healy House and Dexter Cabin
1	Alderson, John & Madge	2	Copy of envelope and invitation to Weekly Monday Night Practice from the City Social Club	N.D.	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	3	Copies of Flyer announcing presentation of <i>A Blue Ribbon</i> , a comedy in three acts.	11/30/1886	Numerous advertisements accompany the information on the play.
1	Alderson, John & Madge	4	Copy of letter from Thomas Alderson to Madge Alderson, his daughter	11/06/1879	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	5	Copy of letter to Madge Alderson from requesting her assistance for the Woman's Exchange	12/29/1888	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	6	Copy of envelope and sales information for availability of mineral specimens	N.D.	Published in The Leadville Chronicle
1	Alderson, John & Madge	7	Copy of letter from Thomas Alderson to Madge Alderson, his daughter	04/11/1895	Letterhead is for the Silver Mines Company
1	Alderson, John & Madge	8	Copy of Condolence Letter to John Alderson on the death of his brother	N.D.	Condolence letter sent by the officers and members of the Chautauqua Circle
1	Alderson, John & Madge	9	Copy of letter to Madge Alderson from her brother, John Alderson, with copy of article on Leadville	04/13/1879	Published in The Leadville Chronicle
1	Alderson, John & Madge	10	Copy of letter to Madge Alderson from her brother, John Alderson	07/21/1878	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	11	Copy of flyer announcing a Temperance Entertainment affair.	08/07/1888	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	12	Copy of letter to Madge Alderson from Thomas Shelton, Sr., her prospective Father-in- Law	04/19/1895	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	13	Copy of invitation from Mr. & Mrs. Eben, Smith to employees of the Silver Mine Company	N.D.	Company mines include the Maid of Erin Silver Mine, the Bon Ain Mine & the Penrose Mine
1	Alderson, John & Madge	14	Copy of invitation to the Calico Hop hosted by the Leadville Athletic Association	04/48/1889	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	15	Copy of Resolution honoring John Alderson on his resignation as Sunday School Superintendent	N.D.	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	16	Copy of photograph of Thomas Alderson	1878	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	17	Copy of Condolence Letter to John Alderson on the death of his brother	06/24/1894	Condolence letter sent by the Elsworth League
1	Alderson, John & Madge	18	Copies of newspaper clippings the accidental death of Edward Alderson	N.D.	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	19	Copy of invitation from the Hebrew Ladies' Benevolent Association	03/04/1885	
1	Alderson, John & Madge	20	Copy of program for a musical presentation	N.D.	
1	Alexander, Philip Knox	1	Biographical Sketch	08/28/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
1	Alexander, Spencer L.	1	Handwritten note by Alexander announcing presentation by the State Historical Society	06/02/1960	Published in The Central City Post - 1882-83
1	Alford, Nathaniel C.	1	Newspaper clipping on Alford, an early Colorado pioneer.	N.D.	Unkown source
1	Alger, W. R. (Rev.)	1	Literary Record of the Rev. W. R. Alger	11/03/1878	Typed copy of Denver Daily Tribune article titled Our New Minister
1	Allaire, Zoe G.	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	02/25/1958	
1	Allan, William N.	1	Discharge Papers dated 08/20/1864	08/10/1954	Donated by Grace Allan Steele, Allan's daughter
1	Allan, William N.	2	Reproduction of painting	04/26/1902 (?)	
1	Allard, William Albert	1	Invitation to Governor Roy Romer for Exhibition of paintings by Allard.	08/04/1989	Retrospective presented by the Steamboat Springs Art Council
1	Allen, A. H. and George	1	Newspaper clippings reporting on the 1870 house built by the Allen brothers.	04/11/1940	From The North Eastern Colorado News
1	Allen, Clara Edith	1	Biographical Data	06/06/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
1	Allen, Edwin S.	1	Biographical Sketch	04/01/1937	Biographical interview with Mr. Allen by Josephine Horn, typed by James R. Harvey
			* *	01/10/1934	Biographical interview with Mr. Allen by Marjorie Krouskop

Вох	Folder Name		SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
1	Allen, Edwin S.		Newspaper clippings of Obituary	N.D.	Unkown source
	Allen, Frank DeWitt	1	Biographical Data	10/08/1948	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
1	Allen, Franklin P.	1	Copy of Marriage Certificate - Franklin P. Allen and Julia A. Stiewig	01/06/1879	Marriage performed by the bride's father, Rev. Theodore Stiewig
1	Allen, Franklin P.	2	Copies of Family Marriages, Births and Deaths	1914	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
1	Allen, Franklin P.	5		05/16/1929	
1	Allen, Grace Boutell		Handwritten and typed biography: The Pioneer Wife - A true Story of the Life of My Mother	N.D.	Donated by Grace Boutwell Allen was also the author
1	Allen, Harvey O. (M.D.)			08/03/1954	Newspaper not identified newspaper
1	Allen, Helen Butler		Newspaper clipping of obituary.	12/29/1971	Published in The Okmulgee Daily Times
1	Allen, Joktan		Biographical Data	06/05/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Allen, Leftrick A.	1		03/09/1913	Published in <i>The Kansas City Star</i>
	Allen, Leftrick A.	2	Copy of newspaper article titled He Brought the First Bunch of Cattle to Kansas City		Published in <i>The Kansas City Star</i>
	Allen, Leftrick A.		Copy of newspaper article titled Luke Cahill Tells of Old Days When Red Skins Romped in the Valle v	05/02/1923	Incomplete article published in The Bent County Democrat
	Allen, Lewis B.			05/31/1940	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
	Allen, Linda	1		03/06/1975	Published in The Sentinel
	Allen, Linda	2		03/06/1976	Published in Jeffco Schools Newsletter
	Allen, Linda		Copy of Jefferson County Historical Commission announcing winner of the "Brand Contest"	N.D.	
	Allen, Lucille Drinkwater	1		N.D.	Allen left half of estate for the creation of a home for neglected and homeless dogs
	Allen, Lucille Drinkwater			04/27/1963	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Allen, Ralph R.		Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Allen, Thomas	1		07/29/1942	Allen was the State Inspector of Coal Mines
	Allen, Walter Frank	1	Letter to CHS enrolling his sister in the Society and stating he will mail his historical accounts	N.D.	His sister was Mrs. Daniel M. Derry of Fairplay, Colorado
	Allen, Walter Frank	2	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Allen, Walter Frank	3	Handwritten historical account titled William M. Farnum and the West	01/01/1944	Account written by Walter Allen
	Allen, Walter Frank	4	Handwritten historical account titled The Allen Family and Colorado	01/14/1944	Account written by Walter Allen
	Allen, Walter Frank	5	Letter from Allen to CHS stating that requested information was not available	03/28/1944	
	Allen, Worth	1	Biographical Sketch	12/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Allen, Worth	2	Biographical Data	12/05/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Allison, Charles	1	Booklet with Article on Allison titled The Other Allison	10/01/1979	Published in Quarterly of the National Association and Center for Outlaw and Lawman History
	Allison, Flora		Business Card for Allison, Democratic Candidate for Superintendent of Logan County	N.D.	
	Allison, Inga Marie Katrine	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Allison, Inga Marie Katrine	2		04/11/1945	M 1 *** *****
	Allison, Inga Marie Katrine	3	Material for the 75th Anniversary of college celebrations & 50th Anniversary for Home Economics Dept.		
	Allison, Inga Marie Katrine	4		08/08/1946	
	Allison, John	1	Flyer announcing Allison's as Candidate for Commissioner of Property for Denver	N.D.	
	Allott, Gordon	1	Handwritten notes on works that reference Allott.	ND	Cituation dates range from 02/02/1941 to 04/01/1981.
	Allott, Gordon	2		01-09/1968	Three newsletters from 1968.
	Allott, Gordon	3	Collection of Reports on Congress newsletters.	10/07/1961-02/1964	Two newsletters highlighting Allott's accomplishments and stance on voter issues.
	Allott, Gordon	4	Newsletter from Senator Gordon Allott	c. 1956?	Newsletter about current issues. Date written with a question mark at a later date.
	Allott, Gordon	5	Letter from Allott to supporters.	07/07/1961	Letter mentioning foreign policy issues.
	Allward, Harry C.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary.	08/03/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Alpert, Herbert A.	1	Biographical Data	11/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Alter, Wilbur McClure	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	Newspaper not identified
	Alter, Wilbur McClure	2	Newspaper clipping of obituary.	N.D.	Alter was a former Colorado Supreme Court Justice
	Altvater, Fritz J.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary.	05/26/1963	Newspaper not identified
	Altvater, Otto L.	1	Biographical Data	01/09/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Amda, Amos	1	Biographical sketch titled <i>The Story of an Indian Artist Who Won the Support of a Railroad President</i>	N.D.	Newspaper not identified
	Amesse, John William (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Amesse, John William (M.D.)	2	Biographical Data	05/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Amick, Bertha Carson	1	Biographical Data	10/03/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Amick, Emma Daum	1	Typed recollections of Emma Amick	12/01/1934	Donated by her son, Arthur R. Amick
	Ammerman, May	1	Notebook with essay titled <i>Petticoat Justice</i> by Kendra Englert. Ammerman was subject of essay	1962	Colorado Day Essay Contest first prize
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	2	Menu and program for Jacksonian Dinner in honor of Inauguration of Gov. Ammons	01/14/1913	Dinner held at the Albany Hotel
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	2	Transcript of address by Ammons to Lions Club titled Half a Century in Colorado	03/29/1921	
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	3	Newspaper clipping of poem by Ammons titled The Spirit of the West	03/26/1914	Published in The Denver Post
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	4	Biographical sketch titled <i>Elias M. Ammons - A Son of Colorado</i>	06/1925	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , vol. 18, no. 1
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	5	Biographical Sketch	1898	Published in Portrait and Biographical Record of Denver and Vicinity, Colorado
	Ammons, Elias Milton (Gov.)	6	Newspaper clipping article titled Former Governor Ammons' Bier at Capitol Today	05/23/1925	Published in The Denver Times
	Ammons, Esther Davis	1	Newspaper clipping summarizing will filed with the Probate Judge	N.D.	
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	1	Business Card for Teller Ammons - Candidate for Colorado Governor	N.D.	
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	2	Newspaper clipping of article by Gov. Teller titled A Governor Takes a Personal Look at His Job	05/25/1938	Newspaper not identified - clippings in envelope newspaper
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	3	Newspaper clipping with picture captioned Ammons - Candidate for Governor	1936	Newspaper not identified newspaper - clippings in envelope
1	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	4	Newspaper clipping with picture of Mrs. Teller Ammons	01/1938	Newspaper not identified newspaper - clippings in envelope
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	5	Newspaper clipping with picture of Gov. Ammons as an adult and as a child	03/06/1938	Newspaper not identified newspaper - clippings in envelope
1	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	6	Copy of newspaper clipping with article announcing Gov. Teller's death	01/17/1972	Published in The Denver Post
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	7	Copy of newspaper clipping with Obituary notice	01/18/1974	Published in The Denver Post
	Ammons, Teller (Gov.)	8	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Dignitaries Pay Tribute to Teller Ammons	01/20/1972	Published in The Denver Post
)	Amole, Gene	1	Biographical Sketch	03/19/1957	Published in News From KLZ Radio And Television press release
)	Ampleman, Laura Emily	1	Set of correspondence asking for information on the William Blackshaw family	10/24/1938	Correspondence continues through 1941
)	Ampleman, Laura Emily	2	Set of notes and cards containing genealogical notes and dates	N.D.	
	Ampleman, Laura Emily	3	Letter from W. H. Blackshaw to Mrs. Ampleman	03/10/1948	
	Ampleman, Laura Emily	4	Article on Samuel Blackshaw titled <i>Presentation of 50 Year Masonic Veterans</i> Button	03/1948	Published in the Hannibal Masonic Bulletin
	Ampleman, Laura Emily	5	List of Marriages Solemnized in the Parish of Kindall in the County of Westmorland in 1826	07/17/1826	
)	Ampleman, Laura Emily	6	Passenger ticket for E. Brody on the Ship Shakespeare	02/06/1855	
)	Ampleman, Laura Emily	7	Genealogical information recorded by John Broadhead in <i>The Farmer's Pocket Ledger</i>	N.D.	
)	Amter, Isidore	1	Newspaper clipping summarizing will filed with the Probate Judge	N.D.	Unkown source
	Anderson, A. A. (Colonel)	1	Newspaper article about Anderson titled In Old Wyoming	N.D.	Unkown source
)	Anderson, Byron Andy	1	Biographical Sketch	10/24/1962	Anderson was candidate for Colorado Secretary of State
)	Anderson, Carl	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anderson, Charles	1	Copy of A Wonderful Promise of Something to be Attained - Colorado Organbuilder Charles Anderson	N.D.	Newspaper not identified source. Article by Michael D. Friesen

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
2	Anderson, Ed	1	Newspaper clipping titled Tribute is Paid Late Ed Anderson	07/26/1942	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
2	Anderson, George La Verne	1	Biographical Data	11/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anderson, Leonard E.	1	Biographical Data	11/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anderson, Martin E.	1	Biographical Data	12/03/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/04/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	1	Copy of Certificate of Membership in the University of Michigan Alumni	06/14/1947	50th Anniversary of her graduation
			Association Emeritus Club		
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	2	Copy of article on Dr; Anderson	12/14/1951	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	3	Newspaper clipping on article announcing Dr. Anderson's death	04/21/1960	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	4	Newspaper clipping of obituary notice	04/22/1960	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	5	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Death Comes to 'Doc Susie'	04/21/1960	Published in The Denver Post
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	6	Copy of article titled <i>Dr. Anderson Makes Her Calls</i>	N.D.	Unkown source
2	Anderson, Sidney (M.D.)	7	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Pioneer Medic, 'Doc Susie' Still Going Strong		Newspaper not identified newspaper. Article by Eugene Foster
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		at 81		, apapa and a spapa and a spap
2	Anderson, William E.	1	Biographical Data	11/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	1	Biographical Data	12/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	2	Letter to State Senator Andrew from James G. Rogers on state game refuge	02/28/1919	The state of the s
	,,,,	_	laws		
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	3	Letter from M. P. Capp to State Senator Andrew and response letter from	03/04/1919	Letters discuss Colorado State Reformatory at Buena Vista
_	Taranana, Training Gradua		Andrews to Capp	00,01,1010	
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	4	Letter to State Senator L. E. Girard regarding the State Game Refuge Law.	03/08/1923	
_	randients, rioliny croota	1	2010) to otate contact in in an a regarding the otate dame herage in	00,00,1020	
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	5	Bill reminder for payment for subscription from The Boulder News-Herald	03/31/1924	
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	6	Bill reminder for payment for subscription from <i>The Literary Digest</i>	07/01/1924	
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	7	Letter from Josephus Daniels of <i>The News and Observer</i> of Raleigh, North	04/15/1930	
_	randients, rioliny croota	ľ	Carolina	0 17 107 1000	
2	Andrews, Henry Oresta	8	Letter to Andrews from J. W. Jackson regarding the death of a Mr. Lewis	07/18/1938	
2	Andrews, Sterling Myron	1	Biographical Data	06/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Andrle, John Richard	1	Funeral Memorial Service Program	09/17/1988	State Filotorious Goolety of Goldrado Form for biographical data
2	Annand, Anna	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	10/03/1940	Published in <i>The Hotchkiss Herald</i>
2	Annear, Thomas	1	Biographical Sketch	09/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
2	Anschutz, Philip F.	1	Copy of article on Anschutz titled <i>A Low Profile and a Large Footprint:</i>	11/21/2004	Published in <i>The Washington Post</i>
_	7413011dt2, 1 11111p 1 .	1'	Anschutz Makes Mark	11/21/2004	Tublished in The Washington Fest
2	Anthony, Mrs. Lionel Ross (Polly Pry)	1	Copy of sketch of Mrs. Anthony, a reporter known as Polly Pry for <i>The Denver</i>	ND	
_	Antilony, Wis. Lioner 11033 (1 only 1 ry)	'	Post	IV.D.	
2	Anthony, Mrs. Lionel Ross (Polly Pry)	2	Copies of articles by under the byline of Polly Pry	09/05/1903	Published in Polly Pry - A Journal of Comment and Criticism
_	Antinoriy, Ivira. Lioner 11033 (1 oily 1 ty)		Copies of articles by under the byfille of Folly FTy	09/03/1903	I ublished in Folly Fry - A Journal of Comment and Childish
2	Anthony, Thurman	1	Biographical Data	07/02/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Anthony, Will O. and Alice S.	1	Marriage Certificate	07/02/1942	Totate Historical Goolety of Golorado i Officiol biographical data
2	Anthony, Will O. and Alice S. Anthony, Will O. and Alice S.	2	Genealogical Information - Family Marriages and Births	N.D.	
2	Anthony, Will O. and Alice S.	2	Genealogical Information - Family Deaths	N.D.	
2	Antoine, Josephine	1	Press Book for Josephine Antoine by Austin Wilder, Inc., New York City	12/03/1945	Donated by Mr. Joseph Emerson Smith on 11/20/1948
<u>2</u> 2	Antoine, Josephine Antoine, Josephine	2	Program cover for 4 Great Singing Stars in Joint Recital, including Josephine	11/20/1948	Venue not identified. Donated by Mrs. Joseph E. Smith
_	Antonie, oosephilie	[Antoine	11/20/1340	vondo not identined. Donated by iviis. συσερπ Ε. οπιίπ
2	Antonelli, Philip D.	1	Biographical Data	09/26/1989	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
<u>2</u> 2	Antrobus, John	1	Handwritten copy of newspaper article titled <i>John Antrobus - Portrait Painter</i>	03/14/1885	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune Republican</i>
_	Antiobus, John	['	Trandwhiten copy of newspaper afficie filled John Antifobus - Fortial Painter	00/17/1003	i ubilistica in the Deriver Tribune nepublican
2	Anway, Ella M.	1	Typed copy of autobiography titled <i>The Story of My Life</i>	05/08/1928	Attached note by Nan V. Carson, librarian indicates last page is not for use - 06/19/1962
2	Anway, Ella M.	2	Typed copy of autobiography titled <i>The Story of My Life</i> Typed copy of autobiography titled <i>Memories of My Life</i>	1937	madrica note by Ivan V. Carson, iibrahan indicates last page is not for use - 00/13/1302
2	Applegate, Mrs. Ed A.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	07/10/1940	Published in <i>The Lamar Register</i>
2	Aragon, John	1	Newspaper Clipping of oblidary Newspaper Clipping titled Cañon City Man Dead in Mystery Poisoning	04/24/1941	Published in The Lamar Register Published in The Cañon City Record
2	Aragon, John Archibald, A. W.	2	Receipts for purchase of goods from Davis & Sherman, Trinidad, Colorado	08/22/1881	i unioned in the Canon City necolu
_	Alchibalu, A. VV.	٥	Theceipts for purchase or goods from Davis a Sherman, Triffidad, Colorado	00/22/1001	
			Receipts for purchase of goods from H. L. Pearson, Trinidad, Colorado	08/31/1881	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
2	Archibald, A. W.	2	Receipts for purchase of goods from Cook & Davis, Trinidad, Colorado	10/20/1881	
2	Archuleta, Eppie	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
2	Ardourel, Alphonse Pierre	1	Biographical Data	06/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Ardourel, Alphonse Pierre	2	Biographical Sketch - Typewritten information from Ardourel	07/30/1942	
2	Armentrout, Winfield Dockery	1	Biographical Data	06/22/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Armijo, Manuel	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
2	Armstrong, Charles M.	1	Biographical Data	03/11/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Armstrong, Charles M.	2	Newspaper clipping of obituary	12/11/1964	Unkown source
	Armstrong, Dell Heizer	1	Clipping of obituary	03/06/1965	Clippings appears to come from an Alumni Bulletin, possibly Colorado College
	Armstrong, Hamilton	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
	Arnstrong, Richard F.	1	Biographical Data	06/15/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Armstrong, Tim	1	Biographical Sketch	10/24/1962	Submitted by Tim Armstrong
	Armstrong, William L. (U. S. Senator)	1	Newsletter - Message to Colorado from U. S. Senator Bill Armstrong	04/1981	
2	Armstrong, William L. (U. S. Senator)	2	Newsletter - Message to Colorado from U. S. Senator Bill Armstrong	06/1981	
2	Armstrong, William L. (U. S. Senator)	3	Newsletter - Washington Report	08/1982	
)	Armstrong, William L. (U. S. Senator)	4	Newspaper clipping titled Armstrong's Politics Stirs Mixed Emotions	07/03/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
2	Armstrong, William L. (U. S. Senator)	5	Blank letterheads	N.D.	
)	Arndell, James Rae	1	Biographical Data	04/09/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
)	Arndell, James Rae	2	Biographical Sketch	09/04/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Ernest, Bernard	1	Catalog of artist's paintings titled Bernard Ernest	12/05/1981	Published by The Colorado Springs Fine Ars Center
	Arnett, Robert E.	1	Biographical Data	09/25/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Arnett, Robert E.	2	Letter to Mr. Hafen, of <i>The Colorado Magazine</i> , written by Ida Arnett for Robert Arnett	09/25/1944	
2	Arnett, Robert E.	3	Letter to Mr. McChen written by Ida Arnett for Robert Arnett	10/03/1944	
	Arnett, Robert E.	4	List of photographs sent to <i>The Colorado Magazine</i> . List prepared by Ida Arnett	10/04/1944	
)	Arnold, Benedict	1	Newspaper clippings on Benedict Arnold	01/17/1941	Published in The Peetz Gazett e
	Arnold, Benedict	2	Newspaper clippings on Benedict Arnold	01/16/1941	Published in The Wellington Sun
	Arnold, Ella	1	Newspaper clipping on article announcing her death	02/04/1955	Unkown source
	Arnold, Ella	2	Newspaper clipping of obituary notice	02/04/1956	Unkown source
	Arnold, Frazer	1	Biographical Data	08/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Arnold, Henry J. (Mayor)	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
	Arnold, Henry J. (Mayor)	2	Biographical sketch in The Pinnacled Glory of the West	12/08/1912	Published in The Pinnacled Glory of the West - Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception
	Arnold, Henry J. (Mayor)	3	Newspaper clippings titled Poisoning The Well's	03/24/1912	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
)	Arnold, Philip	1	Typed copy of newspaper article titled <i>Diamond Data about</i> Arnold's salting of diamonds in mines	02/16/1879	Published in <i>The Denver Daily Tribun</i> e
)	Arnold, Stephen	1	Pamphlet titled The Crime and Punishment of Stephen Arnold	07/1966	Reprinted from <i>The New York History</i> by the New York State Historical Association
	Arps, Louisa Ward	1	House Joint Resolution No. 1033 honoring Arps who died in January 1986	1986	
)	Arthur, Edward Pellew, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Arthur, Edward Pellew, Jr.	2	Obituary notice	09/1943	Published in <i>Mines Magazine</i>
	Arthur, Georgina D.	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	06/09/1960	
	Arthur, Rex Price	1	Biographical Sketch	01/22/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Ash, William M.	1	Autobiographical data titled Extracts From My Life Story and the Irrigation Problem	07/28/1944	Submitted to LeRoy Hafen of The Colorado Magazine
)	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	1	Biographical Data	01/2006	NASA at Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center
	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	2	CHS Informed Consent Release Form and transcript for Oral History Project	01/16/2007	
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	3	Biographical data	01/1998	Spaceflight chronology through 10/18/2002

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	4	Detailed information on STS-93	07/23/1999	
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	5	Detailed information on STS-100	04/19/2001	
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	6	Detailed information on STS-112	10/07/2002	Ashby was Commander for this flight
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	7	List of spaceflights from 1981 through 2003	01/09/2007	From www.thespaceplace.com/shuttle/past.html
2	Ashby, Jeffrey S.	8	List of future spaceflights from 2005 through 2010	01/09/2008	From www.thespaceplace.com/shuttle/past.html
1	Ashe, Thomas Gregory	1	Genealogical Information	03/15/1982	
1	Ashley, Lee C.	1	Biographical Data	04/25/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Askling, Aimee Blessing	1	Newspaper clipping of funeral notice	N.D.	Unkown source
2	Askling, John	1	Newspaper clipping of Askling's house titled <i>Colorado Home Décor Transplanted.</i>	05/02/1959	Unkown source
2	Aspgren, Clifford	1	Biographical Data	11/20/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Atcheson, George (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	11/20/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
2	Atkins, H. H.	1	Envelope with packet of letters	05/09/1896	Donated by Helen Atkins on 04/08/1949
2	Atkins, H. H.	2	Menu for event at The Denver Country Club	12/07/1915	Donated by Helen Atkins on 04/08/1949
2	Atkins, Helen L.	1	Newspaper clipping of funeral notice	05/31/1963	Unkown source
2	Atkins, Helen L.	2	Newspaper clipping of obituary	06/01/1963	Unkown source
2	Atkins, James Perry	1	Shot Firer's Certificate issued by the State of Colorado Department of Coal Mining	12/31/1929	
2	Atkins, John B. and Lydia B.	1	Folder with data about the Atkins whose marriage was the first wedding in Denver	10/16/1859	
2	Aubrey, V. X.	1	Extract of article titled Aubrey's Famous Rides	10/22/1893	Published in The Kansas City Journal
2	Aubrey, V. X.	2	Letter to CHS and article on Aubrey from Société Historique Lanoraie et Dautray	12/17/1975	
2	Auge, Edward O.	1	Biographical Data	09/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Aultman, Jennie R.	1	Biographical Data	12/08/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
2	Aultman, Oliver E.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Oliver E. Aultman - 40 Years With A Camera	10/26/1930	Published in <i>The Trinidad Chronicle News</i>
2	Austin, C. A. "Gus"	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	09/19/1940	Published in <i>The Northeastern Colorado News</i>
2	Austin, J. W.	1	Copy of obituary notice	03/1901	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , Vol. 2-3
2	Autobees, Charles	1	Typed copy of article titled <i>The Oldest Inhabitant</i>	02/09/1879	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
2	Autobees, Charles	2	Newspaper clipping titled Charles Autobees' Colony Among Ghost Places of Huerfano Valley	04/29/1951	Published in The Pueblo Star-Journal And Sunday Chieftain
2	Autobees, Charles	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
2	Autobees, Charles	4	Copy of photographs of famous frontiersmen including Autobees	N.D.	Unkown source
2	Autobees, Charles	5	Handwritten excerpt with historical information on Autobees	N.D.	Copied from Trinidad, Colorado Territory by Morris Taylor
2	Autobees, Charles	6	Letter from Jacques Seassau of France with historical information on Autobees		
2	Autrey, Donald Eugene	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
<u>-</u>	Aux, George	1	Copies of letters from George Aux to his wife Minnie	03/30/1862	- Control of Control o
<u>-</u>	Aux, George	2	George Aux Genealogy	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
2	Aux, George	3	Letter from Aux's grandson, Col. George W. Aux with some biographical information on Aux	07/03/1967	
2	Avery, Charles G.	1	Newspaper clipping of Quartermaster Sergeants of the First Colorado, including Avery	N.D.	Donated by R. B. McDonough
2	Avery, Charles G.	2	Copy of articled titled On Board the 'China' in Manila Harbor	07/17/1898	Donated by R. B. McDonough
2	Avery, Charles G.	3	Handwritten letter and typed copy of letter written by Avery from the <i>China</i> in Manila Harbor	07/26/1898	Donated by R. B. McDonough
2	Avery, Charles G.	4	Photographs of Avery and scenes in Denver	04/07/1901	Donated by R. B. McDonough
2	Avery, Charles G.	5	Letter to R. B. McDonough thanking him for letters and photographs	03/12/1962	Letter from Colorado Magazine
2	Axelson, Frank A.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	05/31/1940	Published in <i>The Center Post Dispatch</i>
3	Axford, Harold (Part I)	1	Photographs and outlines for <i>The North Fork Sang of Freedom</i> , by Frank Axford	N.D.	
3	Axford, Harold (Part I)	2	Manuscript for <i>The North Fork Sang of Freedom</i> , by Frank Axford	N.D.	Pages 1-100
3	Axford, Harold (Part 2)	1	Manuscript for <i>The North Fork Sang of Freedom</i> , by Frank Axford	N.D.	Pages 101-244
	Ayers, Kate	i i	Family record including marriages, births and deaths	N.D.	<u> </u>

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
3	Ayers, Victor Bodine (M.D,)	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	08/06/1940	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
3	Babb, Sanora	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Includes photograph of the author of An Owl On Every Post
3	Babby, Wildene	1	Biographical Data with attached photograph	06/1969	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Babcock, Frederick A.	1	Obituaries and Funeral Memorial Service Program	04/23/1964	
3	Babcock, Louella Josephine	1	Obituary notice	09/1963	
3	Babcock, Louella Josephine	2	Note from Frederick Babcock expressing gratitude to friends after Louella's	N.D.	
			death.		
3	Baca, Adolph Raymond	1	Typewritten autobiography and family history titled The Baca Family History.	08/1986	Donated by Kathy Baca Berington, his granddaughter
3	Baca, Elfego	1	"Autobiography" titled Here Comes Elfego! by Tom Vinegar	N.D.	Hand-printed book from The Vinegar Tom Press
1	Baca, Elfego	2	Newspaper article titled Killer of Nine Men in Old West Dies as Respected	1945	Published in The Denver Post.
	, ,		Citizen		
3	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores Gonzales	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
3	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	2	Biographical Sketch of Felipe Baca	1958	Donated by Mr. A. R. Mitchell of Trinidad State Junior College
	Gonzales				
3	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	3	Brochure titled History Lives in Adobe and Brick published by The State	05/1976	Donated by Mr. A. R. Mitchell of Trinidad State Junior College
	Gonzales		Historical Society of Colorado		,
3	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	4	Transmittal letter and document titled Don Felipe de Jesus Baca, Founder of	04/16/2004	Written by Paul D. Andrews and Nancy L. Humphry
	Gonzales		Trinidad, Colorado		
3	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	5	Genealogy information for Felipe de Jesus Baca	04/16/2005	Written by Paul D. Andrews and Nancy L. Humphry
	Gonzales		,		,
}	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	6	Genealogy information for Maria Dolores Gonzales, his wife	04/16/2006	Written by Paul D. Andrews and Nancy L. Humphry
	Gonzales		,		, ,
}	Baca, Felipe & Maria Dolores	7	Copy of newspaper obituary in Spanish titled Muerte de Una Noble Y	07/14/2925	Published in A Bandera Americana
	Gonzales	ľ	Distinguida Señora	0.7.1.,2020	
3	Bachmann, Fred	1	Biographical Sketch and genealogical data	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
3	Backus, George Benjamin	1	Letter from U. S. Military Academy indicating Backus was a member of the	03/15/1975	Academy requested information on other family members
	Zuonac, elecigo zenjanimi	ľ	Class of 1875		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
3	Bacon, W. H.	1	Newspaper clipping of obituary	03/03/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
3	Badollet, Lewis and Isadore	1	Biographical Sketch and genealogical data	02/1983	Published in <i>The Colorado Genealogist</i> , Volume 44/1
3	Bagley, James M. (Major)	1	Typed and handwritten copy of obituary titled Cartoonist and Wood Engraver	04/23/1910	Published in <i>The Denver Republican</i>
	(3,7)		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
3	Bagley, James M. (Major)	2	Very short typed and handwritten Biographical Sketch titled Major J. M. Bagley,	N.D.	
	(3,7)		Engraver		
3	Bailar, John C. (Senior)	1	Biographical Data prepared by John C. Bailar, Jr.	11/07/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Bailar, John C. (Senior)	2	Letter from John C. Bailar, Jr. identifying pictures from a copy of <i>The</i>	03/19/1967	Published by the Colorado School of Mines
			Prospector.		
3	Bailey, Arthur Bernard	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Bailey, Arthur Bernard (Mrs.)	1	Handwritten copy of newspaper article titled Mrs. A. W. Bailey - Pioneer	03/21/1881	Published in The Denver Republican
-			Painter		
3	Bailey, George Jarbeau	1	Biographical Data	11/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Bailey, George Jarbeau	2	Letter to Edgar C. McMechen discussing some of the material in his mother's	12/04/1943	
-	,,	[papers		
3	Bailey, George W.	1	Letter from Mrs. George J. Bailey (Adam) with historical account provided by	06/04/1944	Account titled Memories of the Grand Lake Massacre
-		[George W. Bailey	1 2, 3 ., 10 11	The state of the s
3	Bain, Don	1	Political flyer for Don Bain, candidate for Mayor of Denver	1987	
<u>-</u> 3	Bain, Don	2	Newspaper clipping titled Lawyer Bain Runs Despite The Evidence	03/29/1987	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
3	Bain, Don	3	Newspaper clipping titled Bain waiting, For Now, On Senate Race	03/18/1989	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
}	Bain, Walter L.	1	Biographical Data	03/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Baines, George H.	1	Brief note with some biographical data requested by the State Historical Society		He saw no sense in filling out the Biographical Data sheets
•	Barrios, Goorgo II.	['	of Colorado	5 TI 10/10 TO	The same to serios in mining sate the biographical bata shocks
	1		Summary of letters and reminiscences from J. C. Baird	N.D.	
3	Baird, J. C.	17	ISUMMARY OF LETTERS AND REMINISCENCES FROM J. C. Baird	IIN I J	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
3	Baird, J. C.	3	Handwritten and typed account titled <i>The Adventures of a Pikes Peaker</i> by J.	12/18/1920	To marke
			C. Baird	12,10,1020	
3	Baird, J. C.	4	Handwritten and typed account titled <i>How Two Fifty-eighters Got Bread</i> by J.	10/19/1922	Contained in letter to T. F. Dawson
		'	C. Baird	10,10,1022	ornamed in local to 1111 bands.
3	Baird, J. C.	5	Handwritten and typed account titled <i>First Gold in the Mountains</i> by J. C. Baird	02/05/1923	Contained in letter to T. F. Dawson
			Thanking and types account allow the color in the meantaine by or or balls	02/00/1020	
3	Baird, J. C.	6	Article titled First Gold Find in the Mountains by J. C. Baird	02/1922	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , volume XIV, No. 9
3	Baker, Charles (Capt.)	1	Historical Sketch titled Captain Charles Baker's Expedition Into The San Juan	09/11/1953	By Gene M. Cressley of The State Historical Society of Colorado
	(1.47)		,		,
3	Baker, David	1	Biographical Data	04/19/1961	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Baker, David	2	Obituary notice	N.D.	Unknown source
3	Baker, Frank Dee	1	Biographical Data	05/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Baker, Fred A (Sr.)	1	Obituary notice	08/25/1961	Unknown source
3	Baker, Johnny	1	Article titled The Cowboy Kid, about Johnny Baker, William F. Cody's foster	N.D.	Published in Where The Wind Blew Free
	,		son.		
3	Baker, Joseph	1	Typed copy of article titled <i>The Old Scout's Son Free</i> . Joseph was the son of	11/06/1886	Published in The Denver Tribune-Republican
			Jim Baker, a famous scout.		The state of the s
3	Baker, Nathan A.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
3	Bakke, Norris Conroy	1	Biographical Data	04/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Bakke, Norris Conroy	2	Typewritten biographical data accompanying the biographical data sheets.	N.D.	
3	Bakke, Norris Conroy	3	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
3	Balcomb, Robert Gilmore	1	Genealogical Information	09/13/2001	Provided by Stuart Baclcomb
3	Baldessari, John	1	Obituary notice	06/09/1941	Published in <i>The Carbonate Chronicle</i>
3	Baldey, George H. (Gen)	1	George H. Baldey, Veteran of War With Mexico, Dies	05/10/1914	Published in The New Orleans Times-Democrat
3	Baldwin, Arthur L.	1	Biographical Data	04/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Baldwin, Charles	1	Copy of article titled A Chapter of History	02/03/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
3	Baldwin, Frank D.	1	Copy of articled titled Freed Captive Girls	11/06/1901	Published in <i>The Denver Illustrated Weekly</i> , Volume XII, No. 7
3	Baldwin, Lewis Warrington	1	Biographical Data	11/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
3	Baldwin, Lewis Warrington	2	Newspaper clipping attached to data sheet titled Col. L.W.B. Takes Over Again		Published in The St. Louis Globe-Democrat
			J. Spart of the grant of the state of the st		
3	Ball, Arthur E.	1	Obituary notice	07/25/1940	Published in The Northeastern Colorado News
4	Ball, Caroline Curtis	1	Story titled The Last Raid by Caroline Curtis	N.D.	Story written for History Colorado
4	Ball, Wilbur P.	1	Resume of Wilbur P. Ball	N.D.	
4	Ball, William	1	Transmittal letter for Ball Material	12/05/1951	From Rudolph Johnson, Attorney at Law, Boulder, Colorado
4	Ball, William	2	Handwritten and typed account titled William Ball's Story of His Trip to	03/13/1850	
			California in 1850		
4	Ball, William	3	Typed story titled The Family of Ball and its Name	1911	From The Journal of American History, Volume 5
4	Ball, William	4	Typed article titled Historical and Biographical Sketch of the Penn Family	N.D.	Unknown source
4	Ball, William	5	Newspaper article with article on the Ball family	02/13/1898	Published in The Chicago Times-Herald
4	Ball, William	6	Handwritten notes on the Ball and Penn families	N.D.	
4	Bambrough, Mary	1	Newspaper clipping titled Lonely Grave Once Part of Town's Cemetery	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
4	Bancroft, Caroline	1	Clipping from magazine titled Profile - Caroline Bancroft	01/1984	Unknown source
4	Bancroft, Caroline	2	Article titled Cousin Jacks and Tommy-Knockers by Caroline Bancroft	1954	Published in The Westerners Brand Book, New York Posse, Vol. 1, No. 4, page 6
4	Bancroft, Caroline	3	Article titled Aspen in More Modern Times by Caroline Bancroft	01/22/1955	Published in Aspen Winterskol program
4	Bancroft, Caroline	4	Article titled From Ghost Town to Festival Crowds by Caroline Bancroft	03/1953	Published in Colorado Wonderland, Vol. IV, No. 3, page 13
4	Bancroft, Caroline	5	Article titled Did Augusta Tabor Call on Baby Doe? By Caroline Bancroft	06/1955	Published in Colorado Wonderland, Vol. VI, No. 3, page 8
4	Bancroft, Caroline	6	Article titled A Brief Historical Sketch of St. John's Cathedral by Caroline	1954	Published by St. John's Cathedral
			Bancroft		
4	Bancroft, Caroline	7	Letter to the editor titled Correction, Please by Charlotte Beauchamp (aka	N.D.	Published by The Denver Post
			Caroline Bancroft)		
			,	1985	
4	Bancroft, Caroline	8	Letter from Caroline Bancroft to "friends"	1303	
<u>4</u> 4	Bancroft, Caroline Bancroft, Caroline	9	Envelope addressed to Agnes Wright Spring	10/10/1956	
4 4 4	i i	9 10			Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
4	Bancroft, Frederic Wolcott (M.D.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Yesterday - The Bancroft Farm	05/04/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Bancroft, Frederic Wolcott (M.D.)	2	Letter to the editor of The Colorado Magazine with additional information on	04/26/1944	George Bancroft
	, , ,		Dr. Bancroft		
4	Bancroft, Frederic Wolcott (M.D.)	3	Copy of article titled Pioneer Doctor - F. J. Bancroft, by Caroline Bancroft, his	07/1962	Published in The Colorado Magazine, Vol. 39, No, 3, page 195
	, , ,		granddaughter		
4	Bancroft, Frederic Wolcott (M.D.)	4	Obituary notice	04/26/1963	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
4	Bancroft, George	1	Article titled American Historian	01/1972	Published in The American Chronicle, Vol. 1, No. 1, page 17
4	Bancroft, Rosa Mary	1	Obituary notice	09/05/1940	Published in The Prairie Settler
	Bancroft, William H.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Bancroft was a Colorado Springs landscape artist
4	Bansbach, Anthony & Bertha Fishel	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
4	Barber, Nina A.	1	Biographical Sketch	06/24/1986	Photograph included
4	Barbrick, John T.	1	Biographical Sketch	03/26/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
4	Barchillon, Helen	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Includes attached exhibition program
4	Bard, Eli	1	Certificate of promotion to First Lieutenant, Medical Corps	07/28/1936	
4	Bard, Eli	2	Certificate of promotion to First Lieutenant, Medical Corps	07/25/1941	
4	Bard, Eli	3	Letter of promotion to Captain, Medical Corps	04/28/1942	
4	Bard, Eli	4	Article titled New Years Eve: Italian War Front Style by M. A. Musmanno.	12/31/1944	Published in The Pittsburgh Press
		<u></u>	Mentions Capt. Bard		
4	Bard, Eli	5	Record of Professional Assignments for Prospective Applicants for Certification	03/04/1945	Record of assigned duties for Eli Bard
			by Specialty Boards		
4	Bard, Eli	6	Letters of Commendation	04/02/1945	
4	Bard, Eli	7	Certificate and letter of promotion to Major, Medical Corps	03/05/1947	
4	Bard, Isaac Newton	1	Transmittal letter to History Colorado from Agnes Wright-Spring, for Isaac Bard	10/28/1951	
			"Diary"		
4	Bard, Isaac Newton	2	Typed items from diary titled Extracts from Diary of Isaac N. Bard	04/12/1868	
4	Bard, Isaac Newton	3	Article titled Isaac Newton Bard Dug Potatoes, Not Gold 1868, from Bard's	07/1956	Published in The Colorado Magazine, Vol. 33, No. 3
			diaries		
4	Bardwell, Rodney Jewett (Jr.)	1	Biographical Sketch	09/04/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
4	Barela, Casimiro	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
4	Barela, Casimiro	2	Genealogical Information	N.D.	Provided by Paul D. Andrews and Nancy L. Humphry
4	Barkalow, Denise	1	Biographical Data	09/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Barker, E. N.	1	Note to Mr. Harvey from E. N. Barker (typed on envelope) discussing lottery	N.D.	Note also includes No. H-B6.3-2.2
			broadsides		
	Barker, E. N.	2	Colorado State Lottery "Broadside"	07/20/1880	
	Barker, E. N.	3	Colorado State Lottery "Broadside"	08/17/1880	
4	Barker, Earl Robbins	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Barnaby, Josephine	1	Typed article titled Took Poison and Died	04/26/1891	Published in The Denver Republican
	Barnard, Rollin Dwight	1	Resumė of Rollin Dwight Barnard	05/1966	
	Barnes Alfred Kimball	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Barnes, Hazel E.	1	Resumė of Hazel e. Barnes	07/23/1965	
	Barnes, Marshall	1	Copy of Questionnaire from the Dept. of the Interior, Bureau of Pensions	02/22/1907	
	Barnes, Marshall	1	Genealogical Information	02/1992	From Strong Family Association of America, Inc.
	Barnes, Paul (Mrs.)	1	Promotional tourist data extolling the Grays Peak region	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Paul Barnes, Georgetown, CO, on 05/08/1951
4	Barnes, Paul (Mrs.)	2	Letter to Clear Creek County Commissioners inviting them to the First Annual	09/23/1895	
			Festival of Mountain & Plain		
	Barnes, Paul (Mrs.)	3	Post Card promoting Craffey & Crowell, Denver Colorado	N.D.	
4	Barnes, Paul (Mrs.)	4	Envelope from the Puritan Mine, Alice, CO addressed to the County	12/1901	
			Commissioners		
	Barnes, Paul S.	1	Biographical Sketch	11/18/1966	From Elinor Kingery, Elwyn and Louisa Arps
	Barnett, Kallman S.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Barnewell, Gordon	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	
	Barnum, Phineas Taylor	1	Newspaper article titled Fabulous Showman in Grit News Section	10/23/1960	Donated by Elizabeth Sterling, of The Barnum Museum, Bridgeport, CT, on 01/09/1961
4	Barnum, Phineas Taylor	2	Newspaper article titled Barnum - The Fabulous Showman by Irving Wallace,	10/23/1960	Donated by Elizabeth Sterling, of The Barnum Museum, Bridgeport, CT, on 01/09/1962
			in Grit Book Digest	1	•

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
4	Barnum, Phineas Taylor	3	Newspaper clipping titled Barnum, Jumbo and Denver	N.D.	Unknown source
4	Barnum, Phineas Taylor	4	Newspaper clipping titled Saga of P. T. Barnum and Swedish Songbird	03/03/1954	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
1	Barr, John Lawrence	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	01/09/1939	
1	Barr, T. H.	1	Obituary Notice	02/03/1941	Published in The Cañon City Record
1	Barrett, Lawrence Adams	1	Biographical Data	06/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Barroll, Edward	1	Promissory Notes (total of 6 from 03/08/1936 through 03/13/1838)	03/08/1836	
4	Barteldes, Armin	1	Biographical Data	05/13/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Bartels, Gustave C.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/04/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
4	Bartels, Gustave C.	2	Biographical Sketch	05/1916	
4	Bartels, Louis	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
1	Barth, William	1	Biographical Sketch titled William Barth's Start in Life (3 copies)	N.D.	From an interview with J. J. Riethmann, reprinted by Mr. Dawson
1	Barth, William	2	Story titled Mr. William Barth	N.D.	By Martha A. Morrison, apparently a stenographer working for Mr. Barth
1	Barthes, E. Cass	1	Obituary Notice	03/02/1965	Unknown source
1	Bartlett, Frank L.	1	List of names, including Frank Bartlett, of people who apparently lived at 944 Sherman Street in Denver	N.D.	
1	Bartlett, Isadore S.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown source
l	Barton, Katie C.	1	Obituary Notice	12/17/1954	Unknown source
1	Barton, George Edward	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Architect for the Myron Stratton home.
1	Bashor, Laura Christina	1	Cross-reference of names and cemetery plots at German Baptist church in Boulder.	09/1991	Written by Janice G. Weissgerber
4	Bassett, Anna	1	Newspaper clipping titled Witnesses Tell Threats Against Cattle Queen	1911	Unknown source
4	Bassett, Anna	2	Newspaper item titled Throng Court Room For Queen Anne Case	08/16/1913	Published in The Craig Empire
	Bassett, Anna	3	Letter to Edna Bassett from J. Monaghan requesting information for the Civil Works Administration	01/10/1934	Attachments to letter contain biographical and anecdotal information
4	Bassett, Anna	4	Letter to LeRoy Hafen from J. Monaghan regarding an article titled Confidentially Told	01/30/1946	
4	Bassett, Anna	5	Letter to Catherine T. Engle from Grace McClure regarding Anna Bassett and Hi Bernard	05/27/1981	
4	Bassett, Anna	6	Story titled <i>Confidentially Told</i> about the history and people of Browns Park in northwestern Colorado	N.D.	Author not identified. J. Monaghan thinks it might have been by Anna Bassett
1	Bassett, Anna	7	Obituary notice and article titled <i>Graveside Services Held Sunday For Frank Willi</i> s, second husband of Anna	07/1963	Published in The Empire Courier
4	Bassett, Anna	8	Newspaper article titled The Outlaw Queen - Anna Bassett Mystery Even In Her Day	12/13/1981	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
4	Bassett, Anna	9	Newspaper article titled Big Cattlemen "Force" Anna To Fight Back	12/20/1981	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	Bassett, Herbert	1	Biographical sketch titled <i>The Bassetts Come To Browns Park</i>	1941	By Mrs. Paul Howorth, grandaughter of Herbert Bassett
ļ	Bassick, Edwin Chase	1	Copies of newspaper articles detailing Bassick's mining exploits	N.D.	Donated by Walter M. Bassick on 05/17/1967
ļ	Bate, Harold Thomas	1	Biographical Data	04/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
;	Bateman, Fred L	1	Biographical Sketch	06/1934	Written by Fred L Bateman
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	1	Pamphlet titled America the Beautiful - The Story of How This Famous Hymn Was Written	06/27/1936	Published by The Colorado Springs Clearing House Association
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	2	Partial copy of Dream And Deed - The Story of Katharine Lee Bates	04/1971	Published by The University of Oklahoma Press
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	3	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Holiday "Hit" Had Its Roots in Colorado	07/13/1986	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	4	Catalog announcing the sale of <i>The Bates Bulletin</i>	07/1989	
<u>, </u>	Bates, Katharine Lee	5	America The Beautiful Centennial Celebration, Inc. organizational information	1992	
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	6	Request to the Citizens' Stamp Advisory Committee requesting stamp in honor of America The Beautiful	04/08/1992	Requested by America The Beautiful Centennial Celebration, Inc
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	7	Letter to History Colorado from William Bates, Jr. regarding the Centennial Celebration	10/14/1992	
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	8	Letter to William Bates, Jr. from History Colorado hoping Bates can attend the Centennial Celebration	10/16/1992	
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	9	Letter to William Bates, Jr. from Stan Oliner urging Bates to attend the Centennial Celebration	12/11/1992	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	10	Letter to Stan Oliner from William Bates, Jr., indicating he would be in Denver	12/18/1992	
			over Christmas		
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	11	Article titled Why She Wrote America's Favorite Song	07/1993	Condensed version in Reader's Digest. Originally published in Woman's Day in 1976
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	12	Newspaper article titled Poem's Centennial Challenges Springs	07/04/1993	Published in The Denver Post
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	13	Newsletter article titled Falmouth's America The Beautiful Sea to Shining Sea Centennial	07/22/1993	Published by the Friends of Katharine Lee Bates in <i>The KLB Newsletter</i> , Vol. 1, No. 1
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	14	Newspaper article titled Beauty Memorialized	10/06/1993	Published in The Denver Post
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	15	Postcard with invitation to America The Beautiful Centennial Celebration, Inc	11/05/1993	Tablelloa III The Belliot Tool
5	Bates, Katharine Lee	16	Listing of Denver Public Library information on Katharine Lee Bates	N.D.	
<u>5</u> 5	Bates, Katharine Lee	17	Catalog titled <i>Profiles in History</i> with item on Katharine Lee Bates	N.D.	Issued by Joseph M. Maddalena
5	Bates, Mary Elizabeth (M.D.)	1	Article titled Mary Elizabeth Bates - First Woman Intern At Cook County Hospital	01/1987	Published in <i>Proceedings Institute of Medicine</i> , Chicago, Vol. 40, No. 1 by W.K. Beatty
5	Bates, Mary Elizabeth (M.D.)	2	Tear sheet titled <i>Dr. Mary Elizabeth Bates, President Colorado Humane Education Society</i>	07/1909	Published in in Child and Animal Protection
5	Batione, Benecia	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
 5	Batterson, Solomon	1	Newspaper clipping titled Bearded Iowan Pioneer Rancher of Livermore	07/14/1959	Published in <i>The Fort Collins Coloradoan</i>
<u>-</u> 5	Bauer, Andrew	1	Obituary Notice	02/12/1941	Published in <i>The Foli Collins Coloradoan</i> Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
5	Bauer, Frederick	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mayor Appoints Bauer to Historical Commission	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Bauer, John Groh	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
5	Baum, Harry Lester	1	Biographical Data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
<u> </u>	Bawdin, Arthur	1	Typed transcript of tape recording made by E. Kingery and N. Denious	02/03/1967	Otate Historical County of Colorado Form for biographical data
5	Baxter, Addison Harvey	1	Obituary Notice	04/25/1941	Published in <i>The Montrose Enterprise</i>
,	Baxter, George A. H.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
,	Baxter, Oliver Hazard Perry	1	Obituary notice	N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
<u>5</u>	Baxter, Oliver Hazard Perry	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Government Building Located Corner Main and</i>	N.D.	Published in <i>The Pueblo Chieftain</i>
-	,		Fifth Streets		Tubioned in The Tuebio Onienain
5	Baxter, Oliver Hazard Perry	3	Letter to LeRoy Hafen from Daisy Baxter Jefferson with biographical information on Baxter	01/30/1948	
5	Baxter, Oliver Hazard Perry	4	Letter to History Colorado from Edna Baxter Brunle biographical information or Baxter	08/28/1953	
5	Bay, Ronnie	1	Post Card with Rockybilt Hamburger Stand	1937	Original Home of Rockybilt Hamburgers
5	Bay, Ronnie	2	Article on Ronnie Bay, Café Micky Manor titled <i>Home of the Classic Rockybilt Hamburger</i>	N.D.	Published in Casual Dining ("Historic" Hamburgers & Mexican Fare
5	Bay, Ronnie	3	Article titled Micky Manor Scores Perfect 100	01/16/1992	Published in The North Denver Tribune
5	Bay, Ronnie	4	Advertisement titled Help Us Celebrate Our 15th Birthday	016/1951	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
5	Bay, Ronnie	5	Copy of newspaper item titled Bay Has Made Micky Manor Anything But Mickey Mouse	09/28/1992	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
5	Bay, Ronnie	6	Copy of newspaper item titled Bringing Manners to Micky's	10/18/1992	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
5	Bay, Ronnie	7	Copy of newspaper item titled A Federal Case - Ronnie Bay Is No Sissie	03/14/1996	Published in Westword
5	Bay, Ronnie	8	Copy of newspaper column titled Name Dropping Stirs Memories, including Rockybilt Hamburgers	04/21/1988	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
5	Bay, Ronnie	9	Set of sheets with philosophical and humorous bits of information	N.D.	
5	Bayle, William	1	Historical account titled <i>Politics and Mining</i> by William Bayle	1884	Copied by LeRoy Hafen, April 30, 1924
5	Beach Family	1	Paper titled The Beach Family History	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Beamer, Ben	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Up From Colorado Cañon</i>	07/17/1892	Published in <i>The Denver Republican</i>
5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	1	Genealogical Information	N.D.	Data for the Beaman "line"
5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	2	Program for play <i>The Late Christopher Bean</i> , directed by Lou C. Beaman	N.D.	Play presented by The Custer County Teacher's Association
 5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	3	Program for variety stage show in Westcliffe, CO.	N.D.	Autographed by some of the performers
5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	4	Newspaper clipping titled Woman's Club	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	5	Newspaper clipping titled Alumni Listen To Radio Talk By Mrs. Beaman	N.D.	Unknown source

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
5	Beaman, Lou Cheshire	6	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Lou Beaman Is Honored By State Of Colorado	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Bean, Herbert Hamlin	1	Biographical Data	06/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
5	Bean, Jordan	1	Biographical Data	07/09/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
5	Bean, Jordan	2	Newspaper clipping describing "massacre of the whites"	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Bean, Jordan	3	Typed newspaper item titled Little Castle Valley Fight	07/09/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
5	Bean, Jordan	4	Typed letter of article titled Little Castle Valley Indian Battle	12/1893	Published in The Overland Monthly, Vol. XXII, pp 581-193s
5	Bean, Jordan	5	Letter to Mr. & Mrs. Bean from Thomas E. Newcomb	08/05/1938	
5	Bean, Jordan	6	Historical typed and handwritten account titled <i>Jordan Bean's Story</i> by Jordan Bean	07/17/1942	
5	Bean, Jordan	7	Letter to History Colorado from Mrs. Bean	07/18/1942	
,	Bean, Jordan	8	Letter from Edgar McMechen to Mrs. Bean	07/23/1942	
)	Bean, Jordan	9	Letter to History Colorado from Mrs. Bean	08/14/1942	
	Bean, Jordan	10	Letter to History Colorado from Mrs. Jordan Bean	09/23/1942	
,	Bean, Jordan	11	Letter to Edgar McMechen from Mrs. Jordan Bean	09/30/1942	
j	Bean, Jordan	12	Letter titled <i>Little Castle Valley Indian Battle</i> from Frank Silvey, of Moab, UT to History Colorado	11/08/1942	
	Bean, Jordan	13	Letter to Mr. Jordan Bean from History Colorado	12/28/1942	
	Bean, Jordan	14	Letter to Edgar McMechen from Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Bean	12/31/1942	
	Bean, Jordan	15	Letter to E. C. McMechen from Mrs. Jordan Bean	01/21/1943	
	Bean, Jordan	16	Letter to Edgar McMechen from Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Bean	02/01/1943	
	Bean, Jordan	17	Letter to Edgar McMechen from Mrs. Jordan Bean	02/10/1943	
	Bean, Jordan	18	Letter to Edgar McMechen from Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Bean	04/15/1948	
	Bean, Jordan	19	Newspaper with item regarding Mrs. Jordan Bean	08/27/1942	Published in The Bridger Times
	Bean, Jordan	20	Article titled The Little Castle Valley Fight	2011	Published in <i>The Canyon Legacy</i> , Vol. 41, pp 20-24
	Bean, Luther Elmo	1	Biographical Data	11/17/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
j	Bearce, Asa	1	Genealogical Data for the Bearce family in letter to Mrs. Mitchell from Peabody High School	12/14/1907	
5	Bearce, Asa	2	Genealogical information for General E. B. Bearce	N.D.	In envelope addressed to Mrs. Eva B. Mitchell with sources of data noted
	Bearce, Asa	3	Note on Henrietta Bearce Ford	N.D.	Note from Eva B. Mitchell
	Beard, William H.	1	Biographical sketch on Beard, a painter of animals copied from two sources	12/11/1865	From American Art Annual (02/20/1900) and The Rocky Mountain News in 1865 and 1866
	Beasley, Richard Milton	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Beatty, Edward Jack	1	Biographical Data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Beatty, W. R.	1	Transcript of interview with W. R. Beatty by the War History Division of The State Historical Society (?)	N.D.	
	Beaubien, Carlos	1	Photocopy of document in Spanish	01/18.1858	
	Bebee, Mack F.	1	Newspaper clippings noting the death of Bebee, a pioneer stage line owner	01/15/1911	Published in <i>The Daily News</i>
	Becker Family	1	Copy of article on the Becker Ranch	12/10/1964	Published in The Valley Courier
	Becker, P. A.	1	Letter from Becker in Colorado City to his friend Charley	07/27/1875	
	Beckhart, Jessica Haggott	1	Obituary notice	11/28/1956	Unknown source
	Bechtold, Martin and Mildred	1	Catalog for the sale and auction for the Bechtold Estate	05/18/1970	Auction conducted by C. W. Rosvall Auction
	Beckwourth, James Pierson	1	Biographical sketch titled James Pierson Beckwourth	N.D.	History Colorado document
	Beckwourth, James Pierson	2	Article titled Mountain Legend	10/1996	Published in American History
	Beckwourth, James Pierson	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Beckwourth Historians' Enigma: Mix of Fact, Fiction, Man, Myth</i>	01/11/1987	Published in The Denver Post
	Beckwourth, James Pierson	4	Copy of newspaper clipping with letter from Beckwourth	04/18/1860	Published in The Weekly Rocky Mountain News
	Beckwourth, James Pierson	5	Article: Mountain man on the run.	Jan. 1980	Piublished in the PG and E Progress
<u> </u>	Beckwourth, James Pierson	6	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Lo the Poor Indian	04/18/1861	Published in The Weekly Rocky Mountain News
<u> </u>	Bedel, Ira E.	1	Muster-In Roll for Bedel into the 4th Regiment of the	05/16/1864	Donated by Mike Ricotta
<u> </u>	Bedford, Homer F.	1	Biographical Data	06/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
<u> </u>	Bedford, Homer F.	2	Copies of photographs of Bedford family	N.D.	Donated by Mr. & Mrs. R. E. Jones, Jr. (?)
	Beecher, Charles	1-	Copies (3) of letter from Charles Beecher to Howard Morton	08/09/1897	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
5	Beers Sisters	1	Article titled The Beers Sisters: Gender and Family in the American West	1987	Published in The University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee Research Profile, Vol. 11, No. 3, pp 1-8
5	Begole, Ethel W. (Mrs. George D.	1	Obituary notice	11/30/1969	Unknown source
	Begole)		'		
5	Begole, George D.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
5	Begole, George D.	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Beghtol, Charles Alexander	1	Article titled Charles Alexander Beghtol - Colorado Gemologist	03/2008	Published in Lininger's Matrix
5	Behrens Family	1	Genealogical information	N.D.	Unknown source
5	Behymer, Forney L.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
5	Bekins, Martin	1	Family history for founder of Bekins Van & Storage Co.	09/25/1963	Donated by Mickey Garrett Associates
5	Belcher, Fannie	1	Obituary Notice	05/20/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
5	Bell, Alexander Graham	1	Biographical Sketch	08/02/1922	From The National Geographic Society
5	Bell, Alexander Graham	2	Pamphlet titled Alexander Graham Bell on the 100th Anniversary of his Birth	1947	Published by American Telephone and Telegraphy Company
5	Bell, Benjamin Crowell	1	Obituary Notice	05/09/1941	Published in <i>The Fountain Herald</i>
5	Bell, Cara	1	Paper titled A Journal of Cara Georgina Whitmore Bell About Her Early Married Life in America		Compiled by Archie and Nat Bell
5	Bell, Florence	1		01/23/2001	By Alisa S. Zahller
5	Bell, Sherman N. (Gen)	1	Numerous newspaper clippings from various newspaper clipping organizations	1902	
5	Bell, William A.	1	Article titled From Albuquerque to Tucson in 1867-The Kansas Pacific Railway Survey Photographs	1998	Published in The Journal of Arizona History by James E. Babbitt
5	Bellairs, Walter M.	1	Obituary Notice	04/15/1969	Unknown source
5	Bellamy, Frederica LeFevre	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
5	Bellamy, Frederica LeFevre	2	Transcript of interview with Mrs. Bellamy titled Her Early Experiences in Denver	1962	Unknown source
5	Bellamy, Frederica LeFevre	3	Obituary Notice	05/03/1963	
5	Bellamy, Frederica LeFevre	4	Obituary Notice	05/03/1963	Unknown source
5	Bellan, Harriet Beecher	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	07/26/1914	
5	Bemis, Edwin Arnold	1	Biographical Data	11/24/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Benbow, Ceburn D.	1	Obituary Notice	06/20/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
6	Bender, Orie	1	Political flyer for Orie Bender, candidate for Election Commissioner	1991	
6	Benedict, James D.	1	Biographical Data	12/07/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Benedict, James D.	2	Obituary notice for Mrs. Mary E. Benedict	04/08/1960	Unknown source
6	Benedict, Jules J. B.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Beni, Jules	1	Letter to Mrs. C. S. Paine from LeRoy Hafen, regarding Jules Beni	05/08/1931	
6	Beni, Jules	2	Letter to LeRoy Hafen from Mrs. C. S. Paine, regarding Jules Beni	05/12/1932	
6	Beni, Jules	3	Letter to Mrs. C. S. Paine from LeRoy Hafen, regarding Jules Beni	05/14/1931	
6	Benjorsky, Theophile	1	United States Patent on mining claim in Leadville, CO	12/29/1883	
6	Benjorsky, Theophile	2	Abstract of property in Rio Grande County, CO. Transfer of property to Theophile Benjorsky	01/12/1892	
6	Benjovsky, Theodore D.	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Theodore D. Benjovsky, Salidan in Air Corps, Feared Lost in Pacific</i>	04/15/1941	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
6	Bennet, Harold Housley	1	Copy of obituary notice	11/12/1974	Donated by Edith Carr Bennett, a History Colorado Volunteer
6	Bennet, Harold Housley	2	Biographical data for Hiram Pitt Bennet, grandfather of Harold H. Bennet	N.D.	Colorado History information
6	Bennet, Harold Housley	3	Biographical sketch for Hiram Pitt Bennet	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Bennet, Harold Housley	4	1 0 1	02/02/1873	
6	Bennett, Charles Wilson	1	Biographical and genealogical data for the Charles Wilson Bennett family with photos of Bennet & his wife		
6	Bennett, Horace Wilson	1		N.D.	History Colorado document (?)
6	Bennett, Horace Wilson	2	Partial article titled Horace Bennett	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Bennett, Mark J.	1	Obituary notice for the son of Horace W. Bennett		
6	Bennett, Sarah G.	1	Letter from Sarah Bennett to her Aunt Caroline	11/04/1856	Donated by Maurice M. Chesy. Scan Numbers 30000045 and 30000046
6	Bennington, J. A.	1		07/12/1940	Published in <i>The Center Post Dispatch</i>
6	Beno, John Richardson (Rev.)	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	19/09/2000	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
6	Benson, A. S.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Benson, Banker, Commissioner and Legislator	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Benson, Harold Eugene	1	Biographical Data	06/23/1944	Information requested by the State Historical Society of Colorado
6	Bent, Charles	1	Bibliography titled <i>The Bent Brothers on the Frontier</i> , by Ina Wilson Cason	1939	Donated by Miss Quantrille D. McClung on 01./05/1961
6	Bent, Charles	2	Bibliography titled Gov. Charles Bent	12/15/1955	Donated by Miss Quantrille D. McClung on 01./05/1961
6	Bent, Charles	3	Post Card titled Bents Paved The Way	N.D.	Donated by Miss Quantrille D. McClung on 01./05/1961
6	Bent, Charles	4	Set of items with accession numbers H1429, H1500, H1429 and H1451	N.D.	List includes donors. History Colorado inventory(?)
6	Bent, Charles	5	Copy titled Factura de los efectos introducidas en Taos por Carlos Bent	01/23/1842	Obtained by LeRoy Hafen
6	Bent, Charles	6	Biographical sketch of Charles Bent	N.D.	History Colorado document (?)
6	Bent, Charles	7	Listing titled Bent, Boggs and Carson Place Names by Quantrille D. McClung	N.D.	Donated by Quantrille McClung
6	Bent, Charley	1	Clipping of article titled <i>Revenge of the Well-Bred Half-Breed</i> . Charley was the son of William Bent	11/1960	Published in True Magazine by Al Stump
6	Bent, George	1	Copy of certificate titled Oath of Allegiance	08/30/1862	Donated by John T. Dormors, Kansas City, Kansas on 09/06/1960
6	Bent, George	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
6	Bent, George	3	Typed set of letters from George Bent to George E. Hyde	10/15/1904	Dates range from 10/15/1904 to 06/01/1905
<u>6</u>	Bent, George	4	Clippings titled Major Jacob Downing Calls Bent A Cut-throat and Thief, But	12/04/1905	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i> . Reverse side cites "Dawson SB #10, p. 595"
•	John, Goorge		Worst of all A Half-Breed	12/01/1000	asilonou in the Botter throat the sales side side side side side side side si
6	Bent, George	5	Copies of newspaper clipping titled Bent's Book Arouses The Wrth of Maj. Downing	02/25/1906	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i> . Reverse side cites "Dawson SB #10, p. 595"
6	Bent, George	6	Articles titled Forty Years With The Cheyenne, by George Bent, edited by George E. Hyde (Pos. & Neg.)	10/1905	Published in <i>The Frontier</i> , Vol. IV, Parts One through Part Six
6	Bent, John	1	Paper titled The Bent Family in America, Being Mainly a Genealogy of the Descendents of John Bent	1900	Published by D. Clapp & Son, by Allen H. Bent
6	Bent, William W.	1	Article titled The Siege of Fort Atkinson, by F. W. Cragin	10/1857	Published in <i>Harper's Magazine</i> , Vol. XV, pp. 638-648
<u>6</u>	Bent, William W.	2	Biographical sketch of William W. Bent	N.D.	History Colorado document (?)
6	Bent, William W.	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
<u>6</u>	Bent, William W.	4	Series of newspaper clippings, with varying titles, detailing William W. Bent	01/01/1987	Published in <i>The Pueblo Chieftain</i>
6	Bent, William W.	5	Newspaper clipping titled Bents Succumbed To Magnet of West	11/13/1988	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
6	Bent, William W.	6	Newspaper clipping titled An Example Nobody Followed	12/04/1988	Published in The Denver Post
6	Bent, William W.	7	Post Card titled Bents Paved The Way	N.D.	
6	Berger, Ether Amy Sayre	1	Obituary notice	01/10/1964	Unknown source
6	Berger, Mrs. George	1	Obituary notice	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Berger, William Lewis Bart	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
6	Bergland, Dave	1	Clipping titled Dave Bergland: Libertarian Lawyer Fights Myth and Misconception on Campaign Trail	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Bernet, Milton E.	1	Biographical Data	06/17/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Bernet, Milton E.	2	Biographical Sketch	10/27/1947	Resumé-type information
6	Bernheim, Fred	1	Biographical Data	09/23/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Bernick, Richard J.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Resumé-type information
6	Berrian, Edward C.	1	Recollection titled A Chapter of Early History of Turkey Creek and Parmalee Gulch	05/24/1924	By Edward Berrian (copies and original)
6	Berry, William (Senior)	1	Registration Card for William Berry	1918	From Ancestry.com
6	Berry, William (Senior)	2	Blank form titled World War I Draft Registration Card C 0 (12 September 1918)		From Ancestry.com
6	Berry, William (Senior)	3	Copy of completed form titled <i>U. S. Social Security Act - Application for Account Number</i>)	05/20/1937	
6	Berry, William (Senior)	4	Copy of Certificate of Election to William Berry as Constable, Precinct No. 9 and 32 for Las Animas County	11/17/1938	
6	Berry, William (Senior)	5	Biographical and genealogical data for William and Selina Ellen Blairs Berry	N.D.	
6	Berthoud, Edward Lewis	1	Excerpts titled The Energetic Captain Berthoud, by Charles S. Ryland	09/1965	Published in The Denver Westerners Monthly Roundup
6	Berthoud, Edward Lewis	2	Biographical sketch titled Short Biography of Edward Lewis Berthoud -	N.D.	Information collected by Harry B. Adams, Del Mar College, Corpus Christi, TX
	,		Colorado Pioneer and Scientist		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
6	Berthoud, Edward Lewis	3	Copy of list titled Free Inhabitants in Golden, Colorado	02/04/1869	
6	Berthoud, Edward Lewis	4	Copies of articles on Edward Lewis Berthoud announcing his death	1908	Published in The Leavenworth Times
6	Berthoud, Edward Lewis	5	Copy of records from the Berthoud Bible	N.D.	
6	Beshoar, Ben	1	Biographical Sketch	04/23/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
6	Beshoar, Michael B. (M.D.)	1	Receipt for payment on account by Dr. Beshoar	01/25/1875	
6	Beshoar, Michael B. (M.D.)	2	Clipping of article titled Bandages, Baseballs & Billiard Halls	1991	Published in Old West, Vol. 28, No. 2
6	Beshoar, Michael B. (M.D.)	3	Letter from Barron B. Beshoar to Milton Camps, El Pueblo Museum, about Dr. Beshoar	N.D.	
6	Beshoar, Michael B. (M.D.)	4	Letters and manuscript titled Doctor Michael Beshoar by Earl Rowland of the San Joaquin Pioneer Museum	01/11/1951	
6	Best, Roy	1	Research Paper titled Colorado's Cowboy Warden, by Sharon Newman	05/1982	Paper for Senior History Seminar at the University of Colorado - Denver
6	Bethel, Ellsworth	1	Clipping of article titled Ellsworth Bethel, by T. D. A. Cockerell	02/19/1926	Published in Science, Vol. LXIII, No. 1625, pp. 201-202 (Reprint)
6	Bethel, Ellsworth	2	Paper titled Ellsworth Bethel - In Memorian by W. W. Putman	10/15/1925	
6	Betts, Clifford A.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
6	Betts, F. Burr	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Betz, Fred M.	1	Biographical Data	09/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Beuck, August	1	Biography titled <i>August H. Beuck</i> written by Mrs. August Beuck and Fred Beuck, his son	N.D.	Donated by Ethel Corbett
6	Beuck, August	2	Photographs of Mr. & Mrs. Beuck and the first building on the Beuck homestead		
6	Beuck, August	3	Biographical Sketch and genealogical data	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
6	Beuck, August	4	Clipping titled 77-Year Ranch on the East Bijou	12/11/1949	Published in <i>The Western Farm Life</i>
6	Bezona, Alfred T.	1	Obituary Notice	09/26/1940	Published in <i>The Holly Chieftain</i>
<u>6</u>	Bickel, George L.	1	Biographical Sketch	01/03/1952	Unknown source
6	Bickley, C. H.	1	Political flyer and biographical sketch for the Democratic Candidate for Lt. Governor of Colorado	N.D.	
6	Bierstadt, Albert	1	Copy of article titled <i>Bierstadt's Visit to Colorad</i> o	01/1890	Published in the Magazine of Western History, Vo[. Al, No. 3
6	Bierstadt, Albert	2	Brief note titled Albert Bierstadt - Landscape Painter highlighting awards for his works		Unknown source
6	Bierstadt, Albert	3	Handwritten Biographical sketch	1903	From the American Art Annual
6	Bierstadt, Albert	4	Letter and paper titled A Noted Artist in Early Colorado by Pfc. Gerhard Spieler		Donated by Pfc. Gerhard Spieler
6	Bierstadt, Albert	5	Newspaper clippings discussing the paintings of Bierstadt	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Bierstadt, Albert	6	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Mountain Painter Won Global Fame</i> by Frances Melrose	04/16/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
6	Bierstadt, Albert	7	Program and pamphlet for lecture series and seminar titled <i>Albert Bierstadt</i> - <i>Art & Enterprise</i>	02/08/1991	Published by The Brooklyn Museum
6	Bigelow, Egbert A.	1	Season ticket to the Nodaway County A & M Society Fair	1874	
6	Bigelow, Egbert A.	2	Last Will and Testament	12/17/1918	
6	Bigelow, Egbert A.	3	Deed to lot at The Fairmount Cemetery	05/12/1920	
6	Bigelow, Egbert A.	4	Receipt for payment in full to the Hofmann Mortuary, Denver Colorado	08/02/1927	
6	Bigelow, S. Antoinette	1	Article titled <i>The University in 1910</i> , by Miss Bigelow, Dean of Women at the University of Colorado	N.D.	Published in The Colorado Alumnus
6	Bigelow, S. Antoinette	2	Clipping titled University Alumnae to Honor Miss Bigelow and Her Great Work While Dean of Women	N.D.	Part of program to initiate a scholarship in Bigelow's name
6	Bigelow, S. Antoinette	3	Request for donation to the S. Antoinette Bigelow Scholarship fund	04/05/1929	
6	Biggs, John E.	1	Paper titled <i>Pioneer History by Elsie Garwood Biggs - 1887 - 1935</i> by Elsie Garwood Biggs	02/21/1938	
6	Biggs, John E.	2	Newspaper clipping with poem titled <i>A Son's Tribute</i> by Scotty Biggs	04/07/1975	Published in <i>The Salida Mountain Mail</i>
6	Billings Family	1	Biographical sketch of the family	05/31/1959	i dononou in The Odilou Mountain Mall
6	Billstrom, Gustavis A.	1	Campaign card for Billstrom, a candidate for Congress, Fourth Congressional District	1934	
6	Bimson, A. G.	1	Newspaper clipping with information on Bimson	09/12/1940	Published in The Berthoud Bulletin
-	Bird, Isabella Lucy	- 1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
ĵ	Bird, Isabella Lucy	2	Article titled Thunder is the Mountain's Voice	03/13/1998	Published in Trail Plu
6	Bird, Isabella Lucy	3	Flyer and program <i>Thunder Is The Mountain's Voice</i> , a presentation of the Wild Iris Theater	03/21/1998	Announcing a play directed by Virginia Floyd
6	Bird, Isabella Lucy	4	Script for the play Thunder Is The Mountain's Voice	03/1998	Play by Kiesa Kay
6	Bird, Isabella Lucy	5	Calendar of programs, including <i>Thunder Is The Mountain's Voice</i>	1998	Published in <i>The 1998 Lyceum</i> by Rocky Mountain National Park
6	Bird, Isabella Lucy	6	Background information on the performers in Thunder Is The Mountain's Voice	03/21/1998	Published in From The Green Room
6	Bird, William T.	1	Historical account titled They Headed West, by Reuben Squire	N.D.	
6	Birkedahl, Anna Pauline	1	Biographical Sketch	12/07/1968	Donated by H. L. Hartburg
6	Birkens, R. Parker	1	Second Annual Family Party and Picnic announcement with attached Family History Bulletin	03/16/1981	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	2	Transcript of speech regarding farming issues	N.D.	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	3	Transcript of speech regarding farming issues and problems with freight rates	N.D.	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	4	Clipping titled Shippers of San Luis Valley to Protest Excessive Rates at Alamosa Hearing Tuesday	02/13/1922	Unknown source
6	Birkens, R. Parker	5	Clipping titled Final Hearing on San Luis Valley Freight Rates Opens (plus several unrelated clippings)	02/12/1922	Unknown source
6	Birkens, R. Parker	6	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Minutes of Meeting of The Board of Directors</i> Conejos Water District	03/10/1949	Published in The Antonito Ledger-News
6	Birkens, R. Parker	7	Clipping titled Arrived in City Monday A.M. 75 Strong Horns, Whistles and Racket Announce Their Arrival	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Birkens, R. Parker	8	Paper titled Broad Gauging The D&RGW From Antonito to Santa Fe New Mexico	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Birkens, R. Parker	9	Handwritten Biographical sketch for C. S. Birkens	N.D.	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	10	Petition to The Interstate Commerce Commission (Only first page)	N.D.	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	11	Paper rebutting a report by T. H. Bessom, Receiver, regarding petition submitted by Birkens.	N.D.	
6	Birkens, R. Parker	12	Envelope addressed to Miss Charline J. Birkens from R. P. Birkens	03/16/1981	
6	Bishop Neal D.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/30/1962	Unknown source
6	Bissell, Lucy Corlew	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
6	Bjorkman, Ernie	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Promotional information from Channel 7
6	Black Hawk	1	Newspaper clipping titled Seven Famous Indian Chiefs - No. 7, Black Hawk	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Black, Helen Marie	2	Promotional flyer and program for Black's organization	1999	One program from The Denver Woman's Press Club; one flyer from The Helen Marie Black Music Education Fund.
6	Black, Ray H.	1	Biographical Data	12/01/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Black, Thomas M.	1	Letter to History Colorado from Max Dercum regarding Black's homestead cabin in Montezuma, CO	N.D.	
6	Black, Thomas M.	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Black, Wendell	1	Article titled Wendell Black Appointed Associate Director of Restructured Downtown Denver, Incorporated	05/1981	Published in The Brooks Towers News
6	Black, William Albert	1	Biographical Data	07/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Black, William Albert	2	Letter to History Colorado from William Black with additional biographical information	06/02/1945	<u> </u>
6	Blackman, Roy H.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown source
6	Blackstock, Joseph	1	Biographical Data	02/13/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Blackstock, Joseph	2	Typewritten copy of article titled Gunnison to the Grand, by Joseph Blackstock	04/11/1882	Published in The Gunnison Daily Review
6	Blackstock, Joseph	3	Obituary notices for Bruce Blackstock, a son of Joseph Blackstock	03/18/1943	Published in The Gunnison News-Champion and in The Gunnison Courier
6	Blackwell, J. D	1	Short history about the grave site, at Riverside Cemetery, Lamar, Co, of J. D. Blackwell	N.D.	By Charles E. Sharrock, his brother-in-law
6	Blackwell, J. D	2	Flyers to Friends of Riverside Cemetery to joining Armistice Day Celebration	11/11/1998	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
6	Blackwell, J. D	3	Series of poems about the Civil War by Charles E. Sharrock	1998	
6	Blaine, Charles Edmund	1	Biographical Data	11/28/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
6	Blaine, Charles Edmund	2	Historical sketch titled A Pioneer's Impressions of Earl Days of Eastern,	N.D.	
			Colorado by Miss Goliad Blaine		
6	Blair, Omar	1		06/02/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	,		Retirement		, and the second
6	Blair, Omar	2	Article titled Equity & Parity: Omar Blair	05/1998	Published in Emerging Markets
7	Blakelock, Ralph	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Stone's History of Colorado - Artists Club Scrap Book
7	Blakey, Roy G.	1	Letter from Blakey to Mr. C. Dean Graves from Roy Blakey accompanying his	11/17/1964	
			memoirs		
7	Blakey, Roy G.	2	Memoirs titled VIII - Fowler, Colorado Ranch - 1904-1908	N.D.	Pages 97 - 124
7	Blancett, Truman	1	Newspaper clippings titled <i>The Old Frontier</i> , a series of weekly articles on the	02/08/1931	Published in The Denver Post
			exploits of Truman Blancett		
7	Blandin, Orin Joseph	1		08/30/1940	Published in The Eaton Herald
7	Blankenbeker, Paul L.	1	Obituary Notice	06/28/1940	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
7	Blauvelt, Frank W.	1	Article discussing Frank W. Blauvelt, a noted railroad photographer	2003	Published in The Blauvelt News, Vol. XLVIII, No. 1
7	Bledsoe, Thomas	1	Article titled Racial Integration in The Americas	05/25/1967	Published in <i>The Majorca Times</i>
7	Bleecker, Warren F.	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled W. F. Bleecker, Leading Local Citizen Dies	N.D.	Published in The Boulder Daily Camera
_		1.		00/10/10/1	
/	Blevins, Monte	1		02/13/1941	Published in The Steamboat Pilot
7	Blickensderfer, James Clark (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
7	Blickensderfer, Tom	1	Political flyer for Tom Blickensderfer, candidate for State Representative,	N.D.	
7	Dian Jamas I	1	House District 37	07/10/1990	D. Jane Dilan
1	Blinn, James L.	ļ!	Paper with genealogical data titled <i>The James L. Blinn or Ensign S. Wright</i>	07/10/1990	By Jane Blinn
7	Bliss, Courtland P.	4	Story Copies of personal and business records - 35 items. Contents tabulated on first	N.D.	
/	Bliss, Courtiand P.			N.D.	
7	Bliss, L. W.	1	page. Handwritten story titled <i>The Last Duel</i> , by Arthur E. Pierce, '58er.	11/17/1921	An account of the Bliss-Stone duel, 03/07/1860
7	Block, Augusta Hauck	1	Obituary notices and Funeral Memorial Service Program	11/07/1967	Published in The Rocky Mountain News and The Denver Post
7	Block, Joseph H.	1	Railroad Pass for the Crystal River Railroad Co.	1906	dulished in the hocky Mountain News and the between ost
7	Block, Joseph H.	2	Railroad pass for the Denver and Rio Grande Railroad Co. and the Rio Grande		
,	Вюж, обобрити.	_	Southern Railroad Co.	11/22/1012	
7	Block, Joseph H.	3	Letter notifying appointment a an Honorary Member of The Pioneer Ladies; Aid	01/19/1920	
	Dissin, essephirm	Ĭ	Society of Colorado	01,10,1020	
7	Block, Joseph H.	4	Pass to the U. S. House of Representatives	07/07/1942	
7	Blood, Lina E.	1	Obituary clipping titled Mrs. Lina E. Block Dies; Came to Area in Wagon.	N.D.	Unknown source
			Daughter of Louis Bartels (see above)		
7	Bloom Frank G.	1	Copy of article titled Frank G. Bloom - Pioneer, Banker, Stockman, Coal	08/18/1929	Published in The Trinidad Chronicle-News
			Operator & Early Storekeeper		
7	Bloomer, Amelia	1	Article titled The Bloomer Girl, by Constance Burns	06/1964	Published in Yesteryears Magazine, Vol. 7, No. 28, pp 228-229
7	Bloomquist, Emily F.	1	Funeral Memorial Service Program	01/24/1962	
7	Bloss, Alva F.	1	Series of letters to and from Alva S. Bloss of Leadville, CO	11/14/1898	Most are from the Philippines during the Spanish- American War
7	Bloss, Alva F.	2	Newspaper clippings of obituary notices	N.D.	Unknown source
7	Blount, G. Dexter	1	Biographical Data	04/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
7	Blount, Mr.	1	Article titled <i>The Last of the Leatherstockings</i> , by Reverend W. I. Kiip	N.D.	Published in <i>The Overland Monthly</i> , Vol. II, p401
7	Blue, Daniel	1	Letter from Jayne Kennedy Sweger to Catherine T. Engle of History Colorado	02/15/1990	
		-	regarding Daniel Blue	4000	
/	Blue, Daniel	2	Entry in the Acts of Congress in 1860 - typed excerpts from Daniel Blue's	1860	
7	Phys. Daniel		Journal	1000	Includes a man of the III Feted Disc Doubless F. 1 and 20 at 12 P. 1 at 12
<u>/</u>	Blue, Daniel	3	Article titled Pikes Peak; The Great Humbug! by Jayne Kennedy Sweger	1989	Includes a map of the III-Fated Blue Brothers Expedition to Pikes Peak
1	Blue, Daniel	4	Article titled From Hope to Heartbreak by Way of Humbug by Jayne Kennedy	1989	Published in Inland, The Magazine of the Middle West
7	Phys Fords Assa	1	Sweger Dragger of titled Managial Exhibition of Acce Plus Fools	ND	Dublished by the Thomas Cilerages Institute of American History and Art. Titles, CV
7	Blue Eagle, Acee	1	Program of titled Memorial Exhibition of Acee Blue Eagle	N.D.	Published by the Thomas Gilcrease Institute of American History and Art , Tulsa, OK
1	Bluemel, Charles Sidney (M.D.)	j i	Biographical Sketch	09/1961	Published in Library Quarterly of the Denver Medical Society

	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
7	Blunt, Joseph	1	Newspaper article titled Those Indomitable Blunt Boys, the sons of Joseph	08/24/1969	Published in the Pueblo Star-Journal
			Blunt		
7	Bly, Nellie (Elizabeth Cochrane	1	Drafts titled Nellie Bly, Pioneer Lady of the Press	N.D.	Unknown source
	Seaman)	0	Auticle title d Nation Div. First Liberrate d Manager Levers list	00/4077	Dublished in Ducce Manage at 0
1	Bly, Nellie (Elizabeth Cochrane	2	Article titled Nellie Bly, First Liberated Woman Journalist	09/1977	Published in <i>Press Woman</i> , p12.
7	Seaman) Bly, Nellie (Elizabeth Cochrane	3	Naviananas artiala titlad Cha Carrad Jaurnaliam Wall	06/29/1978	Published in The Denver Post
1	Seaman)	3	Newspaper article titled She Served Journalism Well	00/29/1976	Published in The Deriver Post
7	Bly, Nellie (Elizabeth Cochrane	1	Newspaper article titled Nellie Bly's Grave Marked	07/11/1978	Published in Copper's Weekly
,	Seaman)	ľ	The waspaper article titled Nellie Bly 3 Grave Market	07/11/13/0	Tublished in Copper's Weekly
7	Board, V. L.	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
7	Bock, Otto	1	Biographical Data	07/06/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
7	Bock, Otto	2	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
7	Bock, Otto	3	Transcript of KOA radio interview by Ernest Morris on the mayoral candidacy of	05/09/1931	Donated by Ernest Morris on 05/16/1931
			Otto Bock		, in the second of the second
7	Bodo, Archie	1	Transcript of interview with Archie Bodo by C. W. Miller, historian, U. S. Bureau		
			of Reclamation		
7	Boehmer, Anna J.	1	Biographical Data	04/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
7	Boettcher, Charles	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
7	Boettcher, Charles	2	Biography compiled for A Calendar of the Papers of Charles Boettcher	N.D.	
			Collection by History Colorado		
<u>/</u>	Boettcher, Charles II	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
<u>/</u>	Boettcher, Charles	4	Newspaper clipping on the career of Charles Boettcher	01/12/1913	Published in The Denver Republican
1	Boettcher, Charles	5	Clipping titled Career of Charles Boettcher, State Builder, Is Filled With	1939	Unknown source
7	Boettcher, Charles I.	1	Romance of Pioneer Days Biographical sketch of Charles I. Boettcher, North Park pioneer	N.D.	Unknown source
<u>/</u> 7	Boettcher, Charles II	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
7	Boettcher, Charles II	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>He Was A Legend In His Own Right</i>	04/16/1963	Unknown source
<u>7</u> 7	Boettcher, Charles II	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Private Funeral Services Set For Charles Boettcher II</i>		Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
•	Document, change in	ľ	Tromopapor dipping allow threate transfer convictor of the first bottom. If	0 1, 10, 1000	abilition in the riskly insumant news
7	Boettcher, Charles II	4	Newspaper clipping titled 14 Pallbearers Named For Boettcher Rites	N.D.	Unknown source
7	Boettcher, Charles II	5	Newspaper clipping titled Boettcher Leaves \$3 Million	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
7	Boettcher, Claude K.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
7	Boettcher, Claude K.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Boettcher Trusts, Bequests Filed in Court Total	06/14/1957	Published in The Denver Post
			\$800,000		
7	Boettcher, Claude K.	3	Newspaper clipping titled Boettcher Estate Sets Record Here	06/1957	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
7	Boettcher, Claude K.	4	Newspaper clipping titled Claude K. Boettcher Had Holdings Work \$7,610,385	06/1957	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			When He Died		
<u>7</u>	Boettcher, Claude K.	5	Newspaper clipping titled Boettcher Estate Totals \$16 Million	11/06/1963	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
/	Boettcher, Edna Case (Mrs. Claude K.)]1	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Boettcher's Will Leaves \$1 Million For Sister	10/10/1958	Published in The Denver Post
7	Doottohay Edna Cook (Mys. Clauda IC)		November alimping titled Edua Coop Boottebay Looves Estate of Mays Thom	10/17/1050	Dublished in The Dealer Marintain Name
1	Boettcher, Edna Case (Mrs. Claude K.)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Edna Case Boettcher Leaves Estate of More Than	10/17/1958	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
7	Boettcher, Edna Case (Mrs. Claude K.)	2	\$1 Million Newspaper clipping titled Money Willed to Children's Hospital Association	02/16/1959	Unknown source
1	Doelicher, Euria Gase (Mrs. Glaude N.)	3	Invewspaper dipping titled worley willed to criticients mospital Association	02/10/1939	Officiowit Source
7	Boettcher, Ruth (Mrs. Albert	1	Newspaper clipping titled Ruth Boettcher Bride Today - To Marry A. E.	05/03/1919	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i>
•	Humphreys)	Ι΄	Humphreys Jr.	53/55/1010	T delicated in The Bother Times
7	Boettcher, Ruth (Mrs. Albert	2	Newspaper clipping titled Church Becomes Bower of Blossoms For	05/03/1919	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i>
	Humphreys)		Humphreys-Boettcher Wedding		
7	Boettcher, Ruth (Mrs. Albert	3	Newspaper clipping of obituary	06/1959	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Humphreys)		, , , ,		
7	Boggs, Edith Duncan	1	Obituary Notice	03/20/1941	Published in The Wray Gazette
7	Boggs, Thomas Oliver	1	Typed copy and Photostats of biographical data dictated by Thomas Oliver	10/01/1929	From The Bancroft Library
			Boggs		

Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	icile icile icile icile ary Austin nry S. ia E.	2 1 2 3 4 1 1 1 1 1 2 3 4 5 7	Letter from Mrs. John L. Champe to Lucile Bogue Letter from M. Mansfield Janes to Lucile Bogue Letter from Margaret Henderson to Lucile Bogue Dance program for the Children's Dance Theatre of Salt Lake City Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program Biographical sketch titled The Death of Henry S. Boice Obituary Notice. Paper titled Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled The Bonfils' Former House Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N.D. 08/23/1976 02/01/199 09/21/1983 N.D. 12/10/1988 02/12/1920 N.D. N.D. N.D.	Copied from Dawson Scrapbook , Vol., 9, p365 Published in The Breeder's Gazette Unknown source From Halaas Biography Files
Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Mary Boice, Henry Bond, Alma B Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnel, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	cile cile cile ary Austin nry S. na E. d. dederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	_	Letter from M. Mansfield Janes to Lucile Bogue Letter from Margaret Henderson to Lucile Bogue Dance program for the Children's Dance Theatre of Salt Lake City Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program Biographical sketch titled The Death of Henry S. Boice Obituary Notice. Paper titled Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled The Bonfils' Former House Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	02/01/199 09/21/1983 N.D. 12/10/1988 02/12/1920 N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Mary Boice, Henry Bond, Alma B Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnils, Fred Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	acile ary Austin ary S. aa E. d. dederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	_	Letter from Margaret Henderson to Lucile Bogue Dance program for the Children's Dance Theatre of Salt Lake City Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program Biographical sketch titled The Death of Henry S. Boice Obituary Notice. Paper titled Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled The Bonfils' Former House Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	09/21/1983 N.D. 12/10/1988 02/12/1920 N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Bogue, Lucile Bogue, Mary Boice, Henry Bond, Alma E Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnils, Fred Bonney, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	acile ary Austin ary S. aa E. d. d. ederick Gilmer	3 4 1 1 1 1 2 3 4 5 7 6	Dance program for the Children's Dance Theatre of Salt Lake City Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program Biographical sketch titled <i>The Death of Henry S. Boice</i> Obituary Notice. Paper titled <i>Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889</i> Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N.D. 12/10/1988 02/12/1920 N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Bogue, Mary Boice, Henry Bond, Alma B Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnils, Fred Bonnils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ary Austin Ary S. Ala E. Al. Tederick Gilmer Tederick Gilmer	1 1 1 1 1 2 3 4 5 7	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program Biographical sketch titled <i>The Death of Henry S. Boice</i> Obituary Notice. Paper titled <i>Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889</i> Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	12/10/1988 02/12/1920 N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Boice, Henry Bond, Alma E Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonney, Fred Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, V. St	nry S. na E. d. ederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	1 1 1 1 2 3 4 5 7	Biographical sketch titled <i>The Death of Henry S. Boice</i> Obituary Notice. Paper titled <i>Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889</i> Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	02/12/1920 N.D. N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Bond, Alma E Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnel, Fred Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer	1 1 1 2 3 4 5 7 6	Obituary Notice. Paper titled Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled The Bonfils' Former House Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N.D. N.D. N.D.	Unknown source
Bond, J. H. Bonfils, Fred Bonnils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	1 1 2 3 4 5 7 6	Paper titled Journal of J. H. Bond and Family on Trip Overland from the San Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled The Bonfils' Former House Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N.D.	
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, W. St	rederick Gilmer	1 2 3 4 5 7 6	Luis Valley to Missouri in 1889 Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer	1 2 3 4 5 7	Biographical Sketch Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family		From Halaas Biography Files
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer	1 2 3 4 5 7 6	Letter from F. G. Bonfils to Miss Margaret Felt discussing prohibition Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family		From Halaas Biography Files
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, V. St	rederick Gilmer	2 3 4 5 7 6	Typed and photocopy of paper titled <i>The Bonfils' Former House</i> Handwritten notes on Bonfils family	N7/N5/1932	
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer	3 4 5 7 6	Handwritten notes on Bonfils family		Donated by Zeph. Chas. Felt and Margaret Felt Memorial
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	4 5 7 6		N.D.	Story by D. W. Syford
Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	5 7 6		N.D.	
Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ederick Gilmer ederick Gilmer ederick Gilmer	7 6		04/04/1962	
Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	rederick Gilmer rederick Gilmer	6	<u> </u>	07/31/1989	
Bonfils, Fred Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ederick Gilmer		7	05/1964	Published in True Magazine
Bonfils, Fred Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		8		04/26/1953	Published in The Denver Post
Bonham, Jar Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ederick Gilmer	9	Newspaper clipping titled Local House Has a Historical Heritage	10/31/1980	Published in The Hannibal Courier-Post
Bonham, W. Bonnie, Sue Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		10		07/26/1989	Published in Westword
Bonnie, Sue Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		1		08/12/1969	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
Bonnie, Sue Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		1		N.D.	Donated by A. W. Harrison
Bonney, Rob Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		1		N.D.	
Bonney, Willi Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	ue	2	Obituary notice and article titled "Sue Bonnie" Buried in Leadville Cemetery	09/03/1954	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
Bonney, Willi Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F		1		08/22/1954	Unknown source
Bonomini, Ar Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	Villiam H. (AKA Clay Allison)	1	Magazine article titled Able to Kill	N.D.	Unknown source
Bonomini, Ar Boone, Alber Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	Villiam H. (AKA Clay Allison)	2	Newspaper clipping titled The True Story of the Killing of Billy The Kid	10/25/1926	Published in The Fergus County Argus
Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	Antonio	1	Copy of list titled Memorial of the Descendents of Antonio Bonomini and Silvia Francani	N.D.	
Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F	Antonio	2		04/07/1898	
Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, W. St	bert G.	1		07/10/1935	
Booth, Levi F Booth, Levi F Booth, W. St	vi P	1	Newspaper clipping titled Early Settlers of Madison Now in Colorado	1907	Published in Wisconsin State Granger
Booth, W. St		2	Newspaper clipping titled Larry Settlers of Madison Now in Colorado Newspaper clipping titled Was First on the List of Wisconsin College Graduates		Published in The National Grange Monthly
Booth, W. St	vi P.	3	Newspaper clipping titled Colorado Master First Wisconsin University Graduate	10/1944	Published in <i>The Colorado Granger</i>
Dana Marra	Stuart	1	Obituary Notice	02/08/1961	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
Boos, Marga	rgaret (Ph.D.)	1		09/18/1958	T distribution in The Floorly Modification to the
Boos, Marga	rgaret (Ph.D.)	2		05/17/1971	Published in The International Petroleum Exposition
	uurulti II.D.I	3	Congratulations letter to Dr. Boos from the American Institute of Professional	05/17/1971	- and the members of electric Exposition
Door Mores	garet (Ph.D.)	1	Geologists - Colorado Section	05/1971	Reprint from <i>The Swivel Squeaks</i> , a bulletin of the Denver Club
	garet (Ph.D.)	4		1971	
	garet (Ph.D.)	6		12/03/1971	Published in The Denver Post
Boos, Marga	garet (Ph.D.)	1	,	07/03/1995	Letter from Michelle Boos Heller
Boos, Marga	garet (Ph.D.) garet (Ph.D.) garet (Ph.D.)	7	previously	N.D.	Unknown source

Зох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
7	Borglum, Gutzon	1	Obituary clipping titled <i>Gutzon Borglum Dies in Chicago: Son to Carry on Work of Sculptor</i>	03/07/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Borglum, Gutzon	2	Obituary clipping titled Borglum, Creator of Huge Rushmore Memorial, Dies	03/06/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
	Born, Henry	1	Copy of article titled Dutch Henry - The Chief of the Outlaws of the Western Plains Overtaken at Trinidad	03/01/1879	Published in The Denver Daily Tribune
	Born, Henry	2	Typed copy of article titled <i>The Man Called Dutch Henry gives a Page of his Life</i>	02/06/1886	Published in The Glenwood Springs Echo
	Borst, William Wallace	1	Article titled <i>Distinguished Millersville Alumnus of the 1860's</i> by Helen Dietrich Moffitt	07/1982	Published in <i>The Alumni Review</i> , Millersville State College; Vol. 95, No. 4, pp 8-9
	Bosetti, Joseph	1	"Thank You" notice from Hugh L. McMenamin and Joseph Bosetti	N.D.	Unknown source
'	Bosley, Lutie M.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
	Boston, Byers Cameron	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown source
	Boston, Reuben	1	Letter from Rueben Boston to A. W. Collen, describing opportunities for gold prospecting in Golden	08/11/1859	
	Bosworth, Arthur Harding	1	Biographical Sketch	05/05/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bouee, David	1	Christmas letter from Bouee	12/1963	The second of th
	Bourke, John G. (Capt.)	1	Letter to Bourke from Major Daniel Bash	01/20/1893	
	Boutwell, James Lewis	1	Biographical Sketch	06/29/1911	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i>
	Boutwell, James Lewis	2	Historical Sketch by Carrie L. Vote	12/23/1909	
	Boutwell, James Lewis	3	Paper titled My Great Grandfather James Lewis Boutwell 1830-1913 and his Ancestors	V	By Leonard Wilbur Cannon
	Bowman, S. C.	1	Typed copy of article titled Pioneer Experiences of Mrs. D. Tom Smith	01/10/1901	Unknown source
	Boyd, Henrietta Hanford	1	Biographical Data	08/10/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Boyd, James B. C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Clear Creek Valley Pioneer Fought Indians for Variety	N.D.	Unknown source
	Boyd, LeRoy (Rev.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Chaplain Boyd to Observe Anniversary at Fort Lyon	09/23/1966	Published in The Pueblo Chieftain
	Boyd, LeRoy (Rev.)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Chieftain Correspondent Writes Historical Sketch	04/20/1967	Published in The Pueblo Chieftain
	Boyd, LeRoy (Rev.)	3	Newspaper clipping titled This Week The Journal Salutes LeRoy Boyd	07/05/1973	Published in <i>The Arkansas Valley Journal</i>
	Boyd, Robert	1	Newspaper clipping titled Incidents in the Settlement of Greeley's Early Days	11/22/1903	Published in <i>The Denver Republican</i> . Donated by Mrs. Harold Roberts
	Boyer, Calvin	1	Boyer's discharge papers from the Third Regiment of Colorado Cavalry	12/28/1864	
	Boyer, Calvin	2	Application for pensions from the Department of the Interior	11/15/1905	
	Boyer, Calvin	3	Certificate for original pension	01/13/1906	
	Boyer, Calvin	4	Post Card from the Department of Interior informing Boyer's application had been received	02/28/1907	
	Boyer, Calvin	5	Letter from A. W. Rucker, U.S. Representative with congratulations of award of pension allowance	01/18/1910	
	Boyer, Calvin	6	Notice of approval for claim of pension	04/29/1910	
	Boyer, Calvin	7	Notice of pension approval of \$15/month	07/27/1907	
	Boyer, Calvin	8	Notice of approval for claim of pension of \$12/month	01/17/1911	
	Boyer, Calvin	9	Letter from A. W. Rucker, U.S. Representative with congratulations of pension increase	05/02/1910	
	Boyer, Calvin	10	Notice of increase in amount of pension	10/06/1917	
	Boyer, Calvin	11	Notice of pension law increasing the rate of pension for widows.	10/09/1910	
	Boyer, Calvin	12	H. R. 7213 Bill granting pension increases	06/17/1921	
	Boyard, John Jacob	1	Biographical Data	06/04/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bowen, Harry T.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Bowen, Thomas Meade	11	Obituary	N.D.	Unknown source
	Bowie, Robert Craig (M.D.)	11	Biographical Data	05/03/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bowles, Joseph W.	1	Reminiscence titled <i>The Flood of 1864</i> , by H. R. Hart, caretaker of the Bowles	06/19/1864	State Filotofical Coolety of Colorado Form for biographical data
	2011/00, 0000pii ¥¥.	1	property	00, 10, 1004	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
}	Bowles, Joseph W.	2	Typed interview of Charles and Edward Bowles, sons of Joseph Wells, by A. B.	03/20/1924	
			Sanford		
1	Bozard, Joseph K.	1	Obituary notice titled Joseph K. Bozard Killed in Auto Accident	08/26/1940	Published in The Steamboat Pilot
	Bozett, Willard	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Willard Bozett Retires After Half Century at	10/31/1979	Published in The Denver Downtowner
			Colorado National Bank		
	Brackenbury, Elizabeth Ross-Lewin	1	Biographical Data	05/21/1975	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brackett, James Raymond	1	Funeral Memorial Service Program	07/09/1922	
	Bradford, Rollie W.	1	Newspaper clipping with biographical sketch	08/09/1931	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Bradley, Thomas F.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Tom Bradley Is Retiring From Postal Service	07/27/1940	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
	Brady, Henry	1	Biographical Data	01/20/1959	
	Brady, Henry	2	Obituary notice titled Henry Brady, Politician, Dies	11/12/1927	Unknown source
	Brady, James	1	Typed copy of article titled Lunched on Poison - James Brady Dies After Having Swallowed Morphine	05/09/1892	Published in The Denver Republican
	Brady, Richard (Rev.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Monsignor Brady Funeral Is Being Held Friday	07/25/1940	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
	Braerton, Warder L.	1	Biographical Data	08/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Braerton, Warder L.	2	Biographical Sketch	01/22/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Braiden, William A.	1	Magazine clipping titled Sixty-Five Years Cowman - The Story of William A.	10/1950	Published in Western Live Stock
	,		Braiden		
	Brandt, Willy	1	Pamphlet titled Aspen Institute Statesman-Humanist Award presented to Chancellor Willy Brandt	09/28/1973	Published by the Aspen Institute for Humanistic Studies
	Brannaman, Ray H.	1	Biographical Data	06/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brannan, Charles F.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
	Brannan, Charles F.	2	Biographical Sketch	02/04/1950	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
	Brannick, Tommie Babb Hix	1	Biographical Data	06/16/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bransford, William A.	1	Obituary Notice	12/27/1883	Published in <i>The Trinidad News</i>
	Bransford, William A.	2	Paper titled <i>Bransford Family History, Volume II</i> by John A. Shiver	1983	Printed by McDowell Publications, Owensboro, Kentucky
	Branson, Albert L.	1	Biographical Sketch	04/23/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Branson, Andrew Jackson	1	Genealogical Information	02/16/1974	From Mrs. L. A. Nygaard, Fresno, California
	Brantner, Jonas	1	Paper titled <i>Brantner History</i> by L. R. Brantner	09/24/1978	Donated by Virginia Eppinger of the Adams City Museum
	Braswell, Virginia	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Tribute Paid to Miss Braswell</i> by Mrs. P. C. von	03/11/1959	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
	-	<u>'</u>	Rosenberg		
	Bray, Edgar W.	1	Biographical Data	11/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brayer, Herbert O.	1	Letter from the University of California stating that Brayer did not receive PH.D as he claimed	11/19/1951	
	Brayfield, George W.	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	02/20/1968	
	Brazelton, Alex	1	Newspaper clipping titled Alex Brazelton, Region's Only Surviving Indian Authority, Will be 95 on Friday	N.D.	Unknown source
	Breckenridge, Robert	1	Biography titled Robert Breckenridge - Man of the Frontier - and His Family	1986	Written by Scott Dudley Breckinridge Jr.
	Breckenridge, Robert	2	Senat Joint Resolution 96-26 extending greeting to the Breckinridge family on their triennial family reunion	1996 (?)	
	Breen, A. G.	1	Certificate of Stock Brand	06/04/1888	
	Breene, Peter W.	1	Biographical sketch for the president of the Colorado Senate; 1895 - 1886	1980	Published by the Colorado Legislative Council - Presidents and Speakers of the CO Assembly
	Breezely, T. E.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Breitenstein, Jean S.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Brennan, John A.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Western Curator at CU Dies	01/23/1988	Published in <i>The Daily Camera</i> , Boulder, Colorado
	Brentlinger, Albert Henry	1	Biographical Data	03/06/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brereton, Page Morse	1	Biographical Data	12/13/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brewington, Leo R.	1	Biographical Data	08/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	1	Typed Diary of J. D. Breyfogle, Sr. Covering His Experience during his Trip to California in 1849	1849	Donated by Eva Brefogle Lovelace
	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	2	Typed historical account titled Civil War Experiences of J. D. Breyfogle	1903	Donated by William Arthur Breyfogle
	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	3	Typed article titled Historical and Biographical Annals of Berks County,	1909	Donated by Eva Brefogle Lovelace
	- ,		Pennsylvania		

Зох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
3	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	4	Letter to Eva Breyfogle Lovelace from Lewis Breyfogle with article Account of	04/30/1958	Donated by Eva Brefogle Lovelace
			the Brefogle Lost Mine		
}	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	5	Set of letters from Eva Breyfogle Lovelace	12/03/1963	Donated by Eva Brefogle Lovelace
	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	6	Letter from Eva Breyfogle Lovelace with genealogical information provided by Dr. Fritz Braun	1964	Donated by Eva Brefogle Lovelace
	Breyfogle, Lewis W.	7	Letter and newspaper clipping titled John Breyfogle, Sr., Longtime Olathe Business Leader, is Dead	05/04/1967	Published in The Daily News of Johnson County, Kansas
}	Brico, Antonia	1	Biographical Data	02/07/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brico, Antonia	2	Biographical Sketch with account of Brico's musical accomplishments	N.D.	Published by Antonia Brico
	Brico, Antonia	3	Publicity pamphlet for Antonia Brico	N.D.	From Wilmore & Powers management company
	Brico, Antonia	4	Newspaper article titled Ground-Breaker Brico Paves The Way For Female Conductors	11/20/1985	Published by The Foothills Independent
	Bridger, James (Jim)	1	Typed copy of article titled The Black Hills Eldorado	01/13/1875	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Bridger, James (Jim)	2	Clipping Wonderful Frontier Tales of More Than 80 Years Ago Still Make Jim Bridger Champion Romantic	08/08/1915	Unknown source
	Bridger, James (Jim)	3	Newspaper article titled James Bridger, The Greatest Rocky Mountain Scout by A. J. Shotwell	05/03/1916	Published in The Freeport Press
	Bridger, James (Jim)	4	Article titled James Bridger by Grace Raymon Hebard	01/1929	Published in Frontier; The Magazine of the Northwest, Vol. 9, No. 2
	Bridger, James (Jim)	5	Article titled <i>Jim Bridger: The Old Man of the Mountains</i> by Edwin L. Sabin	04/27/1937	Unknown source
	Bridger, James (Jim)	6	Article titled A Shaft to "Jim Bridger	12/12/1904	Published in The Kansas City Time's
	Bridges, J. A.	1	Letter to the State Historical Society of Colorado could be found elsewhere	04/20/1943	Referred to the Colorado Chapter of the National Society of the Sons of the American Rev.
	Brierly, Justin W.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
	Brierly, Justin W.	2	Genealogical Information (2 copies)	07/30/1982	Provided by the Agnes Krogh Hearn Scholarship Foundation
	Bright, Lee	1	Obituary Notice	06/24/1940	Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
	Brindle, Peter	1	Booklet titled Cabin Days by Peter Brindle	N.D.	Published by <i>The Weld County News</i> . Donated by Ruth B. Thompson, his sister.
	Brinker, Joseph	1	Letter to the Historical Society from Linda Goldstein with attached copies of letters from Donald McDowell	11/04/1985	McDowell's wife is a descendant of Joseph Brinker, the original owner of The Navarre
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	1	Marriage certificate of Harry Floyd and Emma F.	05/23/1872	Donated by Mr., & Mrs. E. Lindemann
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	2	Teacher's Certificate for Mr.Thomas P. Brinegar for 2nd Grade in Durango Public Schools	08/19/1898	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	3	Teacher's Certificate for Mrs.Thomas P. Brinegar for 3rd Grade in Durango Public Schools	08/19/1898	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	4	Letter to Mr. Brinegar from the Secretary of Schools	12/18/1898	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	5	Contract between Directors and Teacher, Mr. T. P. Brinegar	04/22/1899	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	6	Letter of recommendation for Mr. T. P. Brinegar	05/07/1900	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Brinegar, Thomas P.	7	Election of Mr. T. P. Brinegar, by the Board of Education, as a teacher School District No. 9, Durango, CO	05/22/1901	Donated by David ad Lorette Brinegar
	Briscoe, James Price	1	Biographical Data	05/14/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bristol, Albert	1	Typed newspaper article titled A Thrifty Vermont Family	12/12/1880	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	Broad, Richard (Jr.)	1	Poems by Richard Broad	N.D.	
	Broad, Richard (Jr.)	2	Letter to State Historical Society from George Broad stating that his father has died.	06/03/1943	
	Brock, Elmer Leslie	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Brockman, Hans	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
	Brodie, John C.	1	Obituary Notice	08/09/1940	Published in <i>The Lyons Recorder</i>
	Brodie, Ragnhild Hobe	1	Letter to brother	07/20/1913 (?)	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	Bromfield, Alfred J.	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bromfield, Alfred J.	2	Biographical Sketch	11/13/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Bromfield, Donald C.	1	Biographical Data	09/18/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Bromfield, Donald C.	2	Biographical Sketch	01/20/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Bromwell, Henrietta	1	List of paintings, by Henrietta Bromwell, in the Colorado Historical Society Collection	12/12/2006	
)	Brooks, Alfred	1	Biographical notes on Alfred and Maxine Hunt Brooks	N.D.	Unknown source

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
8	Brooks, Ben T.	1	Report titled Freshwater Mining District by Ben T. Brooks	N.D.	Donated by . C. Ferril
8	Brooks, Elwood M.	1	Incomplete newspaper clipping titled Veteran Official is Pleased by Growth of Central Bank	09/15/1980	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
8	Brooks, Elwood M.	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Denverites' Estates Value:</i> \$1,692,751	N.D.	Unknown source
8	Brooks, Elwood M.	3	Article titled What Kind of Man	08/1975	Published in The Brooks Towers News
8	Brooks, Ester Moore	1	Biographical account titled The Memoirs of Ester Moore Brooks	N.D.	Contributed by Jean Moore Parker
9	Brooks, Eugene	1	Serialized (36 parts) history titled <i>The Fighting Elder - Conflicts in The Narrow Way</i> , by Gordon Gardiner	08/1963	Published in <i>The Bread of Life</i> between 06/1963 and 05/1966 (some parts missing)
9	Brooks, Franklin Eli	1	Biography titled Life of `by Sara Coolidge Brooks	1931	Copy prepared by Philip Coolidge Brooks, Jr. on 09/09/1992
9	Brooks, Harriet W/	1	Biographical Data	11/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brooks, Louise	1	Obituary Notice	08/22/1966	Unknown source
9	Brooks, Warner	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown source
9	Broom, William	1	Booklet titled Clippings with numerous letters	07/22/1829	Donated by Mrs. Harry English and Louisa Ward Arps on 09/13/1963
9	Bross, Stephen Decater	1	Historical anecdotes about Bross	N.D.	From Colorado Pioneers of 1860 - J. S. Randall Clippings
9	Brossman, Daniel D.	1	Paper titled <i>Brossman Pioneers in America</i> by Schuyler C. Brossman	01/01/1964	Trom Colorado Froncoro de Certamada Cappango
9	Brotzman, Donald G.	1	Biographical Sketch	12/28/1962	Unknown source
9	Brown, Aaron	1	Certificate noting Commission as a Corporal in Company H of the First Regiment of Colorado Cavalry	02/17/1863	
a	Brown, Abner Rae	1	Photocopy of obituary	09/05/1922	Published in The Cañon City Daily Record
0	Brown, A. Allen	1	Biographical Data	09/03/1922	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brown, Bill	1	Copy of article titled 'Sarge' Brown is Named to the U. S. National Ski Hall of Fame	12/29/1989	Published in <i>The Vail Trail</i>
9	Brown, Clara	1	Copy of article titled Old Aunt Clara Brown - An Aged Colored Woman who Crossed the Plains in 1859	06/26/1885	Published in The Denver Tribune-Republican
9	Brown, Clara	2	Copy of article 'Aunt Clara' Brown Dead - The Only Female Member of the Pioneer Association Gone	10/27/1885	Published in The Denver Tribune-Republican
9	Brown, Clara	3	Magazine clipping titled <i>Clara Brown Leaves Her Mark On The Frontier</i> by Linda Lowery	02/2004	Published in Colorado Country Life
9	Brown, Clara	4	Newspaper clippings on Clara Brown	N.D.	From Colorado Pioneers of 1860 - J. S. Randall Clippings
9	Brown, David R. C.	1	Copy of article titled Favorites of Fortune	08/15/1900	Published in Illustrated Weekly, Vol. 10, No. 47
9	Brown, David R. C.	2	Historical account titled Memo of My Trip from Black Hawk to Aspen	N.D.	Donated by Mr. David R. C. Brown
9	Brown, Donald F.	1	Biographical Sketch	11/27/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
9	Brown, Edward L.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brown, Edward L.	2	Memorial titled Impressive Services Held in Memory of Edward L. Brown	1933	Bronze tablet in main hallway of North High School, Denver, Co
9	Brown, Emma E. J.	1	Obituaries (handwritten) form Emma and James Ross Brown	01/05/1946	Published in The Colorado Springs Gazette
9	Brown, George Roy	1	Biographical sketch titled Sheriff George Roy Brown	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
9	Brown, George W.	1	Letter to Thomas F. Dawson from George W. Brown	10/24/1922	
9	Brown, George W.	2	Typed letter to Thomas F. Dawson from George W. Brown	10/24/1923	
9	Brown, George W.	3	Typed extract of letter to Thomas Dawson from <i>Brown titled Major Powell's Grand Canyon Expedition</i>	10/24/1923	
9	Brown, George W.	4	Typed extract of letter to Thomas Dawson from Brown titled <i>Clarence King's Ascent of Long's Peak</i>	10/24/1924	
9	Brown, George W.	5	Typed extract of letter to Thomas Dawson from Brown titled <i>Elder Lamb and Long's Peak</i>	10/24/1925	
9	Brown, George W.	6	Newspaper clipping titled Reminiscences - Captain Brown Tells Interesting Experience of 50 Years Ago	09/29/1922	Published in The Longmont Ledger
9	Brown, Hank	1	Campaign letter to Herman & Bess Oliner from U. S. Senate Candidate Hank brown	07/25/1990	
9	Brown, Hank	2	Newspaper clipping titled Brown Shuns Governor BidOfficially	03/26/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Brown, James H.	1	Typed copy of article titled <i>The Leader of the Eighth General Assembly 'Combine'</i>	02/14/1891	Published in The Colorado Graphic
9	Brown, James Joseph	1	Typed copy of article titled James Joseph Brown	1911	Published in Sketches of Colorado , Vol. 1, W. C. Ferril, Editor
9	Brown, James Joseph	2	Typed copy of articled titled James Brown is Summoned	09/07/1922	Published in The Leadville Herald Democrat
9	Brown, James Joseph	3	Typed copy of articled titled Wealthy Colorado Mine Owner Dies	09/07/1922	Published in The Rocky Mountain News

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
9	Brown, James Joseph	4	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Unsinkable Molly's Husband	04/10/1977	Published in <i>The Sunday Independent</i> , Wilkes-Barre, PA
a	Brown, John DeWitt	1	Biographical Sketch	1899	Published in Portrait and Biographical Record of the State of Colorado
9	Brown, Joseph Granville	1	Article titled <i>An Interview with General Grant</i> by Joseph G. Brown	07/1880	Published in <i>The Dearborn Independent</i>
9	Brown, Joseph Granville	2	Article titled A Biography of a Colorado Pioneer Printer	08/1923	Published in <i>Printer and Publisher</i> . Donated by Eugene Parsons on 11/1923
9	Brown, Joseph Sherman	1	Biographical Data	05/14/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brown, Joseph Sherman	2	Newspaper article titled Work of Mrs. J. S. Brown, Pioneer P.T.A. Leader,	08/03/1940	Published in <i>The Englewood Enterprise</i>
	Brown, boseph Gherman	_	Recalled at Founder's Banquet	00/00/1040	Tubilistica in The Englewood Enterprise
a	Brown, Joseph Sherman	3	Transcript of interview with J. Sherman Brown by Albetr B. Sanford	10/03/1926	Donated by Joseph M. Brown
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	1	Copy of the 'Unsinkable Mrs. Brown' Her Varner Was Brilliant and Her	N.D.	From the Denver Post Historical Collection
	Brown, Margaret 1. (Mony)	'	Charities Liberal	IV.D.	Trom the Benver rost historical concetion
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	2	Copy of untitled article about Mrs. Brown	N.D.	From the Denver Post Historical Collection
	Brown, Margaret 1. (Mony)		Copy of untitled district about with Brown	14.5.	Trom the Bonver rose motorious concoulon
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	3	Newspaper clipping mentioning Molly Brown in the Society column	1903	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i>
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	4	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Denver Woman Heroine; Cares for the Rescued</i>	04/19/1912	Unknown Source
ľ	Brown, margaret 1. (mony)	'	Tromopaper suppling allow Deliver Premain Presence, Guide for the Preseduct	0 1/ 10/ 10 12	Shirlown Soulds
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	5	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. J. J. Brown on Way to Denver	04/29/1912	Unknown Source
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	6	Newspaper clipping titled Wreck Heroine Worries Over Dingy Gown	04/30/1912	
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	7	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Unforgettable Mrs. Brown</i> , by Caroline Bancroft	1956	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
ľ		ľ	The company of the principle of the company of the		
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	8	Newspaper article titled Molly Brown Acclaimed Titanic Heroine	04/1971	Published in Colorado Prospector
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	9	Newspaper article titled Molly Brown Becomes a Legend	05/1971	Published in Colorado Prospector
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	10	Newspaper clipping titled Success of 'Titanic' Renews Interest in Life of Molly	02/07/1998	Published in <i>The Quincy Herald-Whig</i>
ľ		"	Brown	0=/01/1000	- and the dame, the dame, the dame, the dame is a second of the dame.
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	11	Newspaper clipping titled Maggie Brown Unsinkable Even After Death	N.D.	Published in Colorful Colorado
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	12	Newspaper clipping titled Frightfully Outmoded Garb Marked The Real Molly	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
			Brown		
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	13	Newspaper clipping titled Out West - Molly Brown	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	14	Newspaper clipping titled Still Unsinkable	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	15	Incomplete newspaper clipping about Molly Brown	N.D.	Published in The Pueblo Star-Journal
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	16	Magazine article titled <i>Titanic: The Tragic Adventure</i>	1982	Published in Foote Prints, Vol. 45, No. 1
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	17	Magazine clipping titled After The Titanic - Will We Ever Know The Real Molly	1998	Published in Persimmon Hill
			Brown?		
9	Brown, Margaret T. (Molly)	18	Magazine clipping titled Beyond Unsinkable - The Real Molly Brown	05/2007	Published in <i>Humanities</i>
9	Brown, Mary Butler	1	Obituary notice titled Mrs. Mary Brown, 96, State 'Princess,' Dies	01/09/1957	Published in The Denver Post
9	Brown, Mary Butler	2	Obituary notice titled Funeral Set for 1st Miss Colorado, Mrs. Mary Butler	01/10/1957	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			Brown, 96		
9	Brown, Mary Butler	3	Handwritten notes, some with genealogical information	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Brown, Mary Butler	4	Copy of photo, with individuals identified on reverse side of photo	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Brown, Melvin G.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brown, Melvin G.	1	Biographical sketch titled Samuel Brown, Homesteader, Douglas County	N.D.	
9	Brown, Romaine	1	Newspaper clipping titled Romaine Brown to Marry on Sunday	04/25/1941	Published in The Eaton Herald
9	Brown, Roy	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled For 39 Years - The Sheriff of Elbert County	02/19/1956	Donated by Mrs. George Moore, Denver in 1966
			,		
9	Brown, Roy	2	Copy of newspaper clipping with photos of Roy Brown	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. George Moore, Denver in 1966
9	Brown, Roy	3	Copy of clipping titled You're Invited to Birthday Party for Roy	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. George Moore, Denver in 1966
9	Brown, Roy	4	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Sheriff Roy Brown Brings Honor to Elbert	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. George Moore, Denver in 1966
			County		
9	Brown, Roy	5	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Elbert Sheriff to Quit at 82	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. George Moore, Denver in 1967
9	Brown, Samuel E.	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled A Legend at 82, He's Still The Law	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Brown, Samuel J.	1	Transcript of speech delivered in Denver by Samuel E. Brown	10/21/1963	
9	Brown, Samuel J.	1	Biographical sketch titled Samuel Brown, Homesteader, Douglas County	N.D.	
9	Brown, Wesley A.	1	Eleanor Gehres Award awarded to Wesley A. Brown	06/15/2006	
9	Brown, William R.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days - Pioneers of the 1870's
9	Brubaker, R. H.	1	Obituary Notice titled Death Takes Long-Time Resident	05/15/1941	Published in The Brush Tribune

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
9	Bruce, Franklin	1	Typed article titled Startling Intelligence	03/26/1863	Published in The Commonwealth and Republican
9	Bruderlin, Adrian	1	Obituary Notice	02/09/1960	Unknown source
9	Bruderlin, Mary F.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown source
9	Bruner, James E.	1	Obituary Notice	06/06/1940	Published in The Fort Lupton Press
9	Brunot, Felix Reville	1	Information on Brunot submitted to State Historical Society from Agnes W. Spring	N.D.	
9	Brush, Frederic Wyman	1	Biographical Data	06/11/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Brust, C. N.	1	Biographical Data	08/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Bryan, William Jennings	1	Letter to Hon. W. C. Bullard from William J. Bryan	05/21/1898	Donated by W. C. Bullard, Denver, CO
9	Bryan, William Jennings	2	Frontispiece picture of William Jennings Bryan	09/1908	Published in <i>The American Monthly Review of Reviews</i>
9	Bryan, William Jennings	3	Issue of <i>The Commoner</i> , William J. Bryan, Editor and Proprietor	08/26/1910	a district in the function monthly review of horizone
9	Bryan, William Jennings	4	Paper titled Shall the People Rule? by Eric W. Mogren	03/28/1990	Details the 1908 Democratic National Convention of 1908 held in Denver
9	Bryan, William Jennings	5	Wedding invitation for the marriage of their daughter, Ruth Bryan Leavitt to Reginald A. Owen	07/011910	Botalie the 1999 Belliocidae Hallonar Golfvention of 1999 Hold in Bolfven
9	Bryans, William A. (III)	1		10/30/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
9	Bryant, Earle	1	Biographical Data	12/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Bryant, Fred Bridgiman	1	Obituary Notice titled Fred B. Bryant, 65, Pioneer in Tourist Business, Dies Here	07/12/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
9	Bryce, Maud McGalliard	1	Biographical Data - Brief response to request for biographical data	08/31/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Buchanan, C. J.	1	Biographical Data	12/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Buchanan, James	1	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights - A Unique President	05/01/1941	Published in The Pikes Peak Journal
9	Buchanan, James	2	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights - A Unique President	05/02/1941	Published in The Prairie Settler
9	Buchanan, James	3	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights - A Unique President	05/02/1941	Published in The Calhan News
9	Buchanan, James	4		05/03/1941	Published in The Dolores Star
9	Buchanan, Kossuth	1	Obituary Notice titled K. Buchanan, Whose Funeral is Held Today, Knew Life in Pioneer Sterling District		Published in The Sterling Northeastern Colorado News
9	Buchtel, Henry Augustus (Gov.)	1	Ticket to Inauguration for Governor Henry A. Buchtel	01/08/1907	
9	Buchtel, Henry Augustus (Gov.)	2	50th Wedding Anniversary congratulations to the Mr. & Mrs. Buchtel from the University of Denver	02/04/1923	
9	Buchtel, Henry Augustus (Gov.)	3	Funeral Memorial Service Program	1924	Published in The University of Denver Bulletin
9	Buckingham, C. G.	1	Obituary Notice titled C. G. Buckingham Passes Away After Illness	07/17/1940	Published in The Boulder County Miner
9	Buckingham, Richard Green (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
9	Buckley, Victoria	1		07/14/1999	
9	Buckskin Charley	1	Clipping with photograph of Buckskin Charley, Chief of the Ute Indians and His Wife		Unknown source
9	Buckskin Charley	2		05/15/1936	Published in The Consolidated Ute News
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	3	Photocopies of newspaper clippings	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	4	Newspaper clipping titled Buell's Still Designing Denver's Lifestyle at 85	08/31/1980	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Temple Buell - Among Architects, he's The Grandaddy of 'Em All</i>	06/11/1984	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	6	Newspaper clipping titled Temple Buell Gives 90th Birthday Bash	08/11/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Buell, Temple Hoyne	7	Newspaper clipping titled Buell Foundation Donates \$700,000 For Public TV	08/24/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
9	Buerger, Julius A.	1	Obituary Notice titled I Will Lay Me Down In Peace	02/27/1963	Unknown Source
9	Bull, George Maire	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
9	Bull, George Maire	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
9	Bullock, Hugh	1	Magazine clipping titled Mr. Hugh Bullock	N.D.	Published by The Denver Country Club
9	Bullock, Hugh	2	Brochure for The Troutdale Hotel in Evergreen Colorado	N.D.	
9	Bumstead, E. L.	1	Cemetery Deeds and receipts	06/07/1909	
9	Bundsen, Charles Albin	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Bundy, Ted	1	Numerous newspaper clippings	Dates Vary	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
10	Bunn, Clinton Orrin	1	Biographical Sketch - Resolution of the Life of Clinton Orrin Bunn in the District	N.D.	
			Court of Eastern Oklahoma		
10	Burbank, Luther	1	Letter from Burbank to Lou. D. Sweet of Carbondale. CO	04/23/1918	
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	1	Typed article of reminiscence titled Pioneer Days Related by Charles	05/11/1933	Published in The Mead Gazette
	-		Burbridge		
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	2	Typed article titled Junction Fort Built About 70 Years Ago by Charles W.	02/01/1935	Published in The Longmont Ledger
			Burbridge		
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	3	Typed article titled Pioneer Burbridge Relates Stories of Early Colorado	07/03/1935	Published in The Mead Gazette
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	4	Typed obituary titled Mrs. Burbridge, Weld Pioneer, Dies Tuesday	06/01/1938	Published in The Greeley Daily Fortune
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	5	Clipping of Obituary Notice titled Aged Pioneer Dies at Home of His Son	08/02/1936	Published in The Denver Post
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	6	Clipping of Obituary Notice titled Harriet Burbridge, Real Pioneer, Passes	06/03/1938	Published in The Longmont Ledger
	-		Away Tuesday		
10	Burbridge, Charles W.	7	Newspaper clipping titled Son of Pioneer OX Freighter Gives Relics to State	07/17/1938	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			Museum		
10	Burch, John Thomas	1	Biographical Data	02/10/1972	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Burch, Palmer Lyle	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Burch, Palmer Lyle	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Provided by The Denver County Republican Headquarters
10	Burchinell, William K.	1	Typed interview of Burchinell by Thomas Dawson, Curator of History	11/01/1922	
10	Burford, Robert F.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burford, Robert F.	2	Newspaper clipping titled 'Cowboy Bob' Directs New Spirit at BLM	04/26/1987	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
10	Burford, Robert F.	3	Newspaper clipping titled The Burfords - Coloradans at a Crossroads as	12/26/1988	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	,		Reagan Era Nears End		, in the second of the second
10	Burford, Robert F.	4	Newspaper clipping of Letter to the Editor titled Big Part of Burford's Family	01/15/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			Ignored		, in the second of the second
10	Burford, Robert F.	5	Newspaper clipping titled Bob Burford Scarred But Unbowed After 8 Years of	01/15/1989	Published in The Denver Post
	,		Capitol Punishment		
10	Burford, Robert F.	6	Newspaper article titled Burford, ex-BLM Director, Dies at 70	06/18/1993	Published in The Denver Post
10	Burford, Robert F.	7	Newspaper article titled Burfrd Eulogized as 'Man of West'	06/22/1993	Published in The Denver Post
10	Burford, Robert F.	8	Newspaper clipping titled Burford Replaced as Director of BLM	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burger, Anne Douglas	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burges, Stephen	1	Bound notebook titled <i>Family Relation</i> 's with genealogical data	06/14/1903	
10	Burgess, Charles W.	1	Obituary Notice titled Pioneer County Man Dies After Brief Sickness	05/09/1941	Published in The Eaton Ledger
10	Burgess, Margaret Ann	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	03/31/1967	
10	Burke, Carle W.	1	Obituary Notice titled Senator Burke Died Last Week	03/19/1941	Published in <i>The Las Animas Ledger</i>
10	Burke, Haslett Platt	1	Biographical Data	03/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Burke, Isabelle Oglesby	1	Newspaper clipping titled Woman, 88, Convert of Pioneer Bishop, In Denver	08/22/1940	Published in <i>The Denver Catholic Register</i>
	, · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		For 73 Years		. asiante in the 25 har cameno region.
10	Burkhardt, C. W.	1	Location Certificate for the Bismark Mining Claim in Mineral County	04/02/1900	
10	Burkhardt, Ernest	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
10	Burkhardt, Henry Alton	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
10	Burkhardt, Jacob	1	Newspaper clipping titled Burkhardt Estate Valued at \$949,500	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burlingame, Alice Hoffman	1	Biographical Sketch	1966	Information from grandaughter, Alice N. Skaife
10	Burnell, J. M.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burnett, Vivian	1	Handwritten notes concerning Burnett's literary career	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Burns, Charley S.	1	War Ration Books One - Four	1943	
10	Burns, Daniel C.	1	Obituary Notice titled Death Closes Daniel Burns' Active Career	06/14/1939	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
10	Burns, Franklin Lane	1	Biographical Data	02/11/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Burr, George Elbert	1	Pamphlet titled George Elbert Burr's Etchings of the Desert by Lena M.	1921	Unknown source
-		[McCauley		
10	Burr, George Elbert	2	Pamphlet titled George Elbert Burr - Etcher of The American West 1859 - 1939	19671	Published by The Reynolds Morse Foundation and The Denver Public Library
10	Burr, George Elbert	3	Pamphlet titled American Deserts Etched	N.D.	Unknown source
	Burr, George Elbert	4	Letter to Historical Society with reviews of book titled George Elbert Burr (1859-		Official Course
. 0	Barr, Goorge Libert	٦	1939) Catalog Raisonné	12/17/10/1	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
10	Burress, Cy J.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
	Burroughs, John Rolfe	1	Folder and notebook with clippings about John Rolfe Burroughs, author of Where The Old West Stayed Young	1962	Unknown source
10	Burroughs, P.	1	Copy of Affidavit sworn by Thomas Horn	06/08/1900	
10	Burroughs, P.	2	Copy of Affidavit sworn by J. C. Bassett	09/08/1900	
10	Burroughs, P.	3	Copies of letters to Miny Rasmussen from P. Burroughs	08/14/1933	
	Burt, Frank W.	1	Obituary Notice titled F. W. Burt Passes Away Suddenly at His Home Sunday	05/16/1940	Published in The Fort Lupton Press
10	Burtch, George F.	1	Booklet titled Fragments - Some Fugitive Verse by George F. Burtch	1900	Published in Denver, CO
10	Burton, L. R. (Mrs.)	1	Copy of article titled Mrs. Burton's Macabre Ordeal	1967	Published in The Old West
10	Busch, Paul	1	Notebook titled Colorado Sketchbook by Paul Busch. Contains historical Cartoons	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
10	Busch, Paul	2	Biographical Sketch titled About Artist Paul Busch and the Lathrop State Park Mural	N.D.	Unknown source
10	Bush, Herbert	1	Newspaper clipping	06/07/1959	Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
10	Bush, Roche (Bousquet)	1	Biographical information in letter to a Dr. Hebbard	06/21/1935	
10	Bush, Roche (Bousquet)	2	Letter to Historical Society, with information on Roche Bush, from Ruby Hughes, the grandaughter of Bush	02/12/1957	
10	Bush, Roche (Bousquet)	3	Photocopy of Certificate of Baptism for Joseph Bousquet, provided by Ruby Hughes, His daughter	1867	
10	Bush, William H.	1	Copy of Biographical Sketch	1895	Published in Hall's History of Colorado, Vol. IV, page 378
10	Bush, William H.	2	Typed copy of Obituary titled W. H. Bush Passed Away	10/13/1898	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
10	Bushman, Edith	1	Biographical Data	05/28/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Bushman, Edith	2	Biographical Sketch by Edith Bushman	05/27/1964	
10	Bushnell, Theodore K. (Lt.)	1	Obituary and Funeral Memorial Service Program	12/30/1918	
10	Bushner, Frederick William	1	Biographical information in letter from Lillyan Bushner, Yuma, CO	09/10/1971	
10	Busse, David A.	1	Obituary Notice	1988	From The Costume Shop Corner
10	Bustos, Elizabeth	1	Book cover for Yellowstone Jack and Other Poems of the Golden West by Elizabeth Bustos	N.D.	Published by Exposition Press Inc.
10	Butler, Benjamin F.	1	Letter from Benjamin Butler	11/11/1896	Donated by B. F. James
11	Butler, Howard Russell	1	Booklet titled Howard Russell Butler - An Exhibition of His Oils, Pastels & Drawings	05/12/1977	Exhibition presented by E. R. Squibb Sons, Inc.
11	Butterbaugh, William Sherman (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	01/08/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
11	Butterfield, Ella A.	1	Biographical Data	04/19/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
11	Butterfield, Rupert O. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/20/1944	
11	Butterfield, Rupert O. (M.D.)	2	Funeral Memorial Service Program	01/08/1953	
11	Butterworth, Benjamin	1	Pamphlet titled <i>The Tariff - A Speech f Hon. Be. Butterworth, of Ohio</i> in the U.S. House of Representatives	05/16/1888	Donated by Mrs H. Mitchell
11	Butterick, Adelaide	1	Certificate of Indenture	01/26/1886	
11	By-A-Lil-Le	1	Newspaper clipping titled The End of By-A-Lil-Le	N.D.	Unknown source
11	Byers, William Newton	1	Biographical Sketch of William N. Byers	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
11	Byers, William Newton	2	Biographical Sketch of Elizabeth. Byers	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
11	Byers, William Newton	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
11	Byers, William Newton	4	Clippings and copy of article titled William Newton Byers by Eugene Parsons	03/10/1917	Published in The Mining American
11	Byers, William Newton	5	Reprint of first issue of The Rocky Mountain News	04/23/1859	
11	Byers, William Newton	6	Note from Byers to Calvin Kinnery	11/12/1875	
11	Byers, William Newton	7	Typed copy of article titled The Killing of Mr. Elliot	09/12/1878	Published in The Denver Daily Tribune
11	Byers, William Newton	8	Typed copy of article titled <i>The Father of Journalism in Colorado</i>	09/19/1900	Published in <i>Illustrated Weekly</i> , Vol. 10, No. 52, page 1
11	Byers, William Newton	9	Announcement of Byers' death by the Grand Royal Arch Chapter of Colorado	03/30/1903	
11	Byers, William Newton	10	Memorial to Byers on his death, by the State Historical & Natural History of Colorado	04/14/1903	
	•		•	•	•

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
11	Byers, William Newton	11	Funeral remarks by Rev. B. T. Vincent at services for Elizabeth M. Byers	03/12/1920	
11	Byers, William Newton	12	Newspaper clipping titled Points in Colorado History	12/31/1922	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
11	Byers, William Newton	13	Newspaper clipping titled Daughter of News' Fighting Founder Opposes Injustices as vigorously as Father	04/23/1939	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
11	Byers, William Newton	14	Newspaper clipping titled Co-Founder of the West's First Newspaper Was	12/1/1940	
11	Byers, William Newton	15	Trusted Friend of Early Settlers Newspaper clipping titled William N. Byers' Career Like Chronicle of Pioneers'	02/09/1941	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
			Conquest of Western Wilds		
11	Byers, William Newton	16	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Byers Surveyor City of Omaha	01/02/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
11	Byers, William Newton	17	Copy of article titled The Oregon Odyssey of William N. Byers	07/1983	Published in The Overland Journal
11	Byers, William Newton	18	Biographical information for Elizabeth Sumner Byers in letter from Johnson County Historical Society, Iowa	07/17/2001	
11	Byers, William Newton	19	Newspaper clipping titled First Church Edifice in Grand County Dedicated	N.D.	Unknown Source
11	Byers, William Newton	20	Reminiscence titled Experience of One Pioneer Woman, by Mrs. Robinson, Daughter of Mrs. Byers	N.D.	
11	Byington, Spring	1	Biographical Sketch of <i>Spring Byington</i> , Co-Star of Laramie on NBC-TV	1961	NBC Press Department
11	Byington, Spring	2	Biographical Sketch titled Spring Byington	N.D.	Benton & Bowles, Inc. press release
11	Byrnes, Patrick	1	Letter to Edgar McMechen discussing the State Historical Society request for biographical information	11/25/1941	
12	Cadle, Paul Hicks	1	Biographical Data	06/22/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Caduff, Jennie Lee	1	Biographical Data	08/28/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Caduff, Jennie Lee	2	Photograph of Jennie Lee Caduff	08/28/1967	- Control of the cont
12	Cadwell, Edward William (M.D.)	1	Obituary Notice titled Death Comes to Dr. E. W. Cadwell, Sunday Morning	06/20/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
12	Cahill, T. Joe	1	Newspaper clipping titled Pioneer T. Joe is Dead at 87	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
12	Cahill, T. Joe	2	Newspaper clipping titled T. Joe Cahill Estate Valued at \$243,351	03/10/1965	Published in The Denver Post
12	Cahn, Eric H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Holocaust Survivor Speaks at North Denver Elementary School	05/02/2002	Published in <i>The North Denver Tribune</i>
12	Caine, John T. III	1	Magazine article titled Portrait of a Live Stock Evangelist Etched in Deeds	11/1952	Published in Western Live Stock
12	Caine, John T. III	2	Program titled <i>The John T. Caine, III Portrait</i> presented to the Saddle and Sirloin Club, Chicago, Illinois	12/1/1952	Donated by A. H. Barnes
12	Caldwell, Calvin N. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	04/02/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
12	Caldwell, Fred S.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Caldwell, Fred S.	2	Obituary Notice	09/29/1967	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
12	Caldwell, Margaret E.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Calhoun, Alex L.	1	Biographical Data	05/29/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Calhoun, Alex L.	2	Handwritten family information	05/29/1944	Delivered at same time as Biographical Data sheets.
12	Calkins, Royal William	1	Biographical Data	07/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Callon, Milton Asbury Woolen	1	Biographical Data	10/12/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Calloway, James W.	1	Obituary Notice titled J. W. Callaway Dies Suddenly at Salida Home	06/28/1940	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
12	Calloway, James W.	2	Obituary Notice titled Many Friends Attend Funeral Services For James W. Calloway	06/28/1940	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
12	Calvert, Leora B.	1	Obituary Notice	10/28/1964	Unknown Source
12	Camblin, Roy Frank	1	Paper titled Roy Frank Camblin: Pioneer Workman, by Phyllis Dunham, Adams State College		Photograph of Camblin included
12	Cameron, Alexander	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Death of Colorado's Chinese Driver</i>	03/02/1879	Published in The Denver Daily Tribune
12	Cameron, John	1	Obituary Notice titled John Cameron is Found Dead	07/07/1940	Published in <i>The Mountain and Plains Weekly</i>
12	Cameron, John	1	Obituary Notice titled Early Day Mayor of Englewood Succumbs at 84	10/03/1940	Published in The Englewood Enterprise
12	Camp, L. C.	1	Biographical Data	03/25/1941	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S. Senator)	1	Magazine clipping with advertisement for Ben Nighthorse Campbell jewelry	08/1988	Published in Smithsonian Magazine
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S. Senator)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Campbell Won't Take on Armstrong For Seat	01/05/1989	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	3	Newspaper clipping titled Campbell Displays His Artistic Side	01/15/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Senator)				, and the second
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	4	Newspaper clipping titled Campbell Says He'll Run For Senate	02/18/1989	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Senator)				, and the second
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	5	Newspaper clipping Ben Nighthorse Campbell His Own Brand of Maverick	06/04/1989	Published in The Denver Post
	Senator)				
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	6	Magazine clipping titled A Jewel on the Hill	07/1989	Published in Museum & Arts, Washington
	Senator)				
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	7	Announcement titled Ben Nighthorse Campbell Pro-Choice Luncheon	1992	
	Senator)				
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	8	Campaign flyer titled Ben Nighthorse Campbell U. S. Senate	N.D.	
	Senator)				
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	9	Plastic banner intended for sign titled Ben Nighthorse Campbell U. S. Senate	N.D.	
	Senator)				
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	10	Set of policy statements by Ben Nighthorse Campbell, Candidate for U. S.	N.D.	
	Senator)		Senate		
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	11	Copy of newspaper article titled Campbell Run May Lift Faded Dem Banner	N.D.	
10	Senator)	40	D.P. L. C.	N.D.	
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	12	Political paper with negative statements about Terry Considine, opponent to	N.D.	
12	Senator) Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	13	Campbell in Senate race. Form letter to Democratic party members requesting contributions to support	N.D.	
12	Senator)	13		N.D.	
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	14	campaign Advertisement flyer titled Nighthorse Jewelry - A Contemporary Look at Indian	ND	
12	Senator)	14	Traditions	IN.D.	
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	15	Envelope titled Ben Nighthorse Campbell for U. S. Senate	N.D.	
12	Senator)	10	Envelope titled Berrylighthorse Sampbell for S. S. Schale	N.D.	
12	Campbell, Ben Nighthorse (U. S.	16	Campaign flyer titled Ben Nighthorse Campbell for U. S. Senate	N.D.	
-	Senator)		Campaign hybridiaed Bon highwood Campbon for C. C. Condit	15.	
12	Campbell, Charles M. (Capt.)	1	Campbell's Commission as Captain of Boulder County Riflemen. Signed by	1864	Found by Albert B. Sanford while cleaning out vault
			Gov. John Evans and Samuel H. Elbert		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
12	Campbell, Edward L. (Gen.)	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Campbell, Edward L. (Gen.)	2	Copy of newspaper clipping titled General Campbell, Famous War Veteran, Is	1913	Published in The Trinidad Chronicle News
			Found Dead		
12	Campbell, Edward L. (Gen.)	3	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Two More Well Known Soldiers Cross Silent	12/18/1913	Unknown Source
			River		
12	Campbell, Edward L. (Gen.)	4	Papers related to Campbell when he had the rank of Lt. Colonel of the 3rd New	N.D.	New Jersey Volunteers Information
			Jersey regiment		
12	Campbell, Edward L. (Gen.)	5	Papers related to Campbell's military service	N.D.	Copies reproduced at the National Archives
12	Campbell, Ernest Ray	1	Biographical Data	01/11/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Campbell, Harriet Parker	1	Obituary Notice titled Ex-Justice's Wife Dies: Ill 3 Years	08/07/1937	Published in The Denver Post
12	Campbell, James Milton	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
12	Campbell, James Milton	2	Newspaper clipping titled Campbell Estate Heirs Named	07/12/1963	Unknown Source
12	Campbell, Leonard M.	1	Press Release announcing Campbell as president-elect of the Association	10/15/1977	Issued by the Colorado Bar Association From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
12	Campbell, Thomas Patterson Campbell, Thomas Patterson	2	Biographical Sketch Biographical Data	01/08/1938 04/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12 12	Campbell, Walter M.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
12	Campbell, William T. (Ph.D.)	1	Press Release announcing appointment of Dr. Campbell as Colorado	12/18/1987	Issued by the Colorado State Board of Education
14	Campoeii, vviiliaiii 1. (FII.D.)	['	Commissioner of Education12/18/1987	12/10/1307	133404 by the Odiorado Otate Doard of Education
12	Campion, John F.	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled <i>Another Millionaire Credited to Leadville's</i>	08/29/1900	Published in Illustrated Weekly, Vol. 10, No. 49
' -		['	Account	55/20/1000	1 abilition in material fronty, vol. 10, 110. 40
12	Campion, John F.	2	Newspaper clipping with item on John Campion	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Canady, Joseph C.	1	Letter from U. S. Senator William Borah of Idaho thanking Canady for sending	06/06/1939	Book title is Why The Treaty of Trianon is Void
	,		him a book		
12	Canady, Joseph C.	2	Letter from Canaday written in Hungarian (?) to an unknown recipient	02/05/1952	
		_			

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
12	Canady, Joseph C.	3	Thank-you note from President Eisenhower for birthday greetings sent by	10/19/1960	
			Canaday		
12	Canary, Martha Jane (Calamity Jane)	2	Newspaper clipping titled The Truth About Wild Bill and Calamity, by Edith	01/01/1950-	One clipping published in the Empire Magazine of The Denver Post; one extract from "Deadwood Dick" and
			Eudora Kohl and extract from booklet written by Edward L. Senn.	03/26/1954	"Calamity Jane."
12	Canary, Martha Jane (Calamity Jane)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Calamity Jane Recalled - West's Most Notorious	04/25/1966	Published in The Longmont Daily Times-Call. Donated by Louise Ward Arps
			Woman Remembered in Montana		
12	Canary, Martha Jane (Calamity Jane)	3	Newspaper clipping titled Calamity Jane: Female Bum or Angel of Mining	10/09/1977	Published in the Empire Magazine of The Denver Post
			Camps?		
12	Canary, Martha Jane (Calamity Jane)	4	Magazine clipping titled Calamity Jane Lived Up To Her Name	08/1994	Published in Wild West
12	Canby, Edward (Gen.)	1	Set of letters to Mr. Charles Hall regarding his search for the burial site of Gen.	06/08/1923	
			Canby		
12	Canfield, Carl Butterworth	1	Biographical Data	07/02/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Cannon, H. Brown	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
12	Cannon, H. Brown	2	Press Release announcing the election of Brown W. Cannon as a director of	01/11/1949	
			The U. S. National Bank		
12	Cansey, James H.	1	Note from Cansey saying he was leaving for France during W. W. I	N.D.	Donated by James W. Wright of Pasadena, CA on 01/03/1951
12	Cansey, James H.	2	Parody on above note	N.D.	Donated by James W. Wright of Pasadena, CA on 01/03/1951
12	Canterbury, Ellen Thomas	1	Brief biographical information	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Cantril, Arthur Wilfred	1	Biographical Data	09/05/1962	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Cantril, Edna Hardeman	1	Biographical Data	08/18/1955	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Cantril, Edna Hardeman	2	Set of newspaper clippings, related to family matters, pasted on heavy paper -	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Contril Educational	0	Menu from the Horse Shoe Restaurant in Denver	1884	
12	Cantril, Edna Hardeman Cantril, Nelson	3	Discharge paper from the Third Regiment, Colorado Cavalry	01/31/1864	Donated by Arthur W. Cantril, his grandson, on 06/05/1962
12	Cantril, Neison Cantril, Simeon Walker	1	Biographical Sketch	04/24/1944	
12	,	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Donated by Clifford A. Betts Unknown Source
12 12	Capron, Verne Leotic (Mrs.) Captain Jack	1	Magazine clipping titled Captain Jack - Villain or Martyr? by Velma Nieberding	05/1956	Published in <i>The West</i>
12	Capiairi Jack	1	I wagazine dipping titled Captain Jack - Villain of Martyr? by Veima Nieberding	03/1930	Fubilistied in The West
12	Carbone, Genevieve Anne Malpiede	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Carbone f Runyon Dies At Mercy Hospital	03/23/1972	Published in <i>The Littleton Independent 7</i>
'-	Carbone, deficieve rame maiplede	'	Trowspaper suppling and wire. Surbone i Tranyon Bloom will werely recopilar	00/20/1072	T abilition in The English inapplicant i
12	Card, Charles S.	1	Biographical Data	08/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Cardwell, George Richard	1	Obituary Notice	08/09/1964	Unknown Source
12	Cardwell, George Richard	2	Obituary Notice	08/09/1964	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
12	Cardwell, George Richard	3	Newspaper clipping titled \$1.77 Million Estate Left By Denverite	11/14/1964	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
12	Cardwell, George Richard	4	Newspaper clipping titled G. R. Cardwell - Estate Placed at \$1,774,504	11/13/1964	Published in The Denver Post
12	Cardwell, Mima Stuart (Mrs. George	1	Obituary Notice	08/23/1966	Unknown Source
	Cardwell)		,		
12	Cardwell, Mima Stuart (Mrs. George	2	Obituary Notice	08/24/1966	Unknown Source
	Cardwell)				
12	Cardwell, Mima Stuart (Mrs. George	3	Newspaper clipping titled Ex-Denverite Leaves Estate of \$1,175,001	12/03/1966	Unknown Source
	Cardwell)				
12	Carey, Dennie Malcolm	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Carey, Sarah M (Mrs. Dennie Carey)	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Carhart, Arthur Hawthorne	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in 13th Edition of Who's Who in the West
12	Carhart, Arthur Hawthorne	1	Notes from a speech presented to an unidentified audience	N.D.	Carhart was the Chairman of the Editorial Committee for Better Fishing, Inc.
12	Carle, William Warren	1	Set of photocopied letters from family member of the William Carle family	1894	Donated by Mrs. Elizabeth Roller of Denver, CO in 1965
12	Carlin, Patrick Vincent (M.D.)	1	Funeral Memorial Service Program	01/16/1916	Program includes biographical data from The Denver Catholic Register
12	Carlson, Harry G.	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Carlson, Lefty	1	Newspaper clipping titled Lefty Ropes 'Em In	04/19/1989	Published in Westword
12	Carlson, William Albion	1	Biographical Data	08/24/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Carlsten, Conrad T.	1	Biographical Data	08/05/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
12	Carlton, A. E. (Bert)]1	Newspaper clipping titled 'Doomed' Man Made Fortune at Cripple Creek	01/10/1954	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
12	Carlton, A. E. (Bert)	2	Newspaper clipping titled King of Cripple Creek	N.D.	Unknown Source
12	Carlton, A. E. (Bert)	3	Bill for Carleton's stay at the Brown Palace	N.D.	
12	Carnahan, Allen	1	Biographical Sketch and genealogical data	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
12	Carns, Jacob D.	1	Homestead Certificate No. 46 issued to Carns	10/01/1880	Donated by Mrs. E. M. Cosner of Denver, CO on 11/23/1951
12	Carpenter, Delph E.	1	Letter from Carpenter to L. R. Hafen of the State Museum regarding several	07/02/1931	
			historical events		
12	Carpenter, Delph E.	2	Address by Gov. Ralph Carr titled Salute to Delph Carpenter	10/27/1943	Speech was to the Seventeen States of the National Reclamation Association
12	Carpenter, Dolly	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled The Dead Courtesan - A Strange Funeral at	01/15/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
			Brown's Yesterday		
12	Carpenter, Donald A. (Hon.)	1	Political flyer for Judge Carpenter, Republican Candidate for the Colorado	1962	
			Supreme Court		
12	Carpenter, Farrington R.	1	Copy of article titled Farrington R. Carpenter: New Deal Cowboy by Rickey L.	1983	Published in <i>Midwest Review</i> , Vol. V
			Hendricks		
12	Carpenter, Farrington R.	2	Copy of newspaper article titled Men Who Do Things - Farrington Carpenter:	07/22/1955	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
			He Led Three Lives		
12	Carpenter, Farrington R.	3	Article titled America's Most Unusual Storyteller by Beverly Smith	04/12/1952	Published in The Saturday Evening Post
12	Carpenter, Farrington R.	4	Introduction of Carpenter prior to his talk titled Range Stockmen Meet The	1967	Published in The Denver Westerners Monthly Roundup
			Government		
12	Carpenter, L. Cass	1	Copy of article titled A Book About Colorado by Hon. L. Cass Carpenter	05/15/1879	Published in The Denver Daily Tribune
13	Carper, Gertrude Wolff	1	Obituary Notice	01/27/1958	Unknown Source
13	Carr, Cynthia	1	Newspaper clipping titled Here's Charming, Level-Headed Miss	05/04/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Carr, Pleasant Eli	1	Biographical Data	03/17/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	3	Letter from Carr to Mrs. Florence L. Rice thanking her for designating him as	08/29/1938	
			Republican Governor Candidate		
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	4	Flyer titled Big Political Meeting. Carr is one of speakers	11/02/1938	
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	5	Campaign Memorabilia	1938	
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	6	Inaugural Address of The Hon. Ralph L. Carr before the Joint Session of the	01/10/1939	
10	Com Dalah I (Com)	7	thirty-second General Assembly	01/10/1939	From the Colour de Division of Otata Arabina
13 13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	0	Copy of Inaugural Address		From the Colorado Division of State Archives
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	0	Message of The Hon. Ralph L. Carr before the Joint Session of the thirty-third General Assembly	01/09/1941	
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	0	Copy of Message of The Hon. Ralph L. Carr before the Joint Session of the	01/09/1941	From the Colorado Division of State Archives
13	Carr, Haipir L. (Gov.)	9	thirty-third General Assembly	01/09/1941	From the Colorado Division of State Archives
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	10	Inaugural Address of The Hon. Ralph L. Carr before the Joint Session of the	01/13/1941	
13	Carr, Haipir L. (Gov.)	110	thirty-third General Assembly	01/10/1941	
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	11	Copy of Inaugural Address	01/13/1941	From the Colorado Division of State Archives
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	12	1 17 9	01/08/1943	Three copies
	Curr, Haipir E. (Gov.)	'-	fourth Colorado Legislature	01/00/1040	Third dopied
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	13	Address by Mrs. Terry Sato at the Ralph Carr Memorial Service at Gravesite,	09/17/1994	Material includes information on costs and installation of memorial
	Carr, Haipir E. (Gov.)	10	Fairmount Cemetery	00/11/1004	Waterial induces information on socie and installation of information
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	14	Letter from Colorado Historical Society to the Amache Historical Society	10/1994	
13	Carr, Ralph L. (Gov.)	15	Program for the Dedication of the <i>Governor Ralph Carr and the Amache Camp</i>		
		'	Memorials	00/10/1000	
13	Carrafel, Raphael	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Prairie and Mountain Life - Suffering of</i>	09/04/1844	Published in The St. Louis Reveille
-		ľ	Raphael Carrafel in the Snow		
13	Carringer, Frederick W.	1	Biographical Sketch	12/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
13	Carroll, Earl T.	1	Biographical Data	10/25/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Carroll, Fay H.	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
13	Carroll, Jean Agnes	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carroll, John A. (U. S. Senator)	1	Campaign material in newspaper form	N.D.	Issued by Carroll for Senate Committee
13	Carroll, John S.	1	Campaign material for John S. Carroll, Democratic Candidate for Congress,	N.D.	Issued by Carroll for Congress Committee
			Fourth District, CO.		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
13	Carroll, Mary H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Ralston Pioneer Dies in Wyoming	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carroll, Mary H.	2	Newspaper clipping with biographical information titled <i>Local Woman Crossed</i> Plains with Oxen in '59	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carruthers, Frank I.	1	Obituary Notice titled Frank I. Carruthers, Post Veteran, Dies	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
13	Carson, Andrew Carlisle	1	Newspaper clipping titled Tribute to Colorado Paid by Carson in New Book	3/17/1912	Published in <i>The Sunday News</i> . Donated by Mr. & Mrs. Henry Trowbridge in 1917
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Iredell County Claims Famous Western Scout As Her Own</i>	05/15/1928	Published in The Charlotte (NC) Observer. Donated by Maude Waddell
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	2	Newspaper clipping titled Kit Carson, Genuine Hero	02/09/1986	Published in The Denver Post
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	3	Newspaper clipping titled Kit Carson, by John L. Cowan	1911	Published in The Illustrated Sunday Magazine
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	4	Newspaper clipping with photograph of Kit Carson	09/11/1909	Published in Municipal Facts
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	5	Magazine clipping titled Kit Carson's Last Campfire	06/1923	Published in Municipal Facts
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	6	Newspaper clipping titled Kit Carson's Body Was Buried Three Times	04/17/1966	Published in The Pueblo Star-Journal
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	7	Postcard titled Kit Carson: Runaway Explorer	N.D.	Distributed by MVM, Colorado
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	8	Brochure titled Kit Carson Memorial Foundation	1990	Published by The Kit Carson Memorial Foundation, Taos, NM
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	9	Pamphlet titled <i>The Last Days of Kit Carson</i> , by H. R. Tilton with Introduction by Usher L. Burdick	1939	Published by Holt Printing Co., Grand Forks, ND. Donated by Lawrence Lewis
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	10	Typed copy of newspaper item titled Kit Carson Biography	11/05/1867	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	11	Typed paper titled Christopher Carson	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	12	Copy of Certificate issued by President Andrew Johnson promoting Carson to rank of Brigadier General	03/13/1865	Presented to Albert B. Sanford by Kit Carson's grandson in 1926
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	13	Clipping of article titled <i>Two Famous Frontiersmen - Bent and Carson,</i> by Eugene Parsons	02/1923	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , Vol. XV, No. Nine
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	14	Typed copy of newspaper item titled <i>Arrival of Kit Carson</i>	06/16/1860	Published in The Rocky Mountain Herald
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	15	Typed copy of newspaper item titled Death of Kit Carson	06/03/1868	Published in The Colorado Transcript
	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	16	Newsletter titled Las Noticias Alegres de la Casa Kit Carson	10/1973	Published by The Kit Carson Memorial Foundation, Taos, NM
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) Houston	17	Typed copy of newspaper item titled A Kit Carson Rifle	03/22/1897	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) III	1	Newspaper clipping titled Kit Carson Finds Horses Lack Stamina of Old	01/21/1955	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Carson, Christopher (Kit) III	2	Memorial Service Program for Kit Carson III	01/01/1974	
	Carson, Frank W.	1	Biographical Data	07/07/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Carson, Josepha Jaramillo (Mrs. Kit Carson)	1	Biographical Sketch.	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
13	Carson, John Nevin	2	Carson Family Tree in Northern Ireland and in Denver, CO	N.D.	
13	Carson, John Nevin	3	Copy of Carson's passport	05/08/1972	
13	Carson, John Nevin	4	Set of notes from <i>The Denver Post</i> with references to Carson	N.D.	
13	Carson, John Nevin	5	Set of business letters	1938-1940	
13	Carson, John Nevin	6	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Widely-Known Denver Firm Changes Name	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carson, John Nevin	7	Copy of newspaper clipping titled John Beals Elected President of Carson's	02/11/1960	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Carson, John Nevin	8	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Vivian Asks Coloradans to Conserve on Paper	12/31/1944	Published in The Denver Post
13	Carson, John Nevin	9	Copy of newspaper clipping titled <i>Carson's Observe 65</i> th <i>Birthday</i>	09/18/1952	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Carson, John Nevin	10	Copy of newspaper clipping titled <i>Beals New President of Carson's</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carson, John Nevin	11	Copy of newspaper clipping titled <i>Carson's Expansion Plans for Hotel Supply</i> Field Ousts Retail Business	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carson, John Nevin	12	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Carson Crockery Co. TO Quit Retail Business	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Carter, Albert S.	1	Clipping of item titled Albert S. Carter Passes Away in Denver, February 26	02/26/1960	Unknown Source
13	Carter, Charles Milton	1	Promotional brochure titled Charles M. Carter, Art Master - Art Entertainments	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Carter, Edwin	1.	Clipping of article titled A Man Worth While by Harry B. Tedrow	10/1908	Published in Sports Afield

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
13	Carter, Jimmy (U. S. President)	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Politics, Trout Fishing Lure Crowd to Jimmy Carter's Book Signing</i>	06/09/1988	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
13	Carter, Samuel Powhatan (Admiral-General)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights - Our Only Admiral-General	06/16/1941	Published in The Sugar City Gazette
13	Carter, Samuel Powhatan (Admiral- General)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights - Our Only Admiral-General	06/21/1941	Published in <i>The Pueblo Indicator</i>
13	Cartwright, Dorothy	1	Memorial Service Program for Dorothy Cartwright	06/15/1962	
13	Cartwright, Ellen T.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Widow's Estate Benefits Church	11/11/1967	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
13	Cartwright, George E.	1	Obituary Notice	03/01/1948	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
13	Cartwright, James Edward	1	Biographical Data	04/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Cartwright, James Edward	2	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Cartwright, James Edward	3	Newspaper clipping titled Cartwright Estate Valued at \$200,000	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Cartwright, Willena	1	Newspaper clipping titled Willena Cartwright Named 'Woman of Year'	10/21/1963	Published in The Englewood Herald and Enterprise
13	Carver, Aaron	1	Biographical ketch and genealogical data	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
13	Carver, W. F. (M.D.)	1	Letter from Don Russell, Editor of <i>The Brand Book</i> of The Westerners, to Mrs. Spring reviewing book on Carver	09/05/1957	
13	Carver, W. F. (M.D.)	2	Book Review of <i>Spirit Gun of the West, The Story of Doc W. F. Carver,</i> by Raymond W. Thorp	10/1957	Book review by Don Russell published in <i>The Colorado Magazine</i>
13	Cary, Robert J.	1	Obituary Notice titled Robert J. Cary, Colorful Figure of Early Days	08/08/1940	Published in The Steamboat Pilot
13	Cary, Robert J.	2	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Casey, Charles Clinton	1	Biographical Data	03/31/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Casey, James Vincent (Archbishop)	1	Memorial Service Prayer Card for Archbishop Casey	03/14/1986	
13	Casey, James Vincent (Archbishop)	2	Biographical sketch titled Archbishop James V. Casey, Fifth Ordinary of Denver. Colorado	05/1967	Unknown Source
13	Caspar, Nettie Edwards	1	Biographical Sketch	03/03/1934	Written by Hattie W. Donaldson
13	Cassady, Neal	1	Clipping of book review titled <i>Neal Cassady, The Fast Life of a Beat Hero</i> , by David Sandison & Graham Vickers	11/19/2006	Published in The New York Times
13	Cassidy, Butch	1	Magazine clipping titled Have Gun, Will Travel by Ray Darby	05/1960	Published in Cavalier
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	1	Pamphlet titled <i>Equal Suffrage in Colorado From 1893 to 1908</i> by Mary C. C. Bradford	N.D.	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	2	Pamphlet titled <i>Equal Suffrage in Colorado From 1908 to 1912</i> by Mary C. C. Bradford	N.D.	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	3	1914 Year Book of The Territorial Daughters of Colorado	1914	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	4	Program for the Fourth Annual Banquet by the Territorial Daughters of Colorado	06/02/1914	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	5	Letter from Ina Sizer Cassidy to Colorado Historical Society presenting some historical items.	01/24/1955	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Cassidy, Ina Sizer	6	Letter from C. R. Buell to Colorado Historical Society with more items specified by Cassidy's wishes.	07/11/1966	Published by The Egan Printing Co. Donated by Ina Sizer Cassidy
13	Castle, Marian	1	Biographical Data	01/11/1949	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Castle, Marian	2	Promotional material for Roxana, a novel by Marian Castle	N.D.	Distributed by Daniels & Fisher
13	Castle, Marian	3	Autograph party honoring Marian Castle on publication of the novel, Roxana.	N.D.	Distributed by Daniels & Fisher
13	Castle, Marian	4	Clipping with brief biographical data for Marian Castle	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Castle, Marian	5	Newspaper clipping titled 'Rare and RawRich and Racy', Castle's description of Colorado's History	05/13/1951	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Castro, Richard	1	Program for Martin Luther King, Jr. Birthday Cake/Cultural Program	01/15/1990	
13	Cather, Willa	1	Pamphlet titled Willa Cather's 1916 Mesa Verde Essay: The Genesis of the 'Professor's House	1984	Published in <i>The Prairie Schooner</i> , Vol. 58, No. 4. Donated by Catherine Engel
13	Catlin, George	1	Typed copy of newspaper clipping titled Death of George Catlin, Western Artist	01/01/1873	Published in The Weekly Rocky Mountain News
13	Catlin, George	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>This Example of 'Art Serves Commerce' Linked Together the Names of Two Men</i>	10/31/1940	Published in The Prairie Settler
13	Cattermole, George Henry (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
13	Causey, James	1	Biographical sketch prepared after his death by the Social Science Foundation	04/17/1943	
			and the University of Denver		
13	Cavalley, Frederic Leopold	1	Pamphlet with poem titled Silent Night by Frederic Cavalley	N.D.	Donated by F. L. Cavalley
13	Cavalley, Frederic Leopold	2	Postcard titled <i>Denver's Auditorium</i> with photograph of concert by Madame Schumann-Heink	01/24/1912	Donated by F. L. Cavalley
13	Cavalley, Frederic Leopold	3	Postcard with drawing, by Cavalley, titled <i>Denver August 12-15, 1913</i>	N.D.	Donated by Samuel Stark, Pebble Beach, CA
13	Cavalley, Frederic Leopold	4	Copy of article titled <i>Frederic L. Cavalley, Found! And Refound!</i> By Samuel Stark	02/1981	Published in Garden State Post Card Club 'Hi-Lites'. Donated by Samuel Stark
13	Cavalley, Frederic Leopold	5	Copy of article titled Frederic L. Cavalley, Found!, by Kay Sainsbury	09/1980	Published in Garden State Post Card Club 'Hi-Lites'. Donated by Samuel Stark
13	Cavender, Charles	1		11/1913	
13	Cavender, George A.	1	Biographical information, including his appointment as Postmaster, Denver, CO.	01/1970	Unknown Source
13	Cavender, George A.	2	Newspaper clipping of obituary titled G. Cavender, One-Time City Postmaster	10/03/1992	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
13	Cawlfield, Sterling Price	1	Biographical Data	05/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Cawlfield, Sterling Price	2	Obituary notice titled <i>Pioneer Woman Passed Away</i> . Elizabeth E. Cawlfield was his wife.	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Cazin, Frans Michael Friederick	1	Paper titled Biography of the Cazin Family	03/16/1989	
13	Cazin, Frans Michael Friederick	2	Letter from Dr. Charles O. Brantigan to Tom Noel, sending him the biographical information	03/20/1989	
13	Cazin, Frans Michael Friederick	3	Cazin family tree	N.D.	Unknown Source
13	Cech, Thomas R.	1	Article titled CU Officials Ecstatic Over Nobel Prize Win	09/12/1989	Published in News- University of Colorado at Boulder
13	Cech, Thomas R.	2	Newspaper clipping titled CU Chemist Wins Nobel	10/13/1989	Published in the Rocky Mountain News
13	Cech, Thomas R.	3	Thomas Cech speaking on <i>RNA Catalysis and the Origin of Life</i> . Presented at the 77th CU Lecture on Research	11/06/1989	
13	Ceriani, Ernest Guy (M.D.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Country Doctor - His Endless work Has Its Own Rewards	09/20/1948	Published in Life Magazine
13	Cervi, Eugene	1	Biographical sketch title <i>Biography of Eugene Cervi, Candidate for the U.S.</i> Senate on the Democratic Ticket	07/26/1948	Unknown Source
13	Cervi, Eugene	2	Newspaper clipping titled Cervi Battled Scandal, Attacked Wrongdoers	05/06/1981	Published in The Denver Downtowner
13	Cervi, Eugene	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Gene Amole's Corner - Gene Cervi Wasn't A</i> Replaceable Part	08/04/1983	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
13	Chacón, Eusebio	1	Biographical Data	07/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Chacón, Eusebio	2	Letter from Dennis Chavez to Thomas Dawson with information on Chacón	03/09/1922	
13	Chacón, Eusebio	1	Genealogical Information on the Chacón family	04/10/2004	Provided by Paul D. Andrews and Nancy L. Humphry
13	Chain, James Albert & Helen		Birth Certificate for Helen Henderson	07/31/1949	
13	Chain, James Albert		Memorial Service for Mr. & Mrs. J. A. Chain who were lost at sea when the Bokhara sank off the coast of China	11/27/1892	
13	Chain, James Albert		Biographical sketch written by her niece, Mrs. Mary H. Bancroft, daughter of Mrs. Howland	11/25/1922	
13	Chain, James Albert		Brief biographical sketch written by Ida Henderson Lundbeck, Helen's sister	11/06/1967	
13	Chain, James Albert		Series of newspaper clippings detailing the sinking of the Bokhara and the death's of the Chains.	10/19/1892	Numerous sources
13	Chain, James Albert		Catalogue of books for sale by The Chain & Hardy Book, Stationery and Art Co.	1893	Vol. No. 1
13	Chain, James Albert		Biographical Data for Ida Henderson Lundbeck	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
13	Chain, James Albert		Biographical and genealogical information for Ida Henderson Lundbeck's application to the D.A.R.	N.D.	
13	Chamberlain, Hannah	1	Love letter to Hannah Chamberlain	05/15/1891	Donated by Mrs. Arleen Cameron, Denver, CO. 09/01/1937
13	Chamberlain, Hannah	2	Letter to Hannah Chamberlain	N.D.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
13	Chamberlain, Hannah	3	Partial and not-well preserved notes	N.D.	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
13	Chamberlain, Humphrey Barer	1	Incomplete article that mentions Chamberlain	02/22/1890	Published in Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper
13	Chamberlain, William Gunnison	1	Letter from Beth Chamberlain Chery to Colorado Historical Society regarding book about Chamberlain	02/17/1976	Book about Chamberlain is titled Colorado Under Glass
13	Chamberlain, William Gunnison	2	Letter from Beth Chamberlain Chery to Colorado Historical Society regarding Chamberlain lineage for D.A.R.	10/15/1971	Attachment includes family trees and other authentication material
13	Chamberlain, William Gunnison	3	Letter from Beth Chamberlain Chery to Colorado Historical Society regarding Chamberlain lineage for D.A.R.	11'02/1971	
14	Chambers, Robert L.	1	Obituary notice titled R. L. Chambers Dies at Home	01/24/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegram
14	Chance, Louis	1	Newspaper clipping titled 'Mr. Merchandising' Retires From Woolworth's	04/23/1980	Published in <i>Downtown Denver</i>
14	Chang-Diaz, Franklin (Ph.D.)	1	News release titled First Hispanic U. S. Astronaut Honored	03/06/1993	Released by the Colorado Society of Hispanic Professional Engineers and Scientists
14	Chapman, Arthur	1	Letter from Chapman to Mr. Dawson regarding western historical events	03/13/1922	,
14	Chapman, Arthur	2	Poem titled <i>Out Where the West Begins</i> by Arthur Chapman	04/1917	Donated by Edward W. Milligan
14	Chapman, Caroline	1	Handwritten letter, with a copy and negative, from Chapman written from The Prairies	01/10/1947	
14	Chapman, John	1	Letter to <i>The Denver Post</i> from <i>The Chicago Tribune</i> noting Chapman's assignment as Hollywood columnist	05/01/1940	
14	Chapman, Kenneth	1	Newspaper clipping titled Kenneth Chapman Will Lecture Here on Friday	08/23/1936	Unknown Source
14	Chapman, Kenneth	2	Newspaper clipping titled Speaks at Arts Center Tonight	08/28/1936	Unknown Source
14	Chapman, Kenneth	3	Newspaper clipping titled Pueblos Advised to Adapt Culture	08/28/1936	Unknown Source
14	Chapman, Norman S,	1	Biographical Data	11/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Chapman, Norman S,	2	Letter from Chapman to the State Historical Society indicating collecting biographical data was a good idea.	11/29/1943	
14	Chapman, Oscar L.	1	Report for use at Ceremony on the conferring of honorary degree of Doctor of Humanities t Chapman	05/26/1961	Ceremony held at Western State College
14	Chappell, Martha Jane	1	Newspaper article titled My Generation Made America Great	01/26/1942	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
14	Charles, Mrs. Alfred J.	1	Obituary notice	1986	Unknown Source
14	Charles, Robert L. (M.D.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Physician Leaves Estate of \$138,500	12/22/1953	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
14	Chase, Charles Albert	1	Biographical Data	11/12/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Chase, Charles Albert	2	Letter to the State Historical Society regarding the request for Biographical Data	12/10/1943	
14	Chase, Charles Albert	3	Paper by Chase detailing some historical and biographical information	01/04/1944	
14	Chase, Charles Albert	4	Letter to the State Historical Society discussing his notes provided to the Society	01/09/1904	
14	Chase, Charles Albert	5	Letter tot Chase from the State Historical Society agreeing to Chase's requests regarding publication	01/11/1944	
14	Chase, Edward	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
14	Chase, Edward	2	Transcript of interview with Chase by Thomas Dawson titled <i>The Sporting Side of Denver</i>	07/11/1921	Dawson was Historian of the State Historical and Natural History Society of Colorado
14	Chase, Edward	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>DePaul Men Now Work Where Denver Gamblers</i> Once Held Sway	04/17/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
14	Chase, Edward	4	Handwritten note titled Edward Chase - Summary	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Chase, Harriet	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Harriet Chase, 92 Friday, Is Oldest Piano Teacher in U. S.	10/03/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegram
14	Chase, Mary	1	Biographical Sketch.	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
14	Chase, Mary	2	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to Larimer, Boulder, Jackson and Grand Counties	08/01/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	3	Script for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to Lake, Chaffee, Gunnison, Pitkin, Eagle, Summit and Park Counties	08/08/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	4	Script for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to Costilla, Conejos, Rio Grande, Alamosa and Saguache Counties	08/15/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	5	Script Hinsdale, Mineral, La Plata, Archuleta, Dolores, Ouray, San Miguel, Montezuma and San Juan Counties	08/22/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	6	Script for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to the Western Slope Empire	08/29/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies

Зох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
14	Chase, Mary	7	Script for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to the Industrial Empire, Pueblo,	09/05/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
			Fremont and Custer Counties		
14	Chase, Mary	8	Script for Colorado's Hour titled First Semi-Finals	09/12/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	9	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to the Arkansas Valley Empire	09/19/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	10	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to Huerfano and Las Animas Counties	09/24/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	11	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to the Golden Grain Empire	10/01/1937	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	12	numerous counties Script titled Salute to Counties of Clear Creek, Gilpin, Denver, Arapahoe, Jefferson and Adams	10/08/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
4	Chase, Mary	13	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Salute to the Pikes Peak Empirenumerous counties	10/15/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
4	Chase, Mary	14	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Semi-Finals - Salute to the Weld County Empire	10/22/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chase, Mary	15	Script by Chase, for Colorado's Hour titled Semi-Finals - Salute to [titles of previous presentations]	10/29/1938	Script delivered by Wesley Battersea, Master of Ceremonies
14	Chatfield, Isaac	1	Letter from Edwin Crysler to the Colorado Historical Society discussing Isaac Chatfield and his son James.	07/06/1965	Published in Amerindian & Pioneer , Vol. VIII, No, II, Whole No. XXV
14	Chatfield, Isaac	2	Article titled Isaac Willard Chatfield, Colorado Pioneer (Page 13 of publication)	1979	
14	Chavez, Cesar Estrada	1	Newspaper clipping titled Is Chavez Beaten?	09/15/1974	Published in The New York Times
4	Chavez, Cesar Estrada	2	Newspaper clipping titled Chavez and the State of His Union	06/23/1974	Published in The Los Angeles Times
4	Chavez, Cesar Estrada	3	Memorial Service program for Cesar Chavez	04/30/1993	
4	Cheairs, Sallie J.	1	Obituary notice titled Death Takes Mrs. Cheairs Early Today	12/19/1940	Published in The North Eastern Colorado News
4	Cheesman, Walter Scott	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
4	Chenoweth, Isaac	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
4	Chenoweth, John Edgar (U. S. Representative)	1	Biographical Data	06/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Chenoweth, John Edgar (U. S. Representative)	2	Short biographical sketch	N.D.	
4	Chenue, Loren Al	1	Biographical Data	09/14/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
4	Cherrington, Ben Mark	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	2	Correspondence between Cherry and Edgar McMechen regarding the Denver Artists' Club	03/19/1945	
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	3	Exhibition catalogue titled Oil Paintings by E. Richardson Cherry	01/31/1925	Museum of Fine Arts at Houston, TX
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	4	Exhibition catalogue titled Seventh Annual Exhibition of Work by Houston Artists	04/01/1931	Museum of Fine Arts at Houston, TX
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	5	Exhibition Catalogue titled Exhibition of Painting by E. Richardson Cherry	04/20/1931	Galleries of Mr. & Mrs. Parker M. Edwards
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	6	Exhibition Catalogue titled An Exhibition of the Paintings by Mrs. E. Richardson Cherry	N.D.	The University Club, Laredo, TX
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	7	Resolution that E. Richardson Cherry by honored publicly by the Museum of Fine Arts of Houston	04/1931	Published in Bulletin of the Museum of Fine Arts of Houston , Vol. 2, No. 4
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	8	Issue of the Bulletin of the Museum of Fine Arts of Houston, Texas	1948	Vol. 10, No. 3
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	9	Pamphlet titled Art Gallery and Studio	06/1923	Donated by Mr. & Mrs. McMechen 04/16/1951
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	10	Pamphlet titled 57th Annual Exhibition of Western Art	05/14/1951	Issued by The Denver Art Museum. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	11	Pamphlet titled Catalogue of Paintings - European and American Subjects by E. Richardson Cherry	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	12	Pamphlet cover titled Paintings Done in Colorado by E. Richardson Cherry	02/16/1918	Exhibited at the home of Mr. & Mrs. William E. Hutton, Denver, CO. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	13	Pamphlet cover titled Oil Paintings by E. Richardson Cherry	1925	Exhibited at Chappel House, Denver, CO. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
4	Cherry, Emma Richardson	14	Pamphlet titled Prospectus - Denver School of Fine Arts	1893	Issued by the Denver School of Fine Arts. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
	Cherry, Emma Richardson	15	Pamphlet titled The Boulder Fortnightly Club	1893	Program for lectures titled <i>History of Painting</i> . Donated by Mrs. Cherry

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	16	Card titled Denver Art League	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	17	Postcard titled The Denver Art Museum Announces the Following for April at the Public Library	04/1925	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	18	Card announcing the opening of Emma Richardson Cherry's studio	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	19	Page from memorial for Elsie Ward Hering	1923	Attached note by Mrs. Cherry. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	20	Postcard titled Museum of Fine Arts of Houston - April 1952	04/1952	Schedule of exhibitions. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	21	Colonial Studios Business Card announcing list of classes	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	22	Article titled The Denver Art Museum	N.D.	Published in <i>The Art Register</i> . Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	23	Pamphlet titled Museum Workshop	N.D.	Published by <i>Workshop Bulletin</i> , Vol. III, No. 4. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	24	Flyer from the Denver Art Museum	N.D.	Lists Membership Benefits. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	25	Partial Catalogue of Cherry's paintings and background titled La Vielle France		Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	26	Invitation to Mrs. Cherry & Family from The Denver Art League to attend a Thomas Moran exhibition	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	27	Invitation to attend reception honoring Mill Leila Mechling & Mrs. Dillin Brook Cherry	04/01/1931	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	28	Invitation from The Artists' Club and admission ticket for private viewing of the Orson Lowell Collection	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	29	Catalogue titled Exhibition of Paintings by E. Richardson Cherry	N.D.	Exhibition under auspices of the San Antonio Art League. Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	30	Note from Cherry to Mr. McMechen	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	31	Invitation from The Artists' Club for its Fourth Annual Exhibition	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	32	Note to Mrs. Cherry from P. Powers	06/02/1891	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	33	Note with history of the house noted on the card	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Cherry, Emma Richardson	34	Numerous newspaper clippings about art and Cherry's career.\	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Cherry
14	Chilson, Olin Hatfield	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Chilson, Olin Hatfield	2	Biographical Data	03/07/1969	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Chilson, Olin Hatfield	3	Biographical Sketch of one-time Director of the State Historical Society of	N.D.	Unknown Source
4.4			Colorado	NB	
14	Chin, Lin Sou	1	Biographical Sketch.	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
14	Chin, Lin Sou	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Prodigious Racket - Chinatown is Carpeted With Wricks of Fire Crackers</i>	03/28/1894	Published in <i>The Denver News</i>
14	Chin, Lin Sou	3	Newspaper article and typed copy of obituary notice titled White Chinaman	08/13/1894	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
14	Chin, Lin Sou	4	Clipping titled Willie Chin, Mayor of Denver's Chinatown for Years, is Dead	10/15/1939	Published in The Denver Post
14	Chin, Lin Sou	5	Clipping titled Chinese in the Mining Districts	07/31/1968	Published in East West
14	Chin, Lin Sou	6	Program titled The Presentation of Stained Glass Windows to the Citizens of Colorado - Chin Lin Sou	02/18/1977	Includes item published in <i>The Denver Post</i> on 02/19/1977
14	Chin, Lin Sou	7	Newspaper clipping titled The Chinese Connection	10/22/1996	Published in The Denver Post
14	Chin, Lin Sou	8	Genealogical chart of thee Lin Sou Chin family	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Chin, Lin Sou	9	Master thesis titled <i>The Chinese in Colorado</i> , 1869-1911	08/1964	Presented to the University of Denver by Gerald E. Rudolph
14	Chin, Lin Sou	10	Biography of William (Willie) Chin, son of Lin Sou Chin	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Chin, Lin Sou	11	Copy of item from <i>Historical Central City</i> , by Caroline Bancroft, about a fire in Dostal Alley in Central City, CO	N.D.	
14	Chipeta (wife of Ouray)	1	Notes of interview collected by C.W.A. workers for the Colorado Historical Society	1933	Pamphlet 356, Doc. 1-73
14	Chisholm, Theodore Aeneas Frank	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	1	Biographical Sketch	02/10/1991	From Halaas Biography Files
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	2	Paper titled A Bibliography of Source Material on John M. Chivington	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	3	Paper titled A Bibliography of Source Material on The Sand Creek Massacre	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	4	Photocopy of letter from S. E. Browne, U. S. Attorney to Major-General Curtis on Chivington misdeeds.	10/03/1864	Incident occurred in the South Park area of Colorado. Donated by Fletcher McB (?)

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	5	Copy of letter to T. Dawson of the Colorado Historical Society with his defense	05/24/1863	
			of his actions at Sand Creek		
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	6	Copy of article titled Chivington Coming - The Hero of Sand Creek to be in	05/30/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
			Denver During July		
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	7	Affidavit of Frank Wynkoop saying Chivington told him Wynkoop's father was	12/1953	
			right in condemning massacre		
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	8	Program for Civil War Centennial at Glorieta, New Mexico	03/25/1962	Shows Chivington's March at the Battle of Glorieta in March, 1962
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	9	Article titled War on the Plains by Reginald S, Craig	01/1962	Published in <i>Tradition</i>
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	10	Article titled The Tragic Trustee	N.D.	Published in The University of Denver Magazine
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	11	Copy of article titled Colonel Chivington's Saddle	02/05/1863	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	12	Newspaper clipping titled He Kept The Faith	10/08/1894	Unknown Source
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	13	Clipping titled Descendant of Chief and Irish Solon Join Forces to Prevent Naming Street for Chivington	01/22/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegram
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	14	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Friend of Chivington Defends Record of Civil War</i> Fighter	01/2/1941	Published in The Denver Post
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	15	Long Serialized article titled <i>The Pet Lambs - Col. Chivington Tells About the</i>	04/1890	Published in The Denver Republican
	, ,		Exploits of Colorado's Soldiers		
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	16	Newspaper clippings titled Letters From the People about Chivington	03/01/1956	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	17	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Colonel Was No Butcher</i> by his granddaughter, Winifred Ottaway Chlanda	03/07/1956	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	18	Newspaper clipping titled Was Chivington Hero or Villain? by Pasquale Marranzino	03/27/1956	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	19	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Not With a Wolf's Bar</i> k by Dorothy Gardner	04/01/1956	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	20	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Chivington's Raid - A Black Day in Colorado</i> by	01/20/1957	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	Gintington, Goint Minten (Goin)	-	Robert L. Perkin	0 1/20/ 100/	abilition in the field in the f
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	21	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Chivingtons</i> by John T. Dormois	06/28/1957	Published in <i>The Masonic News-Digest</i> , Kansas City, Kansas
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	22	Book Review titled The Sand Creek Massacre in Classic Fiction Form	03/17/19 <i>63</i>	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
14	Chivington, John Milton (Col.)	23	Newspaper clipping titled Col. Chivington Cut Fine Military Figure	12/05/1965	Published in <i>The Pueblo Star-Journal</i>
14	Christensen, Fred T.	1	Biographical Data	06/06/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Christensen, N. A.	1	Biographical Data	07/25/1948	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
14	Christo	1	Preliminary Report titled Feasibility Study for the Mastaba	10/29/1973	,
14	Christo	2	Pamphlet titled <i>Christo - Collages and Drawings</i> at the Hatton Gallery, Newcastle Upon Tyne, England		
14	Christoffers, Henriette Lydia	1	Obituary Notice	09/1960	Unknown Source
14	Christoffers, Herman W.	1	Obituary Notices	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Christoffers, Herman W.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Herman W. Christoffers Leaves \$20,000 Estate	N.D.	Unknown Source
14	Christy, Charley	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled An Old Time Scout	10/01/1899	Published in <i>The Kansas City Journal</i>
14	Christy, Robert Lee	1	Biographical Data	08/28/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Chucovich, Vaso	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
15	Church, Bertha Zenia	1	Obituary notice titled Mrs. Bertha Church Dies Here Saturday After Brief Illness		Published in <i>The Yuma Pioneer</i>
15	Churchill, Caroline Nichols	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
15	Clark, Benton	1	Clipping titled Benton Clark, Pony Express Artist	1960	Published by <i>St. Joseph Museum in Museum Graphic</i> , Vol. XII, No. 4
15	Clark, Calvin Perry	1	Preface to a diary written by Calvin Clark and his Father, Josiah Clark	N.D.	Donated by Emma L. Albee-Marshall, Calvin Clark's Niece
15	Clark, Charles Henry	1	Life Insurance Policy on Charles Clark for \$2,000.	10/10/1847	Issued by Union Mutual Life Insurance Co., Portland, Maine
15	Clark, Charles Henry	2	Receipt for insurance premiums paid by Charles Clark	07/15/1888	, and the second
15	Clark, Charles Henry	3	Receipt for insurance premiums paid by Charles Clark	01/15/1891	
15	Clark, Charles Henry	4	Bond and contract issued by the Bickel Brothers to Alice Clark for property in Salida, CO	10/24/1885	
15	Clark, Earl E.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Clark, Elizabeth Caldwell	1	Obituary notice titled Mrs. J. W. Clark, 77, Passes Away Here; Active in Church		Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegram
15	Clark, Ella Sullivan	1	Obituary notice titled Ella S. Clark Dies; Ex-Society Editor	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Clark, Elroy Newton	1	Biographical Sketch	09/04/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Clark, Ethel Agnes	1	Memorial program and obituary notices	12/03/1967	Troth one one rhotorical ricoodiation, indianapolis, maiana
	Clark, John M.	1	Paper titled John M. Clark, Biography 1863-1918	07/12/1961	Prepared by E. L. Mosley, Denver Water Department
	Clark, Paul Maltby	1	Biographical Sketch	11/13/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Clark, Robert C.	1	Genealogical data worksheet	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Clark, Samuel A.	1	Obituary notice	08/16/1956	Published in <i>The Citizen</i> , Florence Colorado
	Clark, William Henry	1		03/1922	
	, , , , ,		History Society of Colorado		
15	Clark, Winfred Newcomb	1	Biographical Sketch	03/26/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Clarke, M. Gordan, Jr.	1	Obituary Notice	03/17/1968	Published in <i>The Okmulgee Time</i> s, Oklahoma
	Clarke, Marian Williams	1	Obituary Notice	1953	Unknown Source
15	Claspill, Clarence Henry	1	Memorial program and obituary notice	11/25/1959	Unknown Source
15	Claspill, Mae C.	1	Obituary Notice	10/1956	Unknown Source
15	Clay, Augusta L.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Clay, Henry	1	Envelope with notation 'An A. L. S. from Henry Clay to Francis Mahan, 1844'.	1844	Donated by B. F. James on 07/01/1897
			Also Clay autograph from 1802		
15	Clayton, George Washington	1	Marriage Certificate for G. Washington Clayton and Letitia E. Myers	09/12/1860	
	Clayton, George Washington	2	Invitation to Mr. and Mrs. Clayton from Gov. Gilpin for an evening at the	09/27/1861	
			Broadwell House		
15	Clayton, George Washington	3	Funeral Notice for Letitia E. Clayton	1899	
15	Clayton, George Washington	4	Numerous newspaper clipping about Clayton and the Clayton School for	1890-1926	Numerous sources
			Orphan Boys		
15	Clayton, George Washington	5	Numerous clippings reporting the financial status of the George W. Clayton	1910-1913	Unknown Source
			Trust Fund		
15	Clayton, George Washington	6	Handwritten list of George W. Clayton's brothers	N.D.	Unknown Source
15	Cleave, John T.	1	Biographical sketch titled The Cleaves of Estes Park	1963	Prepared as English III assignment at Estes Park High School
15	Cleere, Roy Leon (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
15	Cleere, Roy Leon (M.D.)	2	Clipping titled Dr. R. L. Cleere Ending Illustrious 38-Year Career	09/1973	Unknown Source
15	Clelland, James	1	Letter to Dr. LeRoy Hafen from Yale University regarding a Clelland photograph	04/18/1941	
15	Clement, Robert Frederick	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
15	Clements, Genevieve P.	1	Biographical Data	07/31/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Clements, Genevieve P.	2	Obituary notice titled S. R. Clements Funeral Services Held Friday	05/15/1941	Published in The Wiggins Courier
	,		(Genevieve's husband)		
15	Cleveland, Newcomb	1		01/15/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Clibon, Crockett	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
15	Cline, Foster Winfield	1	Biographical Data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Cline, Foster Winfield	2	Paper titled Thumbnail History Sketch of Foster Clinewritten by Foster Cline	02/01/1968	
15	Cline, Thomas	1	Newspaper clipping titled Hardship Way of Life in '60s for Freighter	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Clinton, William Jefferson (U. S.	1	Campaign Memorabilia from Karen Hardy-Hunt	1992	
	President)	l'	Jampagn memoraania nem naren naray naria	1.552	
	Clinton, William Jefferson (U. S.	2	Invitation to Karen Hardy-Hunt to attend the President's Inauguration	01/20/1993	
	President)	Ī	The state of the s	1 5, 1000	
	Clow, David	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
	Clow, David	2	Clow Family history prepared by David L. Clow	1976	
	Clow, Jean B. (M. D.)	1	Obituary notice titled 'I Will Lay Me Down in Peace'	07/22/1963	Unknown Source
	Coates, Florence Wilder	1	Obituary notice titled <i>Prominent Teach Dies at 89</i>	09/1960	
	Cobb, Clarence	1	Biographical Sketch	01/08/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
	Cobb, Clarence	2	Biographical sketch titled Richard Green Buckingham, M. D. by Clarence Cobb		,
15	Cobb, Clarence	3	Correspondence between Cobb and the Colorado Medical Society about	03/20/1962	
			Buckingham's biography		
15	Cobb, Clarence	4	Letter to Caroline Bancroft from Cobb discussing Dr. Buckingham	06/04/1959	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
15	Cobb, Clarence	5	Pamphlet titled Address of Welcome to the National Convention of Local Fire	08/16/1905	
		ľ	Insurance Agents by C. D. Cobb		
15	Cobb, Clarence	6	Newspaper article under <i>Ideas and Comment</i> column on Cobb's 90th birthday	06/17/1961	Published in The Rocky Mountain Herald
			, ,,,,		
15	Cobb, Clarence	7	Magazine clipping titled Cobb & Stebbins, Denver Firm, Dates from 1864	12/12/1941	Published in The Eastern Underwriter
15	Cobb, Clarence	8	Clipping congratulating Cobb on his 50th anniversary in the Insurance Business	10/1941	Published in The Calico
15	Coberly, Pearl S.	1	Memorial program and obituary notice	05/31/1957	
15	Coberly, Pearl S.	2	Tributes from Carroll Coberly	05/28/1957	
15	Coburn, Hattie Audrey	1	Reminiscence titled Rattlesnake Hunt by Hattie Coburn	11/06/1996	
15	Cochise	1	Copy of article titled The Great Apache Chief Interviewed	12/24/1872	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
15	Cochran, Alexander	1	Biographical Data	08/05/1961	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Cochran, William H.	1	Transcript of interview of Cochran by L. R. Hafen at Del Norte, CO	09/1924	
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	1	Letters to Miss Quantrille McClung	1936-1939	Donated by Miss Quantrille McClung
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	2	Reprint of article by Cockerell titled A Visit With Grey Owl	03/1936	Published in Natural History, Vol. XXXVII, No. 3
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	3	Reprint of article by Cockerell titled The Wild Bees	12/1934	Published in Natural History, Vol. XXXIV, No. 8
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	4	Reprint of article by Cockerell titled Collecting Bees in the Belgian Congo	1932	Published in Natural History , Vol. XXII, No. 4
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	5	Pamphlet titled A Remedy for the Depression by Cockerell	06/15/1932	Printed by Letchworth Printers Ltd.
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	6	Reprint of article by Cockerell titled Education and Human Nature	02/04/1933	Published in School and Society, Vol. 37, No. 945
15	Cockerell, T. D. A. (Ph.D.)	7	Reprint of article by Cockerell titled The Life of the People	06/1936	Published in The Scientific Monthly, Vol. XLII
15	Cockrill, Benjamin David	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	1	The Associated Press biographical matter for William Cody for use IN EVENT	09/7/1914	From the Associated Press
			OF HIS DEATH		
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	2	Vital Statistics of William Cody	N.D.	Unknown Source
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	3	Newspaper clipping titled Buffalo Bill's Last Raid on the Sioux	08/25/1957	Unknown Source
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	4	Newspaper clipping titled Buffalo Bill Birthday Commands Double-Barreled Old	02/22/1991	Published in
			West Salute		
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	5	Pamphlet titled America's Pioneer Memorial - The Tribute of a Nation to the	1917	Published by America's Pioneer Memorial Committee
			Pioneers of America		
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	6	Copy of speech titled The Great Pioneer Memorial - An Address That Every	12/16/1917	Donated by Eugene Parsons on 12/14/1921
			Citizen Should Read		
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	7	Postcard with memorial of Pahaska's families	06/17/1934	
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	8	Newspaper clipping titled Buffalo Bill's Life Never Dull	04/09/1986	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	9	Newspaper clipping titled The Buffalo on Cedar Mountain	11/12/1978	Published in the Empire Magazine of The Denver Post
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	10	Clipping with photos of Lookout Mountain	05/1923	Published in Municipal Facts
15	2,	11	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
15		12	Newspaper clipping titled Museum's Buffalo Bill Painting	02/17/1980	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
15	2,	13	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The House Where William Cody Died</i>	01/08/1967	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
15	2,	14	Copy of article titled W. F. Cody Talks on Early Days in the West	06/19/1901	Published in <i>Illustrated Weekly</i> , Vol. IX, No. 39
15		15	Newspaper clipping titled Rare Photo of Buffalo Bill	07/26/1946 06/26/1927	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
15		16	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Cody Memorial Dedication Is Set For Fourth</i> Copy of Cody facts from <i>The Denver Post</i> collection	N.D.	Published in <i>The Tribune Herald</i> , Casper, WY Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
15		17	Fact sheet titled William Frederick Cody - 'Buffalo Bill'	N.D.	
15 15		18 19	Letter to Colorado History Museum from the Circus World Museum regarding	06/17/1974	Unknown Source Circus World Museum is located in Baraboo, Wisconsin
13	Ouy, William Flederick (Dullaio Bill)	13	Cody	00/17/1874	Oncus World Widseum is located in Daraboo, Wisconsin
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	20	Copy of article titled Buffalo Bill's Place in Old West History is Rock Solid, Just	10/1994	Published in Wild West
13	Dody, William Flederick (Dullaid Bill)	20	Like his Colorado Burial Site	10/1334	I UDIISIIGU III VVIIU VVESL
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	21	Copy of article titled Buffalo Bill - A Turn-Of-The-Century Divorce Scandal	09/1995	Published in Adventure West
	Joody, William Frederick (Dullato Dill)	[-	Toopy of actions titled burnato bill - A Turn-Or-The-Deficitly bivorce Scalldal	00/1000	I udilotica iti Auventure vvest
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	22	Copy of photograph of U. S. Civil War Campaign Medals, one of which was	N.D.	Unknown Source
1'5	Joseph William Frederick (Bullalo Bill)	[awarded to Cody		Cindiomi Godioo
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	23	Colorado Senate Joint Resolution urging the Postmaster General to issue a	02/26/1986	Attached note from the U. S. Post Office honoring Colonel Buffalo Bill Cody on O6/06/1988
'	Joseph William Frederick (Dullalo Dill)	[commemorative stamp for Cody	52/20/1000	Talket is a field from the S. S. 1 set Shipe fielding Soloner Building Bill Gody off Solon 1900
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	24	Obituary notice titled Buffalo Bill's Granddaughter	05/27/1987	Published in The Denver Post
	1000 j	<u>ı- · </u>	100.00 mod Danaio Dino Grandadynio	03,2., 1001	n denoted in the perior root

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
15	Cody, William Frederick (Buffalo Bill)	25	Poster titled Second Annual Buffalo Bill's Birthday Celebration	02/11/1981	Issued by The Buckhorn Exchange
15		26	Tourist pamphlet titled Buffalo Bill Memorial Museum and Grave	N.D.	Issued by the Denver Parks & Recreation Department
15	Coe, Tex	1	Newspaper clipping titled Tales of the Old West - Scraps of History	08/28/1941	Published in <i>The Steamboat Pilot</i>
15	Coffe, James W.	1	Honorable Discharge certificate issued after service in Cuba and the	10/23/1902	Issued by the U. S. Army
	,		Philippines Islands		
15	Coffe, James W.	2	Certificate of promotion from Private to Corporal	10/18/1905	Issued by the U. S. Army
15	Coffe, James W.	3	Honorable Discharge certificate issued at Fort Logan, CO	10/26/1905	Issued by the U. S. Army
15	Coffin, Claude C.	1	Biographical Data	06/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Coggshall, Lewis Clark	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	1	Information regarding the Al Cohen Construction Company	N.D.	Unknown Source
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	2	Certificate of Advancement at Pueblo High School	06/10/1893	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	3	Notice stating that Cohen passed satisfactory examination at Bellevue Hospital	05/16/1899	
			and would receive M. D. Degree		
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	4	Haskell's Letter of Resignation & company response as physician to the	12/01/1905	
			Portland Gold Mining Co. at Victor, CO		
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	5	Invitation to Haskell's 75th Birthday	1950	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	6	Business card issued by Children's Hospital certifying that Cohen is a member	1952	
			of the Associate Staff		
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	7	Business card issued by Mercy Hospital certifying that Cohen is an approved		
			as a Consultant Staff Physician		
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	8	Program for Symposium on Tuberculosis in Infancy and Childhood	11/09/1955	Issued by the National Jewish Hospital at Denver
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	9	Correspondence from Lowell Thomas reminiscing about Victor, CO	12/06/1955	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	10	Newspaper clipping about Cohen in column titled Side Street	01/15/1956	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	11	Correspondence from Lowell Thomas discussing golf and Victor, CO	06/03/1956	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	12	Newspaper with article (on last page) titled Dr. Haskell Cohen, Builder of First	08/24/1956	Published in The Cripple Creek Gold Rush
			District Hospital, Visits		
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	13	Photo of Cohen golfing and newspaper clipping titled Golf Notes	1957	Unknown Source
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	14	Newspaper clipping titled Cohen Wows Luncheon Clubbers	03/07/1957	Article is about Andrew Howard Cohen
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	15	Newspaper clipping titled Birthday Surprise - TV's ' Your Life' Due in Denver	10/12/1958	Published in The Denver Post
4-	0.1 11 1 1111 (14.5)	40			
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	16	Document cover sheet titled This Is Your Life - Dr. Haskell Cohen with		
4.5	Oslasa Hashall Misa (M.D.)	47	attached notes	04/04/4000	
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	17	Correspondence from Lowell Thomas discussing golf Newspaper clipping titled <i>Dr. Haskell M. Cohen, Medical Pioneer, Dies</i>	04/24/1962 8/24/1964	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	18 19			Published in The Hocky Mountain News
15 15	Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.) Cohen, Haskell Mier (M.D.)	20	Copy of Eulogy read at Haskell's funeral Empty envelope with notation High School Diploma and Bellevue Graduation	08/25/1964 N.D.	
15	Corieri, naskeli iviler (ivi.b.)	20	' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' ' '	IN.D.	
15	Colasanti, James	1	Certificate Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Coldren, Burt	1	Biographical Data	11/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Coldren, Fred G.	1	Biographical Data	04/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
15	Cole, Everett	1	Biographical Data	03/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cole, James M.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
16	Cole, Mary H.	1	Obituary Notice	10/27/1960	Unknown Source
16	Coleman, Mary F.	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Coley, John	1	Copy of article titled <i>The Discovery of Silver in Colorado</i>	04/1908	Published in <i>Sons of Colorado</i> , Vol. 2, No. 11
16	Colfax, Schuyler (U. S. Vice President)	1			. administrating control of contradict from Egittor 11
. •	2 3. 4. 5. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.		F	1	
16	Colfax, Schuyler (U. S. Vice President)	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Diary of Mrs. Daniel Witter Tells of Schuyler Colfax's</i>	01/28/1923	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
-	(3. 5. 1.65 . 1.66 . 1.6		Visit to Denver		
16	Colfax, Schuyler (U. S. Vice President)	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Out West</i>	01/30/1983	Published in The Denver Post
	, , , , (= 1 1121 1121 1121 1121 1121 1121 112		1 1 - Fr 9		
16	Collbran, Augusta Coors	1	Obituary Notices	02/1963	Unknown Source
16	Collbran, Herbert E.	1	Obituary Notices	09/13/1963	Unknown Source
	Collett, Robert W. (M.D.)	t	Christmas letter	1962	Prepared by the Collett Family

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
16	Collier, D. C.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
16	Collier, Joseph	1	Biographical notes about the Central City photographer	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Collier, Robert	1	Paper titled <i>Prayer by Robert Collier</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Collier, Robert	2	Clipping of article titled <i>The Early Years</i> , by Robert Collier, with photographs by		Published in the <i>Empire Magazine of The Denver Post</i>
			Joseph Collier		
16	Collier, Robert	3	Reminiscence titled Memories of My Life, by Robert Collier	N.D.	Handwritten rough draft also included
16	Collier, Robert	4	Newspaper clipping titled Wedding Gown Still Fits 92-Year-Od Woman, an	N.D.	Unknown Source
			article about Mrs. Collier		
16	Collins, Charles E.	1	Notes in response to Colorado History Museum request for biographical data	11/24/1943	
16	Collins, Charles E.	2	Obituary notice titled C. E. Collins, G. O. P. State Senator, Dies	03/26/1944	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
16	Collins, Clem Wetzell	1	Biographical Data	05/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Collins, E. H. (Mrs.)	1	Copy of article titled Mrs. E. H. Collins - Pioneer Painter	02/13/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Great Divide</i>
16	Collins, Edward Welles (M.D.)	1	Obituary notice titled Denver Physician Edward W. Collins is Dead at 86	06/16/2964	
16	Collins, Hubert E	1	Booklet titled <i>Professional Work of Hubert E. Collins, Consulting Engineer, Utica, N.Y.</i> 1891-1922	N.D.	Published by Citizen Publishing Co., Ilion, NY
16	Collins, Hubert E	2	Newspaper clipping titled Frontiersmen of Early Days Were Odd Mixture of	02/25/1923	Article written by Hubert Collins
			Bad Men, Quakers, Scoutsetc.		
16	Collins, Hubert E	3	Paper titled The Story of a Collins, Including The Tree From Which He Sprang, by Dr. M. D. Collins	1901	Dr. Collins was the Father of Ralph and Hubert Collins
16	Collins, Hubert E	4	Manuscript titled <i>One of the Last American Frontiers - Spanish Peaks Country</i> by Hubert Collins	N.D.	Corrections to manuscript by Ralph Collins, Hubert's brother, attached
16	Collins, Hubert E	5	Sheet titled Recollections- Denver 1860; Spanish Peaks 1888-94	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Collins, Hubert E	6	Correspondence between Thomas Dawson and Hubert Collins	1923	Online Course
16	Collins, Judy	1	Magazine clipping titled I've Looked at Life From Both Sides Now	05/02/1969	Published in <i>Life Magazine</i>
16	Collins, Judy	2	Magazine article titled My Denver by Judy Collins	05/1988	Published in VISàVIS
16	Collins, Judy	3	Newspaper clipping titled Judy Collins' Album Blows Colorado A Kiss	12/07/1990	Published in The Denver Post
16	Collins, Judy	4	Newspaper Clipping titled Singer Uses Her Music In Drive To Save Planet	05/05/1991	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
16	Collins, Ralph Kable (M.D.)	1	Obituary notice titled Dr. Ralph Collins, Research Worker, Dies Suddenly	10/04/1940	Published in <i>The Rocky Ford Tribune</i>
16	Collins, William R.	1	Obituary notice titled W. R. Collins, Longest Resident of Uncompanger Valley,	02/14/1941	Published in <i>The Montrose Enterprise</i>
	,		Dies		
16	Collins, William T.	1	Library card noting papers for Collins are in S. C. Military Affairs	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Collisson, George E.	1	Biographical Data	08/18/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Colorow, Chief	1	Transcript of an interview with Chief Colorado titled A Ute Chief Interviewed	12/29/1869	Published in The Weekly Colorado Transcript
16	Colorow, Chief	2	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Colorow</i>	09/03/1887	Published in <i>Harper's Weekly</i>
16	Colorow, Chief	3	Copy of newspaper article titled Colorow's Marauding History	08/13/1887	Published in The Denver Republican
16	Colorow, Chief	4	Reminiscence titled <i>The Dust Bowl</i> by George J. Bancroft	11/06/1936	<u>'</u>
16	Colpitts, Everett Marshall	1	Biographical Data	03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Colter, John	1	Copy of article titled John Colter in Yellowstone Park	03/02/1909	From Document 752 - 60th Congress, 2nd Session, 03/02/1909
16	Colton, Chauncey	1	Brochure titled Farmers and Mechanics Bank, - 100 Years of Banking and Community Service	1969	
16	Colton, Chauncey	2	Brochure titled 'Sister Colton' and 'Sister' Bickerdyke by Martin Litvin	1969	
16	Comings, W. Burton	1	Biographical Data	03/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	1	Marriage Certificate for the wedding of Dr. John Compher and Mrs. H. D. Peugh performed by Rev. Collins	05/30/1858	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	2	Copy of Promissory note to Henrietta Compher , witnessed J. C. Compher	11/12/1861	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	3	Memorial program and obituary for Dr. P. Phelps Collins	09/01/1967	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	4	Genealogical chart of the Macgill family	10/14/1868	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	5	List of the births of Robert Macgill children	N.D.	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	6		11/24/1876	
			CO to Mrs. L. M. Peugh		

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	7	List of descendents of Basil Macgill	N.D.	
16	Compher, John (M.D.)	8	Family history of the Compher family	N.D.	
16	Comstock, Norma L.	1	Biographical Data	12/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Comstock, Norman Henry	1	Biographical Data	12/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Conarty, Walt	1	Obituary notice titled Walt Conarty Dead of Heart Attack	07/25/1940	Published in <i>The Prairies Settler</i>
16	Conde, Edwin Groat	1	Obituary notice titled Edwin G. Conde Dies, One-Time GOP Leader And City	N.D.	Published in <i>The Schenectady Gazette</i> . Donated by Florence Ludick
. •		·	Postmaster		
16	Conger, Samuel Patterson	1	Transcript of interview of Conger titled Sam Conger, Mineral and Mine Finder	10/15/1921	Interviewed by Thomas Dawson f the State Historical and Natural History Society of Colorado
		-	The state of the s		
16	Conklin, Charles Ross	1	Biographical Data	12/07/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Conklin, Mary	1	Obituary notice titled Mrs. Mary Conklin Dies at Her California Home; Left Here		Published in <i>The Montrose Enterprise</i>
. •	,	·	Due to Health 10 Years Ago		
16	Conklin, Percy Leroy	1	Biographical Data	11/20/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cornell, Katherine Loretta	1	Newspaper clipping titled Woman 'Railroader' Marks Fifty Years of Active	03/14/1940	Published in <i>The Peetz Gazette</i>
	Comon, Hamonine Zorona	'	Service	00,11,1010	asiminou in the toole duestio
16	Conrad, John William	1	Obituary Notice	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Constantine, Joseph P.	1	Biographical Data	03/05/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Converse, Frederick	1	Genealogical information on the Converse family.	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Converse, Helen	1	Thank-you note from Helen Converse to the Colorado History Museum for	04/08/2000	
		'	workshop and tour	0 1/00/2000	
16	Converse, Mary Parker (Capt.)	1	Obituary notice titled Capt. Mary Converse Dies in California	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Converse, William E.	1	Interview (?) notes about Converse and historical information	03/19/1935	Notes from James R. Harvey
10	Converse, william E.	'	The two ways about converse and instantial information	00/10/1000	TVOICE HOM Builtes 11. Hulvey
16	Cook, Amanda Mary Fletcher	1	Paper titled Captured by Indians, by Mrs. Cook in an original manuscript	N.D.	From Second Biennial Report of the State Historian of Wyoming for the Period Ending 09/30/1922
16	Cook, Amanda Mary Fletcher	2	Attached paper titled <i>What Became of Little Lizzie Fletcher?</i>	IV.D.	From History of Natrona County, Wyoming 1888-1922, by Alfred James Mokler
16	Cook, David J.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
16	Cook, Jehiel Silas (Capt.)	1	Biographical Data	03/28/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cook, Jim	1	Magazine article titled Jim Cook - On The Frontiers of Fantasy	1964	Published in <i>The Shamroc</i> k by The Shamrock Oil and Gas Corporation
16	Cook, Joseph (Jr.)	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
16	Cook, Shannon	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cook, Marion	1	Biographical sketch titled <i>Marion Cook</i>	02/1962	Compiled and donated by Mrs. Daphne Cook Weston, Cook's niece
16	Cook, Marion	2	Copy of letter from Marion Cook to his Mother	05/10/1883	Donated by Mrs. Daphne Cook Weston, Cook's niece
16	Coolbaugh, Melville Fuller	1	Biographical Data	12/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cooley, Richard Seymour	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Coolidge, Philip T.	1	Paper titled <i>Rocky Mountain Forestry Fifty Years Ago</i> by Philip Coolidge	02/02/1961	Otate Historical Cociety of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cooper, Courtney Ryley	1	Newspaper clipping titled Snubs By U. S. Linked To Death Of Cooper	09/30/1940	Published in The Denver Post
16	Cooper, Courtney Ryley	2	Newspaper clipping titled Cooper Death Motive Puzzle	09/30/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Post
16	Cooper, Courtney Ryley	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>C. Ryley Cooper, Writer, Is Found Hanged in Hotel</i>	09/29/1940	Published in The Denver Post
. 0	Cooper, Courting Figures	ľ	Tronspages suppling and of rightly cooper, writer, is a called in rioler	00/20/10 ⁻ T0	donoriod in The Deliver Foot
16	Cooper, Courtney Ryley	4	Newspaper clipping titled C. Ryley Cooper Hangs Himself	10/07/1940	Published in <i>The Carbonate Chronicle</i>
16	Cooper, Courtney Ryley	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Suicide Motive Being Sought</i>	N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
16	Cooper, Genevieve Furey	1	Obituary notice titled <i>Genevieve Cooper Dies in Pa. at 71</i>	05/04/1972	Published in <i>The Deriver Post</i>
16	Cooper, Genevieve Furey	2	Memorial Program	05/04/1972	T ABRIGION III THE BOTTOT FOOL
16	Cooper, James Lyons	1	Biographical Data	07/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
16	Cooper, Job Adams (Gov.)	1	Biographical Sketch titled Hon. Job Adams Cooper	N.D.	Unknown Source
16	Cooper, Job Adams (Gov.)	2	Biographical sketch titled Hon. Job A. Cooper - Sixth Governor of Colorado	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	Cooper, oob Adams (dov.)	-	Biographical state in the right out A. Couper - Cixin acremic of colorado	··.D.	Onicioni Oddioc
16	Cooper, Job Adams (Gov.)	1	Colorado State Senate Resolution honoring Gov. Cooper after his death	N.D.	
17	Coors, Adolph Sr. Family	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
17	Coors, Adolph Sr. Family	2	Article titled Citizen Coors - An Unauthorized Lock at Colorado's First Family	08/20000	Published in 5280
17	Cools, Adolphi of Fairling	-	PATRION REGION OF THE OFFICE AND OFFICE AND OFFICE PARTIES	00/2000	I udilottou iti 0200
17	Coors, Adolph Sr. Family	2	Newspaper article titled Blame Beer Wars on the Broncos	10/01/1989	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
17	Coors, Grover	J	Obituary notice titled <i>Grover Coors, Beer Firm Official, Dies in California</i>	1958	Unknown Source

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
17	Coors, Herman Fredeorick	1	Obituary notice titled Herman F. Coors, Son of Founder of Coors Co., Dies	01/16/1967	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
17	Coors, Joseph	1	Biographical Sketch	1974	
17	Coors, Joseph	2	Newspaper clipping titled Colorado's Golden Family	10/01/1981	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
17	Coors, Peter	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Deal Seen as Just the Beginning</i>	10/01/1989	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	Coors, William K.	1	Articles from Washington Post about Labor Boycott at Coors	10/03/1983	Downloaded via Lexus Nexus
	Coors, William K.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Coors Calls Blacks 'Intellectual' Inferiors	02/23/1984	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Coors, William K.	3	Statement by William K. Coors on speech given at seminar by the Minority	02/24/1984	
		ľ	Business Development Center	0=/= :/ :00 :	
17	Coors, William K.	4	Typed notes of interview with Coors about statement on Blacks	N.D.	
17	Coors, William K.	5	Wire releases about Coors' speech	02/24/1984	Issued by The United Press and The Denver Post
17	Coors, William K.	6	Wire release about Coors' speech	02/24/1984	Issued by The Associated Press
17	Coors, William K.	7	Newspaper clipping titled Coors Saw Need For Recyclable Can In '53	01/05/1992	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
17	Coors, William K.	8	Pamphlet titled William K. Coors 1992 Citizen of the West	1/6/1993	Tablehou III The Floory Mountain Horre
17	Coors, William K.	9	Steno Notebook with numerous entries	N.D.	Unknown Source
17	Copeland, Jesse Milton	1	Copy of a document titled <i>Diary of Jesse M. Copeland, Georgetown, Colorado</i>	1876	Original in the possession of Miss Genevieve Nowlin, Kansas City, MO
	•	'	for the Year 1876		
	Corbett, David Carpenter	1	Biographical Data	10/18/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Corbett, Ethel	1	Manuscript titled <i>Homestead Life on the Plains as One Family Knew It</i> by Ethel Corbett	N.D.	
17	Corbett, Ethel	1		N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
17	Corbut, William S.	1	Obituary titled Wm. S. Corbut Dies Suddenly of Heart Attack	03/21/1941	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
17	Cordova, Robert Gilbert	1	Manuscript titled It Never Snows in Colorado - My Life in a Denver Orphanage by Robert "Gill" Cordova	N.D.	T dation of the Mentione Enterprise
17	Corlett, Charles Rupert	1		12/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Cornforth, Alfred G. Cornforth	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
17	Cornforth, Thomas T.	1	Transcript titled <i>Interview with Thomas T. Cornforth</i> by Albert B. Sanford	05/20/1924	- union with the contract of t
17	Cornwall, J. A.	1	Copies of obituaries for Sarah H. Cornwall (05/25/1905) and J. A. Cornwall (07/08/1907)	1907	Published in The Daily Advertiser (Sarah) and in The Trinidad Chronicle News (J.A.)
17	Cornwall, Milo	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society from Robert Bosworth about Cornwall and cycling in the '90s	N.D.	
17	Coronado, Francisco Vasquez de	1	Official Program of the Coronado Cuarto Centennial in New Mexico	1940	Published in The Coronado Magazine
17	Coronado, Francisco Vasquez de	2	Special edition titled 1540 - Coronado Cuarto Centennial - 1940	06/1940	Published in New Mexico Magazine
17	Coronado, Francisco Vasquez de	3	Program for The Coronado Congress	05/15/1940	
17	Corsant, George Henry	1		02/06/1941	Published in The Hotchkiss Herald
17	Corsberg, Herbert R.	1	Biographical Data	04/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Cort, Daniel T.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
	Cortellini, John C.	1	Biographical Data	04/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Cortez, Dorothy	1	Letter to Mrs. Dorothy Cortez in Sanford, Colorado	12/28/1925	a construction of the cons
	Cory, Jerome Bonaparte (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	03/1963	Published in Library Quarterly - Denver Medical Bulletin
	Cosgriff, Stewart	1	Press release announcing that Cosgriff joined the Denver National Bank as Senior Vice President	05/01/1948	Issued by The Denver National Bank
17	Cosand, George Sanders	1	Biographical Data	11/18/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Cosgriff, J. B. (Mrs.)	1	Newspaper clippings titled Mrs., J. B. Cosgriff	02/16/1941	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	Coryell, Nathan	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Colorado Furnishes First Civil War Enlistment	05/27/1899	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
17	Costigan, Edward P.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
17	Cotton, Fred R.	1	Photocopies of letters to Texas Governor F. R. Lubbock and others	12/11/1956	Donated by Fred Cotton (?)
17	Coughtry, George B.	1	Obituary notice titled Helped To Make Denver Big City	N.D.	Unknown Source
17	Coulter, Anne B.	1	Obituary Notice titled I Will Lay Me Down in Peace	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Coulter, Harlen S.	1	Biographical Data	06/22/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Coulter, William Jesse	1	Biographical Data	04/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
17	Coulter, William Jesse	2	Magazine article titled William Jesse Coulter - General Manager, Climax Molybdenum Company	11/1956	Published in <i>The Explosives Engineer</i> , Vol. 14, No. 11
17	Coulter, William Jesse	3	Article titled Scholarships are Coulter's Hobby	09/1941	Published in Caduceus of Kappa Sigma , Vol. LVII, No. 1
17	Counsil, Oliver Martin	1	Obituary Notice	05/31/1940	Published in The Kim Country Record
17	Counts, John M.	1	Obituary Notice	07/12/1962	Unknown Source
17	Courtney, Dow	1	Biographical Data	11/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Courtney, Margaret Fourt	1	Obituary notice titled Body of Center Woman Taken to Missouri for Burial	04/25/1941	Published in The Center Post Dispatch
17	Coveny, Eleanor B.	1	Letter of Introduction of Mrs. Eleanor B. Coveny to the Denver National Bank	07/09/1917	
17	Coveny, Eleanor B.	2	Statement of Peoples Trust & Savings Bank, Clinton, Iowa	06/20/1917	
17	Cowan, Helen F.	1	Obituary notice titled Death of Helen Cowan Saddens Many Friends	05/18/1940	Published in The Denver Democrat
17	Cowan, L F.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Words Are a Real Science, Author Says!	04/11/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs News
17	Cowens, W. W.	1	Biographical Data	03/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Cowie, A.	1	Telegram of congratulations for marriage	02/16/1905	<u> </u>
17	Coxhead, John Wallace	1	Biographical Data	04/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Coy, N. B. (Prof.)	1	Copy of article titled Coy's Sound Views	10/14/1890	Published in The Denver Republican
17	Coyle, Elise M.	1	Obituary Notice	12/03/1964	Unknown Source
17	Coyle, Frank J.	1	Obituary Notice	04/10/1963	Unknown Source
17	Cozens, Nellie Durkin	1	Biographical Data	05/07/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Cozens, Nellie Durkin	2	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Nellie Cozens is Artist of Month at the Public Library	01/12/1965	Published in The Daily Longmont Times-Call
17	Cozens, Roger William	1	Biographical Data	05/02/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
17	Cozens, William Z	1	Newspaper clipping titled How Sheriff Cozens Maintained The Law	02/04/1900	Unknown Source
17	Cozens, William Z	2	Marriage Certificate of William Z. Cozens and Mary York	12/30/1860	
17	Cozens, William Z	3	Pedigree of the family of "Cozens" who emigrated to North America with William Penn	02/01/1905	
18	Crabtree, David	1	Channel 7 News promotional card for David Crabtree, News Anchor	N.D.	Issued by Channel 7 News
18	Craft, Edgar C.	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society discussing request for biographical data	12/07/1943	
18	Craig, A. Crawford	1	Biographical Sketch	05/16/1942	
18	Craig, Charles	1	Brief biographical notes on the late Charles Craig	N.D.	Published in The American Art Annual
18	Craig, Hugh Harvey	1	Transcript of interview with Mr. Craig titled <i>Biography of Hugh Harvey Craig</i> by E. R. Burkey	03/22/1934	
18	Craig, William	1	Paper titled Recollections of Wm. Craig	03/03/1918	Published in The Lewiston (Idaho) Tribune
18	Crandall, Luke	1	Typed copy of Crandall's diary from 1901	1901	
18	Cranmer, George E.	1	Biographical Data	08/26/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Cranmer, George E.	2	Biographical Sketch	10/02/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
18	Cranmer, George E.	3	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
18	Cranmer, George E.	4	Newspaper clipping about Mrs. George Cranmer titled <i>She is Gentle and Music is Her Chief Interest</i>	03/23/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
18	Cranmer, George E.	5	Paper titled A Few Facts About Red Rocks Theater by George Cranmer	N.D.	
18	Cranmer, George E.	6	Letter to Cranmer from Stephen Hart thanking him for sending History of the Plains Indians in New Mexico	06/13/1969	
18	Cranmer, George E.	7	Letter to Stephen Hart from Cranmor with some historical notes about Denver's water supply	12/17/1968	
18	Cranmer, George E.	8	Letter to Stephen Hart from Cranmor with data on some gifts to Denver	04/04/1969	
18	Cranston, Frederick Pitkin	1	Biographical Data	11/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Crawford, James H. (Col,\.)	1	Handwritten account of interview with Col. Crawford titled <i>Steamboat Springs</i> and its Founder	05/24/1923	
18	Crawford, Marshall S.	1		05/13/1897	Document is in poor condition
18	Creamer, Philip	1	Booklet titled <i>Philip Creamer - The Most Celebrated Gunsmith in all the West</i> by C. Johnson and V. Paul	1993	Published by Obscure Place Publishing, Washington, MO
18	Cree, Alexander	1	Biographical information about Cree in the Clear Creek County area	05/1979	From the Colorado Historical Society, Dorothy Weiser Seale

Pov	Folder Name	Itom	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
Box 18	Cree, James	Item	Genealogical information.	06/14/1979	Information provided by Dorothy Weiser Seale
18	Cree, John	1	Genealogical and biographical information	12/01/1979	Information provided by Dorothy Weiser Seale
18	Cree, Theodore G.	1	Genealogical and biographical information	05/19/1979	Information provided by Dorothy Weiser Seale
18	Creede, Nicholas C.	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>The Creede Suicide</i>	08/25/1897	Published in Illustrated Sentinel
18	Creede, Nicholas C.	1	Biographical Sketch prepared by R. G. Colwell of the Rio Grande National	N.D.	Fubilished in mustrated Sentiner
10	Oreede, Nicrolas C.	!	Forest	N.D.	
18	Creel, George	1	Biographical Sketch including numerous background information	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
18	Creighton, Robert	1	Newspaper clipping titled Colorado Tourist Dies in Honolulu	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Crisp, William Henry (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	12/18/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Crisp, William Henry (M.D.)	2	Biographical Sketch	12/1962	Published in Library Quarterly - Denver Medical Bulletin
18	Critchlow, Arthur Burtis	1	Autobiographical information	12/16/1941	Tubilistied in Library Quarterly - Deriver Medical Dulletin
18	Crites, Robert Sheeks	1	Biographical Data	11/26/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Crocker, Herbert S.	1	Announcement of formation of the Crocker & Ketchum Consulting Engineers	06/09/1909	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
10	Olocker, Herbert O.	'	Announcement of formation of the ofocker & Netcham Consulting Engineers	00/03/1303	
18	Croft, J. C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Tallow Candle Club</i>	06/28/1908	Published in The Pueblo Chieftain
18	Croft, J. C.	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Croft Wins Gray Trophy</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Croft, J. C.	3	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Pueblo Sportsmen's Club Holds Interesting Shoot</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
10	01011, 0. 0.	3	Interesting shoot	N.D.	Officiowit Godice
18	Croft, J. C.	4	Newspaper clipping titled Croft Makes the Company 'Play Ball'	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Croft, J. C.	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Croft Performs Well at Traps</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Crofut, George A.	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Event of a Lifetime	12/26/1900	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
18	Cronin, ?	1	Copy of cases adjudged by the U.S. Supreme Court. October Term about	1903	i ublished in The Hocky Wountain News
110	Oronini, :	'	Cronin vs. Adams (liquor sales)	1900	
18	Crooke, John	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society from Gail Schneider discussing Crooke	02/05/1969	
10	Olooke, John	'	Letter to obligate rustorical society from dail scrinelaer discussing brooke	02/03/1909	
18	Crosby, Leonard G.	1	Biographical Data	04/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Cross, Delia W.	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Delia W. Cross, Colorado-Born, Dies in Denver</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Cross, John A.	1	Biographical Data	10/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Cross, John H.	1	Obituary notice titled Retired Pastor Dies Saturday in East Cañon	05/09/1940	Published in <i>The Cañon City Record</i>
18	Crosty, Ora B.	1	Copies of letters written by Crosty	09/21/1865	Tubilotou iii The Guilot Chy Hosoru
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	1	Trinidad High School Diploma awarded to Dorothy Abbot Crouch	02/06/1927	
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	2	Photos, in the <i>Blue and White</i> , of graduating seniors	1927	
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	3	Letter to Mr. W. L. Crouch from James Riley Crouch	08/21/1920	
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	4	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Off the Beaten Path</i> with article about Edna A.	05/17/1954	Unknown Source
	,		Crouch		
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	5	Newspaper clipping titled Flag at Taos is Completing 99 Years of Continuous	N.D.	Unknown Source
			Flying 'Round the Clock		
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	6	Newspaper clipping titled City's First Mayor Stepped into Chaos	07/07/1985	Published in The Albuquerque Journal
18	Crouch, Dorothy Abbot	7	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Trinidad Baca House To Be State Museum</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Crouse, Raymond L.	1	Invitation to exhibition of paintings by Crouse at Colorado College	12/09/1975	
18	Crow, Arthur Herbert	1	Biographical information titled <i>Arthur Herbert Crow</i> by Laura Ally Ekstrom	N.D.	
18	Cruncleton, Harry T.	1	Biographical Data	11/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Crysler, Walter C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Woman Solves Case of Artful Artisan	09/06/1966	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
18	Cuba, Wanda	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
18	Culbertson, Alexander	1	Letters written by Alexander Culbertson to his daughter Julia and son-in-law	05/15/1867	Also letters written in 1870 and 1876
	<u> </u>		George H. Roverts		
18	Culbertson, S. M.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
18	Cullen, Neil R.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
18	Cummings, Alexander (Gov.)	1	Clipping noting portrait of Gov. Cummings was added to the Museum Division	12/30/1880	Published in The Denver Tribune
			of the State Historical Society		
18	Cummings, Alexander (Gov.)	2	Copy of newspaper clipping with biographical information on Cummings	07/18/1879	Published in <i>The Pubic Ledger</i> , Philadelphia, PA
18	Cummings, Byron (Ph.D.)	1	Biography titled Byron Cummings 1860-1954	10/1954	Published in <i>The Kiva</i> , Vol. 20, No. 1
18	Cummins, Patrick F.	1	Obituary notice titled Pat F. Cummins, Colorful Pioneer, Dies in Durango	01/30/1941	Published in <i>The Denver Catholic Register</i>
	Tourning, ration r.		100.000, House and Fact . Outstand, Colored Fibrical, Dicollin Dutaringo	10 1/00/10 TI	i delicited in the Deliver educate regioner

ox	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
8	Cuniff, Lois	2	Letter and invitation dealing with the United Confederate Veterans Reunion	08/1939	One letter from W. Clark Stuart to Cuniff thanking her for serving as maid of honor at a reunion; one
					invitiation to the reunion.
8	Curfman, George Hardin	1	Biographical Sketch	11/06/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
8	Curie, Marie	1	Article titled The Marie Curie Fellowship	10/1967	Published in The AAUW Journal
8	Curran, Fay	1	Executor's Sale Catalog titled Furniture and Art Objects from the Home of Fay Curran, Deceased	09/15/1958	Donated by Laura Allyn Ekstrom
3	Currigan, Thomas G. (Mayor)	1	Biographical notes	05/16/1963	
}	Currigan, Thomas G. (Mayor)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Currigan Campaigns on Shoestring, Hop e	04/05/1987	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
	Curtis, A. F.	1	Biographical notes from various sources	1870	a district in the resty mountain none
	Curtis, Cyrus Monroe	1	Notes on Cyrus Curtis	N.D.	Donated by Mr. Porter, Kansas City, MO
	Curtis, Cyrus Monroe	2	Autobiography titled Cyrus Monroe Curtis - A Brief Story of My Life	N.D.	Donated by Marshall T. Cary, great, great grandson of Cyrus Curtis
	Curtis, Edward S.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Lives 22 Years With Indians to Get Their Secrets	05/07/1911	Published in <i>The Colorado Springs Gazette</i>
	Curtis, Edward S.	2	Poster for exhibition titled <i>The Splendid Indians of Edward S. Curtis</i> at the Colorado Photographic Arts Center	01/12/1975	
	Curtis, Edward S.	3	Announcement of exhibit of the works of Edward S. Curtis at the Barrister Building, Denver	06/28/1978	
	Curtis, Edward S.	4	Brochures on The Oklahoma Museum of Art, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma	03/05/1978	
	Curtis, Edward S.	5	Newspaper clipping titled Curtis Photos Chronicle Indian Life	03/13/1988	Published in The Denver Post
	Curtis, Emma Ghent	1	Biographical Data	02/16/1993	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Curtis, Natalie	1	Book review by Natalie Curtis titled The Indians' Book	N.D.	Published in Harper's
	Curtis, Olga	1	Typed item about Olga Curtis	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Curtis, Samuel (Col.)	1	Genealogical information with extensive references	N.D.	
	Curtis, Walter W.	1	Obituary notice titled W. W. Curtis, Coal Mine Owner in Colorado Springs for Years, is Dead	07/03/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegram
	Cushman, Alfred JR.	1	Biographical Data	11/04/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Cushman, Alfred JR.	2	Paper titled A Limited History of the Cushman Family By Alfred Cushman	09/23/1942	
	Cushman, Oca	1	Obituary notice titled Children's Hospital Founding Figure Dies	07/29/1967	Unknown Source
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled A Comrade of Custer	11/30/1880	Published in The Denver Tribune
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	2	Newspaper clipping remembering Custer	09/26/1940	
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	3	Clipping titled Statue to General Custer	03/01/1879	Published in Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	4	Magazine titled George Armstrong Custer and his 7th Cavalry at the Battle of the Little Big Horn 1876	N.D.	Published by The Montana Historical Society Press
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	5	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Custer's Last Fight	03/21/1877	Published in The Colorado Transcript
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	6	Clippings concerning the cartridge that Custer used at the Little Big Horn	09/11/1930	Donated by Chauncey Thomas, Denver, CO
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	7	Article titled Little Things Are History Too by Bob MacLaine	02/01/1967	Published in The Little Big Horn Associates Newsletter
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	8	Advertisement for insurance issued to Custer by the New York Life Insurance	04/09/1970	Unknown Source
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	9	Brochure for the Custer Battlefield National Monument, Montana	1952	Issued by the National Park Service
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	10	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Did Custer Aspire to be President?</i> (no text)	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	11	Clipping titled Smoking The Peace-Pipe at Custer's Last Stand	07/10/1926	Published in The Literary Digest
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	12	The Smoke Signal magazine titled Echoes From The Little Big Horn	1960	Published in <i>The Westerner's</i> , Tucson, AZ
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	13	Facsimile of newspaper clipping titled First Account of the Custer Massacre	07/06/1876	Published by <i>The Tribune</i> , Bismarck, Dakota Territory
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	14	Letter to Stan Oliner from Bob Palmer, KCNC Television regarding Custer and his sword		
	Custer, George Armstrong (Gen.)	15	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Carrie Bakke Denies Custer's Men Were Drunk	04/14/1946	Published in The Denver Post
	Dacey, Michael F.	1	Obituary notice titled "M.F. Dacey, Wm. A. Higgins"	7/25/1940	From Denver Catholic Register
	Dailey, Dennis	1	Marriage Certificate for the wedding of Dennis Dailey and Julia E. Green	11/11/1858	Presented by Mrs. Ralph Smith (the couple's granddaughter) on Jan. 16, 1959
	Dailey, Grace	1	Obituary notice titled "Grace Dailey, New Owner's Kin, dies at 87"	1968	Dailey was a daughter of John L. Dailey, who was one of the original owners of The Rocky Mountain New
	,				Obituary may have been published in that paper.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
9	Dailey, John L.	1	Speech or biographical notes on John L. Dailey.		Presented to Agnes W. Spring for the Colorado Historical Society on April 13, 1951. This John L. Dailey
					likely the son of the newspaper owner. This information is based upon obituary in the other John L. Dailey folder.
19	Dailey, John Lewis	4	Typed speech or biographical notes on John L. Dailey. Funeral information also in folder.	4/8/1958	This John L. Dailey likely the son of the newspaper owner. This information is based upon obituary in folder.
19	Dakan, Albert	1	An Incident in Douglas County History manuscript and letter about the manuscript.	12/10/1943	Historical account of Krull Ranch in the 19th century.
19	Dake, Albert H.	1	Obituary notice titled "Albert H. Dake Died Tuesday in Boulder"	11/16/1939	Published in Steamboat Pilot.
19	Daley, Julia (Vanderlaan)[sp?]	3	Manuscript written by Daley, a business card for G. Vanderlaan, and a program card for McKinley's Denver memorial service. Connection to Daley is unclear.		Manuscript is about Denver and its industries. Gifted by Mrs. Ruth (or Beth) E. Bealer.
19	Dali, Salvador	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Hello, Dali!"	5/29/1980	Published in Straight Creek Journal. Article about the Denver Art Museum's negotiation efforts with A. Reynolds Morse.
19	Dallas, Sandra	1	Magazine clipping titled "Sandra Dallas: Straight-Shooting Writer of the West."	Winter 1986	Alumni profile published in the <i>University of Denver News</i> .
19	Dalliba, James E.	4	Certificates of appointment and license for James E. Dalliba, a Colorado territory lawyer/attorney.	07/11/1861 - 09/1/1862	Documents certified by Gilpin, Benjamin F. Hall, and George W. Brown.
19	Daly, Clarence Joseph	2	Biographical sketches of Clarence J. Daly.	09/3/1925 and	The 1925 article was published in the Denver Commercial with the title "Who's What in Denver - and Why."
	2,,			09/25/1937	The 1937 sketch from Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana and has the MSS #.
19	Daly, Ethea B. (Mrs. Thomas F. Daly)	3	Three obituary notices for Elthea Daly.	6/8/1962	Only notice with a date was published in the <u>Denver Post</u> . Ethea was Clarence J. Daly's mother.
19	Daly, Thomas Franklin	1	Biographical pamphlet on Thomas Franklin Daly's life.	After 1967	Published at least forty years after his death. Account mentions daughter's activities in 1967.
19	Dalyiell, J.S.	1	Four drafts of a biographical sketch about John Dalyiell.		- using the state of the state
19	Daman, Jean Anne McFerran	5	Biographical sketch and information about the Desert Samaritans for the Elderly. Daman received an award from the organization in 2001.	2001	Biographical sketch used for award presentation.
19	D'Ambrosi, Jasper	1	Booklet titled Pony Express "Two Minutes to Git."		Booklet about Jasper D'Ambrosi Western art for the Taos Art Gallery.
19	Damrosch, Frank	1	Magazine clipping titled "Frank Damrosch and the Organ."	6/20/1905	Published in <i>The Tracker</i> , Volume 42, No.1.
19	Daniels, A.B.	1	Death notice titled "Death of A.B. Daniels: Sudden Demise of One of Denver's Oldest and Wealthiest Citizens. "	04/10/1881	Typed from The Denver Tribune article.
19	Daniels, Phillip X.	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
19	Daniels, W.B.	1	Obituary notice titled "Remains of W.B. Daniels Brought to Chicago, After Cremation at Detroit, and Buried."	01/03/1891	Typed from The Denver Republican article. Two copies.
19	Daniels, Wm. Bradley	1	Obituary notice titled "Death of W.B. Daniels: The well-known and successful merchant and capitalist passes away"	12/25/1890	Typed from The Denver Republican article.
19	Daniels, William Cooke	2	One booklet written by William Cooke Daniels and a biographical sketch on Daniels.	05/01/1900 - ND	Booklet states it is part of the E. B. Morgan Collection and has a call number. This collection is MSS 2052. No date or source identified on biographical sketch.
19	Danks, William C.	1	Biographical sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
19	Darby, Issac	3	Three documents about the divorce between Grace Leona Darby and Isaac	10/16/1916-	The 1916 letters about Isaac Darby leaving the family. Sent from John H. Gabriel. Other document is the
	,		Lewis Darby.	01/09/1919	1919 divorce decree.
19	Darby Family	1	Brief biographical sketches of the Darby family buried in the Evergreen Cemetery in Leadville.		Note states to cross-reference with 978.84 Leadville - Evergreen Cemetery.
19	Darley, W.M.	1	Obituary notice titled "Death of W.M. Dailey: A Pioneer and Most Highly Esteemed Citizen Passes Away"	03/30/1890	Typed by The Denver Republican. Two copies.
19	Darley, Ward	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Darley served as the Dean for the School of Medicine at the University of Colorado from 1953-1956. Listed as current position.
19	Darrah, Benjamin F.	1	Letter from Benjamin F. Darrah to unknown party and mining Claim.	08/12/1868	Letter about Darrah and E.L. Nager's mining discovery. Presented by George H. King on Sept. 23, 1943.
19	Davidson, George W.	2	Land deeds for George W. Davidson.	12/27/1909-08/7/192	Two land deeds for different counties. Presented by Mrs. George Davidson on Jan. 26, 1950. Only the earlier land deed has an accession number.
19	Davidson, (Miss) Lula James	1	Biographic sketch	7/2/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Sister to Martha Davidson.
19	Davidson (Miss) Martha M.	1	Biographic sketch	7/2/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Sister to Lula Davidson.
19	Davis, A. L.	1	Letter from A. L. Davis to an unidentified cousin.	08/27/1885	Written on stationary from the Millboro' Hotel in Millboro', Virginia. Leadville is mentioned in the letter.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
19	Davis, Benjamin Franklin	3	Three sets of biographically data on Benjamin Franklin Davis.	11/26/1943-ND	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data, one letter from the state historical
	,,				society addressed to Davis about the project, and a copy of a newspaper clipping titled <i>Denver Cattleman Made His Boyhood Dreams Come True</i> from <a a="" and="" author="" by="" canadian="" davis="" href="https://doi.org/10.1007/jhp/10.2007/jhp/10.</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis, Dayna</td><td>1</td><td>Graduation announcement for Dayna Lynn Davis.</td><td>c. 2000</td><td>Graduation announcement from Trinidad High School for the class of 2000. Photograph and celebration invitation included in announcement.</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis Family</td><td>1</td><td>Manuscript about the Davis Family.</td><td></td><td>Author retrieved information from a Davis history document written by Marie Davis Reid. Genealogical information included at the end for George Davis, Alexander George Davis, and Sarah Elizabeth Davis.</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis, Eleanor</td><td>2</td><td>Letter and newsletter clipping about Eleanor Davis Ehrman.</td><td>Letter dated 09/12/1990.</td><td>Letter from Madeline Kaphengst, who worked for the state of Wyoming, to Jotis Streift. Letter about the lack of information about Eleanor Davis Ehrman. The newsletter clipping titled <i>Eleanor Davis - The 'First Lady' of Colorado's High County</i> from the <i>Mountain Chalet</i>. Number on newsleter and may not have been generated by Historical Society.</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis, Fred F.</td><td>1</td><td>Biographic sketch</td><td>4/22/1943</td><td>State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis, George C.</td><td>1</td><td>Biographic sketch</td><td>ND</td><td>State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data</td></tr><tr><td>19</td><td>Davis, Herndon</td><td>10</td><td>Letters, booklets, newspaper clippings, and other biographical sketches about Herndon and Nita Davis.</td><td>01/21/1959- 1980</td><td>Herndon was a Denver Post artist who designed murals and stamps. Includes information about stamp designs for postage stamps illustrating popes. Booklet and clippings about Herndon were published in Denver. Article on Edna Juanita " nita"="" td="" unpublished.<="" written="">
19	Davis, Herndon	5	Newspaper clippings about Herndon Davis's drawings, paintings, and exhibition.	05/11/1941- 05/14/1967	Two clippings from the <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> and two clippings from the <u>Denver Post</u> . Remaining article from the UPI about Edna Juanita "Nita" Davis's death and the story on how she became the face in Herndon's "The Face on the Barroom Floor." MSS XXVIII-2ca written on a 1941 <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> article.
19	Davis, Jefferson	3	Invitation to the July 4th, 1864 picnic at Jefferson Davis's plantation, photograph from picnic, and genealogical information about Jefferson Davis's Colorado descendants.	1864-07/18/1968	Invitation presented by Harold R. Foster of Denver. One sheet of genealogy obviously for Davis family. Other sheet from the same date and source (07/18/1968 from DPL genealogy), but may be for an unrelated family. MSS XXV-25o on invitation.
19	Davis, Mrs. Joe L.	18	"Day In and Day Out on a Colorado Ranch" column clippings. Written by Mrs. Joe L. Davis.	01/03 - 09/19/1941	Published in The Colorado Spring News. All documents have the same MSS number.
19	Davis, John Charles	1	Golden West Magazine	03/1973	Article about John Charles Davis found on pages 20-24.
19	Davis, Kitty	1	Letter from Kittie Davis to Miss Bertha Davis.	Jan. of unknown year.	Sent from Longmont, Colorado. "Gray 7 3646390389" written in pencil at the top of the letter.
19	Davis, Mary Opal	2	Two memorial documents pertaining to Mary Opal Davis.	1964	One death notice and one program from Davis's funeral. A John Evans was a pallbearer.
19	Davis, Richard M.	1	Magazine clipping titled "Five of the Greatest: Davis."	07/1998	Published in The Colorado Lawyer, Vol. 27, No.7.
19	Dawson, Charles F.	1	Letter from Charles F. Dawson to his cousin, Stella Shutt.	1/5/1921	Letter about Dawson's (and Shutt's?) family history. Focus on his grandparents.
19	Dawson, Eugene Ellsworth	1	Biographic sketch	11/3/1967	Biographic data on the president of Colorado Woman's College.
19	Dawson, George	1	Death notice and biographic information for George Dawson	02/18/1883	Published in The Albany Argus.
19	Dawson, Thomas F.	3	Two article drafts by Dawson for the Bulletin of the Colorado Historical Society as well as a letter addressed to Dawson.	10/24/1922 - c.1922	Articles about Dawson's experiences with the Colorado State Historical and Natural History Society and related research activities. Both articles titled "History in the Making." Letter from Louis B. Sporleder to Dawson. Letter about Captain Deus and Colonel Francisco research.
19	Dawson, Thomas F.	2	Two manuscripts about Thomas F. Dawson.		One manuscript written by A. J. Fynn about Dawson's life that has been assigned the MSS number. The other manuscript, titled <i>The Closer You Look</i> , written by Catherine Engel. The focus is more on the Dawson scrapbooks.
19	Day, David F.	2	Two biographic sketches about David. F Day.	07/1939 - 05/02/1989	The 1939 sketch is a newspaper clipping from <u>The Colorado Editor</u> . The 1989 sketch was a research paper written by Kathleen P. Chamberlain, then a student at the University of Colorado at Denver.
19	Day, George Vest	1	Manuscript titled <i>Mementos</i> , written by George Vest Day.	09/1961	Manuscript about Day's family. Focus on his father, David Frakes Day.
19	Deadwood Dick	1	Booklet titled "Deadwood Dick and Calamity Jane:" A Thorough Sifting of Facts from Fiction.		Presented Mar. 26, 1954? Date written on inside front cover. Booklet about Deadwood Dick and Calamity Jane. In two separate parts of the booklet. Written by Edward L. Senn. Note: Article about Deadwood Dick can be found in Golden West, <i>housed in the</i> Davis, John Charles folder.
19	Dean Family	1	Copy of the Deans in America.	1974	Genealogic and biographic sketches of the Dean family. John Edwin Dean's great-grandfather, Dr. Joel E. Hendricks was a surveyor in the west. The Dean family donated part of the surveyors chain to the Historical Society. At the end of the sketch are research materials used by Dean. Cross-referenced to H6244
		1			Document File.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
19	DeBoer, Saco Rienk	6	Biographic sketches and data	02/02/1944-1983	Three newspaper clippings about DeBoer's city planning efforts, newsletter about Denver Public Library
					exhibit on DeBoer, a biographical sketch, and a completed State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
					biographical data. All the news clippings are from The Rocky Mountain News.
19	De Bruyn, Robert P.	9	Teacher's certificates, contracts, and letters of recommendations for Robert De	1900-05/29/1930	Two certificates/diplomas, two teacher contracts, and five letters commenting on De Bruyn's teaching
			Bruyn.		abilities. Currently housed in envelope used to send to the Historical Society. Accession number stamped
					on envelope and not on any of the documents.
19	Debs, Eugene V.	2	Brochure and letter about the Eugene V. Debs Foundation.	ND-08/1/1974	Letter about photographs of Debs in Estes Park found in the enclosed brochure.
	Dobe, Lugerio V.	_	Broomaro and rottor about the Eugene V. Bobb Foundation.	110 00/1/10/1	Estat about photographic of 2000 in 2000 i and found in the chologod product.
19	Decker Family	1	Biographic data on the Decker Family of Elbert County.		From Western Pioneer Days?
20	Decatur, Stephen	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Historical Highlights: Victims of the Code Duello."	3/22/1941	Published in The Sugar City Gazette. Article about Stephen Decatur and James Barron (who does not have
					a file). Article syndicated.
20	Decker, Orange	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Our Pioneers about Orange Decker."	04/18/1940.	Published in the Hotchkiss Herald. Written by Bessie Jane Lofton.
20	de Coursey, M. L.	1	Letter from Marcelin LaFourcade de Coursey to H. H. Bancroft.	10/21/1884	Letter about the recent population growth in Garfield County and accomplishments of de Coursey.
			·		Document has one number written on the document and one written on a scrap piece of paper stapled to the
					document.
20	DeCroce	1	Biographic sketch		Biographic sketch about DeCroce, a photographer. Biographic data used to supplement exhibit of
					DeCroce's photography.
20	Dee, Johnny	1	Biographic sketch		Biographic sketch about Dee's activities. Typed on stationary from Nicholas J. Nagle Advertising, Inc.
	200, 001		Josephilo Stotisti		Typod on ottan about book additional typod on ottationally non-violation rationally, more
20	Deeds, Mrs. Anna May Belle	1	Obituary notice titled "Stroke is Fatal to Pioneer Genoa Woman Tuesday."	5/16/1941	Published in The Eastern Colorado Leader.
20	Deen, Dr. J. Lee	1	Biographic data	8/8/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
20	Deering, M. A.	2	Biographic data and letter about Deering family.	4/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and cover letter highlighting information
					about the Deering family that M.A. found interesting. Attached to biographical data form is a family history
					written by Deering.
20	DeHerrera, Guillermo A.	7	Two campaign materials for Guillermo DeHerrera and five documents dealing	1986-1987	Two campaign materials for Guillermo A. DeHerrera' state representative election bid. The other seven
	20.10.10.0		with the Francisco E. Martinez Federal trial.		documents are materials produced by the Francisco E. Martinez Defense Committee. Materials highlight
			With the Francisco E. Warting Frederich than		Martinez's case and role as an activist. Connection to DeHerrera unclear.
20	Dehauve, Michael	1	Prescription for Medicinal Liquor.	8/31/1929	Prescription form granting Michel Dehauve permission to buy whisky during Prohibition. Issued in
	Bonadvo, Michael	['	Troomption for Modelmar Elquor.	0/01/1020	California. Two forms (top and pink forms).
20	Deis, Nannie L.	2	Two funeral service notices.	c. 1956	Lived in Idaho Springs.
20	Delano, Gerard C.	4	Biographic sketches	1961 - 11/9/1972	Two death notices for the Denver artist published in <u>The Rocky Mountain News</u> ; one biographic sketch; and
20	Delane, delara e.	ľ	Diographio dictorico	1001 11/0/1072	The Story of the West written by Delano that has accession number. Booklet includes Delano's view of the
					West and some of his sketches.
20	De Lano, Minor Milton	1	Letter with information about Minor Milton De Lano.	7/8/1964	Letter from Robert J. Barcellos to Louisa Ward Arps. Includes basic information about Milton De Lano, who
20	De Lario, Milior Milion		Letter with information about willor willon be Lano.	7/0/1904	served as Denver Mayor from 1866 to 1868.
20	De Laubenfels, John Laube	1	Obituary titled ": An Austrian Who Left His Home and Enlisted in the Cause	0.02/10012	From Leadville Daily Herald. Date a guess made by a staff member prior to 2012.
20	De Lauberneis, John Laube		of the Union."	C. 05/1001:	Troni Leadville Daily Heraid. Date a guess made by a stail member prior to 2012.
20	Delehanty, Edward J., MD	1	Biographic sketch	6/1962	Biography written for the Library Quarterly of the Denver Medical Society by Delehanty's son, Edward J.
-"	Delenanty, Zamara et, ind	l'	Josephino dicetori	0,1002	Delehanty, Jr.
20	DeLongchamp, Mildred K.	1	Biographic data	7/18/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
20	deMores, Marquis	5	Clippings of articles written about deMores adventures in the West.	11/13/1940 -	Two articles published by The Rocky Mountain Empire Magazine; two articles published by The Westerner;
20	deliveres, ividiquis	ľ	onpprings of artifolds writter about delivores advertibles in the west.	01/21/1959	one newspaper clipping from The Hill City News. Articles about the 19th century Frenchman who briefly
				01/21/1959	ranched in the West.
20	Dempsey, Jack	20	Clippings of articles written about Jack Dempsey and his connections to	06/22/1921 - Summer	One magazine article reflecting on Dempsey's life; one letter with biographical information for the Historical
20	Dempsey, Jack	20	Colorado.	1995	Society; one biographic sketch; fourteen articles written about Dempsey's personal life; three newspaper
			Colorado.	1995	
					clippings about Jack Dempsey after his death. MSS and biographic sketch numbers on article from The
20	Denions, Wilbur F.	1	Biographic sketch	10/21/1943	Antonio Ledger. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
20	Denison, Chas., MD	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Biographic sketch of Charles Denison, a Denver doctor. Includes works Denison authored and devices he
20	Defilisori, Offas., IVID	['	Diographic sketch	טאו	invented.
20	Denney, Robert H.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Published in Western Pioneer Days.
20	Denniey, Robert H. Dennis, Rev. B. C.	1		5/13/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by Mrs. Ralph E. Fowler decades
20	Delillis, nev. D. C.	['	Biographic data	0/10/1900	
					after Dennis's death.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
20	Dennis, Frances Scadden	1	Obituary notice titled "Rites Set Wed. for Mrs. Dennis."	12/?/1964	Published in Okmalgee Daily Times.
20	Denver, James W.	15	Newspaper clippings, booklet, and materials pertaining to James W. Denver.	1859-11/19/1989	Nine newspaper clippings written about Denver's namesake; two articles on letter auction; biographic sketch
	,				booklet that has MSS number; two documents with excerpts from Denver's papers; and photocopy of a letter
					from William to Molly. Letter discusses Fremonters and army. Unclear if the letter is from Denver. Older
					newspaper clippings are discolored.
20	Denver, John	1	Biographic sketch, two clippings, and two bumper stickers pertaining to John	1975 - 07/28/1991	Two clippings about John Denver's music and acting career; a biographical sketch from the Victor branch of
20	Deriver, John	ľ		1973 - 07/20/1991	RCA Records; bumper sticker stating "John Denver Go Home." Two copies of the same bumper sticker with
			Denver		
20	De Onate, Don Juan	1	Biographic sketch	ND	the same accession number. From Halaas Biography files.
20 20	Deranja, John	1	Autobiography manuscript	Spring 1933	Autobiography as told to Deranja's daughter. John worked odd jobs in the West and Alaska.
	Derryberry, Max A.	1	Biographic sketch	1/2/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
20	De Sasseville, Louise (Hovey)	1		01/1971	
20	3 27	1	Magazine clipping titled "Aunty Lou."		From Yankee.
20	De Soto, Minnie Hall	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Minnie Hall De Soto Pioneered Development of Arts and Culture."	5/30/1940	From The Highland Chief.
20	Des Jardin, Bernard R.	1	Autobiography manuscript titled <i>Dry Point</i> .	9/22/1913	Includes genealogical information.
20	Desjardins, L. A.	1	Booklet of architectural designs.		Twelve page booklet.
20	Deus, Charles (Captain)	3	Biographic sketches	08/1902-11/1922	One manuscript written by Daniel B. Castello from Deus' dictation that has accession and call numbers;
			<u> </u>		newspaper clipping; Deus's biography in The Trail that has MSS number.
20	Deus, Captain	2	Biographic manuscript and accompanying letter.	10/24/1922	One manuscript written by Daniel B. Castello from Deus' dictation that is Coll. 205; a letter from Louis B.
					Sporleder to Thomas Dawson about Castello and Deus. MSS XII-54 written on letter but blacked out.
20	Devereux Brothers	1	Magazine clipping titled "The Sport of the Silver Kings."		From The Empire Magazine.
20	Deweese, Thomas Ball	2?	Two letters? (could be one letter but labeled as two separate letters at a	07/26/1896	Presented by Major General Thomas Deweese Finley.
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		previous time). Written to his darling.		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
20	Dewey, Frank	1	Obituary titled "Death of Frank Dewey."	6/27/1940	From The Gilpin County Miner.
20	Dexheimer, Wilbur	1	Biographic sketch	07/13-07/14/1953	Collection of biographic sketches (stapled together) published by the Department of the Interior about
20	Dexilentier, Wilbur		Diographilo skotori	07/10 07/14/1000	Dexheimer and his appointment.
20	DiBenedetto, Angelo	1	Two newspaper clippings, a newsletter clipping, a flyer, and a press release.	11/10/1968-	Articles about shows and philosophies of Di Benedetto.
20	Diberiedello, Arigelo		I wo newspaper dipplings, a newsletter dippling, a liyer, and a press release.	01/16/1982	Articles about shows and prinosophies of bit benedetto.
20	Dick, Florence	1	Biographic sketch	3/21/1932	Biography of Dick as compiled by Mrs. L.R. Hafen for the Colorado Parent Teacher Association.
20 <u> </u>	Dick, Nancy (Lt. Governor)	0	Two newspaper clippings about Nancy Dick	8/3/1979	One undated article from The Empire. The dated article is from an unidentified publication.
20 20	Dickenson, Jean	1	Autographic sketch	0/3/19/9	Identified as a musician.
20 20	Dickerson, F. E.	1	Biographic Sketch	12/17/1943	Biographic information. Not on State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data, but inspired
20	Dickerson, F. E.		Diographiic Data	12/11/1943	by this sheet.
20	Dickerson, Oliver Morton	1	Biographic Data	10/26/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
	Dickinson, Anna Elizabeth	2	9 1	09/10/1873-	The older article typed from The Denver Weekly Tribune that has MSS number; the more recent article was
20	Dickinson, Anna Elizabeth	2	Two newspaper clippings about Anna Dickinson		
20	Dialinean Jahr D	- 4	Diamentical Data	06/15/1969	published in The Empire Magazine.
20	Dickinson, John P.	1	Biographical Data	4/13/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
20	Dickmann, Max	20	Personal, financial, and business documents dealing with Max Dickmann	12/31/1880-	Dickmann involved in mining and ranching. Includes certificates, deeds, and receipts.
		<u> </u>		10/15/1945	
20	Dickson, Thomas A.	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
20	Dier, John Quaintance	1	Biographic data	3/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
20	Dietmann, Appollinarus [sic]	1	Biographic sketch and genealogy of John Dietemann and family.		From Western Pioneer Days. Note the folder name is incorrect.
20	Dillenback, J.B.	11	Collection of manuscripts and articles about F.E. Bancroft, J.D. Dillenback, and	10/20/1868-5/4/1912	Four documents written about J.D. Dillenback's role in the capture of Jefferson Davis; one statement from
			Colonel Marshall Stark Crawford.		Marshall Stark Crawford's role in the capture; six documents about Bancroft's military service as well as
		1			personal life. The document pertaining to Dillenback is MSS XIV-5b. MSS XI-1 from The Los Angelos
					Times, MSS XI-1a is Crawford's statement, MSS XI-1b typed clipping from Denver Post, MSS XI-1d a
					manuscript written by Caroline Bancroft, and MSS XI-1e an older article about Dr. Bancroft after Davis'
					capture.
20	Dillingham, J.E.	1	Brief artist profile for J.E. Dillingham.		References the artist's works. Three copies of the same sketch.
20	Dines, Eugene	1	Death notice titled "Eugene Dines, Prominent Denver Investor, Dies."	7/15/1968	Unidentified source.
20	Dines, Katherine M	2	Two newspaper clippings about Katherine M. Dines's death.	05/22/1957-	One funeral notice and one newspaper clipping about the Dines' estate. Katherine was Eugene's mother
				·	, , , , ,
				09/12/1957	and was married to Tyson Dines.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
21	Dinkel, Wm M.	2	Manuscript written by Ivan Dunklee on William M. Dinkel's life.	ND	Foreword to William M. Dinkel's Pioneer Adventures in the Rockies When Famous Aspen Was And a
					draft for a later chapter in the same (?) book. The chapter is Dunklee's transcription of Dinkel's account.
21	Dittemore, Joseph E.	1	Biographic sketch and genealogic data	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
21	Dittemore, Richard D.	1	Press Release about Dittemore's appointment as the Arapahoe County	1/10/1961	News release with information on Dittemore's accomplishments. Press release acquired from The Denver
			Attorney.		Post.
21	Dittman, Catherine P.	1	Biographic sketch		Likely published as part of a series that was housed in a binder.
21	Dixon, Leroy Irvin	1	Newspaper clipping titled "The Boy Hero Miss Helen Gould Will Educate."	6/18/1905	From The World Magazine.
21	Doan, Mrs. A.V. (Minnie)	1	Two death notices.	5/23/1941	From Kiowa County Press.
21	Dobbins, Cris	2	Biographic sketches	01/12/1949-1982	One press release about Dobbins' election to the Denver National Bank Board of Directors; three copies of an article about Dobbins.
21	Dobie, J. Frank	1	Booklet titled A Portrait of Pancho by Winston Bode.		Promotional booklet advertising the full book with the same title. Published by The Pemberton Press.
21	Dodge, Cliff	1	Election flyer	1991	Flyer highlighting Dodge's experience.
21	Dodge, G	1	Letter from S. M. Dodge to Miss Ruth Roger about the sale of copper stock.	11/1/1910	
21	Dodge, Henry (Col.)	1	Letter from Dodge to Colonel George W. Jones about Dodge's movements.	05/27/1835	Typed from Annals of Iowa.
21	Dolan, Joe	2	Newspaper clippings and biographic sketches on Joe Dolan.	07/07/1960-	Newspaper clipping from Creek about Dolan's involvement in highway development; biographic sketches
				04/20/1984	are collection of sketches created for different publications.
21	Dolman, Samuel	1	Transcript from an interview with Mrs. Miranda Dolman.	? 12/5/1829 date	Interview typed from the Topeka Journal on Samuel and Miranda's journey to Colorado and their son's birth
	,			given not possible.	as the first white male born in Denver. Interview conducted by Eleanor Kimball.
21	Dolph, Herbert C. Sr.	0	Nothing in folder.		Maybe misfiled or misplaced.
21	Dominick, Peter H. (Sen.)	46	Reports from Washington newsletters; newspaper clippings; and biographic	01/16/1958-	Two newspaper clippings about Senator Peter Dominick; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
			data	03/20/1981	biographical data; one list of staff members; and newsletters from Dominick's Washington office.
21	Dominguez, Fray Francisco Atanasio	3	Letter from Jesse L. Nusbaum to Charles Adams, typed copy of "Diary and	1776-11/25/1939	Letter presented to P.C. Moshisky by Charles Adams on Feb. 22, 1949. Letter about the extract and map of
			Travels of Dominguez and Escalante," and biographical sketch.		Fray Francisco Atanasio Dominguez and Fray Silvestre Velez de Escalante's travels. Diary part of <i>The</i>
					Catholic Church in Utah, 1776-1909 by Dean Harris. Biographic sketch copied from the Halaas Biography
					files. Synaposis of diary has MSS number.
21	Donaldson, Dr. John S.	2	Two death notices.	6/17/1967	Two death notices for Dr. John S. Donaldson. Donaldson was a long-time Denver dentist.
21	Doniphan, Col. Alexander W.	2	One transcript of an address; one letter from Doniphan to the Honorable C.J.	06/05/1872-08/7/1883	Address given by Doniphan at Clay County's 50th anniversary; letter about Doniphan's spa visit. "Mrs. Lucy
			Hughes.		Hernifer (sp?) Hughes. Care of B.M. & C.J. Hughes Denver, Colorado" written on address.
21	Donner Party	1	Typed memoir article about the Donner Party	07/1891	Published in The Century Magazine. Virginia Reed Murphy was the adopted daughter of the party's leader
	,		,		James Reed.
21	Donovan, John Joseph	5	Two certificates, one letter with biographic information; one copy of pension	8/3/1914-01/15/1969	Letter addresses a recent death in the Donovan family. Certificates are certified copies and not the original
			papers; The Donovan Family Story manuscript.		baptism and marriage records. Manuscript published for the 100 year anniversary of Beecher Island.
21	Doolittle, Don F.	1	Death notice	6/10/1964	Published under the <i>Speer at Sherman</i> section of an unidentified newspaper.
21	Dorr, Pearl Wheeler	1	Manuscript titled <i>The Story of The People's Party</i> .	ND	Article about Dr. Byron A. Wheeler, Pearl's father.
21	Dorr, Dr. Pearl Wheeler	1	Biographic Data, funeral notice, letter from Dorr, and manuscript.		One Funeral notice and brief obituary for Pearl Dorr; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
۷۱	Don, Dr. i ean wheeler	-	Diographic Data, functar flotice, letter from Doff, and manuscript.	04/30/1944-09/1/1930	biographical data; one letter about the biographical data form and enclosed photographs; manuscript of
					things told to Pearl by her pioneer father.
21	Dorsett, Folsom	1	Copy of an unidentified newspaper.	01/07/1859?	Newspaper clippings of letters to unidentified newspaper. Article of interest is from Folsom Dorsett Jr. to his
4 I	Dorsell, Poisoni	'	Copy of an unidentified newspaper.	01/07/1009!	parents. Letter dated Jan. 7, 1859 from Denver. Dorsett was a member of the 1858 Larimer Party.
					parents. Letter dated Jan. 7, 1009 from Deriver. Dorsett was a member of the 1000 Laminer Farty.
21	Doss, Mrs. Amelia	1	Letter from Amelia Doss to the State Historical Society	10/23/1943	Letter about how little Amelia can recall from her family history. Amelia likely married to Sam Doss.
21	Doss, Sam	6	Two letters, three handwritten notes, and background information.	04/1952?-04/16/1965	Two letters from Lamar Moore to Maurice Frink requesting information on Sam Doss and his cattlemen.
		1			Three packets of notes about the cowmen. Background information sheets talks about Sam Doss and L.
		1			Horn's purchase of the Chihuahua Ranch near Trinidad, Colorado. Folder states material transfered from
					Agnes Wright Spring.
21	Dotman, Harry Lafayette	1	Biographical Data	8/11/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and cover letter about future donation of
		Ī	1 ~ '	i i	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
21	Dotson, Peter K.	1	Typed copy of Doings of Peter Dotson.	Copied 05/05/1924	Biographic sketch of Dotson. Originally published in Pueblo in 1884. Copied May 5, 1924.
21	Doud, Alexander Lee	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Old Friend Loyal to Col. Chivington."	1/27/1941	From The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph. Article about Doud's efforts to name a Denver street after
					Colonel Chivington. The Colorado House of Representatives protested the designation due to Chivington's role in the Sand Creek Massacre.
21	Doud, Mr. & Mrs. John Sheldon	1	Newsletter with brief biographic information on the Dodd family.	12/12/1961	Newsletter produced by the State Museum. The Dodds of Denver were the parents of Mamie Dodd Eisenhower.
21	Doud, Nelson Family	8	Biographic/Genealogic sketches of the Doud family; articles about the	06/12/1873-	Four biographic/genealogic sketches of Emma Doud Gould's family; one article about the Doude family; one
			Doud/Gould family, and packets of certificates for the family.	02/20/1989	article about Twenty Mile House; one letter about Nelson Dodd; and packet of copies of various certificates.
			, and pasting, and pasting or continuous to the landing.	02/20/1000	Sketch compiled by Rev. W. W. Dowd has call number.
21	Doughty Family	1	List of births in the Susan Doughty Bernard family.	ND	Birth dates range from Mar. 22, 1813 to Nov. 19, 1854. "William Bernard Catherine Barkedale" written on
					the back. Folder states document came from these two individuals. Nov. 28, 1870 and Apr. 16, 1877
• •	<u> </u>			\	scribbled on the back.
21	Douglass, John F.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "John Douglass Business Leader Many Decades."	ND	From a Fort Collins newspaper?
21	Dowis, Dean Huston	1	Biographical Data	1/1/1946	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
21	Dowling, Rob't.	1	Marriage Announcement between Mary E. Lamer and Robert Dowling.	1882	Presented July 1956 by Lelia and J.R. Dowling.
21	Downer, Major James P.	1	Manuscript of <i>Downer - The Man - The Guard</i> by Frances Huffman.	ND	Includes roster and unit's movements.
21	Downey Family	26	Newspaper clippings, letters, and biographic sketches of the members of the	05/1908-1/1/1951	Mostly focuses on Charles J. and John Julian Downey. Three letters about the family and donations to the
			Downey family.		Historical society. Seven letters and documents are from the 1910s. One copy of The Trail with note on
					Charles Downey. Two magazine clippings include information about the Downey family. The remaining
					documents are personal and military records of Charles Downey.
21	Downing, Abe	2	Two death notices.	05/30/1940-	Both from The Salina Daily Mail. Obituary is earlier clipping and is MSS XXIX-31u. Burial notice the later
				06/15/1940	clipping and is MSS XXIX-20ka.
21	Downing, Jacob (Major)	3	Two newspaper clippings and a biographic sketch.	3/3/1905-ND	One clipping written by Downing from The Denver Times Friday Magazine; one clipping from The Mr. & Mrs.
					Henry Trowbringe Collection of Clippings; biographic sketch copied from the Halaas Biography files. MSS
					on clipping from Trowbringe Collection of Clippings.
21	Downing Warwick M. and family	8	Clippings, photographs, and biographic sketches of Warrick Downing.	1911-1984	Five newspaper clippings dealing with Downing's life and his estate; two photocopies of different
	,				photographs of the Downing family; two copies of "Downing: A Family Heritage." Downing involved in
					establishing the Denver Mountain Parks system.
21	Doyle, James	1	Letter from Doyle to the State Historical Society about the Biographic Data	5/16/1942	No information about Doyle's family is commented upon.
21	Doyle, Joseph B.	4	Information about structures constructed by order of Joseph Doyle.	08/04/1888-	One plat and claims document; one manuscript about Mt. Jackson and other area churches (Virginia);
		'		01/27/1969	information about Fort Doyle near Pueblo; articles about Doyle era buildings.
21	Drachenberg, Martha B.	1	Brochure announcing Rev. Martha B. Drachenberg's move and services.	ND	Drachenberg involved in spiritual healing through nature.
<u>- : </u>	Drake, Alfred Lee	1	Family History of Colonel Edwin Laurentine Drake	1950	Prepared by Paul H. Giddens. Alfred Lee Drake's branch circled.
21	Drake, Curtis C.	2	Two death notices.	01/10-01/12/1964	One death notice and one obituary for Curtis C. Drake.
 21	Drake, Emma F.A.	3	Booklet written by Emma F.A. Drake; photograph of Drake; and newspaper	1916	Booklet titled <i>Maternal Responsibilities</i> ; photograph of in her later years; one newspaper clipping written by
			clipping.		Ella Wheeler Wilcox. Newspaper clipping not obviously related to Drake but written about motherhood,
					Drake's expertise.
21	Drake, Sir Francis	1	Booklet titled Francis Drake's Visit to California 1579 and his Plate of Brass.	1961	Distributed by The California Historical Society. Story of the plate from Drake's journey.
21	Drake, Martha A.	1	Transcript from an interview with Mrs. George (Martha A.) Drake.	3/11/1935	Presented by George B. Drake.
21	Drannan, Capt. Wm. F.	2	Two collections of letters about researching Captain William F. Drannan.	08/06/1948-	One group of letters between Stephen Tripp and Laura Allyn Ekstrom; early letter between Frances Shea
				04/07/1958	and researcher W.N. Bate about sources and rumors about Drannan.
21	Draper, Ben	5	Four letters from Benjamin Draper to his beloved as well as a newsletter from	03/27/1961-12/1961	Four letters written during Draper's trip to Hawaii, Japan, Thailand, and China; newsletter with biography of
			the California Academy of Sciences		Draper. Draper grew up in Denver.
21	Draper, Daniel Marshall	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Presented Apr. 25, 1962 by Dr. P.O. Selby.
21	Dreier, Herman E.	2	Two newspaper articles about Dreier, who served in the Civil War.	03/14-05/30/1941	One clipping from The Colorado Springs News about Dreier's 101th birthday. This article is MSS XXIX-16.
					Other clipping is from Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph. This article is MSS XXIX-20aa.
	Drexel, Clarence E.	1	Biographical Data	3/31/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with expanded information about Drexel's
21	Diexel, Clarence E.	11			
21	Diexei, Ciarence E.	ľ			L
21	Drinkwater, Terrell C.	2	Biographic sketches and data	08/19/1943-12/4/1963	family. One news release from Western Air Lines about its president, Drinkwater; one State Historical Society of

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
21	Drummond, Duncan	1	Biographical Data	4/9/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by Elizabeth M. Nichols.
21	Dubois, Bill	1	Typed copy of "Murder in Boulder County."	03/02/1870	Typed from The Weekly Colorado Transcript (Golden).
21	DuBois, Dr. Henry A.	1	Biographic note on Dr. Henry A. Du Bois		Hannah L. Davis' notes on her father. Noted enclosed advertisement not in folder.
21	Duckworth, Ada M.	1	Burial notice	10/1/1964	
21	Dudley, Chaires Rowland	1	Obituary	11/4/1921	From The Eagle Valley Enterprise.
21	Dudley, Walter K.	1	Biographic sketch	3/19/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
21	Duffield, William	1	Typed copy of "A Murder in Denver."	12/30/1863	Typed from The Weekly Commonwealth. Killed at Aunt Betsy's, a house of ill-fame.
21	Duffin, John S.	1	Booklet titled Life and Times of John S. Duffin, written by his grand-daughter	1981	Signed by the author for the Historical Society. Includes biographic information on Duffin.
			Teresa Duffin Crancer.		
21	Duffy, Francis P.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Fr. Duffy's Memory Ever Alive, Declares Officer."	2/10/1941	From The Denver Catholic Register.
21	Duggan, Libbie Block	2	Two newspaper clipping about Duggan's life and death.	03/31-04/01/1972	One article from The Denver Post and the other article from The Rocky Mountain News. Duggan was a
0.4	D. L. H. D. C. C.		Decree and the Determinant the AOII Medical Published Decree of October	44/47/4007	Denver author.
21	Duke, H. Benjamin	1	Program saluting Duke and the 10th Mountain Division Resource Center.	11/17/1997	Brief biography of Duke and his love of libraries. Three copies.
21	Dulaney, David	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Colorado Octogenarian Invented Airship and War Dirigible Balloon."	4/11/1911	From <u>Clay's Review</u> .
22	Dumler, Albert S.	1	Promissory Note and Deed of Trust.	05/05-05/12/1958	Promissory note for \$18,000 and the land bought with this money.
22	Dunbar, Duke W.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From unidentified source.
22	Dunbar, Paul Laurence	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Paul Laurence Dunbar Restored to Health."	5/27/1900	From Denver Post.
22	Duncan, C.A. and Duncan Ervin	1	Biographic sketch		Page from unidentified book that mentions the Duncan brothers. Published in 1930s?
22	Duncan, David Shaw	2	Two newspaper clippings about David Shaw Duncan's death.	3/8/1941	One article from The Denver Post and the other article from The Rocky Mountain News. Duncan served as the Denver University Chancellor at his death. Rocky Mountain News article is MSS XXIX-7 and Denver Post article is MSS XXIX-21y.
22	Duncan, Joseph J.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "J.J. Duncan, Park Pioneer Died Sunday."	2/7/1941	From The Estes Park Trail.
22	Dunham, Norman Arthur	1	Biographical Data	4/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Dunham worked at the Stanley Hotel.
22	Dunklee, Edward V.	3	Newspaper clipping and Biographical data	11/5/1943-02/1963	Two biographical data forms and newspaper clipping titled <i>Attorney Edward V. Dunklee Dies at 1974;</i> Promoter of U.N. One data form created for the Denver Post and the other form created for the State Historical Society. Son of George F. Dunklee.
22	Dunklee, George	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	Father of Edward V. Dunklee. From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
22	Dunklee, George F.	2	Newspaper clipping and Biographical data	4/9/1942	Newspaper clipping about Dunklee's career in the West. Clipping untitled and undated. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Newspaper clipping referenced in form. Father of Edward V. Dunklee.
22	Dunlavy, Forest	1	Biographic sketch	5/7/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
22	Dunlop, (Capt) H.L.	1	Biographic sketch	04/26/1874	Typed from Thomas F. Dawson's Collection of Newspaper Articles. Article extracted from the <u>Denver News</u> .
22	Dunn, Lyndle	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Game and Fish Dept. Staff Artist Winning National Recognition."	10/1955	From The Citizen.
22	Dunning, Hal H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Western Cattle Brands to Decorate Club in Saipan."	ND	From Agnes Wright Spring's collection.
22	Dunning, Harold	2	Indexes for Over Hill and Dale.	ND	One index to illustrations and one index to subjects.
22	Dupler, Joseph	1	Death notice titled "Joseph Dupler, Ex-Denverite, Is Dead at 66."	9/4/1963	From unidentified newspaper. Includes biographical and funeral information.
22	Dupuy, Louis (Adolphus Gerard)	4	One copy of enlistment papers, a manuscript about DuPuy and his hotel; two	08/18/1868-1986	One copy of enlistment papers; one newspaper article from The Rocky Mountain News; one newspaper
			newspaper clippings about DuPuy.		article typed from The Kansas City Star; manuscript written by Catherine Elder-Schmidt for a historical preservation class.
22	Dutch, Henry	1	Newspaper clipping titled "'Dutch Henry:' Chief of the Outlaws of the Western Plains"	03/01/1879	Typed from The Denver Daily Tribune.
22	Dutcher, Edgar L.	1	Biographical Data	4/7/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
22	Dutcher, James Montgomery	1	Biographical Data	4/10/1966	Filled out by Dutcher's great-granddaughter, Carol L. Hand. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
22	Dute, William	1	Manuscript titled <i>The Experiences of William Dute in the American West: 1859-1866</i> .	6/6/1984	Written by Dute's grandnephew, Scott Waters. Written for Professor Oglesby's Independent Studies. Note about the author on a separate piece of paper.
22	Dwyre, Mrs. Charles (Effie)	1	Obituary titled "Mrs. Dwyre, City Pioneer, Goes in Death."	8/9/1940	From The Mountain & Plans Weekly.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
22	Dye, George Lorenzo	1	Biographic sketch of Sarah Gifford and family.	3/19/1965	Folder uses Sarah's husband name for file but he is barely mentioned. Sketch also discusses Sarah's shawl
					and presentation to the State Historical Society by Josephine and Ruth Alice Dye.
22	Dye, Horace Bloomfield	1	Funeral notice titled "Horace B. Dye Funeral Held Last Saturday."	5/6/1938	From Manazanola Sun.
22	Dyer, Elias F.	4	Three newspaper clippings and letter from Elias to his father.	07/03/1875-	Two copies of a letter written right before Elias' assassination; an article published in The Cow Business;
				06/29/1978	one article from Rocky Mountain News about the letter and Dyer's assassination; one article from Douglas
					County News about the thief of Dyer's gravestone. Dyer's father was John Lewis Dyer.
					South trans
22	Dyer, Rev. John L.	17	Clippings and letters.	06/17/1901-	Twelve newspaper and three magazine clippings about Dyer's role as a preacher to miners, his son's
	' '			05/26/1983	assassination, and reasoning for selection to be one the sixteen founders of Colorado. An article published
					in 1941 has the MSS number. Two letters about the clippings as well as addition biographical information.
					Dyer was father to Elias Dyer.
22	Dyrenforth, Phil	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mustard Plaster."	ND	Phil Dyrenforth's reminisces of his mom's efforts to make him behave. For Rocky Mountain News.
22	Eames Family	4	Death Notice and Biographical data sheets	1935-12/30/1966	Newspaper notice for Frederic Byron; three State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·]		sheets. One for Dr. Morton Leslie Eames, one for his father Frederic, and one for his grandfather George
					Byron. All filled out by Morton.
22	Earhart, Amelia	1	List of Denver Post articles that reference Amelia Earhart.	1970s	Date of articles range from 1928 to 1970.
22	Early, Norm	11	Three newspaper clippings, one dinner program, and seven campaign		Three newspaper clippings all from Rocky Mountain News; dinner program includes brief biographic
		[· ·	materials.		information; seven campaign materials for Early's mayorial run.
22	Earp, Wyatt	1	Newspaper clipping titled How Wyatt Earp Got Buried in a Jewish Cemetery .	1/30/1998	From Forward, a publication of the American Jewish Historical Society.
	Laip, Watt	'	The wopaper dipping and a riow wyan Euro dor Buried in a bemon contactly.	1700/1000	Total and a publication of the full of the
22	East, John H.	1	Biographical Data	5/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
22	East, Salathiel	1	Obitubitary notice titled Salathiel East Dies, Aged 93.	9/20/1940	From Mountain and Plains Weekly.
22	Easterly, L. H.	6	Newspaper clippings, Biographical Data, and information about Easterly's	04/25/1929-	Three newspaper clippings; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; a letter
		ľ	illness.	09/17/1943	from Alma Van Voorhis about Easterly's illness; one program for Grand Army of the Republic Encampment.
				00/11/1010	With the exception of one clipping, the focus is on Easterly's latter life and death.
22	Eastlick, John T.	1	Biographical Data	ND	Sketch of Eastlick's accomplishments as a librarian at the Denver Public Library.
22	Easton, Walter A.	1	Obitutary notice titled W.A. Easton Passes Away.	6/4/1984	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
<u></u> 22	Eaton, Benjamin Harrison (Gov.)	3	One bibliography; one executive order; and one newspaper clipping about	06/22/1885-	Bibliography of works mentioning Eaton; an executive order involving a body; and two copies of a
	(c,		Eaton's death.	10/30/1904	newspaper cliing about Eaton's death. Newspaper clipping likely from the <u>Denver Post</u> (only Post is visible).
					Executive order presented by Walter E. Lewis on Dec. 29, 1945.
22	Eaton, Earl	1	Magazine clipping titled Vail's Unsung Founder.	Fall 1983	From Vail Magazine.
22	Eaton, George W.	1	Report from the Secretary of the State Board of Agriculture of the State of	1882	Report mentions Eaton's death during the Meeker Massacre. "Source: Records of the Executive Office,
			Michigan .		1810-1910. 3236-F1" written on the back.
22	Eaton, Peter D.	3	Materials dealing with The Reverend Canon Peter David Eaton's installation as	2002	One program/song book; one collection of invitations to the ceremony; three copies of a flyer highlighting
		ľ	Saint John's Cathedral's dean.		Eaton's qualifications.
22	Eaton, William	2	Two newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights: A Yankee Captures Derna.	03/13-03/14/1941	Syndicated article about William Eaton. From The Millikin Mail and The Peetz Gazette. Both articles have
		_	The horizontal appears and a more real and a majority of the more particular and a more		the same MSS number.
22	Ebberts, G. W.	1	Manuscript titled A Trapper's Life in the Rocky Mountains & Oregon from 1829	1878	Photostat copy
			to 1839.		
22	Ebert, Frederick J.	3	One letter about a resolution in response to Fred Ebert's death and two copies	05/12/1880-1895	A letter from the University of Colorado president to Mrs. Frank J. Ebert about a resolution passed honoring
			of Ebert's biography		Ebert's contribution; one handwritten copy of an extract about Ebert from <i>History of Denver</i> ; one typed copy
			- zowo wogwapiny		of an extract about Ebert from <i>History of the State of Colorado</i> .
22	Eckel, Clarence Lewis	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
22	Edbrooke, Frank	2	Biographic Sketches	05/1921-ND	One biographic sketch about Edbrooke and his role in the creation of the Colorado branch of the AIA; one
		ľ			collection of biographic sketches from various sources. These copies made from the Halaas Biography
					Files.
22	Edbrooke, Lillian H.	1	Death notice titled Lillian Edbrooke Leaves Estate Totaling \$50,000	ND	From unidentified source.
<u></u> 22	Eddy, Mary Baker	1	Collection of letter between State Historian and R. L. Molitor about Mary Eddy.	04/02/1964-	A Collection of sixteen letters between State Historian and R. F. Molitor. A newspaper clipping also sent
	,,,			05/28/1965	with one of these letters.
22	Edmiston	2	Two death notices	1971	One obiturary and one burial notice. Both clippings have been copied with copy also in the file.
22	Edmonton, Wm. D.	1	Biographic Sketch	ND	Information copied from Stone Vol. III about Edmonston. Edmonston worked as a painter and scientist.
-					
	Edwards, A. A.		Newspaper clipping titled Edwards Major Figure in Early History of City.	ND	From unidentified source.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
22	Edwards, E. E. (Dr.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Edwards First Head of College Here, Not Ellis.	ND	From a Fort Collins newspaper? Edwards identified as the first Colorado State University president and
					article language written for someone familiar with Fort Collins traditations.
22	Edwards, J. Stanley	2	Biographic Sketch and Data	01/29/1938-	One sketch from Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana that has the MSS #; one State
				04/29/1943	Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
22	Edwards, Melvin	1	Newspaper clipping titled Melvin Edwards Secretary of State	11/4/1921	From Eagle Valley Enterprise.
22	Eggers, George William	2	Letter from Eggers to Dr. Hafen and Biographical Data Sheet	10/21/1944	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and a letter from Eggers suggesting
					other people who contributed to Colorado history that Eggers has worked with previously.
22	Eisenhower, Dwight D.	24	Clippings, newsletters, and programming materials dealing with Eisenhower.	1951-09/04/1990	Nineteen Eisenhower Foundation Newsletter; six magazine clippings; four packets of materials from
	, 3				Eisenhower's visits to Denver; three newspaper clippings; one inaugural prayer card; one invitation to
					"Remembering Ike" birthday celebration; one dedication program for the Eisenhower Chapel. Inaugural card
					the only document with an accession number.
22	Eisenhower, Dwight D.	12	Clippings, programs, booklets/pamphlets, biographical sketches, and	12/8/1952-1980	One birthday celebration invitation; a photography inventory; two magazine clippings about cabinets and
_			photograph collection inventory.	1-7-07-100-1000	deciations to Eisenhower; three magazines about the Eisenhowers' story; one copy of <i>This is Ike</i> ; one
			photograph concentrations.		Biographical sketch; one invitation to Stamp dedication ceremony; two pamphlets from the Eisenhower
					Presidential Library: one newspaper clipping from Sterling Journal-Advocate.
22	Eisenhower, Dwight D.	17	Newspaper clippings and brochure.	08/09/1953-	One Colorado State Museum brochure highlighting the Eisenhower-Dodd collection; sixteen newspaper
	Elocimower, Dwight D.	' '	The Wapaper dipplings and brothure.	11/02/1979	clippings from Denver. Majority of the clippings from the Eisenhowers' 1953 visit to Denver. Other clippings
				11/02/1919	
					about later visits and remembering Mamie. Folder states that materials from the 1953 visit.
22	Eisenhower, D. D.	10	Clinnings and programs	07/19/1954-10/1981	Two programs for Eigenhouser dedications: three magazine alimpings: one journal (connection to Eigenhouser
22	Elserinower, D. D.	10	Clippings and programs	07/19/1954-10/1961	Two programs for Eisenhower dedications; three magazine clippings; one journal (connection to Eisenhower
					unclear); seven newspaper clippings about Eisenhower in Denver. Program for the Eisenhower Chaper
	P'andre and March	4.4	Oliveiro de la contrada de la libratada de la	04/40/4050 5-11 0000	presented from Ida M. Froger.
23	Eisenhower, Mamie	14	Clippings, brochures, postcard, and exhibit catalog.	04/13/1953-Fall 2000	
	<u> </u>			0.1/10/10=0.1000	catalog for Mamie's inaugratial dress; a postcard showing Mamie.
23	Eisenhower, Mamie	8	Biographic sketches, clippings, program, and materials from Mamie's birthpla	ce 01/19/1953-1980	One newspaper clipping about Mamie's funeral; one program for the Eisenhower Chapel; two collections of
			foundation.		biographical sketches; a letter highlighting Mamie's birthplace; an brochure for her birthplace; and one
					invitation to her birthplace's dedication.
23	Ekstrom, Mrs. Laura (Allyn)	4	Letters, award announcement, and biographic sketch	05/1950-1976	Two copies of a letter from Laura's family discussing her death; one letter from Mrs. Lloyd R. Jackson to the
					Historical Society praising Ekstrom's skills as a librarian; one announcement from The Denver Echo stating
					Ekstrom will be the 1963 Woman of the Year; a biographical sketch from Mortar Board Quarterly.
23	Eland, James	1	Biographic Sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
23	Elbert, Samuel Hitt	3	Biographic Sketch, autobiography, and excerpt	1889	One clipping typed from Magazine of Western History; two copies of an autobiography titled Public Men and
					Measures; a re-print of Elbert's address to the Chamber of Commerce and Board of Trade. Address is RB
					972.El16m and 14033. Both autobiographies have both MSS numbers.
23	Elitch, John Jr.	1	Death notice titled John Elitch Jr. Dead	3/11/1981	From The Denver Republican.
23	Elitch, Mary	1	Magazine clipping titled A Garden for Mary.	ND	Written by Lila Noll Liggett for Rocky Mountain Life.
23	Ellett Family	5	Remembrance Card, wedding announcement, and birth lists.	ND-01/04/1900	One remembrance card for Virginius C. Ellett; two newspaper clippings covering the Skinner-Ellett wedding;
					list of births in the Ellett family between 1860 and 1873; note stating a child born to G.C.E. (George C.
					Ellett?) written on Ogden City Electric Light Company stationary.
23 23	Elley, John	1	Biographical Data		State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Elliot, Clarence Aubrey	2	Manuscript of letter transcripts and biographic sketch	05/17/1887-ND	Manuscript of letters between members of Clarence's family; brief biographic sketch of Clarence written by
					his granddaughter.
23	Elliot, Dave	2	Letter and manuscript written by D.W. Elliot	1940-12/12/1942	Letter used a fictionary account of Elliot's life; manuscript titled <i>The Boy Bull-Wacker</i> Portions of both
	,				identified as exatations of real events.
23	Elliot, Dr. Frank W.	1	Biographical Data	4/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Elliot, William Bernard	1	Biographical Data	4/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Ellis, Charles M.	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Ellis, Edward Henry	1	Biographical Data	10/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Ellison, W. M., Dr.	1	Obituary titled Dr. W. M. Ellison, Dentist Here Since 1898, Passes Away.	5/12/1940	From Colorado Springs Telegraph.
23	Elmore, Dr. Ralph De Witt	1	Biographical Data	6/7/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Ellsworth, Clarence Arthur	1	Biographic sketch	0/1/1077	From Nidhna Vale Book Shop, promoting book on Ellsworth. Book written by Otha D. Wearin.
_0	Liioworui, Olarence Artiilai	11	Piographilo averon		I Tom Marina vale book onep, promoting book on Liloworth. book written by Otha b. Wealth.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
23	Ellsworth, Ephrain E.	3	Newspaper clipping titled Historical Highlights: Ellsworth and His Zouaves.	05/22/-05/23/1941	Three copies of a syndicated article. Published in <u>The Dolores Star</u> , <u>The Milliken Mail</u> , and <u>The Pikes Peak</u>
	•				Journal. All articles have the same MSS number.
23	Elsner, Alexander J.	1	Biographic sketch	1967	Collection of two biographic sketches. One sketch written by Alexander and one written after his death from
					information provided by Ethel Corbett. Related to the Carl, George John Jr. and Sr.
23	Elsner, Carl W.	1	Biographic sketch	1967	Written before his death from information provided by Ethel Corbett. Related to Alexander, George John Jr.
					and Sr.
23	Elsner, George John, Jr.	1	Biographic sketch	1967	Written before his death from information provided by Ethel Corbett. Related to Alexander, Carl, and
					George John Sr.
23	Elsner, George John, Sr.	2	Biographic sketches and genealogy	1967	One sketch written after his death from Ethel Corbett; a biographic and genealogic sketch of the Elsner
					family from Western Pioneer Days. George John Sr. related to Alexander, Carl, and George John Jr.
23	Elsner, John M.D.	1	Memoir speech	ND	Speech highlighting life events. Reprinted from <u>Denver Medical Times and Utah Medical Journal</u> . H.R.
					received document on July 1908. Same John Elsner as below. Married to Rose Elsner.
23	Elsner, John	1	Article titled Elsner's Dark Fortune.	Spring 1969	From Old West. Written by Frank M. Freeman. Same John Elsner as above. Married to Rose Elsner.
23	Elsner, Roselinde	1	Death notice titled Rose Elsner, Former Society Belle, Dies a Lonely Old	c. 1943-1945	From unidentified source. No date given but article on back references Italian efforts against Nazi Germany.
			Woman.		Married to John Elsner.
23	Emerson, Charles H.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Handwritten biographic sketch. Signed Ellie F. Wabrath (sp?)
23	Emerson, Guy LaVern	6	Biographic sketches, license, letter, postcard, and funeral notice	09/02/1895-	One sketch from Citzens Historical Association and has the MSS #; one transcript of Emerson's speech on
				03/17/1969	his life; a letter recommending Emerson to a West Plains College professor; a licence to practice law; a
					postcard of Treasure Mountain Gold Mining Company's operations. Emerson served as the company's
					president from the 1933 until at least 1937 according to the Citizens Historical Association biographic sketch
23	Emery, Charles F.	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Emery, Ella Fisher	2	Obituary and remembrance card	06/1954	One obituary from an unidentified source and a remembrance card for her funeral and burial.
23	Emery, Mrs. Sarah J.	1	Death notice titled Pioneer Arriba Woman Dies After Brief Sickness.	9/20/1940	From The Eastern Colorado Leader.
23	Emrick, John Homer	1	Biographical Data	4/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Engley, Eugene	2	Newspaper clippings about Engley's death	04/19-04/22/1910	Clippings about Engley's death. One newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain News; typed copies of
					newspaper clippings about Engley's death from Trail and Alamosa Independent Journal. Trail clipping could
					be from later 1910 date.
23	English, Henry (Mrs.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Harry English Likes Informal Trips	2/9/1941	From Rocky Mountain News. Article includes photographs of Mrs. Harry English, Jackson English, and Alan
					Jackson English.
23	Engstrom	2	Two burial notices	1965	One burial notice dated Jan. 6, 1965 and one obituary dated June 6, 1965. Obituary from Denver Post.
23	Enlow, Carl E.	1	Biographical Data	ND	Associated Press State Mat Service form
23	Enoch, David W.	1	Biographical Data	ND	For Library but standard form not used.
23	Enos, Charles Rolland	6	Letters, biographic sketches, and death notices.	04/01/1936-06/1963	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one sketch from Citizens Historical
					Association with MSS #; three letters from Enos to Richard B. Scandrett about the Republican Party in
					Colorado; one set of burial and obituary taped together.
23	Enos, Tom	1	Death notice titled Tom Enos Victim of Heart Attack at Home Thursday.	4/25/1941	From Rocky Ford Tribune.
23	Ensley, Elizabeth Piper	1	Biographic sketches	ND	Collection of biographical materials copies from the Halaas Biography files.
23	Enstrom, Chet	1	Obituary titled Ex-Senator Enstrom Dies at 89	1003/1992	Published in The Denver Post
23	Epler, Daniel L.	1	Biographic sketch and geneaology	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
23	Epler, Susan	1	Manuscript of memories	03/07/1978-post 1981	
					and Ruth Armatage, about the stories in the manuscript.
23	Epperson, Mr. and Mrs. George	2	Newspaper clipping and letter from Margaret Epperson about the article	03/24/1938-	Article from The Flagler News about George and Margaret Epperson's family history in Colorado. Letter
	<u></u>	1.		10/17/1942	about newspaper donation and her geneanology.
23	Erb, John W.	1	Funeral notice titled Funeral Services for John W. Erb Take Place Here.	6/6/1940	From Englewood Enterprise. Addition copy produced (Feb. 22, 2012) because clipping unglued.
23	Erickson, Ethel	2	Newspaper clippings and typed eulogy	05/28-06/01/1982	Two newspaper clippings about Erickson's death. Different clippings published by Chronocle News
					(Trinidad) and Rocky Mountain News. "Maxine" written on the top of the clippings. File also includes typed
					Erickson eulogy written by Thomas Amy.
23	Ernest, Finis P.	[1	Biographic sketch		Photostat from Early Day Cattle Brands by Lamar Moore. Includes list of Cattle Brands used by Ernest.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
23	Escalante, Silvestre Velez de	3	Biographic sketches and letter	11/25/1939	One biographic sketch of Escalante and Dominguez; biography and synaposis of their diary; letter from
	,				Jesse L. Nusbaum to Charles Adams. Second and third items in this file copied from Dominguez, Fray
					Francisco Atanasio Biography file. See Dominguez file for a copy of the diary. Synaposis of diary has MSS
					number.
23	Eskridge, Jeremiah Thomas, M.D.	1	Two copies of journal article titled "Parkhill and Eskridge Friends,	07/1961	From Library Quarterly of the Denver Medical Society. Two identical copies.
20	Lokilage, ocienilari monias, w.b.	'	Associates and Leaders."	0771001	Trom <u>Library Quarterly of the Beriver Medical Coolety</u> . Two Identical Copies.
23	Eson, Theo	1	Booklet titled <i>Grandma's Corner</i> .	1978	Booklet about Eson's grandmother and Theo's experience growing up in Colorado.
20	Laon, med	'	booket thea aranama's comer.	1370	bookiet about 230113 grandmother and Theo's experience growing up in Colorado.
23	Espey, James Gill	2	Biographic sketches	04/30/1938-	One State Historical Society Form for biographical data; one sketch from the Citizens Historical Association,
				04/10/1942	Indianapolis, Indiana that has MSS #.
23	Espey, John Robert	1	Biographical Data	12/2-12/7/1942	Letter thanking Espey for responding and a State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
23	Espinosa Brothers	2	The Trail clipping and information about Espinoza Brothers' gun	05/1921-11/28/1961	"Reward for Slaying the Espinosas" from The Trail; sheet detailing accession numbers and background
					behind the gun used by the Espinosa Brothers during a Teller County shootout.
23	Estes, Albert Davis	1	Obituary titled Albert D. Estes, 91, Dies at the Home of Daughter Here.	3/13/1941	From The Englewood Enterprise.
23	Estes, Joel	4	Clippings, letter, and research packet about the Estes family.	09/20/1940-	One clipping from The Estes Park Trail that has MSS number; an extract from statement of John T. Prejett
20	20100, 0001		onppingo, lottor, and resourch packet about the Lotes family.	04/10/1993	(visted Estes Park in 1864); a letter from James Joel Estes to the Estes Park Chamber Commerce about
				04/10/1990	retrieving information about the area's history; copies of research materials found by David L. Outcalt (a
					decendant of Joel and Patsy Ann Estes). Originally part of the RMNP Historical File.
					decendant of Joef and Patsy Ann Estes). Originally part of the RivinP Historical File.
23	Evans, Anne	7	Newspaper clippings, biographic sketch, and memorial plan.	01/06/1941-1969?	Three newspaper obituaries from various Colorado newspapers; one The Gilpin Co. Miner article about
			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		Anne's art collection; index of articles mentioning Anne Evans; biographic sketch copied from the Halaas
					Biography files; blueprint of memorial tablet to honor Evans. Earliest article from Rocky Mountain News and
					reamiling articles from The Gilpin Co. Miner. Articles numbered respective of date published.
					Tearming articles from The Gilpin Co. Miller. Articles humbered respective of date published.
23	Evans, Frank E.	1	Biographic Sketch	10/1970	Biographic sketch of U.S. Representative Frank E. Evans.
23	Evans Family	8	Biographic sketch, clippings, and letters.	09/11/1937-	One biographic sketch from Citizens Historical Association with MSS #; a Life article about the family; two
				04/29/1984	identical copies of a newspaper article about the Life article; an article about the Evans Ranch; three letters
					about pictures of Evans buildings; a note about researching one of the photographs mentioned in the letters.
23	Evans, Jack	1	Biographical Data	3/5/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Not likely directly related to the famous
23	Evalis, Jack		Diographical Data	3/3/1942	Evans family.
23	Evans, John & Family	10	Biographic sketches, clippings, and articles.	05/24/1862-	Two biographical sketches (one from the Halaas Biography files and one from the Denver Post Historical
20	Evans, com a rammy	1.0	Diographio okcionos, dippingo, and artiolos.	03/18/1993	Collection); an article about Mount Evans and John Evans published in the Congressional Record; two
				03/10/1993	copies of "John Evans: A Family Heritage;" a Denver Post obituary for John Evans Jr.; two Rocky Mountain
					, , , <u>——</u> ,
					News memorial articles dedicated to Governor Evans (one article has two copies); two articles about John
					Evans (one from Denver Tribune and one from Colorado Republican); a Rocky Mountain Empire Magazine
					article. Denver Tribune article about John Evans is MSS XxIV-3ra and 938. MSS XXIII-40d and 397 is from
00	France John Looks On		Diamentical Data	4/4/4040	Colorado Republican.
23	Evans, John Locke, Sr.	l I	Biographical Data	4/4/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Not likely directly related to the famous
22	Evans Jasenhina	4	Diographia akatah	ND	Evans family. From Halaas Biography files.
23	Evans, Josephine Evans, Nella F.	1	Biographic sketch Burial Notice	9/21/1959	From unidentified source. Not likely related to the famous Evans family.
23	,	2			
23	Evans, William Gray	3	Biographic sketches and thesis	ND	Thesis titled William Gray Evans, World War I and Fitzsimons Hospital; biographic sketch from Halaas
					Biography files; and biographic sketch from unidentified source. MSS written on envelope and not on
22	Everett, Mrs. Elmer	1	Objective without Mrs. Floor France Died Manday	2/27/1941	documents.
23 23	Everett, Mrs. Elmer Everitt, Elijah	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Elmer Everett Died Monday.	ND	From The Prairie Settler (Seibert). From Western Pioneer Days.
23 23	· 1	3	Biographic sketch and geneaology Newpaper Series titled Fort Lyston Biography: The Ewing Family	06/10-07/01/1976	Three parts of a six-part series on the Ewings. First three parts in the series missing. Each part does have
23	Ewing Family	3	Newspaper Series titled Fort Lupton Pioneers: The Ewing Family.	00/10-07/01/19/0	one duplicate for a total of six clippings.
23	Ewing, Jennie A.	1	Death notice titled Mrs. Jennie Ewing, Resident 38 Years, Dies at Home Here	5/27/1940	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
00	Fuga Jahn F	1	Double notice titled Clothe Colores Teacher Coach Dire Coddent	E/01/1040	From The Montrees Enterprise
23	Eyre, John E.	1	Death notice titled Olathe Science Teacher, Coach Dies Suddenly.	5/31/1940	From The Montrose Enterprise.
24	Fabling, Harry C.	H	Biographical Data	4/19/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
24	Facer, Madeline Tobin	1	Biographical Data	3/5/1958	Facer, a granddaughter of Thomas Toben II, who traced down the Espinosas. State Historical Society
					Colorado Form for biographical data.
24	Fackerell, Theresa	1	Excerpts from Fackerell Manuscript	1918	Eight pages of excerpts of a manuscript written by Fackerell for her children.
24	Fackler, John G.	1	Excerpts for John G. Fackler's diary	10/15/1954	Three pages of excerpts from Fackler's 1854-1864 diary. Two letters between Richard G. Beidleman and
	,		,		Agnes Wright Spring about the diary and transcription.
24	Fagan, Mary	1	Death notice titled "Miss Mary Fagan Passed Away Thurs. Night."	3/20/1941	From The Fruita Times.
24	Fahringer, A. H.	1	Transcript of an interview between Fahringer and Thomas Dawson.	3/26/1923	Transcript of interview titled A Government Surveyor's Experiences . "32" written on cover.
- · 	Fahringer, A. H.	1	Transcript of an interview between Fahringer and Thomas Dawson.	3/26/1923	Transcript of interview titled A Government Surveyor's Experiences. Two copies. Originally part of the
	r ammgor, 7 a r n		Transcript of all interview potricer i all inger and trielinae paricerii	0,20,1020	Reminiscences collection.
24	Fairall, Herbert C.	1	Biographical Data	8/17/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
24	Fairbairn, Mr. & Mrs. A	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Fairbairn Diamond Wedding Saturday."	1/30/1941	From The Berthoud Bulletin. Note bulletin is misspelled on the document.
24	Fairbanks, Arthur D.	1	Biographic sketch	10/9/1937	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
24	Fairfax Family	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Our Only Baronial Estate."	ND	From unidentified source. Article about California branch of the Fairfax. Note on side states that the
4	I alliax I allilly	'	Newspaper dipping titled Out Only Baronial Estate.	IND	Historical Society has a red scarf once owned by Thomas Fairfax.
24	Fairfield, Golding	1	Biographical Data	12/1/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
	Falk, Arthur C.	1	Biographical Data	6/8/1942	
24	,	2			State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
24	Falkenberg Family	2	Envelopes and Spotlight newsletter clipping.	c. 2001-2002	Two envelopes advertising The Falkenberg Development Company; a newsletter for Denver East alumni.
					Newsletter has article about Charles Falkenberg and family's death on September 11th, 2001.
		- .			
24	Falkenberg, Janis	1	Minutes of a Meeting of the Board of Directors of CHS	1/10/1996	Brief biography and resolution passed by the CHS Board thanking Janis Falkenberg for her service.
24	Faller, Guy W.	2	Biographic sketches	01/15/1938-	One sketch from Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana with MSS #; one State Historical
				05/10/1943	Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
24	Fallis, Anna H.	1	Death notice titled "Mrs. Anna H. Fallis Dies at Residence."	ND	From unidentified source. Fallis lived in Denver and buried at Riverside Cemetery.
24	Fallis, Montana S.	1	Biographic sketches		Four copies of an extract from Semi-Centennial History.
24	Farley, Thomas T.	1	Minority Report editorial columns	1973	Letter to committee persons about editorial columns written by Farley. At the time, Farley served as the
					Minority Leader in the Colorado House of Representatives.
24	Farmer, Frank W.	1	Obituary titled "Services Set for Founder of Famed Quartet."	ND	From unidentified source. Farmer lived in Denver for decades.
24	Farnum, Wm. M.	1	Typed copy of Journal Kept by Wm. M. Farnum on Board the Barque Rhodes.	1849-1850	
24	Farnsworth, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas	1	Newspaper clipping "Sixty-fifth Anniversary of the Farnworths."	9/27/1940	From The Eaton Herald.
 24	Farr, Edward	1	Biographical Data	4/16/1965	A State of Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by son, Colonel Edward H. Farr.
	ran, zawara	'	Biographical Bata	17 107 1000	The man for which the biographical data was compiled for died in 1899 in Walsenburg.
24	Farr, H. E.	2	Newspaper clipping and Correspondences between Raymond Farr and the	05/12/1942-	Two letters between Raymond Farr and the Historical Society. Letter from Farr provides basic information
_ -	Ι απ, π. Ε.	_	Historical Society	12/31/1942	about Harry E. Farr. Newspaper titled <u>The Sugar City Gazette</u> , which was ran by members of the Farr
			I listofical Society	12/31/1942	family.
24	Farr, Jay Raymond	2	Family history manuscript and biographical data	06/27/1943-11/24/57	Personal Glimpses of the "Great Depression Gold Rush" manuscript written by Raymond Farr; one State
24	raii, Jay nayiiloilu	2	ramily history manuscript and biographical data	00/27/1943-11/24/37	
0.4	Form Mrs M D	4	Navyananay alimaina titlad IICazatta Dubliahay Talla af Life in Lugan Culah II	4/47/4044	Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
24 04	Farr, Mrs. M. B.	0	Newspaper clipping titled "Gazette Publisher Tells of Life in Lump Gulch."	4/17/1941	From The Sugar City Gazette.
24	Farragert, David G. (Admiral)	2	Newspaper clipping titled "Historical Highlights: The First U.S. Admiral."	7/11/1941	Two identical syndicated articles published in <u>Peetz Gazette</u> and <u>Mountain Pikes Peak Journal</u> . Both have
		<u> </u>		0/10/10/1	the same MSS number.
24	Farrand, Mr. & Mrs. Bert	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Farrand Deaths Still Are Mysteries, Inquest	3/12/1941	From The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph. Article more on the circumstances of the carbon monoxide
			Decides."		poisoning of the Farrand.
24	Farrar, Fred & Katherine	1	Map to the Pineries Ranch.		Includes recommended route to the Farrar's residence near Northgate Road.
24	Farrar, Horatio Ross	3	Three manuscripts written by a member of the Farrar family.	12/29/1966	Two stories written by Horatio Russ Farrar and one story written by Harry R. Farrar. The stories written by
					Horatio have been typed by his son, Harry. Notes at the end of these stories give background of Horatio's
					experiences and lists questions Harry has about the history of his father's time. Manuscript titled <i>Death of</i>
					Dirty Dick has accession number.
24	Farrington, Dr. Paul R.	1	Biographical Data	4/15/1944	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
24	Farwell Family	3	A family tree, brochure advertising book on the family, and notes.		Family tree shows four generations of the Farwell family of Littleton. Brochure about Records of John
					Dennis Farwell, a book about the Farwell family. Brochure presented Dec. 3, 1956 by Mrs. Francis
					Crawford. Scratch piece of paper with note on Crawford-Farwell connection. Likely originally housed in the
					three State Historical Society of Colorado envelopes in the file. Hugh John Alexander and Marshall
					Crawford part of the Farwell family but have a seperate biography file.
				1	Potamora part of the Farmentalling partnaye a depotate productivity life.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
24	Faulkner, Jennie A.	1	Funeral notice	12/14/1956	From Rocky Mountain News.
24	Fealy, Margaret	1	Two identical copies of a funeral notice.	3/21/1955	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Two clippings of the same notice from the same source.
24	Fealy, Maude	13	Newspaper clippings, letters, flyers, biographic sketch, and play bill.	ND-11/10/1971	One biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; two letters from Maude to Josephine H. Mills; a play bill;
	. saly, mades		1		four flyers advertising speech classes Maude taught; four newspaper clippings about Maude's death; one
					newspaper clipping about appearances in Denver.
24	Fell, James E.	1	Magazine clipping titled "A Displined Approach to Research."	Dec. 1981	From Harvard Business School Bulletin. Fell was a fellow at Harvard Business. Fell earned his PhD at the
	i cii, dairies E.	'	Imagazine dipping titled. At Dispiniod Approach to Procedion.	DC0. 1001	University of Colorado. Article is a copy but the issue's covers are housed with the article.
24	Fellerman, Henry S.	1	Manuscript titled Will C. Ferril: Newspaperman and Historian.	1962	Written by Henry S. Fellerman for the Brand Book.
24	Fellows, Milo	2	Two letters written by members of the Fellows family to Hafen.	09/04/1935-	Earlier letter from Milo's son, Rush detailing information about his father. Later letter from Rush's daughter,
24	reliows, Milo	2	I wo letters writter by members of the Fellows family to Flaten.	04/02/1941	Laura about additional information and who holds Milo's possessions.
24	Felt, Zeph. Chas.	6	Newspaper clipping, eulogies, and items from Adlai E. Stevenson.	ND-04/30/1961	One clipping about Zephaniah's family, two drafts of an eulogy given by Felt for Reverend Magoun; a letter,
24	reit, Zepri. Orias.	В	Newspaper clipping, eulogies, and items from Adiai E. Stevenson.	ND-04/30/1901	
					envelope, and card thanking Nora Felt's contribution to Stevenson-Kefauver's 1956 campaign. Flet wrote
0.4	Editor E M	4	Alexander Constitution of the Constitution of	0/07/4044	notes on visits from friends on envelope.
24	Felter, F. W.		Newspaper clipping titled "L. W. Felter Fatally Hurt When Struck by Two Autos	3/27/1941	From The Canon City Record. Includes information about the car accident and Felter's lifetime
0.4	- W.C. W.	-	Here Early Sunday Evening."	0/1/4011	accomplishments.
24	Ferguson, William W.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "W. W. Ferguson, Veteran, is Dead.	3/1/1911	Possibly from Daily News. Unknown source at time put in collection.
24	Fernandez, Gil	3	Biographic sketch, letter, and newspaper clippings	12/21/1948-02/1964	Biographic sketch; letter about a brochure C. W. Myers wrote to highlight a Fernandez-woven blanket;
					collection of newspaper clippings about Fernandez's second career as a weaver.
24	Ferno, C. M.	1	Letters requesting information about Salina mayors.	03/24/1942-	Letters between the Historical Society and Salida residents about gathering information about the area and
				04/06/1942	its mayors.
24	Ferril, Alice MacHarg	1	Obituary titled "Poet-Artiest Alice Ferril Dies at 95."	6/4/1962	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
24	Ferril, Helen	5	Letters and newspaper clippings.	09/21/1942-	Three articles from Rocky Mountain News about her writing and editing; a letter from Helen to Mr.
				12/28/1971	McMechena bout a questionnaire; a letter from Helen about a gift of cigarettes. Two of the articles are
					identicial except for how much of the surrounding stories are seen.
24	Ferril, Otto	2	Two newspaper clippings about Ferril's death.	5/31/1940	One newspaper clipping from Rocky Ford Enterprise that is MSS XXIX-29x; one newspaper clipping from
					Rocky Ford Tribune that is MSS XXIX-33ca. Slightly different articles. One clipping unglued so a photocopy
					has been made (Feb. 23, 2012).
24	Ferris, A. W.	1	Manuscript titled Life in the Rocky Mountains.	11/1835	Photostat of manuscript as published in the Western Literary Messenger at an unknown date. Diary written
					during Ferris's travels in the fur industry from Feb. 1830 to Nov. 1835.
24	Ferris, Benjamin F.	1	Memoir and letter introducing the memoir and EuGene Hutchinson Mallory's	9/22/1988	Memoir with extracts from primary sources about a Civil War battle in New Mexico.
	·		relationship to Ferris.		
24	Ferris, W. A.	2	Two identical articles titled "A Recently-Published Diary Sheds New Light on	01/02-01/03/1941	Two identical syndicated articles published in The Milliken Mail and Pikes Peak Journal. Both have the
			Romantic Story of Fur Trade "		same MSS #.
24	Field, Cyprus W.	2	Two identical articles titled "Historical Highlights: A Modern Columbus."	07/24-07/25/1941	Two identical syndicated articles published in Wellington Sun and Dolores Star. Both have the same MSS #.
					,
24	Field, Eugene	10	Magazines and newspaper clippings.	01/16/1941-Spring	Four different volumns of Museum Graphic (St. Joseph Museum, St. Joseph, Missouri). Also one duplicate
				1956	of a volumn with Field as the cover story. Six different articles from The Denver Catholic Register. Articles
					appear to be part of a series. Last article has a duplicate. MSS XXIX-46af titled "Denver Catholic in
					Sucenquel."
24	Field, John E.	4	Three manuscripts written by Field.	ND	One titled Comments on Proposal to Cede [sic] the Unreserved Lands of the United States; one titled
	. 1313, 331		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		Influential Men; two drafts of Pioneer Engineers. Drafts from different points of the editing process. Brief
					comments on influential men in the engineering and industry fields. Field was a consulting and surpvising
					engineer in Denver.
24	Field, Theron	2	Two newspaper clippings about Theron Field's death.	7/23/1940	One newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain News that is MSS CCVII-10; one newspaper clipping from
	Tiola, Therein	-	Two newspaper onpprings about Therefore fold a death.	7/20/1040	Denver Post that is MSS XXVII-10a. Different articles.
25	Fielding, C. A.	1	Letter and certified statement about the marriage between C. A. Fielding and	01/16-07/04/1873	Letter from Bishop George Randall to C. A. Fielding about the lack of a formal marriage certificate; certified
25	i lolality, O. A.	['	Martha R. Silverthorn.	01/10 01/04/10/0	statement from Randall joining the Fieldings in marriage.
25	Fiester, Rev. Mark L.	1	Letter between the Fiesters and their parish.	5/28/1969	Letter about illness, family, and Father Dyer Church News.
25 25	Finch, Doc Bird	1	Christmas card	J/20/1303	To Finsh's friend Rolly.
25 25	Fillius, Jacob	2	Two different newspaper clippings about Fillius and his death.	10/7/1940	MSS XXIX-80 from Denver Post; MSS XXIX-8p from The Rocky Mountain News.
23	i ilius, Jacob	-	i wo umereni newspaper dippings about Fillius and his death.	10/7/1940	INIOS AAIA-OU IIUIII <u>Delivel Fusi</u> , NIOS AAIA-OP IIUIII <u>The nucky Nioutilain News</u> .
25	Finding Mrs Charles A	1	Mamair titled The Stary of a Coloreda Diencer	ND	Written by Finding's daughter Mrs. Duana E. Miner, shout Finding's experiences in carly Coloreds
25	Finding, Mrs. Charles A.	3	Memoir titled <i>The Story of a Colorado Pioneer</i> .		Written by Finding's daughter, Mrs. Duane F. Miner, about Finding's experiences in early Colorado.
25	Finesilver, Sherman G.	ا	Newspaper clippings and biographic sketch	c.1961-06/07/1994	One biographic sketch written for the library; one <u>Denver Post</u> article about Finesilver stepping down; one
					Rocky Mountain News article about inquiry into the judge's expenses.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
25	Fink, Mike	1	Typed copy of death notice for Fink	10/20/1844	From The Reveille.
25	Finotti, Father	1	Typed copy of death notice for Father Joseph M. Finotti	01/12/1879	From The Denver Daily Tribune.
25	Fiore, Genevieve	3	Three invitations and a brochure	1985-1987	One brochure promoting the Denver Sister Cities International; three different inviations to benefit dinners to honor Fiore. Fiore involved in community service. The 1986 dinners were hosted by Denver Sister City International while the 1987 dinner was hosted by the Auraria Library. Two photocopies of the invitations
25	Fish, Albert G.	2	Biographic sketches	9/18/1937	housed in file. One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and one Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana sketch that has MSS #. Husband to Mrs. Albert G. Fish.
25	Fish, Albert G. (Mrs.)	1	Newspaper titled "Gardener and Poet is Mrs. A. G. Finch"	2/23/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News. Wife to Albert G. Fish.
25	Fish, Lisbeth G.	2	Two newspaper clippings	c.1954	From unidentified newspaper. One article about her work with the American Society for the Control of Cancer. Other article about her will and estate.
25	Fishback, G. L.	1	Biographical Data	5/26/1943	A letter about Fishback's first reactions to the Rocky Mountains to accompany his complete State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
25	Fisher, Arthur A.	1	Biographical Data	12/21/1944	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data. Brother to William E. Fisher.
25	Fisher, Blanche Waggoner	3	Two memoirs and letter	1923-08/01/2009	Two manuscripts titled Education of an Innocent and Waggoner Family Stories written by Blanche Fisher; letter from Madge Harrah, Fisher's daughter, about her mom and the manuscripts.
25	Fisher, Jabez M.	1	Typed copy of obituary for Jabez Fisher	02/18/1879	From Denver Daily Tribune.
25	Fisher, Miers	1	<u>ETCetera</u>	09/2001	Magazine article about Fisher and his invention The Child's Typewriter. Folder has 20643 stamped on the back but likely a number associated with what was housed in the folder previously.
25	Fisher, Redwood	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Published in Real Pioneers of Colorado, Vol. 2
25	Fisher, Redwood	2	Biographical Information	Sep-49	Provided by James Ross Harvey
25	Fisher, Wm. E.	1	A Monograph of the Work of William E. Fisher Arthur A. Fisher	N.D.	Loose-leave monograph of buildings designed by Fisher & Fisher. George Williams Eggers wrote foreword. "From the Collection of A.A. Fisher, Architect" stamped on cover.
25	Fisher, William G.	1	Two copies of In Memoriam: William Garrett Fisher.	04/1897	Two identical booklets with biographical information and remarks from mourners.
25	Fitzpatrick, Thomas	1	Typed copy of a letter from Fitzpatrick and Robert Campbell.	0604/1833-03/1952	Typed from Missouri Historical Society Photostats, Campbell papers. Once given qB F582l call number.
25	Flanagan, Rev. John J. S. J.	1	Biographical Data	6/26/1944	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
25	Flattery, Mrs. Winona	1	Funeral notice	07/1954	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
25	Fleming, John Donaldson	1	Booklet memorializing Fleming	1927	Includes program itentiary and remarks. Fleming served as the Dean of the School of Law at the University of Colorado at his death.
25	Fleming, Peggy	2	Clippings	02/23/1968- 01/25/1981	One set of clippings from <u>Life</u> ; one newspaper clipping from <u>Rocky Mountain News "Now"</u> .
25	Fleming, Robert & Eleanor	3	Letters and card	July 1, 1965-ND	One letter about the Flemings travels to South America; one year-end letter; one year-end card with a photograph of the Flemings.
25	Fleming, Roscoe	1	Collection of newspaper clippings	12/30/1956- 03/23/1959	Two clippings about Fleming and his work for <u>Denver Post</u> .
25	Fletcher, Donald	1	Newspaper clipping titled Donald Fletcher: the Silver Crash ends it all.	05/1998	From Life on Capitol Hill.
25	Fletcher, Mary, Amanda, & Lizzie	1	Manuscript titled "Captured by Indians."	1865	Manuscript published in <i>State Historian of Wyoming</i> . Written by Mrs. A. M. F. Cook (Amanda). Update about family handwritten at the end. The women were captured in 1865.
25	Florman, Harold	1	Biographic sketch	1/2/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
25	Floto, Otto	3	Letter, clipping, and manuscript.	04/25/1923- 09/20/1982	One manuscript written by Floto about his circus; a letter from Chris Audibert to Vigil about research and article; magazine clipping from White Tops.
25	Flower, Ludlow	1	Biographical Data	8/18/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
25	Floyd, Elmore	1	Biographic Sketch	4/30/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
25	Flynn, James J.	1	Letter from Flynn to the Historical Society	11/11/1943	Letter about receiving the form for biographical data and brief notes on own life.
25	Flynn, Rev. John	1	Memoir titled Colorado Days	10/29/1957	Memoir about Flynn's experience as a preacher in Fort Collins and the Colorado prairie.
25	Flynn, Mrs. Olney F.	1	Obituary titled "Kerr Widow Dies at 64."	3/6/1965	From unidentified Oklahoma newspaper.
25	Flynn, Thomas Joseph	2	Newspaper clipping and biographical data	03/21/1941- 03/20/1943	Newspaper clipping from The Salida Daily Mail about Flynn's efforts of promoting Colorado skiing; one State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data.
25	Foard, Irl	1	Biographical Data and associated letters	3/30-07/02/1942	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data and letter between McMechen and Foard about other experiences and other possible topics of discussion.
25	Foley, Giles F.	1	Biographical Data	4/28/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data
25	Follansbee, Robert	1	Biographical Data	11/15/1943	State Historical Society Colorado Form for biographical data

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
25	Folsom, Franklin	3	Newspaper clipping and two promotional pieces for books written by Franklin	11/1968-09/06/1988	Two packets promoting Folsom and his wife's works. Slightly different format and photographs but very
			Folsom or Mary Elting.		similar. Article from Rocky Mountain News.
25	Folsom, Fred	2	Biographical Data and magazine clipping	10/27/1943-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and magazine clipping from Empire
				09/26/1965	Magazine.
25	Folster, Hannah M.	1	Biographic Sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days
25	Foote, Stephanie	1	Campaign Flyer	1991	Campaign flyer for Denver City Council District #4.
25	Foote, Thomas J.	1	Collection of newspaper clippings		Copies of newspaper clippings of interest about Foote and his immediate family. Notes about events in
					Foote family history handwritten on sheet.
25	Foraker, Agnes H.	1	Remembrance card and program	09/1961	Services provided by Olinger Neighborhood Mortuaries.
25	Force, Jessie	1	Obituary	6/16/1960	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
25	Ford, Barney	4	Biographic sketch and clippings	9/15/1963	Biography sketch from Halaas Biography files; two photostat copies of a <u>Denver Post Empire Magazine</u>
					article; two different newspaper clippings from Rocky Mountain News.
25	Ford, Betty (Mrs. Gerald)	1	Biographic Sketch	3/7/1975	From The Associated Press Biographical Service.
25	Ford, Bob	5	Typed newspaper clippings and pamphlet.	1892-ND	Four different packets of newspaper clipping about Bob Ford's assassination. Newspaper clippings from
					The Denver Republican, Pueblo Daily Chieftan, and Rocky Mountain News. One duplicate packet. Also a
					pamphlet about the death of Ford by Raymong Schuessler. Denver Republican June 9th article is MSS
					XXVII-7d and the Denver Republican June 13th article is MSS XXVII-7c.
25	Ford, C. H.	1	Memoir titled As I Remember.	1941	27 pages.
25	Ford, Gerald	4	Biographic Sketches	1968-03/01/1977	Three different sketches from The Associated Press Biographical Service; one packet of biographical
					sketches prior to 1974.
25	Ford, Henry	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Henry Ford is Confident About Future."	7/30/1941	From The Denver Post.
25	Ford, Justina	2	Biographic sketch and packet of materials dealing with the dedication of the	1988	One biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; a packet of materials about Dr. Justine Ford, her house,
			Ford's house.		and museum.
25	Ford, Mary J.	1	Burial Notice	02/20/?	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
25	Forgey, Charles J.	1	Obituary	2/7/1941	From The Calhan News.
25	Forrest, Robert	8	Field notes, notebooks, and letters of recommendations.	09/29/1884-c. 1917	Three statements recommending Forrest as a gardener; one 1914 calendar/datebook; three booklets of field
					notes; one notebook of Albert Forrest's Latin school studies.
26	Fosdick, Col. H. M.	1	Manuscript		Written by Miss Mary E. Fosdick.
26	Foster, Alexis	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Colorful Landmark Now Vacant Buell Mansion All Alone."	9/15/1968	From Rocky Mountain News.
26	Foster, Cedric	1	Biographic Sketch	1967	Biographic sketch discussing Foster joining the staff of KTLN-Radio. Newspaper article about Foster
					attached to the biographic sketch.
26	Foster, Dora Ines	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Dora Foster Author of Book of Early Days in	11/5/1961	From Colorado Springs Gazette Telegraph.
			Colorado."		
26	Foster, Edward Delos	1	Biographical Data	6/29/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
26	Foster, Capt. James Allen	3	Newspaper clippings and manuscript	08/22/1939-ND	Two newspaper clippings about Foster and the Stage Line Station Associated with him. From The Morning
					Light. Five copies (only two copies are complete). One manuscript titled Old Capt. Fost "Stage House" of
					After Civil War Made Early Day History . Neither the date nor author identified.
26	Foster, John McEwen	1	Biographic Sketch	9/25/1937	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
26	Foster, Soloman H.	2	Biographical Data and letter	09/20/1919-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and a copy of a letter from Solomon
				08/24/1967	Foster to his daughter Minnie. The biographical data form was filled out by Minnie F. Jensen.
26	Foster, Stephen Collins	2	Two syndicated newspaper articles titled "Historical Highlights: America's	07/03-07/04/1941	July 3rd article from Peetz Gazette and July 4th article from Sugar City Gazette. Both articles have the same
			Troubadour."		MSS #.
26	Foster, Symes J. and Mrs.	1	List of Denver Post articles that reference the Fosters.	1950s	Date range from May 26, 1917 to Apr. 13, 1951.
26	Fowler, Gene	10	Newspaper clippings	06/01/1950-	Newspaper clippings from Denver Post, Rocky Mountain News, and Denver Catholic Register. One article
	<u> </u>			04/15/2004	is the Los Angeles Times obituary for Gene's son, Will.
26	Fowler, Robert Young	1	Funeral notice	5/22/1940	From The Lamar Register.
26	Fowler, Mrs. Warren R.	1	Copies of A Woman's Experience in Colorado manuscript	1884-05/07/1924	Two copies of the manuscript. One copy has grammatical notations.
26	Fox, Samuel E.	1	Biographical Data	4/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
<u>26</u>	France Poster	1	French Political Poster/Flyer	c. 1941-1945	General de Gaulle rally cry. One side in English and other side in French.
				3	and duties and any edge one one on English and duties and in Albitonia

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
26	Col. Francisco	1	Francisco Researcher biographies of the Francisco/Cisco/Sisco Family	01/1988	Historiography on Colonel John Francisco. Comment on folder states to see Capt. Deus.
26	Frandsen, Maude Linstrom	2	Newspaper clipping and note	04/23-04/24/1959	Newspaper article from Aurora Star and Adams County News and about Frandsen receiving an award for
					teaching. Note to Daughter of Colorado offers a complimentary copy of Frandsen's book Our Colorado.
26	Frank, Gerard	2	Newspaper clippings about Frank's run for 5th District Seat.	12/30/1977	One article from Rocky Mountain News and one article from Denver Post. Different articles.
26	Frank, Svea Linnea Anderson	1	Manuscript titled Svea Linnea Anderson Frank: An Oral History	5/1/1987	Report by Sylvia Bates Frank. Not an oral interview but a report on Frank and her family history.
26	Frankel Family	2	Booklet and letter	1973-07/27/1984	Booklet about Henry and Rose (Kline) Frankel; letter about the booklet and additional geneological
	,				information on the family.
26	Franklin, Donald		Newspaper clipping titled Donald Entrepreneur & Leader	Apr-98	Published in Life On Capitol Hill
26	Frantz, Charles	1	Letter from Hospital "Las Animas" and Edward Frantz	12/21/1901	Letter about Charles's passing and his effects.
26	Franzone, Joan	2	Manuscript titled My First Trip to Colorado and scrapbook page of trip.	post 1999	Franzone's impressions of Colorado. Franzone lives in Vermont and references the Columbine incident.
26	Fraser, G. A. H.	2	Biographical Data and Letter	11/24/1943-	One letter with Fraser's remiceses and his State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
				04/01/1944	
26	Frazier, Mrs. Elizabeth	1	Obituary titled "Well Known Salida Woman Dies Monday in Roseville, Calif."	1/21/1941	From <u>The Salida Daily Mail</u> .
26	Frear, Walter Scott	1	Copy and notes extracted from Frear's diary detailing his trip to Colorado.	1873-1969	Some pages on legal paper and others on the back of a document dated July 28, 1969.
26	Fredrickson, C. Arthur	1	Letters betten Fredrickson and the Historical Society	03/26-03/27/1942	Letters state that the biographical data form sent to Fredickson has been given to L. R. Short to fill out about
					his life. No biographical information, except Fredrickson has been mayor, is mention.
26	Freed, Nettie S.	1	Biographic Sketch	3/26/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
26	Freeman, Captain Frank	1	Statement granting Freeman to be placed on the retired list	08/22/1898	From the Adjutant Generl's Office.
26	Freeman, Margaret N.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Rail Executive's Widow Leaves \$500,000 Estate"	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
26	Freeman, Solomon	1	Manuscript titled Letters of Captain Soloman Freeman.	1836-1967	Letters chronocle Captain Freeman's travels as a Cape Cod sea Captain. All but one letter written by
					Freeman to his wife. Remaining letter written by Charles L. Holbrook to Freeman. Foreword from compiler,
					Stewart Keith.
26	Freeman, William Bradly	1	Biographical Data	7/7/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
26	Freiburger, Curtis Joseph	1	Biographical Data	4/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
26	Fremont, John C.	5	Clippings and an extract from a folio.	06/03/1845-	Three newspaper clippings. Oldest clipping from The Reveille and is part of MSS XXIII-50g. At one time it
				05/27/1984	has a biography number but only the third digit, an 8, is visible. One magazine clipping from McClure's
					Magazine. It is part of MSS XXIV-45p. The extract from a folio is a preprint of a letter from Freemont about
					naming a Nevada region.
26	French, Adelaide	1	Report titled Miss Adelaide French: The Grand Lady of Territorial Daughters.	ND	Part I of a series written by Marion B. Geick. Produced for unidentified group.
26	French, Dave	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Dave French - A Surge of Energy."	7/11/1979	From Denver Downtowner.
26	French, Emily	1	Biographic sketches	ND	Sketches and bibliography copied from the Halaas Biography files.
26	Freudenthal, Alfred	1	Biographic sketch	4/30/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
26	Freund Brothers	1	Magazine clipping titled "Freund & Brother: Pioneer Gunmakers of the West."	02/1951	From The American Rifleman. One original and one photocopy.
26	Freund, Frank	1	Patent Application	07/28/1874	Patent for an improvement in Breech-loading fire-arms. Filed by Freund of Denver. One member of the
	<u> </u>	1.	L 11 (= /00/4004	Freund Brothers.
26	Friday, The Arapahoe Indian	1	Letter from P. S. Quinn to Willima B. Shields.	7/28/1931	Letter about Friday, a Native American.
26	Friedman, Rabbi William S.	1	Death Notice titled "Rabbi Friedman Dies Following Long Illness."	4/26/1944	From The Denver Post.
26	Frink, Maurice	1	Death Notice titled "Newsman Frink Dies in Boulder."	c. 1971	From unidentified Colorado newspaper.
26 00	Froman, C. Russell	2	Biographical Data	12/14/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
26	Frost, George W.	2	Two different documents from Frances Frost Edwards	06/04/1922-ND	One letter from Edwards to Thomas Dawson about a Conrad, Colorado cabin; a poem and background information from Frances Frost Edwards that has MSS number. Poem about a house built by Mr. Frost.
26	Fulkerson, Dr.	1	Obituary titled "Death Claims Dr. Fulkerson."	5/30/1940	From The Canon City Record.
 26	Fulkerson, Rev. E. Robert	1	Death notice titled "Canon City Paster Dies After Stroke."	5/30/1940	From North Eastern Colorado News.
 26	Fuller, Louis Tyler (Mrs. Pierpont)	1	Death notice	06/1959	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
 26	Fuller, Montezuma	2	Journal clipping and promotional packet	08/22/1974-1983	Clipping from Triangle Review and promotional packet lists buildings designed by Montezuma Fuller.
26	Fuller, Robert K.	2	Magazine clippings	06/1952-01/1955	Earlier clipping from Rocky Mountain Contractor and later clipping from The Engineers' Bulletin. Note on file
	1	1	1		states "See Wm. L. Hazlitt"

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
26	Fuller, Roy	1	Death notice titled "Short Illness Fatal to Roy Fuller, 67."	6/13/1940	From The Englewood Enterprise.
26	Fullerton, Wilfred	1	Biographic sketch	1/29/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
26	Fullman, Bert	1	Newsletter clipping	02/1965	From Rocky Mountain Railroad Club. About Fullman's death.
26	Funke, George R.	1	Death noticle titled "George R. Funke Drops Dead in His Denver Home."	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Judging on sketch of Funke, c. 1910-1935.
26	Fuqua, Byrd R.	4	Brochure, program, stationary and collection of letters between Agnes Wright	ND-05/10/1961	Brochure for the Mt. Princeton Byrd Colonies for Boys camp in Buena Vista; collection letters about Byrd;
			Spring and Olive Cole.		Stationary for the Colony; program for musical and poeticl presentation at the Colony.
26	Furlong, John A.	1	Obituary for John R. Furlong	5/20/1941	From Rocky Mountain News.
26	Flynn, Arthur J.	6	Obituary, memorial, biographic sketches and music score.	12/1/1884-02/1/1931	One music score composed by Flynn; a poem; a resolution passed in memory of Flynn; an obiturary from (?)
					News; a biographic sketch written by a famly member and one from <i>History of Colorado</i> .
26	Gaarn, Mrs. Ruby	1	Service notice	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
26	Gaff, Adam	1	Newspaper clipping titled "First White Child to Cross The Plains to Colorado."	5/25/1958	Part of Colorado Question Box. One original and one photocopy. Foster served as editor of the Rocky Mountain News when this article was written.
06	Cair William Makanaia	4	Diagraphical Cleatan and gangalague	ND	From Western Pioneer Days. Genealogy starts with Gair's father, Henry Alfred Gair.
26	Gair, William McKensie	1	Biographical Sketch and genealogy	11/17/1928-	Clipping from Durango Herald-Democrat about the Galbreaths's wedding anniversity; one State Historical
26	Galbreath, John H.	2	Biographical data and newspaper clipping.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
06	Colbracth Lou A	4	Biographical Data	11/01/1943 3/25/1942	Society Form for biographical data. State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
26	Galbreath, Lou A.	1	U 1	1/1/1903	Received from Dr. Albert Bailey of the Denver Museum of Natural History. Addressed to Agnes Wright
26	Gale, Henry	1	Memoir manuscript	1/1/1903	
00	Callahar Jaha Avenatia	4	Diagraphia Okatah	10/0/1007	Spring.
26 26	Gallaher, John Augustin	2	Biographic Sketch	10/9/1937 08/27/1906-1918	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana. Earlier article titled "The Word 'Death' Was Not Mentioned at This Funeral" from an unidentified Denver
26	Gallatin, Albert	2	Two different newspaper clippings	08/27/1906-1918	
					newspaper. Later article titled "Lights in Old Mansion Laid to Treasure Hunt" from The Denver [Post].
26	Gallatin, Edward L.	1	Magazine clipping titled "Edward L. Gallatin Maker of Saddle."	Winter 1991	Written by Joseph Bourque in Persimmon Hill.
26	Gallatin, Edward L.	1	Magazine clipping titled "A Gallatin Saddle."	09/1992	Written by Joseph Bourque for American Heritage.
26	Gallegos, Mary L.	3	Newspaper clipping, letter, and program	08/26-08/27/1991	One brochure/program promoting Bent's Old Fort's 75th anniversary; a letter about the celebration and
					Gallegos; newspaper clipping from La Junta Tribune-Democrat about Gallegos's visit to the site. Gallegos's
					great-grandfather constructed the adobe fort.
27	Galloway, Alva W.	1	"Passing of the Two Gun Era" memoir as published in newspaper.	01/10-05/09/1941	From Montrose Enterprise. Published in 18 parts.
27	Galloway, Alva W.	1	Obituary titled "A. W. Galloway, Valley Pioneer and Former County Official,	12/20/1940	From The Montrose Entrprise. Folder states to see also Geographical File, 978.84 Montrose County, and
	•		Succumbs in California."		MSS XXIX-4
27	Gallowar, Herndon (Mrs. Jessie)	1	Obituary titled "Herndon Rites Set Saturday at Norwood."	8/20/1940	From The Montrose Entrprise.
27	Gallup, E.P.	1	Biographical Data	5/26/1943	State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
27	Gallup, Edith	1	Letter from Edith Gallup to Virginia (Unidentified Surname).	6/24/1965	Letter discusses grandchildren and Edith's upcoming birthday.
27	Gallup, George H.	1	Biographic sketch	11/6/1937	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana. The z in the MSS number could be a s but it
					looks more like a z.
27	Gammon Family	1	Biographic Sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days. Julian and Lemuel have separate entries. Julian moved his store and
					postoffice on Leuel's claim. Possibly related?
27	Gamow, George	1	Biographic Sketch	1/13/1965	Possibly originally from The Denver Post biographical files. Glued on The Denver Post stationary.
27	Gamzey, Robert	1	Magazine clipping titled "A Voice for the Jews."	06/1961	From Colorado Editor. Originally housed in a May D&F envelope.
27	Gann, Dr. Elbie	1	Magazine clipping titled "Dr. Elbie Gann Named Assistant Commissioner."	10/1961	From unidentified magazine. Stapled to The Denver Post stationary.
27	Gano, Mrs. Merritt W. (Katherine)	2	Newspaper clippings	02/05/1963	One service notice from Rocky Mountain News and obituary from unidentified Denver newspaper.
27	Gano, Merritt Whitfield, Jr.	2	Biographical Data and obituary.	05/01/1943-1958	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one obituary from an unidentified Denver newspaper.
27	Garbanati, Henry Sr.	1	Manuscript titled A Sketch of the Life of Henry Garbanati Sr.	c. 1908	Mentions he hopes to live long enough to vote for William Jennings Bryan for a third time.
27	Garbutt, Newton C.	2	Biographical Data and letter	03/22/1944-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one letter from Garbutt to Historical
<u> </u>	Salbatt, Homon O.		Singraphical Bata and lotter	09/12/1944	Society about an article about La Porte.
27	Garcia, Jose Amarante	1	Biographical Data	4/7/1945	State Historical Society Form for biographical data with supplimental biography published in <i>History of</i>
l	J.S. Ola, 0000 / Hillaratio	Ι΄			Colorado . Form filled out by Garcia's child, Reginaldo.
27	Gardner, Alexander	1	Journal clipping titled "'Westward, the Course of Empire Takes its Way"	Summer 1997	From Kansas History.
27	Gardner, Ella Waterbury	1	Biographical Data	9/5/1944	State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
27	Gardner, Harold Ward	2	Photograph and business card	08/1915-ND	Business card for Gardner while living in Golden; photograph of six people. Gardner identified as a student
- 1	Garuner, Harolu Waru	٢	i notographi and business card	טאי-טוס	at the Chicago Art Institute for two summers. Likely all students in photograph.
27	Gardner, James	1	Tax receipt	11/18/1882	Copy of a receipt showing taxes paid by Gardner to the Treasurer's Office of Bent County.
ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	Caranor, barrios	1'	Trun roomin	1 1/ 10/ 1002	100py of a 1000 pt of owning taxoo paid by Garanor to the Troadurer of Office of Defit Oddrity.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
7	Gardner, James F.	1	Biographic sketch manuscript	ND	Written by James F. Gardner Jr., the son. "2092 So. Corona Sp.0309" written on last page.
27	Garfield, James A.	1	Memorial program	09/1881	Booklet of hymns, addresses and memorials dedicated to James Garfield. "Pam 920 H/5419 c.1" written on front.
27	Garrett, Lannie	1	Press release	c. 1990s	Press release promoting Lannie Garrett's works.
7	Garrey, Mrs. George H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mrs. George Garrey Can Get Things Done."	1/26/1941	From Rocky Mountain News.
7	Garrison, James B.	1	Biographical Data	7/6/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
7	Garrison, Robert	1	Journal	10/1966	From Architecture/Construction Symposia. Includes biographical sketch on Garrison.
27	Gartner, Edith L.	1	Service notice	c. 1951	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
27	Garwood, Harry S.	1	Obituary	6/7/1940	From The Colorado Springs News.
. <u>r</u> 27	Garwood, Omar E.	1	Letter from Garwood to Historical Society	12/3/1943	Letter with biographic information on Garwood.
<u>.7</u> 27	Gaspard, Leon	1	Exhibit catalog of Gaspard's work	c.1967	Produced for the Maxwell Galleries, Ltd. Folder states produced in 1967. Catalog produced after Gaspard's
. 1	Gasparu, Leon		Exhibit catalog of Gaspard's work	C. 1907	death.
27	Gast, Robert S.	3	Biographical sketches and portrait	03/19/1938- 09/29/1944	One sketch from Citizens Historical Association, Indiandapolis, Indiana with MSS #; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; a portrait and brief biography of Robert's father, Charles. Photograph taken before 1908 death.
27	Gates, Caleb F. Jr. (Mrs.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "New First Lady of Denver U."	3/20/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
27	Gates, Charles C. and John G.	4	Biographic sketches and letter	5/22/1946	Two letters about the biographical data forms. One from Mr. Gates' Secretary (unclear which brother she is a secretary to) and one from Maudre (sp?). Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for each brother. One biographic sketch for Charles from Halaas Biography files.
27	Gates, Charles C., Sr. and Jr.	6	Clippings and interview transcript	12/05/1971-1998	Two magazine clippings about the Gates family; three newspaper clippings about Mrs. Charles C. Gates Sr.'s death; transcript of an interview with Charles C. Gates Jr. Two copies of "Gates: a Family Legacy" magazine clipping.
27	Gates, Russell	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days. Two copies.
27	Gaunt, B. Galen	1	Biographical Data	8/7/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
27	Garvin, Lyster Charles Wm.	1	Obituary	6/28/1940	From The Eaton Herald.
27	Gebhard, Henry	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
7	Gefroh, Isidore J.	1	Memoir manuscript	9/20/2001	Written for Geforn's children. Includes poems and photographs.
27	Gehman, C. P.	3	Biographical Data and letters	09/09/1944-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with information on Gehman's short-
				02/21/1944	hand skills; a letter about Overland Cotton Mills; a letter about possible donation.
27	Gehres, Eleanor	3	Obituary titled "Gehres turned history collection into world-class asset," and two	3/20-03/30/2000	Two identical clippings from Denver Rocky Mountain News; two copies of memoiral service program; two
	, in the second		memorial booklets		copies of memorial tribute with memories of Gehres.
27	Gehres, Eleanor	4	Two memorial booklets and two award programs	07/01/199-03/30/2000	
27	Geick, Elmer J.	2	Two different service notices	12/23/1968	Two different funeral services announcements. From two different unidentified Denver newspapers.
7	Gengenbach, Dr. Franklin P.	1	Biographical Data	12/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
7	Gentsch, Hank	2	Two letters from W.J. Driver about Gentsch	7/17/1968	Two letters about Gentsch's contributions and service.
27	Geopfarth, William H.	1	Biographic Sketch	3/26/1938	From Citzens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana. Two copies.
27	George, Annie (Mrs.)	2	Obituary and clipping	c.1956-1957	One clipping from a telephone employee magazine and one obituary from unidentified Denver newspaper.
7	George, Russell D.	2	Two different obituaries	1/3/1955	One from The Boulder Daily Camera and one from unidentified source. Likely from a University of Colorado news source. Articles copied together.
27	Geronimo	10	Newspaper Clippings	09/18/1886-ND	Newspaper clippings from various newspapers. One clipping about headdressings and may not be related to Geronimo. The 1886 article is MSS XXVII-8c. MSS XXIX-38bl is from 1909 unidentified newspaper. <u>Daily News</u> is MSS XXIX-38bp and <u>Denver News</u> is MSS XXIX-38po. Remaining MSS number assigned to article with unidentified source.
27	Geronimo's Daughter	1	Typed copy of "A Western Romance."	3/5/1902	From Illustrated Weekly.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
27	Gerry, Elbridge	36	Letters, clippings, and sketches.	05/02/1872- 12/04/1952	One extract from Colorado books; one lithograph; three sketches of Gerry's homestead; two biographical sketches; four newspaper clippings; one magazine clipping; one clipping from Senate Report; twenty-three
					letters between Hafen and researcher/librarians/other persons with information on Gerry. Some materials
					focus on another Elbridge Gerry, a signer of the Declaration of Independence. The Colorado pioneer and
					18th century Gerry may not be related. Inventory with notes on item included. Call number on book extracts.
					W. G. Bennesweiss Doc. 343/17 on clipping titled "Crumbling Walls Show Last of Old Fort Gerry."
28	Gibbons, Dave	1	Campaign brochure	Postmarked 02/21/1978	Gibbons campaign brochure fore his Senate Distrcit 6 run.
28	Gibbs, Mrs. Bage Mathews	9	Typed clippings	1874-1894	Eight typed items from Mrs. Bage Mathews Gibbs's scrapbook; one typed obituary from <u>The Ohio Democrat</u> for A. E. Mathews. Gibbs and Mathews related.
28	Gibson, Alonzo C. (Lon)	1	Biographical Data	2/18/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Form prepared by Grace M. Gibson, Alonzo's widow, after his 1960 death.
28	Gibson, Charles D.	1	Lithograph print titled "'They don't even know 'Tommy Atkins'!'"	1897	Drawn by Gibson.
28 28	Gibson, Fillmore S.	1	Biographical Data	10/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gibson, Janet Clarke	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Giese, Charles Oscar	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gilbert, Lela S.	1	Biographical Data	11/15/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gilbert, Lewis C.	17	Military Records	08/29/1861-	Discharge and pension papers for Lewis and his widow Janet Lewis. Lewis served during the Civil War.
	,			02/17/1989	
28	Gilbert, Dr. O. M.	3	Biographical Data, Letters, and Manuscript	12/24/1942-	Three letters about accomplishments and other knowledgeable people in Boulder history; two different State
				06/06/1944	Historical Society of Colorado Forms from different dates; two copies of a manuscript outlining life and
					accomplishments as mentioned in Who's Who Amoung American Physicians and Surgeons.
28	Gilcrease, Thomas	1	Booklet on Gilcrease and his love of the arts	11/25/1958	Excerpt from Aline B. Saarinen's <i>The Proud Possessors</i> . Used to promote the ThomasGilcrease Institute of
					American History and Art.
28	Giles, Eliza	2	Two freight and passenger tickets	08/02-08/03/1867	For printing press, furniture, and people. First ticket to Steamer Kate Kinney and second ticket for Pacific Railroad. Accession number on envelope and ticket to Steamer Kate Kinney.
28	Gilfillin, Jake	1	Newspaper clipping titled "The Genuine Jake."	04/10/1872	Typed from Rocky Mountain News. Two copies.
28	Gill, William Hanson	1	Biographic Sketch	c. 1947	From unidentified source.
28	Gillespie, Alexander	1	Death Notice	5/20/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
28	Gillespie, H. B.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "The Father of Aspen."	11/7/1900	Typed from Illustrated Weekly.
28	Gilliam, Philip B.	1	Biographical Data	12/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gilliand, Fred W.	1	Obituary titled "F. Gillilnand Funeral Will be on Friday."	2/22/1940	From North Eastern Colorado News.
28	Gillmore, A. A.	3	Manuscripts and homesteading certificates.	01/20/1883-	Collection of manuscripts about R. A. Gillmore and Alix Boone (an acquintance of R. A. Gillmore); one The
				02/28/1912	Southern Colorado Pioneers Association certificate for Flora Gillmore; one homesteading paper for Robert
					A. Gillmore. Manuscript written about R. A. Gillmore written by A. A. Gillmore.
28	Gilmore, Zerelda Carter	1	Manuscript titled <i>Memoirs of Mrs. W. P. Gilmore</i> and letter about manuscript from daughter.	2/22/1959	Manuscript later published in Colorado Magazine in April 1961 according to handwritten comment.
28	Gilpin, Laura	5	Exhibit catalogs and newspaper clippings	1974-2008	Three catalogs for three different exhibits; two Rocky Mountain News articles about her work. Accession number on "Retrospective Catalog."
28	Gilpin, William	13	Clippings and governor's message.	06/01/1861-	Eleven typed copies of newspaper articles; one <u>Sketches in Colorado</u> extract; one message from Governor
	' '			09/26/1900	Gilpin. Earliest article is MSS XXIII-40a and 297. Illustrated Weekly article is MSS XXVII-9j. Rocky
					Mountain Gazette is MSS XIV-33l and 719.
28	Gilpin, William	14	Booklets, biographic sketches, letters, and clippings	04/24/1862-10/1961	One letter written by Gilpin; two letters written about research on Gilpin; one booklet by Gov. Ralph L. Carr;
		[, and any and any and any and any and any	3	one The Colorado Magazine; six newspaper clippings; one re-issued marriage certificate for the Gilpins; one
					biography handwritten from Colorado Blue Book; and one biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files.
					Earlier Colorado Republican clipping is MSS VI-87b and later clipping is MSS VI-87c. Daily Tribune article is
					MSS XXIII-40k.
28	Gimperling, Col. Thomas Norton	1	Biographical Data	8/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Ginsberg, Allen	2	Biographic sketch and newspaper clipping	c. 1989-06/30/1994	One biographical sketch written by Ginsberg; clipping from The Denver Post.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
28	Ginsberg, Samuel S.	1	Letter about Biographical Data	12/17/1943	Letter from Ginsberg stating he is working on the State Historical society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Girard, Joseph	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Joseph Girard, Famous Indian Fighter, is Dead."	6/21/1927	Typed from <u>La Jara Gazette</u> .
28	Girardot, Frank (Family)	5	Biographical sketches, clippings, and photograph	ND-1966	Two newspaper clipping about members of the Girardot family; a photograph of the family clipped from an unidentified magazine; one biographic sketch received from Miss Ethel Corbett; one biography from Western Pioneer Days.
28	Girch, Warren A.	1	Biographical Data	9/23/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gish, Lillian	2	Biographic sketches	ND-1978	Undated biography from Exclusive Management; dated biography from 20th Cnetury-Fox Film Corp.
28	Giuliani, Rudy	1	Time Magazine	12/31/2001	Person of the Year issue
28	Glasmann, Antone	1	Collection of Denver Post articles about Glasmann	01/02/1900- 08/15/1920	Eight articles. States to also see MSS XII-7. A 1900 Denver Evening Post article has MSS number.
28	Glassford, J. C.	5	Poetry and magazine	06/1943-08/13/1945	Three publications of "Colorado Columbines (One in <u>The Pacific Woodman</u> and two stand-alone versions); one version of "Let's Go Fishin';" one version of "Our Flag."
28	Glaze, Daniel W.	2	Claim and biographic sketch	09/16/1866-ND	One mining claim and one biography focused on his mining efforts.
28	Gleason, Alice A.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
28	Glickman, Judy	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Judy Glickman goes behind camera."	7/17/1980	From The Aspen Times.
28	Glendinen, J. Y.	2	Biographic sketches	1926-1959?	One clipping from <i>Fiftyniners' Directory Colorado Argonauts of 1858-1859</i> . One the cover and page 106 were available for copy from another folder. Three copies of a brief biographical sketch. Note at bottom suggests that it was for the '59s directory. Which directory is not identified. Could be for another edition of the <i>Fiftyniners' Directory</i> .
28	Glover, Dr. George H.	1	Obiturary	c. 1949	From The Colorado Aggie Alumnus.
28	Gobble, Berton Taylor	1	Biographical Data	11/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gobin, Joe E.	1	Biographical Data	10/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Gobbard, John May	1	Obiturary titled "John May Goddard, Well Known Salidan, Is Called by Death.	9/19/1940	From The Salida Daily Mail. Clipping unglued so a duplicate copy has been made.
28	Godfrey, D. F.	1	Obiturary	2/14/1941	From The Estes Parl Trail.
28	Godfrey, Holon	2	Letters from A. R. Godfrey to the Historical Society about his great grandfather.	03/27-04/18/1968	Longer letter has notes about photographs sent to the Historical Society.
28	Godsey, Winfield Clyde	1	Biographical Data	5/4/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
28	Goebel, W. R.	1	Newspaper clipping titled " The Legionear."	6/1/1962	From The Amercial Legion "Reveille." Enclosed note states that a copy is used on the Timeline display.
28	Goetze, Oscar	1	Manuscript	ND	Intended to be a biographic sketch but more about The Colorado Transcript.
28	Goff, Claude L.	2	Collection of letters and biographical data	07/29/1942- 08/12/1942	One collection of three letters between Goff and the Historical Society about the biographical data and possible others to interview; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Letters mention businesses Goff involved with at the time.
28	Goff, Kenneth	1	Campaign letter	1954	Protest letter written by Goff. Protests the Englewood Golden Jubilee and the notion that the event promotes Communism.
28	Goge, Retta Giles	4	Newspaper clippings	07/27/1958-ND	Four clippings about Goge's death and estate. From unidentified Denver newspapers.
28	Golden, Ira	1	Oral interview abstract.	ND	No mention of Colorado. Golden from Nebraska.
28	Golden, Thomas	1	Biographic sketch	1926	From Fiftyniners' Directory Colorado Argonauts of 1858-1859.
28	Goldhammer Family	5	Clippings, geneaologic charts, and information about Goldhammer Hall.	04/1978-10/1987	Sheet with contacts for more information about Goldhammer Hall; two clippings about the Jewish Community in Denver; two exhibit information about the Jews of Colorado; one pedigree chart of Harry Goldhammer's family.
28	Goldhammer Family	5	Geneaological materials, photocopies of photographs, and certified documents.	07/06/1887-1987	One pedigree chart; one list of the members of the Goldhammer family; photographs of Goldhammer Hall and Harry Goldhammer; one citizenship paper; one deed showing the break-up of Jacob Goldhammer's estate after his death.
28	Goldrick Family	7	Letters, passenger list, subject card, and Biographical data	09/16/1847- 01/03/1989	Two letters to Margaret Truly about research on the Goldrick family; one questioneer from Mrs. John Rahel (a distant relative of Owen Goldrick); one passenger list showing the Goldrick's arrival to America; two letters written by Owen Goldrick to his brother James; Subject card for a booklet mentioning Goldrick. Booklet now reflected in finding aid.
28	Goldrick, Owen J.	3	Biographic sketch, letter, and brochure	06/08/1880-ND	Brochure from Moore Mortuary about points of interest; letter to E. H. Collins; a biographic sketch manuscript that has MSS number. Letter given by Mrs. E. H. Collins on 04/04/1922.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
29	Goldsmith, James William	1	Obituary titled "J.W. Goldsmith, Valley Pioneer and Former County Official, Succumbs at His Home in Olathe	4/18/1941	From The Montrose Enterprise.
29	Goldsworthy, Mrs. E. B.	2	Newspaper and letters	05/18/1939- 09/22/1942	One copy of <u>Cheyenne Wells Record</u> ; two letters between Mrs. E. B. Goldsworthy and the Historical Society with brief information about Goldsworthy.
00	O a sea o Dhillia D /D atas		Dia mandria alcatale		
29	Gomer, Philip P./Betsy	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days. Focus mainly on Philip with brief biography on his mother, Betsy.
29	Gonzales Family	1	Biographic sketch	1981	Titled "Baca-Gonzalez: a Family Heritage." See Baca, Felipe files.
29	Gonzalez, Carolina & Ramon	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Halaas Biography files.
29	Gonzalez, Corky	3	Clippings and biographic sketch	12/28/1969-2009	Timeline of Gonzalez's life for a Denver Public Library exhibit; a magaine clipping from <a exhibit.com="" h<="" href="https://exhibit.com/shapes-bulber-Journal-le-library-name=" https:="" shapes-bulber-journal-le-library-name="https://exhibit.com/shapes-bulber-Journal-le-library-name=" td="">
29	Gooch, Hank	1	Magazine clipping titled "The Secrets of Long Life."	8/29/1959	From The Saturday Evening Post.
29	Goodbarn, John T.	1	Obituary	9/3/1940	From The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle.
29	Goodbread-Gutbrodt Family	1	Genealogic data	c. 1975	Genealogy and supporting documentation of the Goodbread-Gutbrodt family. Compiled by James Piper Taliaferro Goodbread.
00	Coodding Mys Coores A	-	Comico motico/abitrom.	0/0/1040	
29	Goodding, Mrs. George A.	1	Service notice/obituary	8/8/1940	From The Wellington Sun.
29	Goode, John H.	1	Biographic sketch	10/30/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
29	Goodman, Earl F.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "\$296,040 Estate Left Without Will."	1/18/1966	From Rocky Mountain News.
29	Goodman, Irene Miller	1	Service notice	6/10/1960	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Denver newspaper.
29	Goodnight, Charles	5	Clipping, documentary script, and letters	03/1927-09/16/1949	One collection of two letters between Hafen and Goodnight about his Colorado connections; one letter about Goodnight's history; one collection of two letters about the Goodnight Ranch; one clipping from The Country Gentleman ; one script for a KRMA-TV documentary. Three letters have duplicate copies.
29	Goodykoontz, Colin Brummitt	1	Biographical Data	11/7/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
29	Gordon, Arthur	1	Letter from Historical Society to Gordon about his father.	11/17/1942	Request to Gordon to fill out a biographical data form and comments on Judge Gordon in Trinidad.
29	Gordon, Grace C.	1	Biographical Data	c. 1940s-1961	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Gordon's death listed to be in 1961 as per letter from niece. This letter is not in the file.
20	Gordon, James	1	Diagraphia eketeh	ND	
29		1 4	Biographic sketch		From Halaas Biography files.
29	Gordon, Samuel	1	Manuscript titled "My Father's Adventures in the California Gold Fields."	ND	Two copies of a manuscript written by Ida Mae Gordon Lawyer about her father, Samuel.
29	Goree, James L.	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
29	Gorsline, W. R.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Judge Gorsline's Death: Last of One of Colorado's Best and Greatest Men."	03/04/1879	Typed from The Denver Daily Tribune.
29	Goshorn, Thomas G.	1	Biographic sketch	8/14/2003	Three sketches of Colorado Goshorn. Two identified as related and Thomas G. Goshorn may or may not have been related to Stephen and Hector Goshorn.
29	Gosieski, Arlette	7	Exhibition materials, clippings, and resume.	1982-1985	One newspaper clipping from <u>The Denver Post</u> ; two magazine clippings about Gosieski's work from home magazines; invitation to a gallery program; two cards advertising exhibitions on Gosieski's work; one resume.
29	Gosney, Lucinda A.	1	Biographical Data	9/24/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
29	Goss Family	4	Letters and newspaper clipping	10/06/1920- 01/24/1924	Three letters from Goss women about their family history; clipping from The Rocky Mountain News that is 4503/1Jo.
29	Goss, J. W.	1	Biographical Data	3/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
29	Goss, Leverett D.	1	Obituary titled "Eight Mile Park Rancher Dies at Hospital Sunday."	1/16/1941	From The Canon City Colorado Record.
29	Gossard, Carol K.	1	Collection of photographs, articles, and remarks about Gossard spoken at a memorial picnic.	9/15-09/16/2007	Memorial picnic held at Four Mile Historic Park.
29	Goudy, Mrs. Frank C.	1	Obituary titled "Rites are Held for Widow of Frank C. Goudy."	3/28/1941	From The Montrose Enterprise.
29	Gould, Emma Doud	1	Manuscript titled My Life.	2/23/1937	Autobiography by Gould. Copied by J. R. Harvey.
29	Gould, G. B.	5	Postcards and a letter	09/01/1861- 08/11/1906	Four postcards from "Bud" to Mrs. G. B. Gould; one letter to someone's mother and sister. Could be from G.
29	Gould, Jay	1	Typed clipping titled "Gould Visits Denver."	04/19/1891	Typed from The Denver Republican.
29	Gould, William Henry	2	Enlistment papers and autobiography.	08/19/1864-c. 1924	Copy of Gould's enlistment papers; autobiography by Gould. Note on file states that researchers interested
29	Gourley, Abraham Lincoln	1	Newspaper clipping titled "A. L. Gourley, Early Day Teacher and Businessman of Montrose,"	5/30/1941	in the Gould family should contact Wilma Juker. From The Montrose Enterprise. Mostly about his life and brief mention of surviving family.
29	Gourley, Wesley	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Cripple Creek's Pioneer: Wesley Gourley, one of the Great Gold Camps First Settlers."	12/22/1897	Typed from Illustrated Sentinel.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
29	Gove, Aaron E.	2	Journal article and newspaper clipping.	09/1909-03/23/1939	Newspaper clipping from The Denver Post about Aaron Gove Junior High; a paper as part of a series written
					by Gove for Educational Review that has Pam Box number.
29	Governors	3	Lists of Colorado governors.	ND-c.1959	One list of Territorial governors; one list of Colorado governors; one list of governors, representatives, and
					senators.
29	Governors' Wives	2	Newspaper clipping and letter from Dolores Renze to Palmer Hoyt	5/2/1968	Denver Post article about finding portraits of the Governors' Wives; one letter identifying the women in the
					article.
	Graber, Harry	1	Campaign flyer	02/1981	Flyer for Graber's candidacy for City Council.
29	Graham, Billy	19	Promotional materials, sheet music, and newsletters.	1944-1987	Eleven Billy Graham Colorado Crusade News newsletters; five collections of sheet music; two different
					invitations to the Rocky Mountain Billy Graham Crusade; one list of the executive committee for Billy
					Graham's Colorado Crusade. One invitation has a duplicate and majority of the newsletters have a
					duplicate.
	Graham, Charles	1	Biographical Data	c. 1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
	Graham, Ella	1	Letter from Ella, Graham, and Mariel to Aaron.	1994	Letter about keeping in touch and their day. No last names given. Set aside.
29	Graham, G. W.	4	Typed newspaper clippings	09/17/1873-10/1/1873	Four clippings typed from The Denver Weekly Tribune. Articles about Graham's capture and prosecution.
					One duplicate. MSS numbers start with earliest and continue in order to latest article.
			Dr. 1: 1 at	ND	
	Graham, Hiram J.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Manuscript on Graham's political career. Unknown use.
	Graham, Hugh Sr.	1	Obituary titled "Father of Mayor is Heart Attack Victim Monday."	7/4/1940	From The Englewood Entreprise.
29	Graham, James B.	2	Two autobiography manuscripts.	07/04-07/22/1968	Two manuscripts written by Grahamabout Cripple Creek between 1895-1905. Gifted from Mrs. Hilary H. Crawford in 1971.
29	Graham, Timothy	7	Biographic materials, discharge papers, and photograph.	10/28/1865-ND	One manuscript about the Espinosas' capture, one photograph of Graham; three biographic sketches; one
					discharge papers; a transcript of a speech by Graham. Two biographic sketches have duplicates.
	Graham, William John	1	Biographical Data	9/26/1942	State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
29	Grahame, Lillian Montrose	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Miss Grahame, Well-Known Piano Teacher, Giving Lessons at 85."	7/12/1959	From Fort Collins Coloradoan.
29	Granger, Ralph	2	Manuscript on Granger and receipt.	04/27/1909?-ND	Manuscript written by Pearl W. Steffgen; receipt for newsapper subscription. Paid for by W. B. Sheppard.
					No connection to Granger found. Receipt presented Dec. 20, 1949 by R. A. Lemessena.
29	Grant, James B.	3	Biographic sketches and clippings	ND-11/03/1917	Biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; one clipping from The Mining American that has Pam Box;
					three typed copies of a Illustrated Weekly article about Grant.
29	Grant, James Benton, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	11/3/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
29	Grant, James B. and James III	9	Newspaper clippings, note, copies of subject cards, and geneaology.	09/12/1900-	Two obituaries about Grant III; one worksheet with geneaological data; one collection showing subject cards
				10/22/1989	about the Grant family; five newspaper articles about Gov. Grant; one note used as a calling card. All
					newspaper clippings from a Denver paper. Illustrated Weekly article is MSS XXVII-9b.
29	Grant, Mrs. James B. Sr. (Mary B.)	1	Obituary titled "Illness Fatal to Widow of Ex-Gov. Grant."	4/13/1941	From Rocky Mountain News. Portions being unglued so a photocopy has been made.
	Grant, Ulysses S.	7	Typed newspaper clippings	07/29/1868-	Typed copies of newspaper clippings about President Grant's visits to Colorado. One duplicate of the 1905
	G. G		, ypou nonopupor omppingo	04/23/1905	article. Note on file states to see MSS XVII-14 in Brown, Joseph G.'s file. Denver Post article is MSS XII-13a.
				0 1/20/ 1000	1868 article is MSS XXIII-51j. 1873 article is MSS XXIII-51c. One 1880 article is MSS XXIII-51k and 736.
					One Denver Tribune article is MSS XXIII-51I and 733. Another Denver Tribune article is MSS XXIII-51Ia.
					<u>=====================================</u>
29	Grant, William W.	3	Obituary, biographic sketch, and funeral program	05/16/1963-8/12/1992	Clipping from Rocky Mountain News; funeral program with biographical information; biographic sketch glued
					on The Denver Post stationary.
	Grant, William West	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Episcopal Fund Gets \$60,000 Memorial Grant."	3/1/1959	Clipping from Rocky Mountain News. The two William Grants are two different men.
	Graves, Bob	1	Clipping titled "A Harvest of Hope."	ND	From unidentified source.
30	Graves, John Warner	1	Biographical Data	03/27-07/30/1942	Two filled State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data with additional information. One
					form handwritten and the other form typed.
	Gray, Asa	1	Magazine article titled "Asa Gray's Ascent of Grays Peak."	03/1951	Written by Robert Taft for Transactions of the Kansas Academy of Science.
30	Gray, David S.	1	Two booklets titled "Recollections of an Egeria Park Pioneer."	1941	Two copies of a booklet on Gray's memories of Routt County. One copy presented by C. A. Lickenby.
30	Gray, Edward Osbourne	1	Army, Navy and Marine Corps Questionnaire	10/20/1921	The State Historical and Natural History Society Questionnaire. Gray served in the military from 1918-1919
					but contracted pneumonia during training.
30	Gray, Henry Otis	1	Biographical Data	3/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
30	Gray, Nellie Kinsey	5	Calling Card, clippings, and letter from Gray	ND-09/23/1954	Two obituaries from Denver newspapers; one clipping about a party thrown for Gray; ; letter from Gray to
					Hafen about clipping about the party; a calling card.
30	Gray Family	2	Newspaper clipping and certificates	1909-07/06/1910	Obituary for William P. Gray from The Denver Republican; school certificates for Gray children glued on the
					back of the obituary. Note on envelope the clippings stored in states that it is to be filed in the unclassified
					MSS file.
30	Gredler, Marcus	1	Typed clipping titled "Execution of Marcus Gredler."	06/28/1860	Typed from The Western Mountaineer.
30	Greeley, Horace	5	Clippings and Promotional Card	10/19/1870-ND	One typed newspaper article about Greeley's Colorado visit; two magazine clippings; one journal clipping
					that is 24-30a; one promotional card showcasing Greeley, Colorado that is 4558. Colorado Tribune article is
					MSS XXIII-51b. Booklet of clippings
30	Green, Mrs. Amy Boruff	1	Obituary	07/1940	From The Holly Chieftain. Three different dates written on file/clipping.
30	Green, Curtis R.	1	Biographic sketch	4/16/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
30	Green, Dan	1	Press release	4/18/1970	Press release announcing Green's candidacy for University of Colorado Regency. Photograph and resume
00	Groom, Barr	Ι΄	110001010000	17 167 167 6	included with press release.
30	Green, George S.	1	Biographical Data	5/1/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
30	Green, Isaiah Buckman	1	Biographic and genealogic sketch	Copied 1965	One biographic sketch of Green's military service with geneaologic information attached.
30	Green, Roy M.	1	Biographical Data	6/27/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
30	Green, Taylor	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
30	Greenburg, Daniel Willard	2		ND-02/13/1964	One letter from J. W. Todd Jr. to Historical Society about the selling of Greenburg's papers; one eulogy and
30	Greenburg, Danier Willard	2	Letter and eulogy	ND-02/13/1904	
00	Our and Address O	4	Ob the common of	1/00/1011	information about Greenburg's papers.
30	Greene, Arthur C.	1	Obituary Control of Table 16	1/30/1941	From The Englewood Entreprise.
30	Greenway, John	1	Collection of four letters between Greenway and Teddy Kaye.	03/10/1965-	Letters about Slavic research and publishing.
				05/18/1965	
30	Gregg, Georgia K.	4	Burial and service notices	12/18-12/22/1964	Two different burial notices and two service notices. One identified as from Rocky Mountain News. The
					other three are from unidentified Denver newspapers.
30	Gregg, Gilbert Edward	1	Biographical Data	08/08-10/11/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data along with additional information.
30	Gregg, Nathan	1	Service Notice	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
30	Gregg, Mrs. Nathan	4	Burial and service notices	ND	From unidentified Denver newspapers.
30	Gregg, Paul	3	Clippings and press release	02/02/1961-	One clipping from Rocky Mountain News; one clipping from The Denver Post; a press release about the
				12/06/1992	Historical Society receiving a collection of Gregg's paintings.
30	Gregg, Paul	1	Magazine section titled "An Album of Paul Greeg Paintings."	1954	Section highlighting articles about Gregg and his works.
30	Gregory, John H.	8	Letters, biographic sketch, slides, and manuscript.	08/17/1873-	Three letters about information about Gregory; one maunscript titled Mr. Gregory's Mountain; one
				10/15/1992	biographic sketch from Halaas Biography Files; two slides of Mr. Gregory's Mountain; one hand-written copy
					of a clipping from a scrapbook.
30	Gregory, John Hamilton	17	Letters, clippings, and sketches.	1891-09/25/1995	Two letters between Stan Oliner and Patsy Bradbury about donation of information on Gregory; photocopies
			, 11 0 ,		of four letters from Gregory or his friend Silas Payne; two Georgia map; four newspaper clippings; two
					copies of "The Perplexing Case of John H. Gregory" as published in <u>The Historical Quarterly</u> ; a biographic
					sketch of the Paine family; two copies from the Gregory family bible; one research worksheet.
					sketch of the Fame family, two copies from the dregory family bible, one research worksheet.
30	Gregory, John Hamilton	4	Letters, clipping, and manuscripts.	07/1956-1975	One The Georgia Historical Quarterly with an article on Gregory; two manuscripts of this article titled "The
00	Gregory, born riaminon	Ī	Letters, dipping, and manuscripts.	07/1000 1070	Perplexing Case of John H. Gregory;" one letter from Margaret Meaders to Alice L. Sharp about a different
					article on Gregory; one letter from James M. Barnett to Margaret [Meaders?] about what he knows about
					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
00	Cycerony Myo Mondin (Duth Dougen	4	Diagraphical Data	4/0/1075	Gregory. Manuscripts look identical and may be typed copies of the article.
30	Gregory, Mrs. Marvin (Ruth Dauron		Biographical Data	4/3/1975	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
00	Pruett)		On the said to the state of the said to th	00/44/40500	F
30	Greiner, Pauline Semple	2	Service and burial notices	03/14/1956?	From unidentified Denver newspapers.
30	Grenard, Florence B.	2	Certificates	07/01/1943-	One membership certificate that is 25176; one certificate declaring Grenard the winner in a primary election
20	0 ("5)::	1		09/14/1956	for committeewoman that is 25175.
30	Grenfell, Edwin I.	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
30	Grenfell, Helen Thatcher Loring	3	Letter, memorial booklet, and object report	1935-07/23/2007	One letter from E. I. Grenfell about the memorial booklet; one memorial booklet that has MSS number; one
					object report from ARGUS.
30	Greub, Rudolph	3	Letters and genealogical information	08/1854-ND	One letter written in Swiss German; one letter about his stock brand; one note presented by Fredrick R.
					Greub, Rudolf's son about his family's settlement. MSS written on associated sheet in file.
30	Griem, Willard N.	1	Biographical Data	8/9/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
30	Grier, Mrs. Medora Florence	1	Obiturary titled "Mrs. Stewart Grier is Called Home."	8/1/1940	From The Hotchkiss Herald.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
30	Griffin, Thomas E.	1	Wedding Certificate between Griffin and Mary E. Jones	09/13/1876	Photocopy of certificate.
30	Griffith, Emily	16	Clippings, sketches, and materials from the Emily Griffith Opportunity school.	12/06/1949-1996	Ten newspaper clippings; three biographic sketches; one eulogy; two different materials from the Emily Griffith Opportunity school. One duplicate brochure for the school.
30	Griffith, James E.	1	Biographic sketch	10/30/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
30	Griffith, Laurabel	1	Two copies of a remembrance program.	05/1955	One program has a burial notice glued inside.
30	Griffiths, David	1	Two typed biographical extracts.	Extracted from 1898	Original published in <i>Portrait and Biographical Record of Denver and Vicinity, Colorado</i> . One copy typed on
			The state of the s	publication.	Fremont County Board of County Commissioners stationary. W. R. Griffiths, possibly a son of David's, listed
				p a a mountain	as the Board's chairman.
30	Grimes, Benjamin	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
30	Griswold, Don Luverne	1	Biographical data	6/5/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Husband to Katherine Griswold.
30	Griswold, (Katherine) Jean (Harvey)	1	Biographical data	6/5/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Wife to Don Griswold.
30	Gross, Dwight David	1	Biographic sketches and clippings	1951-ND	Copies of materials from Halaas Biography Files. Two pages are biographic sketches and five pages are copies of newspaper clippings.
30	Groot, Mary	1	Clipping titled "Mary Groot Wills Stock Holdings to Friend, Kin."	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
30	Grosheider, Arthur Rogers	1	Biographic sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
30	Groves, James K.	2	Biographical sketch and data	04/21/1944/1978	On State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; two biographic sketches. Almost
					identical except one copy lists an 1977 achievement.
30	Gruber Family	1	Letter from G.F. Gruber to Historical Society	10/25/1969	Letter thanking Mr. Malsh and his staff for locating a book on the Clay, Gruber Company[sic].
30	Gruber, E. H.	2	Letter and newspaper clipping	07/29/1911-	Letter from Nancy Lematta to Historical Society about research progress on Emanuel Henry Gruber; one
				05/25/1996	newspaper clipping from Denver Field and Farm about Gruber's hospitalization.
30	Gruber, Rose F.	1	Burial notice	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
31	Grundy, Joseph	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Eighty-Seven Years Old and He Works Every Day."	1/17/1941	From The Eaton Herald.
31	Guanella, Joseph	1	Biographical Data	1881-01/21/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data and attached newspaper clipping about the death of Joseph's father, Thomas.
31	Gudenschwager, Frances Rataizak	1	Manuscript titled The Story of My Life and timeline.	1935-10/02/1989	Edited version of manuscript produced in 1935. Story as told to France Laatz (Mangan). Also includes timeline of Gudenschwager's life with source.
31	Singer Guerin, Mrs. E. G.	1	Typed copy of "A Colorado Story of Love, Lucacy and Revenge" manuscript.	01/14-03/11/1885	Serial story about Guerin typed from The Colorado Transcript (Golden).
31	Guggenheim Family	3	Biographic sketch and clippings	ND-08/01/1970	One clipping from unidentified (Denver?) newspaper; one article from Hampton's Magazine; biographic
	,				sketch published by The Associated Press Biographical Service. File states to also see files on mining and mineral resources.
31	Gugganhaim Mayor	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Guggenheims; Vast Fortune Was Founded in	3/6/1941	From The Denver Catholic Register.
JI	Guggenheim, Meyer		Colorado."	3/0/1941	
31	Guldman, Leopold	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Historic Guldman portrait donated to Denver Public Library."	4/10/1987	From Intermountain Jewish News.
31	Gunn, Charles	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
31	Gunnison, Capt.	7	Letters , index, and dedication program	11/12/1885-	One index to letters of Capt. John Gunnison; one strip of film of a letter about Gunnison; four letters about
	•			05/30/1954	Gunnison and current ownership of his property; a monument dedication program. Program presented by
					Dr. Nolie Mumly. Letter number on 1885 letter.
31	Gunnison, John W.	2	Manuscript titled Notes on Biography of Capt. John W. Gunnison and letter	1860-07/23/1959	One manuscript that highlights Gunnison's background and letters concerning him; a letter from Dale
			about books.		Morgan to Janet Lecompt listing books that reference Charles Autobees. Autobees had explored parts of
					Colorado prior to the Gunnison expedition. Manuscript has call number and accession number.
31	Guttman Family	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Lawyer's Search for his Roots Uncovers Eyewitnesses to History."	4/13/1998	From <u>Ohio Lawyers Weekly</u> .
31	Guy, J. C.	1	Record of a Trade	10/07/1861	Photocopy county record of a trade between Guy and John G. Henderonson (sp?). Copied from page 199 of the Jefferson County Records. Presented by Mr. Ranstelter on June 21, 1966.
31	Guynn, John W.	2	Newspaper clippings	08/29-09/25/1940	One obituary and one tribute for Guynn. Both clippings from The Hotchkiss Herald. Earlier article is MSS
J 1	Gayini, oonii vv.	_	Tromopapor onppringo	00/20 00/20/1040	XXIX-14d. Later article is MSS XXIX-7k.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
31	Guyot, N.E.	2	Newspaper clippings	ND-05/17/1933	Three photocopies of articles about Guyot. Two articles copied on the same page and a duplicate of this
					page is also in the file. One article from an earlier date. Articles from a Kingman, Arizona newspaper.
					Mohave County News?
31	Haase, C. J.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Printer Came Here in Covered Wagon."	1/24/1941	From The Calhan News.
31	Hackstaff, Cyrus A.	1	Oral History Transcript.	09/1977	Conducted and compiled by David McComb. Organized memoir based up interviews.
31	Hadley, Edna Henrie (Mrs. Chalmers)	1	Obituary	c. 1967	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Denver newspaper.
31	Hadley, Mrs. Pearl	1	Obituary	06/06/1940	From The Canon City Record.
31	Hafen, Ann Woodbury	2	Manuscript titled "Ouray of the Utes" and playbill.	c. 1937	Manuscript includes information for the launching of <u>Chief Ouray</u> , a military ship; playbill for "One More
	,,		,		American." Copyright date found on WorldCat. Manuscript is written by Hafen but not about her.
31	Hafen, LeRoy	5	Program, pamphlet, clipping, sketch, and finding aid.	ND-1966	One pamphlet celebrating the Hafen's 50th wedding anniversary; one biographic sketch from Halaas
					Biography files; one magazine clipping from Brand Book Twelve; a finding aid to the letters in MSS 214
					(number now associated with Edward Drapela and not the Hafens); a lecture program.
31	Hafen, LeRoy R.	4	Newspaper clippings and pamphlets	ND-1965	Two pamphlets promoting Hafen's nonfiction works; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News about Hafen's
					book; one pamphlet celebrating the Hafen's 50th wedding anniversary. Includes the couple's timeline.
31	Hafen, Jacob	2	Letter to family from Hafer and a mnauscript titled Daily Visitor at Home of	04/22/1933-ND	One letter concerning gifts; one manuscript about Hafer's visit as a teen with Chief Ouray and Chipeta in
			Chief Ouray		1877.
31	Hagerman, James J.	1	Obituary titled "James J. Hagerman Dead in Italy; Empire Builder and Railroad King."	9/15/1909	From The Daily News. Becoming unglued so a copy has been made.
31	Haggot, Lou Williw (Mrs. Warron	1	Obituary	c. 1959	From Denver Post.
	Armstrong)				
31	Hagus, Andrew	3	Letters from Andrew Hagas Jr. and Lucille Hagus Imherr	09/10/1963-	Letters to the Historical Society about photographs and information on tha Hagus family. Note on file states
	1			10/18/1963	to also see Donovan, James. No such file exists.
31	Halaas, David	3	Oral History Transcript, newspaper clipping, and invitation.	06/24/1978-	One oral history transcript about preparing CHS exhibits; one party invitation celebrating Halaas' dissertation
				11/07/1986	defense; newspaper clipping from <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> about Halaas' book. Oral history has subject card paper clipped to document.
31	Hale, Cynthia M.	1	Letter from Hale to her brother.	05/01/1864	Photocopy of original. Letter about people living with Hale and recent deaths in the family.
31	Hale, Irving (Brig. Gen.)	7	Biographic sketches, dedication materials, and newspaper clippings.	ND-09/21/1941	Two copies of the same biographic sketch; a different biographic sketch that is H-C2.6-7.18; two newspape
					clippings from Rocky Mountain News; a Hale Parkway dedication program that is MSS XXVIII-13n; an
					invitation to tablet dedication that is H-5045; two impression stamps of "National Society Army of the Philippines" that are H-C2.6-7.16 and 17.
31	Hall, Benjamin Franklin (Chief Justice)	2	Typed newspaper clippings	08/17/1861-	Earlier article typed from The Colorado Republican and is MSS XXIII-31 and #373; later article typed from
				08/20/1863	The Weekly Commonwealth & Republican and is MSS XXIV-1e and #400. File states to also see MSS XXIV
					1b in Subject Collections: Courts.
31	Hall, Charles Dwight	1	Biographical Data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
31	Hall, Florence	1	Copy of diary/notebook.	c. 1882	Diary entries and inventories of agriculture products. Copy donated by Thomas A. Martin.
31	Hall, Frank	5	Newspaper clippings	05/17/1895-1917	Copies of clippings about Hall. Different sheets. MSS on <u>Denver Evening Tribune</u> article titled "Indian War Days."
31	Hall, Frank H.	1	Biographical Data	12/4/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. No clear relation to General Hall.
31	Hall, Howard	11	Clippings, letters, and photographs	10/06/1953-	Four newspaper clippings; four letters in envelopes with Hall return address; one note on first flight carrying
	,			05/06/1991	mail written by Howard(sp?); two photographs of the first flight.
31	Hall, Josiah N.	12	Photograph and sheets of newspaper clippings	07/1929-04/10/1952	Eleven newspaper clippings about the Josiah Hall and family; one photograph of Dr. Hall that has number.
31	Hall, Pierce	1	Obituary	7/15/1940	From The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle.
31	Hall, Robert Keith	1	Biographical Data	1/24/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
31	Hallett, Julia (Mrs. Samuel)	2	Clippings about Hallet's wealth.	07/25/1948- 12/04/1959	One article from Rocky Mountain Empire Magazine and more recent article from Rocky Mountain News.
31	Hallett, Moses (Judge)	1	Memorial court proceeding in honor of Hallett.	1913	Proceedings honoring the deceased Chief Justice.
31	Hallett, Moses and Family	3	Clipping, newspaper article index, and letter	04/19/1874-	Three typed copies of an article on Judge Hallett glued in the Dawson scrapbooks that are all MSS XV-6b;
	and taning			01/26/1982	index to articles in Denver Post; letter from Judge Hallett's grandson about family.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
31	Hallett, William L.	4	Letters and clippings	01/09/1947-	Two letters from the Fort Collins Pioneer Museum to the History Society about Hallett's cattle dealings that
				0325/1948	have the same accession numbers; one clipping from The Denver Post; one collection of two typed extracts
					from April 1947 newspapers about Hallett. Housed in Folded titled Powder River Livestock Co. Hallett and
					James Brown involved with the company.
31	Ham, A. B.	2	Newspaper clippings	c. 1943-05/29/1960	Two clippings from Pueblo Star Journal and Sunday Chieftain.
31	Hamacher, E. V.	1	Obituary titled "E. V. Hamacher Dies of Injuried Incurred in Fall."	6/28/1940	From Eastern Colorado Leader and Genoa Sentinal.
31	Hamer, Frank S.	1	Biographic sketch	4/16/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
31	Hames, George L.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
31	Hamil, David A.	2	Biographic sketches, dedication materials, and newspaper clipping.	03/07/1969- 09/01/1972	Two different biographical sketches. Later sketch is an updated version of the earlier sketch.
31	Hamilton, Alexander	1	Commission report	6/22/1956	Report titled "Interim Report of the Alexander Hamilton Bicentennial Commission." Report outlines celebrations involving the 200th birthday of Hamilton.
31	Hamilton, David Doom	1	Biographic sketch	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
31	Hamilton, Gavin Wm.	1	Obituary	4/18/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
31	Hamilton, Hamilton	1	Three copies of the same biographical sketch	8/17/1973	Copied from The Rocky Mountain News.
31	Hamilton, W. H.	1	Letter to Historical Society from Hamilton	7/26/1943	Letter describing materials Hamilton found about his family.
31	Hamlin, Clarence C.	1	Obituary titled "Clarence C. Hamlin Passes Away After Year's Illness."	10/30/1940	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
31	Hamlin, Mabel (Killie)	1	Biographical data from oral interview with Hamlin.	2/23/1966	Typed notes/outline on Hamlin's life.
31	Hamlin, W. Seward	1	Obituary titled "Veteran G.O.P. County Leader is Dead at 82."	c. 1937	From unidentified newspaper. Possibly from a New York State newspaper. Unclear connection to
	,		,		Colorado.
32	Hammaker, Wilbur Emery	1	Biographical data	5/6/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Included elaborated information and letter about enclosure. Hammaker served as a bishop for a Methodist Church.
32	Hammond, Dean	1	Biographical data	8/1/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Hammond, Mrs. Fannie	1	Newspaper clipping titled "A Pioneer Who Likes Young People."	2/6/1941	From Colorado City, Colorado Record.
32	Hammond, John Howard	2	Biographic manuscript and biographical data	08/25/1942-ND	On State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by Hammond's daughter, Lydia; a biographic manuscript about the Hammond family. Likely written by Lydia.
32	Hammond, Lavina M.	1	Biographic manuscript	ND	a biographic manuscript about Lavina. Likely written by her daughter, Lydia. Lavina was a wife of John Hammond.
32	Hammond, Samuel Smith	1	Biographical data	9/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Brother to John Hammond. Form filled out by Samuel's wive, Elnora. Note on first page states to also see Elnora Hammond. No biographical file for her found.
32	Hammond, Zipporah Parks	2	Two biographic sketches	ND	Both copied from Halaas Biography files. Similar sketches except one has additional handwritten notes about Hammond's life.
32	Hampton, Mrs. Mary	1	Obituary	5/16/1940	From The Fruita Times.
32	Hancock, William D.	4	Clippings and service program	10/31-ND/1971	Two clippings from <u>Denver Post</u> ; one typed extract from obituary; one memoiral services program. Hancock buried in a different state than where the services had taken place. One clipping has a duplicate.
32	Hanford, Peter O. Jr.	1	Biographical data	12/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Hanington, Charles H.	3	Manuscripts and biographical data	ND-05/1944	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; a manuscript highlighting promient Central City residents; a biographic manuscript. Hanington at the time the president of The Colorado Museum of Natural History.
32	Hanington, Mrs. Eleanor	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mrs. Hanington Leaves Estate Worth \$426,278."	c. 1958	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Denver newspaper.
32	Hankins, William E.	2	Obituaries	4/17/1941	MSS XXIX-22f from The Wellington Sun; MSS XXIX-24c from The Berthoud Bulletin.
32	Hanna, Bert	1	Biographic sketch	1963	Written by Hanna.
32	Hanna, James W.	3	Typed newspaper clippings	03/14/1891- 07/23/1910	Copies typed from The Colorado Graphic housed in evenlope with accession number; two copies of an article from Denver Times; one article typed from Denver Post.
32	Hanna, J.R. and Iona T.	20	Clippings, certificates, lithograph, and campaign card.	06/30/1894- 08/13/1924	Sixteen newspaper clippings; one campaign card; two copies of a lithograph of John Hanna that has MSS number; one election certification; one certificate from a Woman's suffrage group that has F number. Lithographs given 08/22/1931 by Miss Cox. Other papers given by C. N. Cox's daughters in Oct. 1929.
32	Hansen, Charles	3	Letters and biographical data	10/03-10/06/1942	Two letters between Hansen and Historical Society about project and <u>Greeley Daily Tribune</u> information; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
32	Hansen, Paul U. and Paul U. Jr.	3	Clippings and questionnaire	12/07/1944-	Clippings from Denver Post; Military questionniare about Paul Jr. He died in France while serving in World
				06/25/1993	War II.
32	Hansen, Peter	2	Letter and sheet of newspaper clippings	02/1913-05/22/1982	Letter about Peter Hansen and family plot from grandson's wife; sheet of newspaper clippings about older
					Peter's death.
32	Hansen, Susan Elizabeth	3	Clippings, cards, and booklet.	07/1927	One collection of cards sent with flowers for funeral; an obituary from unidentified newspaper (Calhan or
					Denver?); a memorial booklet.
32	Hanson, A. William (Billy)	1	Campaign card	1942	Campaign card for Weld County Commissioner seat.
32	Hardesty Family	3	Letter, recipe, and statement.	09/01/1816-ND	One certified statement; a sheet with recipes; one letter from William(sp?) Blaze to his father, Benjamin.
					Blaze an ancestor of Mrs. C. E. Hardesty? Certified statement has been rewritten. Note to return to
					Hardesty written on back.
32	Harding, Edward Bailey	1	Biographical data	11/19/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Harding, Warren G.	3	Newspaper clipping, address transcript, and service program	03/04/1921-	Transcript of Harding's inaugural address; a program for memoiral service at Westminster Abbey; a clipping
				08/10/1923	from The Rocky Mountain News.
32	Hards, Mrs. Emma L.	1	Biographical data	4/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Hardy, Don	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Noted Publisher, Don Hardy, Dies."	6/5/1966	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Canon City newspaper. Son of Mr. and Mrs. Guy Hardy.
32	Hardy, Mrs. Guy	1	Obituary	ND	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Canon City newspaper. Mother of Max and Don Hardy.
32	Hardy, Max	1	Obituary titled "Retired Published Dies at 68."	1/20/1969	From unidentified newspaper. Son of Mr. and Mrs. Guy Hardy.
32	Hare, Francis Marion	2	Military discharge papers and newspaper clipping	08/08/1865-	Discharge papers for Hare, who served during the Civil War; newspaper clipping about funeral service for
				05/07/1930	Hare. Photocopy of these documents also in file.
32	Harman, Fred	1	Colorado Wonderland magazine	02/1956	Article on Harman found on pages 26-27.
32	Harmon, Edwin P.	4	Appointment documents and letters.	06/05/1860-	One statement about Harmon's character; two commission appointments; one letter from Mississippi
				06/01/1870	secretary of state to Harmon asking Harmon to respond. File states to see also SC [Subject Collection]-
					Colorado Territory. MSS number on associated paper and lists all documents as belonging to MSS XXIII-
					25b.
32	Harmon, Everett	5	Membership documents to John C. Fremont Council, No. 2	12/26/1895-	Membership certificates, reciepts, and letters about the John C. Fremont Council, No. 2, a funeral benefit
				01/30/1896	association.
32	Harney, P. E.	1	Biographical data	5/14/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Harney, Gen. William Selby	1	Biographic sketch	4/11/1972	Written by George R. Adams for dissertation.
32	Harper, John	3	Newspaper clippings	12/1874-01/06/1875	Two typed copies from Weekly Rocky Mountain News; the remaining clipping from unidentified newspaper
					and is original. Death announcement from <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> is MSS XXVII-51cb. Obituary from <u>Rocky</u>
	4				Mountain News is MSS XXVII-51gb.
32	Harper, Landon G.	1	Obituary	6/5/1940	From The Lamar Register.
32	Harriman, George R.	1	Obituary	5/16/1972	From Arapahoe Herald.
32	Harriman, George W.	1	Collection of ten pages of biographical research materials.	ND	All but one page typed and one handwritten. MSS XI-7 referenced.
32	Harrington, Brendan J.	1	Biographic sketch	1/29/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
32	Harrington, Charles E.	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1923	Written by S. T. Sophis (sp?).
32	Harrington, C. L. (Charles)	3	Burial notice and obituary	1962	Two burial notices from Idaho Springs newspaper; obituary from Clear Creek News Journal. Burial notices
					dated in early July and obituary dated August 3rd. Obituary states he died last Thursday. Obituary matche
20	Hawington Clayense I	0	Letter from Herrington and Historical Cociety and his graphical date	11/01 11/00/1040	biographic information in burial notices.
32	Harrington, Clarence L.	2	Letter from Harrington and Historical Society and biographical data.	11/01-11/09/1943	One letter about a manuscript written by Thornburg; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
20	Hawington Daniel II. and Lavies	10	Dispinance paydo plande and vaccinte	00/47/4040	biographical data. Photocopies of manuscript may be in Mini-MSS 1390.
32	Harrington, Daniel H. and Louise	12	Business cards, deeds, and receipts.	03/17/1910-	One collection of business cards; one tax notice; six deeds for property; one contract; three receipts.
	Harrington			08/17/1949	Acknowledgement of contract and payment also stapled to deeds. Memorandum and inventory also in file.
20	Howington Mould Loon.	4	Diagraphical data	10/17/10/10	File states to see alco Certificate Collection.
32	Harrington, Mark Henry	1	Biographical data	12/17/1943 1924	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Manuscript of statements made by Mrs. O. E. Harrington about her shildhood. Propagad by Mrs. William C.
32	Harrington, Mrs. O. E.	[]	Manuscript	1924	Manuscript of statements made by Mrs. O. E. Harrington about her childhood. Prepared by Mrs. William C. Alexander. Portions missing.
32	Harrington, Orville	1	Magazine clipping titled "The Golden Leg."	07/1991	From Good Old Days.
32	Harrington, Priscilla L. (Mrs. Joseph)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Festates of Denverites Total Over \$450,000."	ND ND	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from Denver newspaper.
20	Hawia I Daressee	1	Disgraphical Data	4/00/4040	State Historical Society of Coloredo Forms for his greathing date
32	Harris, J. Ramsey	2	Biographical Data Manuacrist and powerpage alipping	4/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Harris, Jennie (Jackson)/Harris Family	2	Manuscript and newspaper clipping	07/10/1914-ND	Clipping from The Daily Sentinel; biographical manuscript of Jennie Harris.

Box		Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
32	Harris, Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Elliot	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Love at First Sight Grows Until Golden Wedding	3/11/1910	From <u>Denver Times</u> .
			Day."		
32	Harris, Wm. C.	1	Obituary	12/12/1940	From Sterling Northeastern Colorado News.
32	Harrison, Benjamin	5	Newspaper clippings and program	11/02/1888-	Three different articles from The Denver Republican; one broadside from Leadville Democrat; one program
				05/13/1891	from Harrison's Colorado visit. Broadside has accession number, call number and MSS XXVI-41. Each
					article has a different MSS number. One article has a duplicate. May 11, 1891 article is MSS XXVI-41ea.
					May 13, 1891 article is MSS XXVI-41da. May 17, 1891 article is May 17, 1891. Three articles moved from
					Harrison, Willima Henry file.
32	Harrison, Charles	2	Newspaper clipping and biographic sketch	08/24/1932-ND	Clipping from The Rocky Mountain News; biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files.
32	Harrison, Eva	2	Service notices	2/24/1967	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
32	Harrison, Fred A.	1	Biographical data	11/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by his wive, June H. Accompanying
					letter discusses Fred's health and possible sources to check information provided.
32	Harrison, Jeane Brooks (Mrs. John B.)	1	Obituary titled "'Girl of the Golden West,' Jeanne Harrison, Dies at 85."	c. 1956	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
32	Harrison, William Henry	2	Newspaper clipping and memorial poem	05/04/1841-	Clipping from The Calhan News; one memoiral poem written by Thomas Porter. Clipping is MSS XXIX-39z
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		The state of the s	04/04/1941	and the memorial poem has the other MSS number. Clippings about Benjamin Harrison moved to proper
				0 1/0 1/10 1 1	file
32	Hart, Charles Nelson	2	Letter and newspaper clipping	12/1922-05/21/1923	Letter from Hart about his early practice in Colorado that has Letter number; newspaper clipping from
					Denver News about Hart's death. Clipping taped to letter.
32	Hart, Mrs. Elizabeth Jerome	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Sons, Daughter Get Hart Estate."	1/8/1959	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Mother to John Lathrop Jerome Hart.
32	Hart, Gary	6	Biographic sketches and newspaper clippings.	04/15-07/22/1982	Three biographic sketches; three newspaper clippings. One biographic sketch has a duplicate.
32	Hart, John Lathrop Jerome	1	Biographical data	2/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Son of Elizabeth Jerome Hart.
32	Hart, Jonathan	1	Transcript of address	09/24/1858	Typed from Battle Creek Journal. Speech delivered by Rev. George Willard about Hart.
32	, and the second	2	Obituary titled "Last Services will be Friday for civic leader Lorna Hart" and	06/25-07/26/1987	Clipping copied from Denver Post; program for services at St. John's Cathedral.
02	Hart, 20ma Hogoro	_	memorial program	00/20 01/20/1001	polipping copied from <u>Bernor Foot</u> , program for correct at our control came and
32	Hart, Margaret	1	Obituary titled "Margaret Hart, Daughter of Late Rector, is Dead."	2/16/1945	From unidentified Denver newspaper. File states to also see Hart, Dean H. Martyn but no such file exists.
32	Hart, N. Berne	2	Biographic sketches	10/1967-02/1969	One sketch laid out like resume; one brief sketch mentions Hart's promotion.
32	Hart, Stephen Harding	16	Biographical data, clippings, and materials honoring Hart.	06/04/1942-2003	Four newspaper clippings about the Hart family; one newsletter with article on Hart; five materials pretaining
	land, expression and				to an event honoring Hart; one letter from Hart to Historical Society about research; one wedding invitation
					to Georgina Hart's wedding (Stephen's daughter); one map to the Hart house that has accession number;
					one memorial service program; one booklet about Hart's life; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form
					for biographical data. One brochure for award ceremony has three duplicates. Memorial service program
					has two duplicates.
32	Hartburg, Louis	2	Certificate of death and obituary	11/15/1977-	One certificate of death dated Oct. 10, 1986; one typed obituary with edits. Obitary dated earlier than
-	ab a. g,	_		10/02/1986	certificate but information matches up. Obituary likely written before death.
32	Hartman, Edward Randolph	2	Biographical data	01/14-07/10/1958	Two completed State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Same form but filled out at
	,,, p				different times. Slightly different information.
32	Hartman, Louis Patterson	1	Obituary titled "Posthumous Present Planned for Mother."	c. 1951	From unidentified newspaper. Born in 1876 in Denver.
32	Hartman, John Dixon	1	Biographical data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32	Hartman, Sallie W.	2	Obituary and burial notice	11/3-11/06/1963	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
	Hartman, Sam. C.	1	Biographical data	3/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32		•	Newspaper section	Spring 1994	Section of Central Denver News promoting Hartmann's run for a city council seat.
32 32		1			The state of the s
32	Hartmann, Margot	1			Three copies of a biograph extracted from Calhan News.
32 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William	1 2	Biographic sketch	2/4/1938	Three copies of a biograph extracted from Calhan News. Obituary from Rocky Mountain News: clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper.
32 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward	1 1 2 1	Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper.
32 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan	1 1 2 1 2	Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
32 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward	1 2 1 2	Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene.
32 33 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan Harvey, William McCall (Mr. and Mrs.)		Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data Biographical data	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942 6/5/1958	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene. Both filled out by daughter, Jean Harvey Griswold.
32 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan Harvey, William McCall (Mr. and Mrs.)	1 1 2 1 2	Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene. Both filled out by daughter, Jean Harvey Griswold. Two Denver Post articles; one booklet about Haskell's stances; three newsletters from the office of Haskell
32 33 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan Harvey, William McCall (Mr. and Mrs.)		Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data Biographical data	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942 6/5/1958	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene. Both filled out by daughter, Jean Harvey Griswold. Two Denver Post articles; one booklet about Haskell's stances; three newsletters from the office of Haskell while in the Senate. Booklet published before Nov. 1972 because of mention of Denver hosting the Olympic
32 33 33 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan Harvey, William McCall (Mr. and Mrs.) Haskell, Floyd K.		Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data Biographical data Newsletters, clippings, and booklet	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942 6/5/1958 c. 1972?-03/17/1980	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene. Both filled out by daughter, Jean Harvey Griswold. Two Denver Post articles; one booklet about Haskell's stances; three newsletters from the office of Haskell while in the Senate. Booklet published before Nov. 1972 because of mention of Denver hosting the Olympic games.
32 33 33 33 33	Hartmann, Margot Hartung, Franz William Hartung, Gustav Edward Harvey, Bradford Nathan Harvey, William McCall (Mr. and Mrs.)		Biographic sketch Newspaper clippings Biographical data Biographical data	2/4/1938 05/02/1958-ND 3/30/1942 6/5/1958	Obituary from Rocky Mountain News; clipping about estate from unidentified newspaper. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for William and one for Irene. Both filled out by daughter, Jean Harvey Griswold. Two Denver Post articles; one booklet about Haskell's stances; three newsletters from the office of Haskell while in the Senate. Booklet published before Nov. 1972 because of mention of Denver hosting the Olympic

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
33	Hauck, Mrs. Ernestine	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mrs. Hauck Describes Indian Raids."	1/5/1928	From Rocky Mountain News.
33	Hauck, Robert	1	Stock Brand Certificate	07/20/1885	Certificate for Robert Hauck's RH Stock Brand in Weld County.
33	Hauenstein, C.	3	Letters between Cliff Hauenstein and Historical Society and extracts from book	1898-10/18/1994	Two letters about Hauenstein's great-uncle and extracts from Denver, By Pen and Picture.
33	Haughey, Barney	1	Broadside titled "Barney Haughey's Excuse for Being a Candidate for the Council from District 7	ND	Printed by Allied Printing.
33	Haughwout, Charles S.	1	Biographical data	5/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
33	Hausmann-Pisco Mme. Marianne	1	Biographical data	9/12/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional background information.
33	Hawkey, Mr. and Mrs. Robert	2	Typed diaries	01/01/1864- 01/01/1868	Three copies of Robert Hawkey's 1864 diary; three copies of Mrs. Robert Hawkey's 1867-1868 diary. Typed from originals in the possession of Mrs. W. R. Rogerson, daughter of the Hawkeys. Robert's diary is MSS XXII-71 and Mrs. Is MSS XXII-71a.
33	Hawkins, Addison	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Dr. Addison Hawkins' Heart Snaps; Long III, but Death Unexpected."	c. 1891-1909	Photograph cut out. From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Denver newspaper.
33	Hawkins, Bert	1	Obituary	7/15/1940	From The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle.
33	Hawkins, Dr. David	1	Biographic sketch	1/13/1965	Glued on The Denver Post stationary.
33	Hawkins, Edward M.	1	Transcript titled "Leadville's First Papers."	3/7/1923	Manuscript created from interview between Dawson and Edward M. Hawkins.
33	Hawkins, Horace N. Jr.	1	Obituary	c. 1965	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
33	Hawkins, Horace Norman	1	Biographic sketch	8/21/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
33	Hawley, Antonetta Arnold	1	Collection of biographic sketches.	08/13/1919-ND	Collection of sketches and five clippings from the Halaas Biography files.
33	Hawthorne, Ernest T.	1	Biographical data	6/22/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional background information.
33	Hawxhurst Family	1	Letter from Donna Young to Historical Society about first child born in Denver.	11/20/1974	Letter describing the Hawxhurst's family history including Mary Jane's claims to be the first white child born in Denver.
33	Hay, Charles H.	16	Certificates, directories, and letters of recommendations.	08/21/1908- 04/03/1918	Seven teaching certificates; six letters of recommendation; one college transcript; one list of district committee members; one list of county superintendents of schools. One teaching certificate presented Aug. 4, 1947 by Mary H. Peterson.
33	Hay, John	2	Mining Stock certificate and background information	12/29/1908- 01/09/1962	Last Change Mining Company stock certificate; background information about mining company. Certificate presented 01/09/1962 and background information created for presentation.
33	Hayden, Charles W.	1	Copy of diary.	1851	Typed copy of Charles W. Hayden's diary. Dr. Keith of Casper, Wyoming gave diary to Mrs. A. W. Spring [Agnes Wright Spring] priot to her presentation to historical society in 1944.
33	Hayden, F. V.	1	Documentary script	ND	For KRMA-TV documentary.
33	Haynes, Elsie	1	Book titled Chipmunks.	ND	Children's book written by Haynes.
33	Haynie, Earl H.	1	Biographical data	2/21/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
33	Haynie, Henrietta Bagwell	3	Two manuscripts and letter from Mrs. Orson Haynie to Historical Society	05/1936-04/09/1952	
33	Hazard, Lenora Luellen Ainsworth	1	Obituary	6/21/1940	From The Center Post Dispatch.
33	Head, Mrs. Christy	1	Obituary titled "Mrs. Christy Head, Colorado Pioneer, Dies at Age of 86."	c. 1933	From unidentified newspaper. Likely from a Denver newspaper.
33	Healy, John F. Jr.	1	Biographical data	10/25/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
33	Healy, Nellie	2	Signs and obituary	ND-01/24/1946	Obituary photocopied from The Herald Democrat; two FOR RENT signs that list Healy as the agent.
33	Heath, Josie	8	Campaign materials	07/31/-11/09/1990	Seven campaign materials; a letter from Heath asking for donations. Three additional duplicates of campaign materials.
33	Hebard, Grace Raymond	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Dr. Herbard at 74 Works Hard."	c. 1935	From unidentified newspaper. Possibly from a Wyoming newspaper.
33	Heck, Theodore Richard	1	Biographical data	9/23/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
33	Hedlund, Charles Hayes	1	Obituary	2/27/1941	From The Wellington Sun.
33	Heffron	1	Speech transcript	c. 1889	Presented by W. C. Ferril.
33	Heiland, C. A.	1	Letter from Heiland	ND	Letter from Heiland stating biographical data on him can be found in <i>Who's Who in America</i> ect. He is associated with the Heiland Research Corp.
33	Heintze, Robert C.	2	Clipping and manuscript titled My Memory of 78 Silvery Glades.	01/01/1960- 01/09/1964	Clipping about Heintze's death as published in Steamboat Pilot; autobiographic manuscript.
33	Heiser Family	3	Letter, sketch, and certificate	10/21/1878- 01/22/1988	One copy of trademark certificate; one letter to Historical Society about research done on the Heiser family; biographic sketch of the Heiser family. Note on file states to also see 978.81 Denver - Residences - Heiser House.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
33	Hellems, F.B.R.	2	The Colorado Alumnus magazine and memorial program.	04/1929	Article about the University of Colorado Dean Hellem's death; program for University of Colorado's memorial
					services.
34	Helm, Joseph C.	12	Biographic sketch, clippings, letters, and manuscript	12/16/1888-	One letter concerning Helm's death; two letters between Helm and General Sherman; one letter from Helm
				05/29/1915	to Captain Mc Alexander; one manuscript about the Civil War; four newspaper clippings from Colorado
					newspapers; one memorial meeting card for the Denver Bar Association; one biographic sketch; one
					memorial address transcript. Number on Denver Post article.
34	Helm, W. A.	1	Manuscript titled The Gate of the Mountain.	1884-05/08/1924	Copied 05/08/1924
34	Helm, Wesley	15	Clippings, biographical information, and hunting license.	ND-1964	One hunting license; one biographic sketch; eight newspaper clippings on the Ellermyer/Helm family; two
					clippings about seemingly unrelated families; three documents outlining genealogy of the Charles
					Ellermeyer family. Hunting license and sketch presented by Mrs. Wesley Helm through Mrs. Carlos Stewart
					in 1964.
34	Hemmerle, Andrew	1	Obituary titled "Andrew Hemmerle, True Pioneer of County,"	10/3/1940	From The Canon City Record.
34	Hemmick, Clara (Mrs.)	1	Obituary	6/14/1968	From Okmulgee Daily Times.
34	Hendee, Dorothy	1	Letter from Hendee to Historical Society	1/20/1943	Letter about losing the biographical data form and a suggestion of a person to include in the project.
34	Henderson, Harold B.	1	Biographic sketch	11/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
34	Henderson, John R.	1	Two copies of an autobiographic sketch.	ND	Originally given to J. H. Morris.
34	Henderson, Mr. and Mrs. Junius	2	Two letters from the Hendersons.	03/25-04/19/1933	One letter to Mrs. McClung from Junius about the University of Colorado museum; one letter from Bess
					Green Henderson to Miss McClung (same person?). Both letters presented by Quantrille D. McClung in
	<u> </u>				1961.
34	Henderson, Omar R.	1	Biographical data	10/1/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
34	Hendricks, Dr. Joel E.	2	Two memorial booklets	c. 1892	One booklet of clippings about Hendricks that has MSS number; one memorial program with an extract from
					Des Moines Daily News. Genealogic information written on the back of the larger booklet. Smaller booklet
0.4	1			E/E/40.44	presented by J. D. Randall on an unknown date.
34	Hendrix, Harvey R.	1	Obituary	5/5/1941	From Salida Daily Mail.
34	Henke, Louis	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
34	Henry, Hubert Day	1	Biographical data	11/28/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
34 34	Henry, Stella M.	1	Typed copy of obituary	3/1/1964 1891	Typed from Rocky Mountain News. Booklet refuting claims made by Henry about the Travelers Insurance Company. Presented by W. C. Ferril
34	Henry, Theodore C.		Booklet titled A Complete Refutation of Circular Letters Written by T. C. Henry	1091	
34	Hensler, Julia A.	1	et al Obituary	12/30/1967	on June 8, 1905 From Denver unidentified newspaper.
34 34	Hepburn, Mrs. Charles Lewis	1	Typed copy of diary	01/01-12/17/1870	Typed version of Hepburn's diary. Photocopy of sample page in diary included.
34	Hepburn, George	1	Manuscript titled <i>The Colorado Hepburns</i> .	08/1990	Written by Edward J. Michal. Multiple sections for different members of the family.
34	Hepler, Ralph W.	1	Biographical data and letters	03/30-05/01/1942	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information; three letters
U -1	riepier, riaipir vv.	7	Diographical data and letters	03/30-03/01/1342	between the Historical Society and Hepler about additional family information and possible donation.
					between the historical occiety and hepier about additional family information and possible donation.
34	Hepperly, Asa K.	1	Biographical data and letter	07/016-07/17/1943	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached and
0.	rioppony, riod re		Stographical data and tottor	077010 0771171010	in accompanying letter.
34	Herndon, James Baird Jr.	1	Biographical data	1/3/1944	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached.
•				1,76,716.1.	graphical and the same of the
34	Herrick, Charles E.	1	Biographical data	3/4/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
34	Herrington, Frank	16	Certificates, census page, and letter.	1850-12/26/2001	Eight certificates dealing with Herrington's pension; four certified statements about Herrington; one copy of
					the 1850 Census; a deposition about life; one general affidavit; one letter to Historical society from Joe
					Corley, a relative, about documents in file.
34	Hershey, Milton S.	2	Booklet titled 100 Years: The Ingredients of Our Success and extract from a	ND-1993	One booklet about the Hershey Chocolate Company's history; an extract from unidentified book about the
			book about Hershey Chocolate Company.		company. Extract from a chapter on Hershey's days in Colorado.
34	Hertel, George W.	4	Biographic sketches, photographs, and clippings	07/02/1859-ND	One sketch from Western Pioneer Days; one photograph of Joanna Hertel, George's mother; one
					photograph of Hertel's tombstone; one typed collection of biographic information and newspaper clippings.
34	Herzberger, A. C.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	For unidentified use. Note about award given written at a later date.
34	Herzmark, Paula	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Gaurdian of a \$10 million cookie jar."	6/2/1979	From The Colorado Statesman.
34	Herzog, C. Lewis	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Lewis Herzog Proves Jounnalistic Ability."	10/5/1933	From The Clarion.
34	Hesse, Fred W.	0	Nothing in Folder		May be misfiled or misplayed. File states to also see Subject Collections - Agriculture II
34	Hetherington, George	1	Biographic sketch	9/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
34	Hibbs, James - Martha E. Cooley	1	Marriage Certificate	11/22/1855	Marriage certificate between James Hibbs and Martha E. Cooley. Also includes dates of births and deaths until 1907.
34	Hibschle, K.S.	1	Manuscript titled A Pioneer Woman of Colorado.	c. 1941	Paper originally submitted to the Colorado History Department. Written by Mrs. Charles Calvert of thw Women's Club of Leadville.
34	Hickenlooper, John	1	Inauguration program	7/21/2003	Program from the inauguration of Hickenlooper and other city/county officials.
34	Hickey, Clinton G.	1	Biographic sketch	11/13/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
34	Hickey, Marilyn	1	News release	ND	Media release and biographic sketch. Mentions Hickey's death but she appears to still be alive (03/08/2012). Font may date it from 1980s-early 1990s.
34	Hicklin, Alexander	1	Letter from F.T. Cheetham to Historical Society	1/4/1928	Letter about Hicklins and his connection to Estefena Bent. Note added to letter states to also see Colorado Magazine, Vol. 15, No. 1, pg. 5.
34	Hickman, Clark R.	1	Biographical data	7/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
34	Hickman, Thomas M.	1	Biographical data	3/28/1942	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information included.
34	Hickok, James Butler (Wild Bill)	13	Clippings, photographs, and letters	03/05/1873- 10/14/1990	Two typed copies of "Life of Wild Bill Hickok" published in New York Sun that is MSS XI-5 1; one booklet titled Wild Bill Hickok: King of the Gun-Fighters; three copies of "Wild Bill" Hickok manscript written by Mrs. Martha Hickok that is MSS XI-5 2; one "A Son of the Border" from Everybody's Magazine that is MSS XXIV-45d; one collection of notes on "Testimonials to Wild Bill's Character" that is MSS XI-5 3. two newspaper clippings; one photograph of the Wild Bill's birthplace; two letters to Historical Society about works written about Hickok. Outdated inventory in file.
34	Hickok, James Butler (Wild Bill)	4	Extract, clippings, and manuscripts	ND	One extract from "Life of Wild Bill Hickok;" one magazine clipping from The Frontier ; two manuscripts about Hickok, Buffalo Cody, and associates. Accession number on The McCandles Gang manuscript. Call number on other manuscript titled "Phillip's Reply."
35	Hicks, Allyn H. Jr.	1	Obituary	9/8/1965	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
35	Hicks, James White	1	Letter from Historical Society to H. D. Brumage	2/19/1962	Letter about Historical Society's research on Brumage's father, Hicks. Presented Feb. 21, 1962.
35	Hicks, Louise (Mrs. Henry)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Jurist's Widow Wills Estate Worth \$30,000."	ND	From unidentified newspaper. Possibly a Denver newspaper.
35	Hicks, Margot Gengenbach	1	Obituary	c. 1971	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
35	Hicks, S. Nelson Jr.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Hicks Leaves \$100,000 to Wife and Sons."	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
35	Higby, William Eugene	2	Biographical data and newspaper clipping	02/29/1944- 08/11/1966	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; a newspaper clipping from Palmer Lake-Monument News.
35	Higbee, Frank E.	1	Obituary	6/21/1940	From The Fountain Herald.
35	Higgins, Mrs. Francis	1	Obituary	2/27/1941	From Canon City Record.
35	Higgins, William A.	1	Obituary titled "M. F. Dacey, Wm. A. Higgins Pass Away on Same Day."	7/25/1940	From The Denver Catholic Register.
35	High, Henry	3	Clipping, marriage certificate, and discharge papers.	08/24/1964-c. 1914	All photocopies of originals. One marriage certificate between Henry High and Sallie Underhill; one military discharge papers; one newspaper clipping from The Denver Post.
35	Hightower, Louis Denzil	1	Obituary titled "School Superintendent L. D. Hightower Dies Suddenly at His Home."	2/24/1941	From Salida Daily Mail.
35	Hildebrand, Leonard	12	Certificates, geneaologic, and biographic sketches.	12/01/1876-ND	One copy of naturalization papers; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one copy of homestead certificate; one rememberance card; one copy of the Hildebrands marriage license; five packets of geneaologic information on the Kline/Hildebrand families; one biographic sketch; one typed copy of land deed.
35	Hill, Alice Polk	2	Clippings and biographic sketch.	c. 1919-ND	One collection of six sheets of newspaper clippings; one biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files.
35	Hill, F. H.	2	Biographic sketch and clipping	03/26/1936-ND	One clipping from The Jackson County Star; a biography presented by Ethel Corbett.
35	Hill, Francis B.	1	Memorial booklet	c. 1911	Includes photograph.
35	Hill, James H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "James H. Hill, Valley Resident Since 1911, Engaged in Many Thrilling Pioneer Experiences."	7/7/1940	From The Montrose Enterprise.
35	Hill, Louise Sneed	2	Magazine clipping and biographic sketch	ND-Mar./Apr. 1986	One biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; a magazine clipping from Colorado Homes & Lifestyles.
35	Hill, Nathaniel	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Halaas Biography files.
35	Hill, Nathaniel P.	5	Clippings and biographic sketch	03/08/1879-ND	One magazine clipping about the Hill family; two copies of a Mining American article that has Pam Box number; one typed copy of an Illustrated Weekly article that is MSS XXVI-39sa; one article from unidentified source; one biographic sketch extracted from <i>The History of City of Denver</i> . March 18, 1879 article is MSS VII-19w.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
35	Hill, Mrs. Olive	1	Obituary	06/03/1891	Typed from The Denver Republican.
35	Hill, W. W.	1	Research notes	08/1902	J. Smiley's notes about W.W. Hill. Note about Hill's death added by Smiley in 1911.
35	Hill, William Silas	2	Clipping and biographical data	c. 1941-04/17/1942	Magazine clipping from Implement Record; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
35	Hilliard, Benjamin C.	3	Transcript of speeches and remarks	08/02/1916- 10/03/1918	Three copies of a transcript of remarks made by Hilliard; one transcript of speech; one transcript of extension of remarks. Later remarks presented by the John Ellis Estate on Aug. 10, 1938. MSS XXVI-8b and 7215 is assigned to 06/02/1916 and 10/03/1918 versions. April 28, 1917 transcript is 7211 and has Pam Box number.
35	Hillman, Charles A.	1	Biographical data	7/21/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
35	Hillyer, Granby	2	Biographic sketches	03/12-03/24/2006	Biographic sketches printed from Grand County Web sites.
35	Hinderlider, Michael Creed	2	Biographic sketches	ND-12/01/1943	One biographic sketch; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
35	Hinderman, Roy A.	1	Biographic data	9/11/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with list of works edited by Hinderman.
35	Hinrichs, Peter Detlef	2	Letter and diary manuscript	11/08/1863- 03/30/1974	Diary manuscript covering 1863-1864 entries; a letter from grandson about translating the diary and biographic information about Hinrichs' life after 1864.
35	Hinsdale, George A.	4	Letters and clipping	06/25/1856-	Two letters from Hinsdale to his future wife, Josephine Sebastian; one letter from Gene Cantwell and
	i inicadio, accigo / ii	·	and onpping	12/24/1973	historical society about Hinsdale; one obituary from unidentified newspaper. Earlier letters presented by Josephine.
35	Hinsdale, Robert and Samuel	1	Manuscript titled A Hinsdale in Massachusetts ."	10/8/1972	Photocopy of draft written by Gene R. Cantwell.
35	Hitchens, William M.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Some People of Our Town."	5/8/1941	From The Steamboat Pilot.
35	Hitchings, T. C.	2	Biographical data	8/13/1943	Two slightly different State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One photocopy version, typed notes have been added.
35	Hitchins, Joseph	1	Fine Arts Journal publication.	11/1910	Article of interest is "Career of Joseph Hitchins, Noted Colorado Artist" on pages 291-293.
35	Hitchins, Joseph	5	Clippings and manuscript	c. 1890s-ND	Two copies of clippings from Pueblo newspapers; one copy of a clipping from <u>Denver Post</u> ; one copy of a clipping from unidentified newspaper but likely from Pueblo newspaper; one copy of a manuscript written by Hitchins. Manuscript copy is light in many places.
35	Hitler, Adolf	15	Clippings and letters.	12/1942-07/1978	Eleven letters; three newspaper clippings; one "Action Line" Information Sheet. All materials discuss the possibility that Hitler owned land newar Kit Carson. Later articles debunk this myth.
35	Hittson, John	4	Letters, clippings, and research notes.	ND-1963	One book titled "Quanah Parker" Last Chief of the Comanches; a clipping titled "The Hittson Raid" from The Westerners; two letters from Salena Moore about Hittson; one collection of Moore's nots on Hittson and adventures. Book and letters presented by Mrs. Brown, Hittson's daughter, in 1946. Clipping presented by Dr. Philip Rasch in 1964.
35	Hittson, John	1	Letter from George E. Cranmer to Mrs. Tessie Harris	7/26/1967	Letter about Histtson's involvement in fighting Native Americans on the Great Plains. Hittson's daughter is Cranmer's mother.
35	Hoag, Frank S.	4	Obituaries, biographical data, and interview transcript.	01/18/1944-01/1998	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; transcript of an interview with Hoag's friend, Bob Rawlings; two obituaries for Hoag. One from Denver Post and the other from an unidentified newspaper. Not from a Pueblo paper.
35	Hoare, Mary Breen	18	Clippings, bylaw; manuscripts, and letters	ND-11/23/1958	Two copies of bylaws of Nevadaville; four copies of Jeanie Muir's baptism certificate; two newspaper clippings about Hoare; one typed copy of an article from unidentified serial; one extract from The Trail ; two manuscripts about Adelia Anastacia Cole Muir Winterbottom; six letters involving the Historical Society about researching and obtaining infomation about the Muir family. Hoare is a member of this family.
35	Hoart, Frank H.	2	Letter and clippings	1938-08/27/1992	Letter from the Hoart family about Frank's involvement with the Brown Place; a sheet of clippings about Hoart. One clipping from a <i>Who's Who</i> book and other clipping is an obituary from unidentified Denver newspaper. A letter between <u>The Denver Post</u> and the Historical Society commenting on letter from the Hoart family.
35	Hockenberger Family	8	Geneaologic data and clippings	12/1/1989	One geneaologic chart of the Hockenberger family; one report on the family; six newspaper clippings. Note the clipping copy quality is poor. Some clippings are dated with no newspaper identified and other clippings do not have a date but a source.
35	Hocker, Clarence Benjamin	1	Biographical data	11/23/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
35	Hodder, Halie Riley	1	Manuscript titled Crossing the Plains By Covered Wagon	ND	Written by Halie Riley Hodder. Submitted to unidentified organization by Mrs. Wilshire Riley. Two manuscripts total.
35	Hodges, Joseph G.	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
35	Hodges, Paul V.	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1965-1978	Hodges served as chief justice of the Colorado Supreme Court from 1978 until his death. This is not
					mentioned in the sketch. Position held at time sketch created states he has been at that post since 1965.
36	Hodgson, Isaac		Biographic sketches, photographs, letters, and National Register of Historic	1918-02/11/1996	Two biographic sketches on the Hodgson family and their architecture firm; one Registration Form for a
			Place Registration Form		building designed by Isaac Hodgson; one letter from an attorney contesting the building's inclusion to the
					National Register; seven sheets of buildings designed(?) by the Hodgson family; one letter with biographic
					information on a family that lived at 841 Washington Street (Denver or Indiana?). Isaac Hodgson designed
					the Croke-Patterson-Campbell Mansion in Denver but the house referenced in the letter is not this building.
36	Hodgson, James G.	1	Biographical Data	7/5/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Hoefkens, Fr. Francis X.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Fr. Hoefkens Stationed at Regis Over 40 Years; "	9/19/1940	From The Denver Catholic Register.
36	Hoefnagels, Edward J.	1	Obituary	3/31/1941	From The Carbonate Chronicle.
36	Hoffman, Mrs. Conrad (Anna)	1	Obituary	8/26/1940	From The Brush Tribune.
36	Hoffman, John	1	Biographic sketch and geneaology	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
36	Hogan, Mark	3	Candidacy announcement, clipping, and biographic sketch	1970	One announcement of Hogan gubernatorial run; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News; one set of
					biographic sketches on Hogan and his wife, Nancy.
36	Hogsith, Harold E.	1	Biographical data	12/6/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Lists other people of interest on the back of the form.
36	Holbert, C. M.	3	Trail card; Go Wild Again booklet, and letter from Holbert	1928-10/19/1945	One copy of booklet Holbert wrote; two trail cards for Arizona mountain; one letter from Holbert to Historical
					Society about the booklet and brief mention of his life.
36	Holcomb, Charles Edward	1	Biographical data	12/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Holland, Eldridge V.	2	Biographical data and sketch	09/18/1937-	One sketch from Citizens Historical Association with MSS #; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form
				10/25/1943	for biographical data.
36	Holland, Josiah Gilbert	2	Geneaologic worksheets and biographical data	10/26/1943- 05/08/1985	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one set of family group worksheets.
36	Holland, Paul L.	1	Biographical data	12/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional background information attached.
36	Holley, John S.	4	Obituaries and memorial program	03/1993	One memorial program for funeral; three obituaries from Colorado Springs Gazette Telegraph.
36	Holliday, Ben	1	Typed obituary	07/23/1887	Typed from Harper's Weekly.
36	Holliday, John H. (Doc)	8	Clippings and biographic sketch	12/25/1887-ND	Five newspaper clippings; two magazine clippings; two copies of an identical biographic sketch with
					photograph. One newspaper clipping has a duplicate. Focus in all the articles is on Holliday's connection to Colorado.
36	Hollingsworth, John E.	1	Biographical data	5/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Hollister, Florence	1	Obituary titled "Opera House Restorer in Leadville Dies."	c. 1964	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
36	Hollister, O. J.	12	Military records and biography cards.	09/02/1861-ND	Eight copied sheets detailing Hollister's military service; one list of Hollister's service records; three
					biography cards with information about articles written about Hollister. Some documents have been typed.
36	Holmburg, Charles Kenelm	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Highlights compiled for unknown use.
36	Holme, Peter Hagner	1	Biographical data	7/14/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Holmes, Dr. R. E.	1	Obituary titled "Dr. R. E. Holmes Sr., Canon City Physician,"	9/5/1940	From The Canon City Record.
36	Holmes, William	2	Letters from Holmes to Barbara Engstorm	08/16-09/29/1937	Letters about Holmes' involvement in the Wagon Box Fight, Wyoming. Copied from letters possessed by Mrs. Engstorm (possibly mother of Barbara). Later letter has a duplicate.
36	Holmes, William & Lizzie	1	Letter from Carolyn Ashbaugh to the Historical Society	7/18/1973	Letter containing biographical information about the Holmeses and involvement in publishing.
36	Holt, Walter Eugene	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
36	Holzwarth, John	1	Biographic sketch	8/18/1965	Sketch of the Holzwarth family and their ranch. Includes sketch of the ranch.
36	Honnen Family	1	Biographic sketch	1981	Three copies of sketch titled "Honnen: A Family Heritage."
36	Hooker, Evelyn (Dr.)	1	Biographic sketch	12/29/1988	Biographic sketch of Hooker with emphesis on her Colorado connections. Sketch part of a grant proposal for a documentary.
36	Hooper, Benjamin F.	1	Collection of biographical information	1984-ND	Collection of sketches and three clippings from Halaas Biography files.
36	Hooper, Granville M.	1	Obituary	9/6/1940	From The Rocky Ford Tribune.
36	Hoover, Herbert	5	Clipping and materials for events hosted by Hoover while president.	03/1929-01/16/1983	Clipping from The Denver Post Magazine; three materials dealing with Hoover's inauguration; one ribbon for a reception hosted by Hoover. Inauguration materials presented by Dolores Renze on Nov. 7, 1956.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
36	Hoover, John J.	1	Newspaper clipping	04/29/1880	Photocopied from Fairplay Flume.
36	Hopkins, Dexter B.	4	Warrants of promotion, marriage certificate, and land deed.	03/20/1834-	Two warrants of promotion for Hopkins; one marriage certificate from a justice of the peace; one land deed.
				06/05/1849	June 5, 1849 warrant has MSS number.
36	Hopkins, M. E.	3	Strip of movie tickets and promissory note.	12/11/1900-ND	Two strip of movie tickets for Denver drive-in theaters; one promissory note stating Chester A. Goss is to
					pay Hopkins \$50,000.
36	Hopley, C. P.	1	Letter from Hopley about biographical data form	6/4/1943	Letter does not include biographic information except address where Hopley lived at the time.
36	Hopper, Henry J.	1	Biographical data	1939-04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with two magazine clippings of photographs
	,,				of Hopper.
36	Hord, Clarence C.	2	Two manuscripts	ND-1969	One manuscript of Hord's mercahndising business; one aubiographical manuscript by Camilla Hord.
					Camilla was Clarence's sister. Manuscript on Clarence compiled by E. L. Bennett in 1969. Note on file
					states to also see Photographs - N.M. Tres Piedras.
36	Horner, John Willard	2	Biographical data and manuscript	05/10/1943-ND	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with addition information attached; one
	Tiomor, com vimara		Diographical data and manacompt	00/10/10 10 112	autobiographical manuscript written by Horner after sending biographical data form.
36	Horn, Tom	2	Newspaper clippings	01/02/1941-	Earlier clipping from Steamboat Pilot; later clipping from the Denver Post Magazine. Both have MSS #.
00		-		02/03/1985	Latino dipping from <u>dicambout 1 liot,</u> later dipping from <u>the between our magazine.</u> Beth have two w.
36	Horn, Wilbur F.	1	Autobiographical manuscript	c. 1970	Two copies of an autobiographical manuscript.
00	Tiom, wilbur i	'	natobiographical manuscript	0. 1070	Two dopies of all autobiographical manassript.
36	Horton, Ralph C.	1	Biographical data	10/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Horwitz, Samuel	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
36	Hosack, Bill	1	Magazine clipping titled "Bill Hosack: Artist, Cowboy, Dreamer."	Feb./Mar. 1983	From Muse.
36	Hoskin, Henry George and Henry Y.	2	Biographical data	10/13-11/13/1964	Two State Historical Society of Colorado Forms for biographical data. One for Henry George and one for
00	Tioskiii, Fichily aconge and Fichily 1.		Biographical data	10/10 11/10/1304	Henry Y. Both filled out by Henry Y.
36	Hosking Family	20	School materials, family bible, cards, and letters	ND-04/26/1948	One collection of sheets from the Hoskins Family Bible; two school assignments; one collection of report
50	1 losking r armiy	20	Johnson materials, family bible, cards, and letters	110-04/20/1340	cards; four postcards/greeting cards; one obituary; one memorial sheet; nine letters; one list of business
37	Hough Emorgon	9	Manuscript, negatives, playbill, source list, and letters	08/1922-05/17/1923	addresses. A list of sources used by Hough in his works; one tribute manuscript that is MSS XIV-17; five letters involving
37	Hough, Emerson	9	iwanuscript, negatives, piaybili, source list, and letters	06/1922-05/17/1923	
					Hough and/or Harry Ruffner that are part of MSS XII-11; one collection of five negatives housed in envelope
07	Harris Jahra	1	Management titled John Cingram House Management on the Trail	1000	with H.E. Bellamy's name written; one play bill for "The Covered Wagon."
37	Hough, John	1	Manuscript titled John Simpson Hough, Merchant on the Trail.	1988 8/7/1964	Written by Mark L. Gardner.
37	Hough, Katerine S.	1	Obituary		From unidentified Denver newspaper. Possibly from The Denver Catholic Register.
37	Hough, Mrs. Sallie B.	0	Funeral services program	1/31/1952	Presented on Feb. 7, 1952.
37	House, Chief Jack	2	Two manuscripts	08/15/1971-	Two manuscripts on memories of Chief Jack House. Both manuscripts have original photographs attached.
07	Harris Katharia (Obaria)	4	Manager and all parties at	02/14/1998	One manuscript has a funeral service program attached.
37	House, Katherine (Chapin)	1	Newspaper clipping	ND	From The Downs (Kansas) News and Times. Written by Mr. Waser, a Denver pastor.
37	House, Paul Hutchinson	1	Biographical data	12/14/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Housely, Henry	4	Sheets of newspaper clippings	10/27/1898-ND	Four sheets of reviews of Houseley's operas. The sheet about "Native Silver" does not have a date or
					source noted. Two sheets about "The Juggler" are dated and are from Denver newspapers. Sheets
		1.	lau:	1001 10=1	received by Mrs. William Cary, Houseley's granddaughter.
37	Houston, Mrs. David W.	1	Obituary	c. 1961-1974	From unidentified newspaper. Her first name is Nellie. Article on back mention's Howard Cosell's show.
07	11 . M N 11	4	01.9	1001 1071	
37	Houston, Mrs. Nellie	1	Obituary	c. 1961-1974	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Widow of David W. See previous folder.
37	Houston, Sam	4	Four syndicated newspaper articles titled "Historical Highlights: Heroes of San	04/24-04/26/1941	From The Praris Settler [sic]; The Dolores Star; The Peetz Gazette; The Milliken Mail. Earliest article is MSS
			Jacinto."		XXIX-40b. Later three articles are MSS XXIX-24i.
37	Houston, Walter Dale	1	Biographical data	1/3/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Houtchens, Barnard	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Brother to Ernest.
37	Houtchens, Ernest Harrison	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Brother to Barnard.
37	Houten, Samuel van	1	Memorial booklet	2/17/1917	Memorial booklet with memories and photographs. Mainly in Dutch with some English.
37	Howard, Auborn	1	Biographical data	6/21/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Howard, Charles V.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Pioneer Resident Shows Variation in Beard Style."	7/13/1959	From Fort Collins Coloradoan.
37	Howard, Judge John	1	Response to petition to divorce	1881	Quit-claim deed or response to Mary Howard's petition for divorce. Typed from History of Colorado,
					Arkansas Valley , 1881.
37	Howbert, Irving	1	Speech titled "Irving Howbert: Pioneer of Pioneers."	9/3/1980	Transcript for a talk about Howbert. Written by Marshall Sprague.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
37	Howe, Samuel H.	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled in after death. Note about military
					service attached.
37	Howell, John	1	Manuscript	ND	Manuscript signed Art.
37	Howell, John E.	1	Blueprint copy of journal.	c. 1845-04/12/1851	Presented by W. S. Broome.
37	Howell, Rex	1	Biographical data	11/19/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Howland Brothers	1	Typed copy of article titled "Fate of the Howland Brothers and Gunn."	09/12/1877	Two typed copies of article from Rocky Mountain News.
37	Howland, Jack	1	Newspaper clipping title "Jack Howland: A Denver Artist Who was the First Navigator of the Rio Grande."	01/03/1880	From The (Denver) Tribune. Same person as John or J. D. Howland.
37	Howland, J. D.	2	Two copies of newspaper clippings.	06/19/1877- 08/01/1908	One typed from The Denver Daily Tribune that is MSS XXIII-63c and 511; the later article copied from The (Denver) Daily News. Same person as Jack and John D. Howland.
37	Howland, John D. (Capt.)	7	Clippings, biographic sketches, and statement about studies.	11/13/1882-ND	Four newspaper clippings; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with addition information and letter about daughter's book; one document about Howland's Paris studies; one newsletter for the William Rockhill Nelson Gallery of Art Same person as Jack and J. D. Howland.
37	Howland, William R.	1	Obituary titled "William Howland, Ex-Denver School Treasurer, Dies."	5/11/1940	From The Denver Post.
37	Howsam, Mary R. (Mrs. Lee W.)	1	Obituary	c. 1970	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
37	Hoyt, Burnham	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Burnham Hoyt Makes Ideal Life; His Denver Buildings are Testimony."	c. 1940s	From Rocky Mountain News. Based upon information in article, he has worked on the Albany Hotel (1938) but has not yet constructed his Denver home yet (1947).
37	Hoyt, Mary E.	1	Certificate of service and letters	03/06/1912-	One letter from Mary to Historical Society; two letters involving Clarence Hoyt and research on his military
01	Tioyt, Mary L.	ľ	Oertinicate of service and fetters	02/18/1952	service: certificate of Clarence's service in the 1860s.
37	Hoyt, Palmer	4	Biographic sketches and interview transcript	ND-02/17/1975	Two sets of biographic sketches to be used for unidentified uses; one note from Doug Bradley about publications that have sketches on Hoyt; one transcript for oral interview between Hoyt and David McComb.
07				0/04/4044	
37	Hren, Ignatz Sr.	1	Obituary	3/31/1941	From The Carbonate Chronicle.
37	Hsu, Hsing-Ay	2	Biographic sketch and concert schedule	c. 2007	One post with schedule of concerts; one biographic sketch.
37	Hubbell, Ida	1	Funeral services program	8/7/1944	Funeral service program.
37	Huber, Francis Joseph	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
37	Huber, John L.	1	Obituary	6/13/1941	From The Manzanoia Sun.
<u>37</u>	Huber, Ruth P.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Agreement Reached on \$1.8 Million Estate."	4/9/1964	From unidentified newspaper. Possibly from Denver newspaper.
37	Hudnall, Leonard H.	2	Newspaper clipping and biographical data	ND-03/12/1942	Clipping from unidentified newspaper; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Clipping mentions Hudnall's ancestry.
37	Huff, Henry	1	Newspaper clipping titled "'Indian Henry.'"	1908	From Norwood Record.
37	Huff, Majon	1	Biographical data	4/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Huffman, Harry E.	2	Obituary and biographical data	ND-07/08/1969	Obituary from The Denver Post; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
37	Hughes, Bela M.	2	Typed copies of newspaper clippings.	10/16/1867-	Two articles typed from The Rocky Mountain News. One is an address made by Hughes that is MSS XXVI-
				10/11/1902	1pa. Duplicate made of this address. Later article is an obituary and is MSS XXIII-37p.
37	Hughes, Charles	2	Typed copies of newspaper clippings.	11/25-11/26/1872	Both articles typed from <u>The Denver Tribune</u> . About John Hayman's death by Hughes' gun. Earlier article is MSS XXIV-2n and #98 while the later article is MSS XXIV-2o and #99.
37	Hughes, Dan Henry	1	Biographical data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached.
37	Hughes, Gerald	3	Biographic sketch and newspaper clippings	08/21/1937- 12/14/1956	Both clippings from Denver newspapers; a biographic sketch from Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana that has MSS #.
37	Hughes, Harry Thurston	1	Biographic sketch	1/15/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
37	Hughes, Lafayette M. Jr.	3	Newspaper clippings	02/27-05/13/1960	Clippings from Denver newspapers. Photocopy of clippings also in file.
37	Hughes, Mabel Y. (Mrs. Gerald)	3	Newspaper clippings	4/09/1969-ND	Clippings from Denver newspapers.
37	Hughes, Pete	2	Biographical data and sketch	03/26/1938-	One sketch from Citizens Historical Association that has MSS #; one State Historical Society of Colorado
				07/01/1942	Form for biographical data.
37	Hughes, William Harold	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
37	Hugins, David	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Imaginative North Teacher is Public Servant of Year."	3/30/1972	From Littleton Independent.
37	Hulbert, Archer Butler	2	Newspaper clippings	6/15/1931	Newspaper clippings about Hulbert winning a \$5,000 prize. From unidentified newspapers.
37	Hull, Jane Steele	1	Obituary	1/15/1965	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
37	Humoller, Christian	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1955	Brief biographic sketch on the Humoller family.
37	Humphrey, Aaron	5	Letters from Humphrey	12/06/1862(?)-	Four letters from Humphrey to his brother or sister. One letter to Daniel Hoegg. Letter to Hoegg has two
			, ,	01/06/1878	different years listed.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
37	Humphreys, I. B.	3	Magazine clippings and journal article	04/1952-1969	Two copies of magazine clippings about the Humphreys mansion; one reprinted article about The
					Humphreys Constant-Compression Engine.
37	Humphreys, Lu-Gray Dodge	3	Newspaper clippings	07/06/1940-1972	Two clippings about Lu-Gray Dodge Humphreys' death; one clipping from Denver Post about Putnam's
					flying.
37	Hungate Family	4	Maps and newspaper clippings	05/27/1892-ND	Two maps of Hungate property; two <u>Denver Republican</u> articles about bones found on the property that are
	,				both part of MSS XXVI-49c. One article is typed and has a duplicate. Printed map is the document with the
					#7097 label. Print map also has F15,535. Housed in a cover with 978.8 A35te call number. This is
					associated with a book on the Hungate murder.
37	Hungate, Nathan Ward	3	Manuscript, clippings, and biographic sketch	ND-12/12/2005	Manuscript titled "The Site of the Murder of the Hungate Family by Indians in 1864;" One collection of
	J. 100.1941.10				clippings and letters about research; one collection of letters and biographic sketches on the family.
37	Hungerford, Adrianna	4	Newspaper clippings and biographic sketch	10/01/1905-ND	One obituary in unidentified Denver newspaper; one burial notice from unidentified Denver newspaper; a
			The map are a supplied and a subject of the subject	10/01/1000112	collection of biographic sketch/Denver newspaper clippings copied from Halaas Biography files; Headline
					clipping that does not seem related also in file.
37	Hunsicker, Clement W.	1	Newspaper clipping	3/13/1911	Two typied copies of a biographic sketch from Daily News.
37	Hunt, Alexander Cameron	2	Newspaper clipping and biographic sketch	12/07/1870-ND	One typed copy of an article from The Greeley Tribune that is MSS XVII-1I; one biographic sketch that is
01	Train, Mexander Cameron	-	The Mapaper dipping and biographic dictori	12/07/10/0145	MSS XI-27a. Biography presented by Hunt's granddaughter, Mrs. Nathan C. Gregg (sp?).
37	Hunt, Gov. Alexander Cameron	4	Newspaper clippings	09/13/1908-ND	One clipping from "Colorado Question Box" section of Rocky Mountain News that is MSS XVI-10a; two typed
01	Truiti, Gov. Alexander Gameron	Ī	Newspaper dipplings	09/10/1900-110	copies of an article from The Trail that is MSS XI-27; two typed copies of Colorado Springs Gazette article
					that is MSS XI-27f; two typed copies of a Denver Post article that is MSS VIII-19.
38	Hunt, Bruce	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Bruce Hunt, Son of Governor A. C. Hunt."	12/17/1883	Three typed copies from Daily Republican.
38	Hunt, Corrinne	1	American Painting Contractor magazine	01/1981	One complete magazine. Article written by Hunt about the Schriber Decorating Company of Denver. Article
30	Hunt, Comme	l l	American Faming Contractor magazine	01/1901	found on pages 26-32.
20	Hunt, Roy	0	Navananar dinninga lattara and hisaranhia akatah	05/1963-02/04/1973	Six letters to or from Hunt; two copies of an article in the <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> ; one typed copy of a
38	Huni, Hoy	0	Newspaper clippings, letters, and biographic sketch	05/1963-02/04/1973	•
00	Humber Was C	4	Oh ib com c	E/00/4040	biographic sketch in the State Historical Society Newsletter.
38	Hunter, Wm. S.	0	Obituary	5/30/1940	From The Fruita Times.
38	Huntington, George	8	Newspaper clippings, pamphlet, certificate, and scrapbook.	ND-1930	Four newspaper clippings; one scrapbook that mentions Huntington's military history; one certificate of
					military record; one handwritten biographic sketch; one pamphlet from the Grand Army of the Republic
	<u> </u>			07/10/17	listing Huntington and others as Aides-de-camp.
38	Hurd Family	1	Magazine clipping titled "Denver in 1873"	05/1915	Typed copy of an article from The Trail.
38	Hurd, O. W.	1	Reprint of obituary	09/1963	Reprinted from Bent County Democrat for unidentified publication.
38	Hurley, Lucien C.	1	Biographical data	5/3/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
38	Hussey, Warren	8	Letter, photographs, transcript, and newspaper clippings	ND-10/12/1981	Four newspaper excerpts from various Western publications; one letter from Allan H. Toole about his
					research on Hussey; one speech transcript written by Toole titled <i>The Fortunes of Warren Hussey</i> ; two
					sheets of photographs. File states donated by Toole, Hussey's granddson in 1980 but some materials
					created after this date.
38	Hutchinson, Arthur	1	Manuscript titled "Statement of Arthur Hutchison."	5/8/1924	Manuscript sent to newspapers for serial column. Notes on document states where other copies were sent
					and filed. From T.B. Argel (sp?), Salida.
38	Hutton, Vardry Amon	1	Biographical data	6/23/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by son, Kent.
38	Hutton, William E.	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
38	Hyde, Ammi Bradford (Dr.)	11	Letters, certificates, transcripts, memrbership roll; and biographic sketch	01/31/1809-ND	One University of Denver acceptance certificate; four speech transcripts; one pedigree certificate; one
					passport; one biographic sketch; three letters; one membership roll for The Colorado Schoolmaster's Club.
					MSS number written on associated inventory sheet of file contents.
38	Jackson, Alvin R.	1	Obituary	c. 1960	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
38	Jackson, Andrew	1	Copy of letter from Jackson to General John Coffee.	07/19/1820	Typed copy of letter. Original noted to be housed in CHS Vault as in August 2007.
38	Jackson, Clarence S.	1	Obituary	c. 1961	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
38	Jackson, David E.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Hays related to Butterfield Trailbreaker."	5/22/1975	From Deming (New Mexico) Headlight.
38	Jackson, Edith B.	1	Obituary titled "Dr. Edith B. Jackson Dies at 82; Was a Pioneer in Care of	06/1977	From unidentified newspaper. Not likely a Colorado newspaper but makes mention of Colorado work.
38	Jackson, Edward and Helen	18	Newborn." Letters, photographs, booklets, newspaper clippings, and biographical data.	01/02/1902-ND	Five newspaper clippings from Colorado newspapers; one magazine clipping; five letters; one manuscript;
					three sheets of photographs and poems; two booklets; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
					biographical data. One newspaper clipping and one booklet has a duplicate.
38	Jackson, George A.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Copied from Halaas Biography files.
38	Jackson, Harry	1	Obituary	7/22/1940	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
38	Jackson, Helen Hunt	4	Manuscript, newspaper clipping, and booklets.	1886-09/15/1998	Two unique booklets; one newspaper clipping from Sunday Gazette and Telegraph; one manuscript written
					by Katheine R. Farrell. Booklets part of E.B. Morgan Collection. One booklet has an additional duplicate.
					File has "Rio Grande Collection" stamped on upper right corner. One memorial booklet has Pam Box
					number.
38	Jackson, John	2	Obituary titled "Colorado '59er Passes Away" and manuscript	1916-ND	Handwritten manuscript about the Jackson's family; one obituary from unidentified newspaper.
38	Jackson, Mrs. Katherine M.	1	Obituary	7/9/1965	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
38	Jackson, Sheldon	3	Newspaper clipping and journals	06/1965-01/07/1990	Newspaper clipping about Sheldon Jackson College; one <u>Jounral of Presbyterian History</u> with article about
			Trompapor dipping and journals	00,1000 01,01,1000	Jackson on pages 71-99; one Finnish American Historical Society of the West with mentions of Jackson.
					Todakoon on pages 71 55, one I minor American Flotorical Goodly of the Vest with mentions of backson.
38	Jackson, Taylor	1	Magazine clipping titled "The Fabulous Jacksons of Denver."	09/1951	From American Magazine.
38	Jackson, W. S. and Family	3	Biographic sketch, transcript, and newspaper clippings.	ND-06/02/1975	One transcript of speech honoring Jackson; a scrapbook of six newspaper clippings about Jackson's
	caoneon, rr. o. ana r aniny		Diographic execution, randompt, and nonopaper supplinger	112 00/02/10/0	possessions that has accession number; one biographic sketch for unidentified purpose.
38	Jackson, William Henry	21	Clippings, biographic sketches, and manuscript	01/1893-Spring 2001	One bibliography; one timeline of Jackson's life; one map; four newspaper clippings; one letter about plaque
00	oaokoon, william Horny	-'	Onppingo, biographio skotonos, and mandoonpt	0 1/ 1000 Opining 2001	honoring Jackson; three promotional materials; three manuscripts; one oral history transcript; one biographic
					sketch; five magazine clippings. One newspaper clipping has three additional duplicates. 1940 <u>Dolores Star</u>
00	Jackson, Victor	4	Biographical data	7/31/1942	newspaper clipping is MSS XXIX-39g.
38	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1	Obituary titled "A Frightful Accident."	10/11/1901	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Jacob, Charles Henry	1	, <u>v</u>		From Rocky Ford Enterprise.
39	Jacobs, Albert J.	22	Newspaper clippings, news release, and inauguration program.	11/13-11/23/1949	One inauguration program for Jacob's accetion to University of Denver chancellor; one news release from
				2/22/12/2	University of Denver; twenty newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers.
39	Jacobs, Mrs. Earl L. (Alice)	1	Obituary	9/20/1940	From The Manzanola Sun.
39	Jacobs, Frances	3	Newspaper clippings and biographic sketch	11/15/1892-ND	One biographic sketch materials copied from Halaas Biography files; one article from <u>The Coloradan;</u> one
					article from Intermountain Jewish News.
39	Jacobs, John H.	1	Biographical data	10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Jacobs, Thomas F.	22	Land deeds, receipts, letters, and photographs	02/08/1934-	Fifteen land deeds and receipts; six letters; one sheet of photograph. Aug. 11, 1962 letter has accession
				08/16/1967	number.
39	Jacobsen, I. L.	1	Biographic sketch	5/7/1938	From Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana.
39	Jacobson, Charles Henry	8	Newspaper clippings, memorial program, and photographs.	02/21/1921-ND	Four newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one memorial booklet; three photographs of gravesite.
39	Jacobson, Col. E. P.	1	Typed obituary	04/13/1881	From The Denver Tribune.
39	Jacobson, Mrs. Nettie Catherine	1	Obituary	1/1/1958	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
39	James, Edwin	2	Clippings	12/1966-01/11/1976	One article from Horticulture; three copies of Denver Post Empire Magazine. Magazine from R. G.
	,				Beidleman. Article of interest is on pages 32-34.
39	James, Mrs. Ella Parr	1	Newspaper clipping titled "James Estate \$201,039."	9/24/1964	From Rocky Mountain News.
39	James, Jesse	23	Clippings, letter, and manuscript.	04/07/1882-ND	Fifteen newspaper clippings; one magazine clipping; one handwritten manuscript; one letter from Leo
			, p. 3-7		Blondin to Louis Le Van; five library cards. Library card for oral histories is Pam Box 359/30. Library Card
					for Dolores Star clipping is Pam Box 360/87.
39	James, Mrs. Louisa	1	Obituary	6/20/1940	From Twice-A-Week Brush Tribune.
39	James, Ted	2	Letter and manuscript titled A Story of Highway Transportation in Colorado.	1957-11/23/1991	One letter from James to Lennie Bemiss about manuscript; one manuscript written by Lucille James about
	camos, roa		Lottor and mandoshipt tation in ottory or riiginiay transportation in obliviation.	1007 11/20/1001	transportation.
39	James, Will	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Will James' 'Sketch Books.'"	ND	From Denver Post Empire Magazine.
39	James, William H.	1	Resolution of the Denver National Bank	2/10/1903	Resolution memorializing James.
39	Jamieson, W. G.	1	Biographic sketch	4/30/1938	From Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana.
39	Jamison, Bailey Sutton	1	Biographical data	4/19/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Includes addition information.
39	Jamison, Belle and Lizzie	1	Manuscript titled <i>Jounrey from Egypt</i> .	1953	Manuscript compiled from journal entries by Rea Jamison Kurtz. Call number not incorrect. A hard copy is
09	Joannison, Delic and Lizzle	['	manasonpt unea <i>oounney nom Egypt</i> .	1900	now B Ja245b.
39	Jamison, Frank Rutherford	2	Biographic sketch and data	01/15/1938-	One biographic sketch from Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana with MSS #; one State
UJ	Jamison, i fank munienoru	۲	Diographilo shelon and dala		· ·
20	Janes Family	1	Nowananar alipping titled "How did Alma ast named?"	04/19/1943 3/7/1997	Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Janes Family	1	Newspaper clipping titled "How did Alma get named?"		From Park County Republican and Fairplay Flume.
39	Janis, Antoine	3	Letter from Dean Krakel to Janis and newspaper clippings.	07/29/1910-Autumn	One letter from Dean Krakel to Janie describing changes since Antoine's lifetime that has accession
				1961	number; one clipping copied from Dawson scrapbook #33; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News. One
00	Level Alfred		Latter for a Many 2s Och exforms and APP 1.2. 1.0. 1.1	7/0/4044	duplicate of clipping copied from Dawson Scrapbook.
39	Jarre', Alfonzo	11	Letter from Marquis Schaefermeyer to Historical Society	7/8/1944	Letter about sending a manuscript about Jarre, the namesake of Jarre Canyon.
39	Jarvis, Jim	J1	Movie script draft	ND	Last draft of movie script dramatizing Jarvis' life.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
39	Jefferes, Simpson	1	Obituary titled "S. Jefferes, 86, Dies of Injuries Received When He Was Struck by Locomotive Saturday Evening."	2/2/1941	From The Berthoud Bulletin.
39	Jeffers, J. Welland	1	Obituary	5/1/1964	From unidentified newspaper.
39	Jefferson, Thomas	1	Booklet titled A Memorial to Thomas Jefferson and the National-Expansion	c. 1930	Booklet with Jefferson's influence on 20th century Americans.
39	Jekel, A. A.	1	Obituary titled "Jekel, Well-known Mine Company Head, Dies."	7/4/1940	From the Boulder County Miner & Farmer.
39	Jenkins, Jack	1	Biographical data	11/21/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Jenkins, John Lewis	1	Biographical data	8/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Jenks, G. C.	1	Letter from Jenks to brother, Franklin P. Jenks	11/05/1846	Letter from Jenks to brother. Two typed copies and one photostat in addition to original.
39	Jennings, Miss Margaret	1	Statement from Colorado Flower Growers Association about Jennings' death.	6/2/1960	Announcement and resolution memorializing Jennings.
39	Jerome, John "Black Jack"	1	Biographic sketch	08/03/1940-ND	Copied from Halaas Biography files with three additional newspaper clippings.
39	Jewel, James W.	1	Autobiographic manuscript titled "Sketch of the Life of James E. Jewel."	ND	Autographical manuscript. Once had MSS number but blacked out. May have been MSS XXXIV-31y.
39	Jewett, William C.	1	Titled newspaper clipping titled "Heard From at Last."	07/05/1860	Typed from The Western Mountaineer.
39	Jobe, S. J.	1	Obituary	8/21/1940	From The Las Animas Leader.
39	John, Chief	1	Newspaper clipping titled "The Story of Old Chief John."	3/2/1907	From The Daily Mining Record.
39	John, William M.	1	Biographical data	9/7/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johns, Harry Cash, Sr.	1	Biographical data	11/15/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnson, Andrew	1	Copy of treaty and proclamation signed by Johnson	1865-ND	Collection of treaty documents between the United States and the Cheyenne and Arapahoe Indians.
	,				Includes background information supplied by Kenneth W. Rendell Inc.
39	Johnson, Andrew	2	Ticket stubs to Senate proceedings of Johnson's impeachment hearings.	04/18-04/25/1868	Two ticket stubs for hearings. April 18th stub is No. 575.
39	Johnson, Averill C.	1	Biographical data	3/6/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnson, Arthur E. and (Mrs.) Helen K.	1	Biographic sketch	1984	Three copies of sketch titled "Johnson: A Family Heritage."
39	Johnson, Byron	1	Johnson campaign broadsheet.	c. 1956-1960	Campaign broadsheet
39	Johnson, Mrs. Carl S. (Virginia M. Roediger)	4	Biographic sketches	ND-05/13/1987	Biographic sketches for reunions.
39	Johnson, Hazel E.	7	Letter, programs, clippings, and news release	ND-12/04/1992	Three newspaper clippings; one press release about commendation award for Johnson; two programs for historical talks; one letter from Johnson to Historical Society.
39	John, Mrs. Helen Ternstrom	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Woman Who Was Aboard First Rio Grande Passenger Train"	8/16/1940	From The Montrose Enterprise.
39	Johnson, Edwin Carl	23	Clippings, biographic sketches, and memorial programs.	01/31/1941- 03/13/1988	Eighteen newspaper clippings; a memorial resolution; one biographical sketch from Halaas Biography files; one memorial program; one invitation to memorial dedication; one flyer for Governor's Inaugural Ball. Clipping from Pikes Peak Journal is MSS XXIX-16m. Memorial program with photograph has accession number.
39	Johnson, Howard	1	Biographical data	6/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnson, Irving Peake	1	Consecration program	1/24/1937	Program for 20th anniversary of Johnson's consecration as bishop.
39	Johnson, J. B. (Rev.)	1	Brochure of Johnson's credentials.	ND	Brochure of Johnson's accomplishments in England, Australia, and Silverton.
39	Johnson, John	1	Biographical data	1/11/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnson, Dr. John C.	1	Biographic sketch	1/20/1960	Biographic sketch of accomplishments at the Rocky Mountain Biological Laboratory.
39	Johnson, O. H.	1	Biographic sketch	12/15/1943	Biographic sketch written for State Historical Society of Colorado.
39	Johnson, Roy Travis	3	Newspaper clippings	04/03-04/04/1941	Obituaries from Sterling North Eastern Colorado News, The Peetz Gazette, and The Gilpin County Miner. MSS XXIX-15w from Sterling, MSS XXIX-15x from Peetz, and MSS XXIX-20s from Gilpin County.
39	Johnson, Rudolph	3	Letter from Johnson to Historical Society and biographical data	05/13-05/18/1942	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information; two letters from Johnson about other prominent Boulder County citizens that Johnson knows.
39	Johnson, Samuel W.	2	Booklet and biographical data	09/1831?-03/04/1942	One review booklet from Alden's Publications; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Most likely tow different Samuel Johnsons and not related.
39	Johnson, Stanley Herbert	1	Biographical data	3/2/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnson, Thomas H.	1	Manuscript written by Eliza M. Johnson	04/1940	Manuscript of Johnson's life as written by his wife.
39	Johnson, Walter W.	3	Biographic sketch, biographical data, and obituary.	03/04/1942-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one biographical sketch; one obituary
				03/25/1987	from The Denver Post.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
39	Johnson, Wesley	1	Biographical data	1940-03/28/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including campaign card with photograph.
39	Johnston, M. D.	1	Biographical data	5/8/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
39	Johnston, Jonathan Mathew	1	Letter from Ferne Johnston to Historical Society	4/29/1997	Letter containing biographical information about Johnston.
39	Johnston, William Edward	2	Obituary and burial notice	c. 1961	One obituary and one burial notice from unidentified Denver newspapers.
39	Jolly, Annie Louise (Mrs. Alfred)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Pioneer of Boom Days in Colorado Mining is Dead."	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
39	Jolly, David Simpson	1	Obituary and memorial commentary.	03/21/1974-ND	Obituary from unidentified newspaper; one memorial commentary. Obituary likely from a Deer Trail newspaper. Commentary signed The Roving Reporter.
39	Jolly, John & Family	1	Newsletter clipping titled "An era has passed, but family made its mark."	March-May 1989	From Regional Review. Eastern Colorado publication.
39	Jonas, Coloman	2	Newspaper clippings	ND-c.1965	One article titled "The Story of Coloman Jonas" from unidentified newspaper; one article titled "Amputee, 86, Vows to Walk" from Denver Post.
40	Jones, Mary Cordes (Mrs. Fosdick)	1	Obituary	12/1957	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
40	Jones, Mary Harris (Mother Jones)	6	Clippings	01/02/1904-	Four newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one clipping from the <i>Appendix to the Congressional</i>
	conce, many manne (meaner conce)	ľ		09/04/1989	Record; one magazine clipping from unidentified magazine.
40	Jones, Mrs. Courtland Reed	1	Obituary	3/29/1950	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
40	Jones, Elizabeth Eppich (Mrs. Herbert	2	Newspaper clippings	11/19/1968-ND	One obituary from Rocky Mountain News; one newspaper clipping titled "Mrs. Jones' Estate Put at
	F.)	_	The map appear on ppinings	11/10/1000 112	\$422,603" from unidentified newspaper.
40	Jones, Harriet (Mrs.)	1	Obituary	3/28/1967	From Rocky Mountain News.
40	Jones, James E.	1	Obituary	3/28/1941	From The Montrose Enterprise.
40	Jones, Mrs. James L.	1	Obituary	5/24/1940	From The Montrose Enterprise.
40	Jones, John H.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
40	Jones, John Paul	1	Manuscript written by L. R. Odgen	1933	Handwritten manuscript.
40	Jones, Oscar	1	Newspaper clipping	6/23/1911	From Daily News.
40	Jones, Mrs. Samuel	3	Biographical data and obituaries	13/03/1897-	Two obituaries for Sam C. Jones; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with
40	Jones, Iviis. Samuel	3	biographical data and oblitianes	09/07/1942	additional information. Man in obituaries may nor be related to Mrs. Samuel Jones. Dates and middle initials do not match.
40	Jordan, Mr. A.	1	Biographical data	ND	Portion of State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Jordan, Myrtle E.	2	Collection of letters between Jordan and the Historical Society.	09/01-09/03/1942	Two letters about the biographical data form project and brief mention of Jordan's vital information.
	, ,	1	Biographical data	12/9/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40 40	Jordan, Loving W. Joseph, Chief	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Old Chief Joseph's Crusade."	ND	From unidentified newspaper.
40		01		1877-ND	Four newspaper extracts/clippings; thirteen notes of research; fourteen sets of bibliography library cards;
	Joslin, John Jay	31	Newspaper clippings, bibliography, booklet, and research notes.		one autobiographic booklet that has Pam Box number.
40	Joslin, Myrtle M. (Mrs. John)	2	Newspaper clippings	12/29/1964- 02/19/1965	One obituary and one clipping about estate from unidentified Denver newspapers.
40	Joyce, John T.	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana.
40	Joyce, John W.	1	Obituary titled "County Road Overseer John Joyce Dies From Injury Early Saturday."	1/23/1941	From The Canon City Record.
40	Judd, Garwood H.	1	Typed obituary titled "Picturesque Pioneer of Gothic Dies Aged 78."	5/22/1930	From News-Champion.
40	June, Mrs. Anna Mary	1	Obituary titled "Death Claims Musician."	4/7/1941	Two copies of <u>Denver Post</u> obituary. Dates different on sheet but the same on article itself.
40	Kalbaugh, Perry	1	Obituary titled "Perry Kalbaugh, 74, Early Pioneer, Dies Penniless."	ND	From unidentified newspaper.
40	Kanekeberg, A.	2	Biographical data and autobiographic manuscript	09/28-11/16/1943	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one autobiographic manuscript. One duplicate of manuscript.
40	Kansgen, Ada Christena	1	Biographical data	5/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Karstedt, Maude H. (Mrs. E. S.)	3	Newspaper clipping and memorial program	10/26-10/27/1967	One obituary and one burial notice from unidentified Denver newspapers; one funeral/memorial services program.
40	Kassler, E. S.	1	Biographical data	8/19/1946	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information attached.
40	Kassler, Kenneth	1	Obituary titled "Famed Denver-born Architect Dies."	9/29/1964	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
40	Kastory, Frank	2	Biographic sketch and membership application.	1/31/1950-ND	One biographic sketch from Flying Pioneer Biographies of Harold E. Morehouse; one application for membership into the The Early Birds, a flying club. Sketch from A. Pellegrens.
40	Kaub, Hubert	1	Biographical data	5/18/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with cover letter that includes additional information.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
40	Kauvar, Rabii Charles Eliezer Hillel	1	Biographic sketch	08/14/1969-ND	Biographic sketch and materials copied from Halaas Biography files. Two newspaper clippings, extract, and
	,				worksheet included in collection.
40	Keating, Edward	1	Speech transcript	7/11/1916	Transcript of speech given in the House of Representatives.
40	Keegan, Milton J.	1	Biographical data	1/31-02/04/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Keely, Thomas	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana.
40	Keepers, Julia Skinner	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Ex-Teacher's Estate is Valued at \$151,861."	ND	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
40	Kehler, Rev. J. H.	1	Typed clipping titled "Rev. Kehler Sues for Assault."	04/30/1873	Typed from Weekly Rocky Mountain News.
40	Kehmeier, Clevenger	1	Manuscript titled Forgotten Graves, A Colorado Legacy.	ND	Autobiographical manuscript about the Kehmeiers in Colorado.
40	Keirnes, Charles Lee	1	Obituary	6/20/1940	From The Berthoud Bulletin.
40	Keith, Edward S.	1	Magazine clipping titled "Edward S. Keith and Joseph Hardy Neesima."	Winter 2003	From The Wola Journal.
40	Keith, Nathaniel Shepard (Dr.)	3	Biographic sketch, newspaper clippings, and letter	01/25/1863-ND	One biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; one handwritten copy of New York Evening Post obituary; a collection of newspaper clippings and letter in a biography folder that has accession number.
40	Kellar, Maggie	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Recollections of the War: Maggie Kellar's Grit."	05/17/1883	Typed from Golden Transcript.
40	Keller, Helen	2	Letters from Keller to Enos Mills	1916	Photocopies of originals.
40	Keller, Jim	1	Letter from Keller to Historical Society	10/28/1936	Letter discussing family history. Letter signed Rocky Mountain Jim Keller. One additional duplicate.
40	Kelley, Donald E.	1	Collection of biographic sketch	c. 1975-1979	Collection of biographic sketches attached together. Four different sketchs in packet.
40	Kelley, Guy	1	Election brochure	1990	Campaign brochure for Kelley's run for a University of Colorado regent seat.
40	Kelley, Will and Ettella	1	Oral History Transcript	9/26/1963	Transcript of interview conducted by Mrs. Elinor Kingery et al. Note on file states to see also MSS XXIX-6c. Three additional duplicates.
40	Kelley, William H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Fr. Duffy's Memory Ever Alive, Declares Officer."	2/10/1941	From The Denver Catholic Register.
40	Kellog, W. E.	1	Diary	01/01/1909- 12/31/1909	Diary with entries for each day in 1909.
40	Kelly, Hiram B.	1	Letter with biographical information	ND	From Mrs. C. A. Lewis to unidentified party.
40	Kelly, Ira E.	1	Biographical data	7/2/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Kelly, M. P.	3	Photographs and letter	1860-9/5/1942	Two photographs of Kelly in 1860; one letter about the photographs and the Kelly family.
40	Kelton, George	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1967	Information from Ethel Corbett.
40	Kemp, Frank Alexander	1	Biographical data	5/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Kempf, Sarah Ann Morton White	1	Manuscript titled An Exceptional Colorado Pioneer Woman.	3/4/1976	Compiled by Eileen Ewing Archibold and George Griffith White II.
40	Kempton, S. S.	1	Manuscript titled S. S. Kempton, Pioneer Chase County Rancher.	1965-09/22/1967	Manuscript written by Paul R. Riley. Letter about the manuscript and other research projects included.
40	Kendrick, C. A.	3	Manuscript, geneaologic data, and clipping	c. 1890-1961	One manuscript one Kendrick geneaology; one timeline of Kendrick family; one <u>Trail and Timberline</u> magazine with mentions of Kendrick on page 39.
40	Kendrick, Leslie Ray (Jack)	2	Manuscript and obituary	c. 1966-1997	One manuscript about the Kendrick family; one obituary from unidentified Denver newspaper.
40	Kenealy, Marie Virgina Fuller	1	Letter from Virginia K. Svendsen to Historical Society	4/17/1972	Letter about Svendsen's mother, Kenealy. Note on file states to see also marriage certificate Sept. 1879 in Oversize SC - T-1.
40	Kennedy, George O.	1	Typed clipping titled "Murder From Ambush."	05/24/1891	Typed from Denver Republican.
40	Kennedy, J. R.	1	Manuscript titled Sketch of Life of J. R. Kennedy, Founder of Deaf Mute School, Colorado.	ND	Written by Kennedy's son, O. J. Two typed duplicates in addition to original.
40	Kennedy, John F.	1	Ticket to memorial dinner.	5/7/1989	Ticket to dinner and lecture sponsored by the Adams County Democratic Party.
40	Kennedy, Judson J.	1	Biographical data	1/6/1963	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by Paul R. Huey of Yager
40	Kennedy, Karl B.	1	Letter to Kennedy from his mother	10/07/1897	Museum. Other suppliment materials donated but not housed with file as of Mar. 13, 2012. Letter describing current happenings with the Kennedy family in Michigan. Kennedy lived in Colorado City at
10	Kannadi, Mr. Carali	1	Oh iku om .	E/00/4044	the time.
40 40	Kennedy, Mrs. Sarah J.	1	Obituary Ricerophical data	5/20/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
40	Kenney, James B.	1	Biographical data	10/1/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Includes additional information attached.
40	Kenny, Dumont F.	1	Biographical data	12/3/1973	Sketch compiled by Linda Bird of Colorado Women's College.
40	Kent, George B.	1	Letter from Kent about biographical data	4/30/1943	Letter from Kent to Historical Society about when he moved to Colorado.
40	Kent, Kate Peck	5	Obituaries and clippings	1983-Autumn 1987	One obituary from Rocky Mountain News; one obituary from newsletter of the Department of Anthropology at the University of Denver; one book review; two magazine clippings about exhibitions honoring Kent.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
40	Kepner, Dana E.	1	Biographical data	7/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Kepner, Harry V.	1	Biographical data	7/1/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Kern, Edmund L. and R. H.	1	Handwritten extracts of clippings	08/13/1882-ND	One sheet of handwritten notes on <u>Denver Tribune</u> and Smiley's <i>History of Colorado</i> mentions of the Kerns.
40	Kerr, James Clifford	1	Biographical data	3/8/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Kerr, Mrs. Robert	2	Newspaper clippings	1911-1969	One obituary from unidentified newspapers; one sheet of extracts about Kerr.
40	Kerrs, J. C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Account of Five-Weeks Vacation Trip to Pacific Northwest,"	1/3/1941	From The Montrose Enterprise.
40	Kerschner, Mrs. Lucinda	1	Obituary	7/4/1940	From The North Eastern Colorado News.
40	Kershaw, Mrs. Mary Ann Richardson	1	Obituary	7/3/1940	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
40	Kessler, George E.	2	Biographic sketch and clippings	ND	One clipping from The City Beautiful; one from The Denver Park and Parkway System; one biographic sketch. All copied from Halaas Biography files.
40	Ketchum, Tom "Black Jack"	1	Book	ND	Book by Shelby Jersig.
40	Ketchum, Tom "Black Jack"	19	Clippings, photographs, letters, and map.	10/23/1899-1999	Two letters; three sheets of photographs; one map of New Mexico/Oklahoma/Colorado border; three
40	,	13			magazine clippings; nine newspaper clippings; one collection of research materials from the Trinidad History Museum. Two newspaper clippings have duplicates. Photograph of exhibit has accession number. Magainze clipping from Panhandle Plains Historical Review.
40	Kettle, Chief Joe	2	Marriage Certificate between Kettle and Hazel Olive Bennet and clippings	09/23/1935-ND	One sheet of clippings from Denver Post; one copy of marriage certificate.
40	Kettering, C. Edgar	1	Biographical data	11/5/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40	Key, Postmaster General	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Our Guest."	10/17/1878	Typed from The Denver Daily Tribune.
40	Kidder, Frank E.	1	Typed newspaper clipping	10/28/1905	Typed from Denver Republican. One additional duplicate.
41	Kilgore, Elizabeth Bulter (Mrs. E. P.)	1	Obituary	8/15/1967	From Okmulgee Daily-Times.
41	Killie, Isaac L.	1	Obituary titled "Pioneer Real Estate Man Dies Suddenly."	c. 1935	From unidentified Denver newspaper. One additional duplicate.
41	Killie, Mrs. Martha E. (Mrs. Isaac)	2	Obituary titled "Mrs. Martha Killie, Denver Teacher in Early Days, Dies.	c. 1936	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
41	Kimball, Gordon	2	Interview transcripts	c. 1928	One transcript of an interview between Kimball and L. R. Hafen; one draft of transcript. One additional finished transcript duplicate. Both transcripts have MSS number.
41	Kindel, George J.	3	Speech transcripts.	04/28/1913- 05/04/1914	Three booklets of speech transcripts of remarks made by Kindel in the House of Representatives. Earliest transcript is 7204 and Pam 328.373 K5748t/7204, next transcript is 7210 and Pam 328.373 K5748t/7210, later transcript is 7219 and Pam 328.373 K5748Co/7219.
41	King, Arthur H.	1	Biographical data	5/12/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached.
41	King, Coley M.	2	Biographical data and memorial program	11/15/1960-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one memorial service program.
T '	rung, coloy W.	_	Diograpmour data and momonal program	02/18/1961	Biographical data form information supplied by Luther E. Bean.
41	King, Dorothy	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Own Life Prepared Dorothy King for Activist Role."	1/13/1989	From Intermountain Jewish News - The Women's Edition.
41	King, Edward C.	1	Biographical data	2/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
41	King, George H.	2	Manuscript titled <i>Brief Biography By a Bad Boy</i> and newspaper clipping	ND-03/13/1951	One autobiographic manuscript; one clipping from Denver Post about estate. Manuscript presented by J. Claire Evans.
41	King, J. Q. A.	1	Typed clipping titled "Ex-Governor King Severely Injured."	06/29/1879	From The Denver Daily Tribune.
41	King, Joel B.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
41	King, John J.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "A Barrel of Trouble."	11/17-23/1993	From Westword.
41	King, Newton B.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Newton B. King Well Known in Canon District."	5/30/1940	From Canon City Colorado Record.
41	King, Otis Archie	2	Manuscript and biographical data	04/29/1943-ND	One manuscript about mining operations written by King; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
41	King, W. L. M. (Diary p.1)	3	Part one of diary, introduction, and index.	c. 1893-1931	Part one of diary with introduction and index/finding guide for diary. One addition index/finding guide duplicate. Index is F1033 K53 A3. Diary is G2539.
41	King, W. L. M. (Diary p.2)	1	Part two of diary	c. 1893-1931	Part two of diary. Copy quality is poor on some pages.
		1: 			
	King, Dr. Walter W.	11	IUDITUARY TITIEG "Walter King, Famed Colo. Physician. Dies."	IC. 1935	irrom unidentined newspaper. Likely a Denver newspaper.
41 41	King, Dr. Walter W. King, William Johnson	1	Obituary titled "Walter King, Famed Colo. Physician, Dies." Obituary	c. 1935 2/14/1964	From unidentified newspaper. Likely a Denver newspaper. From Steamboat Pilot.

Box F	older Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
41 K	ingsmill, Mildred Adams (Mrs. Harold)	1	Obituary titled "Sister of Denver Woman Dies in N.Y."	ND	From The Rocky Mountain News.
41 K	inikin, Luther C.	1	Biographical data	10/20/1943- 04/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached.
41 K	inney Family	17	Letters, photographs, clippings, and geneaologic sketch.	c. 1930-06/24/1985	Six sheets of photographs; seven collections of newspaper clippings; one geneaologic sketch; three letters.
41 K	enney, C. L.	3	Newspaper clipping and receipt for Kinney House	c. 1890-05/13/1966	Two Rocky Mountain News clippings; one statement of items bought for the Kinney House Hotel.
41 K	linney, Ed	1	Typed clipping titled "Murder in Boulder County."	03/02/1870	Typed from The Weekly Colorado Transcript (Golden).
42 K	inoshita Family Kansuke & Tsuchi	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Biographic and geneaologic sketch. Typed on Wayne M. Peterson stationary.
42 K	linzie, Clark W.	1	Biographical data	11/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42 K	irby, John E.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Tuesday 62nd Anniversary of Pair Wed Here in '97."	1959	From unidentified Fort Collins newspaper.
42 K	irby, W. W.	0	Nothing in folder.		File states to See Mulligan, Ed W. And that it was empty as of 01/08/2000. Set aside.
	irby, W. W.	3	Cards and stationary/worksheet.	ND-01/29/1907	One worksheet produced by W. W. Kirby & Co. Brokers; one visitor card; one membership card. Items presented by G. S. Barnes, Kirby's nephew, on June 18, 1945.
42 K	ircher, Henry	1	Letter about biographical data.	4/23/1943	Letter from Kircher stating he does not feel he is fit to fill out a biographical data form.
	irk, H. S.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Dedication of Kirk Field Held Friday."	10/4/1956	From Lingle (Wyoming) Guide Review.
	irk, Paul L.	1	Biographical data	6/28/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
	irkland, Vance	2	Magazine clipping and gallery brochure	07/1954-2003	One clipping of a biography from Ford Times; one brochure for a Colorado History Museum exhibit on Kirkland's artworks.
42 K	listler, William H. and Family	4	Magazine clippings	1980-1981	Four magazine clippings as part of the "A Family Heritage" series. Two of the Kistler family, one for Kurtz, and one for Baca-Gonzales. The two not on the Kitler family may be misfiled.
42 K	litchen, G. W.	1	Manuscript	c. 1986	Paper written by Patricia Dean for Professor Noel's Colorado History course.
	liteley, Mrs. Margaret Cornelia	1	Obituary titled "Community Mourns Passing of Margaret Kiteley, Pioneer."	2/14/1941	From The Longmont Ledger.
	iteley, Rae H.	2	Newspaper clipping and biographical data	06/20/1921- 10/19/1943	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one clipping from a Longmont newspaper.
42 K	ittredge, Charles Marble	3	Newspaper clippings and manuscript	05/31/1938- 02/06/1949	Two newspaper clippings; one manuscript about Kittredge by J. R. Harvey that has MSS number.
42 K	little, J. L.	1	Biographical data	7/31/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with photograph.
	(laiber, Matthias	1	Magazine clipping titled "Matthias Klaiber, Physician and Minister."	c. 1955?	From Colorado Magazine. Mentions author's work published in 1955.
	linck, Richard	1	Magazine clipping titled "Richard Klinck Teacher of the Year."	4/20/1965	From Look Magazine.
	(liss, Elba D. (Mrs. J. H.)	1	Obituary	4/15/1962	From Rocky Mountain News.
	napp, Mrs. Lily Bell	1	Obituary titled "Funeral Services for Homesteader Held Wednesday."	2/2/1941	From Eastern Colorado Leader.
	nauss, Emma G.	1	Obituary	12/5/1972	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
	nauss, Francis J. (Frank)	3	Obituaries and biographic sketch	7/3/1948-03/03/1968	Two obituaries from Denver newspapers; one biographic sketch glued on The Denver Post stationary.
42 K	nifton, Leila C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Knifton Estate Goes to Relatives."	c. 1955	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
	ínight, Roger D. Jr.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Glued on The Denver Post stationary.
	night, Stephen	2	Letter extracts and biographical data	04/21/1876- 01/25/1966	One collection of six letters written by Knight to his parents; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Form filled out by Eleanor Knight Colwell. Letters presented by L. R. Kendrick.
42 K	Inoll, Omer	1	Gallery catalog titled <i>The Sculpture of Omer Knoll</i> .	1973	Two booklets showing catalog of Knoll's works.
	nous, Robert L.	2	Listing of Denver Post articles about Knous and holiday card	ND	Article dates range from Oct. 1949 to June 1971. One greeting card from unidentified year.
	nous Family	3	Clippings	10/10/1948-1988	Two newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one magazine article titled "Knous: A Family Hertiage."
	nous, William Lee	5	Obituaries, biographic sketches, and speech transcript.	09/18/1937- 12/13/1959	Two obituaries from Denver newspapers; two biographic sketches; one transcript of inaugural speech. Biographic sketch from Citizens Historical Association has MSS number.
	nowles, Charles N. (Carl)	2	Obituaries	3/8/1967	One obituary and one burial notice from unidentified Denver newspapers.
	nowles, Robert Reily	1	Biographical data	6/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42 K	nowles, Thomas B.	1	Biographical data	5/4/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42 K	obauashi, George & Miyo Family	1	Biographic sketch	03/1979	Biographic sketch from unknown source for unidentified purpose.
	Obey Family	1	Manuscript titled "Pioneer Family of Aspen."	07/1984	
42 K	Coch, Marshall Mc Kinley	1	Biographical data	4/28/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with additional information attached.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
42	Koch, William L.	1	Biographic sketch titled "William L. Koch Manager of Safety and Excise [sic]."	1/6/1969	For unidentified purpose.
42	Koehler, Helen Benjovsky Lettow	18	Letters, certificates, and school ephmera	1904-06/01/1946	Two Daughters of the American Revolution membership applications; three letters; three transcripts; one graduation program; one diploma; one marriage book; seven certificates.
42	Kolb Brothers	1	Magazine clipping titled "Lasting Love Affair."	1/22/1967	From Arizona.
<u>42</u> 42	Konkel, Clarence V.	8	Geneaologic sketch, letter, clippings, and program	12/12/1913-	One list of mentions of Konkel; one obituary; one letter; one memorial service program; four sets of
42	Konkei, Glafence v.	0	Geneaologic sketch, letter, clippings, and program		
40	Konkol Dr. Cur	2	Obituaries	11/28/1994 c. 1968	geneaologic information. One obituary and one burial service notice from unidentified Denver newspapers.
42	Konkel, Dr. Guy	4			
42	Konkle, Jacob		Geneaologic sketch	c. 1990 1964	Geneaologic sketch compiled by Elizabeth Ann Grant.
42	Kontny, Pawel August	 4	Gallery catalog		For Denver Art Museum exhibit.
42	Kopel, Jerry	1	Newsletter	04/1989	Jerry Kopel's Report newsletter.
42	Korn, Sadie H.	1.	Biographical data	12/6/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42	Kostka, Dorothy	1	Biographic sketch	08/1973	For unidentified purpose.
42	Kosuge, Shichirobei	1	Manuscript	11/07/979	Manuscript written by Carol Hoshiko Haring about the Kosuge family.
42	Kouns, Earl M.	1	Biographic sketch	9/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association Indianapolis, Indiana.
42	Kountze Family	1	Biographic sketch	1995	Clipping titled "Kountze: A Family Heritage."
42	Kountze, Harold	1	Biographical data	8/3/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42	Krakel, Dean	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Krakel Snaps Pop Art Fad."	ND	From <u>Denver Post</u> .
42	Kramer, Florence H.	1	Letter from Kramer to Historical Society	6/19/1942	Letter from Kramer to Historical Society about the biographical data project. Mentions a book written about her family.
42	Kramer, Geo. W.	1	Banquet program for G. W. Kramer	04/12/1893	Program for Kramer's farewell banquet in honor of his service to the Denver & Rio Grande Express Railroad Note on cover states that Kramer was Sudter's grandfather.
42	Kramer, Lois	1	Obiturary	3/21/1972	From Arapahoe Herald.
42 42	Kraskovity, John	1	Obituary titled "Rancher Dies of Heart Attack in Tavern Tuesday."	7/18/1940	From The Canon City Record.
<u>+2</u> 42		2		ND-11/10/1942	One collection of four newspaper clippings and letter introducing the articles; one newspaper clipping
42	Krater, C. E.	2	Collection of newspaper clippings and letter	ND-11/10/1942	focusing on Oen Edgar Noland. Articles in the collection are written by D. B. McGue and only the letter
10	<u> </u>	1		5/00/4040	pertains to Kramer.
42	Kratz, J. Calvin	1	Newspaper clipping titled "J. Calvin Kratz Here From the West Indies."	5/30/1940	From The Wellington Sun.
42	Kreck, Dick	1	Invitation to party hosted by Kreck.	07/1987	Button and column invituation to party celebrating Kreck's new career path.
42	Kreis, Ferdinand	1	Typed clipping titled "Dead in the River."	05/08/1891	Typed from The Denver Republican.
42	Krohn, Dr. Morris J.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Doctor Bequeaths \$100,000 to Charity."	1948	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
42	Kroger, Erwin H.	1	Biographical data	6/5/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
42	Krumpanitzky, Mrs. Jessie	1	Obituary	7/19/1940	From The Mancos Times Tribune.
42	Kruse, Mrs. F.	4	Letters and calling card	02/07/1914-	Two letters about research materials; one letter confirming Kruse's coat purchase; one calling card for Mrs.
				08/29/1967	Harry C. James with a note to Ida written on the card face.
42	Kruse, Hugo and Hans	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
42	Kuehn, Ferdinand	1	Biographic sketch	2/3/1937	Written by James R. Harvey.
42	Kuhler, Otto	3	Exhibiti catalog, brochure, and clipping.	ND-07/25/1973	One catalog for exhibit at the Denver Public Library; one brochure produced by KZ Ranch with biographic
					information on Kuhler; one clipping from The Denver Post Empire Magazine.
42	Kuhn, Charles Edmund	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
42	Kuhn, Walt	1	Exhibit catalog titled "Walt Kuhn: An Imaginary History of the West."	1964	Catalog for exhibit at the Amon Carter Museum of Western Art.
42	Kuner, John C.	1	Interview transcript	1897	Transcript of memories of Kuner as dicitated. Copied from original possessed by Alberta Pike.
42	Kunkel, Leslie L.	1	Biographical data	4/20/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Kurtz, Friedrich Julius & Johanna	1	Collection of translated materials created by the Kurtz	05/03/1964- 11/30/1977	Collection of personal documents translated from German. Compiled by intended audiences' Grandma Kurtz.
43	Kurtz, William Clarence	2	Biographic sketch	1981-1989	Eight copies of sketch titled "Moore: A Family Heritage;" Two copies of sketch titled "Kurtz: A Family Heritage."
43	Kurtz, William C. O. Jr.	1	Newspaper clipping annoucning Kurtz's new job at Western Federal Savings.	4/27/1972	From Denver Post.
43	Kuskulis, Elisabeth	5	Biographic sketches, manuscript, and clippings	ND-02/12/1966	Two biographic sketches; one magazine clipping from <u>SR</u> ; one newsletter from the Colorado Poetry Fellowship, Inc.; one manuscript written by Kuskulis.
43	Kuykendall, Fred D.	10	Clippings, certificates, photographs, and biographic sketch.	ND-	One extract from <i>The Sock of War</i> ; three newspaper clippings; one letter describing donation; two photographs; one press relase; one biographic sketch written like the Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
43	L'Amour, Louis	3	Clippings	01/08/1973-	Two newspaper clippings from <u>Denver Post</u> ; one magazine clipping from <u>Publishers Weekly</u> .
				10/06/1985	
43	Laatz, Mary Grace Singer	1	Manuscript titled The Story of My Life.	1979-10/03/1989	Autobiographical manuscript edited. Typed by F. Lawrence Singer.
43	Lacksinger, Jack	1	Autobiographical manuscript	ND	Manuscript about life and commentary on events in life. Came with note from HK dated 09/17/1965.
43	Lacy, Sterling Byrd	1	Biographic sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
43	Ladd, Charles Walker	1	Manuscript titled The Trail of A Pioneer.	ND	Two copies of manuscript about Ladd in Canyon country.
43	Laderman, Rabbi Manuel	1	Clipping titled "Our Rabbi."	ND	From unidentified publication. Likely from a Jewish publication.
43	La Framboise, Joe	1	Obituary titled "Once Saved 62 Lives; Famous Indian Dies Bitter."	11/1910	From unidentified newspaper.
43	Laib, Chris G.	5	Newspaper clippings about accident involving Laib.	1950	From Longmont newspapers.
43	La Londe, Baptiste	1	Letter from J. Morrison to La Londe	05/06/1812	Letter and bill. Presented by Everett D. Groff.
43	Lake Family	1	Manuscript titled "Mountainette Lake Castle Harvey."	ND	Written by Nettie Adelaide Castle, a member of the Lake family.
43	Lake, John	1	Typed obituary	02/15/1871	Typed from The Weekly Colorado Transcript (Golden).
43	Lamb, Cecil Port	1	Biographical data	8/29/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Lamb, Elkanah J.	2	Two different complete <u>The West</u> magazines.	5-6/1968	Article of interest in May issue is on pages 24-27, 44-46; article of interest in June issue is on pages 22-25 50-54.
43	Lamb, F. Bruce	1	News release promoting Lamb's book on Kid Curry.	1991	Press release highlighting Lamb's experience with Kid Curry and upcoming events promoting Lamb's book
43	Lamb, Helen	1	Newspaper clipping titled "History of 221 San Juan Avenue."	10/18/1979	From The Saguache Crescent. Article written from an interview with Lamb.
43	Lamb, Howard Earl	1	Biographical data	4/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Lamb, James D.	1	Biographical data	8/27/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Lambert, Glen	1	News release announcing Lambert's presidential run.	7/27/1979	News release announcing Lambert's candidacy for the 1980 presidential election. This release sent to The
					Colorado Prospector.
43	Lamm, Dottie (Mrs. Richard)	7	Clippings and programs	07/26/1976-1998	Five newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one program for Lamm fund-raisier; one program for
40	1			0.440440==	meet-and-greet. One clipping has an additional duplicate.
43	Lamm, Gov. Richard D.	15	Clippings, biographic sketch, newsletters, and election materials.	01/10/1975-	Two inaugation materials; one brochure about the executive mansion; one promotional flyer about Lamm;
				07/22/1996	speech transcript; one biographic sketch; six newsletters/letters sent to community leaders; two newspaper
					clippings from Rocky Mountain News; one magazine clipping from Newsweek.
43	La Munyan, Ira	1	Handwritten manuscript	c. 1909	Handwritten manuscript about La Munyan's role in creating the Republican party. Presented by Jean Afton a great-granddaughter).
43	Lanagan, Fred R.	1	Biographical data	4/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Land, Mrs. Scott B.	2	Obituaries	02/20-02/21/1941	Earlier article from Rocky Mountain News and has a u in its MSS #; later article from The Montrose Enterprise and has a t in its MSS #.
43	Landrum, Jerome H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Jerome H. Landrum, Longtime Resident of Logan	10/3/1940	From The North Eastern Colorado News (Sterling).
13	Lane, Rev. Joseph Francis	1	County, is Visitor, Recalls Early Days." Biographical data	7/9/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
40 40	Lang, E. Genevieve	2	Tax deed and tax receipt.	03/11/1885-	One tax deed stating land elegable for tax collecting; one tax recipt. Presented by E. Genevieve Lang in
+3	Lariy, E. Genevieve	2	Tax deed and tax receipt.	12/08/1894	1955.
43	Lang, William	2	Biographic sketches and clippings	08/22/1897-05/1997	One collection of biographic sketch and one newspaper clipping copied from Halaas Biography files; one
+0	<u> </u>				clipping from Life on Capitol Hill.
43	Lange, William Edward	1	Manuscript	3/21/1978	Manuscript about Lange written by his grandson, Richard K. Lange. Written for Historical Society in Kit Carson, Colorado Vol. II.
43	Langford, A. G.	1	Collection of letters written by members of the Langford family.	02/19/1861-	Photocopies of letters written by members of the Langford family about their business workings. Letter abo
				08/09/1968	copyright of letters included.
43	Langriske, Jack	1	Typed newspaper extract.	02/24/1869	Two typed copies of articles in the Dawson Collection of Newspaper Articles. Originally printed in The Rocky Mountain News">The Rocky Mountain News .
43	Langston, H. C.	3	Clippings from New Mexico Professional Engineer.	03/1954-05/1964	Three journal articles written by Langston about his life.
43	Lanyon, Ray	1	Biographical data	11/2/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Laut, Agnes C.	1	Political Cartoon	ND	Cartoon with "The Rito as it should be" caption. Shows Laut's view of visitors to the Rito (New Mexico?).
43	Larimer Family	7	Clippings, letters, and advertisement	08/01/1854-	Two letters from W. H. H. Larimer to Will C. Ferril; one letter from Tom Agnew to Dana Crawford of Larime
				06/11/1986	Square Associates; one extract from History of Westmore County; one newspaper clipping from Rocky
					Mountain News; two obituaries for General Larimer's children; one advertisement for a banker Larimer
					recommended. Obituaries and recommendations presented by Mrs. Margaret L. Newmeyer, granddaught
	Ī		1	I	of General Larimer, in 1971. Letters to Ferril have photostat duplicates.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
43	Larson, Dr. John Hilding	1	Biographical data	5/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Larwill, Langdon H.	1	Biographic sketch	10/9/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
43	Lashley, Theodore Grafton	2	Biographical data and photograph	c.1940-03/05/1942	A mat of a photograph of Lashley; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
43	Last, Elizabeth Tabor	4	Notes and clippings	02/08/1915-	Two notes about phone conversations; one calendar with notes about phone calls and obligations; one
				03/08/1935	<u>Denver Post</u> article about Last and her connection to the Tabor family. Most items have stamp stating it is part of the Tabor collection.
43	Lathrop, Mary	10	Manuscript, notes, letter, and clippings	ND-12/18/1951	One manuscript about lawyers and law; four sets of notes about cases and other people of interest; three clippings from Dicta ; one New Year greeting; one tract with quote. Many of the materials are stamped to have belonged to Carle Whitehead. Lathrop possibly worked for Whitehead or an associate.
43	Lathrop, Mary	3	Biographic sketches and clippings	10/09/1949-ND	One biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography files; one biography for unknown purpose; a collection of two articles with photographs of Lathrop. Note on one article states to see also Equitable Building and Clayton, George.
43	Lawrence, John	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Halaas Biography files.
43	Latta, Robert H.	2	Newspaper clippings about accident involving Laib.	07/01/1891- 04/27/1940	One article typed from The Rocky Mountain Herald; one article from The Colorado Graphic.
44	Laubach, Mrs. Lee (Floy)	1	Obituary	7/11/1940	From The Holly Cheiftain.
44	Laughlin, Gail	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Portland's Remarkable Gail Laughlin."	6/10/1979	From Maine Sunday Telegram.
44	Lavender, David	1	Letter from G. L. Shannon to Mrs. Eckstrom about Lavender	6/27/1967	Letter mentions Shannon's research and information found out about Lavender.
44	Laycock, Mrs. Ida Smith	1	Obituary	1/31/1941	From The Pikes Peak Journal.
44	Laycock, Joseph E.	2	Obituaries	1/3/1941	One article from Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph and has a m in its MSS #; one article from Pikes Peak Journal and has a r in its MSS #. Laycock was a member of the Grand Army of the Republic.
44	Layne, Edward L. & Elsie M.	1	Wedding book	1897	Personalize copy of <i>The Wedding Garland</i> . Includes marriage certificate between Edward and Elsie M. Steckel. Lock of the bride's hair at the end of the book.
44	Lea, Homer	5	Magazine clippings and letters	10/24/1939- 03/14/1942	Two magazine clippings of "Ever Hear of Homer Lea?" from The Saturday Evening Post; three letters between Charles O. Kates and the Historical Society about resources mentioning Lea.
44	Leach Family	1	Greeting card	ND	Greeting card from the J. D. Leach Family.
44	Leach, Floyd S.	1	Biographical data	12/7/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
44	Leach, Richard E.	6	Letters, clippings, manuscript, and receipts	11/05/1873-ND	Three receipts for good purchared at Leach and Company; one manuscript titled <i>Roman Idea of Universal Dominion as Affecting Universal History</i> ; one typed obituary from Weekly Rock Mountain Gazette (Helena, Montana?); one letter from Richard Leach to his brother Sam.
44	Leafgren, Roy Herbert	1	Obituary	9/6/1940	From The Eaton Herald.
44	Leahy, Mrs. Kate Sutton	1	Letter from Katharine Leahy Hovde to Historical Society about mother's death.	6/13/1945	Letter includes biographical and burial information.
44	Leaper, Johnathan	1	Typed article titled "Johnathan Leaper: Old Time Robber of the Rockies."	01/01/1880	Two copies typed from The Denver Tribune. Article spells name with a h.
44	Learned, Harry	1	Sheet of background information and extracts about Learned's art works.	c. 1886	Two sheets of information about the inspiration of Learned's <i>Iron Mask Mine,</i> and extracts from newspapers praising his works.
44	Leary, Wallace Irwin	1	Biographical data	3/31/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
44	Leavenworth, J. H.	2	Newspaper clippings	12/03/1862- 04/27/1887	Earlier article typed from The Commonwealth and Republican and has all the #s; one article from Golden Colorado Transcript.
44	Leaverton, Ernest Jae	2	Letters from Leaverton to Historical Society	10/21/1943	One letter about donating books to historical society and booklet of "Yer Comin' Ain't Yer Bill;" one letter highlighting life events.
44	Leavitt, Frank W.	1	Obituary	2/13/1941	From The Middle Park Times.
44	Lechenby, Charles H.	5	Clippings and letter	06/1896-ND	One letter from Leckenby to Historical Society about research project; two magazine clippings of articles
	Leononsy, chance 11.			00/1000 ND	written by Lechenby; two clippings from The Steamboat Pilot about Lechenby's role as the paper's editor.
44	Le Duc, Maurice	1	Magazine clipping titled "Mountain Man Maurice Leduc Trapped, Traded, Hunted and Built a Fort Called Buzzards' Roost."	10/1996	From Wild West.
44	Lee Family	5	Five Volumes of indexes to Mrs. Edward B. Lee notebooks	12/01/1969- 01/01/1971	Index to Lee's notebooks with emphasis on key members of the Lee family. Includes multiple spellings of surname.
44	Lee, George H.	1	Biographical data	11/20/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
44	Lee, Jeremiah Family	1	Manuscript titled <i>History of the Jeremiah Lee Family</i> .	1888	Autobiographical manuscript written by Belle Lee Manion.

14	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Lee, Jerry	2	Newspaper clippings titled "Pioneer Jerry Lee."	1859?-07/1903	Two typed copies of an article. One clipping states it is from <i>Colorado Pioneers of 1859</i> and part of the J.
					S. Randall Clippings. The other article states it is from the Newspaper Clippings. Same article but different
					dates on each document. A card to purchase a book also in file but not included in the item count.
14	Lee, Mrs. M. A.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Woman Homesteader Aged Eighty-Six"	5/15/1918	From Western Farm Life? Steele, article author, wrote feature articles for the publication. Steele a member
					of the Lee family.
14	Lee, Mabek Barbee	4	Newspaper clippings about Lee's book on Cripple Creek.	12/1966	Three articles about book and events promoting the work; one advertisement for the book. From Denver newspapers.
14	Lee, Oscar R.	1	"Biographical Sketch"	c. 1979	Sketch created for unidentified purpose.
14	Lee, Paul Wayne	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
14	Lee, Robert Henry	2	Newspaper clippings	06/01-10/30/1953	From Kamloops Sentinel (Kamlopps, B.C.).
	Lee, Robert B.	3	Biographic sketch and newspaper clippings	ND	One biographic sketch for unidentified use; two newspaper clippings about stamps. Connection to Lee unclear. From unidentified newspapers.
14	Le Fevre, Dudge Owen E.	2	Certificates about Le Fevre's service as an attorney.	12/16/1892-	One certificate granting Lee license to practice as an attorney; one resolution certificate thanking Lee for his
, ' 4	Le Fevie, Duage Owen E.	2	Certificates about Le Pevie's service as an attorney.	01/11/1893	service. Dudge on file may be incorrect. Possibly a typo of Judge.
14	Le Fevre, Mrs. Owen	2	Biographic sketches and clippings	12/29/1940-	A collection of three biographic sketches and eight newspaper articles copied from Halaas Biography files;
, '4	Le revie, Mis. Owen	2	biographic sketches and dipplings		
				03/20/1991	one Rocky Mountain News article titled "Busy Life Leaves Mrs. Owen LeFevre of Interest in Everything, at
	Laberthannan Obarriatta	-	Name and a state of the distance of the state of 040,770 H	0/0/4000	89." Rocky Mountain News article has the MSS #.
14	Lehrberger, Charlotte	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Miss Lehrberger Estate: \$618,778."	6/3/1966	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
14	Leichsenring (Leisenring) Family	2	Newspaper subscription receipt and sheet of business documents.	1879-12/29/1898	One copy of a newspaper subscription receipt; one sheet showing copies of business cards,
					advertisements, and memorial program cover. Items copied in 11/1962 from Arthur C. Leisenring.
14	Lemcke, Gertrude	1	Obituary	5/16/1972	From <u>Arapahoe Herald</u> .
14	Lemon, Mrs. W. B.	1	Letter from Lemon to Historical Society about family history	9/6/1942	Letter in response of call for Coloradoans to written about their family history. Brief outline of family history.
14	Lennox, Dr. Paul Martin	1	Obituary Titled "Dr. P. Lennox Passes Away, Prominent Physician and Lifetime Resident Dies "	8/28/1940	From The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
14	Lennox, William O.	1	Biographical data	11/25/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
14	Lentelli, Leo	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Brief artist biography for Lentelli.
14	Lentz, J. A.	1	Biographical data	5/3/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
14	Leonard, Percy Allan	1	Memorial booklet	7/4/1906	Memorial booklet of memories of Leonard. Presented by Agnes Leonard Hill.
14	Leonard, Charles McClung	4	Clippings, letter, and biographic sketch	1876-07/1960	One letter from A. Leonard to his brother; one clipping from a Greeley newspaper; one biographic sketch for unidentified purpose; one autobiographic manuscript that was later published in Colorado Magazine.
14	Lerch, Charles	1	Magazine clipping titled "Who Do You Trust?"	02/1-7/1989	From Westword.
14	LeRoy, Billy	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Rogue Le Roy: A Noted Mail Robber Caught in this City Yesterday."	01/15/1881	Two typed copies from The Denver Tribune.
14	Lesher, Donald M.	1	Biographical data	11/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
14	Lester, Daniel W.	1	Biographic sketch	1983-1990	For unidentified use. Listed as director of the Fort Lewis College Library, where he worked from 1983-1990.
14	Lester, Gurdon P.	1	Magazine clipping titled "'Enrout For Pikes Peak': The 1860 Travel Diary of Gurdon P. Lester."	Spring 2000	From Nebraska History.
14	Levine, Gary & Marcee	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Former furniture moguls convicted of 17 felonies."	12/18/1990	From Denver Post.
14	Lewis, George	1	Biographic sketch	9/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
14	Lewis, Jeremiah	2	Collection of funeral flowers and obituary titled "Another Old Denver Pioneer	01/1879	A collection of pressed flowers from Lewis' funeral; obituary from The Denver Daily Tribune with all the #s.
<u> </u>			Gone."		
	Lewis, Lawrence	3	Obituaries	12/09-12/10/1943	One obituary from <u>Denver Post</u> ; one from <u>The Evening Star (Washington, D.C.)</u> ; one from <u>The Washington</u> Post.
14		1	Promissory note	12/7/1960	Promissory note between Lewis and Denver United States National Bank for \$135,000.
14 14	Lewis, Mason A.				
	Lewis, Mason A. Lewis, Meriwether	4	Journal clippings, letter, and dust book cover.	1950-1961	Two journal articles about the Lewis and Clark expedition; one book cover for <i>Two Capitals West</i> ; one 1961
14	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4	Journal clippings, letter, and dust book cover. Biographic sketch	1950-1961 9/25/1937	Two journal articles about the Lewis and Clark expedition; one book cover for <i>Two Capitals West</i> ; one 1961 reprinting of a letter from Thomas Jefferson to Robert Patterson. From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
44	Leyendecker, Liston E.	2	Memorial booklet and newspaper clipping titled "Boomtowns evoke frontier problems."	02/24/1982-05/2001	One memorial booklet with memories of Leyendecker; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News.
44	Leyerle, Edward Ellis	1	Obituary titled "Edward Leyerle Buried at Simla with Army Rites."	6/13/1941	From The Eastern Colorado Leader.
44	Lieutenant Governors of Colorado	1	Biographic sketches of Colorado Lieutenant Governors from 1877-1962.	01/1962	Prepared for Robert L. Knous by the Division of State Archives and Public Records. To be used to accompany photographs installed in the State Capitol Building.
44	Lightburn, Charles M.	1	Biographical data	11/8/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
44	Lighthall, Earl H.	11	Military certificates, identification, and other like documents.	01/06/1918-1949	Two military promotion papers; one discharge papers; three enlistment papers; one letter of
77	Lightian, Lanni.		Williary Certificates, Identification, and other like decuments.	01/00/1010 1040	recommendation based upon Lighthall's service; two selective service cards; one operator's license; one license to practice dentistry. One promotion paper and one letter of recommendation has a duplicate.
44	Likens, Sadie	7	Clippings, biographic sketch, and geneaologic sketch.	1852-ND	One biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography files; one clipping from <i>Trenton People, Trenton Places, 175 Years</i> ; one clipping from <i>New Jersey Geneaologies of the First Settlers</i> ;" two newspaper clippings from <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> ; one clipping from <u>Middleton (Ohio) Journal</u> ; one geneaologic sketch.
44	Likes, Dr. Lanning E.	1	Biographical data	5/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
44	Lillie, John	3	Manuscripts and letter from Ethel Lillie	7/31/1952	One letter from Ethel Lillie to Historical Society about John and her living situation; two manuscripts about
					the history of her family and John's family.
44	Lillis, Clovon	3	South High School of Denver graduation materials	1939	One graduation program; one invitation to ceremonies; a card from a graduation announcement.
44	Lilly, Frederick L.	1	Biographical data	5/6/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
45	Lilyard, Floyd R.	1	Biographic sketch	10/9/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
45	Lincoln Family	3	Letter, geneaologic sketch, and map.	03/22/1900-	A letter from Fred Lincoln asking for a copy of Nedebiah's military record; one genealogic sketch of the
				12/20/2001	Lincoln family; one map to the Lincoln's Evergreen property.
45	Lincoln, Abraham	27	Brochure, clippings, photographs, and letter.	04/12/1865-c. 2009	Sixteen sheets of drawings of Lincoln from books; one postcard with Lincoln on front; one extract from
					Municipal Facts about Lincoln's connection to Colorado; two funeral arrangements/program for memorial services for Lincoln; one manuscript titled <i>The Influence of Abraham Lincoln on Colorado History</i> ; three newspaper clippings about Lincoln's view on alcohol; one <u>Denver Post</u> clipping; one copy of a letter from C. H. Morguis (sp?) to Lincoln; one brochure for exhibit on Lincoln. MSS VI-6q on earlier funeral arrangement program. MSS XXV-63j on article about Lincoln's connection to Colorado. MSS XXV-49q one sheet of photographs.
45	Lincoln, Lewis A.	4	Manuscripts and Letter from Maurice Frink to Historical Society about manuscripts.	ND-01/02/1961	Four manuscripts written by Lincoln about adventures in the West; one letter about the manuscripts and historical accuracy of these manuscript.
45	Lincoln, S. W. (Dr.)	6	Medicial licenses, memorandum, and prescription book.	04/01/1863- 11/29/1960	Four internal revenue licenses to practice medicine; one memorandum from Sally to Glenn outlining highlights of Lincoln's life; one prescription book owned by Lincoln. Prescriptions to be filled by John Best of Central City.
45	Lind, Jay M. (Prof.)	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Children's Homes."	9/19/1900	Typed from Illustrated Weekly.
45	Lindbergh, Charles A.	2	Newspaper clippings from Rocky Mountain News.	08/28-09/18/1927	One newspaper clipping celebrating Lindberg's transatlantic flight; one newspaper clipping from Lindberg's visit to Denver.
45	Lindell, Oscar M.	2	Military papers	04/10/1918- 09/03/1919	One enlightment paper; one discharge papers. Photostat copies.
45	Linderfeld, Karl Edward	1	Notice of Linderfelt's transfer to Auxiliary Reserve.	9/29/1934	General orders given by Major Edward O'Connor. Includes brief sketch of Linderfelt's military service.
45	Lindneux, Robert	15	Clippings, biographic sketches, one catalog of works.	1908-Summer 1998	Ten newspaper clippings from various Colorado newspapers; one biographic sketch from Halaas Biography files; one biographic sketch from unidentified source; one book review about book of military actions; one catalog of Lindneux's paintings; one The Beecher Island Annual with painting by Lindneux. Annual and four newspaper clippings about Lindneux's work being display at Becher Island celebrations.
45	Lindsey, John	2	Letters from Lindsey to family.	c. 1886	Two photostat copies of two different letters written by Lindsey. File dates one letter as written c. 1886.
45	Lindsey, Malcolm	1	Biographical data	6/3/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
45	Lindsey, Robert D.	1	Obituary	5/4/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
45	Lindsley, Henry A.	1	Biographical data	5/11/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
45	Lingham, Dr. Hariette C. C.	1	Letter from Lingham to Historical Society.	8/26/1944	Letter from Lingham highlighting biographical information. States that she has already sent a Form for biographical data but the form is not in the file.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
5	Lindquist, Carl M.	10	Sheets of newspaper clippings, letters, and sworn statement.	08/10/1804-	Seven sheets of newspaper clippings about the Lindquist family; one sworn statement from Lindquist stating
				04/20/1915	her will dutily serve as a Special Police Office of Denver; two letters to Mrs. Lindquist expressing sympathies
					following Mr. Lindquist's death. File states to also see Photo Subject Files. Collections listed are C-Denver-
					Industries-Lindquist Cracker Co.; C-Denver-Res-Lindquist, Carl M. (2759 Humboldt St.); BPF-Lindquist, Carl
					M.; Trans-Coaches (F#39,569A).
.5	Linsdail, Wiliam	1	Discharge papers	09/23/1865	Discharge paper for William Lindail.
.5	Liptrap, William	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
.5	Little, Joseph F.	1	Transcript of speech delivered by Little.	7/22/1959	Typed transcript of speech delivered before the Denver Mining Club about gold and silver use as coinage.
1 5	Little Raven	1	Mounted lithograph of Little Raven.	ND	Lithograph of the Head Chief of the Arapahoes. Negative is #F-1695. States not accessioned and then
Ū	Elitio Havoii		Interned intrograph of Entire Flavori.	115	gives #3407.2 number.
·5	Little Raven	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Copied from Halaas Biography files.
5	Littleton, Stella E.	1	Biographical data	9/1/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by Mrs. Joan Bermore.
5	Liver, Josephine	3	Letters and diary manuscript.	06/22/1899-	Two letters to Historical Society with biographic information about Livers and her 1899 trip to Colorado; one
				03/12/1994	diary manuscript of Liver's trip to Colorado to visit relatives.
5	Livingston, Rudy	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1981	Biographic sketch produced after Livingston's retirement from public service.
5	Livingston, Ruth E.	1	Manuscript titled Our Trip to Colorado.		8 Typed version of manuscript describing trip to Colorado and the West.
	,		'		
1 5	Lloyd, Jack (Capt.)	2	Newspaper clippings	08/04-08/09/1938	Earlier article from North Eastern Colorado News (Sterling) and has an a in its MSS #; later article typed
					from Rocky Mountain News and has a b in its MSS #. Articles about Lloyd's memories discussed during his
					trip to Colorado.
.5	Lloyd, William	2	Biographic data and photograph	ND-12/08/1943	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information; one
					photograph of the Lloyd family residence near Rockville.
5	Lobato, Juan Jose	1	Geneaologic sketch	ND	Genealogic sketch of Lobato and descendents. From the records of N. D. Lobato.
5	Lobdell, Harvey S.	1	Biographical data	5/22-05/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
5	Locke, Harry M.	1	Biographical data	11/20/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
<u>5</u> 5	Locke, Dr. John Galen	2	Biographic sketch and radio script.	1962-ND	One biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography files; one transcript for "The Rise and Fall of Doctor
0	Looke, Dr. John Galen	-	Biographic sector and radio sorpt.	1002 140	John Galen Locke" radio program.
l5	Lockwood, Charles S.	5	Claims and quit-claim deeds	08/05-07/29/1866	Collection of five mining claim deeds with Lockwood as a party in land transfers. Originals loaned for
		ľ	Totalino and quit oranii accus	00/00 01/20/1000	copying by Stanley K. Lockwood, grandson of Charles S.
l5	Lockwood, William Quincy	1	Biographical data	9/19/1960	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
l5	Loesch, Harrison	1	Biographical data	12/8/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
5 5	Logan Family	6	Sheets of newspaper clippings, manuscript, and collection of business cards.	ND-1959	Four sheets of newspaper clippings about the Logan family, one manuscript titled <i>Col. Henry Logan</i> ; a
	Logarii ariiiy	ľ	Torrects of the wapaper dipplings, manuscript, and collection of business cards.	1000	collection of two sheets copies of business cards and background information on each card. Originals
					loaned for copying by Mrs. Howard Alliger in 1964.
ŀ5	Logan, General John A.	2	Magazina alinning and typed copy of anacah	05/05/1868-	Three typed copies of Logan's Memorial Day speech to Grand Arm of the Republic; one magazine clipping
· ɔ	Logan, General John A.	2	Magazine clipping and typed copy of speech.		
_	Lange III/id Commil	4	Manazina alimina titlad III/id Cours Contoured in Tanasasa II	Summer/Fall 1991	from The Apic Keynoter. Typed orders presented by the Woman's Relief Corps in 1927.
5	Logan, "Kid Curry"		Magazine clipping titled "Kid Curry Captured in Tennessee."	ND	From Montana News Bulletin.
5	Lohnman, H. A.	3	Letter, autobiographical manuscript, and newspaper clipping.	1937	One letter from the Lohmans to James Rose Harvey discussing photographs and information about family;
					one handwritten autobiographic manuscript of family history; one newspaper clipping from <u>Denver Post</u>
_	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		1/0=/10.10	about the Lohman's 65th wedding anniversary.
15	Loisean, John Elmir	1	Biographical data	4/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
5	Loiseau, John E.	1	Biographic sketch	1/15/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
.5	Lomay, Mrs. Fredrick	1	Autobiographical manuscript	ND	Draft and unfinished manuscript.
5	London, Jack	1	Book review for Makers of Modern American Fiction by London	1918	Book review and photograph of London.
ŀ5	Londoner, Wolfe	7	Newspaper clippings and biographic sketch	11/10/1881-ND	Five newspaper clippings; one manuscript titled Colorado Mining Claims that has MSS XXIII-60mb and
					MSS XA Bancroft; one biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography files. All but one clipping is typed.
					Two newspapers have an additional duplicate. The Denver Catholic Register articles are MSS XXVIII-46i
					and the Illustrated Weekly article is MSS XXVII-9g.
l 5	Long, Gary & Hoeft, Kathy	1	Magazine clipping titled "Living the Dream."	March/April 1994	From <u>Historic Preservation</u> . Long and Hoeft were married.
5	Long, Margaret	1	Biographic sketch	1947	Biographic sketch taken from book dust cover for <i>The Smokey Hill Trail</i> .
5	Long, Maj. Stephen H.	1	Manuscript titled A List of Views Along the Route of Major Stephen H. Long's	ND	Written by Historical Society about Long's 1820 expedition.
			Expedition to the Rock Mountains		
1 5	Lonie, Agnes	1	Manuscript titled The Diary of Agnes Lonie, 1865-1867.	12/12/2005	Manuscript written for Intro to Public History at University of Colorado - Denver.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
45	Loomis, F. L.	1	Oral interview transcript with corrections	09/1924-01/09/1925	One transcript to interview between Loomis and L. R. Hafen; a letter from Loomis with factual corrections to
					transcript. File states to see also Zimpelman, Emma Loomis.
45	Look, Al	2	Letters from Look to Historical Society	07/23-08/14/1976	Two letters about paintings and books Look owns that dipict the Meeker Massacre.
45	Looper, Harvey S.	1	Biographical data	9/4/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
45	Lopez, Elfido	7	Manuscript, call for papers, and letters	1962-10/25/1982	One manuscript titled Some Memories from My Life edited by Lopez's grandson, J. T. Darde; one copy of
					the Historical Society's call for paper on Hispanic history; five letters about the manuscript and possiblity of
					publication. Husband to Rebecca.
45	Lopez, Rebecca Richards	1	Collection of biographical sketches	ND	Collection of three biographical sketches copied from Halaas Biography files. Wife to Elfido.
45	Lopez-Alexander, Larry (Judge)	4	Newspaper clippings	01/28/1985-	Four newspaper clippings. Three clippings from Rocky Mountain News and one clipping from Creek.
	, , , , , ,			08/19/1986	
46	Lorton, George K.	1	Obituary	4/20/1941	From The Rocky Mountain News.
46	Loucks, Charles Ernest	1	Biographical data	05/19-06/18/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including photograph.
46	Louderback, Wayne Francis	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1953	Biographic sketch created after retirement.
46	Louttit, James L.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Louttit's Luck."	02/20/1889	Typed from Stockton (California) Examiner.
46	Love, Charles G. & Dr. Minnie C. T.	3	Clippings, biographic sketch, and geneaologic sketch.	11/14/1893-	A collection of twelve sheets of clippings about the Love family; one geneaologic sketch of the Love family;
	Love		The state of the s	04/12/1987	one biographic sketch.
46	Love, John Arthur	10	Clippings, transcript, and biographic sketches	01/13/1963-01/1998	Six newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; two materials from Citizen of the West Award Dinner
		. •		13.7.5, 1000 317 1000	honoring the Loves; one interview transcript of Love on being inducted to the Colorado Business Hall of
					Fame; one collection of two biographic sketches and two newspaper clippings.
46	Love, John Arthur	7	Newspaper clippings	01/1963-01/10/1989	Six different clippings about Governor Love. Five articles published while governor and one article
70	Love, don't Artiful	'	146 wapaper dippings	01/1300 01/10/1303	publishing in 1989. One article has an additional duplicate.
46	Love, John C.	1	Manuscript titled <i>History of the John C. Love Family</i> .	ND	Written by Nellie Love Thaler about her father, John.
46 46	Love, Jos. A.	1	Newspaper clippings	09/15/1872-07/1969	A collection of eight newspaper clippings about the Joseph A. Love family.
40	Love, Jos. A.		Newspaper dippings	09/13/10/2-07/1909	A collection of eight newspaper dipplings about the soseph A. Love family.
46	Love, Mettie Rose	1	Autobiographical manuscript	2/28/1971	Autobiographical manuscript that lists Postmasters of Seibert, Colorado.
46	Love, Minnie	2	Biographic sketches and membership card	1941-ND	Two copies of biographic sketches copied from Halaas Biography files; one membership card to the
					Colorado State Medical Society.
46	Love, Waldo C.	2	Manuscript titled <i>Mr. C. W. Love: Artist Denver Musem [sic] of Natural History</i> and newspaper clippings	08/01-09/25/1954	One manuscript written by " Ol' Cannon Ball;" two copies of an article from Denver Post.
46	Lovelace, Stuary Harris	2	Biographical data and clipping	ND-03/04/1942	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information; one
10	Lovolado, Gladry Hamo		Biographical data and disping	140 00/04/1042	memorial newspaper clipping about Judge Lovelace.
46	Loveland, W. A. H.	1	Manuscript titled William Austin Hamilton Loveland .	ca. 1966	Manuscript compiled by Hobart Loveland.
46	Loveland, W. A. H.	13	Letters, clippings, brochures, and biographic sketches.	09/25/1878-ND	Two newspaper clippings from The Colorado Transcript; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News; two
-	Lovoland, W. A. H.	10	Letters, dippings, broandres, and biographic sketches.	03/23/10/014D	biographic sketches; two biographic sketches from books/encyclopedias; two letters written by Hubert
					Loveland about his grandfather; one letter from Josephine Whitehead about Loveland; one brochure to the
					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
					town of Loveland; three clippings of the same article from Flight Central; one geneaologic chart of the
					Loveland family. Earlier The Colorado Transcript is MSS XXIII-48i and #176 while the other The Colorade
40	Levies Oliver	4	Five letters shout I suissels desire to local on supportion to Coloureds	- 1000 10/11/1050	Transcript article has the other MSS #s.
46	Loving, Oliver	4	Five letters about Loving's desire to lead an expedition to Colorado.	c. 1862-12/11/1956	One letter from Loving to F. R. Lubbock; two letters from Fred Cotten to Historical Society about the letter to
					Lubbock; one letter from Harriet Smither to Cotton about letters. All but one letter have a typed duplicate.
46	Low, Mrs. E. H.	1	Typed copy of obituary	02/20/1891-	Typed version of obituary found in the Porter (?) Bible. Presented by Agnes S. Hall, granddaughter-in-law.
				08/21/1953	
46	Low, Harold T.	1	Biographic sketch	4/2/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
46	Lowbry, Andrew	1	Typed clipping titled "Andrew Lowbry Frozen on Argentine Pass."	05/07/1873	Typed from Weekly Rocky Mountain News.
46	Lowe, Henry Pope	1	Manuscript	3/3/1920	Mnauscript about Lowe and his engineering projects.
46	Lower, John P.	3	Clippings	2/16/1913-01/1980	One clipping from The Denver Republican; two copies of the same Rocky Mountain News articles; one
					clipping from The Pennsylvania Antique Gun Collectors Association, Inc.'s Monthly Bugle. Files states to see
					also Recreation - Gunsmiths.
46	Lowry, Julia Ann Fagan	1	Obituary	11/3/1939	From The Eaton Herald.
46	Lubers, Mrs. Ada Moore	2	Obituaries	05/03-05/07/1941	Earlier article from Colorado Springs Telegraph and has 20wa in its MSS #; later article frim The Lamar
				35,55 55,517 10 11	Register and has 31a in its MSS #. Later article is unglued so a duplicate has been filed with original.
	1	I			The species and the ora in the whole in Later article is ungited so a auphoate has been filed with original.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
46	Lucero, Carlos	4	Biographic sketches, transcript, and news release.	10/15/1977-	One biographic sketch from Colorado Bar Association; one biographic sketch published during Lucero's
				11/21/1989	senate run; a news release about campaign; one transcript of senate run announcement.
46	Lucero, Fred J.	7	Notes and newspaper clippings	7/1/1936-06/30/1965	Five newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one set of notes on men charged with life in prison; one
					note on Lucero's dates in prison.
46	Luplow, Carl	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
46	Lupton, Lancaster Platt	1	Biographic and geneaologic sketch	ND	Four copies of a biographic and geneaologic sketch of the Lupton family.
46	Lusky, Sam and Lois	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Sam & Lois Lusky: Denver's 'Ad Couple."	7/25/1979	From The Denver Downtowner.
46	Lynch, John T.	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with photograph of children.
46	Lynch, Kerry	4	Scrapbook, photographs, and biographic sketch	ND-1988	A booklet with twenty-one pages of clippings and photographs; two photographs; one biographic sketch.
46	Lynch, Pat	4	Letter, transcript, and clippings.	02/28/1917-Nov./Dec.	One typed newspaper clipping from The Craig Empire; one clipping from True West; one transcript of an
				1966	interview with Richard L. Hughes about Pat's Hole; one letter from C. A. Stoddard to Historical Society with information about Lynch.
46	Lyne, Thomas	1	Journal clipping titled "The Seven Ages of Thomas Lyne"	1994	Written by Noel Carmack for John Whitmer Historical Association Journal.
46	Lyons, George	1	Typed scrapbook clipping titled "Rocky Mountain Lyon."	2/13/1908	Typed from Scrapbook I-BS61-07 housed in Aurora Historical Society.
46	Lyttle, Richard Gibson	1	Biographical data	9/24/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
46	Mabee, George	1	Manuscript titled Reminiscences of George J. W. Mabee.	06/15/1925-1994	Typed version of autobiographic manuscript. Typed by great-nephew in 1994.
46	Mabry, John N.	1	Biographical data	3/27/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
46	Mabry, William Merritt	1	Obituary titled "Wm. M. Mabry, Pioneer Merchant of Montrose,"	5/30/1941	From The Montrose Enterprise.
46	MacArthur, Douglas	1	Booklet on MacArthur's service.	1951	Compiled by William C. Bryans.
46	Macaulay, Thomas B.	1	Typed newspaper titled "A Timely Letter From Lord Macaulay."	May-35	Typed from The American Mercury.
46	Macdonlad, Angus Joseph Hume	1	Biographical data	Feb-68	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by Hazel MacDonlad Meikel, Angus'
40	Macdoniau, Angus Joseph Hume	1	Diographical data	rep-00	daughter.
46	Mace, Mr. and Mrs. Stuart	1	Newspaper clipping titled "The Shaggy Dog and the Sweater."	c. 1951	From The Denver Post Empire Magazine.
46	Machebeouf (Bishop)	2	Letter and clippings.	04/21/1889-	One letter from Urban J. Vehr to Historical Society about exchange of documents; one newspaper clipping
40	Machebeour (bishop)	S	Letter and dippings.	04/27/1935	from The Denver Republican; one clipping from The Pinnacled Glare of the West.
46	Mack, Louis W.	4	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
46	Mack, Rocky Mountain	1	Obituary titled "Rocky Mountain Mack: Death of a Famous Frontier Character."	11/19/1880	From The Denver Tribune. Mack's real name was ? McCormick.
46	Mackie, John Golden	1	Biographical data	12/16/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
46	Macky, Andrew J.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "A. J. Macky - a man who liked to get things done."	11/3/1983	From Silver & Gold Record.
		'			
47	Mac Lennan, Mrs. Phoebe	1	Obituary	4/7/1941	From Carbonate Chronicle.
47	MacMonnies, Frederick	1	Newspaper clipping titled " MacMonnies to Adorn City."	3/4/1911	From Denver Times.
47	MacOuat, Frances	1	Obituary	4/4/1941	From the Montrose Enterprise.
47	Macy, Evalena	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Woman of the Week."	4/8/1950	From Colorado Springs Gazette.
47	Madison, Ray	1	Biographical data	8/14/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Madrid, Senator Jose M.	12	Manuscripts, clippings, and biographic sketches.	11/17/1942-1944	Three manuscripts by Madrid about Trinidad's history; five letters between Madrid and Historical Society
					about history of Trinidad and progress of manuscript; one biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography
					files; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information
					attached; two obituaries. One manuscript is an later draft of another manuscript in the file. The later draft
					also has an additional duplicate.
47	Maes, Jose B.	13	Manuscript, photographs, clippings, and land deeds.	09/21/1885-1994	One collection of twenty-three sheets of photographs; one map of Maes and Turkey Creek; one manuscript;
					one extract of "Memoira de la Familia;" two newspaper clippings; seven packets of land deeds/homestead
					claims. Manuscript has additional duplicate.
47	Magnes, Peter & Family	2	Biographic sketch and manuscript.	06/29/1884-12/1980	One manuscript with photographs, genealogic data, copies of works mentioning the family, letters, and
4=	14	-	In the second se	NID	certificates; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Maguire, Thomas	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
47	Mahlum, George T.	1	Manuscript titled Frontier and Early Days Out West.	1922	Autobiographic manuscript. Topics mentioned listed on associated sheet.
47	Mahoney, Thomas F.	5	Letters and clippings	ND-05/23/1958	Three newspaper clippings; one letter from George Smith to Thomas F. Mahoney; one letter from M. Ashing to Neil Mahony about father's estate.
47	Mahony, Thomas	1	Transcript of Address given by Mahony for the Fort Collins Deanery Conference.	2/7/1950	Transcript of address titled "Atheistic Communism."
47	Maiman, Theodore	1	Magazine clipping titled "Torch of a Thousand Suns."	April-May/1988	From Modern Maturity about Maiman's work with lasers.
	. ,		1 U production of the control of the	1	The state of the s

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
47	Major, Malcolm M.	1	Letter from Major to Ray Barker of The Denver Post.	3/6/1961	Letter highlighting accomplishments and memories.
47	Maley, Samuel	1	Obituary	6/21/1940	From The Peetz Gazette.
47	Mallery, G. V. & Ray F.	2	Newspaper clipping titled "Victim of Jap Prison Camp " and letter from G. J.	c. 1945-1953 -	One clipping from unidentified Denver newspaper about Ray Mallery; one letter from G. J. Mallery to The
	, ,		Mallery about memories.	11/20/1991	Denver Post describing his memories of the 1941 attack on Pearl Harbor.
47	Malo, Oscar	2	One obituary titled "Oscar Malo, Financier, Dies" and a ticket to the A. C. C. N.	04/06/1951-	One clipping from The Denver Post; one ticket for party held at the Oscar Malo Hall.
			Annual Games Party	03/29/1964	
47	Malone, Ken	2	Newspaper clippings	09/15/1983-	A clipping from (Platteville) Leader-Herald about Malone's career as Ft. Vasquez's curator; one clipping from
.,	Maiorio, Ron		The map appear on planting of	08/22/1983	Platteville Herald about memorial dedicated to Malone.
47	Maloney, Catherine C.	1	Biographical data	12/8/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Mancini, Francis S.	1	Biographical data	2/1/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Mang, Charles A.	1	Obituary titled "Passing of Early-Day Settler, Charles A. Mang."	9/7/1940	From The San Luis Valley News.
47	Mangan, Terry	2	Untitled manuscript and newspaper clipping	ND-10/24/1973	A newspaper clipping from The Denver Post titled "Homosexuals Protest Criminal-Code Draft;" one untitled
47	liviangan, reny	2	Offittled manuscript and newspaper clipping	140-10/24/1973	manuscript about homosexuality in Colorado's history written by Mangan.
47	Manheim, Jean	-	Biographic sketch	ND	Three identical copies of artist profile for unidentified purpose.
	·	1			
47	Manley, George R.	l	Manuscript titled "A Random Genealogy,, of Garlington Manly and Addison Jackson Reed."	2/7/1964	Manuscript about the Manly/Manley family written by George Roy Manley.
47	Mann, Charles E.	2	Manuscript titled Early Life Story of Charles E. Mann.	2/1/1934	Two versions of a manuscript compiled from interview with Mann and Alfred W. Harrison. Slight differences
					between the manuscripts.
47	Mann, Herbert E.	1	Biographical data	10/19-11/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including addition information and
	,				newspaper clipping.
47	Mann, Earl W.	1	Last will and testament	1/16/1951	From law offices of Pershing, Bosworth, Dick & Dawson.
47	Mansbach, Wanda	2	Legal notice for will probate of the Mansbach Estate.	03/12-04/02/1966	Two legal notices published in unidentified Denver newspapers about will probate.
47	Mansfield, Portia	8	Clippings, program, sheet music, and invitations.	1920-6/23/1979	A collection of four <u>Steamboat Pilot</u> clippings, one photograph, and invitation to Mansfield memorial
	Indianonoid, Fortid	ľ	anphings, program, onco music, and inmanons.	1020 0/20/10/0	celebration; two <u>Steamboat Pilot</u> newspaper clippings memorializing Mansfield; two <u>Steamboat Pilot</u>
					clippings written before her death; one set of sheet music for "Birds of Flame;" a invitation and a program to
					"A Divine Madness." All but sheet music created in 1965-1979. Collection of materials in envelope labeled
47	Maple, Dale H.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Trial of Maple For Aiding Nazis to Escape Opens."	4/17/1944	R 49.2003 . Other materials stamped as received in 05/1981. From unidentified newspaper.
47	imapie, Dale II.		Newspaper clipping titled. That of Maple For Alding Mazis to Escape Opens.	4/17/1944	From unidentined newspaper.
47	Marbourg, Dr. Edgar M.	1	Biographical data	1/30/1946	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including addition information and
47	Mayaka Caybayd	4	Invitation to exhibit of Marcks' works.	0/45/4070	newspaper clipping.
47	Marcks, Gerhard	<u> </u>		6/15/1970	Invitation to traveling exhibit held at the Colorado Springs Fine Arts Center.
47	Marcroft, Frank Willoughby	1	Obituary	3/28/1941	From Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
47	Marcy, Randolph Barnes	1	Magazine clipping titled "Marcy-Explorer."	Summer 1957	From Shamrock.
47	Margry, Pierce	1	Typed extract from Margry's Discoveries of Establishments of the France in the	8/5/1936	Cover page states this account is historical fiction. Extract is from Chapter 4: "Discovery of the Land of the
			West		Acaanibas." Margry did not write the account but instead translated and edited documents written by others.
47	Maris, Harvey Clarence	2	Autobiographical statement and list of addresses in Denver.	ND	Autobiographic al statement as well as information provided by grandson, John Harvey Versteeg; a list of
		[=	addresses and listing of Maris in the Denver City Directories from 1896-1911.
47	Markham, Edwin W.	1	Manuscript extract titled "Markham Anecdotes."	c. 1915	Manuscript written by unknown author about interactions with Markham in California.
47	Maroney, Mrs. Agnes	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Piooner [sic] Lady Observes Ninetieth Birthday."	1/25/1941	From The Pueblo Indicator.
77	Widioney, Wis. Agrics		The wapaper dippling titled in toolier [sle] Eady Observes Willelieth Birthday.	1/23/1341	The fueble indicator.
47	Marple, W. L.	1	Biographic sketch/extract	1889	Sheet with typed extract from SF Exam[iner?] and biographical information typed below article. Maple was
47	iviaipie, vv. L.		Diographiic sketch/extract	1009	an artist in the 19th century.
47	Marquez, Mrs. Lenora Williams	1	Obituary titled "Pioneer Woman of Pueblo Dies."	1/16/1941	From The Catholic Register.
47		1		ND	Transcript of interview between Marsh and Hearty (unknown first name or real name). Marsh lived in
47	Marsh, George H.		Interview transcript	טאן	
47	Marah Jagara		Diagraphical data	E/11/1040	Leadville in 1879.
47	Marsh, Joseph J.	1	Biographical data	5/11/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Marsh, Royden K.	1	Biographical data	12/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Marsh, Thompson G.	1	Biographical data	3/24/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Marshall, Loretta (Slota)	3	Clipping of the "Letters to the Editor" and materials dealing with a CHS exhibit	09/29/1960-12/1979	One newspaper clipping from The Denver Clarion about an article Marshall wrote; one exhibit plan for "After
			of Marshall's works.	2/22/12/15	Ours;" one monthly report of Historical Society about exhibit changes in 1979.
47	Marshall, Maurice M.	1	Biographical data	9/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
47	Marshall, William E.	[1	Resume	c. 1980	Resume for Marshall while he was a designer for Historical Society.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
47	Marshall, (Gen.) William L.	3	Different version of a published interview titled "The Godfather of Marshall	09/1920-03/1922	One typed transcript of interview between Marshall and Thomas Dawson; one version of transcript published
			Pass."		in The Railroad Red Book; one version of transcript published in The Trail. One duplicate of The Railroad
					Red Book version included.
47	Martin, Caldwell	4	Obituaries and biographical data	12/04/1956-	Two obituaries and one burial notice from Denver newspapers; one State Historical Society of Colorado
				03/01/1965	Form for biographical data. Martin worked for Great Western Sugar Company.
47	Martin, Chauncey A.	1	Letter from Martin to The Denver Post.	3/29/1961	Letter written after reading an article in The Denver Post highlighting experience in Colorado.
47	Martin, John A.	4	Biographic sketch, newspaper clipping, and speech transcripts.	03/25/1910-	One biographic sketch compiled by Vera Pointer for Historical Society; one newspaper clipping from The
				08/07/1942	Denver Democrat labeled MSS XXIX-27x; two transcripts of speeches made by Martin in the House of
					Representatives. Earlier speech is Pam 328.373 M3642e/7191 and 7191. Later speech is Pam 328.373
					M3642ex/7190 and 7190.
47	Martin, Olive M.	1	Letter from Martin to D. C. Oakes.	04/29/1853	Letter about weather and lost of close friends of Martin. See also, Oakes, D. C.
47	Martinez, Francisco E.	1	Sheet of materials about Martinez's prosecution case.	3/1/1988	Sheet with newspaper clipping and statement sent from the Francisco E. Martinez Defense Committee.
			·		Other materials in DeHerrera file.
47	Martorell (Rev.)	2	Receipts	07/20-11/06/1925	One receipt showing Martorell's rent payment; one receipt for items bought from The Electrical Supply &
	, ,				Construction Co.
47	Marty, John Ray	1	Biographic sketch	4/23/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
48	Marvin, Blythe Vashtie (Lady)	16	Sketches, cards, programs, and clipping.	ND-1968	Two biographic sketches; a part of sign; nine greeting cards addressed to Marvin from people like the
					Kennedys and Johnsons; one program for 100th anniversary of the Lincoln assassination; a collection of
					business and membership cards; one calendar for 1967; one magazine clipping. All items except the
					collection of business/membership cards have accession number. 84-418.26 is unaccounted but likely the
					business/membership card collection.
48	Marvin, Henry C.	1	Obituary	7/4/1940	From The Englewood Enterprise.
48	Masler, G. Henry	3	Collection of biographic sketches	ND	A collection of four artist profiles for unidentified purpose.
48	Mason, Augustine	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Canadian Among Pioneers Here."	c. 1976?	From an unidentified Larimer County newspaper.
48	Mason, E. B.	1	Biographical data	4/2/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Mason, John E.	1	Biographical data	9/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Mason, Joseph	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mason Set High Mark for Accomplishments."	c. 1976?	From an unidentified Larimer County newspaper.
48	Mason, Robert N.	1	Biographic sketch	4/16/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
48	Mason, William Atha	1	Biographical data	10/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Massari, Phillip	1	Diploma for Massari's graduation from Las Animas County High School.	5/14/1931	Diploma with lists of groups on back.
48	Massari, Vincent	6	Biographic sketches, resolution, manuscript, and newspaper clippings.	09/1923-1973	Two State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data for different years; one collection of
			3 sp - 1 st - 1 sp - 1 sp - 2		eight clippings about Italian-American societies opposing Mussolini; one typed resolution against fascism
					signed by Massari; one extract from Who's Who in National Athletics; one manuscript about Kit Carson and
					the city. Manuscript does not have an obvious mention of Massari.
48	Massari, Vincent	1	Booklet titled The Italian Lion: Vincent Massari 1898-1976.	2005	Booklet about Massari's life and accomplishments. Published by La Famiglia Italiano.
48	Massey, Robert	1	Genealogic data	ND	Genealogic sketch of Robert Massey and family.
48	Massey, S. P.	1	Collection of land deeds.	05/20/1768-	A collection of eight land deeds. Land in Salem, NH and owned by the Massey family.
	1 "			05/27/1844	
48	Mast, Harry E.	1	Letter from Mast to Historical Society about biographical data.	12/7/1943	Letter refusing participating in biographical data project. Suggested contacting Nina Giffen.
48	Masteller, Col. K. C.	1	Biographic sketch written by Masteller	ND	Biographic sketch addressed to Historical Society. Likely written in response to receiving Form for
	,		,		biographical data. One typed duplicate included in file.
48	Masterson, Bat	5	Newspaper clippings	11/17/1898-	One Photostat copy of article from The Denver Post; two typed articles from Denver newspapers now in
	,			01/13/1985	Dawson scrapbooks; one clipping from Longmont Daily Times Call; one clipping from The Denver Post
					Magazine.
48	Matarazzo, Macy	1	Invitation to Macy Macy Doggie Prom.	ND	Invitation to the 1st Annual MacyMacy Doggie Prom. Hosted by MacyMacy, owned by Matarazzo. ND but
	,			· ·=	lists Web site so likely from the 21st century.
48	Matchett, Ken	3	Obituaries and eulogy.	08/08-08/11/1994	Two obituaries from Grand Junction newspapers; one transcript of eulogy and poem.
48	Matheson, Duncan	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
48	Mathews, Carl F.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days. One duplicate included in file.
48	Mathews, Jerome	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
48	Mathews, Minnie E. Nelson	1	Biographical data	7/22/1971	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Mathews, Ray Ralph	4	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
48	Mathewson, William	1	Copied newspaper article titled "Original Buffalo Bill."	07/21/1889	Handwritten copy of article published in <u>The Dallas Morning News</u> . May have been published in parts or in
					whole.
48	Mathias, Ruth M.	1	Biographical data	6/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Matthews, Charles A.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
48	Matthews, Wm. Edwin	1	Manuscript of genealogical materials	1907-ND	Manuscript of genealogical materials dealing with the Matthews Family. Includes copies of certificates,
					clippings, military papers, and biographic sketch. Items loaned for copying by Mrs. Clair Lewis of the
					Matthews family.
48	Matthieu, F. X.	1	Autobiographic manuscript titled "Refugee, Trapper & Settler."	1878	Photostat copy of autobiographic manuscript.
48	Matz, Nicholas C.	1	Manuscript titled Nicholas C. Matz: The Builder Bishop.	07/1986	Manuscript written by Peg Ekstrand for a Dr. Thomas J. Noel's course.
48	Mauger, Karl A.	1	Letter from George the Vth of the United Kingdom to United States Soldiers.	04/1918	Letter sent to American soldiers wishing them luck and thanking them for their service. The back of the card
					is signed "Love From Brother, Wm. H. Mauger." Envelope addressed to Karl A. Mauger (sp?) of Colorado
					Power Company in Alma, Colorado.
48	Maul, Karl	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
48	Mauro, R. A.	1	Wedding invitation.	1919	Invitation to wedding between Frances Mauro and Alexander Di Lorenzo.
48	Maxey, Sam Bell	1	Letter from Alvin R. Bryan to Historical Society.	8/22/1921	Letter highlighting Maxey's life and accomplishments.
48	Maxwell, Jessie Whaley	1	Biographic sketch	1/1/1973	Biographic sketch with unidentified purpose.
48	Maxwell, Mrs. M. A.	2	Newspaper clipping titled "Character Sketch of the Rocky Mountain Huntress"	10/29/1876-c. 1964	A newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain News; one manuscript written by Agnes Wright Spring that was
			and manuscript titled "A Woman's Work "		sold to The West for publishing in 1964.
48	Maxwell, Martha	4	Clippings	Summer 1964-	Three magazine clippings about Maxwell's nature paintings; one newspaper clipping titled "Rockies
				September/October	'Huntress' was Early Feminist" from Rocky Mountain News.
				2005	
48	Maxwell, Samuel	1	Booklet titled Guide to the Microfile Edition of the Samuel Maxwell Papers	1966	Two booklet guides to microfilm rolls held at the Nebraska State Historical Society. Each booklet has a
			1853-1901.		different accession number but the booklets are identical.
48	May, Alonzo B.	1	Biographic sketch	6/21/1950	For unidentified purpose.
48	May, Morton J.	1	Biographical data	5/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
48	Mayer, Frank H. (Col.)	5	Clippings and letters.	12/1937-01/25/1952	A collection of twelve articles titled "Coals from My Camp-Fires" from Field & Stream; three letters from
					Mayer to A. J. Newby; one letter from Newby to Mayer.
48	Mayer, Frank H. (Col.)	3	Manuscripts	ND	A collection of forty-one poems; one manuscript titled <i>Vengeance</i> ; one manuscript titled <i>The Quest</i> . All
					written by Mayer.
48	Mayer, Joseph E.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
48	Mayer, Leopold & Family	3	Clippings and library catalog cards.	05/1907-1981	A collection of nine clippings from journals and books; a collection of six library cards with details about
					articles that could not be photocopied; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News titled "Pioneer Recalls Days
					of '58."
48	Mayes, George W.	1	Transcript of interview with Mayes	2/1/1937	Transcript of interview between Mayes and E. R. Burkey.
48	Mayfield, Molly	2	Biographic sketch and clipping titled "Traffic Surge Captures 10th Annual Molly	ND-c. 1990s	One biographic sketch copied from Halaas Biography Files; one clipping from Rocky Mountain News.
			Handicap."		
49	Maynard, George B. (1 of 3)	3	Sales Tax licenses, stationary, and memoiral programs.	1950-1989	A collection of store/sales tax licenses from 1950-1988 for Maynard Photo; two identical memorial programs
					for Maynard's funeral; a collection of blank stationary from Maynard Photo Studio. Once housed with other
					George B. Maynard file.
49	Maynard, George B. (2 of 3)	5	Tax returns	1965-1971	Five packets of tax returns for the Maynard family.
49	Maynard, George B. (3 of 3)	5	Tax returns	1972-1977	Five packets of tax returns for the Maynard family.
49	Maynard, George W.	1	Manuscript titled "Early Colorado Days."	ND	Typed from unidentified newspaper. Published in serial form.
49	Mayne, Reuben (Lt.)	1	Obituary titled "Lt. Reuben Killed in Army Plan Crash Last Thursday."	3/6/1941	From The Fruita Times.
49	Mayo, Mrs. Mary Briggs	1	Obituary	1/31/1941	From The Rocky Ford Tribune. Unglued so duplicate made. Same person as Mrs. Warren Mayo.
49	Mayo, Mrs. Warren (Mary Jean)	1	Obituary	1/31/1941	From The Rocky Ford Enterprise. Same person as Mrs. Mary Mayo.
49	Mazzulla, Fred M.	6	Letters, clippings, and promotional materials.	1960-06/10/1982	A collection of six promotional items from the American Museum of Photography; three newspaper clippings;
					one letter from the Colorado Authors' League to Clares Backus about Mazzulla's accomplishments; one
					collection of a letter from Mazzulla, business cards, and newspaper clipping showing business card as
				1	advertisement. An empty envelope from the Mazzulla collection has an associated note that collection sold
					to Amon Carter Museum of Art.
49	McAdams, Mrs. Hazel	1	Obituary titled "Georgetown Hotel's Former Owner Dies."	1966	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
49	McAllister, Henry	1	Biographical data	5/5/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
49	McAnnally C. W.	1	Biographic sketch	5/14/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
49	McArthur, Catherine Jane Jardine	1	Biographic sketch	1/2/1960	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
49	McArtney, Mrs. John	1	Obituary	7/5/1940	From The Eaton Herald.
49	McBride, J. C.	1	Manuscript titled <i>The Diary of A Mr. J. C. McBride Who Left Mc Brides Mills</i>	05/09/1850-12/1951	Two copies typed from Claude Maer's copy in 12/1951.
49	McBride, Robert E.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Pioneer Miner."	01/22/1873	Typed from Weekly Rocky Mountain News.
49	McBroom, Isaac Elston	2	Oral interview transcript and typed newspaper clipping	08/04/1904- 12/16/1926	One transcript of interview between Mrs. Eva Josphene [sic] Broom Playter and Albert B. Sanford; one typed article from The Denver Times . Article has one typed duplicate. Transcript is MSS XIII-2 and clipping is MSS XIII-f.
49	McBroom, John	1	Typed newspaper clipping	c. 1894	Two typed copies of an article possibly from a Denver newspaper.
49	McCabe, Patrick Henry	1	Obituary	2/7/1941	From The Dolores Star.
49	McCall, Charles	6	Certificates and letter	11/08/1890- 03/04/1942	Five certificates authorizing McCall to practice law; one letter from Harold Gardner to Historical Society about the certificates and the judge.
49	McCandless, James Alexander	4	News release, biographic sketch, manuscript, and clipping.	07/11/1965-01/1980	One news release from Information Office of the 5th Infantry Division; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one manuscript written by Genevieve A. Carlin Potter.
49	McCannon, John	2	Letter and autobiographic manuscript.	11/06/1864-ND	One typed letter from Susie to Aunt Mary that does not focus on McCannon; two identical copies of an autobiographic manuscript about his life and Colorado. Manuscript loaned for copying in 02/1964 by Mrs. Bruce McCannon.
50	McCarthy, Phil Sr.	1	Letter from McCarthy to Historical Society	6/17/1942	Letter about McCarty's confusion on why he was asked to fill out a Form for biographical data. Birthday and brief mention of witnessing Denver building construction.
50	McCarthy, Dorothy	1	Memoir titled Fond Memoires: The Wonderful Life and People I've Known.	11/2008	Memoir written on the eve of McCarthy's 86th birthday.
50	McCarthy, T. G.	1	Oral interview transcript for the Federal Writers' Project.	9/27/1938	Typed transcript about McCarthy, a Pueblo pioneer.
50	McCarthy, Wilson	22	Clippings, biographic sketches, and memorial materials honoring McCarthy.	12/18/1937-	Sixteen newspaper articles about McCarthy's role in rebuilding Denver & Rio Grande Western Railroad and
				02/27/1956	death; one biographic sketch inspired by Form for biographical data; one biographic sketch from Citizen Historical Association with MSS #; one newsletter memorial from Mile High Keyway; one tribute booklet sponsored by Sons of Utah Pioneer Memorial Foundation; one memorial resolution passed in front of the Board of Directors of the Denver and Rio Grande Western Railroad Company; one transcript of funeral address delivered by Adam S. Bennion. Sons of Utah Pioneer Memorial Foundation tribute has an additional duplicate.
50	McCarty, Alston Madden	1	Biographic data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McCauley, G. Kent	1	Biographic data	7/2/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
50	McCausland, Thomas E.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
50	McClain, Walter David	1	Biographic sketch	11/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
50	McClellan, Erskine	2	Typed newspaper clippings	02/15/1879-02/1904	One typed clipping titled "McClelland Opera House" from <u>Colorado Miner</u> ; one collection of typed extracts about McClelland's life and death.
50	McClellan, Hugh Reed	1	Letter from Mrs. M. A. Clark to Historical Society	4/10/1957	Letter highlighting McClelland's activities in mining. An additional typed clearer duplicate included.
50	McClintock, Thomas E.	1	Biographic sketch	9/4/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
50	McClure, C. O.	1	Biographic sketch	4/30/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
50	McClure J.	1	Promissory note stating McClure owes \$100 to T. S. Hayden.	08/03/1864	\$100 plus interest to be paid at the State Bank of Wisconsin.
50	McClure, James E.	4	Letters from J. E. McClure to Martha Allice Banks and obituary titled "Mr. McClure, Pioneer and a Community Builder."	12/30/1916-04/1921	Three letters from McClure to his family; one obituary copied from unidentified newspaper clipping. Each document is typed and has a duplicate. Letters written from Canon City so obituary likely originally from a Canon City area newspaper.
50	McClymont, John Inglis	2	Clippings	1920-12/23/1934	One clipping titled "A Colorado Hall of Fame" from Rocky Mountain News; one collection of excerpts from Gazette & Telegraph and Brush & Pencil in Early Colorado Springs. File lists portraits that McClymont painted.
50	McCook, Edward M.	3	Typed newspaper clippings.	04/17/1869- 02/17/1875	Three typed newspaper articles from Denver newspapers. Earliest article is MSS XV-6. Next article is MSS XXIII-40g and 444. The later articl is MSS XXIII-40h.
50	McCook, Mrs. Edward M.	1	Extract from History of Denver.	c. 1901	Two copies of page 791 of Smiley's <i>History of Denver</i> . Brief mention of McCook underlined.
50	McCook, Roland	1	Collection of materials dealing with Chief Ouray and family.	c. 1921-2004	Collection of letters, certificates, extracts, and manuscript about McCook's connection to Chief Ouray.
50	McCormack, Richard	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Dirty Dick."	05/10/1876	Typed from The Daily Tribune.
50	McCormick, Gertrude Coulter	1	Manuscript titled Early Denver Through the Eyes of a Child.	09/27/1893-09/1974	Manuscript about McComick's first experiences in Denver and his family's store. Price list and advertisement typed and added to the back of the manuscript.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
50	McCourt Family	4	Collection of genealogic information and 1880 census.	1880-04/23/2004	Three sets of genealogic research and charts dealing with the McCourt family; one copy of the 1880 Census
	,				that shows the McCourt family.
50	McCowan, Annie Margaret	1	Biographical data	6/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McCracken, Stacy J.	1	Biographical data	8/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McCreight, Isreal	5	Newspaper clippings.	1926-ND	Five newspaper articles from newspapers across the United States. All have the 14674 accession number
					as well as PB M137mn call number. Clippings not about McCreight but instead article he and his friends
					found interesting.
50	McCue, Lillian Bueno (Mrs.)	1	Playbill for "The Sally Cathleen Claim or All That Glitters is Not Gold."	ND	Playbill for one of McCue's plays. Performed at The Alamo Hotel in Colorado Springs.
50	McCullough, J. Z.	1	Biographical data	7/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Only the last page has been answered.
	-				
50	McCullough, William A.	1	Biographical data	6/29/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McCune, Alvin	1	Typed obituary titled "Pioneer Painter, prominent in Business and Religion"	01/13/1881	Typed from <u>The Denver Tribune</u> .
50	McDaniel, Hon. Elmer W.	1	Biographic sketch	4/9/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
50	McDaniels, Judge E. W.	1	Obituary titled "County Judge E. W. McDaniles Dies at Home Wednesday."	9/20/1940	From The Rocky Ford Tribune. McDaniel and McDaniels appears to be the same person. McDaniel
					appears to be correct based upon Internet searches.
50	McDermith, William J.	1	Adminstratrix Deed	12/11/1891	Deed stating Anna McDermith has executive power to preside over William McDermith's estate.
50	McDonald, Daniel J.	4	Election certificates	04/13/1907-	Four election certificates showing McDonald's election to Lake County Alderman and Assayer.
				11/07/1914	<u> </u>
50	McDonald, Harry Donald	1	Biographical data	03/02-03/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including letters with additional information.
50	McDonald, James Buyers	1	Obituary	9/30/1940	From The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle.
50	McDonough, Frank Jr.	1	Biographical data	12/13/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information. Related to
	g,				the other McDonoughs.
50	McDonough, Frank Sr.	1	Biographical data	10/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information. Related to
	mozeriough, manin en				the other McDonoughs.
50	McDonough, Gilbert	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Related to the other McDonoughs.
50	McDonough, John Tower	1	Biographical data	4/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Related to the other McDonoughs.
50	McDonough, Marian McIntyre	1	Transcript titled Fiction From Facts.	06/1961	Transcript of lecture given to the Historical Society of the Pikes Peak Region.
50	McElroy, William	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Early-Day Skiing."	03/1989	From Senior Voice. Letter with biographical information on the Elroy family attached.
50	McFadden, Chas. Wilber	1	Biographical data	12/2/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McFarland, Robert & Loana	1	Journal clipping titled "Life and Death on the Frontier: The Robert and Loana McFarland Family"	12/2003	From National Geneaological Society Quarterly.
50	McFarlane, Frederick	1	Obituary titled "Central City Opera House Donor Dies."	12/15/1962	From Rocky Mountain News.
50	McFarlane, Ida Kruse	1	Cultural Lectures Series Program	ND	Flyer promoting lecture topics presented by McFarlane at the Blackstone Hotel in Omaha, Nebraska.
50	McFarlane, Mrs. Jennie (Davidson)	1	Biographical data	7/8/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McFarlane, Wm. O.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Biographic sketch written by Ernest Morris. Typed version stapled to original handwritten document.
50	McGaa Family	1	Newspaper clipping titled "How Ed McGaa's Family Founded Denver."	c. 1992	From The 12 Step Times.
50	McGaa, William Denver	1	Letters, biographic sketch, and clippings.	1882-02/11/1991	One letter from Hazel L. McGaa Cuny to Historical Society about the First Families of Colorado; one letter
30	Wicdaa, William Denver	Ţ	Letters, biographic sketch, and dipplings.	1002-02/11/1991	from Nona McGaa about the McGaa family; one collection of extracts typed/handwritten from the Dawson
					scrapbooks; one biographic sketch of William Denver McGaa written by Cuny. File states to see also Babby,
50	McGill, Dr. Earl D.	1	Biographical data	6/5/1944	Wildene F. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
50	McGlothlin, Mr. and Mrs.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mr. and Mrs. W. A. McGlothlin Observed Their 56th	8/27/1940	From The Manzanola Sun.
	<u> </u>		Wedding Anniversary Sunday."		
50	McGrew, Janice	1	Collection of letters and inventory of items received from the McGrew Estate	02-03/15/1994	Collection of five letters about the Columbine Genealogical and Historical Society Inc.'s purchase of
					genealogical resources from the McGrew Estate and an inventory of documents from this purchase. The
					documents purchased mainly focused on the records of the Colorado Society, Sons of the American
					Revolution.
50	McGuffey, William H.	3	Newspaper clippings.	03/25-06/07/1941	One newspaper clipping titled "Memorial Will Honor Guffey, who Educated Young America" from Colorado
					Springs Evening Telegraph that is MSS XXIX-11p; two identical syndicated articles titled "Historical
					Highlights: Memorial to McGuffey" that both are part of MSS XXIX-40b or h. Earlier syndicated article from
					The Pikes Peak Journal and the later article is from Pueblo Indicator.
50	McGuire, John A.	1	Biographic sketch	1919	From History of Colorado by Wilber F. Stone.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
50	McGuire, John F.	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
50	McGuire, W. H.	1	Typed obituary	8/29/1901	Typed from Illustrated Weekly.
50	McHale, Bill	1	Collection of playbills/programs	ND-1985	Collection of sixty-five playbills/programs of works produced by McHale.
50	McHarg, Flora Silliman (Mrs. T. A.)	1	Biographical data	10/4/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
50	McHarg, Mrs. T. A.	3	Receipte book, almanac, and greeting card	1870-ND	One copy of Mrs. Winslow's Domestic Receipt Book for 1879; one copy of Hostetter's Illustrated United
00	Worlding, Willo. 1. 7.	ľ	Troodpie book, amanao, and grooting bara	TOTOTAL	States Almanac; one greeting card and envelope address to the McWhaurs(sp?). Envelope housed in
					states items presented by Mrs. T. A. McHarg. 1929, 1931, and 1954 listed on envelope with no information
					on which item was donated when.
51	McHendrie, A. Watson	1	Biographical data	10/27/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
51	McInroy, James P.	1	Biographic sketch	9/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
51	McIntire, Albert W.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Ex-Governor McIntire Insane and Friendless."	2/14/1934	From Denver Post. Letter from Fran Huffman listing resources on McIntire.
51	McIntyre, Harry A.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Innocent of the Charge."	12/19/1878	Typed from The Denver Daily Tribune.
51	McIntyre, John A.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "John A. McIntyre: Architect of St. Leo's	12/27/1890	Two identical typed articles from The Colorado Graphic.
51	McIntyre, John A.		Church."	12/27/1090	Two identical typed afficies from the colorado Graphic.
51	McIntyre, Otis E.	1	Biographical data	6/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
51	McKee, T. M.	1	Statement introducing collection.	ND	Text panel introducing McKee's own collection of artifacts/art produced by the Uncompangre peoples. Two
J1	MCNEE, 1. M.	'	otatement introducing conection.	IND	copies. Transferred from Museum Department.
51	McKee, Mabel A.	1	Memorial program	04/1955	Memorial program for McKee's funeral services.
51	McKee, Paul	1	Biographical data	07/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
51 51	McKee, Wilbert W.	1	· · ·	10/20-10/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including newspaper clipping from Gunnison
31	Michee, Wilbert W.		Biographical data	10/20-10/21/1943	
F-4	Makaahan Nattia Lavina	-	Ohit	0/0/10/10	News-Champion.
<u>51</u>	McKeehan, Nettie Lavina	1	Obituary Disabarra nagas	6/6/1940	From The Wray Gazette. Unglued so duplicate made.
51	McKeith, Duncan	0	Discharge papers	12/29/1864	Discharge papers served after completing 100 day commitment.
51	McKeown, Dr. Elmer E.	2	Biographical data	07/27/1944- 01/30/1959	Two State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data for different years.
51	McKeown, Mrs. Elmer E. (Edith Shell)	1	Biographical data	1/30/1959	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
51	McKevitt, James D.	3	Biographic sketch, lecture invitation, and newsletter	10/1971-11/1972	One biographic sketch for unidentified purpose; one invituation to lecutre given by McKevitt; one newletter
					from the office of McKevitt during his time in the House of Representatives.
51	McKinley, William	8	Memorial programs, card, newspaper clippings, and proclamations.	09/1901	Two newspaper clippings about the assassination; one thank you card from Mrs. McKinley that is MSS XXV-
					49i; two proclamations about McKinley's assassination; one transcript of Alva Adam's memorial speech; two
					memorial programs that are MSS VII-144. One proclamation and memorial program has one duplicate. The
					other smaller memorial program has five duplicates. Memorial transcript has two duplicates. The identical
					proclamations are accession number 689. Two memorial program was once Pam 394.4 C714P/5218 and
					/5223. Transcripts are 6243 and 6244. They once had Pam numbers as well. The remaining accession
					numbers are assigned to the larger memorial programs.
51	McKinney, John	1	Retirement program	08/1986	Program for McKinney's retirement party hosted by the Manville Corporation.
51	McKinstry, Walter R.	1	Biographical data	12/21/1943	State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
51	McKissick, J. William	1	Collection of newspaper clippings	ND-1949	Collection of newspaper clippings about McKissick. One article from Rocky Mountain News and the other article is from an identified source.
51	McLane, Joe	2	Typed newspaper clippings about the murder of McLane.	08/04-08/21/1878	Two typed newspaper clippings from The Denver Daily Tribune. Earlier article is MSS XXIV-2ka and #492
51	McLane, oce		Typed newspaper dippings about the murder of wiceane.	00/04 00/21/10/0	and later article is MSS XXIV-2la and #488.
51	McLaughlin, Andrew	4	Typed newspaper clippings	07/02-10/01/1873	One collection of newspaper clippings about the trial; one article titled "Crim Rampant" that is MSS XXIV-2q;
01	Wolladgriini, Alidrow		Туров поморарог опрриндо	07/02 10/01/10/0	one article titled "McLaughlin Again Exonerated" that is MSS XXIV-2v; one article titled "McLaughlin's
					Second Trial" that is MSS XXIV-2w. One duplicate packet of the collection of newspaper clippings. The
					, , ,
E1	Mal aughlin Mro Ann Eliza Amag	6	Latters and hisgraphic elected	02/17/1882-ND	articles with MSS numbers are all from The Denver Weekly Tribune.
51	McLaughlin, Mrs. Ann Eliza Ames	O	Letters and biographic sketch	UZ/11/100Z-NU	One biographic sketch of Cyrus McLaughlin (Ann's husband); two letters from the McLaughlins to their
					siblings; three letters between Golda Morford and Historical Society about the McLaughlins. File states to
F.4	Mal avalelia Come II	-	Diamentia distata distana manada 2 delegaria de contra	04/44/4070	also see McLaughlin, Cyrus H.
51	McLaughlin, Cyrus H.	/	Biographic sketch, clippings, genealogic data, and manuscript.	01/14/1872-	Two clippings from Rocky Mountain News; one clipping from The Trail; one biographic sketch; one
				03/17/1977	manuscript titled Sketch of the Life of Enos McLaughlin and Mary Jane McLaughlin by Frank McLaughlin;
					one collection of nine pages of genealogic information. Husband to Ann McLaughlin.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
51	McLaughlin, Frank	4	Manuscript and letters from McLaughlin Family to Historical Society	10/16/1943-	Two letters from McLaughlin about family; one letter from Thad McLaughlin about materials found pertaining
				06/20/1989	to the family; one autobiographic manuscript written by McLaughlin.
51	McLaughlin, Frederic Thomas	2	Manuscript titled The McLaughlin Family in connection with The Early History	ND-11/24/1957	One manuscript about Enos and Mary Jane McLaughlin; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for
			of Colorado and biographical data		biographical data. Frederic may not be related to other McLaughlins and the manuscript is misfiled.
51	McLaughlin, James	1	Newspaper clipping titled "'My Friend, the Indian,' Teems with History."	c. 1910	From unidentified source.
51	McLauthlin, Herbert W. (M.D.)	1	Journal clipping	03/1962	From Library Quarterly. Written by Carl A. Lauthlin, Herbert's son.
51	McLean, Evalyn Walsh	6	Newspaper clippings	1920	Six newspaper clippings as part of a series on the Hope Diamond. From unidentified Denver newspaper.
					The first part of the series is the only one with Pam Box written on it.
51	McLean, Janet	1	University of Colorado Diploma	6/9/1965	Diploma for Bachelor of Arts awarded to McLean.
51	McMahan, Alfred	1	Collection of letters and obituary	07/09/1865- 09/11/1969	A collection of two letters about McMahan, one letter written from McMahan to his wife, Helen, one obituary about McMahan's death.
51	McMechen, Edgar Carlisle	7	Library catalog cards, biographic sketches, letter, and memorial documents	ND-07/20/2002	Two biographic sketches; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one letter
	Mowedien, Eagar Camere		Library Satatog Saras, Biographic Stotistics, lotter, and momental accuments	113 0172072002	from Edgar R. McMechen to Historical Society about uncle; a collection of four library catalog cards; one
					funeral arrangement worksheet; one memorial statement produced by the Historical Society. Memorial
					statement has two additional duplicates. Brother to Hanson McMechen.
51	McMechen, Hanson Goode	1	Biographical data	8/30/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by Helen Cudworth, McMechen's
•		ľ	2.0 g. up 110 u u u	0,00,1000	daughter. Brother to Edgar McMechen.
51	McMenamin, Hugh L.	1	Advertisement	ND	Advertisement thanking persons helping his parish in Denver. From unidentified source. McMenamin was
	, 				Catholic priest.
51	McMillen, John Wiley	1	Obituary	4/24/1941	From The Hotchkiss Herald.
51	McMillin, Hiram G.	1	Collection of certificates, clippings, and letter	11/04/1908-	A collection of one voucher for a book, one membership certificate, two obituaries, two documents about
	,		3-,	07/31/1989	McMillin's Civil War service, and a letter introducing the documents and providing biographical information
					on McMillin.
51	McMullin, Samuel G.	1	Biographical data	10/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
51	McMurry, Mrs. Burton A.	2	Newspaper clippings	c. 1955-1958	One obituary for Ralph McMurry from unidentified Fort Collins newspaper; one newspaper clipping titled
	,		- species in Ge		"Mrs. McMurry, 85, Interested, Busy Despite Failing Eyesight" from unidentified Fort Collins newspaper. Mrs
					Murry is Ralph's mother.
51	McMurtie Family	0	Nothing in folder		Note on file states to also see 978.81 Denver Residences. Set aside.
51	McMurtry, Mrs. John G.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Young Mrs. M'Murtry's the Sort Who Gets Things Done."	3/9/1941	From <u>Rocky Mountain News</u> .
51	McNaught, Grace I. (Miss)	1	Obituary	9/7/1946	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
51	McNeal, Blanche Y.	1	Letter from McNeal to Historical Society.	1/21/1945	Letter mentioning she received the Form for biographical data and all information requested can be found in Who's Who of Colorado.
51	McNeil, Hiram Albert	1	Biographical data	11/18/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including photograph.
51	McNeil, Mrs. John L.	1	Memorial booklet	c. 1925	Memoria booklet published by the Denver Fortnightly Club.
51	McNichols, Stephen L.	7	Inauguaral materials, booklet, clippings, and photograph	01/08/1957-	One transcript of inaugural address; one program for ball thrown for McNichol's governor inaugural ball; one
•			The agree of the second state of the second st	12/09/1988	booklet titled "Plede and Performance" highlighting the first two years of McNichols' governorship; one
				,	photograph; two newspaper clipping from McNichols' time as governor; one clipping from <u>UNC Report</u> about
					McNichols' time after leaving office.
51	McNichols, William H. Jr.	2	Oral interview transcript and greeting cards.	ND-03/22/1974	One transcript of an interview between McNichols and David McComb; one holiday greeting cards sent
	,		grammy and grammy and grammy		during McNichols' tenure as Denver mayor.
51	McNichols, William H. Sr.	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
51	McNitt, A. P.	2	Collection of letters and materials dealing with McNitt	1881-08/17/1951	One collection of one newspaper clipping possibly from a Greeley newspaper, a receipt showing McNitt paid
	, i		· ·		G.A.R. three dollars, one toll road pass, and letter about the materials from James W. Montgomery, McNitt's
					grandson; one collection of certificate announcing McNitt's appointment as a deputy United States Mineral
					Surveyor and a letter about McNitt from Montegomery. Certificate the only document with an accession
					number. Larger collection donated later.
51	McParland, James	1	Obituary titled "James M'Parland is Dead; Famous Detective Broke Up Mollie MacGuire Band."	5/19/1919	From The Denver Post.
51	McPherson, Aimee Semple	4	Newspaper clippings about McPherson's healing sessions.	07/1921	From The Denver Post.
51	McPherson, John	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Stone Building Here Monument to McPherson."	06/16/NY	From unidentified Fort Collins newspaper.
51 51	McPherson, Mrs. T. Chase	2	Land deed and farm record.	03/20/1799-1853	One land deed transfering land from James Brady Sheriff to Thomas Jordan; one farm journal record listing
- •	1	I -		1 3, 23, 30 1000	work done on farm. Documents likely donated by McPherson.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
51	McQuown, Harry R.	1	Obituary	7/25/1940	From The Canon City Colorado Record.
51	McShane, David	2	Clippings about Pikes Peak pioneer McShane.	1962-09/21/1975	One newspaper clipping titled "Pikes Peak Ragion Yesterday" from unidentified Colorado Springs
			and the second s		newspaper; one newspaper clipping titled "How David McShane Found Glory Without Gold" from The
					Denver Post Empire Magazine.
51	McSween, Herbert Christian	1	Biographical data	10/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
51	McVittae, Mr. A. A.	1	Booklet titled "This Man McVittie."	7/2/1942	Booklet about McVittie's life and run for State Treasurer.
51 51	McWilliams, David	1	Sheet music and newspaper clipping titled "Concert to Feature McWilliams	1934-ND	One sheet music for "In Bethlehem" composed my McWilliams; one newspaper clipping about concert fom
J I	INCVIIIIams, David	1	Anthem."	1934-ND	Rocky Mountain News.
51	McWilliams, Robert H. (Judge)	1	List of Denver Post articles that reference McWilliams.	c. 1979	Date of articles range from 1938-1979. One additional duplicate.
52	Mead, Elwood	1	Transcript of memorial speech delieved by Edward T. Taylor.	6/19/1936	Transcript of memorial speech delievered in honor of Mead, who once served as Commissioner of the Bureau of Reclamation.
52	Mead, Walter C.	1	Biographical data	12/7/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
52	Meade, John Singleton	2	Personal Military and Civil History Scrapbook and military record.	02/26-04/14/1914	One book listing military and personal events in Meade's life; one record of military service describing
<i>52</i>			t croonal winitary and civil riistory corapbook and mintary record.	02/20 04/14/1314	military service and discharge.
52	Meadows, Clarence G. & Pearl Estelle	13	Employment papers, war ration book, bills, and ticket.	05/21/1926-	Two bills for services provided to Pearl Meadows surrounding her death; one rail ticket; one War Ration
	Meadows			11/06/1946	Book; one set of income tax withholding receipts; a collection of fifty-two receipts for membership dues; two
					letter acknowlegding Meadows' retirement; four employee's service certificates; one letter about service
					certificate.
52	Meaher, James F.	1	Autobiographic manuscript titled "Observations."	1884-05/10/1924	Autobiographic manuscript. Discusses Colorado from 1865 to 1884. Typed copy of original.
52	Means, Florence Crannell	1	Biographical data	9/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
52	Means, Frank H.	1	Biographical data	1941-12/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including photograph.
52	Means, Rice W.	11	Military papers, programs, biographic sketches.	09/08/1898-ND	Two manuscripts of Mrs. Rice Means' impression of Washington, D. C. political life; two biographic sketch
			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		including one from Halaas Biography files; one discharge papers; one inauguration booklet for
					Commonwealth of the Philippines; three military orders booklets; one Form for biographical data; a letter
					from George Vth thanking American soldiers for their service. Many of these materials likley sent in around
					, , ,
52	Maara Otto	10	Climpings and his graphic skatches	1891-06/19/1991	the time the Form for biographical data was sent. Form used is the 1950s form. Thirteen newspaper clippings of which only three are typed; one typed collection of extracts from Dawson
32	Mears, Otto	18	Clippings and biographic sketches.	1091-00/19/1991	
					scrapbook mentioning Means; two biographic sketches originally published in Colorado history books; one
					letter from Carolyn L. Garner of Pasadena Historical society about materials about Means; one biographic
					sketch. One clipping from The Denver Catholic Register is MSS XXVIII-46g and the Illustrated Weekly artic
	1.4			NE	is MSS XXVII-9m.
52	Medina, Mariano	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Copied from Halaas Biography files.
52	Meek, Williard S.	1	Biographical data	7/27/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
52	Meeker Family	15	Clippings, letters, and manuscript.	11/16/1870-	A collection of copies of library catalog cards of materials dealing with the family; a collection of manuscript
				09/17/1976	housed in unidentified location dealing with Meeker family or Meeker, Colorado; seven newspaper
					clippings; one manuscript titled Greeley and The Union Colony of Colorado; two letters about records and
					dates dealing with the family; two newspaper clippings about migrant workers with unclear connection to the
					Meekers; one Rocky Mountain News article about homesteaders but unclear connection to the Meekers.
					The Greeley Tribune article is MSS XXIII-45c, July 26, 1878 article is MSS XXIII-58s, Mar. 18, 1879 is MSS
					XXII-62a, and Municipal Facts article is MSS XXVI-70. File states to see also MSS XXIII-45 x Greeley-Union
					Colony Anniversary.
52	Memm, John Gaw	4	Clippings and family statement.	Spring 1983-	One Mass journal with accession number; one family statement delivered by Meem's family; one obituary
J_	monini, oomi dan	'	- Supplings and family statement.	08/07/1983	from The New York Times; one obituary from Albuquerque Journal.
52	Meininger, Henry R. "Cap"	2	Letter and obituary titled "Artists' friend 'Cap' Meininger dies."	04/10/1967-1990	One letter from Aunt Emily to Meininger about the family history and artist store; one obituary from Rocky
JZ	Menninger, Herriy H. Oap	_	Letter and oblition with the Artists mend out werninger des.	04/10/1907-1990	Mountain News.
52	Meir, Golda (Goldie Mabowehz)	2	Biographic sketches and newspaper clipping titlted "Golda in Denver."	11/01/1973-	One set of biographic sketches published by The Associated Press Biographical Service; one newspaper
	, 5.5.1.2. (5.5.1.3.5	_	20 cm c construction control c	12/10/1978	clipping from The Denver Post about Meir's life in Denver.
52	Melburn, John A.	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
52 52	Melcher, Fred	1	Magazine clipping titled "Fred Melcher as I knew him."	01/1967	From ALA Bulletin written by Melcher's son, Daniel.
52 52	Meldrum, Andy	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Andy Meldrum."	8/29/1940	From The Surface Creek (Delta County) Champion.
52 52		0		0/23/1340	Note on file states to also see Boxed Collection Colo - General Assembly. Maybe moved to Denver Rio
JZ	Melton, John F.	١	Nothing in folder		· · ·
	14 1 11 1 1 2 2 11			11/0// 010	Grande MSS in 1995. Set aside.
52	Melville, Irving Bently]	Biographical data	11/6/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
52	Menke, Alice	1	Burial notice	c. 1967	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Used car advertisements include an ad for a 1967 truck.
52	Menchaca, Juan	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1990s	Copied from Halaas Biography files. Includes worksheet of notes from various sources. Menchaca died in
					1990 and sketch mentions work in 1986.
52	Menter, Margaret Ethel (Daisy)	1	Obituary	3/13/1941	From The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph.
52	Merchant, Bert H.	2	Clippings in scrapbook and photograph	c. 1898-ND	A collection of two sheets from scrapbook with clippings about Merchant's service during the Spanish-
			2		American War; one photograph of gravesite. Flags on gravesite may be able to date photograph.
52	Meredith, Ellis	3	Biographic sketches and obituary.	1955-ND	One obituary titled "Funeral in Washington for Ellis Meredith, 90" from unidentified newspaper; one
02	Morodian, Ellio	ľ	Diographic dictioned and oblicary.	1000 NB	handwritten biographic sketch focused on family life; one typed biographic sketch focused on professional
					life. Typed biographic sketch states to also see Group- 1st City [of Denver] Charter Conv. #6249 Dr. #8.
					Typed biographic sketch states to also see Group- 1st Oity [of Deriver] Charter Conv. #0243 Dr. #0.
52	Merman, Ethel	1	Magazine clipping titled "First Night: Ethel Merman Aglow."	6/1/1959	From Newsweek.
52	Merrick, James	1	Newsletter clipping titled "My Back Pages: Tunnel Vision."	July/August 2006	From Stateline.
52 52	Merrill, Marcellus	1	Clippings and list of car installers using Merrill's invention.	1917-07/30/1970	Three newspaper clippings about the Merrill Device for cars; one list of car companies around the world that
32	Werriii, Warceilus	4	Chippings and list of car installers using Merrili's invention.	1917-07/30/1970	
<u></u>	Mawill Nothersial	1	Diagraphia akatah	1972	owns Merrill's device to align car wheel.
52	Merrill, Nathaniel	1	Biographic sketch		Biographic sketch produced for the Central City Festival.
52	Merritt, Joseph	1	Typed diary	1835-ND	Typed diary of Merritt's trip to Michigan.
52	Metcalf, Dr. Albert West	11	Biographical data	7/9/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
52	Metcalfe, Augusta	1	Collection of prints and comments about Metcalfe.	1960	From Oklahoma Today.
52	Meyer, August R.	2	Last will and collection of clippings about Meyer.	12/22/1903-	One last will and testiment of Meyer; one collection of clippings from <u>History of Kansas City</u> and <u>Kansas City</u>
				01/09/1932	Star.
52	Meyer, Olivia J. Graham (Mrs. Oscar	2	Marriage scrapbook and teaching license	06/09/1910-	One marriage scrapbook with poetry and marriage license for Oscar Meyer and Oliva Graham; one teaching
	W.)			06/11/1919	license issued after Meyer's studies. Wife to Oscar.
52	Meyer, Oscar W.	5	Clippings, resolution, and photograph.	1935-11/16/1937	A collection of newspaper clippings about Meyer's murder; one newsletter clipping from The Shave Tail; a
					collection of seventeen membership/certificates; one memorial resolution passed by the Eagle Chamber of
					Commerce; one photograph of coffin during funeral services. Husband to Oliva.
52	Meyers, Isadore	2	Newspaper clippings	09/11/1960-c. 1960	One clipping from Colorado Springs Gazette Telegraph about Meyer's stage coach business; one obituary
					from unidentified Colorado Springs newspaper.
52	Michener, James	3	Biographic sketch, brochure, and journal	09/1974-ND	One brochure about the James A. Michener collection at the University of Northern Colorado; one Book-of-
					the-Month Club News edition focused on Michener; one set of biographic sketches.
52	Middaugh, Asa F.	1	Transcript of interview with Middaugh titled "When Denver was Young and	5/18/1923	Transcript of oral interview between Middaugh and Thomas Dawson.
			'Tough.'"		
52	Middleton, Robert S.	1	Transcript of interview with Middleton.	1934	Transcript of oral interview with Tim Middleton about father, Robert. Ralph L. Milliken possibly the
	,		'		interviewer. Presented by Milliken in 1964.
52	Miles, Clarence Milton	1	Biographical data	8/20/1969	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by daughter, Helen Bradshaw.
			- 3 - F		Husband to Serena.
52	Miles, Floyd F.	1	Biographic sketch	10/23/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
52	Miles, Gordon	1	Biographical data	3/1/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
52	Miles, Norris A.	3	Obituary and memorial program	10/17/1965	Two obituaries from Denver newspapers; one memorial program for funeral.
52	Miles, Serena Olive	1	Biographical data	5/29/1970	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Filled out by daughter, Helen Bradshaw.
-			2.09.047.100.0000	072071010	Wife to Clarence.
52	Miller Family	1	Biographic sketch	ND	From Western Pioneer Days.
52	Miller, Ada Sperry	1	Biographical data	6/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
52	Miller, Alfred C.	1	Burial notice	12/3/1964	Burial notice from unidentified Denver newspaper. Alfred C. and wife, Grace, both have burial notices.
<i>5</i> 2	Willier, Allred O.	'	Durial Holice	12/0/1304	bunar notice from unidentified between newspaper. Affect of and wife, drace, butt have bunar notices.
52	Miller, David J.	2	Letters and biographical data	11/09/1943-	Two letters between Miller and Historical Society about the possibly of writing an article for Colorado
J <u>Z</u>	Willer, David J.	-	Letters and biographical data		, , , , <u> </u>
				06/12/1944	Magazine; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional
F2	Miller, E. F.	1	Typed newpoper clipping titled "Moody and Miller"	06/09/1881	information.
52	,	6	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Moody and Miller."		Typed from The Denver Tribune.
52	Miller, Glenn	6	Clippings and brochures to Miller fund-raiser.	03/1988-Summer	Three newspaper clippings from Denver newspapers; one clipping from Network; two brochures for Glenn
				2000	Miller's Birthday Party Celebration to fund-raise for the University of Colorado's music department . One
	1.00			10/1=/	brochure has an additional duplicate.
52	Miller, John	2	Transcribed noted from interview and newspaper clipping.	12/17/1992-c. 1994	One transcribe notes from interview between Miller and unidentified person; one newspaper clipping titled
		1.		2/22/12:5	"Prof receives Fulbright" from The Scribe.
52	Miller, Joseph Judson	11	Biographical data	3/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
53	Miller, L. E. (Mrs.)	1	Obituary titled "Pioneer Woman of Denver is Dead."	ND	From unidentified newspaper. Note on sheet states that the donor could not identify date or publication and
					is initialed J. C. S.
53	Miller, Marion F.	1	Biographic sketch	4/16/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
53	Miller, N. G. (Dr.)	1	Receipt for automobile registration fee.	7/28/1909	Receipt/license/registration free to Miller's car. Vehicle No. 9 of Windsor, Colorado.
53	Miller, Mrs. Nellie B.	3	Clippings, letters, and promotional materials dealing with Miller's books.	1/12/1924	One newspaper clipping titled "Seeking Spirit Revealed in 'Earthen Bowls'" from Community Herald; one
					order form for <i>The Flame of God</i> by Miller; one collection of three letters from Miller to Mr. Parsons about
					works and one manuscript about popularity of Miller's works. All items have MSS number.
53	Milligan, Edward W.	1	Obituary	6/6/1964	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
53	Millikin, A. W.	2	Scrapbook and collection of newspaper clippings.	c.1927-ND	One scrapbook of newspaper and magazine clippings that Millikin found interesting; one collection of nine
					larger newspaper clippings. Clippings about early-day Trinidad.
53	Millikin, Sen. Eugene D.	3	Biographic sketch, letter, and newspaper clipping titled "The Senate's Big	04/28/1943-	One biographic sketch glued on The Denver Post stationary; one letter from Earl E. Hartley and Historical
			Brain."	09/23/1957	Society about providing a biography on Millikin; a clipping from The Denver Post. Clipping has an additional
					duplicate.
53	Millisack, Thomas	1	Biographic sketch	7/8/1963	Biographic sketch in the form of a resume.
53	Millman, Bird	2	Bibliography and lecture transcript.	01/1959-03/2001	Bibliography of works about Bird Milliman and the "Milliman Triol;" one transcript fot lecture titled "Bird
					Millman, 'Queen of the Tight Wire'" presented by Captain Robie.
53	Millman, Mrs. Jennie	1	Obituary	3/13/1941	From The Canon City Colorado Record.
53	Mills, Clifford W.	1	Biographical data	6/29/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
53	Mills, Enos	16	Letters, clippings, statements, and booklets.	06/09/1910-	Two promotional booklets; one clipping written by Mills from <u>Suburban Life</u> that is Pam Box 317b; three
				03/25/1926	newspaper clippings about Mills and his love of nature; three statements about Mills' character; five letters
					from the Mills family to Historical Society; one letter between historians in the Historical Society about Mills;
					one letter from Helen Kinney to Historical Society with unclear connection to Mills. Wild Animals
					Homesteads booklet is Pam Box 317a. One letter from Mills is MSS XXVI-48a.
53	Mills, Mrs. Esther B.	1	Obituary	4/5/1964	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
53	Mills, J. Harrison	2	Newspaper clippings	02/1922-06/20/1940	Earlier newspaper article titled "A Colorado Painter and Poet" from Denver Trail that is Let. I-34; later article
	1,1		The state of the S		titled "Pioneer Painting is Owned by Mrs. Zick" from The Middle Park Times that is MSS XXIX-3c.
53	Mills, Jared Warner	1	Magazine titled "Six of the Greatest: A Tribute to Outstanding Lawyers in	07/2000	Four copies of clipping from The Colorado Lawyer.
F0	Miles Areas Catharina Lavius		Colorado History."	ND	One called the reference and the contract of the Miles fourth, and the terror of Ann Oath and a
53	Milne, Anne Catherine Jarius	3	Collection of manuscripts and photograph	ND	One collection of manuscripts written by members of the Milne family; one photograph of Ann Catherine Milnes.
53	Milstein, Phil	9	Clippings, letters, and invitation.	11/26/1987-09/1990	One invitation to Milstein's PhD reception; a collection of letters and clippings about Milstein's achievements
					in urban planning; a collection of three clippings and award invitation honoring Milstein; one clipping titled
					"Key People Who Shape Downtown" from <u>The Denver Post;</u> four newspaper clippings about Milstein's PhD
					graduation at the age of 82; one clipping titled "Milstein recipient of Palmer Award" from unidentified
					newspaper.
53	Miner, Bill	3	Clipping and bibliography	01/1966-ND	Two parts of "Bill Miner - 50 Years of Hold-up Man" in <u>The English Westerners' Brand Book</u> ; one
		ا آ	11 3		bibliography of works mentioning Miner. Bibliography has additional duplicate.
53	Miner, (Mrs.) Duane F.	1	Collection of newspaper clippings	c. 1940s	Collection of thrity-one newspaper clippings about Miner's social activities. From unidentified newspapers.
53	Mingay, Henry (Capt.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Captain Henry Mingay Observes 94th Birthday."	12/12/1940	From The Canon City Colorado Record.
53	Minturn, Robert Bowne	2	Biographic sketch titled "Robert Bowne Minturn - Name Father of Minturn, Colorado" and newspaper clipping/photograph.	10/01/1971-ND	A biographic sketch written by Pinky Ruder Fahey; one newspaper clipping from unidentified Denver newspaper.
53	Mitchell, Arthur R.	8	Clippings, sketches, and testimonials.	08/17/1975-1983	Three newspaper clippings about Mitchell's painting subjects; one brochure for A. R. Mitchell Memorial
		ľ		05,1.71070 1000	Museum & Gallery; one timeline of the Arthur Roy Mitchell Memorial Inc.'s achievements; one sheet of
					honors and quotes about Mitchell; one letter to the Denver Posse of Westerners; one news release about
53	Mitchell, Jean Allan	1	Biographical data	5/29/1975	grant awards to Memorial Museum; a biographic sketch. State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
53	Mitchell, John Clark	1		1895-1985	One clipping from <i>History of the State of Colorado</i> ; a collection of biographic sketches from <i>Sketches of</i>
ادر	INITIONEII, JOHN CIAIK	4	Clippings	1090-1900	
					Colorado and unidentified source; one newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain Empire Magazine; a
					clipping titled "Mitchell: A Family Heritage."

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
53	Mitchell, Maurice	5	Brochures highlighting Mitchell's views on University of Denver.	1967-1978	Brochures on different subjects about a variety of topics. Mitchell served as University of Denver's
					chancellor.
53	Mitchell, Robert	1	Magazine clipping titled "Frustrated Fighting."	10/1996	From Wild West.
53	Mitchell, W.	1	Campaign stickers	ND	Sheet of four campaign sitckers for Mitchell's run for Lt. Governor.
53	Modena, Mariano	1	Old West magazine	Winter 1968	Article of interest titled "Beau Brummel of the Big Thompson" on pages 12-15 and 44-48.
53	Moffatt, David	27	Clippings, inventory, and biographic sketch.	1885-ND	Nineteen newspaper clippings written during Moffat's lifetime or immediatedly after; six newspaper clippings
					written about Moffat decades after his death; an inventory of subject query for Moffat; one biographic sketch
					that is Pam 920/P 1737. One typed Illustrated Weekly clipping is MSS XXVI-39m.
53	Moffitt, Joe C.	1	Collection of biographic sketches	ND-03/07/1972	Collection of one undated biographic sketch and one news release with biographic sketch.
53	Mollette, A. R.	1	Collection of letters from Mollette to Historical Society about the Form for	11/22-12/01/1943	Collection of two letters from Mollette. One letter discusses biographic sketch in <i>History of Colorado</i> . Later
			biographical data.		letter sent with photograph taken in 1912.
53	Mondale, Walter F.	1	Invitation to Dinner/Reception with Mondale.	12/10/1977	Invitation to reception and dinner with Mondale. Sponsored by Colorado Democratic Party.
53	Monfort, Kenneth W.	1	Program for dinner honoring Monfort as the Citizen of the West.	1991	Two identical programs for the Citizen of the West Award Dinner honoring Monfort and scholarship winners.
53	Monge, Luis	1	Booklet titled "'Kill me Now! '"	1971	Newsprint booklet written by Samuel H. Day, Jr . about capital punishment.
53	Monkman, William Robert	1	Biographical data	8/8/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
53	Monson, Andrew T.	1	Biographic sketch	11/6/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
53	Monson, Claude Raymond	1	Biographical data	9/15/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
53	Montgomery, Alice	1	Booklet titled "Prairie Christmas and Other Pioneer Stories."	c. 1951	Booklet written by Montgomery for her children. Alice was a daughter to McNitt, A. P.
53	Montgomery, James H.	2	Marriage certifact for James Montgomery and May Higsby and envelope with	12/27/1882	One marriage certificate issued in the state of Illinois; one envelope postmarked 11/06/1885 with hair in it.
			bridge's hair.		Envelope addressed to James Montgomery. Bride from Illinois and groom from Denver.
53	Montgomery, Merle Phillips	3	Clippings and railway ticket.	03/21/1902-ND	One obituary for Ernest Montgomery from Colorado Springs Gazette Telegraph; one collection of two
					newspaper clippings with Montgomery's memories; one railway ticket for Colorado and Southern Railway
					Company employees.
53	Montgomery, Rutherford	1	Biographic sketch	9/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
53	Moody, Ralph Owen	1	Biographical data	9/5/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
53	Mooney, Richard	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Virtually Pardoned."	03/02/1884	Typed from The Denver Tribune.
54	Moore Family (Denver)	1	Clipping titled "Moore: A Family Heritage."	1989	
54	Moore Family (Las Animas)	1	Letter from H. L. Lubers to Historical Society about Moore family	9/11/1936	Letter focuses on Mary Bent Moore, a daughter of William Bent, and connection to Lubers' family.
54	Moore, C. Otto	1	Speech transcript for lecture titled "Justice, If Any, in the 20's and 30's."	4/5/1965	Transcript of speech delieved by Moore before the Denver Bar Association.
54	Moore, Colin L.	2	Membership card to the Denver, South Park & Pacific Railroad Club and Letter from Moore to Historical Society.	ND-1961	A photocopy of membership card; one letter about donating photographs dealing with railroad industry. One additional duplicate of the front of the card. Card has a 5 stamped on the back by Historical Society.
54	Moore, (Dr.) David H.	1	Biographic sketch extracted from <i>History of Colorado</i> .	c. 1918	Albert B. Sanford stamped at bottom of typed extract.
54	Moore, Frank L.	1	Speech transcript for lecture titled "In the Rocky Mountains and Up the	02/1871	Transcript of speech delieved by Moore before the Young People's Christian Association of the Church of
			Columbia River."		the Epiphany. Biographic sketch of Moore also included with transcript.
54	Moore, Henry	1	ARTnews magazine	Summer 1978	Article of interest titled "Henry Moore at 80 " on pages 68-73.
54	Moore, John C.	8	Clippings and manuscript	09/21/1860-	Four sets of typed extracts about Moore from newspapers and books; a collection of six letters between
	11.1,11		The State of the S	11/17/1944	Historical Society and Moore family about research on the family; a collection of four letters and newspaper
					clippings between the Moore family and Historical Society many of which are duplicates; one manuscript
					titled Early Days in Denver written by John C. Moore that has MSS number; one newspaper clipping titled
					"Denver Checks Up on its First Mayor " from Kansas City Times.
54	Moore, Emery Virgil (Dick)	4	Newspaper clippings and certificate	09/01/1902-	One certificate appointing Moore as State Cattle Inspector; two newspaper clippings about Moore's legacy;
				04/02/1955	one obituary typed from Rocky Mountain News.
54	Moore, Hudson	1	Biographical data	11/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54	Moore, Hudson Jr.	1	Biographic sketch	1/22/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
54	Moore, Isaac I.	2	Letters and newspaper clippings	08/02/1926-	A collection of two letters between Thomas Moore and Historical Society; a collection of a letter from Moore
				03/25/1927	to Historical Society and newspaper clipping titled "Pioneer's Father Operated Store in Denver in 1862 from
					The Denver Times. Letters have same MSS numbers.
54	Moore, James J.	1	Obituary	8/23/1940	From The Dolores Star.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
54	Moore, Mrs. Jim (Mary Weiss Wedell)	1	Obituary	7/5/1940	From <u>The Dolores Star.</u>
4	Moos, Robert	1	Biographical data	3/27/1942	State Historical Society Form for biographical data.
54	Moran, Thomas	3	Booklets, Art in America magazine, and biographic sketch.	1941-1972	One biographic sketch for artist profile; one booklet for exhibit held at the Colorado State University Student Center Gallery; a magazine with article of interest titled 82-88. One additional duplicate of magazine and biographic sketch.
54	More, Robert E.	1	Biographical data	9/1/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
54	Morey, Chester S.	2	Photograph and manuscript titled "Chester Stephen Morey 1847 - 1922."	02/14/1926-ND	Photograph clipped from Rocky Mountain News; manuscript with no author identified. File states to also see Morey, John W. Chester was John's father.
54	Morey, John W.	1	Biographical data	4/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. File states to also see Morey, Chester S. John was Chester's son.
54	Morgan, C. A. (Christoper A.)	3	Letter and newspaper clippings	12/06/1889-07/1914?	One letter from L. C. Baker to Historical Society about documents about Morgan; one newspaper clipping titled "Colonel Morgan" from The Fort Morgan Times ; one newspaper clipping titled "Old Fort Morgan Again" from unidentified newspaper. Last clipping is dated 07/1914 but the article states a letter dated 03/01/1885 was received on Tuesday.
54	Morgan, Charles	1	Patent papers for Morgan's air ship.	11/22/1887	Patent papers that include specifications and drawings of air ship. Patent no. 373,469.
54	Morgan, Edward B.	13	Speech transcripts, programs, clippings, and letter.	11/12/1903-ND	Two transcripts of talks delievered by Morgan about early expedations to Colorado; four materials sent to members of The University Club about Morgan's talk on "Colorado History and Bibliography;" four programs for lectures where Morgan gave a talk about Colorado history; one newspaper clipping titled "Score of People Lost in Blizzard on Peak" from The Daily News (Denver); one extract titled "The Constitution of Jefferson Territory" from book or bound serial; one letter from K. R. Babbitt to Morgan about lectures and audience response.
54	Morgan, Henry Franklin	1	Biographical data	8/14/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54	Morgan, Rex	2	Newspaper clippings about Morgan's World War II service.	c. 1946	One clipping titled "Capt. Rex S. Morgan: Denverite cremated Goering" from unidentified Denver newspaper; one clipping titled "West High Graduate Helps Make History" from unidentified Denver newspaper. Morgan was the chief mortician for the European Theater during World War II.
54	Morgan, William	2	Biographic sketches	09/1968-ND	One biographic sketch for unidentified purpose; one biographic sketch from Western Pioneer Days. Each sketch focused on an obviously different Morgan based upon birth dates and achievements.
54	Morley, Clarence J.	3	Transcripts of Governor Morley's addresses	01/13/1925-1927	One transcript of Morley's inaugural address; one transcript of Morley's biennial address to the 26th General Assembly. Inaugural address has an additional duplicate. One address is both 10966 and 31896. The other copy of the address is 31897. The biennial address is 35684. Documents housed in a folder labeled Ephemera: Colorado Government: Governors' Speeches.
54	Morris, Annie D.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Mother Morris Recalls Years of Travel to Far-Away."	2/2/1941	From Rocky Mountain News. One additional duplicate cut out and mounted. Duplicate has the MSS #.
54	Morris, Earl C.	2	Newspaper clipping dealing with Morris' death.	06/02-12/30/1964	One obituary titled "Prominent Denver Architect Dies at 61" from Rocky Mountain News; a newspaper clipping titled "Denverite Leaves Estate Valued at \$772,659" from Rocky Mountain News.
54	Morris, Earl H.	2	Newspaper section and autobiographic manuscript titled "My Sixty Years in Archaeology."	ND-1956	One newspaper section from The Morris Code with multiple articles about Morris; one autobiographic manuscript.
54	Morris, Elizabeth Ann	1	Biographic sketch	11/1987	Biographic sketch for unidentified purpose. Includes detailed timeline of professional activies.
54	Morris, Glenn	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Simla's Glenn Morris, Olympic Hero."	10/13/1988	From Ranchland News. Only part 2 of series.
54	Morris, Harry T.	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54	Morris, Hattie Laura Goss	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54	Morris, Mrs. Laura	1	Obituary titled "Accident if Cause of Death Mrs. Morris."	6/27/1940	From Northern Eastern Colorado News.
54	Morris, Milton T.	1	Letter from Clara M. Omiston to Historical Society about materials about Morris		Letter discusses photographs loaned for copying and books about Morris, Ormiston's father. File states to see also Ormiston, Clara M.
54	Morris, Perry Strouse	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
54	Morris, Sam	1	Obituary	4/17/1940	From The Minnie Park Times.
54	Morris, William Leon	1	Biographical data	12/12/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54	Morrisey, John	1	Manuscript	c. 1930-1932	Manuscript about Morrisey dictated by Charles S. Thomas to Ruth (Lowe) Wiberg.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
54	Morrison, George	4	Newspaper clipping and biographic sketches.	03/10/1941-ND	One clipping titled "Colorado Portraits: He Lives Rhytgm for 24 Hours a Day" from Rocky Mountain News;
	, 3				one clipping titled "Master of Melodies Still Makes Music" from Rocky Mountain News; one biographic sketch
					possibly written by the Western History Department of the Denver Public Library; a collection of one
					biographic sketch copied from the Halaas Biography files and two book extracts possibly from the Halaas
					Biography files as well. Both newspaper clippings have an additional duplicate. Earlier article's duplicate
					Thas the MSS #.
54	Morrison, Dr. Martha A.	1	Biographical data	7/28/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
54 54	Morrison, Walter F.	1	Biographical data	8/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
54 54	Morrison, William S.	1	Biographic sketch	4/9/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	Portion of letter from Morse to Barbara Sudler.	10/8/1982	, ,
54 54	Morse, A. Reynolds	1		02/26/1932-ND	Letter about wood-working projects. Mother's file is Garrey, Mrs. George H.
54	Morse, Clara May & Roy B.		Biographic sketch materials	02/20/1932-ND	Collection of biographic sketch, timeline, diary excerpts, two obituaries, and autobiographic manuscript
F 4	Maria Indiana	4	Ol: 'L	5/00/4040	copied from Halaas Biography Files.
54	Morse, Joseph W.	1	Obituary	5/22/1940	From The Lamar Register.
54	Mortensen, Holm Andreas	1	Manuscript titled "Writings of Holms Andreas Mortensen."	7/24/2004	Manuscript compiled by Mortensen's granddaughter, Lena Mortensen Sowards. Includes interviews with
					family members, typed diaries, photographs, and geneaologic materials.
54	Morschel, Conrad	1	Collection of letter, clippings, and biographic sketch.	ND-04/16/1931	A collection of one letter from Mrs. Charles Breuss to Historical Society, tombstone enscription, biographic
					sketch, and newspaper clipping titled "Ruins Restored" from unidentified newspaper. Clipping mentions the
					McShane family.
54	Morschetti, Sybil	1	Brochure highlighting Moschetti paintings.	c. 09/10/2004	Brochure not for a specific gallery or exhibit but lists now-defunct Web site and office address.
54	Moses, Albert L.	3	The Thalian Journal and biographical data.	07/1879-09/22/1944	Two volumes of The Thalian Journal published by Moses & Mitchell; one State Historical Society of
					Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information and letters.
54	Mosley, Reynard	1	Manuscript	ND	Manuscript that was later published in a New Jersey newspaper. Manuscript likely written by Virginia Tasher
	, ,				Mosely.
54	Mosley, Virigina Tasher	1	Letter from Mosley to Historical Society	8/20/1991	Letter outlining memories of growing up in Denver.
55	Mourning, James Madison	1	Biographic sketch	1974	From Western Pioneer Days.
55	Moyer, Jack L.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "A Christmas Present From General Palmer."	01/01/1881	Typed from The Denver Tribune.
00	Moyor, cack E.	'	Typed nonopaper displing and Atomicanae Procent From denotal Familier	01/01/1001	Typod nom <u>mo Bontor madno.</u>
55	Moynihan, Betty	2	Newspaper clippings	12/25/1980-	One clipping titled "The Journal of Emily Park" from High Timber Times written by Moynihan; one clipping
55	Moyriman, Betty	_	The wapaper dipplings	09/11/1988	titled "Augusta!: Book tells saga of true pioneer" from Rocky Mountain News Sunday Magazine about book
				09/11/1900	written by Movnihan.
55	Mueller, Louis C.	1	Biographic sketch	12/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
55 55	Mueller, Mark George	1	Biographic sketch	4/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
	,	1			
55	Mugrage, Dr. Edward Rosseter	2	Biographic sketches	06/01/1944-10/1962	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one biographic sketch from <u>Library</u>
55			N	0/7/4044	Quarterly written by Mugrage's wife, Leah.
55	Mulhall, Lucille	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Historical Highlights: The 'Original Cowgirl."	3/7/1941	From The Peetz Gazette.
55	Mullare, Teresa Aileen (Dougher)	1	Biographic sketch	5/7/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
55	Mullen Family	4	Biographic sketches, clippings, and research materials.	1912-1989	A collection of clippings, maps, letters, notes, and other biographic materials compiled by Eleanor Vincent
					during her research done on John Mullen; a collection of manuscript drafts, clippings, geneaologic materials,
					and notesd compiled by Vincent for Mullen Family History (book?); one clipping titled "Mullen: A Family
					Heritage;" one clipping titled "Head of Wheat Started Industry J.K. Mullen Developed " in The Rocky
					Mountain News.
55	Muller, Mr. & Mrs. A. L.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Married for Half a Century."	4/10/1941	From The Wray Gazette.
55	Mulligan, Peter H.	1	Biographic sketch	1974	From Western Pioneer Days.
55	Mulnix, Harry E.	2	Letter from unidentified source to George Norlin about Mulnix and biographic	1926-11/06/1927	One letter to Norlin about Mulnix's public service; a collection of biographic sketch and memorandum sent
	_		sketch		out honoring Mulnix.
55	Mumey, Nowe (Dr.)	7	Clippings	1957-06/1997	Three newspaper clippings about Mumey's activities from Denver newspapers; two obituaries from Denver
-					newspapers; one obituary titled "Noted Denver collector Mumey dead; " from The Indian Trader; one
					magazine clipping titled "Dr. Mumey, the G-Man and the J. J. Conway Dies" from The Numismatist.
					Magazine clipping has an additional duplicate.
55	Mundlein, John	1	Manuscript titled "Statement of John Mendlein of early happenings in the upper	ND	Typed manuscript. Presented by Fred B. Agee.
JJ	Internation, John	['	Arkansas Vallev."	ואט	Typed mandompt. Tresented by Fred B. Agee.
<u> </u>	Munroo E E	1		7/12/1050	From Fort Colling Coloradoon
55	Munroe, E. F.	[1	Newspaper clipping titled "200 Congratulate Munroe at 80th Birthday Event."	7/13/1959	From Fort Collins Coloradoan.
	11 1 12			1071	
55	Munroe, Herbert M.	[1]	Obituary	c. 1971	From unidentified Denver newspaper.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
55	Munroe, Roy Garland	1	Biographical data	05/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55 55	Murat, Katrina (Mrs. Henry Muray)	6	Clippings, notes, and manuscripts	1883-07/05/1978	A collection of eight notes on newspaper articles and family; a collection of photostat articles from <u>Denver</u>
	, (News; two manuscripts about the Murat family; a message requesting information about the Murat family;
					one newspaper clipping titled "Oldest Building Remaining in Denver Was First Place to Fly the Stars and
					Stripes" from Rocky Mountain News. Same family as Murat, Prince Aschille file.
55	Murat, Prince Aschille and Princess	2	Letters and brochure for the Tallahassee Junior Museum.	ND-11/1977	A collection of two letters between Historical Society and R. Michael Collard about materials about the
00	Catherine	-	Lection and brothare for the Fallandooce barrior Massain.	110 11/10//	Murats; one brochure for the Tallahassee Junior Museum site including Princess Murat's plantation home.
	Catherine				Same family as Murat, Katrina file.
55	Murdock, Linda	1	Booklet titled Almost Native: How to Pass as a Coloradoan.	2004	Written by Murdock.
55	Murphy, Charles P.	1	Biographical data	3/5/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Musgrave, Walter	1	Obituary titled "Walt Musgrave Valley Pioneer Resident, Dies."	6/28/1940	From The Montrose Enterprise.
55	Musick, Archie	1	Catalog for exhibit of Musick's works.	1972	Exhibit for "Archie Musick: Retrospective Show" at the Civic Center Gallery in Scottsdale, Arizona.
55	Musselmen, Sadie	1	Teacher's Certificate for Musselman.	09/1917	Certificate allowing Musselman to teach in the Las Animas County School District.
55	iviusseimen, Saule		Teacher's Certificate for Musselman.	09/1917	Certificate allowing Musselman to teach in the Las Animas County School District.
55	Myatt, Wm. L.	4	Certificates, balance book, school book, and booklet.	1894-1951	A collection of seven certificates of promotion to the next grade level; one school book for the Manual
					Training High School in Denver titled The Manual; one bank balance booklet for the Denver Savings Bank; a
					booklet honoring Myatt's 50 years of being employed by the Morey Mercantile Company. Balance book has
					accession number.
55	Myer, Erskine Reed	1	Biographical data	5/12/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Myers, Fred	2	Booklet highlighting Myers' iron art and clipping titled "An American Original."	1989	One booklet about Myers and where to see his art; one newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain News
00	Wyere, Fred	-	bookiet riighiighting myoro non art and onpping theat 74174110110an Original.	1000	Sunday Magazine.
55	Myrick, F. M.	1	Booklet titled "F. M. 'Shady' Myrick Death Valley Gem Prospector."	2000	Booklet written by Peter Wild.
55	Nagel, Fritz A.	1	Letter from Nagel to Historical Society about Form for biographical data.	11/9/1943	Letter states Nagel working on Form for biographical data but a completed form is not in the file.
55	Nagy, Ron	2	Military papers	05/20/1948-	One extract of special orders; one syllabus for Primary Armament Technician Course at Lowry Air Force
33	Nagy, Holl	١	willtary papers	03/07/1949	Base; one enlisted man's pass for weekend.
55	Nance Tem	4	Doel West magazine	03/07/1949	Article of interest is titled "Tome Nace: A Dangerous Man" by Philip J. Rasch. Article on pages 25, 49, and
ວວ	Nance, Tom	l I	Real West magazine	03/19/9	
	Nach Haws Flatakas	-	Dis manifest data	E/44/4040	52-53.
55	Nash, Harry Fletcher	1	Biographical data	5/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Nathan, Louis	1	Biographical data	4/20/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by son, Edward Louis Nathan.
55	Nation, Carrie	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Copied from Halaas Biography files.
55	Neal, Joseph N.	1	Biographical data	01/29-02/01/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including letters between J. N. Neal and
					Historical Society.
55	Nealy, Sid H.	1	Greeting card	03/01/1878	Greeting card with drawing of birds with caption.
55	Neary, Ralph	1	Biographical data	5/18/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Neca Cubianah	4	Typed Newspaper clippings of series titled "Exploits of Neca Cubianah."	10/31-11/09/1845	Four typed newspaper clippings from The Saint Louis Reveille. Part may be missing. MSS numbers on
					each and in sequential order.
55	Neeley, Arthur Oscar	1	Biographical data	12/12/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Neff, Oscar Sidney	1	Obituary titled "Dr. O. S. Neff, Pioneer Physician, is Dead."	1/30/1941	From The Prairis Settler.
55	Nedless, Joe V.	2	Card with "American Gothic" and typed newspaper clipping	09/13/1909-ND	One print with Grant Wood's painting with unclear connection to Negless; one typed clipping of <u>Denver Post</u>
55	rvedicas, ode v.		Card with American doubt and typed newspaper displing	03/10/1303 ND	article about Joel Estes, great-grandmother of Negless.
55	Neil, Charles E.	1	Wedding Announcement titled "Former Denverite Marries Portland Girl in New	4/6/1928	From The Denver Post.
55	Neil, Charles E.	'	York."	4/0/1920	Floiii The Deliver Fosi.
55	Neil, Thomas Robertson	1	Collection of letters, clippings, and photograph.	1891-08/10/1986	Collection of letter from John Roulstone Hall, Neil's grandson, to Jennifer Gavin about stained glass
-	,	[windows, photograph of Neil, a letter from Neil to his daughter with typed copy, and two directory listings
					showing Neil and his business.
55	Nell, Louis	2	Letters and biographical data forms.	11/30/1963-	A collection of four letters between Ernest J. C. Fischer and Historical Society about genealogic research on
55	ivon, Louis	1	Lections and biographical data forms.	01/18/1964	the Nell family; a collection of two State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. Forms
				01/10/1904	
	Noloon Family	1	Warranty doed and ail/goo lesse	04/10/1057	filled out for Nell and Fischer and includes additional information.
	Nelson Family		Warranty deed and oil/gas lease	04/12/1957-	Collection of one land deed and oil/gas lease for land near Alamosa. Land owned by Ella Jane Savage who
<i></i>	Nology Alfred C	4	Due grape for retirement covered	12/01/1958	sold land to Donald and David Nelson and Joyce Purtzer.
55	Nelson, Alfred C.	11	Program for retirement ceremony	01/1964	Program for dinner and ceremony honoring Nelson's service as Dean of the Graduate School at the
1					University of Denver.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
55	Nelson, El Roy	1	Biographical data	4/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Nelson, Francis	1	Letters, postcards, and greeting cards	12/18/1903- 10/21/1923	A collection of seventeen correspondence from Nelson's friends to Nelson.
55	Nelson, Jesse Ruby	2	Manuscript and biographical data.	12/08/1958-01/1959	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one manuscript of additional information about Nelson's family.
55	Nelson, John Edward	1	Sheet of business cards	ND	Sheet showing five business/calling cards for Clarence, Eliza, John Edward, and Nellie Nelson.
55	Nelson, Swan	1	Magazine clipping titled "Nuggets: The Missing Christmas Mail."	Winter 1960	From Frontier Times.
55	Nelson, William H.	1	Biographical data	10/30/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including photograph and additional
	,				information.
55	Nesbit, John G.	1	Biographical data	4/7/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Nettleton, Edwin (Family)	3	Letters and manuscript	10/04/1934-	One letter from Alma Nettleton Pickard to Historical Society about her father, Edwin Nettleton; one letter
				06/29/1972	from Jeannette Grosvenor to Historical Society about research work done on the Nettletone family;
					manuscript compiled by Grosvenor of genealogic materials and biographic sketches. Note in file lists
					photographs of the Nettleton family in Photography collections.
55	Nettleton, William S.	1	Obituary	5/9/1941	From The Eaton Herald.
55	Neuman, August	1	Biographic sketch	1974	From Western Pioneer Days .
55	Neusteter, Bernita G.	1	Obituary	4/8/1967	From unidentified Denver newspaper.
55	Nevens, Thomas A.	1	Letter and biographical data	04/06/1942-	One letter with correspondence between Historical Society and Nevens about documents in Nevens'
				10/20/1943	possession; one State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
55	Neville, Glenn T.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Denver Grid Star Bound West for the East."	1928	From Denver Post.
55	Newborn, W. L.	1	Biographic sketch	4/30/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
55	Newcomb, Effic Aldrich	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Who's Who in Monte Vista."	c. 03/1952	From The Monte Vista Journal. Presented by E. McMechen.
55	Newhouse, Samuel	2	Typed newspaper clippings about Newhouses' tunnel.	08/08/1900-	One typed newspaper article titled "Builder of the Newhouse Tunnel" from Illustrated Weekly; one typed
	,			04/09/1902	newspaper article titled "A Social Favorite" from Illustrated Weekly that is MSS XXVII-90. Earlier article has
					an addition duplicate. Identical article but one is MSS XXVI-39wa and the other is MSS XXVI-9b and 83-
					468.563 .
55	Newhouse, Mrs. Samuel	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "A Social Favorite."	4/9/1902	Typed from Illustrated Weekly. Same article as later article in Newhouse, Samuel file.
55	Newitt, R. B.	1	Typed newspaper clipping titled "Killed by Accident."	05/09/1891	Typed from The Denver Republican.
56	Newman, Evelyn	1	Biographical data	ND	Blank State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data with note written by Newman refering
	, ,				to Who's Who in America volumes mentioning Newman.
56	Newman, Nels John	1	Biographical data	ND	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	Newman, Theodore R.	1	Invitation to Governor Alva Adams' inaugural ball.	01/11/1887	Invitation addressed to Theodore R. Newman and ladies. Presented by Mrs. Leland Sharp.
56	Newsom, Isaac Ernest	1	Biographical data	6/28/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	Newsom, N. William	1	Biographical data	7/14/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	Newton, Dr. Howell de Witt	1	Letter from Fred Mazzulla to Historical Society about Newton.	12/10/1953	Letter about items collected about Newman.
56	Newton, James Quigg Jr.	5	Clippings and partnership announcement.	05/15/1920-09/1965	three newspaper clippings about Newton's public service; one announcement admitting Newton to
					partnership in the Boettcher, Porter & Company; one <u>DeWitt Historical Society of Tompkins County</u> bulletin
					with excerpt of interest titled "Quigg Descendant Colorado Leader" on pages 7 and 15. Bulletin presented
					by Mr. William Heidt.
56	Niblack, H. D. (Dr.)	1	Brochure promoting Niblack's art.	1953-1960	Brochure for Niblack's art. Appears to be on display at the House of Carvings. Mentions creating carving for
	, , ,				President Eisenhower.
56	Niccoli, Andrew F.	1	Biographic sketch	4/23/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
56	Nichol, Miss Isabel	1	Memorial booklet	1964	Memorial booklet of memories about Nichols compiled for the Graduate School of Librarianship at the
	,				University of Denver. One additional duplicate also in file. One copy presented by Quantrille D. McClung.
56	Nicholl, John James	1	Biographical data	7/6/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data filled out by daughter, Louise Nicholl
L					Gobleman.
56	Nicholson, John	1	Letter from Charles R. Lykes (sp?) to Historical Society about the Nicholson	1/10/1973	Letter about information about a lithograph and John Nicholson and his brothers.
			family.		
56	Nicholson, Priscilla	1	Biographical data	6/5/1968	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	Nickels, Lula	1	Obituary titled "Lula Nickels dies leaving 44 descendants."	3/21/1972	From <u>Arapahow Herald</u> .

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
56	Nicholds, Mary Costillo	2	Collection of materials and The West Tennessee Historical Society Papers	ND-1958	One The West Tennessee Historical Society Papers with article of interest titled "Reminiscences of My
			serial.		Childhood and Youth" written by Mary Costillo Nickolds on pages 80-108; a collection of three poems and
					two letters addressed to Bennett about publishing her aunt's memoir. All but one letter in collection has the
					same accession number.
56	Nicks, Ed. A.	1	Obituary	8/9/1940	From The Longmont Ledger. Duplicate copy in file.
	,	<u> </u>	,	6/28/1944	
<u>56</u>	Niederhut, Henry E.	1	Biographical data		State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information.
56	Nielsen, Aksel	2	Biographic sketches	10/12/1944-ND	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one biographic sketch for unidentified purpose.
56	Nielsen, Carl George (Dr.)	1	Collection of obituaries/burial notices about George Nielsen.	05/1972	Collection of five burial notices or obituaries for Nielson. From Denver newspapers.
56	Nims, John D.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Former Resident Writes of the Early Days Here."	8/9/1940	From The Red Cliff Holy Cross Trail.
56	Nininger, H. H. (Dr.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Colorado Portraits: He Keeps Tab on Heavenly	1/19/1941	From Rocky Mountain News.
			Hobos."		
56	Nixon, O. A.	1	Typed extracts of diary entries.	07/10-08/17/1855	Extracts from Nixon's diary. Nixon accompanied General Whitfield from St. Louis to Bent's Fort.
56	Nixon, Richard	1	Brochure calling for the impeachment of Nixon.	c. 1974	Brochure listing reasons to impeach Nixon. Sponsored Philadelphia Committee to Impeach Nixon.
56	Noah, Mrs. Mark M.	1	Obituary	1/24/1941	From The Eastern Colorado Leader and Genoa Sentinal. Both listed as source but only one article.
56	Noble, William Philo	1	Obituary	3/27/1941	From The Canon City Record.
56	Nocton Family	1	Genealogic sketch	4/10/2001	Genealogic sketch including timeline of Nocton's life with notes on sources. Prepared by Mary Anne and
	,				Richard Kaselnak.
56	Noel, Rachel	1	Magazine clipping titled "Change Agent: Rachel Noel."	May/June 1998	From Emerging Markets.
56	Noel, Thomas J.	10	Photographs, letters, clippings, and miscellaneous ephemera.	c. 1918-2003	One photograph of Noel; a membership directory to the Cactus Club; two booklets put out about University
50	Noei, Thomas J.	10	Friotographs, letters, dipplings, and miscellaneous ephemera.	C. 1910-2003	
					of Colorado; a collection of letters, programs, memorandums, and speech notes during with Roast of Noel
					put on by Historic Denver, Inc.; a curriculum vitae; a collection of materials dealing with lectures and awards
					given by Noel; a collection of newspaper articles about Noel or written by Noel; one collection of three
					photographs from Noel to Historical Society of early Denver; a collection of thirteen photographs of Noel's
					Halloween Tour at Fairmount Cemetery.
56	Noguchi Family	4	Clippings, catalog, and biographic sketches.	1976-05/1979	One excerpt from The Logan County Ledger with mention of the Noguchi family; One exhibit catalog for
					exhibit of the Noguchi sisters' art work held at the Northeastern Junior College; one newspaper clipping titled
					"The wonderful harvest of Minosuke Noguchi" from The Denver Post; a collection of five biographic sketches
					of the five daughters of Minosuke & Tomi.
56	Noland, James M.	2	Obituary titled "Judge James Noland Dies in Durango" and biographical data.	03/18/1943-c.1968	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one obituary from The Rocky Mountain
00	reduita, dantes ivi.	<u>-</u>	oblidary thou dadge damoe Holand Bloom Burange and blographical data.	00/10/10 10 0:1000	News.
56	Noland, Oen Edgar	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Memoirs of a Pioneer."	12/13/1935	From Durango News.
56	Norfleet, Frank	1 4		11/21/1883-	Two newspaper clippings about Norfleet's pursuit of Bunco Man Gang; one newspaper clipping of a request
30	Nonleet, Flank	4	Newspaper clippings		
				10/02/1923	for The Democrat (?) article; one newspaper clipping of poem titled "When I am Dead." From unidentified
					newspapers.
56	Norgran, Carl A.	1	Clipping titled "Norgren: A Family Heritage."	1982	Three additional duplicates to first copy.
56	Norland, Luther	1	Transcript of oral interview	9/11/1924	Transcript of interview between Norland and LeRoy Hafen.
56	Norland, Mrs. Stella V.	2	Letters written by Allie to family.	10/18/1898- 02/07/1899	One letter from Allie to her sister, Mrs. Stella V. Norland; one letter from Allie to her parents, M. A. Norland.
56	Norlin, George	1	Manuscript/research materials pertaining to Norlin.	04/30-05/02/1995	Manuscript and data complied by Albert Allen Bartlett about Norlin and the architecture of the University of
					Colorado.
56	Northcutt, Jesse Griffin	1	Biographical data	4/3/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	Nott, Mrs. Helen Ingersoll	1	Newspaper clipping titled "She is 76 Years Old But Rides Like a Young Girl."	c. 1909	Original from unidentified newspaper. Two typed duplicated included in file. Wife to Silas.
56	Nott, Silas W.	1	Typed obituary titled "Silas W. Nott, Garfield County Pioneer"	3/2/1907	Typed from The Glenwood Post. Husband to Helen.
		1		08/16/1942-	
	Nowels, Trellyen Ernest	l l	Biographical data		State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including letters between Nowels and
56	•		Object on the Company Living	12/08/1943 1914	Historical Society about Who's Who biography on Nowels.
	Niverset Is			I 1 U 1 /I	Typed from Songs of the Rockies compiled by Charles Edwin Hewes. Song about "Rocky Mountain Jim."
56	Nugent, James	1	Sheet music for "Park Hill."	1314	Typed from conge of the recented complied by charles Edwin From Co. Cong about Proofly incumant clinic
	Nugent, James Nusbaum, Jesse L.	2	Manuscript titled "Biographical Notes on Jesses L. Nubaum" and letter from		An autobiographic manuscript about Nubaum's archeaological experiences; one letter about the manuscript
56		2			

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
56	Nye, George M. (Mrs.)	2	Biographical data and clipping titled "Vital Interest in Children Characteristic."	04/06/1941-	One newspaper clipping from Rocky Mountain News that has MSS number; one State Historical Society of
	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		13 cg cg can	05/08/1943	Colorado Form for biographical data. Form focuses on George and newspaper clipping focuses on lone.
56	Nye, J. Richard	1	Autobiographical manuscript titled "We Were Sod Busters."	2/24/1975	Autobiographical manuscript detailing Nye's experiences in Drennan, Colorado. A photograph of Newton and J. Richard Nye attached.
56	Oakes, D. C.	3	Letters dealing with Oakes family	04/22/1859- 04/26/1884	A collection of thirteen letters; two letters to Olive M. Oakes from D. C. Oakes. Most of the letters in the first collection written by Olive to siblings. All but one of the remaining letters written to Olive. Other letter from Marie B. Eayne to Major Oaker and written signifantly after the other letters written. Letters written by D. C. Oakes have photostat copy. Other letters have typed copy. Associated sheet to accompany manuscript titled "History of the Gold Discoveries on the South Platte." Manuscript not in file (in Rare books or regular books?). File states to see also Martin. Olive M. (Mrs. D. C. Oakes).
56	Oakes, Ira	3	Meeting minutes, assay ticket, and cancelled checks.	08/27/1896- 02/28/1907	One collection of typed notes Incorporators' Meeting about Ben Davis and mining claims; one assay ticket with ore results; a collection of fiveteen cancelled checks for the Boston-Occidental Mining Co. Checks signed by J. Stockman (sp?). Inventory worksheet included in file.
56	Oakes & Smith	1	Photocopy of <i>History of the Gold Discoveries on the South Platte Rivers</i> and <i>A Guide of the Route</i> .	1859	Photocopy of book written by Luke Tierney. Book includes <i>A Guide of the Route</i> by D. C. Oakes and S. W. Smith in the addendix. Accession number on book and not unique to photocopy.
56	Oberholtzer, Kenneth	1	Biographic sketch	c. 1953	Collection of two biographic sketches about Oberholtzer and the possiblity of him leaving Denver (did not happen as sketches anticipated).
56	O'Brien, Edward T.	1	Biographical data	4/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
56	O'Brion, Nichols J.	1	Sheet of newspaper clippings	c. 1890-c. 1900	Sheet of six newspaper clippings from various newspapers. Clippings about O'Brien's reinstatement to a position in the Wyoming Land Office. Photocopy of clippings in file. Longer clipping has number.
56	O'Bryan, Mrs. Leonel Ross Anthony (Polly Pry)	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Out West."	c. 1984	Column written by Mike Flanagan for <u>Denver Post</u> . ND but correction segment references 02/12/1984 article. File states to also see Pry, Polly.
57	O'Connor, John M.	2	Letter and biographical data	07/30-09/23/1942	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one letter from O'Connor to Historical Society with biographic information about The Morning Light, which O'Connor edits.
57	O'Connor, John Mullen	1	Biographic sketch	1/22/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
57	O'Day, Bird Millman	2	Obituaries	8/8/1940	One newspaper clipping from <u>The Canon City Record</u> that is MSS XXIX-8j; one newspaper clipping from The Denver Catholic News that is MSS XXIX-8g. O'Day was tightwire walker.
57	O'Donnell, Canton	2	Biographic sketch and oral interview transcript.	01/30/1944-06/8/197	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data; one transcript for oral history interview between Jean Smith, Elinor Kingery, and O'Donnell. Transcript has accession number and is only for tape #3.
57	O'Donnell, M. O.	3	Letters about banking	01/11/1893- 08/28/1899	One letter from H. W. Kigler to M. O'Donnell about taxes owed; one letter from F. J. Spencer to A. P. Stevens about financial instability of the Peoples Savings Bank that has number; one letter from Spencer to Mrs. O'Donnell about bond. All letters addressed to persons living in Albany, New York.
57	O'Donnell, T. J.	1	Transcripts	c. 1890-1910	One <u>Leadville Herald-Democrat</u> re-printing of O'Donnell's speech made during his run for congress; one address transcript made at an Independence Day Celebration in Denver.
57	O'Fallon, M. J. Family	6	Clippings and autobiographic manuscript	1912-1984	A collection of six photostate newspaper clippings; one magazine clipping titled "O'Fallon: A Family Heritage; one autobiographic manuscript about life and business career; one obituary for Maryanne Purcell; a bibliography of newspaper clippings and books about O'Fallon; one biographic extract from <i>The Pinnacled Glory of the West</i> . Manuscript and magazine clipping has an additional duplicate that was housed in another file previously but combined (04/02/2012). All but the book extract are in a file that states that the documents need to go back to MSS Coll 1452 (Family History Project).
57	Ogden, Floyd Price	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Estates of 2 Prominent Denverites Are Filed."	c. 1968	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Date found through Google search of the two men listed in article. See Amter, Isidore.
57	Oglive Family History	1	Manuscript titled The Ogilvie Family History and Genealogy 1792 - 1976.	12/25/1975	Manuscript compiled and presented by Cleon Roberts to the Ogilvie family.
57	Ogilvy, Jack	1	Manuscript titled Jack Ogilvy's Letters About His Father and the American West.	1987-3/15/1994	Manuscript composed of letters between Jack Ogilvy and Orlin J. Scoville about the West and Ogilvy's father, Lord Ogilvy.
57	O'Hara, Edward and Family	1	Manuscript titled Edward O'Hara Family.	8/30/1976	Genealogic manuscript with information about members of the O'Hara family. Edward migrated to Colorado in 1873.
57	Ohmertz, Miss Millie	1	Typed extract titled "Female Pioneering."	1884-05/10/1924	Typed extract from unknown source. Copied in 1924. Ohmertz was the superintendent of the Moras Mine in the 1870s.
57	O'Kane, Neil	1	Obituary	4/7/1941	From The Carbonate Chronicle.

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
57	Old, John William	1	Biographical data	9/22/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data. John is Robert Orchard Old's son.
	Old, Robert Orchard	1	Statement made by Old about his life.	05/09/1886	Statement made to Dr. Hubert Howe Bancroft. Statement made in Georgetown. Robert is John Williams Old's father.
57	Oldham, Goodman	1	Typed copy of genealogic information written in the Oldham family Bible.	1867-1967	List of marriages, births, deaths, and bible ownership. Typed by Lucille S. Bowman, a Lineage Research Chairman in New York, for Mrs. James A. Sesler.
57	Oliner, Stan	1	Pooklet greated by a young Oliner showcooing Colorede history lessons	c. 1947	
<u>57</u>		1	Booklet created by a young Oliner showcasing Colorado history lessons.		Booklet created for school. Drawings and notes on Colorado history, geography, and biology.
57	Olinger, Mrs. Margaret G. (Mrs. George W.)	1	Obituary	12/21/1968	From unidentified Denver newspaper. Widow to civic leader and mortuaritian.
57	Oliphant, Pat	2	Biographic sketch and newspaper clipping titled "Post's Pat Oliphant Gets Cartoon Award."	04/27/1972-ND	Brief biographic sketch listing awards and life events; a newspaper clipping from <u>The Denver Post</u> about Oliphant's first Reuben award for his editorial cartooning in The Denver Post.
57	Olive, I. P. (Print)	1	Manuscript titled I. P. (Print) Olive, Cowman: The Colorado Phases of His Life.	1962	Draft of manuscript written by Harry E. Chrismas for The Westerners' Brand Book.
57	Oliver, Floyd	1	Biographical data	12/21/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
57 57	Olsen, Gustafson Families	2	Information about photographs and resolutions of condolence.	ND	A collection of three sheets of biographical and information about photographs donated by the Olsen family;
<i>51</i>	Olsen, dustaison i anilles	_	information about photographs and resolutions of condolence.	ND	one resolution of condolence in honor of Fred A. Olsen. File states the photographs are in Photograph
				0/45/4044	Collection S.H.S.C. Resolution passed by the I.O.R.M. (Improved Order of Red Men).
<u>57</u>	Olson, Arthur L.	1	Biographical data	3/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
<u>57</u>	Olson, Joseph	1	Biographic sketch	10/2/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana.
<u>57</u>	Olson, Oloff	2	Biographic sketch and photograph	1974-ND	One biographic sketch from Western Pioneer Days; one photograph of Mr. and Mrs. Oloff Olson.
57	Olson, Rita Mary (Mrs. Robert Victor Olson)	1	Biographical data	1/3/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
57	O'Mara, Patrick	1	Land deeds, receipts, and administation papers.	09/02/1881-	A collection of two deeds of trust, three tax receipts, one receipt for court costs, four warranty deeds, three
				11/08/1893	documents dealing with the O'Mara's estate following Patrick's death. In envelope addressed to Landon
					Abstract Co. from Margaret Kimmel of the Oxford Hotel.
57	Omohundro, John (Texas "Jack")	1	Newspaper clipping, photographs, brochures, promotional items, and a	01/1909-01/24/1985	A collection of materials sent by the Texas Jack Association that consists of one newspaper clipping from
•	Constraint of Control Control Control		manuscript.	0 17 1000 0 17 = 17 1000	The Herald Democrat about Omohundro and his memorial, one brochure for the Texas Jack Association,
			manasonpt.		three promotional sheets about the Texas Jack Association, a collection of four photographs, one
					· ·
F7	O'Neill, Dennis J.	1	Obituary	7/15/1940	manuscript titled <i>Texas Jack Omohundro</i> by Nellie Snyder Yost. From The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle.
<u>57</u>	O'Neill, Rose	1		12/25/1983	
<u>57</u>	,	4	Newspaper clipping titled "Old West."		Column written by Mike Flanagan for Denver Post.
<u>57</u>	Onorato, Nicholas	1	Biographical data	7/21/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
<u>57</u>	Orahood, Harper M.	0	Obituary	7/8/1911	From The Denver Times.
57	Orchard, Harry	2	Newspaper clippings about Orchard's death and creation of homemade bombs.	1954-C. 1956	A collection of three newspaper clippings from Rocky Mountain News and unidentified newspaper about Orchard and his death; a collection of clippings from unidentified source about books written about Orchard
					and photographs found into these books.
57	Orduno, Eusebio	1	Statements about Orduno's debts and payment.	12/23/1841-	A collection of two documents pertaining to Orduno's debts and payment of these debts. Originally written in
				01/23/1958	Spanish but translated in 1958. Photocopy and translatation in file. Earlier statement outlines what
					commodies Orduno will give Antonio Martinez in exchange for 94 pesos. Later document is a recipt for
					Orduno's payment to Seledonio Valdez. In envelop addressed to Rev. Michael Pascual of St. Augustine's
					Church in Antonito.
57	Orleans, Louis Phillippe	1	Biographic sketch	3/11/1971	Sketch compiled by Frank W. Orleans
57	Orman, James B.	1	Journal clipping titled "Hon. James B. Orman: Our Beginning-Of-The-Twentieth-Century Governor."	- 1/5/1901	From The Mecca.
57	Ormes, Manly Dayton	1	Collection of extracts about Ormes	ND	Collection of a typed obituary from Colorado Springs Gazette and an extract from The Book of Colorado Springs.
57	Ormiston, Clara M.	1	Biographical data	07/07-09/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information. File states to see also Morris, Milton T.
57	Ormsby, Waterman Lily	1	Booklet about Ormsby and his passage on the first passenger and mail route	1958	Biographic sketch produced for the 100 anniversary of Ormsby's trip. Ormsby was a New York Herald
<u></u>	O., C	0	from Butterfield Overland to California	ND - 4057	correspondent at the time. Middle digit of accession number likely a 5 but could be a 9.
57	Orr Family	2	Two manuscripts written by member of the Orr family about their experiences.	ND-c. 1957	One manuscript tield <i>The Story of Grandma's Nepesta Ranch</i> by Ruth Orr Potter; one manuscript titled <i>The</i>
					Orr Family by Mrs. Ord Orr. The authors were sisters-in-law. Second manuscript includes photographs and
		<u> </u>			clippings about the family.
57	Ortiz, Lucero	1	Discharge papers.	12/20/1864	Discharge papers for Lucas Ortiz. Copied 09/21/1962 from copy possessed by Rudolph A. Lucero, a
	1	1			grandson.

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
57	Orton, James	1	Press release about memorial to be erected in Orton's honor.	c. 1920	Press release put out by Pan American Union. Monument erected in Peru.
57	Osborn, Milo	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Pioneers Hear Early Stories."	c. 1960-1970s	From unidentified Larmier County newspaper.
57	Osgood, J. C.	2	Newspaper clipping titled "The Newest Figure in Finance" and biographic	09/07/1902-ND	One photostat of newspaper clipping from The New York Times; biographic sketch from Halaas Biography
57	Oagaad William	4	sketch.	03/09/1938-	files. Newspaper clipping presented by Peter D. Vroom, who wrote the article.
57	Osgood, William	I	Collecion of newspaper clippings		A collection of newspaper clippings about Osgoods and their gift to the Canon City Municipal museum. Four
				10/26/1945	clippings from Canon City newspaper and one from Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph. Housed in
	010 11:			0/07/4044	envelope addressed to Historical Society from Mrs. Osgood.
57	O'Sullivan, Dr. J. L.	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Colorado 'Home' to Marquette U. Journalism Dean."	2/27/1941	From <u>Denver Catholic Register</u> .
57	Otis, George Demont	1	Exhibit catalog showing Otis' works.	1977	Two copies of exhibit catalog of Otis' works exhibited at the Golden Gate National Recreation Area Headquarters in San Francisco.
57	Otsuka, Torakichi & Tame	1	Biographic sketch	ND	Genaologic and biographic sketch of the Otsuka family. Typed on Otsuka Brothers Farming and Feeding stationary.
57	Ott, Johnny	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Inventor of the Ice Cream Soda."	ND	From Rocky Mountain News.
57	Otto, John	1	Collection of letters written to Governor Pardee of California.	09/27/1902-	Collection of twelve letters to George C. Pardee. Most of the letters written by John Otto from Napa Prison.
		l'		10/14/1903	Copied from originals that are part of the Pardee Papers at the Bancroft Library.
57	Otto, Ralph D. M.	1	Biographical data	4/12/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data.
57	Ouray	12	Clippings, bibliography, postcard, and interview transcripts	10/08/1873-5/1/1966	A collection of two transcripts from oral interviews with W. O. Brower and Historical Society as well as Lewis
37	Ouray	12	l interview transcripts	10/00/10/3-3/1/1300	Myer and Historical Society; one magazine clipping from The Denver Post Empire Magazine about Meeker
					Massacre; one newspaper clipping from <u>Star-Journal and Sunday Chieftain</u> about respect for Ouray; one
					biographic portrait sponsored by the Colorado National Bank of Denver; one collection of typed extracts; one
					typed newspaper clipping from The Denver Daily Tribune that has a MSS number; one typed copy of
					Executive Document No. 31 about Ouray's death; one photostat copy of letter about Ouray's death on
					United State Indian Service stationary; one bibliography of works on Ouray; one note about newspaper
					clipping that has information about Native American peoples; a collection of letters between Historical
					Society and Elbert J. Floyd about Ouray's burial place; one postcard for the town of Ouray; one book
					newspaper clipping from Frank's Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper that has an accession number and call
					bumber. Two additional duplicates of bibliography and two additional duplications of Frank Leslie's
57	Overman, Oliver & Genevieve	10	Cards dealing with the Overman's wedding, letters, diploma, negatives,	1932-1957	A collection of congratuartory cards in honor the Overmans' wedding; a collection of five letters from Olive
0.	Groman, Girer & Genevieve	1.0	Tourist dealing that the eventual environments, research, diploma, regulates,	1002 1007	Overman to Genevieve Young (later Overman); a collection of three welcome home signs; two postcards;
					one collection of photographs/negatives from the Overmans' wedding; a list of items recieved as wedding
					presents; two different wedding books; one diploma for Genevieve's graduation from the University of
					Denver; one booklet made for Oliver. All but diploma from the 1930s. The Overmans' wedding took place in
F0	Outott	4	Obituaries	1890	1935.
58	Oviatt		Oblitaries	1890	Two obituaries from unidentified newspapers. House in envelope addressed to Mrs. Lydia Comstock
50			Dr. II. II.	10/00/1007	(daughter?). File states to see also Photos in Media Library of Oivatt Family.
58	Owen, James	2	Biographic sketches	10/02/1937-	One State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data including additional information; one
	D			01/26/1945	biographic sketch from Citizens Historical Association that has MSS number.
58	Owens, Bill	1	Invitiation to Owens' gubernorial inauguration.	1999	A collection of two different invitiations to Owens' first inauguration and ball.
58	Owens, Lois Claire	1	Program for Piano Recital	1948	Program to piano recital showcasing Owens' students.
58	Ownbey, J. A.	1	Newspaper clippings about Ownbey winning part of his claim to J. P. Morgan's	09/23/1916-	A collection of three articles photocopied together about Ownbey's claim to part of J. P. Morgan's estate.
			property.	04/28/1918	
58	Packard, Abel K. (Rev.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Packard Memorial</i> honoring the memory of Former Pastor	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	1	Bibliography noting articles and books regarding Alfred Packard	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	2	Article titled Words as True as Bone - A Report on the Packer Victims' Exhumation Project	1989	Published in Scientific Sleuthing Review, Vol. 13, No. 3
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	3	Pamphlet titled Enjoy a Great Dining Experience - 20th Annual Alferd Packer Day	04/29/1988	Published in University of Colorado Program Council
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	4	Typed paper titled The Story of Alfred Packer as Told by Mr. J. D. Martin, of Arco, Idaho, to James R. Harvey	N.D.	Enclosed is annotated map showing Packer's and party members route during crime
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	5	Newspaper clipping titled Colorado's Cannibal: Ghastly Fact of Myth?	02/12/1989	Published in The Chicago Tribune
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	6	Reprint of newspaper article titled How Packer Was Sentenced	06/1965	Published in The Silver State Record
50	i aonaia, Ailica L. (Alicia)	V	proprint of nowspaper article titled from a doner was defined	00/1000	It deliction in the oliver office record

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	7	Clipping titled Democrat -Eating Cannibalism Pinned on Lawyer and Graduate	11/02/1930	Published in The San Francisco Chronicle
			of Harvard by Will Rogers	,	
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	8	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Packer is Insane - The Murderer and Man-	08/09/1893	Published in The Denver Times
	actuals, / times 21 (/ times a)	ľ	Eater Finally Breaks Down	00/00/1000	a distribution in the Benter times
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	9	Correspondence to legal advisor to the Colorado Governor titled Pardon	08/14/1980	Requested by Barbara Sudler of the Colorado Historical Society
00	ackara, Amed E. (Amera)		Request for Alferd G. Packer	00/14/1000	Troquested by Burburt Oddier of the Colorado Filotofical Collecty
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	10	Pamphlet titled <i>Dedication Exercises of the Pioneer Memorial Tablet</i> for Packer	· 08/01/1928	Issued by The Ladies' Union Aid Society of Lake City, Colorado
30	ackard, Allied L. (Alleid)	10	victims	00/01/1920	issued by The Ladies Officit Aid Society of Lake Oity, Colorado
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	11	Copy of newspaper clipping titled <i>Packer's Capture - How the Greatest Living</i>	03/16/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
30	ackard, Allied L. (Alleid)	''	Murderer was Captured	03/10/1003	i ubilistied iii <i>The Detiver Tribulie</i>
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	12	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Heir Seeks Reward for Packer's Capture	N.D.	Unknown Source
30	ackard, Allied L. (Alleid)	12	Copy of Newspaper clipping titled Field Seeks Fleward for Facker's Capture	N.D.	OTIKITOWIT GOULGE
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	13	Clipping titled Alfie Packer - Colorado's Consummate Cannibal	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	14	Copy of clipping titled Alfred Packer, Old Scout, Is Dying	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	15	Copies of articles reviewing booklet titled Al Packer - A Colorado Cannibal	06/22/1968	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain Herald</i> and <i>The Seattle Tribune</i> (08/08/1968)
30	ackard, Allied L. (Alleid)	13	Copies of afficies reviewing bookiet filled Ai Lacker - A Colorado Carifibal	00/22/1900	dulished in The Hocky Mountain Heraid and The Seattle Hibdine (00/00/1900)
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	16	Miscellaneous short (some incomplete) newspaper clippings on Packer	N.D.	Miscellaneous sources
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	17	Booklet titled <i>Alfred Packer - The True Story of the Man-Eater</i> by Fred	07/22/1964	Published by <i>The Denver Post</i>
30	i achaiu, Ailleu L. (Alleiu)	''	Mazzulla	01/22/1304	I ubilished by The Deliver I Ust
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	18	Pamphlet titled Solving The American West's Greatest Mystery: Was Alferd	N.D.	Published in <i>History Research</i> by David P. Bailey
30	ackard, Allied L. (Alleid)	10	Packer Innocent of Murder?	N.D.	dulished in thistory nesearch by David 1. Dailey
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	19	Copy of Judge M Gerry's Death Sentence of Packer	04/13/1883	Unknown Source
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	20	Copy of Interviews with James D. Martin and Nathaniel Hunter regarding Alfred		Interviews under auspices of The Colorado Historical Society
56	rackaru, Allieu E. (Alleiu)	20	Packer by Thomas Dawson	00/00/1923	interviews under adspices of the Colorado Historical Society
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	21	Copy of letter from Ex-Governor C. S. Thomas to the Honorable William Blair	11/28/1930	Published in <i>The Silver World</i> and <i>The Lake City Times</i> on 12/04/1930
56	rackard, Allied E. (Alleid)	21	regarding Judge M. Gerry	11/20/1930	Fublished in The Silver World and The Lake City Times on 12/04/1950
50	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	22	Paper titled When Man 'Eats' Man by Carol Clark	N.D.	Submitted as part of a Pioneer Story Contest of the Colorado Federation of Women's Clubs
58 50	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	23	Copy of newspaper clipping title A Civilized Cannibal	03/17/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	24	Copies of Certificates of Discharge from the U. S. Army	04/25/1864	Fublished in The Deriver Tribune
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	25	Copy of Census Records	1850-1860, 1900	
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	26	Paper titled Alferd Packer by Lucille Wattles	08/1997	
58	Packard, Alfred E. (Alferd)	27	Copy of article titled <i>A Colorado Tragedy</i>	10/17/1874	Published in <i>Harper's Weekly</i>
58 58	Packard, George Byron (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	12/1961	Published in the Library Quarterly of the Denver Medical Society
	Paddock, A. A.	1	5 1		
58 58	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	Newspaper clipping titled A. A. 'Gov' Paddock Dies at His Home	11/08/1961	Published in The Fort Lysten Press
36	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1		Clipping titled Col. L. C. Paddock Passes Away at Home in Boulder	08/01/1940	Published in <i>The Fort Lupton Press</i>
E0	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	2	Climping titled I. C. Raddagk Paik Camara Editor Diag of Heart Attack	08/01/1940	Dublished in The Doulder County Miner & Former
58	Faudock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Fart 1	2	Clipping titled L. C Paddock, Daily Camera Editor, Dies of Heart Attack	00/01/1940	Published in The Boulder County Miner & Farmer
50	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	2	Clipping titled A Great Voice Stilled	08/03/1940	Published in <i>The Denver Democrat</i>
58	Faudock Lucius Carver. (Coi.) - Fart 1	3	Clipping titled A Great Voice Stilled	00/03/1940	Fubilished in The Deriver Democrat
50	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	1	Paddock Family Crest	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Faudock Lucius Carver. (Coi.) - Fart 1	4	raduock ranning clest	N.D.	Officiowit Source
58	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	5	Booklet with articles on Colonel L. C. Paddock	04/1936	Published in Colorado Editor and The Inter-Mountain Press
56	Faudock Lucius Carver. (Coi.) - Fart 1	3	Dooklet with articles on Coloner L. C. Faudock	04/1930	Fubilished in Colorado Editor and The Inter-Modritain Fress
58	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	6	Booklet with article titled Col. L. C. Paddock's Legacy to the Colorado Press	03/1941	Published in Colorado Editor and The Inter-Mountain Press
30	i addook Eddids Garver. (COL) - Fall I	ľ	Dooniet with atticle titled Col. L. C. Faudock's Legacy to the Colorado Piess	00/1341	I ubilibried in Obiorado Editor and The Inter-Mountain Fress
58	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	7	Article titled Col. L. C. Paddock's Editorials Show Parallel to, Differences	08/1943	Published in Colorado Editor and The Inter-Mountain Press
30	addoor Euclus Galvel. (OOI.) - Fall I	['	Between Editorials of Today	00/1340	I dononed in Oolorado Editor and The Inter-Wountain F1635
58	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 1	ρ	Reminiscence titled <i>Lucius Carver Paddock</i> by Laurence Paddock	1950	Donated by A. Gayle Waldrop, Professor of Journalism, University of Colorado
30	i addook Eddids Garver. (COL) - Fall I	ľ	THE THIRD COLOR LINE LUCIUS CAIVEL FAULUCK BY LAUTERICE FAULUCK	1330	Donated by A. Cayle Waldrop, Froisson of Journalism, Onliversity of Colorado
58	Paddock Lucius Carver. (Col.) - Part 2	1	Copies of editorials written by Paddock	1914 - 1934	For publication in <i>The Boulder Daily Camera</i>
50	addook Eddius Garver. (COI.) - Fall 2	['	Ouples of Editorials writter by Faudoux	1314 - 1334	i oi publication in the boulder bally califera
58	Paepcke, Elizabeth	1	Letter from Paula Paepcke Zurcher to Stan Oliner regarding the death of	07/03/1994	
	aopono, Elizabotii	[Elizabeth Paepcke	07/00/1004	
<u> </u>		L	ובווצמטכוווו מכייטול		1

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
58	Page, Edward Franklin	1	Clipping titled E. F. Page, Pioneer Business Man of the Lower Valley, Dies	05/07/1941	Published in The Lamar Register
			After Short Illness		
58	Page, Thomas Nelson (Hon.)	1	Address to Colorado House of Representatives titled Virginia's Influence on the	10/22/1921	
			Development of the West		
58	Page, Thomas Nelson (Hon.)	2	Correspondence between Page and Thomas F. Dawson	1921	
58	Page, Thomas Nelson (Hon.)	3	Correspondence to Dawson from Morrison Shafroth regarding the 341st Field	11/20/1922	
			Artillery of the 89 Div. of the A.E.F.		
58	Page, Thomas Nelson (Hon.)	4	Clipping titled Thomas Nelson Page, War-Time Envoy to Italy and Author, Dies	11/02/1922	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			in Virginia		
58	Paine, Thomas	1	Clipping titled Saved by a Chalk Mark in a column titled Historical Highlight's	06/12/1941	Published in The Calhan News
			by Elmo Scott Watson		
58	Paine, Thomas	2	Clipping titled Saved by a Chalk Mark in a column titled Historical Highlight's	06/12/1941	Published in <i>The Prairie Settler</i>
			by Elmo Scott Watson		
58	Paine, Thomas	3	Clipping titled Saved by a Chalk Mark in a column titled Historical Highlight's	06/13/1941	Published in The Wellington Sun
			by Elmo Scott Watson		
58	Painter, John E,	1	Booklet with articles and advertisements from <i>The American Hereford Journal</i>	1930-1938	Painter's ranch located in Roggen, CO
			on Painter's Herefords		
58	Palliser, John (Capt.)	1	Request from Government of Saskatchewan, for information on Palliser's 1857	01/22/1965	
			Expedition in Western America		
58	Palmer, Charles D.	1	Obituary titled Charles D Palmer Funeral Conducted in Sterling Today	05/23/1940	Published in <i>The Northeastern Colorado News</i> , Sterling, CO.
58	Palmer, George	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services for Rocky Ford Resident at Ruskin, Nebraska	05/31/1940	Published in <i>The Rocky Ford Tribune</i>
58	Palmer, Robert S.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
58	Palmer, Walter Aaron (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/06/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	1	Biographical information (7 copies)	N.D.	Published in The History of Denver
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	2	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Scope and content noted from William J. Jackson Palmer Collection #477, Stephen Hart Library
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	3	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>The Narrow Gauge King</i>	06/10/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	4	Clipping from magazine with photo titled <i>General William J. Palmer of Colorado Springs</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	5	Newspaper clipping with Photo titled General William J. Palmer	N.D.	Published in The Colorado Springs Gazette
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	6	Copy of letter from Palmer to a Mr. Perkins thanking him for his concern on	01/07/1907	1 distribution in The Colorado Optingo dazene
	amer, riman sasiesi (asin)	ľ	Palmer's injuries following a fall.	0.1/01/1001	
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	7	Newspaper article titled Empire Builder - William Jackson Palmer Lived To See	03/09/1947	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
		ľ	His Dreams Come True		, asiano in this 2 sino it con 2 inpire magazine
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	8	Obituary notice and articles on General Palmer after his death	03/14/1909	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	9	Copy of article or transcript of speech titled General William J. Palme r	N.D.	Written/presented by Judge Wilson McCarthy
	, ,		regarding the Denver & Rio Grande R.R.		
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	10	Program titled Annual Palmer Memorial Day, Monument Valley Park	07/31/1932	
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	11	Set of newspaper clippings on General Palmer	N.D.	Various newspapers
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	12	Rack Card Titled William Jackson Palmer - Colorado Springs Pioneers	N.D.	Issued by the Colorado Springs Pioneers Museum
	, , ,		Museum		
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	13	List of articles on Palmer published in The Rocky Mountain News	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	14	Copy of newspaper article titled General Palmer's Return	07/09/1873	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	15	Paper titled William Jackson Palmer - A Builder of the West	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	16	List titled Collection Received From G. Krouse, February 17,1948	02/17/1948	Provided by G. Krouse
58	Palmer, William Jackson (Gen.)	17	Brochure on honoring General Palmer	05/27/1954	Issued by The Newcomen Bulletin For North America, Vol. 32, No. 8
58	Parcell, Lew W.	1	Biographical Data	12/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
58	Paris, Walter	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Walter Paris - Pioneer Landscape Painter	06/07/1924	Published in The Colorado Springs Gazette
				44/4050	
58	Parker, Isaac Charles (Hon.)	1	Magazine article titled He Hanged 79 Men-Isaac Parker 'The Hanging Judge'	11/1958	Published in Link, Vol. 23, No. 6
58	Parker, Quanah	1	Obituary titled Quanah Parker, Famed Chief, Dies in Lawton, Oklahoma	N.D.	Unknown Source
58	Parkhill, Clayton (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	07/1961	Published in <i>Library Quarterly</i> of the Denver Medical Society
58	Parkhill, Forbes	1	Biographical Oata	07/01/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
JU	prantini, roides		phographical data	01/01/1344	Potato i notorical ovolety vi ovioravo i vitii ivi bivyrapriical vata

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
58	Parkhill, Forbes	2	Newspaper clipping title Our Empire Authors - The Reporter Who Made Good	01/27/1952	Published in The Denver Post
58	Parkhill, Forbes	3	Article titled Colorado's Earliest Settlements by Forbes Parkhill	10/1957	Published in Colorado Magazine, Vol. XXXIV, No. 4
58	Parkhill, Forbes	4	Report titled The Medano Springs and Zapato Grant	01/10/1879	Published by the U. S. House of Representatives, Report No, 60
58	Parkhill, Forbes	5	Paper read to the Pikes Peak Region Historical Society by Forbes Parkhill	07/21/1959	
			titled Colorado's Earliest Settlement		
58	Parkhill, Forbes	6	Copies of decree authorizing the Medano Springs and Zapato grants (in	01/19/1820	Issued by the Mexican Government
			Spanish)		
58	Parkhill, Forbes	7	Plat titled Map of the Medano Springs and Zapato Grants	04/18/1879	Issued by the U. S. Surveyor General's Office
58	Parkhill, Forbes	8	Topographic Map titled The San Luis Valley, Colorado showing the Medano	1909	Issued by the U. S. Geological Survey
			Springs and Zapato Grant		
58	Parkhill, Lucille	1	Obituary Notice for Mrs. Parkhill	1971	Unknown Source
59	Parkison, Harold A.	1	Biographical Data	02/09/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Parkman, Francis	1	Excerpt from a letter by Francis Parkman to Pierre Margry regarding early	10/17/1882	Donated by James B. Stewart, of Denver, through James G. Rogers
			Denver		
59	Parlapiano, Sam	1	Biographical Data	03/09/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Parmeter, Henry Hannibal	1	Biographical Sketch (Autobiographical?)	05/29/1923	Unknown Source
59	Parrott, George ("Big Nose George")	1	Copy of newspaper article titled The Lynching of George Parrott	1881	Published in The Carbon County Journal, Rawlins, Wyoming
59	Parry, Charles C. (Ph.D.)	1	Excerpts from articles on Colorado and the West written by Dr. Parry	1864	Published in The Chicago Evening Journal, The Chicago Journal and The Chicago Press-Tribune
59	Parshall, Ralph Leroy	1	Biographical Data	12/09/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Parshall, Ralph Leroy	2	Report titled Measuring Water in Irrigation Channels by R. L. Parshall of the	01/1932	Published in Farmers' Bulletin No. 1683 by the U. S. Department of Agriculture
			Soil Conservation Service		
59	Parshall, Ralph Leroy	3	Small medal with quotation from Psalms	N.D.	
59	Parsons, Clifford I.	1	Biographical Data	03/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Pascoe, Benjamin	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Pascoe, John	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Chicago Creek Hanging Case	01/25/1860	Published in <i>The Mountaineer</i>
59	Patch, Betty E.	1	Autobiographical Sketch titled A Woman's Experiences During A London Air	09/21/1921	
	,		Raid in the War of 1914-1918		
59	Patten, Andrew M.	1	Autobiographical Sketch titled Reminiscence and Memories	N.D.	Unknown Source
59	Patton, Harold W.	1	Magazine article titled The Love of Flying by Gordon Baxter with some words	07/1989	Published in <i>Private Clubs</i> , Vol. 4, No. 4
			on Patton		
59	Patton, Harold W.	2	Magazine article titled Centennial Airport - A Decade of Leadership	03/1990	Published in Colorado Business Magazin e, Vol. 17. No. 3
59	Patton, Harold W.	3	Prospectus and notice of Special Meeting of Stockholders of Patton Oil	05/14/1985	Issued by the Patton Oil Company
			Company		
59	Patterson E. H. N.	1	Copy of obituary notice titled Over The Rive r for Patterson, editor of The	04/28/1880	Published in The Colorado Transcript, Golden, Colorado
			Georgetown Miner		
59	Patterson E. H. N.	2	Article titled E. H. N. Patterson: 'Ready of any Emergency': Tales of an	2003	Published in the Journal of Illinois History, Vol. 6, No.1
			Oquawka, Illinois Newspaper Family		
59	Patterson, Samuel	1	Biographical Sketch	08/16/2006	E-mail from Skkelly@fone.net
59	Patterson, Wayne K.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/17/69	From Colorado Department of Institutions
59	Patterson, Wayne K.	2	Newspaper article titled Activism Behind Bars	11/14/1971	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	1	Resolution honoring Pattison by The Society of the Sons of the Revolution	11/06/1902	
		<u> </u>			
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	2	Remarks made by Mr. Macbeth in the Colorado Supreme Court honoring	N.D.	
		_	Pattison		
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	3	Confirmation certificate for Lucia E. Pattison	05/22/1892	
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	4	Mortgage for lot in Salt Lake City, Utah assumed by Pattison	03/27/1888	
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	5	Letter from J.& G. Griffin noting transmittal of draft payable to A. E. Patterson, Trustee	08/11/1898	
59	Pattison, Albert E. (Hon.)	6	Letter from Real & Thomas, of Amalgamating & Concentrating for receipt of	08/26/1898	
	, , , , ,		funds from A. E. Patterson, Trustee		
59	Paull, Cordelia	1	Membership Certificate in the Society of the Daughters of the American	04/10/1907	
	· ·	1	Revolution for Cordelia Paull		

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
59	Paull, Cordelia	2	Membership Certificate in the Society of the Daughters of the American	04/10/1907	
			Revolution for Mrs. Bertha Paull Taylor		
59	Paxson, Edward Samuel	1	Pamphlet titled A Portfolio of the Art of E. S. Paxson	1954	Published by the <i>Montana Historical Society Press</i> , Montana Heritage Series No. 4
59	Paxson, Edward Samuel	2	Pamphlet titled E. S. Paxson - Montana Artist	1963	Published by the <i>Montana Historical Society Press</i> , Montana Heritage Series No. 14
59	Payne, Thomas John	1	Paper titled Reminiscences of Early Days in North Park, Colorado as told by	06/19/1937	
			Payne to James R. Harvey		
59	Payne, Thomas John	2	Biographical sketch of Thomas John Payne titled An Interesting Pioneer by	N.D.	
			George J. Remsburg		
59	Payton, Roy A.	1	Biographical Data	10/23/1948	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Peabody, David & John	1	Genealogical information on the Peabody family	01/26/1990	Provided by the Albion Historical Society, Albion, Colorado
59	Peabody, Frances C. (Mrs. James H.	1	Article titled Across the Plains Deluxe in 1865, by Frances Peabody, widow of	N.D.	Published in Colorado Magazine
	Peabody)		Colorado Governor J. H. Peabody		
59	Peabody, Frances C. (Mrs. James H.	2	Address Book used by Mrs. Peabody for official entertaining while her husband	01/1903	
	Peabody)		was Colorado Governor		
59	Peabody, James Clelland	1	Biographical Sketch	03/19/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
59	Peabody, James Clelland	2	Letter from James C. Peabody to Agnes (?) with some biographical information	12/03/1960	
59	Peabody, James Clelland	3	Letter regarding reelection campaign of Peabody's father, Colorado Governor	09/27/1961	
			James Hamilton Peabody in 1904		
59	Pearce, Cara Rowena	1	Copy of A Memoir by Cara Rowena Pearce	N.D.	Unknown Source
59	Pearson, Homer L.	1	Biographical Data	12/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Peck, Allen S. (Col.)	1	Biographical Data	02/23/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Peck, Warren B.	1	Pension Certificate for Warren B. Peck for service in the 7th Regiment of the	02/24/1910	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
			Michigan Volunteer Cavalry		
59	Peck, Warren B.	2	Certificate noting increase in pension for Peck for service in the 7th Regiment	07/03/1926	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
			of the Michigan Volunteer Cavalry		
59	Peck, Warren B.	3	Card with photograph of Gen. James Esom Jewel, Commander-in-Chief, Grand	1931	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
			Army of the Republic 1930-1931		
59	Peck, Warren B.	4	Newspaper clipping with photograph of Abraham Lincoln after election as	N.D.	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
		_	President of the United States		
59	Peck, Warren B.	5	Discharge certificate issued to Peck	05/23/1865	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
59	Peck, Warren B.	6	Booklet titled Articles of Association and Roster of Survivors of "Gen'l Custer's"	09/10/1903	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
<u> </u>	Deal, Warran D	7	Michigan Cavalry Brigade	ND	Departed by Marie D. Deade Democra Coloredo
59	Peck, Warren B.	7	Medal issued at Annual Reunion of the Seventh Michigan Cavalry Association	N.D.	Donated by Mary R. Peck, Denver, Colorado
<u> </u>	Death Disheard	4	Disagnahinal Data	10/00/1010	Otata Historical Contata of Colomada Forms for his organization data
59	Peete, Richard	1	Biographical Data	10/28/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59 50	Pellet, Elizabeth Eyre	0	Biographical Data	11/28/1934	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Pellet, Elizabeth Eyre	2	Letter from Pellet, Colorado House of Representatives, to Colorado Historical	11/19/1942	
50	Pellet, Elizabeth Eyre	2	Society Biographical Data	11/29/1957	State Historical Society of Colorada Form for biographical data
59 50	Pellet, Robert Lockwood	ე 1	Biographical Information	02/28/1951	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data Data collected by the Alumni Council of Amherst College
<u>59</u> 59	Pelligreen, Mary A.	1	Obituary Notices	09/12/1972	Unknown Source
59 59	Pelmounter, Leondine	1	Handwritten account of pioneer life and coming to Colorado in 1842	N.D.	Unknown Source
59 59	Peña, Federico (Hon.)	1	Booklet titled What Can Happen When You Imagine A Great City, 1983-1991	1991	Published by the City and County of Denver
JJ	i cha, i edenco (Hon.)		by Mayor Federico Peña	1331	is abilished by the Oity and Ooding of Denvel
59	Peña, Federico (Hon.)	2	Campaign material for mayoral election in	1987	
59 59	Peña, Federico (Hon.)	3	Invitation to the 1990 State of the City Address	07/23/1990	
59	Peña, Federico (Hon.)	4	Wedding invitation to the marriage of Ellen Hart and the Honorable Federico	05/21/1988	Invitation addressed to the Colorado Historical Society
50	1 3.14, 1 3401100 (11011.)	·	Peña	33/21/1300	Timilation additioned to the colorado historical coolety
59	Pender, Joseph D.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
59	Pendleton, Dallas M.	1	Letters (in poor condition) from/to Dallas Pendleton	1881 & 1866	Unknown Source
	Pendleton, Jonathan Mabbitt	1	Interview titled <i>J. M. Pendleton</i> , <i>Fifty-Eighter</i> by Thomas F. Dawson	07/15/1921	Dawson was Curator of History for the Colorado State Historical and Natural History Society
59			Internet allower in a character, and Lighter by Hielinder Duwooll		
59 59	Penick, William Ridgeway (Gen.)	1	Biographical information with photograph of Penick	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Ida Penick Larison

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
59	Penick, William Ridgeway (Gen.)	3	Biographical sketch titled Eldon Larison, One of Golden's Boys	N.D.	Unknown Source
59	Pennington, William M.	1	Biographical information on Pennington	N.D.	Unknown Source
59	Pennington, William M.	2	Newspaper clipping with photographs of Navajo life taken by Pennington	04/27/1965	Published in <i>The Daily Sentinel</i> , Grand Junction, Colorado
59	Pennington, William M.	3	Biographical sketch of William Pennington	N.D.	Prepared by F. M. Stapleton, Carlsbad, N. M.
60	Penrose, Spencer	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
60	Penrose, Spencer	2	Copy of obituary notice titled <i>Penrose Dies at Springs - Relapse Fatal to Man</i>	12/08/1939	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
			Who Made Millions in Mines		
60	Penrose, Spencer	3	Newspaper articles on life of Spencer Penrose printed after his death	12/07/1939	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
60	Penrose, Spencer	4	Biographical Sketch	03/18/1939	Published in The United Press Intermountain News Letter
30 30	Penrose, Spencer	5	Newspaper article titled Mrs. Spencer Penrose Dies at 85	01/24/1956	Published in <i>The Colorado Springs Gazette-Telegraph</i>
30 30	Perkins, Charles	1	Clipping titled <i>Tales of the Old West - Scraps of History</i>	09/11/1941	Published in <i>The Steamboat Pilot</i>
60	Perkins, Mrs. Daniel	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Her Mother Not Told - Lonely Death of Mrs.</i>	05/30/1891	Published in <i>The Denver Republican</i>
50	orkino, Mio. Bariloi		Daniel Perkins in Middle Park	00/00/1001	abilition in the between republican
60	Perkins, Frank H.	1	Obituary notice titled Frank H. Perkins, Well Known Salidan, Found Dead at	02/14/1941	Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
50	Cikino, Frank II.	1'	Home	02/14/1041	I ubilished in The Ganda Bany Man
60	Perkins, George W.	1		01/10/1922	
00	l erkins, deorge w.	'	Time view with N. Maxey Tabor, by Thomas Dawson, about deorge W. Terkins	01/10/1922	
60	Perkins, William H. ("Moccasin Bill")	1	Newspaper article titled "Moccasin Bill" - Scout and Hunter	06/16/1905	Published in The Friday Evening Times - Illustrated Weekly Magazine
60	Perrenoud, Gus F.	1	Cash/address book titled Gus F. Perrenoud, Denver City, Colorado Territory,	1865	Unknown Source
50	Ferrenoud, Gus F.	1'	1	1000	Officion Source
60	Dorrin Coorgo F	1	January 1865 Pamphlet titled George E. Perrin Conference Room at the Englewood Public	05/22/1986	leaved by the Englewood Dublic Library
60	Perrin, George E.		1 '	05/22/1986	Issued by the Englewood Public Library
20	Perrine, William Davison	4	Library Connections of the Device formity	N.D.	Dranguad by William Davison Daviso
60 20	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	Genealogy of the Perrine family		Prepared by William Davison Perrine
30	Perry, Marjorie	1	Newspaper article titled Marjorie Perry: Woman of the West	05/06/1969	Published in The Denver Post
60	Perry, Marjorie	2	Newspaper clipping of letter to the editor, from Marcellus S. Merrill, regarding	08/07/1969	Published in <i>The Steamboat Pilot</i>
••	<u> </u>	_	the death of Marjorie Pilot	00/1000	
60	Perry, Marjorie	3	Copy of memorial for Marjorie Perry by Anna R. Garrey of the Denver	09/1969	
			Fortnightly Club		
<u> </u>	Pershing, W. S.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Limon Pioneer Has 89th Birthday	01/27/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
30	Pershing, W. S.	2	Newspaper clipping titled W. S. Pershing is Honored on Anniversary	04/11/1941	Published in The Limon Eastern Colorado Leader
30	Person, Robert T.	1	Interview with 1998 Inductee to Colorado Business Hall of Fame,	01/1998	See Video Tape View Collection produced by KCNC, Channel 4
30	Pesman, M. Walter	1	Biographical Data	05/12/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Pesman, M. Walter	2	Reprint of booklet titled Landscape Development of School Grounds by M.	02/1928	Published in the American School Board Journal, February 1928
			Walter Pesman		
30	Pesman, M. Walter	3	Article titled Man, The Troublemake r by M. Walter Pesman	06/1935	Published in <i>Trail and Timberline</i> by The Colorado Mountain Club, No. 200
60	Pesman, M. Walter	4	Articles titled In Quest of the Unusual Among Denver's Trees; The Lark	06/1931	Published in Trail and Timberline by The Colorado Mountain Club, No. 152
			Bunting State Bird; Nature Protection		
60	Pesman, M. Walter	5	Articles titled Nature Protection Possibilities & Trees and Near-Trees in the	06/1930	Published in Trail and Timberline by The Colorado Mountain Club, No. 140
			Region of the Rockies by Pesman		
60	Pesman, M. Walter	6	Article titled Native Ornamental Shrubs in Colorado by Pesman	07/1929	Published in Trail and Timberline by The Colorado Mountain Club, No. 129
60	Pesman, M. Walter	7	Pamphlet titled Colorado Orchids by M. Walter Pesman	04/12/1939	Unknown Source
60	Pesman, M. Walter	8	El Paso County, Colorado, Zoning District Map and Zoning Resolution	04/15/1942	Adopted by the El Paso County Planning Commission. Pesman was a Planning Consultant for this
30	Peters, William David	1	Poem about William Peters titled Grandpa with attached photograph	02/02/1988	Written by his granddaughter, Delilah Lowry of Colorado City, CO
60	Peters, William David	2	Newspaper clipping titled History of Dave Peters Family	01/21/1988	Published in <i>The Plainsman Herald</i> , Springfield, CO
60	Peterson, Alfred	1	Genealogical information on Alfred Peterson	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
60	Peterson, Axel E.	1	Paper on Peterson and his gun shop on Larimer Street in Denver (appears to	N.D.	Donated by Leighton L. Baker
	<u> </u>		have missing pages)		
60	Peterson, Axel E.	2	Biographical sketch titled <i>The Life Story of Axel W. Peterson</i> , by Leighton L.	06/22/1964	Donated by Leighton L. Baker
		[Baker		- · ····· - · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
60	Peterson, Axel E.	3	Letter from Leighton Baker to the Colorado State Historical Museum offering	06/17/1964	
	Colori, And E.	Ĭ	some Peterson items for sale	33,17,100-	
60	Peterson, Axel E.	4	Copy of letter from A. W. Peterson to a Mr. Aldridge with estimate of work to be	02/21/1031	
oo	I GIGIOUII, ANGI L.	7	done on a 22 Hornet rifle	02/21/1301	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
60	Peterson, Charles	1	Envelope containing business cards, receipts, licenses, auto registration and	02/10/1966	Donated by Covey E. Hall, Denver, CO
			other ephemera		
60	Peterson, Charles	2	Letter to Tom Laurie, Esq., of Flint, Michigan from Gaines M. Allen of Denver	03/01/1918	Donated by Covey E. Hall, Denver, CO on 02/10/1966
			regarding Charles Peterson		
60	Peterson, James H.	1	Obituary titled Aged Man Dies of Accident Injuries	05/24/1940	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
60	Peterson, Mary H.	1	Biographical Data	06/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Peterson, Samuel	1	Obituary titled Sam Peterson	07/15/1940	Published in The Carbonate Weekly Chronicle, Leadville Colorado
60	Petrie, Harry	1	Biographical Data	06/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Petrie, Harry	2	Letter to Dr. Hafen from Henry Swan with autobiographical information by Petrie	07/21/1942	
60	Petrie, Harry	3	Autobiographical information	N.D.	
60	Petrie, Harry	4	Series of letters to Mr. McMechen from Petrie regarding cattle raising in the west	1944	
60	Petrikin, J. M. B.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Petrikin, J. M. B.	2	Magazine article with biographical information. Petrikin was on magazine's	03/1941	Published in the Mountain States Banker, Vol. XXVI, No. 3
			cover.		
60	Petry, Nicholas R.	1	Program for award dinner titled 1986 Citizen of the West - Nick Petry	01/07/1986	
60	Petry, Nicholas R.	2	Pamphlet with seating assignments for the 1986 Citizen of the West Award Dinner	01/07/1986	
60	Petry, Nicholas R.	3	Card with photograph of Nicholas R. Petry for the 1986 Citizen of the West Award Dinner	01/07/1986	
60	Pettie, Alonzo	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>The Cowboy Way</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
60	Pettingell, J. N. (Hon.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Authentic Story of the Grand Lake Massacre by Judge Pettingwell	06/20/1940	Published in <i>The Middle Park Times</i>
60	Pettis, S. Newton (Hon.)	1	Copies of letters by Judge Pettis in 1861 with attached biographical information	1861	Provided by the Archives Division of State Library and Museum, Harrisburg, PA
60	Petty, Metta	1	Reminiscences about life in Campo, Colorado	N.D.	Unknown Source
60	Pfeiffer, Albert Henry	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Southern Colorado	07/19/1871	Published in The Weekly Colorado Transcript
60	Pfeiffer, Albert Henry	2	Copy of magazine article titled Albert H. Pfeiffer by Frank M. Freeman	02/1967	Published in <i>The Wes</i> t. Donated by Frank Freeman
60	Pfeiffer, Albert Henry	3	Copies of letter to Pfeiffer	05/08/1863	
60	Pfeiffer, Elizabeth Chamberlin	1	Paper - Historic Colorado - Elizabeth Chamberlin Pfeiffer related to Mrs. Chester Mathias by Grandma Pfeiffer	N.D.	
60	Phelps, James Arthur	1	Biographical Data	04/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Phennah, John	1	Stationary Engineers Certificate issued by the State of Colorado and City of Denver	08/1896	Donated by Dolores Peupe
60	Philleo, Estelle	1	Booklet titled Estelle Philleo "Setting the West to Music" 1881 - 1936 by Nollie Mume (Copy 1)	1955	Purchased from Norma Flynn 12/07/1955
60	Philleo, Estelle	2	Booklet titled Estelle Philleo "Setting the West to Music" 1881 - 1936 by Nollie Mume (Copy 2)	1955	Purchased from Norma Flynn 12/07/1955
60	Philippus, Louis M.	1	Biographical information on Louis Philippus with additional information on his father, Christian Louis Philippus	N.D.	Unknown Source
60	Phillips, Anna Davis	1	Obituary titled Anna Phillips, County Pioneer, Taken by Death	05/15/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
60	Phillips, Charles William	1	Handwritten autobiography	N.D.	. action of the outer only record
60	Phillips, George A.	1	Transcript of interview with George A. Phillips by E. R. Burkey	01/23/1934	
	Phillips, Irene	1	Program for Graduating Exercises at Manual Training High School, District One, Denver	06/06/1901	
60	Timps, nene		TOHE. DEHVEL		
		1		1879-1889	Compiled by Agnes Wright Spring, State Historical Society
60	Phillips, John D.	1	Tabulation of Denver area newspaper items concerning John D. Phillips	1879-1889 N.D.	Compiled by Agnes Wright Spring, State Historical Society Unknown Source
60 60	Phillips, John D. Phillips, Maxine Brown	1 1	Tabulation of Denver area newspaper items concerning John D. Phillips Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source
60 60 60	Phillips, John D. Phillips, Maxine Brown Phillips, Orie Leon (Hon.)	1 1 1 1	Tabulation of Denver area newspaper items concerning John D. Phillips Biographical Sketch Biographical Data	N.D. 10/28/1943	Unknown Source State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60 60	Phillips, John D. Phillips, Maxine Brown	1 1 1 1	Tabulation of Denver area newspaper items concerning John D. Phillips Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown Source

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
60	Phipps, Gerald Hughes	1	Program for Memorial Service and Celebration of the Life of Gerald Hughes	08/10/1993	nemarks
00	I Tripps, deraid Trugilles	'	Phipps	00/10/1993	
60	Phipps, Gerald Hughes	2	Biographical Information	08/1972	Unknown Source
60	Lawrence Cowle Phipps	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
60	Lawrence Cowle Phipps	2	Biographical Data	08/09/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Lawrence Cowle Phipps	3	Newspaper clipping titled Party Line Visits The Phipps Family	01/01/1963	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
60	Lawrence Cowle Phipps	4	Partial newspaper clipping titled <i>The Phippses</i> including Phipps Family Tree	07/25/1965	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
00	Lawrence Come i hippo	7	a did no vopapor dipping did a The Thippoed including Thippot anily tree		Tablished III The Beliver Foot Empire Magazine
60	Phips, William (Sir)	1	Clipping titled <i>Historical Highlights - Strenuous American</i> by Elmo Scott Watson	08/01/1941	Published in <i>The Dolores Star</i>
60	Phips, William (Sir)	1	Clipping titled Historical Highlights - Strenuous American by Elmo Scott Watson	08/01/1941	Published in <i>The Pueblo Indicator</i>
60	Pierce, Arthur E.	1	Copy of letter from Arthur E. Pierce to "Friend Hagar"	N.D.	Issued by The Society of Colorado Pioneers
60	Pierce, Charles G.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Pierce, Jerry Albert	1	Newspaper clipping titled A Tribute to Jerry Albert Pierce	10/31/1956	Published in The Herald Democrat, Leadville, Colorado
60	Pierce, John (Gen.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled When The Pierce Boys Laid Out Colorado's County And Township Lines	10/30/1927	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
60	Pierce, John (Gen.)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Gen. John Pierce Dies of Apoplexy	N.D.	Unknown Source
60	Pierce, John (Gen.)	3	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Some Personal Reminiscences	12/05/1899	Published in <i>The Daily News</i> , Denver, CO
60	Pierce, John (Gen.)	4	Paper titled Some Childhood Remembrances of Early Denver	09/23/1920	Unknown Source
60	Pierce, John (Gen.)	5	Attached sheet to above titled Incidents in the Life of John Pierce	02/17/1897	Unknown Source
60	Pierce, R. J.	1	Handwritten biographical sketch	02/09/1949	
60	Pierce, R. J.	2	Account of the Russell Party prospecting in Colorado	02/28/1949	
60	Pigg, Frank M.	1	Obituary titled Frank M. Pigg Funeral Rites Held Tuesday	05/05/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled The Incredible Journey of Zebulon Pike	02/23/1969	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	2	Magazine with article titled Zebulon Pike, National Hero by Lily W. Lykes	10/1928	Published in Daughters of the American Revolution Magazine, Vol. 62, No. 10
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	3	Copy of article titled The Discover of Pike's Peak	1873-1874	Published in <i>Out West</i>
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	4	Paper titled Affidavit to Accompany Gen'l Zebulon M. Pike's Sword and The Death of Zebulon M. Pike	11/14/1905	
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	5	Clippings title The Pike Exploration Centennial	1906	Published in The American Monthly Review of Reviews, pages 333-337
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	6	Newspaper article titled Unwarranted Attacks On Pike's Character Are Proved FalseBy The DAR	04/29/1928	Published in The Colorado Springs Gazette and Telegraph
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	7	Newspaper clipping titled No Record That Gen. Pike Ever Lived In This City	03/26/1916	Published in <i>The Times-Advertiser</i> , Trenton, NJ
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	8	Newspaper clipping titled, Gen. Pike, Famous as Discoverer of Pike's Peak, Was Not a Native of Trenton	06/11/1916	Published in <i>The Times-Advertiser</i> , Trenton, NJ
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	9	Magazine clipping titled The Battle for Little York, 1813	2008	Published in MHQ: The Quarterly Journal of Military History, Vol. 21, No. 2, pp 40-49
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	10	Paper titled <i>Pikes Peak, Pike And The Flag</i> - Gilbert McClurg's Address in Colorado Springs	12/04/1932	
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	11	Booklet titled The Louisiana Purchase and its First Explorer Zebulon Montgomery Pike by Alva Adams	07/12/1894	
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	12	Clipping titled Zebulon Pike, Foolhardy Explorer by Mike Flanagan	07/20/1986	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	13	Paper with brief story of the Zebulon Pike Expedition	1806/1807	Unknown Source
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	14	Paper titled Sesquicentennial Agenda	08/10/1956	
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	15	Sheet with photo of Zebulon Pike	08/10/1956	Issued by The Colorado Springs Board of Realtors
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	16	Photo captioned <i>The Brave Brigadier General Zebulon M. Pike Who Gloriously Fell in his Countrys Cause</i>	04/27/1813	Unknown Source
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	17	Postcards titled Zebulon Pike: Explorer & Spy	N.D.	
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	18	Photo of Pike's Monument	09/1936	Published in <i>Colorado Magazine</i> , Vol. XIII, No. 5
60	Pike, Zebulon Montgomery (Gen.)	19	Miscellaneous short clippings about Pike	N.D.	Miscellaneous sources
60	Pillard, Charles Peter	1	Biographical Data	03/09/1977	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Pinchot, Gifford	1	Articles titled Gifford Pinchot's Contribution to American Forestry & Pinchot,	1961	Published by The Forest History Society
		1.	Cary, Greeley		
60	Pinkett, Zaldee L.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Widow Leaves \$797,547	05/1967	Unknown Source

Day	Colder Neme	lkam	SUBJECT	Data Created	Domostro
Box	Folder Name	Item		Date Created	Remarks
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	1	Booklet titled Zweite Inaugurations Anfpradje	01/1881	Donated by E. B. Morgan 08/13/1989
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	2	Booklet titled Zwijabrfiche Botfchaft	1881	Donated by W. C. Ferril
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	3	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>The State Ball</i>	01/12/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	4	List of the Republican Ticket with Frederick W. Pitkin, candidate for Governor and Horace Tabor for Lt Gov.	1878	Unknown Source
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	5	Paper titled Political Views by Frederic W. Pitkin	1884	Unknown Source
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	6	General Order No. 24 - Announcement of Pitkin's death	12/20/1886	Issued by the State of Colorado, Adjutant General's Office
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	7	Copy of newspaper article titled Executive Levee	02/02/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	8	Copy of newspaper article titled Inauguration	01/12/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
60	Pitkin, Frederick Walker	9	Ancestor Chart	N.D.	Unknown Source
60	Pitney, Orville	1	Biographical Data	03/26/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
60	Pitman, Bernice M.	1	Book cover for book titled <i>Cubby and Chubby</i> by Bernice M. Pitman, illustrated by Orella S. Meyd	N.D.	Published by Exposition Press, Inc.
60	Pitts, Ralph S.	1	Paper titled Tribute to Ralph S. Pitts by Malcolm E. Pitts, for the Pitts Family	11/09/1959	Prepared for the Dedication of The Ralph S. Pitts Elementary School, Denver, CO
61	Platt, William Wallis	1	Biographical Data	08/31/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Plested, William Gordon	1	Biographical Data	08/25/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pletka, Paul	1	Catalogue of paintings by Pletka exhibited at the Ashton Gallery in Scottsdale, AZ	12/12/1976	
61	Plowman, Edward Grosvenor	1	Biographical Data	05/09/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Plowman, Edward Grosvenor	2	Biographical Data	12/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Plumb, Emma E.	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Emma E. Plumb, III For Two Months, Dies at Petersburg	06/06/1940	Published in The Englewood Enterprise
61	Plumer, Francis	1	Genealogy of the Francis Plumer family	01/24/1978	Donated by Dorothy Butler Wallace, Denver, CO
61	Polk, Samuel Clarence	1	Biographical Data	11/27/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pollard, L.	1	Letter to Harriet Pollard from L. Pollard	09/18/1861 (?)	, i
61	Pollock, John G. M.	1	Transcript of interview with Pollock by Eleanor Vincent	11/09/1981	
61	Pollock, Thomas L.	1	Biographical Data	11/01/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pollock, Thomas L.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Tom Pollock Wins Praise of Workers	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Pomeroy, Mark M. (Brick)	1	Newspaper article titled Brick Pomeroy - Fabulous Failure	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
61	Pond, Arthur (aka LeRoy & Billy)	1	Letter with attached excerpts of book titled Billy LeRoy, The Colorado Bandit	10/02/1964	
61	Poole, Walker D.	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Walker D. Poole - The Denver President Named	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Poor, M. C.	1	Letter to M. C. Poor	10/15/1945	Unknown Source
61	Pope, John Edgar	1	Biographical Data	08/02/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pope John Paul II	1	Flyer offering sale of World Youth Day '93 Video	08/11/1993	
61	Porter, Henry Miller	1	Senior Essay titled <i>Henry Miller Porter: Western Entrepreneur</i> by Edward E. White	04/1980	
61	Porter, Henry Miller	2	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
61	Porter, Henry Miller	3	Review of book titled <i>Henry M. Porter - Rocky Mountain Empire Builder</i> by Mark S. Foster	1991	Unknown Source
61	Porter, Louise Coors	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Louise Coors Porter, Child of Adolph Coors, Dies	11/09/1964	Published in The Denver Post
61	Porter, Louise Coors	2	Obituary titled Mrs. Louise Coors Porter Dies; Rites Set	11/09/1964	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
61	Porter, John W.	1	Copy of article on the death of Porter and others	1882	Published in the First Biennial Report of the Secretary of the State Board of Agriculture, Michigan
61	Porter, Preston Jr.	1	Page from Porter's bible carried by him to his execution (note that card with scripture gives name of John Porter)	1900	Donated by C. E. Rogers 0n 10/18/1965
61	Porter, Ralph C.	1	Obituary titled <i>Obituary of Ralph C. Porter</i>	05/24/1940	Published in The Eastern Colorado Ledger
61	Porter, Ralph C.	2	Obituary	05/22/1940	Published in <i>The Simla Sun</i>
61	Porter, Ralph E.	1	Biographical Data	07/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Porter, Robert Grove	1	Biographical Data	10/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Posey, Alexander	1	Obituary titled Indian Editor Loses Life After Struggle	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Postlethwaite, William W.	1	Biographical Data	07/03/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Potter, Rockwell Harmon (Ph.D.)	1	Set of newspaper clippings on regarding the death of Dr. Potter	05/17/1967	Various newspapers
υI	product, mockwen namnon (i n.b.)	l l	100t of nowspaper clippings of regarding the death of Dr. 1 often	00/17/1907	Tranous newspapers

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
61	Potts, John G.	1	Patent papers, and correspondence regarding Potts' "Rainmaker0	1911-1913	
61	Pourier, Bat	1	Booklet titled "Big Bat" Pourier by Hila Gilbert	07/1968	Published by The Mills Company, Sheridan WY
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	1	Clipping describing the exploration of the Gran Canyon of the Colorado	11/1869	Unknown Source
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	2	Booklet titled John Wesley Powell's Exploration of the Colorado River	1974 (?)	Published by the U. S. Geological Survey
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	3	Clipping of article titled <i>Mapping The Colorado</i> by Carolyn J. Hursch	08/1996	Published in American History
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	4	Journal titled Centennial Issue: 1869-1969 - Colorado River Explorer Powell	02/1969	Published in <i>Reclamation Era</i> , Vol. 55, No. 1 by the U. S. Bureau of Reclamation
01	i owell, dorn't vvesley (waj.)		Colorado Filver Explorer Fower	02/1000	dulished in Produntation Lia, vol. 50, No. 1 by the G. G. Bareau of Hediamation
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	5	Flyer titled John Wesley Powell of the U. S. Geological Survey	1969	Published by the U. S. Geological Survey
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	6	Flyer announcing an exhibition of Paintings of The Great American Southwest	1969	Issued by the Powell Society Ltd.
			by Dean Fausett		
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	7	Compilation of list titled Selected Photos of J. W. Powell and the Explorations of the West	02/10/1969	Provided by the U. S. Geological Survey
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	8	Set of papers regarding The Centennial of John Wesley Powell's Exploration of the Colorado River 1869-1969	1968-1969	Various sources
61	Powell, John Wesley (Maj.)	9	Article titled Major Powell's Biography	10/1951	Published in <i>Trail and Timberline</i> , No. 394, by The Colorado Mountain Club
61	Powell, Silas F.	1	Receipt for \$12.77	05/18/1875	Unknown Source
61	Power, Katherine A.	1	Clipping of magazine article titled The Fugitive	09/27/1993	Published in Newsweek
61	Powers, David Bruce	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Powers, Preston	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Aborigine and Bison	1892	Published in The Denver Republican
61	Pratt, George	1	Indenture between James McCallmont and George Pratt assigning property to Pratt	09/27/1805	CO Historical & Natural History Society -Collection No. 75 - Donated by W. B. Ryder, Denver, CO
61	Pratt, George	2	Indenture between Mary Reade and George Pratt assigning property to Pratt	12/02/1791	CO Historical & Natural History Society -Collection No. 76 - Donated by W. B. Ryder, Denver, CO
61	Pratt, George	3	Indenture between John Hannah and George Pratt deeding property to Pratt	05/11/1799	CO Historical & Natural History Society -Collection No. 77 - Donated by W. B. Ryder, Denver, CO
61	Pratt, Myrtle E.	1	Letter from The Denver Press Cub to Myrtle Pratt regarding participation in the Cowboy Stampede	01/19/1921	
61	Pratt, Myrtle E.	2	Newspaper clipping with photo titled "The Perfect American Girl": Miss Myrtle Pratt	12/04/1921	Published in The New York Times
61	Pratt, Myrtle E.	3	Newspaper clipping titled City's Equestrienne Princess Again Enters Horse Show	01/24/1920	Unknown Source
61	Pratt, Myrtle E.	4	Letter to Myrtle Pratt designating her as "Miss Colorado" for the Cowboy Stampede	01/20/1921	Issued by Colorado Gov. Oliver H. Shoup
61	Pratt, Myrtle E.	5	Letter to The Denver Press Club with invitation to attend the 25th Annual Frontier Days Celebration	07/14/1921	Issued by Wyoming Governor Robert D. Carey
61	Prendergast, Ruth E.	1	Campaign letter from Prendergast, the Republican Candidate for State Representative, District 10	1980	
61	Prescott, J. B.	1	Letter to J. F. Raines from Prescott (written by his wife, Annah B. Prescott, in his behalf)	01/23/1901	Donated by the Battle Creek Historical Society, Michigan
61_	Prescott, Thomas	1	Paper titled Through Canyon De Shea by Thomas Prescott	1884	
61	Presley, Elvis	1	Promotional material with biographical information	01/08/1978	Issued by RCA Records
61	Presley, Elvis	2	Newspaper article titled <i>Giving From Graceland - Local Fan Club Honors Elvis</i> Via Food Drive	08/10/1994	Published in The Denver Post
31	Preston, James William	1	Biographical Data	12/04/1943	
31	Preston, James William	2	Biographical Sketch	03/19/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
31	Preston, Orlando	1	Biographical Sketch	08/28/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
61	Price, Edwin	1	Transcript of address, by Price, titled <i>Pioneering</i> . Price was editor of the 1st Grand Junction newspaper	N.D.	Partially published in <i>Colorado Magazine</i> , V 30, No. 3, July 1953
61	Price, Jerald C. (Col.)	1	Chronology of Price's Air Force Career. Was killed in flying accident	08/21/1944	
61	Price, Maude McFerran	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Mrs. Price Is Seriously III</i>	02/21/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
31 31	Price, Maude McFerran	2	Obituary notice titled <i>Mrs. W. W. Price Passes Away</i>	03/03/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
61	Price, Thomas E., Sr.	1	Typed copy of Price's diary on his trek to the Colorado gold fields in 1860 (2	04/30/1860	- Same Same Springs Living Follogister

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
61	Price, William Green	1	Genealogy and biographical information titled Price Family History 1814 - 1956	N.D.	Unknown source
61	Pritchard, Alan	1	Paper titled The Walkers of Grand Junction by Alan Pritchard	12/31/1961	
61	Pritchard, John Clyde	1	Biographical Data	05/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pro, Miguel (S.J.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Sister Says Father Pro Seemed Predestined For Martyr's Death	05/18/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
61	Prosser, David Glenn	1	Biographical Data	08/22/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Prowers, Amache (Amy)	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From Halaas Biography Files
61	Prowers, John Wesley	1	Bibliography for John Wesley Prowers	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Prowers, John Wesley	2	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Granddaughter Tells Story - Prowers Built Big</i> Spread	04/24/1966	Published in The Pueblo Chieftan
61	Pruisner, Catherine Marie	1	Booklet titled It Happened Round A Flour Barrel by Catherine Marie Pruisner	1940	Published by The Machebeuf History Club
61	Ptolemy, Robert Webb	1	Biographical Data	07/28/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
61	Pullman, George M.	1	Newspaper clipping of article titled <i>The Truth Behind The Pullman Legend</i> by John C. Vivian	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post Empire Magazine
61	Pullman, George M.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Days Limited For Log House Where Pullman Once Lived	09/15/1965	Published in The Denver Post
61	Pullman, George M.	3	Clipping titled Story That George Pullman Found Idea For Sleeping Car in Miner's Bunkhouse is Exploded	01/03/1941	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
61	Pullman, George M.	4	Partial article (one page only) on Pullman	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Pullman, George M.	5	Paper titled George M. Pullman - Developer of the Sleeping Car Industry	N.D.	Unknown Source
61	Pullman, George M.	6	Selected bibliography on Pullman	03/22/1973	Provided by The State Historical Society of Colorado
61	Pullman, George M.	7	Magazine article titled Young Man Gone West: George M. Pullman's Letters From The Colorado Goldfields	1978-1979	Published in Chicago History by the Chicago Historical Society
61	Purcell, Polly Jane	1	Booklet titled Autobiography and Reminiscenses of a Pioneer by Polly Jane Purcell	N.D.	Printed in Freewater, Oregon
61	Pursel, John T.	1	Copy of letter from Pursel	07/04/1926	
61	Pyle, Ernie	1	Clipping titled Ernie Pyle's Mother - Her Death Recalls One of Best Pieces Ever Written by Columnist	03/07/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
62	Quejo	1	Magazine clipping titled A Killer Named Quejo by Eugene Pawley	02/1951	Published in Saga
62	Quiat, Ira L.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
62	Quick, Tom	1	Newspaper clipping Quick and the Dead - Item in Ripley's Believe it or Not	04/08/1938	Published in The Denver Post
62	Quick, Tom	2	Paper with comments, by Chauncey Thomas, on clipping noted above	1938	
62	Quillian, Asbury Hull (Rev.)	1	Set of newspaper clippings and miscellaneous papers on Rev. Quillian and his wife, Agnes	09/28/1982	Donated by the Trinity United Methodist Church in Pueblo CO
62	Quillian, Asbury Hull (Rev.)	2	Booklet titled Asbury H. Quillian - A Biography by Albert Scarffe	02/1982	Donated by the Trinity United Methodist Church in Pueblo CO
62	Quinlan, Clarence H.	1	Biographical Data	11/23/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Quinn, Joseph Nives	1	Biographical Data	07/08/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Raber, J. M.	1	Magazine clipping titled Trail-Driver to Cloud-Rider by J. M. Raber	01/1947	Published in Skyways
62	Rader, M. A. (Rev.)	1	Magazine clipping titled Rader Fighting Sky Pilot	01/1959	Published in Together
62	Ragan, Burt	1	Biographical Data	03/04/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Raguet Family	1	Monograph titled <i>The Raguet Family</i> , a genealogy of the family by Mary L Hignett	11/1949	Donated by Mary Hignett
62	Raguet Family	2	Monograph titled The Raguet Family - A Supplement by Mary L. Hignett	08/1960	Donated by Mary Hignett
62	Raine, William MacLeod	1	Biographical Data	06/28/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Raine, William MacLeod	2	Newspaper clipping titled Raine's Writings Span Period of 50 Years	07/26/1954	Published in The Denver Post
62	Raine, William MacLeod	3	Newspaper clipping of column titled <i>Lee Side O'L.A Personal Glimpses of Famous Folks</i> about Raine	09/18/1932	Published in The Lost Angeles Times
62	Raine, William MacLeod	4	Newspaper clipping titled Two Men Added to Cowboy Hall of Fame - Kit Carson & William M. Raine	03/26/1959	Published in The Las Animas Leader
62	Raine, William MacLeod	5	Newspaper clipping of column titled Around The Plaza - subject of column was Raine	11/08/1933	Published in The San Antonio Light

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
62	Raine, William MacLeod	6	Newspaper clipping titled Colorado Portraits - William M. Raine, America's Most Prolific Author	12/30/1940	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
62	Raine, William MacLeod	7	Magazine clipping titled <i>The Adventures of an Early Writer -William MacLeod Raine</i>	N.D.	Published in Town and Country Review
62	Ralston, Aron	1	Magazine article titled My Summit Problem by Aron Ralston	2006	Published in <i>Outside</i>
62	Ralston, David McLeod (Hon.)	1	Biographical Data	12/09/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Ralston, David McLeod (Hon.)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Judge David M. Ralston - Looking Back at Life	01/17/1932	Published in The Trinidad Chronicle-News
62	Ralston, Lewis	1	Letter to Gov. Bill Ritter from Lois L. Kennedy regarding kiosk honoring Ralston in Gold Strike Park, Arvada, CO	05/15/2009	
62	Ramsey, Horatio S.	1	Biographical Data	12/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Ramsey, Lee	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
62	Randall, Abram Joshua	1	Paper titled Legend of Pecos - Leaves From the Unwritten History of New Mexico by A. J. Randall	N.D.	
62	Randall, Cornelius Hendricks	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Randall, Elizabeth M.	1	Copy of obituary titled Elizabeth M. Randall Dead	05/01/1891	Published in The Denver Republican
62	Randall, Elizabeth M.	2	Memorial cards for W. F. F. Randall and Maj. W. H. T. Randall	07/21/1891	,
62	Randall, George Maxwell (Bishop)	1	Copy of obituary titled Last Hours of Bishop Randall	10/15/1873	Published in The Colorado Transcript, Golden, Colorado
62	Rasch, Philip J.	1	Article titled <i>Feuding at Farmington</i> by Philip J. Rasch	1965	Published in The New Mexico Historical Review, Vol. XL, No. 3
62	Rataizak, John	1	Tabulation of biographical information	10/02/1989	Prepared by F. Lawrence Singer
62	Rataizak, Mary Bernadine Harding	1	Tabulation of biographical information	10/02/1989	Prepared by F. Lawrence Singer
62	Rattlesnake, Kate	1		N.D.	Provided by Col. Prentiss Ingraham
62	Raverdy, John Baptist (Rev.)	1	Copy of Obituary titled Freed From His Pain	11/19/1889	Published in The Denver Republican
62	Rawalt, Maggie	1	Certificate of completion of study prescribed for the Public School of Colorado	07/31/1897	
62	Rawlings, Jonathan Ritter	1	Obituary titled Death Claims County Commissioner John R. Rawlings	06/13/1940	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
62	Rawls, Eugenia	1	Set of memorabilia dealing with performances by Rawls including <i>Portraits in Motion: Women of the West</i>	1971 -1986	Numerous newspapers and performance programs
62	Ray, Mrs. Frank	1	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Leadville's First Lady</i>	03/16/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
62	Ray, Roy	1	Obituary titled Editor Roy Ray Dies While at Work	05/14/1942	Published in <i>The Poudre Valley</i>
62	Ray, Roy	2	Obituary titled Past Grand Master Roy Ray Dies May 9 From Heart Attack	05/1942	Published in The Colorado Odd Fellow
62	Ray, Sarah	1	Copy of newspaper article titled A Thousand A Month	06/04/1879	Published in The Colorado Transcript, Golden, Colorado
62	Raybourn, Doyle V.	1	Biographical Data	05/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Raynolds, Jefferson and Joshua	1	Magazine article titled The Raynolds Brothers: Pioneer Bankers of the West	11/1978	Published in <i>Paper Money,</i> Vol. XVII, No. 6
62	Raynolds, Jefferson and Joshua	2	Magazine article titled <i>The Raynolds Brothers: Pioneer Bankers of the West</i> (part 2 of two parts)	01/1979	Published in <i>Paper Money</i> , Vol. XVIII, No. 1
62	Reavis, James Addison	1	Magazine article titled The Red Baron of Arizona by Clarence B. Kelland	10/11/1947	Published in The Saturday Evening Post
62	Recen, Henry Albin	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Red Cloud	1	Newspaper clipping titled Red Cloud, A Good Hater	12/12/1909	Published in The Denver Republican
62	Red Cloud	2	Newspaper clipping titled Red Cloud - The Famous Chief's Plea for Justice	N.D.	Unknown Source
62	Redford, Robert	1	Newspaper clipping titled Redford Comes Full Circle With Honorary Degree	05/14/1987	Published in Silver & Gold Record (Colorado University)
62	Rediess, Rosa	1	Obituary titled Death Comes May 9 to Mrs. Rosa Rediess	05/13/1940	Published in The Twice A Week Brush Tribune
62	Redmond, Sarah (Sadie)	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society from Guy L. Cooper requesting information on his great aunt		
62	Reed, Albert Augustus	1	Biographical Data	05/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Reed, Albert Augustus	2	Biographical Sketch	09/04/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
62	Reed, Bill	1	Obituary titled Bill Reed, 68, Died Tuesday	N.D.	Unknown Source
62	Reed, Charles Willard	1	Collection of memorabilia including deeds, licenses, letters of introduction, etc.	1894-1943	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
62	Reed, Dean	1	Copy of magazine article titled Competition: Triumphant Man (110 mile race	08/06/1956	Published in Newsweek
			between Reed and a mule)		
62	Reed, Dean	2	Copy of clipping in Japanese (?) titled American Rebel - Dean Reed	N.D.	Unknown Source
62	Reed, Emma Putnam	1	Short biographical sketch	11/21/1960	Provided by Katherine P. Murdock
62	Reed, Joseph Verner	1	Copy of Autobiography manuscript titled <i>A Shower of Gold</i> , by Joseph Verner Reed	07/1974	Published (?) by Walker and Company, New York
62	Reed, Myron Winslow (Rev.)	1	Copy of article titled Rev. Myron Reed - What a New York Correspondent Knows About a Denver Divine	10/01/1887	Published in The Colorado Graphic
62	Reed, Myron Winslow (Rev.)	2	Numerous clippings announcing the death of Reed and the drive to create a memorial for him	1899	
62	Reed, Oscar L.	1	Obituary notice	06/09/1941	Published in The Carbonate Chronicle, Leadville, CO
62	Reed, Verner Zevola	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in History Of Colorado
62	Rees, Maurice Holmes (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Reeves, John C.	1	Biographical Data	05/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Reid, Charles C. (Ph.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	07/07/1944	Provided by Dr. Reid
62	Reid, Frederick Hormah	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
62	Reid, Wallace	1	Newspaper clipping titled Wally Reid Dies in Losing Fight on Drug Habit	1921	Unknown source
62	Reich, Francis Woods	1	Biographical Data	12/14/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Reilly, Maurice	1	Newspaper clipping titled "Golden Boy" of Colorado U., "Tex" Reilly	N.D.	Unknown source
62	Reilly, William I.	1	Biographical Data	08/20/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
62	Reistle, Frank	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
62	Reitze, Henry	1	Biographical Timeline	N.D.	Compiled by the Colorado Historical Society
62	Reitze, Henry	2	Autobiography titled The Autobiography of Henry Reitze	N.D.	Copied from the original by L. C. Reitze
62	Rembrandt Harmenszoon van Rijn	1	Press release titled Rembrandt Drawings on View at Denver Art Museum	03/21/1977	Provided by The Denver Art Museum
62	Remington, Frederic Sackrider	1	Newspaper clipping of column titled <i>Out West</i> by Mike Flanagan	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
62	Remington, Frederic Sackrider	2	Paper sheet titled <i>Cowboy Hall of Fame and Western Heritage Center</i> with drawing by Remington	1966	Published in Oklahoma Today
62	Remington, Frederic Sackrider	3	Copy of newspaper article titled Remington is Dead	12/27/1909	Published in The Washington Post
62	Remington, Frederic Sackrider	4	Souvenir program titled Paul Green's Texas - A Musical Romance of Panhandle History	06/14/1978	Published by Palo Duro Canyon State Park
62	Remington, Frederic Sackrider	5	Promotional material for <i>The Frederic Remington Book</i> by Harold McCracken	N.D.	Issued by Fred A. Rosenstock Books, Denver, CO
62	Remington, Paul Ellsworth	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
62	Remy, Charles O.	1	Obituary titled Charles O. Remy, Builder, Dies Here at the Age of 79	06/03/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
63	Renze, Dolores Calahan	1	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Denver Women at Work - Dolores C. Renze	12/31/1953	Published in The Denver Monitor
63	Renze, Dolores Calahan	2	Article titled Dolores Calahan Renze, Alpha Epsilon - State Archivist of Colorado	06/1954	Published in <i>Themis</i> by Zeta Tau Alpha, Vol. 52, No. 4, pp 222-223
63	Reuhland, Roy James	1	Obituary titled Roy J. Reuhland Succumbs After Auto Accident	04/24/1941	Published in The Steamboat Pilot
63	Rettig, Ludwig W.	1	Biographical Data	05/07/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Rettig, Ludwig W.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Adam Rettig, Retiring From Business on 76th Birthday Tells Story of a Long Life	09/01/1939	Published in The Daily Sentinel, Grand Junction, Colorado
63	Reynolds, James	1	Research articles and notes for article titled No Time For A Trial: The Abrupt Fate Of The Reynolds Gang	2000	Published in Colorado Heritage
63	Reynolds, James F.	1	Biographical Information titled James F. Reynolds - The First Director of the Colorado Civil Rights Commission	07/16/`994	Unknown Source
63	Reynolds, Howard Smedley	1	Obituary notice titled Howard S. Reynolds	02/13/1969	Unknown Source
63	Reynolds, Lincoln A.	1	Tribute to Lincoln A. Reynolds upon his death	03/16/1909	Issued by The Gentlemen's Driving and Riding Club
63	Reynolds, Minnie J.	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society about Minnie Reynolds, a suffragist in Colorado	12/14/1974	Provided by Norma Smith, Blacksburg, VA
63	Reynolds, P. A. (Mrs.)	1	Receipt from Saint Luke's Hospital for Reynolds stay in the hospital	0/13/1921	
63	Reynolds, Vergyl Hunt	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Rhea, Harold R.	1	Biographical Data	12/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Rhoads, Ernest Leslie	1	Stock certificate for 2 shares in The Beta Theta Pi Building Association	02/07/1910	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
63	Rhoads, Ernest Leslie	2	Certificate of admission to practice law in The District Court of the United States	07/24/1911	
63	Rhoads, Ernest Leslie	3	Certificate from The Supreme Court of Colorado authorizing Rhoads to practice	01/16/1911	
	,		Law in all Colorado courts		
63	Rhoads, Ernest Leslie	4	Graduation certificate from the University of Colorado	06/1910	
63	Rhodes, Alonzo G. (Corp.)	1	Discharge certificate issued to Rhodes from the 3rd Regiment of the Colorado	12/31/1864	
	(==		Cavalry		
63	Ribble, Eugene Gilbert	1	Obituary notice	05/10/1940	Published in The Peetz Gazette
63	Rice, Jay Allen	1	Personal papers	1899-1904	
63	Rice, John Lawrence	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Rice, Laura A. and E. J. Rice	1	Warranty Deed issued to Laura A. Rice	11/15/1866	
63	Rice, Laura A. and E. J. Rice	2	Deed issued to E. J. Rice	02/22/1871	
63	Rice, Laura A. and E. J. Rice	3	Deed issued to Laura A. Rice	10/29/1869	
63	Richardson, Albert Dean	1	Typed copy of magazine article titled Albert Dean Richardson	1872	Published in Kansas Magazine
63	Richardson, Cora	1	Copy of article titled <i>Art in Colorado</i>	07/04/1880	Published in The Denver Tribune
63	Richardson, David M.	1	Biographical Data	05/12/1965	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Richardson, Elizabeth Burritt	1	Information about Clara Estelle Wheeler, Richardson's Mother	02/03/1959	Justice Country of Colorado Collinator biographical data
63	Richardson, Johnson William (Billy)	1	Information on Billy Richardson, a Pony Express Rider	N.D.	Information provided by Elaine Hartnagle
63	Richardson, Joseph	1	Copies of letters from Richardson	1898-1908	Information provided by Elaine Hartragio
63	Richardson, P. A.	1	Obituary titled P. A. Richardson, Well Known Realtor, Dies	05/16/1940	Published in The Berthoud Bulletin
63	Richardson, Sylvester	1	Typed copy of article titled <i>Across The Plains Twenty Years Ago</i> by Sylvester	07/24/1880	Published in The Gunnison Review
00	Thoriardson, Sylvester	'	Richardson	07724/1000	I dollatied in The Cumilison neview
63	Riche, Francis G.	1	Biographical Data	07/12/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Richeson, Mark S.	1	Obituary titled Orchard Resident Succumbs	02/27/1941	Published in <i>The Brush Tribune</i>
63	Richie, Lee Tedford	1	Biographical Sketch	05/07/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
63	Richter, Charles H.	1	Biographical Sketch	05/14/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
63	Rickard, Eileen J.	1	Biographical Data	09/23/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Ricketson, Frank H. (Rick)	1	Draft of article on Ricketson	N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
63	Richthofen, Baron Walter von	1	Newspaper clipping titled Von Richthofen Descendants Pay Historic Visit To	08/04/1988	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
03	Highlinolen, Baron Walter von	'	Historic Castle	00/04/1900	Fubilished in The Hocky Wouldan News
63	Richthofen, Baron Walter von	2	Paper titled Richthofen's Castle	1957	From Denver's Historic Mansions by Edith Eudora Kohl, Sage Books, Denver
63	Richthofen, Baron Walter von	2	Copy of article with drawing titled The Castle at Montclair	1870	From Souvenir Album of Denver, Colorado
63	Ricketts, Forest	1	Letter of introduction for Forest Ricketts from the C. F. Reed of the Denver	04/10/1917	Tion Souverili Album of Deriver, Colorado
03	nickells, Forest	'	Mayor's Office	04/10/1917	
63	Riddles, Leonard	1	Catalogue of paintings by Leonard Riddles at the Southern Plains Indian	04/26/1970	
03	Hiddles, Leonard	'	Museum and Crafts Center, Oklahoma	04/20/1970	
62	Ridgway, Robert Matlock	1	Biographical sketch titled <i>Robert M. Ridgway</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
63 63	Ridings, George William	1	Brief biographical information of Ridings	03/07/1966	Provided by Mrs. Inez Ridings
63	Rieb, Phillip	1	Genealogical chart of Phillip Rieb family	01/17/1975	Data provided by Paul Rieb
63	Riethmayer, Leo C.	1	Resumé of Riethmayer	02/1957	Data provided by I dul Fileb
63	Riffenburgh, Waldo	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Riland, James L.	1	Release of Deed of Trust to Riland	03/10/1892	Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO
63	Riland, James L.	2	Promissory note by Riland to Mrs. Myra Sawyer for \$100	01/11/1886	Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO
63	Riland, James L.	3	Receipt for payment in full for the amount of \$100 by James Riland to Jerome	10/01/1880	Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO
30	i manu, varnes E.		Riland	10/01/1000	Donated by burned Fillund, Weeker, OO
63	Riland, James L.	4	Certificates of Membership in the Typographical Union	06/10/1888	Donated by James Riland, Meeker, CO
63	Ringsted, Charles O.	1	Biographical Data	05/31/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Rinnert, Adam, Sr.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
63	Ripley, Helen Green	1	Obituary	05/08/1966	Unknown Source
63	Rische, August	1	Typed paper regarding Rische in Fairplay and Leadville	02/18/1994	Dictated to Ruth Weberg by Senator Charles Thomas
63	Risley, Conway E.	1	Biographical Sketch	05/14/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
63	Risley, Harry W.	1	Biographical Data	05/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Risley, James H.	1	Biographical Data	07/04/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	μιοισγ, υαιτισο Π.	11	Iniographiloai nata	U1/U 1 /1344	Totale i iistorical society of colorado i offit foi biographical data

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
63	Rivera, Thomas Aquino	1	Letter to Mrs. Adron Tucker from the Colorado Historical Society regarding	05/21/1975	
			Rivera		
63	Roach, David J.	1	Biographical Data	08/18/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Roady, Carl D.	1	Copy of Marriage License and Certificate of Marriage for Carl D. Roady and	08/20/1914	
			Neva Naranmore		
63	Robbins, Bushrod W.	1	Biographical Data	03/01/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Robbins, Cyrus W.	1	Recollections of Cyrus Robbins titled Three Score and Nine in the Mountains	06/30/1921	Interview by T. F. Dawson
			,		
63	Robbins, Jane O.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Boulderite Appointed to Lectureship	N.D.	Unknown source
63	Robbins, Thomas Hawkins	1	Genealogical and Biographical Data on Robbins and his wife, Elizabeth Mears	02/1953	Donated by Julia Rundell, Lemon Grove, CA in 1968
			Fisher Robbins		
63	Roberts, Adeline Maloney	1	Obituary titled Daughter of Early Denver Pair Succumbs	05/08/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
63	Roberts, David	1	Certificate entitling Roberts the status of Automotive Body and Paint Repairman	01/03/1966	Issued by the Mechanics Automotive Technical Training School, Denver, CO
63	Roberts, Frank Harold Hanna	1	Paper titled Information on Frank H. H. Roberts	03/04/1959	From notes to Dr. Omer Stewart (Colorado University) from Mrs. Willena D. Cartwright
63	Roberts, Kay Ann Thorson	1	Biographical Data	03/11/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Roberts, Walter Orr	1	Biographical Resumé	03/01/1964	
63	Robertson, Clyde	1	Biographical information	05/17/1930	Provided by Clyde Robertson
63	Robertson, Clyde	2	Leadville material by Robertson	N.D.	Provided by Poppy Smith
63	Robertson, Clyde	3	Biographical Data	08/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Robertson, Joseph Hume	1	Paper titled Perils Beset Vet's Life - memories of Robertson and the dangers in	1932	Unknown source
	·		the Old West		
63	Robin, Ferdinand	1	Copy of Marriage Certificate between Ferdinand Robin and Bertha Bourgeois	08/23/1883	
63	Robin, Ferdinand	2	Copy of Death Certificate for Bertha Robin	04/21/1901	
	Robin, Ferdinand	2	Copy of Registration of the Baptismal Acts for Jeanne Liliane Robin	09/27/1889	
63 63	Robin, Ferdinand	<u>ه</u>	Certificate of Marriage between Ferdinand Robin and Bertha Bourgeois	08/23/1883	
63	Robin, Ferdinand	5	Copy of Establishment of Residency at La Fère, France	01/20/1896	
63	Robinson, Boardman	1	Biographical Data	07/05/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Robinson, E. W.	1	Membership card for The Denver Young Men's Christian Association	11/15/1924	Donated by the E. W. Robinson Estate on 04/17/1951
63	Robinson, E. W.	2	Membership card for The League of American Wheelmen	04/29/1901	Donated by the E. W. Robinson Estate on 04/17/1951
63	Robinson, E. W.	3	Membership card for the Colorado State Forestry Association	11/05/1906	Donated by the E. W. Robinson Estate on 04/17/1951
63	Robinson, Francis Waring	1	Copies of letters written by Robinson's Mother, Anna Robinson	1888-1889	Donated by Francis Robinson
63	Robinson, George B. (Lt. Gov.)	1		11/28/1880	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
00	Tiobilison, deorge B. (Et. dov.)	'	at the Entrance to His Own Mine	11/20/1000	I ubilation in The Between Hiburio
63	Robinson, Harry Warren	1	Biographical Sketch written by Harry Robinson	01/19/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Robinson, Helen Ring	1	Obituary notice titled Helen Ring Robinson, First Woman To Be Senator in	01/18/1923	Unknown source
	Tiobineon, ricien rung	'	Colorado, Dies	0 17 107 1020	Children course
63	Robinson, Helen Ring	2	Booklet titled <i>In The Homes Of The Dreamers</i> by Helen Robinson	10/1907	Published in <i>The Scrap Book</i> , pp 581
63	Robinson, William Hedges, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	10/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Robison, Corbin E.	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
63	Roche, Josephine Aspenwall	1	Copy of article titled <i>Josephine Roche - Reformer</i>	N.D.	Published in One Hundred Years of Colorado Women
63	Roche, Josephine Aspenwall	2	Article titled When It's Campaign Time in the Rockies - Presenting Miss	07/14/1934	Published in <i>Today</i> by the University of Colorado
	l toone, cooopiinie , topoiinia.		Josephine Roche	0771171001	Table float in Foday by the entire letty of edicinate
63	Roche, Josephine Aspenwall	3	Newspaper article titled She Fuels an Historic Era of Area History	04/20/1975	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
63	Roche, Josephine Aspenwall	4	Newspaper article titled She Could Stop a Row or Riot	02/16/1983	Published in <i>The Colorado Daily</i>
63	Roche, Josephine Aspenwall	5	Paper titled Colorado Women's Hall of Fame - Josephine Aspenwall Roche	1989	. and an in outstand bung
1		ľ	1886 - 1976		
63	Rock, George F.	1	Biographical Data	08/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rockefeller, John D., Jr.	1	Booklet with reprint of article titled <i>Labor and Capital - Partners</i> by John D.	01/1916	Published in <i>The Atlantic Monthly</i>
]			Rockefeller, Jr.		,
64	Rockhill, William C.	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services for William C. Rockhill	08/08/1940	Published in <i>The Steamboat Pilot</i>
64	Rockwell, Robert Fay	1	Biographical Data	03/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rockwell, Wilson	1	Newspaper article titled Wilson Rockwell writes Delta County History	02/13/1975	Published in <i>The Delta County Independent</i>
<u>. </u>	1	<u> </u>	prompts arising the resources when both country rising	0=, 10, 10, 0	n denoted in the Deta County independent

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
64	Rockwell, Wilson	2	Newspaper article titled Wilson Rockwell Writes About Decision to Leave Colorado	10/20/1976	Published in <i>The North Fork Times</i>
64	Rockwell, Wilson	3	Newspaper article titled Latest Wilson Rockwell Book Explains Move to Canada	10/21/1976	Published in The Delta County Independent
64	Rodgers, A. C.	1	Paper titled Mr. A. C. Rodgers (Curator of Animals) Denver Museum of Natural History by "Ol" Cannon Ball"	09/25/1952	
64	Rodgers, William B.	1	Biographical Sketch	04/02/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
64	Rodriguez, Raúl N.	1	Resumé	N.D.	
64	Roederer, Adolph	1	Research paper titled Adolph Roederer by Katherene Bone	1980	Submitted to Dr. Tom Noel
64	Roemer, Gloria Gonzales	1	Political flyers for Roemer, a candidate for the U. S. Congress	1990	
64	Roepnack, Howard T.	1	Biographical Data	09/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Roerig, Dorothy Macdonald	1	Paper titled Compilation of Stories told to me by "Old Timers about the Nighthawk and River Area	1976	Compilation by Roerig
64	Roeschlaub, Robert S.	1	Compilation titled Roeschlaub Artifacts for Material Culture Collections	01/15/1982	Permission to reproduce must be given by Ken Fuller
64	Rogers, Byron Giles	1	Obituary notice titled Politician Rogers Dies in Denver at 83	01/01/1984	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
64	Rogers, Byron Giles	2	Biographical Data	07/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rogers, Byron Giles	3	Biographical Data	12/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rogers, Byron Giles	4	Political flyers for Rogers, a candidate for the U. S. Congress	N.D.	
64	Rogers, Edmund James Armstrong (M.D.)	1	Biographical sketch titled Dr. Edmund J. A. Rogers	02/1965	
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	1	Booklet titled <i>The Rush to the Rockies - Background of Colorado History</i> by James G. Rogers	1957	Published by The State Historical Society of Colorado
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	2	Booklet titled <i>The Rush to the Rockies - Background of Colorado History</i> by James G. Rogers	1957	Published by The State Historical Society of Colorado
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	3	Booklet titled <i>The Rush to the Rockies - Background of Colorado History</i> by James G. Rogers	1957	Published by The State Historical Society of Colorado
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	4	Copy of letter from Rogers to Robert L. Stearns	03/15/1932	
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	5	Paper titled A Constancy of Interest	05/1971	Published in Mountain & Plain History Notes by The State Historical Society of Colorado
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	6	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	7	Resumé	N.D.	
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	8	List of items Donated by James G. Rogers	04/19/1960	
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	9	Letter to Dr. James G. Rogers from Edward Kemp, Acquisitions Librarian at the University of Oregon	06/02/1966	
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	10	Newspaper article titled A Distinguished Coloradan of Many Interests	09/20/1970	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	11	Profile titled James Grafton Rogers - The Honorable Mayor of Georgetown is Supposed to be Retired	05/1957.	Published in <i>The University Club News</i> , Vol. 1, No. 7
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	12	Autographical Chronology	01/27/1967	Prepared by Dolores C. Renze
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	13	Copy of article titled James Grafton Rogers - Denver's Young Man of Many Interests by Polly Pry	06/08/1913	Published in The Denver Times
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	14	Newspaper article titled Coloradan to Help Expose Myth of 'Fair' Red Trials	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	15	Paper titled Dr. James Grafton Rogers	03/10/1959	Unknown Source
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	16	Transcript of tape recorded interview of Dr. James Grafton Rogers	08/19/1964	Interviewed by Louisa Ward Arps and Elinor Eppich Kingery
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	17	Information on Rogers about his life and careers provided on the occasion of his death	N.D.	Provided by The State Historical Society of Colorado
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	18	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	19	Newspaper article titled Georgetown's "Mayor" Just Judge, He Says	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	20	Paper titled Dr. Rogers Place Name Collection	N.D.	Unknown Source
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	21	Newspaper article titled Shall Colorado's Highest Mountain Be Renamed?	04/19/1916	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	22	Newspaper clipping titled Historic Honor	08/04/1958	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	23	Magazine article titled War As Seen Through The Eyes Of The American Lawyer by James Rogers	10/1940	Published in <i>Case and Comment</i> , Vol. 46, No. 1

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
34	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	24	Program for presentation by Rogers titled A Look at Colorado History to the	08/30/1955	Published in DEN-VER-DEN by the Lions Club of Denver
			Denver Lions Club		
34	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	25	Biographical sketch	1954	Published in Who's Who In America, Vol. 28, 1954-55
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	26	Facsimile titled Gold and Silver Mines Lately Discovered at The Pike's Peak	N.D.	Published by The Gray's Peak Gingerbread Press, Georgetown, CO. Donated by James Rogers
	, ,		and Cherry Creek Diggings		
64	Rogers, James Grafton (LL.D.)	27	Mileage-Rationing Program Certificate issued to Mrs. James Grafton Rogers	05/23/1944	
64	Rogers, John	1	Catalogue for exhibit titled John Rogers - The People's Sculptor at the	11/1978	Issued by The Rogers Group of Colorado
			Colorado Heritage Center		
64	Rogers, John D.	1	Biographical Sketch	11/06/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
64	Rollandet, Edward	1	Rollandet's Map of the City of Denver	01/01/1890	
64	Rollandet, Edward	2	Rollandet's Map of the City of Denver	01/01/1890	
4	Roller, Douglas Arnold	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
4	Roller, Elizabeth	1	Obituary	12/31/1968	Unknown source
4	Roller, George	1	Newspaper clipping titled Roller To Have Large Ranch	01/30/1941	Published in The Hotchkiss Herald
4	Rollins, John Quincy Adams	1	Paper titled Tales of Early Days	N.D.	Unknown source
4	Rollins, John Quincy Adams	2	Copy of newspaper article titled Colorado Salt	12/05/1866	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
4	Roman Nose	1	Excerpt of chapter titled Roman Nose - Invincible General of the Cheyennes by	1955	Published in Fighting Indians of the West, Dodd, Mead & Co., New York, Chapter VIII
			David C. Cooke		
64	Roman Nose	2	Excerpt titled Roman Nose: The Custer of the Cheyennes by Charles H. L.	1917	Published in Famous Indian Chiefs by L. C. Page & Co., Boston, MA, pp 379
			Johnston		
64	Roman Nose	3	Excerpt titled Roman Nose: Chief of the Southern Cheyenne by Ellsworth	1964	Published in The Chronicles of Oklahoma by the Oklahoma Historical Society
			Collings		
64	Romer, Roy (Gov.)	1	Biographical Sketch titled Roy Romer - Governor of Colorado	N.D.	Issued by State of Colorado
4	Romer, Roy (Gov.)	2	Calendar titled The Romer Calendar 1990	1990	Issued by Citizens for Romer
64	Rood, Hugh R.	1	Copy of article titled H. R. Rood's Life May Have Been Lost As Liner Went	04/16/1912	Published in The Seattle Daily Times
			Down		
64	Rood, Hugh R.	2	Copy of article titled Mrs. Stoiber-Rood Denies Report Husband Is Alive	05/23/1915	Published in The Denver Post
64	Rood, Hugh R.	3	Copy of article titled Lena Stoiber Rood Seeks Husband by Advertising - He	05/06/1912	Published in The Denver Post
			Was on Titanic		
64	Rood, Hugh R.	4	Copy of article titled Letter Hints Hugh Rood, Titanic 'Victim', is Alive	11/09/1932	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
64	Rood, Hugh R.	5	Copy of article titled Mrs. Stoiber Rood Cables She Is On Way To Denver	04/20/1912	Published in The Denver Post
64	Rood, Hugh R.	6	Copy of article titled Lena Stoiber Rood Inherits \$2,500,000 From Her	05/16/1912	Published in The Denver Post
			Husband		
64	Rood, Hugh R.	7	Copy of article titled H. R. Rood And Mrs. Brown Certainly Sailed on Titanic	04/16/1912	Published in The Denver Post
64	Rood, Hugh R.	8	Copy of column titled <i>Rocky Mountain Memories</i> , by Frances Melrose,	07/06/1986	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			discussing Lena Stoiber		
64	Rood, Hugh R.	9	Newspaper article titled Another Mystery of the Titanic	04/1987	Published in The Colorado Heritage News by the Colorado Historical Society
64	Rood, Hugh R.	10	Letter to the Denver Post from F. K. Seward discussing the identity of Mr. Rood	05/10/1915	
			who he met on the Titanic		
64	Roosevelt, Franklin Delano (President)	1	Invitation to the Inauguration of the President of the United States	01/20/1941	
64	Roosevelt, Franklin Delano (President)	2	Booklet titled Inauguration Ceremonies Program	01/20/1941	
64	Roosevelt, Franklin Delano (President)	3	Booklet titled Points of Historic Interest in the National Capital	01/20/1941	Published in Senate Document No. 313
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	1	Letter to Mr. Riland from Camp Roosevelt	04/24/1904	
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	2	Address of Former President Theodore Roosevelt Before the National Press	01/24/1918	
			Club		
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	3	Column titled Roosevelt Loved West, Colorado in Rocky Mountain Memories,	09/05/1982	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	1		by Frances Melrose		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	4	Copy of article titled Teddy Held the West in High Esteem	04/12/1959	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Teddy Received a Hugo Welcome</i>	N.D.	Unknown source
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	6	Booklet titled Tour of the President to the Pacific Coast - April 1 to June 5,	04/01/1903	Presented by James Grafton Rogers on 02/10/1952
	Trocovert, Trioddoro (Trocidorit)		1903 - Itinerary	0 1/0 1/ 1000	1 1000 nod by carnot draiton riogoto on 02/10/1002
64	Roosevelt, Theodore (President)	7	Booklet titled Theodore Roosevelt, an American Boy's Idol and a Voice From	11/19/1904	Presented by the Republican State Committee
	(1.1000101., 1.1000010 (1.1001001)		The Philippines	, ,	The second secon
64	Root, Charles Reno	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Roper, John E.	1	Biographical Data	11/08/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
64	Rose, John K.	1		1.1700,100.	- Color Colo
64	Rose, John K.	2	Wilma S. Rose note (6/17/1979) with attached obituary notice titled John K.	01/05/1932	Published in The Denver Post
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		Rose Dies in Son's Home at 82		
64	Rose, John K.	3	Obituary notice for Wilma Shoecraft Rose	08/30/1986	Published in The Denver Post
64	Rose, John K.	4	Clipping titled <i>Jubilee Day</i> with photograph of Festival of Mountain and Plain	01/16/1977	Published in The Denver Post
			to the desired state of the sta		
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	1	Copy of photographs of General Maurice Rose with note to see publications for	N.D.	Unknown Source
	(5.5)		the photos		
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	2	Copy of article titled General Who Led Drive Into Germany Killed	04/03/1945	Provided by The Associated Press
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	3	Copies of articles titled General Rose Shot by Nazis as He Surrenders	04/03/1945	Provided by The United Press
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	4	Copy of article titled Every Rank Felt Death of Gen. Rose	04/16/1945	Provided by The Associated Press
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	5	Paper titled Rose Chronology	1899-1945	Unknown Source
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	6	Paper titled Biographical Notes on Major General Maurice Rose	N.D.	Unknown Source
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	7	Paper titled Maurice Rose (0-8439) - Biographical Information	04/09/1945	Provided by the War Department
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	8	Copy of article titled Gen. Rose Killed	04/05/1945	Published in The Intermountain Jewish News
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	9	Address by Col. John Smith, 3rd Armored Division presenting \$30,000 to the	09/11/1945	
	,		General Rose Memorial Hospital		
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	10	Paper: Maj. Gen. Maurice Rose - Valiant Soldier, Inspired Leader	N.D.	Unknown Source
	, ,		&Commander of the 3rd Armored Division		
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	11	Copy of article titled Aide Says Gen. Rose 'Bravest Leader'	04/15/1945	Published in The Intermountain Jewish News
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	12	Copy of article titled Rose Became Great General By Taking Personal Risks	04/12/1945	Published in The Intermountain Jewish News
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	13	Copies of articles titled Life Story of Gen. Rose in Four Chapters	04/19/1945	Published in The Intermountain Jewish News
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	14	Pamphlet with article titled Profile - General Maurice Rose	08/31/1948	Issued by Rose Medical Center
65	Rose, Maurice B. (Gen.)	15	Pamphlet titled General Maurice Rose - A Profile	N.D.	Issued by Rose Medical Center
65	Rosenbaum, Charles	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Rosenbaum, Harry	1	Biographical Data	04/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Rosenstock, Frances	1	Obituary Notices	N.D.	Unknown Source
65	Rosenstock, Fred A.	1	Pamphlet titled A Souvenir of Early Colorado - Presented by Fred A.	10/11/1962	Prepared by Lawton Kennedy of San Francisco
			Rosenstock Books		
65	Rosenstock, Fred A.	2	Booklet titled Small Miracles In My Life As A Book Hunter by Fred A.	12/18/1965	
			Rosenstock		
65	Rosenstock, Fred A.	3	Invitation to the opening of the new location of Fred A. Rosenstock Books on	10/11/1962	
			Colfax Avenue		
65	Ross, Edmund G.	1	Article titled Edmund G. Ross - 'The Man Who Saved Andrew Johnson' by	05/1910	Published in <i>The Taylor-Trotwood Magazine</i> . Donated by NM Senator Dennis Chavez in 1922
			Nettie Thompson Grove		
65	Ross, Guy Raymond	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services Were Held Wednesday For Guy Ross	06/18/1940	Published in The Mazanola Sun
65	Ross, Harold	1	Newspaper clipping of column titled <i>Out West</i> by Stephen Singular about	04/03/1983	Published in The Denver Post
			Harold Ross.		
65	Rossi, Paul A.	1	News release announcing special exhibition of Western Artist Paul A. Rossi	09/11/1979	Released by the Colorado Historical Society
65	Rossi, Paul A.	2	Clippings with illustrations by Paul Rossi	04/09/1961	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
65	Rothgerber, Ira	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
65	Robidoux, Antoine	1	Newspaper clipping and Photo titled Etched Cave Wall Message Puts Youth	N.D.	Published in <i>The Sentinel</i>
			On Kin's Trail		
65	Robidoux, Antoine	2	Account of Robidoux by Jim Reed, Jr.	N.D.	Unknown Source

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
65	Rouillard, Holly	1	News release titled Colorado Agencies Share New Logo	02/14/1990	Released by the Colorado Tourism Board
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	1	Biographical sketch titled <i>John L. Routt</i>	03/13/1953	Unknown Source
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	2	Copy of article title How "Capt." Routt Struck It - A Pleasant War Story of Our	02/07/1891	Published in <i>The Colorado Graphic</i>
	(are any		Popular Governor		
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	3	Paper titled John L. Routt - Governor, Millionaire, War Hero, Miner, Carpenter -	07/11/1982	Delivered to meeting of membership of Unitarian Church, Bloomington, IL
	tream, com zong (cross)		A Founder of Our Church		3, -
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	4	Copy of the Message of the Colorado Governor, John L. Routt, to the First	11/03/1876	Published by The Denver Daily Times Steam Printing House
	tream, com zong (cross)		General Assembly of the State		
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	5	Copy of the Message of the Colorado Governor, John L. Routt, to the Second	01/03/1879	Published by The Denver Daily Times Steam Printing House
	tream, com zong (cross)		General Assembly of the State		
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	6	Copy of the Message of the Colorado Governor, John L. Routt, to the Eighth	01/1891	Published by The Collier & Cleaveland Lith. Co., State Printers
	3(11)		General Assembly of the State		
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	7	Bibliography - John Long Routt	06/06/1974	Colorado State Archives
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	8	Article titled Hon. John L. Routt - Ex-Governor of Colorado	02/1889	Published in <i>The Magazine of Western History Illustrated</i> , Vol. IX, No. 4, pp457-460
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	9	Paper titled Hon. John L. Routt, Mayor of Denver - Last Territorial & First State	10/1884	From MSS. XA. #448, Bancroft. Library
	3(11)		Governor of Colorado		,,,
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	10	Obituary notice titled John L. Routt, Thrice Governor, Is Dead	08/13/1907	Published in The Denver Post
65	Routt, John Long (Gov.)	11	Letter from Erickson's Monuments to CO Historical Society with Photo of	07/19/1954	
			Routt's Grave Marker (not included)		
65	Rowley, Martin E.	1	Obituary notice	02/08/1969	Unknown source
65	Ruble, Frederick Warren	1	Biographical Data	05/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Rudd, Anson S.	1	Biographical material	N.D.	Unknown source
65	Rude, I.	1	Obituary titled I. Rude, Noted For His Philanthropies, Dies at 66 In Los Angeles		Published in The Denver Post
			3		
65	Rugg, Earle Underwood	1	Biographical Data	10/07/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Ruggiero, Joseph F.	1	Biographical Data	11/22/1976	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Ruggiero, Shirley McIntyre	1	Biographical Data	12/05/1976	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Ruland, Grant	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Rumsey, Barbara Moore	1	Letter from Rumsey noting donation of material to Colorado Historical Society	06/05/1989	
	7, 11, 11, 11, 11, 11, 11, 11, 11, 11, 1		,		
65	Rundle, William B.	1	Class paper titled The Rundle Family, 1059 Ninth Street Historic Park by	1989	Donated by Joyce Posey, Dayton, OH
	,		Kathleen Barnes		
65	Runge, William Edward	1	Biographical Data	12/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Runyon, Damon	1	Paper titled The Fame and Early Years of Damon Runyon presented to the	05/23/1994	Paper by Mary Ann McNair
			Colorado Colloquium		
65	Rush, James Martin	1	Biographical Data	07/05/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Russell, Charles Marion	1	Sales catalogue titled Russell Bronzes From the C. S. McNair Collection	1962	, i
65	Russell, Charles Marion	2	Exhibition pamphlet titled Fred A. Rosenstock Collection of Charles M. Russell	05/16/1970	Issued by the Denver Public Library
			Paintings and Bronzes		
65	Russell, Charles Marion	3	Catalogue titled Russell - On The Warpath, Pipe of Peace exhibition at the	1961	
			Amon Carter Museum of Western Art		
65	Russell, Charles Marion	4	Newspaper clipping titled The Most Famous Legend in Montana	09/08/1963	Published in The New York Times
65	Russell, Charles Marion	5	Copy of newspaper article titled Charles M. Russell, Cowboy Artist	08/23/1903	Published in The Denver Republican
65	Russell, Charles Marion	6	Pamphlet titled I Knew Charles M. Russell by Carter V. Rubottom	1954	Published by The Montana Historical Society Press, Montana Heritage Series No. 2
65	Russell, Charles Marion	7	Flyer for catalogue titled Charles M. Russell Paintings, Drawings and Sculpture	N.D.	Published by The University of Texas Press
			in The Amon Carte Museum	<u> </u>	
65	Russell, Charles Marion	8	Pamphlet titled The Charles S. Jones Collection of Charles M. Russell Art in	1965	Published by The National Cowboy Hall of Fame and Western Heritage Center
			The National Cowboy Hall of Fame		
65	Russell, Florence Gertrude	1	Obituary titled Pioneer Resident Taken by Death	08/28/1940	Published in The Lamar Register
65	Russell, Joseph Oliver	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Pike's Peak or Bust - The Origin of the Great	12/1897	Published in an "old St. Louis Newspaper
	<u> </u>		Gold Stampede of 1858	<u> </u>	
65	Russell, Marion	1	Set of letters between Mrs. Hal G. Russell, Marion's Daughter in Law and the	11/30/1942	
			Colorado Historical Society		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
65	Russell, Robert A. (Rev.)	1	Reprint of a Denver Post obituary titled Dr. Russell Dies at 78 included in	10/1972	Published by The National Anti-Vivisection Society, Bulletin No. 4
			memorial to him		
65	Rutledge, Margaret E.	1	Letter of Recommendation for Margaret E. Rutledge from The Crippen,	02/20/1899	
			Lawrence Investment Co.		
65	Rutledge, Richard (Col.)	1	Clipping of obituary titled <i>Richard Rutledge, Las of Kit Carson Scouts, Dies at 95</i>	04/09/1940	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
65 65	Rutledge, Robert William	1	Biographical Data	05/12/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65	Ruxton, Charles Frederick	1	Copy of poem by Thomas Ferril titled <i>Ruxton Creek</i> (originally published <i>The Denver Times</i> . 6/11/1921)	11/07/1967	
65	Ruxton, Charles Frederick	2	Copy of letter from James Ruxton to Thomas H. Ferril	11/14/1967	Donated by Thomas H. Ferril
65	Ruxton, George Frederick Augustus (Lt.)	1	Copies of correspondence to/from George Ruxton	1846-1848	
65	Ryan, J. Harford	1	Catalogue titled The Denver Art Museum Forty-Eighth Annual Exhibition	1942	Issued by The Denver Art Museum
65 65	Ryan, J. Harford	2	Magazine clipping titled J. Harford Ryan - John Wanamaker Stores	07/1984	Published in Interiors
65	Ryan, J. Harford	3	Biographical notes	N.D.	Unknown source
65	Ryan, J. Harford	4	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Senior Given Prize For His Art Work</i> (All-City Carter Memorial Prize)	N.D.	Unknown source
65	Ryan, J. Harford	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Young Denver Art Winner Is Highly Lauded</i> (Charles Milton Memorial Contest)	N.D.	Unknown source
65	Ryan, Harold Walter (Mayor)	1	Biographical information in excerpt from Who's Who in Colorado 1943	1941	Provided by H. W. Ryland
65	Ryan, Patrick J.	1	Booklet titled Patrick J. Ryan Remembers - New York Boyhood and Manhood and Early Days in Twin Lakes	1943	Published by the Ryan Family, Twin Lakes, CO
65	Ryan, Thomas Henry	1	Biographical Data	12/16/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
65 65	Ryan, William	1	Transcript of interview with William Ryan titled Reminiscences of Hon. William Ryan, 59er	08/24/1921	Interviewed by the Curator of History at the Colorado State Historical Society
66	Saban, Louis Henry (Lou)	1	Material on Saban, Head Coach of the Denver Broncos	1967	Unknown Source
66	Saban, Louis Henry (Lou)	2	Set of papers with coaching background on Saban's assistant coaches	N.D.	Unknown Source
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	1	Transcript of presentation titled <i>Enterprise</i> , <i>Unlimited - #14</i> concerning Dr. Sabin	10/31/1948	Presentation sponsored by the United States National Bank of Denver
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	2	Citation honoring Dr. Sabin with the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science at the University of Denver	03/04/1939	
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	3	Citation honoring Dr. Sabin with the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science at New York University	06/07/1933	
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	4	Citation honoring Dr. Sabin with the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science at Woman's Medical College of PA	10/14/1950	
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	5	Tabulation of items in the Sabin Collection of the Colorado Historical Society	N.D.	Colorado Historical Society
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	6	Paper noting the honors received by Dr. Sabin, including statue of her in the Statuary Hall in Washington, D. C.	N.D.	Unknown Source
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	7	Biographical information titled <i>Dr. Florence Rena Sabin</i>	N.D.	Published in Who's Who In America, Vol. 27, 1952-1953
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	8	Copy of obituary titled Florence R. Sabin, Scientist, 81, Dies	10/04/1953	Published in The New York Times
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	9	Copy of tribute titled <i>Florence Sabin - Humanitarian</i> in the Colorado History Museum's Timeline	N.D.	Colorado Historical Society
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	10	Illustration of Dr. Sabin	N.D.	Unknown Source
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	11	Photographs of Dr. Sabin included in the Colorado Year Book	1958	Colorado Historical Society
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	12	Application for Colorado driver's license	04/06/1945	
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	13	Newspaper clipping titled Statue To Be Dedicated Thursday	1959	Unknown Source
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	14	Pamphlet titled <i>The Presentation of the Statue of Dr. Florence Rena Sabin of Colorado</i>	02/26/1959	Issued by The United States Capitol Historical Society
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	15	Pamphlet noting Sabin's inclusion in The National Statuary Hall	N.D.	Issued by The United States Capitol Historical Society
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	16	Flyer announcing the publication of <i>Florence Sabin, Colorado Woman of the Century</i> by Elinor Bluemel	N.D.	Published by The University of Colorado Press
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	17	Clipping of article titled Dr. Florence Rena Sabin 1871-1953	N.D.	Unknown Source

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	18	Clipping titled Her Dream Fulfilled - Dr. Beechel made Dr. Sabin's Statue Her Special Project	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
66	Sabin, Florence Rena (M.D.)	19	Clipping titled Colorado Pays Tribute to Dr. Florence Sabin	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
66	Sackman, Charles C.	1	Biographical Data	06/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Safely, Ben	1	Memoriam certificate for Ben Safely	08/20/1929	
66	Safely, Ben	2	Receipts for fees and rents received	1909-1918	
66 66 66	Safely, Ben	3	Investment opportunities	1900-1915	
66	Safely, Ben	4	Invoices and notices of payments due	1903-1927	
66	Safely, Ben	5	Correspondence	1900-1919	
66	Safely, Ben	6	Transfer of title for property from Gardner and Rebecca Greenleaf to Elizabeth Safely	01/16/1863	
66	Safely, Ben	7	Warranty Deed issued to Elizabeth Safely for property in New York	08/13/1866	
66	Safely, Ben	8	Warranty Deed issued to John Safely for property in Iowa	10/16/1868	
66	Safely, Ben	9	Record of titles to set of lots in Iowa	1857-1868	
66	Sage, Rufus B.	1	Booklet titled <i>The Role of Rufus B. Sage in the History of the Rocky Mountains</i> by Mary M. Farley	1983	Published by The Pueblo Historical Society and the Pueblo Library District . Donated by Mrs. Farley
66	Sage, Russell	1	Letter to Secretary Denver, Texas & Ft. Worth R. R. Co. from Russell Sage	08/30/1888	Donated by B. F. James, 07/01/1897
66	Saguache, Chief	1	Clipping titled Chief Saguache, Bad Ute, But He Never Forgot a Friend	1910	Unknown Source
66 66	St. John, Eleanor Mary Thompson	1	Obituary titled <i>Mrs. Oren St. John Dies of Heart Attack</i>	03/06/1941	Published in <i>The Middle Park Times</i>
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	1	Copy of Last Will And Testament of Col. Ceran St. Vrain	11/10/1870	From Record Book , Vol. 3, pp144-145 in County Clerk & Recorder's Office, Trinidad, CO
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	2	Copy of paper titled <i>St. Vrain Finds His Mate</i> by P. D. Shepperd	N.D.	
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	3	Reproduction of St. Vrain Family Crest	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Eileen Rickard of Chicago, IL in 1966
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	4	Extract titled <i>The Black Hawk War</i>	N.D.	From Stevens Black Hawk War, pp 169-171
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	5	Extract from The Sauks and the Black Hawk War by P. A. Armstrong	N.D.	Vol. 973.56 AR58S, page 438
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	6	Extract from History of Stephenson County regarding St. Vrain	1880	Donated by C. R. Buell
66 66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	7	Extract from Kit Carson, A Portrait in Courage regarding St. Vrain	N.D.	Donated by C. R. Buell
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	8	Extract titled The St. Vrain Family	N.D.	From History of South East Missouri
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	9	Copy of newspaper article titled Kit Carson's Pal Tells of Old Days	05/25/1913	Published in <i>The San Francisco Examiner</i>
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	10	Correspondence between Mrs. Laura Allyn Ekstrom, Denver and Eileen Rickard, Chicago regarding St. Vrain	1966	
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	11	Genealogical information for the St. Vrain family	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Eileen Rickard of Chicago, IL
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	12	Obituary for Mary Le Bisch, nee St. Vrain	N.D.	Unknown source
66	St. Vrain, Ceran (Col.)	13	Color photographs of the Black Hawk War Monument, Kent, Illinois	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. Eileen Rickard of Chicago, IL
66	Salomon, Adolph Zadek	1	Biographical Data	06/29/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Salazar, Archie A.	1	Article titled Salazar & Gallegos	04/1948	Published in <i>Pace</i> by the Morey Mercantile Co.
66	Salazar, Delfino	1	Memorial No. 7 Memorializing the Centennial of the Mercantile Business of Delfino Salazar of San Luis, CO	03/14/1957	From the Journal of the House of Representatives 41st General Assembly, pp 589-590
66	Salazar, Delfino	2	Letter to State Historian from Delfino Salazar regarding the history of the Salazar Store	05/04/1957	
66	Salazar, Delfino	3	Announcement from Delfino Salazar naming his son, Archie A. Salazar as the new owner of the mercantile store	01/01/1946	
66	Salazar, Delfino	4	Copy of drawing of the original Salazar Store at San Luis, CO	N.D.	Published in The Colorado Magazine
66	Salazar, Delfino	5	Inventory of items transferred from Dario Gallegos to A. A. Salazar	03/01/1874	- data-road in the Gold in against
66	Salazar, Delfino	6	Newspaper clipping titled Century-Old San Luis Store Beset by Indians Fire in Checkered History	N.D.	Unknown source
66	Salazar, Eufemio	1	Genealogical information titled La Casa Noble de Salazar - Acendencia del Capitán Don Juan de Salazar	N.D.	Donated by Eufemio Salazar, 08/03/1965
66	Salinas, Porfirio	1	Advertisement for Bluebonnets and Cactus - An Album of Southwestern Paintings by Porfirio Salinas	1967	Published by The Pemberton Press for the Fine Arts Corporation
66	Salsbury, Melford H.	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Prepared by Melford Salsbury
66	Salyers, Elizabeth	1	Tabulation of Salyers family marriages in Virginia	N.D.	From Scott County, Virginia, marriage records
66	Sampson, Alden	1	Copies of four long letters from Sampson to his Sister and a person named Dot		From the A. Phimister Proctor Museum, Poulsbo, Washington

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
66	Sampson, Joseph Cromwell	1	Biographical Data	12/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Sampson, Joseph Cromwell	2	Biographical Information	08/21/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
66	Sanborn, C. W. (Hon.)	1	Copy of newspaper article titled "Combine" Representative from Boulder	02/14/1891	Published in <i>The Colorado Graphic</i>
			County	/ /	
66	Sanborn. Frederick W.	1	Biographical Information	10/02/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
66	Sanborn. Frederick W.	2	Obituary titled Heart Attack Proves Fatal to F. W. Sanborn	04/06/1941	Published in The Denver Post
66	Sánchez, Torivio	1	Booklet titled <i>Madrid, Crespin and Sánchez Family History</i> by Sandra and Virginia Sánchez	10/1999	
66	Sandell, Carl	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>A Genial Giant Has Departed</i> by Pasquale Marranzino	05/10/1965	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
66	Sanders, Gilbert	1	Biographical Data	12/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Sanders, Ida V.	1	Letter from Sanders to Mrs. Gertrude Gammon with some biographical information	N.D.	
66	Sandoz, Mari	1	Clipping titled Author-Daughter of Pioneer Nebraskan Finds Denver 'Friendly Citv' in which to Live and Write	04/27/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
66	Sandoz, Mari	2		1971	
66	Sanderson, J. L. (Col.)	1	Copy of pamphlet titled <i>Biographical Sketch of Col. J. L. Sanderson of St. Louis, MO</i>	1880	Published by Ramsey, Millett & Hudson of Kansas City, MO
66	Sands, Herbert Stead	1	Biographical Data	06/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Sanford, Albert B.	1	Article titled A New & True Story of Lincoln by Albert B. Sanford	01/1927	Published in Denver Municipal Facts
66	Sanford, Albert B.	2	Clipping titled Will Describe History Makers - a presentation titled Colorado Territorial Struggles	07/13/1934	Published in The Denver Post
66	Sanford, Albert B.	3	Clipping titled Relic of 1861 Post Remains	04/22/1934	Published in The Denver Post
66	Sanford, Albert B.	4	Clipping of column titled <i>In Old Wyoming</i> with regards to Albert Sanford	09/24/1939	Published in The Wyoming State Tribune
66	Sanford, Albert B.	5	Letter from Lois Pennington to Colorado Historical Society with regards to information on Sanford	04/14/1974	
66	Sanford, Albert B.	6	Obituary titled A. B. Sanford, Former Councilman Dies After 80 Years in Colorado	04/30/1943	Published by The Littleton Independent
66	Sanford, Albert B.	7	Obituary titled A. B. Sanford, Denver Native, Dies at Eighty	N.D.	Unknown source
66	Sanford, Byron N.	1	Copy of clipping titled Byron N. Sanford	11/1914	Published in The Denver Post
66	Sanford, Byron N.	2	Copy of clipping titled Mary E. Sanford	01/04/1915	Published in The Denver Post
66	Sanford, James Fremont	1	Pamphlet titled The Little District School by James Fremont Sanford	1938	
66	Sanford, James Fremont	2	Incomplete paper about the Carnival celebration in Mexico	03/12/1857	
66	Sankey, Verne	1	Magazine article titled <i>Kidnapper Verne Sankey - America's First Public Enemy No. 1</i> , by Timothy Bjorkman	09/2007	Published in South Dakota Magazine
66	Sanner, W. R. (Mrs.)	1	Booklet titled Salads and Clever Hints	N.D.	Published by Mrs. W. R. Sanner
66	Sarchet, Fancher	1	Biographical Data	01/01/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Sarchette, Earl E.	1	Receipts for payments made by Sarchette	1904-1908	
66	Sargeant, Beatrice	1	Newspaper clipping titled Beatrice Sargeant Leaves Estate Valued at \$415,489		Unknown Source
66	Sargent, Dick	1	Campaign material for Dick Sargent, candidate for State Treasurer	N.D.	From Committee to Elect Dick Sargent State Treasurer
66	Sarpy, Peter Abadie	1	Booklet titled <i>Peter A. Sarpy & Early Bellevue</i> by Kira Gale	1999	Published by <i>The River Junction Press</i> , Omaha, NE
66	Sauer, Anthony P.	1	Newspaper clipping with photo of Maison de Sauer	01/20/1962	Published in The Kansas City Star
66	Sauer, Gertrude M.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Sauer Estate Value Listed at \$1,048,594	1967	Unknown Source
66	Saul, George James	1	Manuscript titled <i>The Making of a Rebel in America - An Unfinished</i> Autobiography by George J. Saul	1969	
66	Saunders, George E.	1	Biographical Data	04/27/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Saunders, Glenn G.	1	Biographical Data	07/16/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Saurwen Frank P.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	From The Artists Club Scrapbook
66	Savage, John Lucian	1	Biographical Data	12/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
66	Savage, John Lucian	2	Article titled Special Award - John L. Savage	01/19/1961	Published in <i>Proceedings of the Sixth Annual Awards Dinner - The Beavers</i> , Vol. Vi. No. 10, pp 11
66	Savell, Isabelle Keating	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	Unknown source
66	Savery, Charles William	1	Biographical Data	04/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Sayre, Hal	1	Copy of interview with Sayre conducted by Thomas Dawson titled Beginning of		
			Colorado Towns		
67	Sayre, Robert H., Jr.	1	Newspaper clipping titled School of Mines Honors Sayre	05/12/1978	Published in The Daily Sentinel, Grand Junction, Colorado
67	Scanlon, Michael J.	1	Obituary titled Friends Overflow Chapel for M. J. Scanlon Rites	01/17/1941	Published in The Lyons Recorder
67	Schafer, Andrew C., Jr.	1	Biographical Data	04/02/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schafer, Jennie Fern Wooley	1	Biographical Data	02/15/1980	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schaefermeyer, Clarence	1	Newspaper clipping from column titled Some People Of Our Town	01/23/1941	Published in The Steamboat Pilot, Steamboat Springs, CO
67	Schaefer, Virginia Case	1	Newspaper clipping titled Schaefer Heirlooms Auction To Be Dec. 7	N.D.	Unknown Source
67	Schaetzel Family	1	Genealogical paper titled The Schaetzel Family Tree	N.D.	Unknown Source
67	Schaetzel, Jacob V.	1	Paper by Schaetzel titled Memoirs of the Founding of the Men's Garden Club of Denver	02/25/1966	
67	Schaller, Frederick	1	Typed copies of letters from Schaller to his cousin	1876 - 1887	
67	Scheidegger, Jessie Alice Stott	1	Obituary titled Pioneer Resident Died Friday	04/17/1941	Published in The Seibert Prairie Settler, Siebert CO
67	Scherrer, Alexander V.	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
67	Scherrer, Jacob S.	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
67	Scherrer, Jacob S.	2	Certificate of Election for Scherrer as an Arapahoe County Commissioner	11/15/1883	Donated by Mrs. E. A. Scherrer, La Jolla, CA, on 01/20/1949
67	Scherrer, Jacob S.	3	Certificate of Membership for Scherrer in The Denver Chamber of Commerce	07/07/1884	Donated by Mrs. E. A. Scherrer, La Jolla, CA, on 01/20/1949
67	Schey, Jacob S.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schillinger, Christian	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
67	Schindelholz, Antone	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
67	Schlatter, Francis	1	Newspaper clipping titled Advent of "Faith-Healer," Devout Catholic, Topped Bizarre Events in 1895	07/24/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
67	Schlatter, Francis	2	Newspaper clipping titled Thousands of Suffering Persons Visited 'Healer' Daily At Denver Home	08/07/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
67	Schlatter, Francis	3	Newspaper clipping titled Strange Cures Verified By Skeptical Newsmen	08/21/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
67	Schlatter, Francis	4	Newspaper clipping titled Sorrowed by 'Cheating,' Schlatter Disappeared Never To Be Seen Again	08/28/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
67	Schlatter, Francis	5	Magazine clipping titled The Denver "Healer" And His Miraculous Claims	10/19/1895	Published in The Literary Digest, Vol. XI, No. 25, pp 19-20
67	Schlatter, Francis	6	Magazine clipping titled Mystery Still Surrounds Eccentric Faith Healer	03/1993	Published in New Mexico Magazine, pp 70-74
67	Schlatter, Francis	7	Magazine clipping titled What Manner Of Man Is This?	10/12/1895	Published in <i>The Illustrated American</i> , Vol. 18, No. 15, pp 480-482
67	Schlatter, Francis	8	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Denver's Mystery Messiah</i>	09/30/1951	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
67	Schlatter, Francis	9	Newspaper clipping titled The Mystery Of Faith Healer by Frances Melrose	04/25/1982	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
67	Schlatter, Francis	10	Newspaper clipping titled Francis Schlatter: North Denver's Mysterious Healer	07/01/2004	Published in The North Denver Tribune
67	Schlatter, Francis	11	Police identification by Toledo, Ohio, Bureau of Investigation	04/11/1910	
67	Schleier, Mary E.	1	Card containing obituary information	1873	Donated by Mr. Peck
67	Schlesinger, James R. (Ph.D.)	1	Transcript of Press Conference by Dr. James R. Schlesinger, Chairman, U. S. Atomic Energy Commission	12/06/1971	Published by The U S. Atomic Energy Commission
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	1	Magazine article titled <i>A Frontier Figh</i> t by Gen. G. A. Forsyth	06/1895	Published in Harper's New Monthly Magazine
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	2	Copy of newspaper clipping titled Nine Bloody Days With Roman Nose's Braves	02/05/1895	Published in The Cleveland Leader, Cleveland, OH
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	3	Copy of magazine article titled Fighting Americans	03/1942	Published in The American Legion Magazine
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	4	Copy of diary maintained by Schlesinger during a military exercise in Indian territory	1868	
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	5	Copy of article titled A Gallant Soldier Among Brave Men	09/14/1928	Published in The Jewish Independent
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	6	Copy of obituary titled Hero Of The Island Of Death Passes	05/11/1928	Unknown source
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	7	Transmittal letter for photostatic material	04/25/1966	
67	Schlesinger (Shlesinger?), Sigmund	8	Copy of article titled Is Pioneer Philanthropic Worker	N.D.	Unknown source
67	Schlessman, Gerald L.	1	Biographical Data	01/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schmid, Frederick C. L.	1	Copy of article titled Fred Schmid Appliance Officially Opens Store	N.D.	Unknown source
67	Schmid, Frederick C. L.	2	Copy of paper titled <i>Shipwrecked in 1906</i>	03/1969	Narrated by Fred Schmid

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
67	Schmid, Frederick C. L.	3	Article titled German Inventor Has Plan to Beat Kaiser's U-Boat's includes	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
1			design of airplane device		
67	Schmid, Frederick C. L.	4	Advertisement for Fred Schmid's Anniversary Sale	N.D.	Unknown source
67	Schmid, Frederick C. L.	5		07/09/1972	Unknown source
67	Schmidt, Frederick	1	Obituary titled Man Drowned In Water Well	07/12/1940	Published in The Mountain and Plain Weekly, Fort Collins, CO
67	Schmidt, H. F. (Heinie)	1	Pamphlet distribute by Schmidt titled <i>The Call of Kansas</i> , a poem by Esther	N.D.	
1	i i		Clark		
67	Schmidt, H. F. (Heinie)	2	Paper titled Ham Bell Pioneer by Heinie Schmidt	N.D.	
67	Schmidt, H. F. (Heinie)	3	Paper titled Portrait of Man Who Wrote Kansas State Song is Discovered by	N.D.	
1			Journal History Write r by Schmidt		
67	Schmidt, H. F. (Heinie)	4	Paper titled Historical Background of Dodge City, Kansas	N.D.	Provided by the Dodge City Chamber of Commerce
67	Schmidt, Sarah Lindsay	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schneider, Alma K.	1	Introduction for a presentation by the fourth woman appointed as	N.D.	Unknown source
1			Superintendent, United States Mint, Denver		
67	Schneider, Joseph F.	1	Biographical Data	04/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schoettler, Gail S.	1	Clipping titled State Treasury Profiles - Colorado 1990-1991	1990-1991	Published by the National Association of State Treasurers
67	Schnoor, Carrie D.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Schnoor Is Pioneer Clubwoman	06/20/1940	Published in The Middle Park Times
67	Schomburg, August (Gen.)	1	Biographical Sketch	11/04/1958	Provided by the Office, Chief of Ordnance
67	Schomburg, August (Gen.)	2	Biographical Information	11/04/1958	Provided by the Department of Defense, Office of Public Information News Branch
67	Schreyvogel, Charles S.	1	Invitation and catalogue for program with paintings by Schreyvogel	1970	Published by The National Cowboy Hall of Fame
67	Schroeder, Pat	1	Political material	1975-1990	
67	Schroeder, Pat	2	"Personalized" notes	1977-1982	
67	Schuch, Mary	1	Funeral memorial	10/13/1900	Donated by L S. Schuch on 11/09/1937
67	Schultz, Herman H. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	0710/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Schumacher, Louis	1		03/27/1954	
1			Schumacher		
67	Schweitzberger, Steve	1	Political material for Schweitzberger, a candidate for Denver Mayor	1983	
67	Scott, Glenn R.	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Unknown Source
67	Scott, Martin (Col.)	1	Clipping from column Historical Highlights titled A Famous Coon Story	11/29/1941	Published in The Sugar City Gazette
67	Scott, Martin (Col.)	2	Clipping from column Historical Highlights titled A Famous Coon Story	11/29/1941	Published in The Dolores Star
67	Scott, Martin (Col.)	3	Clipping from column Historical Highlights titled A Famous Coon Story	11/29/1941	Published in The Calhan News
67	Scott, William Allen	1	Biographical Data	08/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Scouten David Gibson	1	Biographical Data	10/05/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Scroggs, Clara E.	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Scroggs, 80, Taken by Death Early Saturday	06/06/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
	Scudder, Edwin M. (Capt.)	1		02/10/1983	Published in The Village Advertiser
67	Seaman, John R.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
67	Search, Henry	1	Genealogical Information of descendants of Henry Search and his wife, Anna J.	03/2007	Compiled by Michael A. Melnick
1			Gibbs		
67	Searcy, Minerva	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Minerva Searcy Dead	04/10/1940	Published in The Berthoud Bulletin
67	Seaton, Rick	1	Advertisements for piano recitals by Seaton	05/27/2006	
67	Seawell, Buie	1	Political material for Senate campaign by Seawell	N.D.	
67	Seawell, Donald R.	1	Biographical information	08/15/1970	
67	Sebastian, Francis L. (Rev.)	1	Biographical Sketch	05/07/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
67	Sedwick, William A. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	05/29/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Seely, Clarence Eugene	1	Biographical Data	04/20/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Seely, Harold Tiffany	1	Biographical Data	04/21/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Seely, Mary G.	1	Invitation to Seely to attend ceremonies in connection with the opening of the	05/28/1937	Seely was the first woman real estate agent in Colorado
1	' '		Golden Gate Bridge		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
67	Seerie, Edward	1	Biographical Data	11/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
67	Segale, Blandina (Sister)	1		02/27/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
67	Segale, Blandina (Sister)	2		07/1962	Published in <i>True West</i>
67	Sell, Aaron E.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Denverite Leaves \$1.4 Million, No Will	N.D.	Unknown Source
07					
67	Sellens, Calvin Gale	1	Biographical Data	12/20/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
68	Semper, Charles S.	1	Newspaper clipping titled C. S. Semper Who Set Type on the First Edition of	07/09/1905	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
			The News	0170071000	asilensa iii me neeny meaniam neme
68	Semper, Charles S.	2	Newspaper clipping titled State's Pioneer Union Man To Be At The Printers'	02/14/1909	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			Ball		, in the second of the second
68	Setzer, Lynn	1	Channel 7 promotional release for Setzer, news anchor	N.D.	
68	Sewell, Charles E.	1	Certification that Charles Sewell served in the infantry during 1864-1865	06/28/1960	
68	Shafer, Stewart A.	1	Biographical information for Shafer, a candidate for Denver District Court Judge	N.D.	
68	Shaffenburg, Mark A.	1	Copy of article titled Shaffenburg - After a Four Days' Hearing the Federal	02/16/1877	Published in <i>The Denver Daily Tribune</i>
			Court Finds Him Guilty		
68	Shafroth, Abby Stanton	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Abby Shafroth Dies at 83	N.D.	Unknown source
68	Shafroth, John Franklin (U. S. Senator)	1	Copy of article titled "Honest John" Shafroth - Colorado's Most Illustrious	10/25/1999	Provided by Frank H. Shafroth
			Citizen	10/01/1000	
68	Shafroth, John Franklin (U. S. Senator)	2	Partial copy of speech on the U. S. Electoral College by Shafroth	12/21/1968	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain Herald</i> . Provided by Morrison Shafroth
00	Objectiveth John Frenklin (II C Constant	0	Disagraphical Obstate	00/00/0005	On OD A Family Haritana Calarada Familia
68	Shafroth, John Franklin (U. S. Senator)	3	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
68	Shafroth, John Franklin (U. S. Senator)	4	Transcript - Inaugural Address of John F. Shafroth to Members of the	N.D.	
00	Shahoth, John Frankiin (O. S. Senator)	4	Seventeenth General Assembly of Colorado	N.D.	
68	Shannon, Richard S., Jr.	1	Biographical information for the Manager of Public Works	01/06/1969	
68	Sharp, Joseph (Boots)	1	Paper titled "Boots" - Denver's King of Skid Row Burns by George S. Minot	01/14/1970	
	charp, coseph (Boots)	'	a delige of minor	01/14/10/0	
68	Sharp, William Thomas	1	Letter to Mrs. Alice W. Spring from Lida A. Meyer with biographical information	10/27/1959	
	,		on Tom Sharp		
68	Sharp, William Thomas	2	Excerpt from article titled <i>Frontier Sketches</i> with stories involving Tom Sharp	02/10/1917	Published in <i>Dawson Scrap Book</i> s, No. 8
68	Sharp, William Thomas	3	Transcript of interview with William Sharp by Jeannette F. Thach	09/26/1960	
68	Sharp, William Thomas	4	Set of correspondence concerning details about Tom Sharp	1959-1960	
68	Sharp, William Thomas	5	Miscellaneous notes on Tom Sharp material	1960	
68	Sharp, William Thomas	6	Newspaper article titled Sharp's Trading Post Important Site In Early Colorado	01/12/1970	Published in <i>The Pueblo Chieftan</i>
68	Shaw, Bessie N.	1	Obituary	04/1957	Unknown source
68	Shaw, James Morton	1	Student Pilot Certificate issued by the Civil Aeronautics Administration to	04/24/1944	
00	Chave Jahr W	4	James Shaw	04/40/4074	Otata Historiaal Cosisty of Coloredo Form for his graphical data
68 68	Shaw, John W, Shaw, Clara Worley	1	Biographical Data Obituary titled Mrs. S. L. Shaw Dies in Sleep at Genoa Home	04/16/1971 03/08/1941	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data Published in <i>The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph</i>
68	Shawn, Conner Michael	1	Obituary titled Nirs. S. L. Shaw Dies in Sieep at Genoa Home Obituary titled Veteran Showman Dies - 'Mike' Shawn Began Career as	05/06/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph Published in The Rocky Mountain News
00	Shawn, Conner Michael	1	Performer at Age of Nine	05/00/1941	Fubilished in The hocky Wouldain News
68	Shear, Harold W. (Col.)	1	News release titled Arsenal Commander Promoted to Colonel	06/30/1971	Issued by the Information Office, Rocky Mountain Arsenal
68	Shearer, Byron L.	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Running From A Fortune	12/05/1900	Published in Illustrated Weekly
68	Sheedy, Dennis	1	Copy of manuscript titled <i>The Autobiography of Dennis Sheedy</i>	10/1922	Donated by Mrs. Dennis Sheedy
68	Sheedy, Dennis (Mrs.)	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Dennis Sheedy Dies on Christmas Day	12/26/1958	Unknown source
68	Sheedy, Dennis (Mrs.)	2	Newspaper clipping titled Mrs. Sheedy Leaves Jewels Worth \$4,209	1958	Unknown source
68	Sheldon, Addison Erwin	1	Obituary titled Nebraska Obituary Sketch	05/13/1936	Issued by The Associated Press
68	Shell, Samuel	1	Biographical Data	01/30/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Shellabarger, Abigail Wales	1	Obituary titled Outdoor Funeral Held For San Luis Valley Pioneer	09/17/1943	Published in The Denver Post
68	Shellabarger, Abigail Wales	2	Obituary titled Mrs. A. Shellabarger	09/30/1943	Published in The Saguache Crescent
68	Shepard, William Amsay (Pop Daly)	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Shepard, William Amsay (Pop Daly)	2	Marriage certificate William Shepard and Sadie M. Whelon	10/22/1909	
68	Shepard, William Amsay (Pop Daly)	3	Marriage certificate William Shepard and Martha D. Wagan	04/10/1881	
68	Shepard, William Amsay (Pop Daly)	4	Set of letters to the editor from Sadie Shepard	N.D.	Unknown source
68	Shepherd, Thomas (Capt.)	1	Genealogical Information	N.D.	Unknown source
68	Sheppard, Morris (U. S. Senator)	1	Newspaper clipping titled Final Tribute to Dean of Hill	04/24/1941	Published in The Yuma Pioneer
68	Sheppard, W. B.	ı	Rocky Mountain News subscription receipt	04/21/1921	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
68	Shepperd, P. D.	1	Paper titled Some Details Of Experiences of P. D. Shepperd	09/30/1932	Itemano
	Shere, Oscar M. (M.D.)	1	Memorial Service Program	10/28/1923	
	Sheridan, Philip Henry (Gen.)	1	Copy of General Field Order, No. 2 describing battles during the Indian	10/01/1868	
	Chondan, Framp Floring (Gon.)	[Campaign	10/01/1000	
68	Sherman, Henry S.	1	Biographical Data	09/04/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Sherman, Jacob Ignatius	1	Letter to Historical Society requesting information on Jacob Sherman	08/23/1967	- Color Francisco Color
	Sherman, Sam	1	Biographical Data	04/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Sherman, William Tecumseh (Gen.)	1	Copy of newspaper article titled Sherman - The Head of the Army in Denver	08/21/1878	Published n The Denver Tribune
	Choman, Timani Todanicon (Gom)		The rioda of the rumy in Borrer	00/21/10/0	asiloted it the better thouse
68	Sherman, William Tecumseh (Gen.)	2	Copy of article titled Interviewers and Injuns - Gen. Sherman Gives His Ideas	05/06/1882	Published n The Denver Tribune
	Chemian, Trimani i Soumoon (Giom)	<u> </u>	Upon Them Briefly and to the Point	00,00,.00=	
68	Sherman, William Tecumseh (Gen.)	3	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>General Sherman's Departure</i>	05/07/1882	Published n The Denver Tribune
68	Sherman, William Tecumseh (Gen.)	4	Copy of newspaper article titled <i>Grant, Sherman, Sheridan, Dent</i>	07/29/1868	Published n The Denver Tribune
68	Sherry, E. C.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Sherry New Director	06/11/1980	Published in <i>Denver Downtown</i>
68	Sherwood, Frederick W.	1	Newspaper clipping titled Sherwood Early Leader in Area	N.D.	Unknown Source
68	Sherwood, Rupert M.	1	Memorial titled Rupert M. Sherwood, Age 82, Died Sunday Morning, August	08/23/1931	Published by The Summit County Journal
	'		23, 1931 at Fairplay, Colorado		
68	Sherwood, Rupert M.	2	Memorial to Prunes, Sherwood's Burro who died at age 62	07/1930	Published by The Mountain States Mineral Age
	Sherwood, Rupert M.	3	Obituary titled Rupert M. Sherwood	09/04/1931	Published by The Summit County Journal
	Shields, James E. (Gen.)	1	Clipping of Historical Highlights column titled Famous in Triplicate	06/27/1941	Published in The Peetz Gazette
	Shields, James E. (Gen.)	2	Clipping of Historical Highlights column titled Famous in Triplicate	06/27/1941	Published in <i>The Dolores Star</i>
	Shields, Milford E.	1	Newspaper clipping titled State Museum Recipient of Poet Laureate's Work	03/27/1955	Published in The Denver Post
	,		The state of the s		
68	Shields, Milford E.	2	Collection of poems by Shields, the State of Colorado Poet Laureate	1952-1979	
68	Shimamoto, Hikoichi	1	Short biographical sketch titled <i>The Shimamoto Family</i>	N.D.	
68	Shinn, Charles A.	1	Obituary titled Retired Denver Dry President, 92, Dies	1971	Unknown Source
68	Shoemaker, H. C.	1	Biographical sketch	08/01/1961	Prepared by Len Shoemaker, his son
68	Shoemaker, Joe	1	Biographical resumé	06/09/1969	
68	Shoemaker, Joseph Addison	1	Biographical Data	05/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Shoemaker, Len	1	Poem titled A Fort Garland Romance	06/18/1963	Donated by Shoemaker
68	Shoemaker, Len	2	Poem titled Who's Afraid of the Big, Bad Wolf?	1966	Donated by Shoemaker
	Shoemaker, Mr. (?)	1	Location certificates for claims in the Spring Buttes Mining District, Pitkin	1882-1892	Donated by "Mr." Shoemaker
			County		
68	Shoemaker, Mr. (?)	2	Warranty & Quit-Claim Deeds, Certificate of Redemption for properties in	1900-1931	Donated by "Mr." Shoemaker
	, ,		Garfield County & Stock Brand Deed		
68	Shoemaker, Mr. (?)	3	Affidavit of Labor and Improvements on the Nellie S. Lode, Saguache County	10/24/1899	Donated by "Mr." Shoemaker
	, ,				
68	Shoemaker, Mr. (?)	4	Miscellaneous material from Vulcan, Carbondale, and Gunnison	1897-1940	Donated by "Mr." Shoemaker
68	Shoemaker, Mr. (?)	5	Warranty Deed, Summons, Sheriff's Deed, Sheriff's Certificate of Sale, in	1911-1913	Donated by "Mr." Shoemaker
			Gunnison, County		
68	Shoemaker, Theodore	1	Letter from Gifford Pinchot to Shoemaker asking him to provide a written	12/11/1939	
			account of his experiences		
68	Shoemaker, Theodore	2	Manuscript titled Some of My Experiences in the Forest Service by Shoemaker	N.D.	Manuscript appears to be incomplete
68	Shonyo, Hattie Christophina	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Hattie Shonyo, Well Known Salidan Called by Death	07/16/1940	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
68	Shoup, George	1	Newspaper clipping titled Pioneer Builders - The Shoups of Idaho	12/26/1943	Published in The Idaho Sunday Statesman
	Shoup, George	2	Reminiscences of Shoup family experiences	08/20/1939	
68	Shoup, George	3	Letter to Historical Society from Laura Shoup discussing Abram Nelson Shoup	06/17/1948	
		<u> </u>			
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	1	Letter from Historical Society to Gov. Shoup requesting autograph on map	03/21/1921	
			showing Colorado River		
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	2	Obituary titled Oliver H. Shoup Dies of Heart Attack Monday	10/03/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	3	Obituary titled Oliver Shoup Passes Away	10/04/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs News
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	4	Obituary titled Oliver H. Shoup, Ex-Governor of Colorado, Dies	09/30/1940	Published in The Denver Post

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	5	Obituary titled Oliver Shoup, The Man, Shown In Interesting News Feature By Former Telegraph Writer	10/10/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
68	Shoup, Oliver Henry (Gov.)	6	Obituary titled Oliver H. Shoup Passes Away In Santa Monica	09/30/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
68	Shows, Paul	1	News release regarding accusation by Carlos Lucero against Hank Brown for political posturing	03/15/1990	Issued by Paul Shows for the Lucero Candidacy for U. S. Senate
68	Shuck, Harry G.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Shumate, Les	1	Biographical information	10/08/1975	Provided by Ron Bay
68	Shumway, Emma H.	1	Obituary information	01/22/1953	Provided by Pearl and Carroll Coberly
68	Shwayder, Jesse	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
68	Sibley, George Hayden	1	Biographical Data	06/1963	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
68	Sidney, Pearl R.	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Pearl R. Sidney	05/13/1966	Unknown Source
68	Silks, Mattie	1	Letter (and copy) of paper regarding biographical information for Mattie Silks	06/07/1982	Provided by Vita Cloney of Imperial, NE
68	Silver Heels (Josie Dillon)	1	Manuscript titled Silver Heels - Legend of the Rockies - A Story of the Gold Camp of Buckskin Joe	19	Written by Grace Pauline Weber
68	Silver Heels (Josie Dillon)	2	Short manuscript titled The True Story of Silver Heels	10/08/1958	Written by Nelly M. Graf
68	Silver Heels (Josie Dillon)	3	Manuscript titled Silver Heels	N.D.	Written by Albert B. Sanford
68	Silver Heels (Josie Dillon)	4	Magazine clipping titled Silver Heels by William B. Hartley	12/1958	Published in True Western Adventures
68	Silver, Herman	1	Copy of article titled Settles Permanently in Denver	01/06/1875	Published in The Weekly Rocky Mountain News
69	Silverstein, Harry S.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
69	Simmons, Virginia McConnell	1	Tabulation of published material by Simmons	03/2008	Unknown source
69	Simms, Ruth Hanna	1	Memorial pamphlet for Ruth Simms	01/04/1945	
69	Simms, Willard	1	Pamphlet titled Willard Simms Album - 1978 Citizen of the West	01/10/1979	
69	Simon, Saling (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	06/12/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Simpson, Alan K. (U. S. Senator)	1	Pamphlet titled Senator Al Simpson - 1990 Citizen of the West	01/08/1990	
69	Simpson, George Semmes	1	Copy of article titled A Mountain His Tomb - One of Colorado's Pioneers Buried in the Solid Rock	06/24/1888	Published in The Denver Republican
69	Simpson, George Semmes	2	Article titled George Semmes Simpson - The Wayward Pioneer	08/09/1990	Published by the Beulah Historical Society
69	Simpson, Pedro Advenuela	1	Receipt of \$250 payment to Simpson from Michael Beshoar	03/02/1874	Donated by Ben Beshoar 01/26/1944
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	1	Pamphlet with information on Sims, a Teacher of Singing	N.D.	
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	2	Invitation from the Musicians of Denver for a tribute to the late Hattie Louise Sims	10/09/1927	
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	3	Program for performance of Denver Select Choir, assisted by Hattie Louise Sims at the Tabor Grand Opera House	02/22/1889	
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	4	Clipping with photo of Hattie Louise Sims , Director of the Tuesday Musical Club	N.D.	Unknown source
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	5	Obituary titled Hattie Louise Sims, Denver Musician, Dies in Gloucester	08/05/1927	Published in The Denver Post
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	6	Announcement for season of vocal instruction by Miss Hattie Louise Sims	11/01/1895	
69	Sims, Hattie Sims	7	Article about Hattie Louise Sims after her death	08/08/1927	Published in The Denver Morning News
69	Singer, Frederick Lawrence	1	Paper with references titled Frederick Lawrence Singer - Chronology	N.D.	Unknown source
69	Singleton, Mary Lydia Houghton	u	Handwritten paper titled Reminiscence of Earth Days by Mary Singleton	N.D.	
69	Singleton, Mary Lydia Houghton	2	Hardback Journal titled Ancestry of Mary Lydia Houghton Singleton	N.D.	
69	Singleton, Mary Lydia Houghton	3	Genealogical Information for the Nathan Gillett family	1927	Published in The Boston Evening Transcript
69	Singleton, Mary Lydia Houghton	4	Clipping of Houghton genealogy	N.D.	Unknown source
69	Singleton, Mary Lydia Houghton	5	Letter providing genealogy of the Jonathan Gillet and Jasper Griffin families	04/19/1924	
69	Singleton, William Dean	1	Newspaper article titled Busting Into The Big Leagues	09/20/1987	Published in The New York Times
69	Sinnott, John	11	Brief biographical information regarding John Sinnott	N.D.	Provided by Mrs. Gerald D. Kennedy
69 69	Sinton, George Herbert Sippel, Clair	1	Paper titled Sketch Of The Life Of George H. Sinton by Melvin M. Sinton Newspaper clipping titled Miss Clair Sippel Receives State Government Award	N.D. 06/1957	Published in Citizen
69	Sipprelle, Judson Emery	1	Biographical Data	04/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Sisters of Loretto	1	Pamphlet titled An Army of Peace - The Story of the Sisters of Loretto at the Foot of the Cross	10/06/1943	Published by Loretto Motherhouse, Nerinckx, Kentucky

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
69	Sisty, Wilson E.	1	Copy of magazine article titled Colorado's First fish Commissioner - Wilson E.	11/1962	Published in Colorado Outdoors
			Sisty		
69	Sitting Bull	1	Copy of magazine article titled Sitting Bull	12/08/1877	Published in Harper's Weekly, Vol. 21, No. 1093, p. 963
69	Sitting Bull	2	Newspaper clipping titled The Killing of Sitting Bull	N.D.	Unknown Source
69	Sitting Bull	3	Newspaper clipping titled Death of Sitting Bull - How The Famous Medicine	N.D.	Unknown Source
			Man Was Killed		
69	Sitting Bull	4	Clipping titled 'And Thus It Was That Tatanka i-Yotanka, (Sitting Bull) Chief of the Sioux Died'	12/07/1940	Published in <i>The Pueblo Chieftan</i>
69	Sitting Bull	5	Clipping titled 'And Thus It Was That Tatanka i-Yotanka, (Sitting Bull) Chief of the Sioux Died'	12/07/1940	Published in <i>The Calhan News</i>
69	Six, Henriette E.	1	Obituary	N.D.	Unknown Source
69	Size, John H.	1	Obituary titled Uncle Johnny Size Dies in Longmont	05/02/1941	Published in The Estes Park Trail
69	Sizer, Eber R.	1	Copy of letter from Sizer to his daughter, Perlina Barnum Sizer	10/10/1897	
69	Sizer, Eber R.	2	Copy of letter from Sizer to his daughter, Perlina Barnum Sizer	02/20/1898	
69	Skaggs, David (U. S. Representative)	1	Announcement of Town Meetings with David Skaggs	08/22/1990	
69	Skelly, Kate Keefe	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Kate Skelly Passed Away in Seattle, Wash.	06/27/1940	Published in <i>The Fruita Times</i>
69	Skiffington, Lawrence T.	1	Biographical Data	01/14/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Skinner, Mark A.	1	Biographical sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
69	Skinner, William E. (Col.)	1	Program titled Farewell Dinner to Colonel William E. Skinner, Denver Country Club	03/02/1912	
69	Slade, Charlie	1	Copy of articled titled Larimer County - "Charlie Slade"	1894	Published in The Fort Collins Express
69	Slade, Joseph Alfred	1	Copy of article titled How Slade Met His Fate	04/15/1864	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
69	Slade, Joseph Alfred	2	Bibliography of publications regarding Joseph Slade	05/19/1971	Tabletion in The House mountain House
69	Slade, Joseph Alfred	3	Newspaper clipping titled Outlaw Slade Son of Prominent Illinois Family, Home Town Woman Discovers		Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
69	Slade, Joseph Alfred	4	Newspaper clipping titled <i>The Story of Joseph Slade as Told by Mark Parsons</i>	02/01/1940	Published in <i>The Boulder Miner & Farmer</i>
69	Slade, Joseph Alfred	5	Newspaper clipping titled Slade Was Colorful Character In Earlier Days of County	04/28/1935	Published in <i>The Express - Courier</i> , Virginia Dale, CO
69	Slater, Arlene	1	Biographical Data	04/29/1989	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Slater, Robert J.	1	Press Release titled Robert J. Slater Elected President of CF&I Steel	03/24/1976	Issued by CF&I Steel Corporation
69	Slatten, Pete G.	1	Clipping titled <i>Our Pioneers</i>	09/30/1940	Published in <i>The Hotchkiss Herald</i>
69	Slaughter, John	1	Copy of article titled <i>John Slaughter Rode Alone</i> . He was Tombstone Sheriff.	N.D.	Presented by Mrs. Ida Baxter
69	Sloan, John Samuel	1	Paper titled Life of John Samuel Sloan	N.D.	Unknown Source
69	Sloan, John Samuel	2	Copy of paper titled <i>Sloan Family Diary - 1880</i> written by Ann Sloan Sargisson		Unknown Source
69	Sloan, John Samuel	3	Copies of letters written by Ann Sargisson to her Mrs. Frank Hyland	06/03/1887	
69	Sloan, John Samuel	4	Genealogical information for Geraldine Nelson Aron, granddaughter of Ann Sargisson	N.D.	
69	Slockett, Henry	1	Letter to Carl Akers from Lucille Foltz about Slockett family in the early days of Colorado mining	12/18/1969	
69	Slocum, Charles Elihi (M.D.)	1	Copy of paper titled <i>History of Slocums, Slocumbs and Slocombs of America</i> by Charles Slocum	1908	Published by the author
69	Slonecker, Lyle Nelson	1	Biographical Data	07/18/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Sloss, Alfred M.	1	Biographical Data	04/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Smaldone, Eugene	1	Clipping titled All But Two of Smaldone Gang Ready to Plead Guilty	05/04/1933	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
69	Smaldone, Eugene	2	Clipping titled Eight of Gang Sentenced As Reign of Terror Is Told	05/05/1933	Published in <i>The Deriver Post</i>
69	Smaldone, Eugene	3	Newspaper article titled <i>The Smaldone Story</i> - Part 1 - by Red Fenwick	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
69	Smaldone, Eugene	4	Newspaper article titled <i>The Smaldone Story</i> - Part 2 - by Red Fenwick	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Deriver Fost
69	Smaldone, Eugene	5	Newspaper article titled <i>The Smaldone Story</i> - Conclusion - by Red Fenwick	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
69	Smaldone, Eugene	6	Funeral memorial titled <i>Eugene "Checkers" Smaldone, July 8, 1910 - March</i> 10, 1992	1992	
69	Small, Lavinia A	1	A brief biographical account of Lavinia and her parents	05/08/1943	
69	Smedley, William (D.D.S.)	1	Pamphlet titled Family of Dr. William and Mary Ellen Smedley	05/04/1962	Donated by Mrs. Elinor Kingery, 06/08/1962
69	Smedley, William (D.D.S.)	2	Obituary for Mary Ellen Vickers Smedley titled Widow Of Pioneer Denver Dentist Is Dead At Age Of 93	09/07/1941	Published in The Denver Post
69	Smiley, William H. (Ph.D.)	1	Clipping titled Artist Love's Portrait of Prominent Educator	04/10/1951	Published in <i>The Monitor</i>
69	Smiley, William H. (Ph.D.)	2	Letter to East High School from the College Entrance Examination Board regarding the status of Dr. W. H., Smiley	01/18/1916	
69	Smiley, William H. (Ph.D.)	3	Letter to the College Entrance Examination Board from East High School regarding the status of Dr. W. H. Smiley	01/28/1916	
69	Smiley, William H. (Ph.D.)	4	Booklet announcing publication of <i>The History of Denver</i> edited by Jerome Smiley and Earl Coe	09/02/1898	Published by The Denver Times
69	Smith, Cecil	1	Copy of article titled Three Generations of Smiths Creates a History Unlike Any Other	11/08/2006	Published in The Mountain Valley News
69	Smith, Cecil	2	Letters to Cecil Smith from the Smithsonian National Museum of American History regarding Rubik's cube gift	2006-2007	
69	Smith, Cecil	3	Letter to Smith from Prof. David Singmaster regarding Rubik's cubes	01/29/2007	
69	Smith, Cecil	4	Set of letters regarding Smith's collection of Rubik's cubes	2007	
69	Smith, Dan	5	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Indian In War Costume</i> with sketch by Dan Smith	N.D.	Unknown source
69	Smith, Eben	1	Typed interview with Fletcher Jordan by Thomas Dawson titled <i>Jerome B. Chaffee and Eben Smith</i>	07/30/1921	
69	Smith, Edwin Whitney	1	Biographical Data	09/20/1961	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Smith, Elias Willard	1	Copy of photo of Elias Smith and of business card (?)	N.D.	Published in <i>Colorado Magazine</i> , Vol. XXVII, No. 3, p. 163
69	Smith, Elmo Everett	1	Biographical Data	07/23/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Smith, Eudochia Bell	1	Biographical Data	03/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
69	Smith, Frederick H.	1	Copy of Patent for an Egg Separator invented by Frederick Smith	01/26/1897	
69	Smith, Gipsy	1	Newspaper clipping titled 14,000 Hear Gipsy; 3,000 More Are Turned Away	03/13/1909	Unknown source
69	Smith, Gipsy	2	Newspaper clipping titled Gipsy Scores Laxity Of Parents	03/20/1909	Unknown source
69	Smith, Grace Ellen Shoe	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Grace E. S. Smith	05/19/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
69	Smith, James P	1	Paper titled Statement by James P. Smith	1884	MSS XA Bancroft 430
69	Smith, Jean Walton	1	Memorial program titled Celebrating The Life of Jean Walton Smith	07/06/2007	
69	Smith, Jedediah	1	Magazine article titled <i>Jedediah Smith - Trailmaker Extraordinary</i> by Donald C. Peattie		Published in <i>Together</i>
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	1		N.D.	Published by Stroller's Weekly Print, Juneau, Alaska
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	2	Pamphlet titled Soapy Smith - When It Came To Taking People To The Cleaners He Was A Legend	N.D.	Unknown source
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	3	Pamphlet titled Trail of '98 - Museum, Skagway, Alaska	N.D.	Published by The Museum, Skagway, Alaska
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	4	Clipping titled Heavyweight Champ Fitzsimons Victimized To The Amount of \$3/500 By Soapy Smith	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	5	Clipping titled Yesteryear - Soapy's Office	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	6	Untitled paper regarding recollections of John Horner, including references to Soapy Smith	1943	Unknown source
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	7	Clipping titled Soapy to Cripple - Indicted for Assault to Kill passes through Denver	01/30/1896	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	8	Newspaper clipping titled Notorious "Soapy" Smith Came From Fine Family	03/20/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	9	Newspaper clipping titled Varied and Colorful Gang Surrounded Soapy Smith	03/27/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	10	Newspaper clipping titled Soapy's Bandit Barbers Fleeced Denver Visitors	04/03/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	11	Newspaper clipping titled Col. Stone, 'Petrified Man' Outdid Barnum's Great	04/10/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
			Hoax		
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	12	Newspaper clipping titled Rookers Got Rooked on Own 'Up and Down' Game	04/24/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	13	Newspaper clipping titled How 'Soapy Smith Cheated Heavyweight Champ	05/01/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
			Told		
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	14	Newspaper clipping titled Soapy Smith's Character Strangely Divided; Cultured	05/08/191	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
00	Ossitha Lefferrana Danadaluda (IIO. a.u. III)	45	Side Was Kind, Pleasant	05/00/4044	D. Li'ribad'a Tha Danas Outhal's Desiriba
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	15	Newspaper clipping titled Soapy Smith's 'Swan Song' Started With Military Siege of Old City Hall	05/22/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	16	Newspaper clipping titled Soapy Nearly Completed Grandiloquent Scheme of	05/29/1941	Published in <i>The Denver Catholic Register</i>
03	Simili, Jenerson Handolpin (Soapy)	10	Mexican Foreign Legion	03/23/1341	dubished in The Deriver Catholic Hegister
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	17	Newspaper clipping titled Harried by Policy, Soapy Sought Fortune in Alaska	06/05/1941	Published in <i>The Denver Catholic Register</i>
	onnin, denoted in tundolphi (edapy)	' '	The word paper on pping the a riamed by Folloy, coupy cought Foliane in Filadaka	00/00/1041	Tablished III The Beliver Galilone Hegister
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	18	Newspaper clipping titled Guns Blazed Beneath Northern Lights When Soapy	06/12/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		Cashed In		
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	19	Newspaper clipping titled Soapy Smith Stories by Pasquale Marranzino	08/20/1962	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
					, and the second
69	Smith, Jefferson Randolph ("Soapy")	20	Magazine clipping titled Soapy Smith - King of the Colorado Con Men	07/02/1978	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
69	Smith, John W.	1	Copy of Newspaper Clipping titled A Denver Pioneer Dies in Oakland	11/16/1895	Published in The San Francisco Chronicle
69	Smith, John W.	2	Paper titled Timeline of the Life of John W. Smith, including biographical	N.D.	Unknown Source
			information		
69	Smith, Jonas	1	Receipt for items to be shipped provided by Jonas Smith	09/30/1846	
69	Smith, Joseph C.	1	Originals and copies of letters written Joseph C. Smith	1881	Donated by Thomas Taplin in 06/1961
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III]1	Newspaper clipping titled "Post" Modest Concern When Smith Became Cub	06/17/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III	2	Reporter Newspaper cliening titled Smith as Cub Learns of Trutles and Rubbar Chass	06/26/1941	Dublished in The Denvey Catholic Register
09	Sillin, Joseph Emerson, in	2	Newspaper clipping titled Smith as Cub Learns of Turtles and Rubber Chase	00/20/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III	3	Newspaper clipping titled Terrible Hotel Tragedy Placed Smith on Payroll	07/10/1941	Published in <i>The Denver Catholic Register</i>
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III	4	Newspaper clipping titled Smith As Society Editor Was Locked Up By Servant	07/17/1941	Published in <i>The Deriver Catholic Register</i>
		ľ	Therespaper disputing allow Criminy to Cooled, Educativitae Education of By Contain		Table lied III The Bellion Calliene Hegicien
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III	5	Newspaper clipping titled Smith "Scooped" on Story of "Healer" Because of	07/31/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
			Accident on Mountain		
69	Smith, Joseph Emerson, III	6	Untitled paper regarding early Denver and Colorado history, including	2003	2003
			references to Smith		
70	Smith, Luke Erie	1	Biographical Data	06/30/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Smith, Lynn	1	Biographical Data	06/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Smith, M. E. H.	1	Biographical Data	10/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Smith, Mary	1	Newspaper clipping titled Mary Smith's 'Scary Ability'	01/27/1979	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
70	Smith, Milton	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
70	Smith, Patrick Henry		Handwritten and typed letters from Patrick Smith to his wife in 1862. Copied by	12/12/1942	Submitted by Susan Hauser
70	Smith, Pitts	1	Susan Hauser Biographical Data	07/22/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70 70	Smith, Pitts Smith, Sallie C. (Mrs. D. Tom Smith)	1	Paper titled <i>Pioneer Experiences of Mrs. D. Tom Smith, Afterward Mrs. S. C.</i>	01/10/1901	Published in a Denver paper
10	Office, Same O. (WIS. D. TOTTI SITIUT)	['	Bowman	01/10/1301	ii ubiished iii a Delivel papel
70	Smith, Sallie C. (Mrs. D. Tom Smith)	2	Copy of article about the Indian depredations at the Plum Creek massacre	1864	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
70	Smith, Sallie C. (Mrs. D. Tom Smith)	3	Letter and typed copy of letter to Henry Teller on Mrs. D. Tom Smith's Indian	06/14/1902	Presented by Mrs. J. H. (S. C. ?) Bowman
•	, came or (many		Depredation Claim	3,,	,
70	Smith, Sallie C. (Mrs. D. Tom Smith)	4	Notes on family history	N.D.	Presented by Mrs. J. H. (S. C. ?) Bowman
70	Smith, Silmon	1	Biographical Data	12/20/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data

	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
70	Smith, Sylvester Tunnicliff (Captain)	1	Memorial program titled <i>In Memorian - Companion - Captain - Sylvester Tunnicliff Smith</i>	06/18/1911	Military Order of the Loyal Legion of the United States
70	Smith, William H.	1	Obituary titled Will H. Smith, Pioneer Here, Dies at Home	09/05/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
70	Snyder, Henry B.	1	Letter noting transmittal of photos from Snyder to Will Ferrell	05/29/1902	
70	Snyder, Herman Dale	1	Booklet titled Herman Snyder Memorial Exhibition - Sculpture & Reliefs	04/30/1968	
70	Snyder, Herman Dale	2	Flyer titled Exhibition and Sale - Original Prints, Etchings, Woodcuts, Lithographs	10/09/1968	Exhibition at the Colorado Springs Fine Art Center
70	Snyder, Leon Henry	1	Article titled Leon Henry Snyder - Most Worshipful Grand Master of Masons in Colorado	N.D.	Published in A Journal of Masonry
70	Soehner, Lou O.	1	Assorted papers with memories of early Arapahoe County	98/28/1967	
70	Solberg, Harvey Reynolds	1	Biographical Data	03/21/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Sommers, Herbert M.	1	Biographical Data	02/28/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Sommers, Herbert M.	2	Presentation: My Recollections of the Way We Children Lived in Colorado Springs at the Turn of the Century	08/16/1961	EL Paso County Historical Society
70	Sopris, Indiana (Mrs. Cushman)	1	Typed copy titled <i>Diary of Indiana Sopris - From Michigan City to Denver KT.,</i> March-April 1860	1860	From L. E. Gebow, Lakewood, CO
70	Sopris, Indiana (Mrs. Cushman)	2	Church program noting the passing of Indiana Sopris Cushman	09/25/1925	
70	Sopris, William R. & Elizabeth	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Sopris, William R. & Elizabeth	2	Newspaper clipping titled Watched Growth of Great West Through Rocky Mountain News	06/16/1907	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
70	Sopris, William R. & Elizabeth	3	Set of letters to Mr. Hafen from William Sopris with recollections of early life in Denver	1943-1945	
70	Soto, Ramona Edith	1	Newspaper clipping titled Klamath Girl From Oregon Is Crowned	08/06/1962	Published in <i>The Sheridan Press</i> , Sheridan, Wyoming
70	Southard, William H.	1	Biographical Data	10/30/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Sowder, Thad	1	Pamphlet titled Thad Sowder Monument Dedication - Ovid Cemetery	06/19/1955	Cemetery is in Sterling, Colorado
70	Spahr, Paul Rowland	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Spalding, Elisabeth	1	Letter to Mr. Hafen stating that she wouldn't submit requested biographical data	07/18/1944	<u> </u>
70	Spalding, L. D. S.	1	Booklet titled A Legend of Santa Francesca by L. D. S. Spalding	1893	Published by University Press: John Wilson and Son, Cambridge, MA
70	Spalding, L. D. S.	2	Booklet titled A Legend of Santa Francesca by L. D. S. Spalding	1909 (?)	Indicates booklet published after "After Neale's Translation"
70	Sparks, Felix L.	1	Biographical Sketch	N.D.	
70	Sparks, Felix L.	2	Newspaper clipping titled Grandson's Death Has Judge Working Again	N.D.	Unknown source
70	Spears, John R.	1	Manuscript titled <i>The American Slave Trade</i> by John R. Spears	N.D.	Donated by James R. Harvey, April, 1941
70	Speer, Elen R.	1	Certificate titled Complimentary State Teacher's Diploma	12/28/1918	Donated by Jacob V. Schoetzel, 02/24/1943
70	Speer, Elen R.	2	Letter to Ella Speer from Mary Bradford, Dept. of Public Instruction, Denver for recognition Speer's service	01/11/1919	Donated by Jacob V. Schoetzel, 02/24/1943
70	Speer, Elen R.	3	Letters of recommendation for Ella Speer from S. Harrison White, Associate Justice, Colorado Supreme Court	01/06/1919	Donated by Jacob V. Schoetzel, 02/24/1943
70	Speer, Elen R.	4	Certificate of award to Glenn V. Waggoner as a Doctor of Osteopathy	02/12/1908	Donated by Jacob V. Schoetzel, 02/24/1943
70	Speer, Elen R.	5	Report card for Ella Murray from Monmouth College	03/28/1873	Donated by Jacob V. Schoetzel, 02/24/1943
70	Speer, Kate Thrush (Mrs. Robert W. Speer)	1	Obituary titled Kate Thrush Speer Dies at Her Home	N.D.	Unknown source
70	Speer, John Aubrey	1	Brief biographical information regarding John Aubrey Speer	N.D.	Information from Denver and Englewood City Directories
70	Speer, John Aubrey	2	Photos of 5 paintings by Speer with accompanying text for each painting	N.D.	Painted for McPhee & McGinnity and owned by Bill Barry, Estes Park in October, 2000
70	Speer, Marion	1	Bulletins from several Rockhound, clubs and societies with articles by Marion Speer	1953-1956	Donated by Mrs. Hemme Martin of Ye Old Timers' Mineral Club, Gilroy, CA, Dec. 1968
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	1	Program for memorial luncheon sponsored by the Robert W. Speer Club	12/01/1934	Program includes Short Statement of the Life of Robert W. Speer by Edgar C. McMechen
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	2	Booklet with photo of Speer and a tribute to him by Edgar C. McMechen	07/1919	
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	3	Certificate from the office of The East Broad Top R. R. & Co., certifying Speer as an authorized agent	01/01/1874	
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	4	Excerpt from an address by Speer to the Commercial Club of Colorado Springs	03/29/1917	
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	5	Copy of proposed Speer Memorial in the Civic Center and published comments concerning the design	1925-1936	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
70	Speer, Robert Walter (Mayor)	6	Newspaper clipping titled Robert Speer's Dream City	08/04/1968	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
70	Speer, W. C.	1	Copies of letters written by W. A. Speer to his brother and sister from Colorado		Donated by Ed Speer, Racine, WI
	οροσί, ττ. σ.	l'	& New Mexico	1070 1000	Bonated by Ed Opcor, Flading, Wi
70	Spencer, David Ely	1	Copy of entries in family Bible listing Spencer family genealogical information	N.D.	Donated by Oldham Spencer
70	Spencer, Frank C.	1	Letter from Frank Spencer to L. R. Hafen	10/31/1942	
70	Spencer Frank R. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	07/08/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Spencer, Henry L.	1	Clipping titled Ranger Spencer Retires	01/24/1941	Published in The Georgetown Courier
70	Spencer, L. F.	1	Obituary titled Man of Wide Acquaintance	12/27/1904	Published in <i>The Post Express</i> , Rochester, New York
70	Spencer, Paul L.	1	Biographical Data	04/26/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Spencer, W. A., Jr.	1	Biographical Data	05/06/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Spencer, Walt	1	Biographical Data	11/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
70	Spicer, Lucy Elizabeth	1	Biographical Data	03/25/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Spivak, Charles David (M.D.)	1	Memorial to Dr. Charles Spivak	12/1927	Reprint from <i>The American Review of Tuberculosis</i> , Vol. XVI, No. 6
71	Spivak, Charles David (M.D.)	2	Excerpt honoring Dr. Charles Spivak by Pat Wilcox	N.D.	Originally published in <i>The AMCRC Bulletin</i>
71	Spiegelberg, Bernard (Rev.)	1	Newspaper clipping titled <i>Priest Back in Denver to Mark 50th Anniversary of School</i>	05/12/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
71	Spomer, Lucas	1	Hearing & Certificate of naturalization received at hearing in District Court of the City and County of Denver	09/10/1918	Spomer originally and erroneously named Louis Spumer
71	Spomer, Lucas	2	Stock Certificate for shares in Fitzsimons Oil and Leasing Company	05/16/1930	
71	Spomer, Lucas	3	Bylaws of the Sign and Pictorial Painters Local Union #1045	07/07/1936	
71	Spomer, Lucas	4	Diary written by P. J. Spomer	1933	
71	Spomer, Lucas	5	Letter introducing Louis Spomer to the Denver Commissioner of Supplies	03/4/1923	
71	Spomer, Lucas	6	Wallet with Passports	1901-1914	Passport country unknown.
71	Spomer, Lucas	7	Two booklets with Record of Assessments and Dues paid by Lydia & George Spomer to union	1928-1937	Union dues to Edelweiss Lodge No. 1244, Modern Brotherhood of America
71	Spomer, Lucas	8	Two receipts for purchase of stock in The Midland Cereal Products Company by Louis Spomer	1920	
71	Spomer, Lucas	9	War Ration Books for P. J. Spomer, George Spomer and Thelma Spomer	N.D.	
71	Spomer, Lucas	10	V-Mail from George Spooner to the P. J. Spomer family	1943-1944	
71	Spomer, Lucas	11	Souvenir with photo of unknown group	N.D.	
71	Spotswood, Robert J. (Col.)	1	Transcript of deathbed dictation by Col. Spotswood titled Story of Bob Spotswood's Life	1910 (?)	Information from Mr. Edward Bemis, 3/11/1952
71	Spotswood, Robert J. (Col.)	2	Excerpt titled Stories of Early Days - Spotswood at Virginia Dale	N.D.	From History of Larimer County, Colorado
71	Spotted Tail	1	Copy of article titled The Murder of Spotted Tail	08/20/1881	Published in Harper's Weekly, Vol. 25, No. 1287, p. 574
71	Spotted Tail	2	Clipping titled Old Chief and His Monument	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Sprague, Abner E.	1	Paper titled Educational and Engineering Experiences of Abner E. Sprague, Oldest Living Resident of Estes Park	03/02/1941	As told to Kathryn Tallant, Boulder, CO
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	1	Cancelled checks written by W. G. Sprague	02/06/1879	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	2	Certification of Return of Clothing and Camp and Garrison Equipage by Captain Sprague	12/05/1863	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	3	Headquarters Post Special Order No. 10 relieving Lt. Sprague from duties as Post Quarter Master	06/22/1867	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	4	Souvenir Menu of the Grand Floral Dinners at Lehners New Cosmopolitan Café in Denver	05/31/1910	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	5	Pamphlet titled <i>The House Finch From an Office Window</i> by W. H. Bergtold	N.D.	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	6	Program for Memorial Service in Memory of Mayor Robert M. Speer	05/26/1918	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Sprague, Wellington G. (Col)	7	Pamphlet titled First Annual Parade - Denver Work-Horse Parade Association	07/06/1912	Donated by Mrs. A. S. Chappell
71	Spratlin, Paul Edward (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	07/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Sprenger, Richard M.	1	Biographical Data	08/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	1	Magazine article titled Interview With A Romance Writer	02/1978	Published in In Wyoming
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	2	Article titled The Beloved Historian	10/21/1979	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	3	Article titled The West Brought Agnes Up Right	02/25/1981	Published in The Coloradoan
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	4	Clipping titled <i>Hickey, Spring Are Distinguished Alumni For Homecoming This Week</i>	10/21/1961	Published in The Laramie Daily Boomerang
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	5	Clipping titled Acting Historian Puts Pep Into Step Of Colorado Museum	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	6	Article titled Returning To Wyoming	11/14/1982	Published in The Denver Post
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	7	Article titled Old Cheyenne Club by Agnes Wright Spring	07/1947	Published in American Cattle Producer
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	8	Clipping titled 'Cow Country Legacies' Charming. A review of a book by Agnes Wright Spring	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	9	Clipping titled Cattleman's Bible by Agnes Wright Spring	11/03/1946	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	10	Letters from The University of Wyoming announcing her selection as Wyoming Distinguished Alumna for 1961	09/08/1961	
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	11	Booklet titled Library Laws of the State of Wyoming compiled by Agnes R. Wright, State Historian	1918	
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	12	Two miscellaneous letters	N.D.	
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	13	Announcement of DAR meeting which includes presentation by Agnes Wright Spring	04/09/1962	
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	14	Program for Territorial Daughters of Colorado including presentation by Agnes Wright Spring	02/27/1962	
71	Spring, Agnes Wright	15	Obituaries for Archer Spring, husband of Agnes Wright Spring	05/20/1967	Unknown source
71	Springer, John W. (Hon.)	1	Copy of clipping titled Hon. John W. Springer	02/1898	Published in <i>The Kings and Queens of the Range</i> , Vol. 2, No. 14, p. 45
71	Squire, Reuben	1	Biographical Data	03/14/1963	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Squirrell, F. J.	1	Clipping titled F. J. Squirrells Home From Lengthy Stay At Guaymas, Mexico	04/25/1941	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
71	Stanchfield, Edward E.	1	Article titled The Story of a Pioneer Salesman	07/1930	Published in <i>Municipal Facts</i> , Vol. 13, No. 788
71	Standart, Frederick Wilbur	1	Biographical Data	08/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Stanley, Clyde L.	1	Obituary titled Clyde L. Stanley Funeral Monday	01/10/1976	Published in The Sterling Journal-Advocate
71	Stanley, Clyde L.	2	Memorial pamphlet for Clyde L. Stanley	01/12/1976	
71	Stanley, Freeland O.	1	Obituary titled F. O. Stanley Died Wednesday Night in Newton, Massachusetts	10/04/1940	Published in The Estes Park Trail
71	Stanley, John Mix	1	Article titled John Mix Stanley - He Lived a Charmed Life as a Frontier Artist	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Stanley, Robert M.	1	Biographical Data	10/13/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Stanley, Robert M.	2	Resumé of Robert M. Stanley, President of Stanley Aviation Corporation, Denver, CO	N.D.	
71	Stanley, Robert M.	3	Clipping titled Fla. Plane Crash - Denver Executive Among Six Killed	07/17/1977	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stanton, Irving Wallace	1	Pamphlet titled Irving Wallace Stanton, Past Grand Commander of the Knights Templar of Colorado	N.D.	From Grand Commandery of Knights Templar of the State of Colorado
71	Stanton, Irving Wallace	2	Galley proofs of Stanton's reminiscences and reflections of a pioneer of 1860	1902(?)	Unknown source
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	1	Clipping titled Last Rites Held for Ben Stapleton	05/25/1950	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	2	Copy of clipping titled Ben Stapleton Dies Suddenly	05/23/1950	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	3	Clipping Titled Stapleton To Run Again For Mayor	03/08/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	4	Clipping titled Municipal Workers On Election 'Spot'	04/17/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	5	Newspaper advertisement for mayoral election titled <i>Progress With Stapleton</i>	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	6	Copy of clipping titled Foreign Veterans Will Hold Dinner - Postmaster Stapleton to be Toastmaster	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	7	Clipping titled McCusker and Erb Are Questioned	02/18/1947	Published in The Denver Post

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	8	Clipping titled City Hall Union Votes For Ben	1947	Published in The Denver Post
	(,,		The state of the s		
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	9	Clipping titled Deal Defended by Stapleton	02/20/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	10	Clipping titled Mayor's Friends Get \$704,950 For City Auto Supplies In Ten	03/02/1947	Published in The Denver Post
			Years		
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	11	Clipping titled Mayor's Pal - Crony Sells Park Site To City For \$10,500	02/19/1947	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	12	Clipping titled Mayor Says Exodus From City Might Solve Housing Problem	1947	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
				22/21/12/2	
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	13	Clipping titled Revised Complaint Links Collins With Deal	02/21/1947	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
74	Obstales Basin S. Farallia (March	1.4	Official and the Artificial Control of the A	10.47	D. Historia The Decree Deat
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	14	Clipping titled City Split On Issue Of Public Services	1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Ctanlatan Banjamin Franklin (Mayor)	15	Clinaina titlad Laanhala Lata City Dyrahaga Without Dida	1047	Dublished in The Denvey Rest
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	15	Clipping titled Loophole Lets City Purchase Without Bids	1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	16	Clipping titled State Purchases Gasoline 4 1/2 Cents Cheaper Than City	03/02/1947	Published in The Denver Post
' '	Giapieton, Benjamin i Tankim (Mayor)	10	Company the State Furchases Gasonine 4 1/2 Cents Cheaper Than City	03/02/1947	Fublished in The Denver Fost
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	17	Clipping titled Mayor's Friend Paid \$750,000 For Trucks	03/05/1947	Published in The Denver Post
l' '	Ctapictori, Berijamiir i rankiiri (wayor)	''	l lipping titled mayor 3 t herid t aid \$750,000 t of Tracks	00/03/104/	district in the Between ost
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	18	Clipping titled Parts Monopoly Foundation of Altvater Truck Business	03/05/1947	Published in The Denver Post
l' '	Ctapieteri, Berijaniir i ramaiir (mayer)		and the monopoly real date of the state of t	00/00/101/	distribution in the Bother Foot
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	19	Clipping titled City Park Concessions Gross \$100,000 Year	03/05/1947	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	(y ,				
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	20	Clipping titled Schools Get Milk Cheaper Than City	03/03/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	21	Clipping titled Mayor Outlines His Campaign	03/17/1947	Unknown source
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	22	Clipping titled City Business Goes To Salt Lake Firm	03/06/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	23	Clipping titled City's Milk Supply Bought From Friend	1947	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	24	Clipping titled Insurance Went To Mayor's Pal	03/09/1947	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
				00/00/404=	
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	25	Clipping titled Sanitary Work Is Referred to Mayor's Friend	03/09/1947	Published in The Denver Post
74	Ctapletes Deniamin Franklin (Mayer)	00	Olimpian titled Degrades Octo Meet Of Oit de Court Degrade	00/00/1047	Dublish adding The Degree Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	26	Clipping titled Dergance Gets Most Of City's Surety Bonds	03/09/1947	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	27	Draft of the first of a series of articles on the political campaigns of Mayor	N.D.	Articles written by L. A. Chapin
' '	Joiapieton, Denjamin Franklin (Mayor)		Stapleton since 1923	וא.ט.	Thuses whiteh by L. A. Ohapin
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	28	Political advertisement titled <i>Denver Marches On! - A Record of Good</i>	1938(?)	+
[Capitoli, Bonjanin Hammir (Mayor)		Government With Mayor Stapleton	1000(.)	
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	29	Political advertisement titled Stapleton	1942(?)	
	([1 - 1 - 1 - 1	
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	30	Memorial Service Program for Benjamin Franklin Stapleton, Jr.	11/29/1993	
			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
71	Stapleton, Benjamin Franklin (Mayor)	31	Tribute to Benjamin F. Stapleton, Jr.	10/09/1993	By the American Diabetes Association
		<u>L</u>			
71	Starrett, Clyde L.	1	Obituary titled C. L. Starrett Stricken At 68	08/31/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
71	Starrett, Clyde L.	2	Obituary titled End Comes To C. L. Starrett	09/06/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs News
71	Starrett, Clyde L.	3	Obituary titled Clyde Starrett Dies In Springs Hospital Friday	09/06/1940	Published in The Eastern Colorado Leader
71	Startzell, A. M.	1	Paper titled <i>Thornberg Massacre At Meeker</i> by A. M. Startzell	07/27/1931	
71	Staunton, A. G. (M.D.)	1	Change of Address Card for Dr. Staunton	03/01/1905	
71	Stearns, Robert Lawrence (Ph.D.)	[1	Clipping titled Robert L. Stearns Lecture, July 16, First Baptist Church	07/161956	Published in The Citizen

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
71	Stearns, Robert Lawrence (Ph.D.)	2	Clipping titled C. U. President Likens Job To That Of Corporation Official	11/18/1951	Published in The Denver Post
71	Stearns, Robert Lawrence (Ph.D.)	3	Obituary titled Dr. R. L. Stearns, ex-CU President Is Dead At 84	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Stebbins, Charles Merrick	1	Biographical Sketch	1959	Unknown source
71	Steckel, Herman K.	1	Brief biographical information	N.D.	Unknown source
71	Steckel, Herman K.	2	Clipping titled At The Altar - Wedding of Elsie M. Steckel Layne to Edward Lee Layne	1897	Unknown source
71	Steckel, Herman K.	3	Certificate of appointment of Edward L. Layne to the office of Asst. Supt. Fire Alarm in Denver	01/25/1907	
71	Stedman, C. R.	1	Manuscript titled My Life Story by C. R. Stedman	N.D.	
71	Steele, Henry K.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
71	Steele, Hugh R.	1	Business card for Steele, Secretary of Society of Colorado Pioneers	N.D.	
71	Steele, John D.	1	Biographical Data	05/29/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Steele, Leslie R.	1	Biographical Data	12/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Steele, Robert Wilbur	1	Biographical Data	03/03/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
71	Steele, Robert Wilbur	2	Obituary titled R. W. Steele, 78, Dies; Longtime District Judge	04/09/1969	Published in The Denver Post
71	Steele, Robert Wilbur	3	Clipping titled Robert W. Steele: Fine Judge	04/09/1969	Published in The Denver Post
71	Steele, Virginia Roberts	1	Copy of clipping titled Museum Director Wants Active Role For Citizens	06/27/1979	Published in The Aurora Sentinel
72	Stein, Orth	1	Newspaper article titled <i>The Amazing Discoveries of Leadville's Orth Stein - '80-'84</i>		Published in The Leadville Democrat
72	Steinbeck, Alexander D.	1	Clipping titled Of Anniversaries, Sixty-Five	01/06/1941	Published in The North Eastern Colorado News
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	1			Donated by Alvin Steinel
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	2	Paper titled My Summary of a Beautiful Country Visited in July, 1956 - Switzerland by Sylvia Adams	07/1956	Donated by Alvin Steinel
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	3	Clipping titled Fort Collins Dates Founding as Army Post 91 Years Ago	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	4	Clipping titled Most Important Dates in Colorado	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	5	Clipping titled Under The Capitol Dome	05/27/1952	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	6	Letter to Ava Swain lauding article in Under <i>The Capitol Dome</i> from Dan B. Hunter	10/31/1951	
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	7	Obituary titled B. F. Johnson Dies Saturday at Home Here	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	8	Obituary titled Mrs. Miller, 1873 Pioneer Expires at 96	04/23/1952	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	9	Photo titled Bern - Loryspital	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Steinel, Alvin T.	10	Post Card showing Farm Buildings at Hershey Chocolate Company facility	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Steinhauer, Frederick (M.D.)	1	Copy of obituary titled Death of Noted Pioneer	09/05/1903	Published in The Rocky Mountain Miner
72	Stemen, George C. (M.D.) & William E.(M.D.)	1	Bibliographical and Genealogical resources for the Stemen's	05//13/2008	From the Department of Health & Human Services of the National Institutes of Health
72	Sterling, Millie	1	Obituary titled Mother of Hugo Publisher Dies At Home Of Son	09/06/1940	Published in The Eastern Colorado Leader
72	Sterne, William Charles	1	Biographical Sketch	01/29/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
72	Sterrett, M. D.	1	Biographical information	07/18/1949	Donated by Floyd B, Sterrett, Seattle, Washington
72	Stevens, H. H.	1	Clipping titled Region's Only Civil War Veteran Dreams of Battles of '61 to '65 - includes data for Stevens	05/30/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
72	Stevens, Patricia	1	Brochure for the Patricia Stevens Schools - Finishing Schools for Models and Career Girls	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stevens, William H. (Capt.)	1	Three letters to and from C. S. Hathaway to T. F. Dawson, Historian & Curator, Colorado Historical Society	01/18/1923	Donated by C. S. Hathaway
72	Stevens, William H. (Capt.)	2	Paper titled <i>The Man Who Found The Secret of the Carbonates</i> by C. S. Hathaway	01/22/1922	Donated by C. S. Hathaway
72	Stevens, William H. (Capt.)	3	Paper titled A Brief Biography of William H. Stevens by his grand-niece, Iva Evans Morrison	08/30/1943	
72	Stevic, James O.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
72	Steward, E. M.	1	Copy of article titled <i>Trail Herd Days of Lamar and Western Kansas</i> as told by E. M. Steward	11/17/1930	Published in The Lamar Daily News

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
72	Stewart, Dale	1	Advertisement for the play <i>Trial by Jury</i> at Gabriel's Dinner Theatre with	03/06/1979	
			Stewart as one of the actors		
72	Stewart, Dale	2	Advertisement for the play Dearly Departed at The Avenue Theater with	N.D.	
			Stewart as one of the actors		
72	Stewart, Dale	3	Program for the play <i>Two by Two</i> at Gabriel's Theatre with Stewart as one of	11/08/1978	
70	0, , , ,		the actors	07/4000	
72	Stewart, Dale	4	Program for the play The Mystery of the Rainbow Diamond with Stewart as one	07/1990	
70	Charact Dala	-	of the actors	ND	
72	Stewart, Dale	5	Program for the play Harvey's Boy at the Chicken Lips Comedy Theater written	N.D.	
72	Stewart, Dale	6	and performed by Stewart Advertisement for the play <i>Blackouts of Black Hawk</i> at the Olin Motor Inn	1964	
12	Stewart, Dale	ľ	Showplace Room	1904	
72	Stewart, Isaac (Capt.)	1	Paper titled Singular Narrative of the Adventures of Captain Isaac Stewart	1782	Published in Thrilling Adventures Among the Indians
12	Siewari, Isaac (Capi.)		raper filled Sirigular Narrative of the Advertures of Capitain Isaac Stewart	1702	Fubilished in Triniing Adventures Among the Indians
72	Stewart, James Maitland	1	Biographical information for the actor James Stewart	12/01/1972	Issued by the Associated Press Biographical Service, Sketch 4501
72	Stewart, Mary	1	Paper titled <i>In Memory of Mary Stewart - Educator, Author and Clubwoman</i>	1949	Donated by D. W. Spangler of The St. Vrain Valley Historical Society
-	Journal, Mary	'	1876 - 1943 by D. W. Spangler	10 10	Solution by B. M. Spangior of the oil Ham valley flictened. Society
72	Stewart, Philip Battell	1	Paper titled <i>Philip Battell Stewart</i> containing biographical information by his	12/16/1957	
	Joseph Lands		son, John W. Stewart	12, 10, 100.	
72	Stirling, David	1	Pamphlet titled Painter of the Highlands	06/14/1946	
72	Stirling, David	2	Clipping titled He Mass-Produces Mountains	01/11/1948	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
72	Stiles, Frank Noble (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	05/10/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stivers, John Lawrence	1	Biographical Data	06/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	1	Bibliography of articles regarding Stobie	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	2	Paper titled Mountain Charlie, an Interview	1928	
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	3	Copy of article titled A Scout Who Was and Artist	1900	Published in The Denver Post
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	4	Rough draft of paper titled Mountain Charlie, an Interview	N.D.	
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	5	Letter from William Gray Purcell regarding Mountain Charlie	01/20/1964	
72	Stobie, Charles Stewart	6	Photo of Charles S. Stobie	11/1933	Published in Colorado Magazine, Vol. X, No. 6
72	Stockton, Ruth S.	1	Program of a Joint Meeting of the Colorado General Assembly titled <i>In Tribute</i>	01/08/1986	
70	Charleton Trumon A In	-	to Ruth S. Stockton	04/00/1040	Otata Historical Conists of Coloreda Forms for his grouphical data
72	Stockton, Truman A., Jr.	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stoddart, Lenore T.		Clipping titled King Soopers Salutes Lenore T. Stoddart and the Denver Museum of Natural History	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stoker, Lillian Beatrice	1	Biographical Data	12/14/1964	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stokes, Frank Wilber	1	Copy of article titled Frank Wilber Stokes - Arctic Scenery	01/15/1900	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
72	Stone, Amherst Willoughby (Hon.)	1	Transcript of interview with Hon. Amherst Stone by Maude Magoffin	01/1940	
72	Stone, Clark H.	1	Biographical Data	07/20/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stone, Clifford H.	1	Biographical Data	07/10/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Stone, William Alan	1	Bound manuscript titled <i>Memories</i> by William A. Stone	04/2002	
72	Storrs, Mary	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Mary Storrs	02/24/1967	Unknown Source
72	Stout, James Selen	1	Paper titled Selen Stout Leads First Settlers - Famous Indian Scout	N.D.	Donated by Claude D. Stout, Palmyra, WI
72	Stout, James Selen	2	Stout family genealogical information	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stover, Russell	1	Manuscript titled Christian K. Nelson - Inventor of Eskimo Pie	N.D.	Russell Stover marketed the first Eskimo Pies
72	Stover, William C.	1	Clipping titled Bearded Stover Leader In Town's Early Days	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stradley, Ida	1	Obituary titled Sister of Local Women Died in Denver Hospital	05/01/1941	Published in <i>The Milliken Mail</i>
72	Strain, Marion Evans	1	Biographical Data	05/16/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Strand, Emil Philip	1	Obituary titled Funeral Rites Conducted for Emil P. Strand	05/09/1941	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
72	Strange, Samuel Lewis	1	Paper titled <i>The Migration of the Samuel L. Strange Family to the West</i> by Erskine A. Strange	03/1927	
72	Strange, Samuel Lewis	2	Correspondence fro Benton Canon to E. A. Strange regarding information on	10/03/1921	
_	2	[the Strange family in Colorado	3,00,.02,	
72	Strange, Samuel Lewis	3	Correspondence to E. A. Strange from Benton Canon regarding the	12/22/1921	E. S. Strange was the son of Samuel L. Strange
			biographical sketch written by Strange		

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
72	Strange, Samuel Lewis	4	Correspondence to Katherine Strange Howe from E. A. Strange regarding his	N.D.	Katherine Howe was the granddaughter of E. A. Strange
			experiences in the west		
72	Strange, Samuel Lewis	5	Copies of letters from Julius Kruger to his wife, Bettie	1874-1880	
72	Scott, Charles Sherwood (Tom	1	Newspaper article titled Poor Tom Thumb - All He Wants For Christmas Is His	12/25/1960	Published in The Register Magazine
	Thumb)		Head!		
72	Scott, Charles Sherwood (Tom	2	Newspaper article from column titled <i>Out West</i> , by Mike Flanagan, regarding	05/29/1983	Published in The Denver Post
	Thumb)		"Tom Thumb"		
72	Stratton, Harris	1	Article titled Harris Stratton Tells His Recollections Of The Kansas Border War	N.D.	Published in The Fort Collins Express
			(Part 1) by Harris Stratton		
72	Stratton, Harris	2	Article titled Harris Stratton Tells His Recollections Of The Kansas Border War	06/10/1923	Published in The Fort Collins Express
			(Part 2) by Harris Stratton		
72	Stratton, Harris	3	Article titled Harris Stratton Tells His Recollections Of The Kansas Border War	N.D.	Published in The Fort Collins Express
			(Part 3 by Harris Stratton		
72	Stratton, Harris	4	Article titled Life of Harris After Coming to Fr. Collins	N.D.	Published in The Fort Collins Express
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	1	Clipping of article titled Winfield Scott Stratton, Prospector and Miner	12/30/1916	Published in The Mining American
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	2	Article titled Check Lore: The Story of Colorado's Greatest Mining King by	06/1974	Published in <i>The Numismatist</i> , Vol. 87, No. 6
			William C. Henderson		
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	3	Biographical information titled Winfield Scott Stratton	N.D.	Published in Portrait And Biographical Record
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	4	Paper titled Stratton	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	5	Copy of newspaper article titled A Carpenter, A Millionaire	04/28/1899	Published in <i>The Democrat - Topic</i> , Norman, Oklahoma
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	6	Paper titled When Kindness Cashed A Dividend Check by Mrs. J. H. Hegerty	N.D.	Paper submitted the Pioneer Story Contest of the Colorado Federation of Women's Club
		_			
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	7	Letter from John Womak to Alice L. Sharp of the Colorado Historical Society	11/20/1974	
			regarding W. S . Stratton		
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	8	Transcript from talk by David P. Strickler titled The Fight for the Stratton	09/1951	Talk was made by Mr. Strickler at the September 1951 meeting of the Denver Westerners
			Millions		
72	Stratton, Winfield Scott	8	Set of correspondence regarding the transcript titled <i>The Fight for the Stratton</i>	1962	Letters between John Lipsey, Maurice Frink, Nan Carson, James Rogers
	10 0 5		Millions by David P. Strickler		
72	Street, Claude Everett	1	Biographical information titled Claude Everett Street	N.D.	Originally published in several publications - see last page of paper
72	Stroehle, Gwendolyn	1	Clipping titled Stroehle Estate Money To City Nears \$30,000	01/04/1968	Unknown source
72	Strong, Carl Edward, Jr.	1	Clipping titled <i>Denver Man Dies In 13-Floor Fall</i> . Obituary is attached	N.D.	Unknown source
72	Struble, Phil S. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	12/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
72	Streeter, Clara Schrader	<u> </u>	Obituaries and Funeral Memorial	04/03/1955	Dublished in The Denous Book
72 70	Stuart, Helen	1	Obituary titled Elderly Divorced Wife Of The Late Judge Stuart Dies	N.D.	Published in The Colored Spring Tolograph
72 72	Stubbs, Merton E. Sturtevant, Joseph Bevier	1	Obituary M. E. Stubbs Passes Away	05/31/1941 N.D.	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
	· · ·	1	Booklet titled <i>Rocky Mountain Joe</i> by Nolie Mumey Obituaries	1971	Halmaum agurag
72 72	Stuver, Addie Aicher Sublette, William Lewis	1	Copy of letter from Sublette to Robert Campbell	02/09/1836	Unknown source Donated by Dale Morgan , March 1952
72 72	Sublette, William Lewis	2	Copy of letter from Sublette to Robert Campbell	02/27/1836	Donated by Date Morgan, March 1932
73	Sudler, Amos Charles	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
73 73	Sudler, Barbara	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
73 73	Sudler, Barbara	2	Article titled A Decade of Leadership	12/1989	Published in Colorado History News
73 73	Sudler, Barbara	3	Clipping titled City 'Struck Gold' as Supply Center by Barbara Sudler	09/08/1986	Published in <i>The Christian Science Monitor</i>
73	Sudler, Barbara	4	Clipping titled <i>City Struck Gold as Supply Certier</i> by Barbara Sudier	12/30/1986	Published in <i>Denver Downtown</i> (?)
73	Sudler, Barbara	5	Obituary titled A Colorado Life - Society President Got Loop Launched	02/08/2006	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
73	Sudler, Barbara	6	Obituary titled Barbara Sudler Hornby Worked Tirelessly For Preservation	02/07/2006	Published in <i>The Bother Fost</i> Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
. •	Saloi, Saloaia	ľ	Tallian, miles Barbara Guardi Horriby Horrica Hidrobby For Frobertalion	32,3.,2000	. administration in the meaning meanin
73	Sudler, James Stewart II	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
73	Sudler, James Stewart II	2	The American Institute of Architects Portfolio For Fellowship Nomination	N.D.	
-	2.2, 2	[including achievements and photos		
73	Sullivan, Anne O'Neill	1	Copies of clippings regarding performances by Anne O'Neill Sullivan	1932 - 1937	Published in The Denver Post
73	Sullivan, Dennis	1	Obituary titled Dennis Sullivan, Mining Man And Pioneer Banker, Is Dead	10/11/1915	Published in The Denver Post
	Sullivan, Dennis	2	Clipping titled Bulk of Sullivan Estate Is Given to J. C. Mitchell, Nothing To	10/1915	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
73				i e	

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
73	Sullivan, Dennis	3	Clipping titled Nearly Half of Sullivan Estate Bequeathed To John C. Mitchell	10/17/1915	Published in The Denver Post
73	Sullivan, Dennis	4	Clipping titled Sullivan Will Filed In Court	1915	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
73	Sullivan, Dennis	5	Articles claiming Sullivan will is fraudulent and Dedication of Dennis Sullivan Memorial	1915 - 1918	Unknown source
73	Sullivan, George (M.D.)	1	Letter from Sullivan to Historical Society	03/24/1944	
73	Sullivan, John J.	1	Transcript of talk titled <i>Presentation of Citation to John J. Sullivan</i> by Roger D. Knight, Jr.	11/28/1962	Presented at the 34th Anniversary Banquet - National Conference of Christians and Jews
73	Sullivan, Neil	1	Index of articles about the Sullivan family published in The Longmont Ledger	04/23/1989	Provided by Sherry Sweetman of Longmont, CO
73	Sunderland, William E. (M.D.)	1	Biographical information in response to Society questionnaire	05/15/1945	
73	Sussman, Otto	1	Biographical Data	10/21/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Sutherland, Bob	1	Membership newsletter for the Briggs Cunningham Automotive Museum, Costa Mesa, California	09/1983	
73	Sutherland, Thomas	1	Newspaper article titled Wife Says Hostage CSU Prof Caught In International Web	08/12/1985	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
73	Sutherland, Thomas	2	Newspaper headline and article titled He's Free!	11/18/1991	Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
73	Sutherland, Thomas	3	Numerous newspaper articles regarding Sutherland's homecoming	11/18/1991	Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
73	Sutherland, Thomas	4	Newspaper article titled Coming Home! - Sutherland Reported 'Safe' in Syria, After 2,354 Days	11/18/1991	Published in The Rocky Mountain Collegian
73	Sutherland, Thomas	5	Numerous newspaper articles regarding Sutherland's homecoming	11/19/1991	Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
73	Sutherland, Thomas	6	Media Advisory titled The Thomas Sutherland Homecoming Celebration	11/26/1991	Released by Colorado State University Public Relations Department
73	Sutherland, Thomas	7	Flyer titled Parking Announced For Sutherland Celebration	11/26/1991	Released by Colorado State University Public Relations Department
73	Sutherland, Thomas	8	Letter to Gov. Roy Romer regarding the welcome home celebration for Sutherland	11/26/1991	Released by Colorado State University Public Relations Department
73	Sutherland, Thomas	9	Program Script For Sutherland Homecoming	11/27/1991	Issued by the Colorado State Patrol
73	Sutherland, Thomas	10	Tom Sutherland Homecoming - Moby Arena Script	12/01/1991	Released by Colorado State University Public Relations Department
73	Sutherland, Thomas	11	Newspaper headline and articles titled <i>Today is the Day</i>	12/01/1991	Published in The Fort Collins Coloradoan
73	Sutherland, Thomas	12	Flyer titled Fort Collins Welcomes Tom Sutherland Home	12/01/1991	Released by The Merchants of University Mall
73	Sutherland, Thomas	13	Words and music titled <i>The Man Most Never Knew</i> by Randy McIntosh	N.D.	
73	Suttler, Abraham	1	Paper titled <i>Pioneers I Have Know - Abraham Suttler</i> by Lillian J. Humphreys	N.D.	Paper submitted the Pioneer Story Contest of the Colorado Federation of Women's Club
73	Sutton, Everette S,	1	Article titled Teepees to Soddies by Everette E. Sutton	N.D.	Unknown source
73	Sutton, Everette S,	2	Letter to Enid Thompson, of the Colorado Historical Society, from Sutton regarding eastern Colorado Cattlemen	02/12/1970	
73	Sutton, John Bennett	1	Paper titled John B. Sutton - A Pioneer of Colorado by Kate E. Leahy	N.D.	
73	Sutton, Leonard von Bibra	1	Biographical Data	11/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Swadley, George Calvin	1	Paper titled <i>George Calvin Swadley</i> with biographical information on early Colorado pioneer	N.D.	
73	Swadley, William Robert	1	Biographical Data	12/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Swadley, William Robert	2	Transcript of interview with Swadley by Ann W. Hafen	12/07/1843	
73	Swan, Elizabeth	1	Manuscript titled Embers of Old Camp Fires by Elizabeth Swan	N.D.	
73	Swan, Henry	1	Biographical Data	07/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Swan, Henry	2	Copy of newspaper article titled Henry Swan Versatile in Long Career	12/08/1968	Published in The Denver Post
73	Swan, Herbert E.	1	Obituary titled Swan Dies At Age 89	1958	Unknown source
73	Swanbeck, Adam	1	Letter to Leroy Hafen, of the Colorado Historical Society, from Sidney Jockneck	04/13/1927	Any connection of letter to Hafen and Swanbeck is unknown
73	Swancara, Frank	1	Biographical Data	09/13/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Swancara, Frank	2	Paper titled Partial List of Publications Before 1943 by Franck Swancara	1943	Unknown source
73	Swartz, A. M.	1	Interview with A. M. Swartz by L. R. Hafen titled <i>Early Days In The Arkansas Valley</i>	09/1927	
73	Swayne, Wagner (Gen.)	1	July 4th Celebration in Denver	07/04/1889	Information from John A. Watson of Denver, CO in 1952
73	Sweazy, Lewis Edward	1	Obituary titled Double Services Held for Sweazy-Spivey Sunday, April 27	05/01/1941	Published in <i>The Wray Gazette</i>
73	Swedlund, Harry B.	1	Biographical information provided by Swedlund	03/28/1934	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
73	Sweeney, Bayard K.	1	Biographical Data	05/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Sweet, Benjamin E.	1	Biographical Data	11/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Sweet, Channing F.	1	Paper titled Autobiography of Channing Sweet	06/27/1929	Citate Filotofical coolety of colorado Form for biographical data
73	Sweet, Channing F.	2	Obituary titled Channing F. Sweet, Rancher 95	03/11/1994	Published in The Denver Post
73	Swickhimer, David	1	Clipping titled From Riches to Rags in Silver Industry	N.D.	Item was a response to a letter to the editor.
73	Swigert, Henry W.	1	Biographical information	1918	Published in <i>History of Colorado</i>
73	Swigert, John Leonard Jr. (Jack)	1	Excerpt titled John Leonard (Jack) Swigert, Jr.	1979-1982	From Who's Who in America, 1978-1979, Vol. 2 and The Denver Post, 12.28/1982
73	Swigert, John Leonard Jr. (Jack)	2	Astronaut Biography of Jack Swigert	01/1983	Provided by NASA, Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center, Houston, TX
73	Swigert, John Leonard Jr. (Jack)	3	Clipping titled Swigert - Not Lost in Space Anymore, But Solidly Implanted In His Work On Earth	03/21/1981	Published in <i>Statesman</i>
73	Swigert, John Leonard Jr. (Jack)	4	Set of letters promoting Swigert as the 2nd person from Colorado to have a statue placed in the U.S. Capitol	1988	
73	Swigert, John Leonard Jr. (Jack)	5	Set of copies of photographs about Swigert	1953 - 1982	
73	Swink, George Washington	1	Article titled History of Watermelon Day and photograph of Swink	09/01/1916	Published in The Rocky Ford Enterprise
73	Swink, George Washington	2	Obituary titled G. W. Swink, Builder, Dead	09/25/1910	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
73	Swisher, Earl A. (Ph.D.)	1	Clipping titled Swisher of Palisades Will Teach in Canton	N.D.	Unknown source
73	Swisher, Earl A. (Ph.D.)	2	Clipping titled Solving the Chinese Puzzle, an address by Earl A. Swisher	N.D.	Unknown source
73	Swisher, Earl A. (Ph.D.)	3	Article titled Chinese Books Purchased - 2500 Volumes Are Imported From Peiping For C. U. Library	06/1936	Published in The Colorado Alumnus
73	Sylvan, Tillie Marie	1	Funeral Memorial for Tillie Marie Sylvan	10/23/1972	
73	Symes, J. Foster (Hon.)	1	Biographical Data	01/11/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Symes, George Gifford	1	Biographical Data	04/18/1959	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
73	Symes, George Gifford	2	Correspondence with Bank of England	02/18/1880	otate i initerioria della contrata i otto di si contrata i otto di contrata i otto di si
73	Symes, George Gifford	3	Obituary titled George G. Symes Dies in Denver	04/19/1967	Unknown source
73	Symonds, Henry Clay	1	Letter for N. G. Symonds, the son of Henry Clay, to a person named Gargo	05/10/1937	
74	Taber, Gladys	1	Clipping titled Much Plagiarized Gladys Taber	N.D.	Unknown source
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	1	Copy of article titled A Rich Man's Wife - Sketch of a Colorado Millionairess	11/15/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	2	Copy of article titled Informal Reception - Gathering of the Friends of Mrs. Augusta Tabor	05/01/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	3	Copy of article titled A Very Fat Fee - Mrs. Augusta Tabor Refuses to Pay the Charges of Her Lawyers	10/09/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	4	Copy of article titled The Tabor Divorce - Mrs. Tabor Creates a Sensation by Telling How it Was Procured	10/10/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	5	Copy of article titled <i>The Tabor Case - A Review of the Great Divorce Suit by</i> the Counsel and the Sheriff	11/03/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	6	Copy of article titled Women Who Faced The Perils of the Plains - The Coming of Mrs. Augusta Tabor	12/05/1899	Published in The Daily News
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	7	Paper titled Women Pioneers - Augusta Tabor '59 - Story of Her Life and Early Struggles	1927	
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	8	Clipping titled Augusta Tabor Ran Laundry So Husband Could Mine	06/04/1942	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	9	Letter to the Colorado Historical Society from Mrs. J. H. Vance regarding her aunt, Augusta Tabor	08/25/1948	
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	10	Booklet titled The Tabor Story by Edgar C. McMechen	1951	Published by The State Historical Society of Colorado
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	11	Booklet titled Augusta Tabor - Her Side of the Scandal by Caroline Bancroft	1955	Published by Johnson Publishing Company, Boulder, Colorado
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	12	Clipping titled Augusta Tabor Proud of '59er Role - Colorado Pioneer Misunderstood	01/17/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	13	Clipping titled Augusta Tabor Museum to be Dedicated Sunday, May 29	05/08/1988	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	14	Clipping titled Augusta! -Book Tells Saga of True Pioneer - summarizes the book Augusta Tabor	09/11/1988	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	15	Articled titled Go West, Young Woman	08/1992	Published in <i>Down East</i>
, ,	rasor, ragadia rioloo	10	principal and do moot, Today mornan	00/100L	I dononed in Domi Educ

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	16	Article titled Triumph - And - Tragedy The Life of Augusta Pierce Tabor by	1998	Published in Persimmon Hill
			Steve Voynick		
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	17	Paper titled Tabor - Cabin Life in Colorado	1985	From MSS.XA.Bancroft,448
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	18	Paper titled "Mrs. Augusta Tabor" - First White Woman In Clear Creek County	N.D.	Unknown source
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	19	Flyer for lecture titled Pioneering Woman - Augusta Tabor	N.D.	Provided by the Jefferson County Public Library
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	20	Page from Augusta Tabor's diary - Original page in Books and Manuscripts Locked Cabinet	N.D.	
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	21	Partial clipping titled The Woman They Called Hussy - Tragedy, Scandal Stalked Tabors	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Augusta Pierce	22	Clipping titled Tabor's 1st Wife Honored in Manhattan, Kansas	N.D.	Unknown source
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	1	Clipping titled Magnitude of Tabor's Fortune Now Revealed	10/1883	Published in <i>The Statesman</i> , Bayonne, N. J.
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	2	Letters to Peter McCourt from Mrs. M. M. Cullens regarding Baby Doe Tabor	03/23/1925	
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	3	Clipping titled Matchless Mine Soon Will Yield Up Treasures in Silver and Baby Doe's Vigil May Be Rewarded	03/13/1934	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	4	Clipping titled 'Baby Doe' Tabor, Armed With Shotgun, Drives Engineers From Matchless Mine	03/13/1934	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	5	Clipping titled 'Baby Doe' Tabor Freezes to Death in Squalid Shack-Home	03/08/1935	Published in The Oakland Tribune
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	6	Clipping titled Relics Baby Doe Saved Thru Weary Years Tell Story of Tabors Anew	03/28/1935	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	7	Clipping titled Tragic Story of Tabors - Grim Epic of Riches and Ruin	03/29/1935	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	8	Article titled The Secret of the Tabor Jewel's by Forbes Parkhill	08/01/1954	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	9	Clipping titled Baby Doe and Her Silver King - Historic Love Story Is An Operatic Hit	10/03/1956	Published in Life Magazine
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	10	Article titled Baby Doe Tabor, Silver Queen by Ellen Fleming	06/1961	Published in Tradition Magazine
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	11	Letter from Donald H. Menzel to the State Historical Society of Colorado regarding Baby Doe Tabor	04/25/1973	
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	12		03/04/1974	Published in <i>Time Magazine</i>
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	13	Clipping on the Willard Hotel which was the site of Baby Doe Tabor's Wedding	02/1987	Published in Smithsonian
74		14	Article titled Baby Doe Tabor by James I. Metz	2008	Published in Voyageur
74		15	Clipping titled The Shame of Silver's Death Rejected by Aging Baby Doe	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	16	Clipping titled The Real Tabor	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74		17	Clipping of review by Lucius Beebe of The Ballad of Baby Doe	N.D.	Published in Variety
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	18	Clipping with photograph of the Tabor home in Denver and of the Matchless Mine in Leadville	N.D.	Unknown source
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt Doe(Baby Doe)	19	Clipping titled Checkered Career of Willard Hotel Included Tabor Rite	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74		20	Clipping titled A Rare Picture of 'Baby' Doe'	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74		21	Clipping titled Tabor Romance an Illusion	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	22	Clipping titled Deserted Mine Tabor's Shrine	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	23	Clipping titled Trunks of 'Baby Doe' Yield New History	N.D.	Unknown source
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	24	Clipping titled Joslins Rated High With Baby Doe, Too	N.D.	Unknown source
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	25	Short paper titled Virginia Owen's Memories of Baby Doe Tabor	N.D.	From K. Jacobs, Littleton, CO
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
74	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	26	Poem titled The Doe and The Lion - A Tribute to Baby Doe Tabor, A Majestic	N.D.	
	Doe(Baby Doe)		Dignity by Lorraine Storck		
	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	27	Genealogical information regarding Elizabeth McCourt Tabor	N.D.	Unknown source
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	28	Flyer for drama titled Baby Doe Tabor and performed by Melva Touchette in	N.D.	Unknown source
	Doe(Baby Doe)		Leadville, Colorado		
	Tabor, Elizabeth Bounduel McCourt	29	Poster for the Baby Doe Dinner Theater	N.D.	Unknown source
	Doe(Baby Doe)				
	Tabor, Elizabeth Pearl (Lilly)	1	Clipping titled Letters Show Their Courage at Tender Age	1935	
74	Tabor, Harold A.	1	Biographical Data	02/01/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	1	Copy of article titled Elder Tabor's Lament	09/04/1878	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	2	Copy of article titled Mr. Tabor at Home - Splendid Success of the Reception	02/08/1879	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
			Given by the Lieutenant-Governor		
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	3	Copy of article titled The Lieutenant Governorship	01/12/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribun</i> e
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	4	Copy of article titled Honoring Tabor	09/07/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	5	Copy of article titled Tabor's Big Strike - The Colorado Silver King's Latest	09/16/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	<u> </u>	_	Mining Speculation		
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	6	Copy of article titled Sueing For Support And Maintenance	04/19/1882	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	7	Paper coaster with image of Tabor in envelope	1882	
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	8	Copy of article titled <i>The Tabor Trouble - Summary of the Complaint in the Case</i>	04/20/1882	Published in The Denver Tribune
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	9	Copy of article titled <i>Biography - H. A. W. Tabor</i>	12/25/1882	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	10	Copy of article titled Tabor Takes Another - Marriage of the Senator at	03/02/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
			Washington - Marriage to E. M. McCourt	00,02,1000	T dationed in The Bollion Thedite
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	11	Copy of article titled <i>Tabor's Wedding</i>	03/11/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	12	Copy of article titled Tabor's Splurge - The Tabor-McCourt Social Affair	03/17/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	13	Copy of article titled A Tribute to Tabor - The Ex-Senator and His Wife	04/19/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	,		Handsomely Serenaded by the German's		
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	14	Copy of article titled Tabor's Tam O'Shanter Mine Suit For Mine Settled	04/22/1883	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	15	Copy of article titled Tabor Talks At Last - States Why He Brought Suit Against		Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
			Bush		
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	16	Copy of article titled First Blood For Bush - Tabor's Attachment Suit Quashed	04/29/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
		<u></u>	in District Court	<u> </u>	
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	17	Copy of article titled Rich and Racy - Bush Files His Answer to Tabor's	05/23/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
	· 		Complaint in Superior Court		
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	18	Copy of article titled Tabor's Reply - His Attorney's Filed Voluminous Papers in	06/03/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
			the Bush Suit		
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	19	Copy of article titled Early in the Race - Ex-Senator Tabor, of this City, is	10/28/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
		<u></u>	Nominated for the Presidency	<u> </u>	
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	20	Copy of article titled Tabor's Triumph - Jury Renders in His Favor a Verdict for	11/03/1883	Published in The Denver Tribune
		<u> </u>	Almost 20,000 Dollars	<u> </u>	
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	21	Copy of article titled Why The People Want Tabor	08/04/1888	Published in <i>The Colorado Graphic</i> , Vol. 3, No. 49
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	22	Copy of article titled The Next Governor - Hon. H. A. W. Tabor	08/18/1888	Published in <i>The Colorado Graphic</i> , Vol. 3, No. 51
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	23	Clipping titled Hon. H. A. W. Tabor	09/28/1889	Published in Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	24	Newspaper item titled For Christmas Week - The Tabor Grand Will Be	12/18/1889	Published in The Denver Republican
			Occupied by Kiralfy's Performances		

74 74	Tabor, Horace A. W.			Date Created	Remarks
74		25	Copy of articled titled Tabor Owns It Now - Fifteen Street Theater Building	12/03/1890	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
74			Bought Outright by the Ex-Senator		
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	26	Cartoon of Postmaster Tabor	01/23/1898	
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	27	Copy of article titled H A. W. Tabor - Weighing The Mail	04/20/1898	Published in The Illustrated Sentinel
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	28	Clipping titled Tabor, Man of Golden Luck, Merits Honor - Monument Proposed for City's Great Booster	01/04/1914	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	29	Article titled Horace Austin Warner Tabor	03/04/1916	Published in The Mining American
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	30	Clipping titled Tabor Helped To Change Ft. Riley To Cavalry Post	03/09/1935	Published in The Manhattan Mercury, Manhattan, Kansas
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	31	Clipping titled Small Grubstake to Miners Gave Tabor Millions	03/11/1935	Published in The Manhattan Mercury, Manhattan, Kansas
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	32	Clipping titled Bids Totaling \$1,000 Made On Tabor Articles Left at Hospital	09/18/1935	Published in The Carbonate Chronicle, Leadville, CO
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	33	Transcript of research notes on Tabor	11/27/1950	From Benjamin F. Draper - Interview, Bancroft Library Given to Bancroft
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	34	Clipping titled Error in Tabor Block Stumps Ex-Resident	12/02/1951	Published in The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	35	Clipping titled Stuffed Donkey Tells Silver Tale in Show Window	11/25/1953	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	36	Clipping titled Old Photo May Add to H. W. Tabor Legend	05/16/1960	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	37	Proclamation of <i>Horace Tabor Day on November 26, 1978</i> - Executive Order by Governor Richard D. Lamm	11/15/1978	
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	38	Articled titled Fortune and Folly	01/1993	Published in Lapidary Journal
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	39	Set of undated and miscellaneous clippings on Tabor	N.D.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	40	Set of reference listings related to Tabor	N.D.	
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	41	Biographical information on H. A. W. Tabor	N.D.	Published in Legislative History & Biographies, Compendium of Colorado
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	42	Pamphlet titled <i>The Tabors and Their Neighbors</i> , a list of books available in the Lake County Public Library		Issued by The Lake County Public Library
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	43	Biographical information on the Hon. Horace A. W. Tabor	N.D.	Published in Portrait and Biographical Record
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	44	Short paper titled <i>Recollections of the Tabor Family</i> , by Z. Fuller, M. D.	N.D.	Tablehea III Torrair and Diographical Floods
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	45	Speech by Tabor titled How Leadville Carbonates Have Furnished the Foundation for Denver Monuments	N.D.	Speech at the Quarto-Centennial of the Colorado Pioneer Association
74	Tabor, Horace A. W.	46	Touridation for Deriver Mondinents	N.D.	
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	47	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Colorado - American Guide Series
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	48	Article titled Horace Austin Warner Tabor	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	49	Photos of Tabor memorabilia	N.D.	Online Coulds
	Tabor, Horace A. W.	50	Clipping titled Three Outgrown Homes of the Post	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Persis Natalie (Mrs. Paul A. La Forque)		Fairmount Cemetery plat for burial site of N. Maxcy Tabor, the mother or Persis Tabor		T delicited in This Beliver Feet
74	Tabor, Persis Natalie Tabor (Mrs. P. La Forque)	2		N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
74	Tabor, Persis Natalie Tabor (Mrs. P. La Forque)	3	Clipping titled Granddaughter of Bonanza King Returns	04/23/1946	Unknown Source
74	Tabor, Persis Natalie Tabor (Mrs. P. La Forque)	4	Clipping titled Tabor Kin Share \$100,000 Bequest	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Tabor, Rosemary Silver Dollar	1	Clipping titled President's Colorado Hunt Inspiration for Local Girl's Catchy Piece Dedicated to Late Senator	08/09/1908	Published in The Denver News-Times
74	Tabor, Rosemary Silver Dollar	1	Death Certificate of Lillie Tabor Last	09/16/1946	Issued by the Wisconsin State Board of Health - Bureau of Vital Statistics
	Tabor, Rosemary Silver Dollar	2	Article titled <i>The Silver Dollar Story</i>	1989	Published in <i>The Tabor Center Times</i>
	Tabor, Rosemary Silver Dollar	3	Copy of letter to "Silver Dollar" Tabor probably from Horace Tabor	N.D.	
	Tafoya, Frank E.	1	Biographical Data	07/15/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Taft, William Howard (President)	1	Pamphlet titled William H. Taft - An Appreciation by Rev. Lyman Abbot	10/04/1908	Published in The Outlook
	Taft, William Howard (President)	2	Invitation to the Inauguration of President William H. Taft	03/04/1909	
	Taft, William Howard (President)	3	Invitation to Mr. & Mrs. Frank Hall to meet President Taft at Wolhurst, Littleton, Colorado	09/22/1911	
74	Taft, William Howard (President)	4	Banquet program for President Taft at El Jebel Temple	10/03/1911	
	Taft, William Howard (President)	5	Pamphlet titled Sundry Songs - Ancient & Modern for the Banquet for President Taft at El Jebel Temple	10/03/1911	
	Talbot, Freeman H.	1	Obituary	N.D.	Unknown Source

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
74	Talbot, Joseph Cruikshank (Bishop)	1	Copy of obituary titled <i>The Late Bishop Talbot - One of the Preacher Pioneers Who Will Be Remembered</i>	02/07/1890	Published in The Denver Republican
74	Talbot, Ray H.	1	Biographical Information	03/26/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
74	Talbott, Lloyd E.	1	Biographical Data	08/04/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
74	Talhelm, Anna Stanley (Mrs. Henry Talhelm)	1	Paper titled Ann Stanley Talhelm's Diary Kept During A Migration From Kansas to Colorado in 1896	08/16/1965	Introduction provided by Mrs. Blanche Talhelm Frantz, the Talhelm's daughter
74	Tallman, Elizabeth J.	1	Marriage of the John & Elizabeth Tallman notarized in Colorado by the Douglas County Justice of he Peace	12/01/1868	Donated by Mrs. Lester Kregar of Denver, CO
74	Tallman, Elizabeth J.	2	Paper titled Pioneer Experiences in Colorado as told by Elizabeth J. Tallman to James R. Harvey	1936	
74	Tallman, Elizabeth J.	3	Obituary titled Early Settler in Denver Dies at Age of 99	03/10/1941	Published in The Denver Post
74	Tamlin, William	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
74	Tammen, H. H.	1	Clipping titled Visit to 'Healer' Gage Tammen Inspiration to Buy 'Denver Post'	08/14/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
74	Tamney, Michael	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
74	Tandy, Douglas H.	1	Trust deed from Tandy to Edward Ferris, Trustee for lots 5 & 6 in Irving Park, Pueblo, CO	07/22/1890	Donated by the State of Delaware to Pueblo Archives Commission, 06/21/1949
74	Tannenbaum, Helen Parker	1	Poem written in honor of Helen Parker Tannenbaum	02/24/1989	
74	Tanney, Rollin Quartus	1	Booklet titled Biography of Rollin Q. Tanney - A Larimer County Pioneer by Ansell Walrus	08/1920	Published in Fort Collins, CO
74	Tappan, Samuel F. (Col.)	1	Manuscript titled <i>Transcription of Col. Samuel F. Tappan Diary</i> by Thomas Goertner	1959	
74	Tappan, Samuel F. (Col.)	2	Copies of articles concerning Tappan	05/29/1869	Published in Banner of Light
74	Tarabino, Joseph	1	Biographical Information	05/07/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
74	Tarabino, Joseph	2	Information on the Tarabino Real Estate Company, Inc., Trinidad, Colorado	05/07/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	1	Hardcover book for Guest Signatures	1932-1941	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	2	Set of correspondence from various people to Louise Tasher	1915-1956	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	3	Set of post cards from The City and County of Denver regarding taxes	1941 - 1954	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	4	Set of membership cards in various organizations and list of Pi Beta Phi Alumnae	1935 - 1952	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	5	Warranty Deed from Realty Mortgage & Investments, Inc. to Louise N. Tasher	06/13/1939	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (1)	6	Clipping titled Is Salamis in New England?	09/21/1921	Published in The New York Evening Post
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (2)	1	Booklet titled <i>Tummy Travels</i> by The Hudson's	1952	Published by <i>The Country Kitchen</i> , Littleton, CO. The Hudson's are owners of this restaurant.
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (2)	2	Booklet titled Tolstoi Guild Cook Book	1911	Published by The Tolstoi Guild, Denver, CO
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (2)	3	Numerous handwritten and published recipes	N.D.	
75	Tasher, Louise Neil (2)	4	Business papers consisting of Oil leases, Assignments, Contracts and Stock Certificates	1919-1931	
75	Tarvernier, J.	1	Copy of article titled <i>J. Tarvernier and Paul Frenzenery - Illustrators and Painters</i>	02/17/1874	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
75	Taussig, Carl Raymond	1_	Biographical Data	02/01/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
75	Taussig, Carl Raymond	2	Pamphlet titled The Early-Maturing Mischief Mixers	1943	Produced by Taussig Bros., Parshall, CO
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S. Representative)	1	Biographical Sketch titled Edward T. Taylor by George J. Olszewski	01/03/1940	
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S. Representative)	2	Memorandum title <i>Life of Edward T. Taylor</i> by T. J. Flynn. Discusses Taylor's time in the House of Representatives	N.D.	
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S. Representative)	3	Paper titled Biographical Sketch of Hon. Edward T. Taylor	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S. Representative)	4	Greetings from the National Park Service honoring Taylor	06/19/1941	
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S. Representative)	5	Paper titled Edward T. Taylor honoring Taylor on his 34 years in the U. S. House of Representatives	06/19/1941	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S.	6	Paper titled The Roof of the World	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Representative)				
75	Taylor, Edward Thomas (U. S.	7	Miscellaneous papers and notes regarding Edward T. Taylor	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Representative)				
75	Taylor, Erasmus Newman	1	Copy of The Miner's Ten Commandments	N.D.	Donated by Dolores C. Renze, 08/05/1953
75	Taylor, Erasmus Newman	2	Notes made by D. C. Renze regarding The Miner's Ten Commandments with	07/22/1953	Donated by Dolores C. Renze, 08/05/1954
			biographical data on Taylor		
75	Taylor, Fae	1	Copy of article titled Fae Taylor, Star of "Fred 'n' Fae Show" by Dusty Saunders	02/20/2003	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
75	Taylor, James Otis	1	Clipping titled 2 Denverites' Estates Total Near \$5000,000	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Taylor John	1	Article from the column Colorful Colorado titled Negro Was Early Pine River Settler	N.D.	Published in The Pueblo Star-Journal
75	Taylor, Lida Elwell	1	Paper titled Lida Elwell Taylor's Childhood Diary	01/04/1977	Donated by Lida Elwell Taylor
75	Taylor, Lorenzo	1	Discharge papers from the New York State Volunteers	05/30/1865	
75	Taylor, Morris F. (Ph.D.)	1	Resolution 278 titled <i>In Tribute to the Late Dr. Morris Fenton Taylor</i> issued by the Trinidad City Council	02/06/1976	
75	Taylor, Ralph C.	1	Clippings of the column Colorful Colorado by Ralph . Taylor	1964 - 1965	Published in The Pueblo Star-Journal
75	Taylor, Samuel T.	1	Biographical Data	01/05/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
75	Taylor, Thomas Clarkson (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
75	Teats, Eugene	1	Copies of articles by Teats	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	1	Paper titled The Genealogy of Henry Moore Teller	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	2	Biographical information titled Hon. Henry M. Teller	N.D.	Published in History of Colorado
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	3	Biographical information titled Henry M. Teller	N.D.	Compilation of data from several different sources
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	4	Paper titled Biography, Teller, Henry M.	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	5	Copy of article titled Mr. Teller's Address	02/10/1870	Published in The Colorado Tribune
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	6	Political paper titled Teller and Wolcott by Henry Teller	10/1902	
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	7	Copy of <i>Memorial of Citizens of Territory of Colorado</i> regarding admission as a state into the Union	02/29/1868	Printed by the U. S. Senate
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	8	Copy of letter to John McCannon	N.D.	Unknown Source
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	9	Clipping titled History Written on Button	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	10	Article titled Governor Pitkin Receives the Resignation of Teller, but Makes no Sign as to His Successor	04/11/1882	Published in The Leadville Daily Herald
75	Teller, Henry Moore (U. S. Senator)	11	Article titled After Longest Public Service of Living Men Senator Teller Observes Birthday	05/24/1912	Published in The Denver Republican
75	Ten Eyck, Thomas	1	Copy of Obituary titled Engineer Valued Natural Resources	05/22/2008	Published in The Denver Post
75	Ten Eyck, Thomas	2	Copy of Obituary titled Ten Eyck, 87, Ex-Department of Natural Resources Chief	05/22/2008	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
75	Tenant, Gilbert B.	1	Deed from Gilbert Tenant to James F. E. Hardy	01/04/1881(?)	Donated by Mrs. W. Stuart Leech, 08/21/1903
75	Tennant, M. Elizabeth	1	Letter to "Violet" with information about Tennant's time in Colorado	08/01/1967	,
75	Tenney, Denney	1	Set of poems by Dennis Tenney, Colorado Honorary Poet Laureate	1978 - 1981	
75	Terhune, John Gilmore	1	Biographical Data	03/24/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
75	Terry, Hugh B.	1	Biographical Data	12/11/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
75	Tesla, Nikola	1	Copy of article titled Earth Electricity To Kill Monopoly	03/08/1896	Published in <i>The New York World</i>
75	Tesla, Nikola	2	Reprint of paper titled <i>The Transmission of Electric Energy Without Wires</i> by Nikola Tesla	03/05/1904	Published in The Electrical World and Engineer

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
75	Tesla, Nikola	3	Copy of article titled The Transmission of Electric Energy Without Wireless	06/04/1904	Published in Scientific American
	<u> </u>		Wires by Nikola Tesla		
75	Tesla, Nikola	4	Reprint of article titled Tesla - Inventor Ahead of his Time	02/1957	Published in Wisdom
75	Tesla, Nikola	5	Article titled Nikola Tesla	05/16/1958	Published in <i>Science</i> , Vol. 127, No. 3307 by the American Assoc. for the Advancement of Science
75 75 75	Tesla, Nikola	6	Reprint of article titled Nikola Tesla - Last of the Pioneers?	06/1959	Published in the Journal of Engineering Education, Vol. 49., No. 10
75	Tesla, Nikola	7	Copy of article titled Praise For a Man Who Made Edison Look Like a Tinker	07/12/1981	Published in The Los Angeles Herald Examiner
75	Tesla, Nikola	8	Paper titled Nikola Tesla prepared for presentation to the Historical Society of	11/1961	
			the Pikes Peak Region		
75	Tesla, Nikola	9	Paper titled The 1899 Colorado Experiments by Leland I Anderson	02/1970	Donated by Leland I. Anderson
75 75	Tesla, Nikola	10	Reprint of article titled Nikola Tesla's Bold Adventure	03/1971	Published in <i>The American West</i> , Vol. 3, No. 2
75	Tesla, Nikola	11	Reprint of article titled Who Was Tesla?	1971	Published in Proceedings of The Radio Club of America, Vol. 45., No. 2
75	Tesla, Nikola	12	Copy of article titled Yugoslavs Hail Noted Inventor	04/14/1974	Published in The New York Times
75	Tesla, Nikola	13	Article titled When Inventor Nikola Tesla Came to Colorado Springs, The	11/13/1983	Published in The Denver Post
			Foothills Town Lit Up		
75	Tesla, Nikola	14	Clipping titled Nikola Tesla a Hair-Raiser While Inventing in Springs by Frances	06/21/1985	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
			Melrose		
75	Tesla, Nikola	15	Article titled The Work of the World	1992	Published in American Heritage of Invention and Technology, Vol. 7, No. w
75 75 76 76	Tesla, Nikola	16	Miscellaneous papers and notes regarding Nikola Tesla	1974 - 1980	
76	Tetsell, Albert Hemming	1	Biographical Data	04/19/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thatcher, Daniel Webster	1	Copy of article titled Pioneer of the Month - Daniel Webster Thatcher	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thatcher, Henry C. (Hon.)	1	Copy of Obituary titled A Public Calamity - Death of Judge Henry C. Thatcher,	03/21/1884	Published in The Denver Tribune
			Ex-Chief Justice of Colorado		
76	Thatcher, Henry C. (Hon.)	1	Biographical information titled Judge Henry C. Thatcher	1918	Published in History of Colorado, Vol. 2
76 76	Thatcher, John Albert	1	Short biographical sketch titled John A. Thatcher	09/1912	Published in <i>Trail</i> , Vol. 6, No. 4
76	Thatcher, John Albert	2	Paper titled Three Men of Stature - The Thatchers, John Albert, Mahlon Daniel,	11/01/1970	Written by Rebecca Emery Morton
			Henry Calvin - 1836 - 1916		
76	Thatcher, Joseph Addison	1	Bulletin titled Boom-Town Banker - Central City, Colorado, 1880 by Herbert O.	06/1945	Published in Bulletin of the Business Historical Society, Vol. XIX, No. 3
	·		Brayer		·
76	Thatcher, Joseph Addison	2	Obituary titled Joseph Thatcher, Foremost Citizen of Colorado, Dies	10/25/1918	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thatcher, Joseph Addison	3	Clipping with photograph of J. A. Thatcher	02/14/1926	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76 76 76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	1	Article titled The Passing of The Pioneer - Mahlon. D. Thatcher, Sr.	03/1916	Published in Trail, Vol. 8, No. 10
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	2	Biographical information titled Mahlon D. Thatcher	1918	Published in <i>History of Colorado</i> , Vol. 3
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	3	Biographical information	03/19/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	4	Obituary titled Mahlon Daniel Thatcher Jr. Dies in Pueblo Hospital at 82	08/19/1965	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	5	Copy of article titled \$15 Million Estate One of Largest	06/24/1965	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	6	Copy of article titled Thatcher Bequests Total \$1.75 Million	08/25/1965	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thatcher, Mahlon Daniel, Jr.	7	Clipping titled Thatcher Estate Valued at \$21 Million	12/14/1965	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thayer, E. A.	1	Copy of obituary titled Woman Who Made Colorado Wild Flowers Famous Dies	06/10/1908	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
		<u> </u>			
76	Thayer, E. A.	2	Obituary titled Mrs. E. A. Thayer - Artist and Authoress	06/10/1908	Unknown Source
76	Thayer, Margaret	1	Copy of obituary	10/01/1964	Unknown Source
76	Therkelsen, Peter B.	1	Clipping titled Queer Cobbler of Petertown	11/18/1898	Published in The Denver Republican
76	Therrell, John Virden, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	05/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thomas, Charles S. (U. S. Senator)	1	Reprint of article titled Recollections of My Father by George K. Thomas	10/13/1951	Published in The Rocky Mountain Herald
76	Thomas, Charles S. (U. S. Senator)	2	Paper titled Senator Charles S. Thomas by Ruth Eloise Wiberg	1994	
76	Thomas, Chauncey	1	Reprint of article titled <i>The Snow Story (Why the Hot Sulphur Mail Was Late)</i> by Chauncey Thomas	10/1927	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , Vol. XX, No. 5
76	Thomas, Chauncey	2	Booklet with article titled <i>Sheriff of Elbert</i> by Chauncey Thomas	11/1927	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , Vol. XX, No. 6
76	Thomas, Chauncey	3	Booklet with article titled <i>Kiowa's Revival</i> by Chauncey Thomas	12/1927	Published in <i>The Trail</i> , Vol. XX, No. 7
76	Thomas, Chauncey	4	Booklet with article titled <i>Butchering Buffalo</i> by Chauncey Thomas	04/1928	Published in <i>The Colorado Magazine</i> , Vol. V, No. 2 by the State Historical Society of Colorado
76	Thomas, Chauncey	5		04/1928	Published in <i>The Golden Book Magazine</i> , Vol. VII, No. 40
	,,	Ī	Chauncey Thomas		
76	Thomas, Chauncey	6	Translation of article titled <i>American Sorrow</i> originally written in French	1936	Published in Far West, Chapter V. Published in Paris
				1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
76	Thomas, Chauncey	7	Booklet with article titled The Spanish Fort in Colorado, 1819 by Chauncey	05/1937	Published in The Colorado Magazine, Vol. XIV, No. 3by the State Historical Society of Colorado
ı			Thomas		
76	Thomas, Chauncey	8	Article titled Why the Hot Sulphur Mail Was Late by Chauncey Thomas	N.D.	Published in <i>Outdoor Life</i>
77	Thomas, Chauncey	9	Clipping letter to the editor from Chauncey Thomas titled Reader Asserts Naval	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
I	,		Parity is Impossible		
76	Thomas, Chauncey	10	Copy of obituary titled Chauncey Thomas, Denver Writer, Kills Self in Room	09/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
I	,		Following Stroke of Paralysis		
76	Thomas, Chauncey	11	Letter to Le Roy Hafen from Charles B. Roth, discussing ceremony of	06/18/1943	
I			dedicating marker for Thomas		
76	Thomas, Frances (Mrs. Lowell	1	Biographical notes on Frances Thomas, the wife of Lowell Thomas	N.D.	Unknown Source
I	Thomas)				
76	Thomas, Francis	1	Copies of photographs of Francis Thomas and family	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, George H. (Gen.)	1	Original draft of dispatch from Thomas to President Andrew Johnson	02/22/1868	
76	Thomas, George K.	1	Biographical Data	01/03/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thomas, Guy W.	1	Biographical Data	05/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thomas, Hubert F.	1	Biographical Data	04/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thomas, Lester Church	1	Biographical Data	05/10/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thomas, Lester Church	1	Obituary	12/02/1966	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, Lester Church	2	Clipping titled Lester C. Thomas Estate Placed at \$3.76 Million	1966	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, Lester Church	3	Clipping titled Civic Leader Leaves Estate of \$3.7 Million	1966	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	1	Article titled Yes, There Is A Lowell Thomas!	04/1961	Published in The Reader's Digest
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	2	Biographical Information	04/01/1968	Published by The Associated Press Biographical Service
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	3	Obituary titled Broadcaster Lowell Thomas Dies At 89	08/30/1981	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	4	Clipping titled Globe-Trotter Thomas Loved Colorado, Too by Frances Melrose		Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
		ľ			
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	5	Clipping titled U. S., World Remember Broadcaster	08/31/1981	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	6	Clipping titled Lowell Thomas Eulogized at N. Y. Service	09/03/1981	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	7	Clipping titled Lowell Thomas Buried in N. Y.	09/04/1981	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	8	Clipping titled DU Dusts Off Lowell Thomas' Legacy	10/06/1986	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
76	Thomas, Lowell Jackson	9	Tourist flyer titled Visit The Boyhood Home of Lowell Thomas	N.D.	Issued by the Victor Chamber of Commerce, Colorado
76	Thomas, Mary D. Sternberg	1	Article titled Mary Thomas: Colorado's First Woman Lawyer	04/1992	Published in <i>The Colorado Lawyer</i> , Vol. 21, No. 4
76	Thomas, Myra	1	Short biographical sketch titled <i>Myra Thomas</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, Myra	2	Short biographical sketch titled <i>The Thomas Family in Colorado</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thomas, Myra	3	Article titled Myra Thomas Art Display Opens Today	01/15/1967	Published in <i>The Greeley Journal</i>
76	Thomas, Newt	1		07/19/1940	Published in <i>The Lyons Recorder</i>
	Thomas, Home	'	Sindary times a difference of their member to be their time entartially	017 107 10 10	T dationed in The Lyone Hoostadi
76	Thomas, W. C.	1	Clipping titled Black Lily Takes Care of Insects at Thomas Home	06/20/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
76	Thomas, Winslow W.	1	Clipping titled W. W. Thomas Enjoys The Visit With Manzanolan's On His	06/13/1941	Published in <i>The Manzanola Sun</i> , Otero County, CO
	Thomas, Timesen Ti	'	100th Birthday	00, 10, 10 11	distribution in The manzarota dari, distribution, 300
76	Thompson, Elizabeth	1	Magazine article titled Star of the Month	05/1957	Published in <i>The Monitor</i> , pp26 by The Mountain States Telephone and Telegraph Company
76	Thompson, George (Gassy)	1	Clipping titled What "Gassy" Thompson Knows About Mining	02/1886	From newspaper in Georgetown, CO
76	Thompson, Glenn S.	1	Biographical Data	11/19/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thompson, Goldie Anne Guyer	1	Booklet titled Mema's 100 Years written by her grandchildren	N.D.	
76	Thompson, Hunter Stockton	1	Article titled <i>Dr. Hunter S. Thompson and the Last Battle of Aspen</i> by Loren	01/1990	Published in <i>Smart</i>
	The imposit, Flatitor Glockfort		Jenkins	0.7.1000	T WHO TO THE COURT
76	Thompson, James B. (Major)	1	Paper titled Sketch of the Episode in the Life of James B. Thompson When He	N.D.	Unknown Source
. •	(Major)		was Associated with the Ute Indians		
76	Thompson, James B. (Major)	2	Interview with Thompson titled Major Thompson, Governor McCook and the	05/23/1921	Interview in behalf of the Colorado State Historical and Natural History Society
		[Ute Indians	03/20/1021	miles ries. In political of the oblerado olato i libitoriodi and material i libitory obblicty
76	Thompson, James B. (Major)	3	Handwritten notes about an individual named Charles Stewart stogie in 1865	N.D.	Unknown Source
. •	spss, samos B. (wajor)	Ĭ			
		_	0	1870	1
76	Thompson, James B (Major)	14	ICorrespondence from Gov. McCook to Thompson	110/0	
76 76	Thompson, James B. (Major) Thompson, James B. (Major)	5	Correspondence from Gov. McCook to Thompson Clipping titled Major Jas. B. Thompson Is Dead At Denver Home	02/28/1923	Published in <i>The Steamboat Pilot</i>

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
76	Thompson, James F.	1	Letter to State Historical Society of Colorado with genealogical information on	09/22/1989	
			the Thompson family		
76	Thompson, John S.	1	Obituary	06/27/1940	Published in The Holly Chieftan
76	Thompson, Nathan (Rev.)	1	Paper titled Recollections of Early Days in Valmont and Boulder 1865 - 1875	N.D.	From notes by Rev. Nathan Thompson
76	Thompson, Philip F.	1	Research paper titled <i>The Legend Of The Thompson River in Larimer County, Colorado</i> by George L. Jensen	1987	
76	Thompson, Raymond Secrest	1	Biographical Information	01/08/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
76	Thompson, Roy S.	1	Biographical Data	05/07/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thompson, Willie H.	1	Unsigned letter to Willie Thompson	04/02/1866	Donated by Mrs. Jessie Thompson, 07/10/1943
76	Thompson, William H.	1	Obituary titled Bullet Wound Proves Fatal To Aged Man	05/30/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
76	Thomson, James	1	Reprint titled James Thomson in Central City by Marjorie L. Reyburn	06/1940	Published by <i>University of Colorado Studies</i> , Vol. 1, No. 2
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	1	Paper titled Inaugural Message of Hon. Dan Thornton, Governor of Colorado Before the 38th General Assembly	01/09/1951	
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	2	Biographical Information	01/01/1952	
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	3	Paper titled Legislative Message by Gov. Dan Thornton to the 39th General Assembly	01/06/1954	
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	4	Memo to "Bob" from Thornton discussing Thornton's accomplishments during his terms as Governor	07/23/1954	
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	5	Clipping titled State's Democrats Announce Platform	10/01/1950	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	6	Clipping titled State G O. P. Adopts Platform	10/08/1950	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	7	Clipping titled Thornton Offers 5-Point Program to G. O. P. Solons	11/15/1950	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	8	Article titled Dan Thornton Gives Color and Fight to Governor Campaign	1950	Published in Colorado Republican News, Vol. 1, No. 7
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	9	Clipping titled <i>Text of Gov. Thornton's Inaugural Address</i> to the 38th General Assembly	01/09/1951	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	10	Clipping titled Text of Message by Governor to the 39th General Assembly	01/02/1952	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	11	Copy of The Denver Post poll titled Is Thornton Doing a Good, Fair, or Poor Job?	04/17/1952	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	12	Clipping titled Here's Full Text of Thornton's Second Inaugural Address	01/13/1953	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	13	Clipping with photograph titled Governor Dan Gets In Shape	07/11/1954	From The Associated Press
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	14	Newspaper clipping of column titled <i>Capitol Stuff</i> by John O'Donnell discussing Thornton	11/11/1955	Published in The New York News
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	15	Clipping titled <i>Out of the Wes</i> t discussing a meeting with President Eisenhower and Thornton	11/19/1955	Published in The National Review
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	16	Clipping titled League of Women Voters Get Candidates' Views Via Quiz	09/03/1956	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	17	Clippings regarding Thornton's Senatorial Campaign	1956	Published in Denver Newspapers
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	18	Clippings announcing Thornton's Senatorial Campaign	1956	Unknown Source
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	19	Clipping titled Ike Aids Mining Industry , Thornton Tells Silverton Rally	1956	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	20	Clipping titled <i>Thornton Urges Special Benefits For Small Businessmen On Taxes</i> in Senatorial campaign speech	1956	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	21	Obituary titled <i>Dan Thornton, Former Governor, Dead at 64</i>	01/19/1976	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	22	Clipping of column titled Capitol Notes discussing Thornton	N.D.	Published in The Denver Post
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	23	Undated memo titled Conversation With Governor Thornton	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	24	Clipping titled Dan Buys Interest In Grand Junction Newspaper Firm	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Thornton, Dan (Gov.)	25	Political flyer titled Man of Action - Dan Thornton For Governor	N.D.	
76	Thornton, George E.	1	Obituary titled First Chief of Police - George E. Thornton Hastens His Death By The Use of Poison	02/20/1898	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Thorpe, Henry	1	Biographical Data	08/26/2942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thorpe, S.	1	Certificate of Purchase of cemetery lot in Pueblo, Colorado	02/04/1889	<u> </u>
76	Thurman, Frank William	1	Biographical Data	04/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thurnes, Peter B.	1	Biographical Data	08/23/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Thurston, Enoch Palmer	1	Obituary titled E. P. Thurston Dies	04/02/1941	Published in The Lamar Register

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
76	Thwaites, Reuben Gold	1	Booklet titled Reuben Thwaites And The Progressive Historical Society by	09/20/1963	Published by The Historical Society of Michigan
			Clifford L. Lord		
76	Tichenor, George Humphrey, Jr.	1	Reprint of biographical information titled <i>Dr. George Humphrey Tichenor, Jr.</i>	07/1931	Published in Official Journal, Medical Mentor
	(M.D.)		Chairman		
76	Tickle, Samuel	1	Notes re Samuel Tickle, of Choctaw, Oklahoma, from statements made by him	06/1916	Unknown Source
76	Timberlake, Charles B.	1	Obituary titled Charles Timberlake, Former Congressman, Dies at 86 in Sterling	06/05/1941	Published in The Englewood Enterprise
77	Tobin, Charles, Jr.	1	Biographical Data	04/08/1966	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	1	Article with account of the Espinosas and Tom Tobin by Frank Hall for The Rocky Mountain Historical Company	1890	Published in <i>The History of the State of Colorado</i> , Vol. II
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	2	Copy of article titled Who Did The Job?, discussing the possibility that another man killed the Espinosas	02/23/1897	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	3	Copy of article titled Killing of the Espinosas - How Two Murderers Were Dealt With In The Early Days	02/24/1897	Published in The Denver Tribune
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	4	Copy of letter from Tom Tobin	03/09/1897	
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	5	Copy of letter from J. W. Freeman to W. Ferrill regarding the Espinosa's	07/08/1901	
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	6	interview with Thompson titled Major Thompson, Governor McCook and the Ute Indians	05/17/1902	Published by The Colorado Springs Pioneer Museum
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	7	Clipping titled True History of Tobens Is Told By Yankee Hank	05/25/1904	Published in The Chieftain (?)
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	8	Clipping titled Dead Man's Cañon State's Old Terror Haunt - Refuge of Desperadoes With Fifty Murders	03/31/1919	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	9	Copy of article titled Reward For Slaying The Espinosas	05/1921	Published in The Trail
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	10	Clipping titled Tom Tobin, A Noted Scout of the Old West	12/06/1925	Published in The Kansas City Star
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	11	Copy of article titled <i>The Capture of the Espinosas</i> by Thomas T. Tobin	03/1932	Published in <i>The Colorado Magazine</i> by The State Historical Society of Colorado
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	12	Paper titled An Evening With Tom Tobin by Agnes King of Blanca, Colorado	02/10/1936	
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	13	Article titled The Lives of Two Great Scouts by Kit Carson III	10/1946	Published in <i>The Brand Book</i> by The Westerners
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	14	Clipping titled Tom Tobin's Proof: No Mistake Made	01/13/1980	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	15	Set of correspondence and notes between Maclovio Martinez and the Colorado Historical Society	1985 - 1987	
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	16	Article titled Scott Kelly: Man of Mystery by Ruth Willett Lanza	02/1989	Published in True West
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	17	Article titled Thomas Tate Toben 1823 - 1904	06/1991	Published in Frontiersman Odyssey
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	18	Article titled <i>Colorado's Worst Serial Murders: The Espinosa Story</i> by Kenneth Jessen and John Lamb	1995	Published in <i>The San Luis Valley Historian</i> , Vol. XXVII, No. 4
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	19	Manuscript titled Tom Tobin - He Took Espinoza's Head For Proof	N.D.	
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	20	Article titled Tom Tobin	N.D.	Published in The Mountain Men and The Fur Trade of the Far West
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	21	Part of article on Tom Tobin and the Espinosas	N.D.	Unknown Source
76	Tobin (Toben), Thomas Tate	22	Miscellaneous notes and correspondence	1954	
77	Todd, Samuel	1	Narrative titled A Pioneer Experience by Sam Todd of Kline, Colorado	03/02/1925	
77	Toll, Charles Hanson	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in <i>History of Colorado</i> , Vol. 4
77	Toll, Charles Hanson	2	Letter to Edgar Mechem of the State Historical Society from L. A. Ruark concerning Toll	08/25/1944	
77	Toll, Rensselaer H.	1	Bound copy of paper titled <i>Notes on Honduras</i> read by Toll at the Colorado Scientific Society	04/01/1911	Published in <i>Proceedings of the Colorado Scientific Society</i> , Vol. X, pp17-38
77	Toll, Roger W.	1	Article titled <i>Yellowstone National Park</i> , by Roger W. Toll, Superintendent of Yellowstone	07/1929	Published in The Midwest Review , Vol. 10, No's. 7-8
77	Toll, Roger W.	2	Biographical information	03/1930	Published in Monthly Bulletin by the Union Pacific System
77	Tolle, J. W.	1	Obituary titled J. W. Tolle, Builder of First Bear Creek Road, Dead in Denver	08/13/1922	Published in The Denver Post
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77 77	Toller, Giacomo M.	2	Paper titled Toller Mine	04/44/4000	
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	3	Funeral memorial for Angelina Toller, Giacomo's wife	01/14/1926	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	4	Paper titled A Few Points of Interest On and Around The Colorado And	02/19/1968	Violette Toller was Giacomo's Daughter
			Southern Railway by Violette Toller		The same of the sa
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	5		09/25/1967	
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	6	Letter to Violette Toller from Lois King of Trinidad, Colorado	10/24/1967	
77	Toller, Giacomo M.	7	Obituary titled Funeral Services Set Friday For Henry A, Toller, Giacomo's Son		Published in The Trinidad Chronicle
77	Tomita, Hirosaku	1	Copy of article titled The New Americans - The Japanese by Dale Wells	1876	Published in The Logan County Ledger by the Logan County Historical Society
77	Tomkins, Dorothy	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services Held In Buena Vista For Mrs. Dorothy Tomkins	06/28/1940	Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
77	Ton, Paul	1	Biographical Data	01/29/1969	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Tooley, Dale	1	Political flyer titled Dale Tooley For Mayor	03/1975	
77	Totten, Grover Edwin	1	Biographical Data	05/09/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	1	Copied set letters written by Oscar Totten	1858 - 1859	Provided by Oscar Reynolds, Totten's Grandson
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	2	Copy of Certificate of Membership in The Society of Colorado Pioneers	01/09/1888	
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	3	Copy of article titled Golden Wedding of A Pioneer Couple of Helena	N.D.	Published in The Anaconda Standard
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	4	Letter to Oscar Reynolds, Totten's Grandson, from The Society of Colorado Pioneers	04/16/1915	
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	5	Obituary titled Capt. O. B. Totten Is Laid To Rest	1915 (?)	Unknown Source
77	Totten, Oscar B. (Capt.)	6	Biographical information and memorial to Totten after his death	1915 (?)	Published in Treasure State Mining
77	Townsend, Chas. C.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Townsend, William Bolden	1	Article titled W. B. Townsend and the Struggle Against Racist Violence in Leavenworth by Brent Campney	2008	Published in Kansas History - A Journal of the Central Plains , Vol. 31, No. 4
77	Trainer (Traynor) Family	1	Material containing brief family of the Trainors (Traynor) written by family members	07/29/1974	
77	Trask, Dan	1		06/14/1940	Published in The Kim-Country Record
77	Trautman, Mary Louise	1	Biographical Data	02/14/1979	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Travis, William E.	1	Handwritten paper titled My Life Story by William Travis	03/22/1936	
77	Trebilcock, Robert N. & Mary Ann	1	Funeral Memorial for Robert Trebilcock	11/01/1940	
77	Trebilcock, Robert N. & Mary Ann	2	Funeral Memorial for Mary Ann Trebilcock	07/07/1945	
77	Treece, John Dale	1	Biographical Information	01/22/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
77	Trezise, Jack L.	1	Clipping titled DRCOG Christenson Award Given to Jack Trezise	03/26/1980	Published in <i>Denver Downtowner</i>
77	Trott, Alfred Blake	1	Biographical Data	11/28/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Trout, Mrs. W. H.	1	Obituary titled Funeral Service Held Monday For Mrs. W. H. Trout	05/15/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
77	Trowbridge, Henry	1	Pages from Directory listing Henry Trowbridge, Lawyer	1889 - 1896	Unknown Source
77	True, Allen Tupper	1	Biographical Data	02/20/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	True, Allen Tupper	2	Typed copy of article titled <i>Murals in the State Capitol Dome - Honor to Charles Boetcher</i> by Allen True		Published in The Denver Post
77	True, Allen Tupper	3	Short biography titled Allen Tupper True	N.D.	Unknown Source
77	True, Allen Tupper	4	Paper titled Biographical Data Concerning The Life And Career Of Allen Tupper True - 1881 - 1955	N.D.	Unknown Source
77	True, Allen Tupper	5	Booklet titled Catalog of Paintings and Sketches of Allen Tupper True	N.D.	Unknown Source
77	True, Allen Tupper	6	Pamphlet titled Allen True's West - Exhibition Guide and Walking Tour	10/02/2009	Published by History Colorado, Denver Art Museum, Denver Public Library
77	True, Allen Tupper	7	Booklet titled <i>Indian Memories</i> with artwork by Allen True	1923	Published by The Colorado National Bank of Denver
77	True, Ira Goodrich	1	Clipping of Letter to the Editor regarding Ira "Goody" True	N.D.	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
77	Truesdell, John	1	Newspaper article titled <i>Artist's Brush Brightens Days at Valley Manor</i> about Truesdell and his wife, Edith	01/01/1968	Published in The Monterrey Peninsula Herald
77	Trujillo, Jose Clemente	1	Biographical information on Trujillo	N.D.	Donated by Diane Romero Broda on 12/18/1996
77	Truman, Loren Frederick	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Trumbull, Nathan Franklin (Frank)	1	Pamphlet titled Maternal Ancestry of Frank Trumbull	1917	Privately Printed
77	Trumbull, Nathan Franklin (Frank)	2	Article titled Frank Trumbull Retires From The C. & O.	01/09/1920	Published in Railway Age
77	Trumbull, Nathan Franklin (Frank)	3	Obituary titled The Late Frank Trumbull	01/28/1920	Published in <i>The Outlook</i>
77	Trumbull, Nathan Franklin (Frank)	4	Clipping titled Trumbull Funeral Largely Attended	01/24/1920	Published The Sun and New York Herald
77	Tubbs, Alice Ivers ("Poker Alice"	1	Clipping of article titled Poker Alice	06/1961	Published in True Western Adventures , Vol. 4, No. 20
77	Tucker, Sheldon E.	1	Biographical Information	10/02/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
77	Tuggy, Henry	1	Compilation of information on Tuggy, primarily from the Denver City Directories	1875 - 1898	Compiled by J. L. Frazier on 01/09/1963
77	Tull, Richard	1	Biographical Data	12/06/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Tulley, David Henry (Gen.)	1	Obituary titled General David Tulley Dies at Fitzsimons	04/24/1975	Published in <i>The Aspen Times</i>
77	Tuomey, John	1	Pension certificate issued by the Department of the Interior	12/07/1915	Donated by James Grafton Rogers on 01/25/1954
77	Turban, A. H. (Ben)	1	Transcribed copy of Turban's diary written during the battle on Guadalcanal	1942	
77	Turner, Florence	1	Obituary titled Florence Turner, Writer	07/11/2001	Published in <i>The Scotsman</i> , Edinburgh, Scotland
77	Turner, Glen Corbin	1	Biographical Data	06/23/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Turner, Joseph Adam	1	Obituary titled Last Rites For Joseph A. Turner Held Monday	05/05/1940	Published in The Pikes Peak Journal
77	Turner, Leigh Block	1	Condensation of a paper titled <i>Memoirs Of A Happy Childhood</i> by Leigh Block Turner	1953	Copyright 1987 by William R. Turner
77	Tuthill, James H.	1	Paper with account of Tuthill's experiences in the Civil War and later in the Rocky Mountains	1924	Photograph of Tuthill included
77	Tutt, Charles Leaming	1	Biographical Data	01/07/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Tutt, Charles Leaming	2	Copy of photograph of Tutt	1918	Published in <i>History of Colorado</i> , Vol. II
77	Tutt, Charles Leaming	3	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
77	Tutt, Vesta Wood	1	Funeral memorial for Mrs. Vesta Wood Tutt	01/31/1983	Services held in Colorado Springs
77	Tutt, Vesta Wood	2	Obituary titled Tutt Funeral Services Held At Broadmoor	02/01/1983	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
77	Twining, Warren Hugh (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	04/08/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
77	Two Bumps	1	Clipping titled How "Two Bumps," The Indian Horse Thief, Was Cured Of Stealing	N.D.	Published in <i>The Anaconda Standard</i>
77	Twombly, George W. Kittredge	1	Handwritten biographical information on George W. Kittredge Twombly	N.D.	Possibly written by Hugh R. Steele
77	Twombly, George W. Kittredge	2	Newspaper series of articles on the Twombly family in Fort Lupton, Colorado	05/13 - 05/27 /1976	Published in The Fort Lupton Press
77	Twombly, Hurd Warren	1	Paper titled <i>Reminiscences of Hurd Warren Twombly</i> , a son of George W. K. Twombly	N.D.	
77	Twombly, Hurd Warren	2	Obituary titled Morgan And Weld County Pioneer Dies	05/06/1941	Published in The Brush Tribune
77	Twombly, Hurd Warren	3	Obituary titled Hurd Twombly, 89, Venerated Pioneer, Passed Away Sunday	05/08/1941	Published in The Brush Tribune
77	Twombly, Hurd Warren	4	Obituary titled Hurd W. Twombly Is Laid To Rest Here Wednesday	05/08/1941	Published in The Fort Lupton Press
77	Tyler, Emma Teller	1	Obituary titled Daughter Of Late Sen. Henry Teller Dies In California	N.D.	Unknown Source
77	Tyler, Isabel R.	1	Obituary	08/19/1972	Unknown Source
77	Tyler, John (U. S. President)	1	Clipping titled Historical Highlights - Killed by a 'Peacemaker'	02/27/1941	Published in The Prairie Settler
77	Tyler, Warner	1	Paper titled Five Generations of Colorado Natives by Warner Tyler	09/26/1975	
78	Ulvang, John (Colorado State Representative)	1	Correspondence from Admiral E. R. Zumwalt, Jr. to Rep. Ulvang regarding the National Bone Donor Program	05/17/1989	
78	Underhill, Elam B.	1	Biographical Data	10/22/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
78	Underhill, John	1	Newsletter titled News and Views of the Underhill Society of America, Inc.	1973	
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Denver Museum of Natural History archives
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	2	Reprint of article titled Ruth Murray Underhill, University of Colorado Doctor of Science Honoris Causa	03/1966	Published in Southwestern Lore , Vol. 31,. No. 4
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	3	Article and transcript of ceremony honoring Dr. Underhill at the Foothills Art Center	09/14/1980	
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	4	Article on Ruth Murray Underhill in Sketches of Colorado Women Educators	1967	Published by Delta Kappa Gamma Society, Omega State Chapter, Boulder, CO
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	5	Article titled Dr. Ruth Underhill - Anthropologist, by Elinor Bluemel	1973	Published in One Hundred Years of Colorado Women
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	6	Clipping titled Papago Tribe Honors Ruth Murray Underhill	03/1980	Published in Anthropology Newsletter
78	Underhill, Ruth Murray (Ph.D.)	7	Clipping titled She Found Poetry Among The Indians	01/23/1977	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
78	Underwood, Arthur Kennard	1	Biographical Sketch	10/30/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
78	Underwood, Joseph Frampton	1	Obituary titled J. Underwood Service Friday	03/13/1941	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
78	United States Presidents	1	Booklet titled Tour Of The President, To The Pacific Coast, April 14th to May16th, 1891 - Itinerary	04/14/1891	Issued by The Whitehouse
78	United States Presidents	2	Booklet titled <i>Presidents and their Wives</i>	N.D.	Issued by The Haskin Information Burea u and distributed by The Denver Post

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
78	United States Presidents	3	Booklet titled The Presidents of the United States of America	1969	Published by The Whitehouse Historical Association
78	United States Presidents	4	Booklet titled Presidents of the United States	1971	Published by the John Hancock Mutual Insurance Company
78	Updike, Lisle C.	1	Copies of photographs of St. Elmo, CO carving by Updike and other related western scenes	N.D.	Donated by Lisle C. Updike from Phoenix, Arizona in 1971
78	Upham, Nellie Crover	1	Article titled Lady Boss Of The Great Divide	12/1975	Published in Frontier Times
78	Upton, Ernest B.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/30/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
78	Utley, Raymond	1	Funeral Memorial of Raymond Utley	05/01/1954	
78	Uzzell, Thomas A. (Rev.)	1	Paper titled Parson Tom Uzzell, compiled by a friend of the Uzzell family	N.D.	
78	Vail, Charles Davis	1	Biographical Sketch	12/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
78	Vail, Charles Davis	2	Copy of sketch prepared for an edition of Who's Who In The Western Hemisphere	04/1944	
78	Vaile, Gertrude	1	Paper titled Gertrude Vaile, Pioneer In The Application Of Social Case Work To Public Relief	N.D.	Notes prepared by Lucretia Vaile, Gertrude's Sister
78	Vaile, Gertrude	2	Resolution honoring Gertrude Vaile 1878 - 1954	11/10/1955	Issued by the University of Minnesota
78	Vaile, Gertrude	3	Obituary for Gertrude Vaile	1954	
78	Vaile, Gertrude	4	Copy of photograph of Gertrude Vaile	N.D.	
78	Vaile, Lucretia	1	Memories of Lucretia Vaile's days at Palmer Lake	N.D.	
78	Vaile, Lucretia	2	Clipping titled Vailes First to Construct Palmer Lake Summer Home with photos of Lucretia and Gertrude Vaile	05/22/1960	Published in The Colorado Springs Gazette Telegraph
78	Vaile, Lucretia	3	Clipping titled Old Timer's Corner - Lucretia Vaile	09/1972	Published in T & T, No. 645
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	1	Several clippings about Red Cross work by Agnes Vaille in France during World War I	1918	Published in several Denver newspapers
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	2	Clipping titled Miss Agnes Vaille Named Chamber of Commerce Official	05/03/1924	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	3	Numerous clippings on the Longs Peak death of Agnes Vaille and a member of the rescue team, Herbert Sortland	01/1925	Published in numerous newspapers and related publications
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	4	Booklet with article titled <i>Who Knows?</i> With a tribute to Vaille after hear death on Long's Peak	02/1925	Published in <i>Trail And Timberline</i> , No. 77, by The Colorado Mountain Club
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	5	Booklet with poem titled <i>Epitaph (A. V. Longs Peak - Colorado-January 12th-1925)</i> by Lilian White Spencer	03/1925	Published in Contemporary Verse , Vol. XIX, No. 3
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	6	Clippings about the <i>Agnes Vaille Storm Shelter</i> , funded by her father, F. O. Vaille	1926 - 1932	Published in several Denver newspapers and related publications
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	7	Booklet with article titled Storm Shelter Memorial in honor of Agnes W. Vaille	05/1928	Published in <i>Mountain Magazine</i> , Vol. VI, No. 4
78	Vaille, Agnes Wolcott	8	Booklet with article titled <i>The Bishop: A Rock Climb in Platte Cañon</i> by Stephen H. Hart	09/1930	Published in <i>Trail And Timberline</i> , No. 143, by The Colorado Mountain Club
78	Valdez, Milo	1	Paper titled Milo and Corky - Two Lives That Never Crossed by Juan Cordova	11/06/2004	
78	Vallery, Phenie E.	1	Legal notices and clipping of article titled Estate of Mrs. Phenie Vallery Assigned Value of \$278,858	02/03/1967	Published in The Denver Post
78	Van Brunt, Ernest T.	1	Pamphlet titled The Ernest T. Van Brunt Memorial Americanism Award	02/20/1969	
78	Van Cise, Philip S.	1	Paper titled Philip S. Van Cise by Edwin P. Van Cise, his son	N.D.	
78	Van Der Voort, Paul (Col.)	1	Annual Address to Representatives of the Grand Army Posts	07/26/1883	Published in The Denver Daily News
78	Van Der Voort, Paul (Col.)	2	Biographical information	1897	Published in The National Cyclopedia of American Biography
78	Van Der Voort, Paul (Col.)	3	Series of newspaper items regarding the dismissal of Van Der Voort as chief clerk of the railway mail service	09/1893	Majority of articles published in The Omaha Daily Republican
78	Van Der Voort, Paul (Col.)	4	Copy of article titled Stories of the Late Colonel Paul Van Der Voort	08/03/1902	Published in The Omaha World Herald
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	2	Clipping titled C. U. Coed Crowned Queen of Winterskil As Crowd Jams Aspen		Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	3	Clippings regarding The Miss CU contest at the University of Colorado	05/03/1957	Published in The Denver Post
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	4	Clippings about the Miss Colorado contest	07/30/195	Published in several Denver area newspapers
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	5	Clippings about the Miss America contest	09/19/1957	Published in The Colorado Daily by the University of Colorado
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	6	Clipping titled What Makes A Girl Beautiful	04/13/1958	Published in Parade
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	7	Magazine article titled Miss America's Triumph Over Shame	06/10/1991	Published in <i>People Weekly</i> magazine

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	8	Flyer titled America's Number One Woman Speaker - Marilyn Van Derbur	N.D.	
78	Van Derbur, Marilyn	9	Thank you card from Van Derbur to Stan Oliner	06/14/1991	
78	Van Dyken, Amy	1	Article titled Amy Van Dyken: The Genuine Article	1996	Published in the Colorado State University Alumni
78	Van Fradenburg, George Andrew	1	Biographical Data	05/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	(M.D.)				
78	Van Horn, William S.	1	Copy of article titled The Execution of William S. Van Horn for the Murder of	12/23/1863	Published in The Weekly Commonwealth, Denver, CO
	,		Josiah Copeland		
78	Van Hummell, Henry	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
78	Van Law, Durbin	1	Biographical Data	11/08/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
78	Van Schaack, Henry C.	1	Biographical Data	05/03/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
78	Van Zant, Charles Burton	1	Biographical Data	05/05/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
78	Van Zant, Charles Burton	2	Biographical Sketch	11/13/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
78	Vance, John E.	1	Paper titled John E. Vance - Biography of One of the Earliest Settlers of Idaho	N.D.	Published in The Idaho Springs Mining Gazette
			Springs		January Grant Control of the Control
78	Vanderhoof, John D. (Governor)	1	Biographical information	10/05/1973	
78	Vanderhoof, John D. (Governor)	2	Letter to the Forty-ninth General Assembly regarding items for consideration	01/02/1974	
	, 11 (3.515)		and legislation action		
78	Vanderhoof, John D. (Governor)	3	Letter to the Forty-ninth General Assembly regarding items for consideration	01/11/1974	
			and legislation action	0.7.1.7.07.1	
78	Vanderhoof, John D. (Governor)	4	Budget Message to the Legislature - Chamber of the House of	01/17/1974	
			Representatives	0.7.1.7.07.1	
78	Vanderhoof, John D. (Governor)	5	Christmas card from Gov. John Vanderhoof and Merrie Lynn Vanderhoof	N.D.	
78	Vandewark, J. F.	1	Clipping titled <i>Vandewark</i> , 88, To Be Honored	12/19/1958	Unknown Source
78	Vann, John Paul (Col.)	1	Brief Biography	N.D.	Unknown Source
78	Vann, John Paul (Col.)	2	Article titled The Ugliest American	11/1964	Published in Esquire Magazine
78	Vansant, Edna A.	1	Wedding invitation to marriage of Edna Vansant to John E. Davies	09/23/1868	Found in the Sim Sopris scrapbook in 1950
79	Vasquez, Don Benito	1	Genealogy of Don Benito Vasquez and family	1738 - 1986	Tourid in the Chin copies corapsoon in 1000
79	Vasquez, Hiram	1	Notes from interview with Vasquez by Dr. L. R. Hafen	N.D.	
79	Vasquez, Louis	1	Photocopies of letters from Louis Vasquez to Benito Vasquez	1824 - 1839	
79	Vasquez, Louis	2	Copies of letters and translations to English from Louis to his Godfather	1834 - 1837	
79	Vasquez, Louis	3	Copy of statement of license granted to Louis Vasquez by William Clark,	06/30/1838	
7.5	vaoquez, Louis		Superintendent of Indian Affairs	00/00/1000	
79	Vasquez, Louis	4	Copy of assignment of property from Louis Vasquez to Benito Vasquez	1835	
79	Vasquez, Louis	5	Copy of Indenture between Moses Stewart and Louis Vasquez	12/24/1853	Provided by Mrs. Anna M. Burns, Studio City, CA in 1961
79	Vasquez, Louis	6	Photocopies of Invoices and inventories of goods shipped and in store	1837	1 Tovided by Wils. Allina W. Bullis, Gladio Oity, OA III 1501
79	Vasquez, Louis	7	Copies and translations of letters written by Louis Vasquez	1007	
79	Vasquez, Louis	8	Death Certificate of Mary Ann Vasquez Spencer	01/02/1925	
79	Vasquez, Louis	9	Clipping titled State Gets New Data on Vasquez, Colorado's Famed Mountain	03/12/1951	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
7.0	vaoquez, Louis	Ŭ	Man	00/12/1001	Tubilished in The Flocky Meditali News
79	Vasquez, Louis	10	Clipping titled Spanish Colorado by Tom Noel	10/14/1976	Published in <i>The Arvada Citizen Sentinel</i>
79 79	Vasquez, Louis	11	Copy from Booklet titled Fort Vasquez	1964	T ADMINISTRATIO / IT PAGE OF CONTROLO
79	Vaux, Mrs. George	1	Clipping titled Mrs. Vaux is Ninety Today	12/13/1940	Published in <i>The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph</i>
79	Vehr, Urban H. (Archbishop)	1	Biographical information for Archbishop Urban V. Vehr	1931	Unknown Source
79	Vehr, Urban H. (Archbishop)	2	Message from Archbishop Vehr regarding Loretto Heights College	01/25/1948	Official Court C
79	Vehr, Urban H. (Archbishop)	3	Memorial for Archbishop Vehr regarding Edetto Heights College Memorial for Archbishop Vehr upon his death	09/24/1973	
79	Vickers, William Benton	1	Inquiries into the genealogy of William Benton Vickers and his family	1968	
79	Vickery, Albion K., III	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
79	Vichey, LoRaine Good Kent	1	Obituary titled Mrs. Vichey, Tivoli Brewery Chief, Dies of Heart Ailment	06/27/1964	Unknown Source
79 79	Vidal, Henry C.	1	Biographical Sketch	10/02/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
79 79	Vigil, Nicolas	1	Letter from Nicolas Vigil to the State Historical Society regarding his family	12/18/1942	ן זיטוו טוובטווט רוופנטווטמו הפפטטומנוטוו, ווועומוומףטוופ, ווועומוומ
79 79	Vigil, Nicolas	2	Letter to State Historical Society from Nicolas Vigil regarding identification of	02/23/1943	
13	vigii, iviculas	۷	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	04/40/1340	
<u> </u>		ļ	family members in photographs		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
79	Vigil, Nicolas	3	Letter to State Historical Society from Nicolas Vigil regarding errors in	03/08/1943	
			documentation on his life		
79	Vigil, Nicolas	4	Reminiscences of Lucien Bonaparte Maxwell by Nicolas Vigil	03/08/1943	
79 79	Vigil, Nicolas	5	Reminiscences of Kit Carson and Tom Boggs by Nicolas Vigil	03/08/1943	
79	Vigil, Nicolas	6	Paper by Nicolas Vigil about Don Juan Vigil (Juan Colorow) and Don Ramon	N.D.	
			Vigil (Ramon Colorow)		
79	Vikjord, Ronald Victor	1	Letter to Historical Society requesting the name of newspaper reporting on his	11/28/1990	
			birth in Steamboat springs		
79	Villard, Henry	1	Photocopies of reports by Henry Villard, a Cincinnati Daily Commercial	1859	Published in The Cincinnati Daily Commercial
			reporter on the Pikes Peak Gold Rush		
79	Vincent, B. T.	1	Paper titled <i>The B. T. Vincent Vignette - A Centennial View</i> by Dr. Lowell B.	01/01/1955	Paper presented to the Colorado Methodist Historical Society
			Swan		
79	Vincent, B. T.	2	Booklet with article titled <i>The B. T. Vincent Vignette - A Centennial View</i> by Dr.	1955	Published in <i>The Iliff Review</i> , Vol. Xii, No. 1
			Lowell B. Swan		
79	Vivian, John C. (Gov.)	1	Biographical Data	03/09/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
79	Vivian, John C. (Gov.)	2	Annual banquet honoring Gov. John Vivian, Guest of Honor and Recipient of	1943	Issued by the University of Colorado Bands
			Award by the CU Band Alumnus		
79	Vivian, John C. (Gov.)	3	11 0	01/01/1970	Published in The Sentinel
70	No. 11 5		County Past	NB	
79	Vivian, John F.	1	Paper titled Biography of John F. Vivian	N.D.	Unknown Source
79 70	Voelzel, August	1	Birth Certificate for Charles H. Voelzel (Karl Heinrich Voelzel), son	03/12/1895	Donated by Charles H. Voelzel, his son in 1961
79 70	Voelzel, August	2	Birth Certificate for Friedricke Brodhagen (Mrs. August Voelzel)	04/21/1865	Donated by Charles H. Voelzel, his son in 1960
79 79 79 79	Voelzel, August	3	Naturalization Certificate for August Voelzel	10/18/1927 10/31/1888	Donated by Charles H. Voelzel, his son in 1959
79	Voelzel, August Voelzel, August	4	Marriage Certificate for August Voelzel and Friedricke Brodhagen Memorial booklet for August Voelzel	11/09/1945	Donated by Charles H. Voelzel, his son in 1962 Donated by Charles H. Voelzel, his son in 1958
79	Voelzel, August	6	Memorial booklet for Fredericka Voelzel	03/16/1936	Donated by Charles H. Voeizei, his son in 1956
79 79	Vohs, Paul A.	1	Biographical Data	09/21/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
79	Voight, Charles O.	1	Biographical Data	05/14/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
79	Volkmar, William J. (Col.)	1	Obituary titled Col. Volkmar Passes Away - Retired From The Service Last	03/05/1901	Published in <i>The Denver Republican</i>
13	Voikinai, William J. (Ool.)		June. He Dies in Pasadena	03/03/1901	dulished in The Deriver Republican
79	Vollack, Anthony F.	1	Political Flyer for U. S. Senatorial Candidate Vollack	07/06/1972	
79 79	Vollmar, Charles Lewis	1	Obituary titled Chas. L. Vollmar Passes Away On Saturday Morning	04/17/1941	Published in The Fort Lupton Press
79	Von Dickerson, R. J.	1	Article titled The Odyssey Of A Zulu Warrior	07/1955	Published in <i>The Journal of Negro History</i> , Vol. XL, No. 3
79	Von Frellick, Gerri	1	Short item titled Background of Gerri Von Frellick	1967	Unknown Source
79	Von Frellick, Gerri	2	Short paper titled Biographical Profile - Gerri Von Frellick	01/24/1964	Unknown Source
79	Von Frellick, Gerri	3	Clipping about Von Frellick	03/09/1966	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
79	Von Winkler, Baron	1	A. W. Springer's notes from Walter C. Cox	1955	
79	Vondy, Merritt D.	1	Biographical Sketch	02/12/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
79	Vorhang, Cora E.	1	Clipping titled Expert Will Examine Three Disputed Wills	05/26/1955	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
79	Vroom, John B.	1	Letter from the Governor of Georgia to Vroom regarding holding the National	03/15/1911	
			Democratic Convention in Denver		
79	Vroom, John B.	2	Letter to State Historical Society from Vroom regarding the 1911 Democratic Convention held in Denver	01/13/1921	
80	Wade, Dabner	1		1983	
	,		Wade vs. Felicia Jeannin		
80	Wadsworth, Benjamin Franklin	1	Biographical Information	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Wagener, Siegfried	1	Obituary for Wagener written by A. Gayle Waldrop	07/29/1976	
80	Wagner, Harold Biegel	1	Biographical Data	03/18/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
80	Wagner, Richard E.	1	Clipping titled Richard E. Wagner Directing Castle Hill Art Center	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Wagoner, Robert	1	Reproduction of sheet titled Artist Keepsake Series Number One	N.D.	Reproduced from <i>Original Vignette</i> by Robert Wagoner
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	1	Copy of speech by Gov. Waite in article titled <i>Blood To The Horses Bridles</i>	07/11/1893	Published in the <i>Denver Republican</i>
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	2	Address titled Message of Governor Davis H. Waite to the General Assembly	01/10/1894	
			of Colorado		

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	3	Copy of article titled <i>Waiteism</i> regarding the Administration of Colorado Gov.	09/14/1894	Published in <i>The Creede Candle</i> , Vol. 1, No. 37
			Davis H. Waite		asilonoum mo stocke cumulo, von 1, von cr
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	4	Address titled Gov. Waite's Annual Message to the General Assembly of	01/04/1895	
	(11)		Colorado		
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	5	Magazine article titled <i>The War of the Gamblers - How Gambling Was</i>	10/02/1898	Published in Waite's Magazine, Vol. 1, No. 1
	, , ,		Suppressed in Denver		
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	6	Magazine article titled Extra Number - The Record of Chas. S. Thomas on the	11/01/1898	Published in Waite's Magazine, Vol. 1, No. 2
	, ,		Labor Question		
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	7	Clipping with poem titled Hurrah For Old Man Waite!	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Waite, Davis H. (Gov.)	8	Paper with information on Gov. Waite	N.D.	Donated by Frank McLister in January, 1971
80	Waite, John (or David)	1	Correspondence between Roy Leech and the Historical Society regarding John	02/21/1950	
	, ,		Waite (or David0		
80	Wakely, Louisa	1	Paper titled Gold Dust At Her Feet by Lillian de la Torre read before the Pikes	10/20/1959	
			Peak Region Historical Society		
80	Waldrop, A. Gayle	1	Letter to Historical Society from Waldrop, Professor Emeritus, Journalism,	02/24/1983	
			University of Colorado		
80	Walker, Charles Ralph	1	Biographical Data	04/24/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	1	Clipping titled Evalyn Capps Walker, Woman Of The Century	N.D.	Published in The Huerfano World, Walsenburg, CO
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	2	Church Program - The First Baptist Church, La Veta, CO	09/06/1987	
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	3	Clipping titled Evalyn Capps Walker Feted At Dinner	03/20/1988	Published in The Huerfano World, Walsenburg, CO
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	4	Program titled Evalyn Capps Walker	N.D.	Published by the Huerfano County Historical Society
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	5	AASLH Awards Nomination Form nominating Evalyn Capps Walker by the	N.D.	
			Huerfano County Historical Society		
80	Walker, Evalyn Capps	6	Letters honoring Evalyn Capps Walker	09/1987	
80	Walker, John Brisben	1	Letter regarding article published in The Rocky Mountain News	12/16/1913	
80	Walker, John Brisben	2	Manuscript titled John Brisben Walker by Susan Sheridan, his Great	N.D.	
			Granddaughter		
80	Walker, John Brisben	3	Clipping titled Walker's Castle	04/24/1955	Unknown Source
80	Walker, John Brisben	4	Clipping titled White House in the Rockies	12/14/1952	Unknown Source
80	Walker, John Brisben	5	Clipping from column titled <i>Colorado Question Box</i> regarding the home built by Walker	N.D.	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
80	Walker, John Brisben	6	Letter to Colorado Historical Society regarding research into John Brisben	03/21/1979	Letter from Catherine Dittmar, Sky Meadow, Indian Hills, CO
	1.4. 11	<u> </u>	Walker	0.4/400=	
80	Walker, Laura	1.	Manuscript titled Memoirs of Seven Sisters by Laura Walker Newton	04/1925	
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	1	Article titled Madam C. J. Walker	08/1996	Published in American History
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	2	Article titled Madam C. J. Walker - Cosmetics Tycoon	07/1983	Published in Ms
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	3	First Day of Issue of U. S. Postage stamp and envelope and clippings about the stamp	01/28/1988	Published in Black History News & Notes
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	4	Series of publications and biographical information provided by the Indiana	10/05/1998	Cover letter from Indiana Historical Society to Stan Oliner of the Colorado Historical Society
			Historical Society		
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	5	Miscellaneous clippings with information on Madam Walker	1984 - 1998	Numerous publications
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	6	Several letters between A'Lelia Bundles and Stan Oliner	1998	
80	Walker, Madam C. J.	7	Postcards with photograph of Madam Walker in her automobile	1984	
80	Walker, Richard F.	1	Paper titled Richard F. Walker - President and Chief Executive Officer, Public	07/1980	
			Service Company of Colorado		
80	Wall, D. K.	1	Statement of D. K. Wall	04/27/1900	Donated by E. W. Milligan
80	Wallace, Alice Elmyra Wright	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
80	Wallace, R. B.	1	Letter to H. W. Jennings from R. B. Wallace	08/04/1924	
80	Wallace, R. B.	2	Letter to L. R. Hafen from R. B. Wallace, about his experiences with the 1st	09/09/1924	
	<u> </u>		Colorado Volunteers at Sand Creek	10/00/105	
80	Wallace, R. B.	3	Letter to L. R. Hafen from R. B. Wallace, a veteran of the 1st Colorado	10/06/1924	
	<u> </u>		Volunteers	10/00/05	
80	Wallace, R. B.	4	Letter to L. R. Hafen from R. B. Wallace about providing Hafen with information	10/091924	
			about the Sand Creek battle		

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
80	Wallbank, Stanley T.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
80	Walpole, Floyd F.	1	Biographical Data	06/12/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	1	Copy of clipping titled Story Of The Great Camp Bird Mine Owner	08/15/1900	Published in <i>Illustrated Weekly</i> , Vol. 10, No. 47
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	2	Copy of clipping titled Story of The dreat Gamp Bird winte Owner Copy of clipping titled Partner of a King	11/21/1900	Published in <i>Illustrated Weekly</i> , Vol. 11, No. 9
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	2	Article titled The Striking Career of Thomas F. Walsh	11/18/1916	Published in <i>The Mining American</i>
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	4	Paper titled <i>A Famous Carpenter</i> dictated to Ruth Lowe Wiberg to Senator	1930	I ublished in The Wilhing American
00	Walsii, Illoillas i .		Charles S. Thomas	1930	
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	5	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part I	11/16/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	6	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part II	11/23/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	7	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part III	11/30/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	0	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part IV	12/07/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	0	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part V	12/14/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	10	Article titled Father Struck It Rich by Evalyn Walsh McLean - Part VI	12/21/1935	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Saturday Evening Post
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	11	Clipping titled '2020': The Embassy With A Dream House Past	01/22/1987	Published in The Saturday Evening Post Published in The Washington Times
80	Walsh, Thomas F.	12	Handwritten paper titled <i>Thomas F. Walsh - Architect</i>		Unknown Source
80		12		N.D. 10/01/1978	Released by Universal Studios
	Walton, Tony	1	Press release titled Tony Walton - Biography, "The Wiz"		,
80	Wamsley, Knight		Obituary titled taming of West Was Scene of Early Lift of Knight Wamsley: First	04/24/1941	Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
00	Weeds Alfred Leaves		White Boy Born in State	07/00/4044	Otal a Physic 2 of Oxacida and a France for Prance blood and
80	Wands, Alfred James	1	Biographical Data	07/03/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
80	Wands, Alfred James	2	Clipping titled Two Generations, Two Styles	10/24/1965	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
80	Wanemaker, Nelson D.	1	Paper titled Nelson "Nels" D. Wanemaker: The Forgotten Colorado Pioneer by Mark I. Jacobson	N.D.	
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	1	Booklet titled The Origin of Mind - An Evolutionary Sketch Psychogeny by	1924	Published by Up The Divide Publishing Co., Denver, CO
			Duren J. H. Ward		
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	2	Booklet titled A Syllabus - Personality Invoice, A Working Psychology by Duren J. H. Ward	1924	Published by Up The Divide Publishing Co., Denver, CO
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	3	Booklet titled Writing Letters To Future Ages - Furnishing Real Facts To Help Progress by Duren J. H. Ward	N.D.	Unknown Source
90	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	1	Booklet titled 100 Valuable Books recommended by Duren J. H. Ward	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	4		N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Wald, Dulen J. H. (Fil.D.)	5	Booklet titled <i>Human Reflexes, Instincts and Traditions</i> by Duren J. H. Ward	IN.D.	Officiown Source
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	6	Pamphlet titled Sample Page Tables from A Course of 40 Lessons on The Human Personality by Duren Ward	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Ward, Duren J. H. (Ph.D.)	7	Invitation to birthday reception for Duren J. H. Ward on his 82nd birthday	06/17/1933	
80	Ward, Fred A.	1	Clipping titled Ward Company Creditors, Amount of Debts Listed	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Ward, Mary H.	1	Obituary titled <i>Mrs. Mary H. Ward</i>	04/22/1941	Published in The Leadville Carbonate Chronicle
80	Ward, Mary H.	2	Obituary titled <i>Mrs. Mary H. Ward</i>	04/20/1941	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
80	Ward, Thomas	1	Military Order of the Loyal Legion of the United States Commandery of	04/19/1910	
	,		Colorado in Memorian - Thomas Ward		
80	Ward, Thomas	2	Tabulation titled <i>Children of Thomas Ward 1835 - 1910</i>	N.D.	Unknown Source
80	Ward, William Shaw (Ph.D.)	1	Copy of obituary issued by the State Historical and Natural History Society	05/25/1917	Published in <i>The Denver Times</i>
80	Wardona, Fred	1	Certificate of Stock Brand of Frank Dondero	07/12/1886	. dancing in the pointer times
80	Wardona, Fred	2	Deed of Stock Brand from Frank Dondero to Fred Wardona	08/04/1908	
80	Wardona, Fred	3	Receipt for payment of brand assessment	10/24/1919	
80	Wardona, Fred	4	Clipping titled Branding Iron Fanciers Not Limited To Ranching	N.D.	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	1	Purchase of plot in Fairmount Cemetery	10/27/1893	i anionea in The Houry mountain Home
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	2	Order form for Colorado Brand Book	1900	
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	3	Certification for sale and transfer of personal property by Joseph Wardona to	12/03/1901	
00	Western L. C.		Wilberger Wardona	40/44/4007	
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	4	Conveyance of personal property to Joseph Wardona by Therese Winter	10/14/1907	
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	5	Property tax receipt from Arapahoe County for 1908 taxes	03/03/1909	
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	6	Insurance certificate issued by the U. S. Treasury Dept., Bureau of War Risk Insurance to Joseph Wardona	06/27/1918	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	7	Clipping titled <i>Half a Century</i> of marriage celebrated by Mr. and Mrs. Joseph	1934	Unknown Source
00	Wardona, Joseph Simon	1	Wardona	1354	Officiowit Source
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	8	Graduation announcement for George M. Wardona from Kiowa High School	05/25/1933	
00	Wardona, ooseph omion	ľ	and detailed a modified to accorde in. Warden a norm flower right contest	00/20/1000	
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	9	Clipping titled Denver Woman, 88, Recalls Early 4-Mile House	09/16/1956	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	10	Invoice for furniture purchased from The Denver Dry Goods Co. by F. B.	00/10/1000	T dollared in The Floory Medinal French
			Truesdell		
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	11	Invoice from The Denver Dry Goods Co. for items sold to Margaret H. Truesdel	04/01/1932	
	<u> </u>		,		
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	12	Letter to Mt. H. Truesdell from The Gano-Downs Co. with thanks for wedding	06/07/1934	
	<u> </u>		dress made for the Daly wedding		
80	Wardona, Joseph Simon	13	Letters and clipping regarding annexation of Glendale by Denver	1957	
81	Warford, Joel	1	Genealogy of the Joel Warford family	1997	
81	Warford, Joel	2	Paper titled Crossing The Plains In 1864 and Early History of Fremont County	05/06/2000	
			by William H. Callen		
81	Warhol, Andy	1	Press release titled Andy Warhol\ Portraits On View February 5 at Denver Art	N.D.	Issued by The Denver Art Museum
			Museum		
81	Waring, Houstoun	1	Biographical Data	12/03/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Waring, Houstoun	2	Clipping titles Child of the 20th Century	03/09/1972	Published in The Littleton Independent
81	Waring, James Johnston (M.D.)	1	Press release announcing bronze plaque memorializing Dr. James J. Waring	12/12/1968	Issued by the University of Colorado Medical Center, Denver, Co
81	Waring, James Johnston (M.D.)	2	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
81	Waring, James Johnston (M.D.)	3	Clipping titled Denver Society Leaders - Mrs. James J. Waring	03/16/1941	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	1	Biographical Data	10/24/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	2	Copy of <i>The Frog</i> , a publication <i>Dedicated to Western Railroading</i> , Cy	07/01/1889	Published in <i>The Frog</i>
			Warman, Editor		
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	3	Article titled Catching a Runaway Engine - A Railroad Story by Cy Warman	05/1896	Published in McClure's Magazine
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	4	Article titled Huerfano Bill, the Bandit by Cy Warman	03/1897	Published in McClure's Magazine
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	5	Article titled <i>True Railroad Stories</i> by Cy Warman	04/1897	Published in McClure's Magazine
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	6	Article titled A Locomotive as a War Chariot - A True Railroad Story by Cy	05/1897	Published in McClure's Magazine
0.4	144 0 (0.)		Warman	0.4/0.5/4.0.4.4	
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	/	Article titled "Cy" Warman in column titled Personal Glances	04/25/1914	Published in The Literary Digest
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	8	Paper titled The "Hogmaster" Poet of the Rockies: A Newspaper Man and	N.D.	Written by Nolie Mumey
0.1	Warrana Orma (Or)	0	Novelist, Who Immortalized an Era	04/04/4007	Mantau of Arta these at Nieus Ventri Habranath
81	Warman, Cyrus (Cy)	9	Thesis titled Cy Warman: Poet of the Rockies and American Pioneer by	01/24/1997	Master of Arts thesis at New York University
01	Marman Curus (Cu)	10	Jennifer Griffith Copy of letter from Cy Warman to John Waldrip	N.D.	
01	Warman, Cyrus (Cy) Warner, Harry O.	10	Biographical Data	08/13/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
01		1	Biographical Data	11/18/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81 81	Warren, William N. Warshauer, Fred	1	Paper titled <i>Presentation of History Project on Warshauer Family</i> by Steven P.		Presented at history class at Metropolitan State College
01	vvaisilauci, i icu	['	Valdez	1370	1 Tosonica at history class at wietropolitan state college
81	Washburn, W. B.	1	Obituary titled Services Held For Judge Washburn, District Pioneer	06/13/1940	Published in The Englewood Enterprise
81	Washington, George (President)	1	Letter regarding the Inventory of George Washington's Estate	11/15/1909	i ubilistica ili THE Englewood Enterprise
81	Washington, George (President)	2	Poem titled On The Death of General Washington by a "Young Lady"	01/04/1800	Published in The Ulster County Gazette
81	Wason, Martin Van Buren	1	Copy of obituary titled <i>Death of M. V. B. Wason, Noted Pioneer of Mineral</i>	01/09/1904	Published in <i>The Bocky Mountain Miner</i>
1 '	Tracon, Martin Van Bulen	['	County	31/00/1007	T delicited in The Floory mountain million
81	Waterman, Charles Winfield	1	Article titled Charles W. Waterman	07/2000	Published in <i>The Colorado Lawyer</i> , Vol. 29, No. 7
81	Waters, Frank	1	Article titled Charles W. Waterman Article titled Frank Waters and His Work - A Native Voice From Colorado	1998	Published in <i>Kiva</i>
Ĭ.	1.3.3.3, 1.4.11.	[Springs		
81	Waters, J. H. Ernest	1	Copy of article titled A Mining Engineer of World Wide Fame	10/17/1900	Published in <i>Illustrated Weekly</i> , Vol. 11, No. 4
81	Waters, Victor Lyman	1	Clipping about Waters operator of the one of the last had-set papers in the	N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
	,		nation The Kim-Country Record		
81	Waters, Victor Lyman	2	Clipping titled <i>Prairie Gutenberg</i>	N.D.	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
				-	

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
81	Watrous, William F.	1	Clipping titled Watrous First President of State Board	N.D.	Unknown Source
81	Watson, Charles H.	1	Memorial titled Exercises at the Funeral of Charles H. Watson	12/18/1880	
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	1	Biographical Data	07/30/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	2	Biographical Data	01/26/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	3	Magazine article titled <i>Tom Tobin, Reluctant Hero</i> by Editha L. Watson	12/1966	Published in The West
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	4	Christmas letter by Editha L Watson	1966	
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	5		01/26/1967	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	6	Clipping titled Fifty-Eight Years of Satisfactory Service regarding Robert Latta by Editha L. Watson	04/27/1940	Published in The Colorado Graphic
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	7	Copies of clippings about Latta, including his obituary	1891 - 1940	Published in The Denver Post
81	Watson, Editha Myers Latta	8	Information about early-day Denver Affairs written by Robert Latta	02/17/1937	
81	Watson, Joseph Warrington	1	Biographical Data	11/12/1970	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Watson, Robert	1	Catalog for exhibit of paintings by Watson held at Denver Art Galleries	N.D.	
81	Watson, Robert	2	Catalog for exhibit of paintings by Watson held at Denver Art Galleries	11/1963	
81	Wattenburg, Christian	1	Obituary titled Early Pioneer of State Passes Away Last Sunday Night	07/18/1940	Published in The North Eastern Colorado News
81	Watts, Edwin C.	1	Biographical Data	03/15/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Waylan, Julius A.	1	Article titled J. A. Wayland, Propagandist written after his suicide	01/1913	Published in Metropolitan Magazine
81	Weaver, Angeline Wellman	1	Obituary titled Pioneer Resident Died Monday	04/24/1941	Published in The Prairie Settler
81	Weaver, Earl DeWitt	1	Biographical Data	08/17/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Weaver, John A. (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	05/04/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Weaver, John A. (M.D.)	2	Letter to State Historical Society from Dr. Weaver about some early settlers in the Greeley area	05/02/1944	
81	Webb, Cecil H.	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Webb, N. Eddy	1	Biographical Data	01/18/1945	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Webb, Walter Prescott (Ph.D.)	1	Letter from L. C. Brown, of the Plains American Heritage Program describing material on Webb	05/22/1963	History Department, Wayland Baptist College, Plainview, TX
81	Webb, Walter Prescott (Ph.D.)	2	Paper titled Tribute to a Texan by Lyle C. Brown	N.D.	Provided by Wayland Baptist College, Plainview, TX
81	Webb, Walter Prescott (Ph.D.)	3	List titled A Walter Prescott Webb Bibliography compiled by L. C. Brown	N.D.	History Department, Wayland Baptist College, Plainview, TX
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	1	Political advertisement for Wellington Webb's campaign for Denver Mayor	03/17/1991	
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	2	Copy of Inaugural Speech by Mayor Wellington E. Webb	07/01/1991	
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	3	Paper titled <i>The Reelection Of Mayor Wellington Webb - Urban Liberalism</i> Makes A Stand by Floyd Ciruli	03/14/1996	Presented at annual meeting of The Western Political Science Association, San Francisco, CA
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	4	Invitation to the Inauguration of Denver Municipal Officials	07/19/1999	
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	5	Invitation from the Webb's to The Inaugural Tennis Shoe Ball	07/19/1999	
81	Webb, Wellington E. (Mayor)	6	Christmas card from Wellington and Wilma Webb	N.D.	
81	Weber, Arnold R. (Ph.D.)	1	Resume for Arnold R. Weber	N.D.	
81	Weber, Lenora Mattingly	1	Brochure noting Weber's published novels	N.D.	Issued by the Thomas Y. Crowell Company, New York, NY
81	Weber, Lenora Mattingly	2	Story in magazine titled Fan The Flame Brightly by Lenora Mattingly Weber	09/1946	Published in The Country Gentleman
81	Weber, Lenora Mattingly	3	Story in magazine titled The Lonely House by Lenora Mattingly Weber	04/17/1954	Published in The Saturday Evening Post
81	Weber, Walter W.	1	Biographical Data	06/30.1959	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Webster, Bethuel M.	1	Pamphlet titled <i>A Letter to Eleanor</i> , his daughter, from Bethuel M. Webster	04/1965	
81	Webster, Daniel	1	Letter from Daniel Webster to Mrs. Eliza Upham	04/15/1816	
81	Webster, Daniel	2	Clipping titled Letter Written By Webster Given To State Museum	N.D.	Unknown Source
81	Webster, Emma	1	Clipping titled Mrs. H. C. Webster, Colorado's Pioneer Club Woman	02/13/1941	Published in The Cañon City Record
81	Webster, Emma	2	Letter to the Theta Mothers' Club nominating Emma for inclusion in Outstanding Pioneer Women of Colorado	N.D.	Nominated by Perkie Allen, Webster's granddaughter
81	Wedemeyer, Ernest	1	Genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
81	Weed, John	1	Obituary titled Impressive Rites Held On Wednesday For John Weed, 99	10/10/1940	Published in The Cañon City Record
81	Weeks, James W. (Sgt.)	1	General Order # 16 by the Dept. of the Platte announcing results of the Rifle Firing Competition	08/14/1885	Donated by L. A. Weeks, son of Sgt. Weeks, on April 30th, 1958
81	Weeks, James W. (Sgt.)	2	Copy of clipping titled At The Fort - The Presentation of the Prizes Yesterday Afternoon	08/15/1885	Published in <i>The Omaha Daily Bee</i>

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
81	Weeks, James W. (Sgt.)	3	Copy of clipping titled The Shooting Is Ended - The Division Team Selected	09/11/1885	Published in The St. Paul Daily Globe
	,		and Prizes Awarded at Fort Snelling		, and the second
81	Weeks, James W. (Sgt.)	4	Paper titled Camp Sheridan with mention of Sgt. Weeks		Donated by L. A. Weeks, son of Sgt. Weeks, on April 30th, 1958
81	Weeks, Orrelle R. (Judge)	1	Press release stating background and accomplishments of Judge Weeks	08/25/1975	Unknown Source
81	Weinshienk, Zita L. (Judge)	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Unknown Source
81	Weir, James A. (Gen.)	1	Pamphlet for the retirement of General and Doctor James A. Weir	08/31/1976	Held at Fitzsimons Army Medical Center
81	Weiser, Reuben Benjamin (Rev.)	1	Pamphlet titled The Weiser Family - a genealogy	1960	
81	Weiser, Reuben Benjamin (Rev.)	2	Pamphlet titled Silver Town by John Willard Horner	1950	Published by The Caxton Printers, Ltd., Caldwell, Idaho
81	Weiser, Reuben Benjamin (Rev.)	3	Two sets of papers on Weiser and family	N.D.	Various sources
81	Weiser, Reuben Benjamin (Rev.)	4	Photographs of Weiser, his home and office	1979	Presented by Dorothy Weiser Seale
81	Weiss, Katherine Hilt	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
81	Weitfle, Charles	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Data provided by Paul L. Weitfle, Cincinnati, OH
81	Weitzel Elmer H.	1	Biographical Data	08/24/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Weitzel Elmer H.	2	Magazine clipping titled Weitzel, General Manager: Stout, Fuel Head	04/1921	Published in Colorado Fuel & Iron Company Bulletin
81	Welch, Thaddeus	1	Handwritten copy of article titled Thad. Welch, Printer-Artist	08/1889	Published in The Western Architect & Building News
81	Weld, Lewis Ledyard	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Personal Statistics, Class of 1854, Yale University
81	Weld, Lewis Ledyard	2	Second card with information on Weld	03/01/1865	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
81	Weld, Lewis Ledyard	3	Weld Family "Coat of Arms"		
81	Weld, Lyman Powell	1	Biographical Data	01/02/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
81	Wellington, Ella	1	Copy of clipping titled An Unhappy Queen - Startling and Tragic End of Ella Wellington's Life	N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Daily News</i>
82	Wellman, O. H.	1	Invitation to the O. H. Wellman Memorial Exhibit	N.D.	Invitation from Claireen Wellman, his wife
82	Wells, Bulkeley	1	Paper titled My Association With A Glamorous Man - Bulkeley Wells	N.D.	Unknown Source
82	Wells, Ebenezer Tracy	1	Interview with <i>Judge Wells titled Pioneer Bench And Bar</i> by Thomas R. Dawson	03/15/1923	
82	Wells, Ebenezer Tracy	2	Obituary titled Ebenezer T. Wells, One of State's Best Known Pioneers and Former Supreme Justice Dies	04/22/1923	Published in <i>The Denver News</i>
82	Wells, Ebenezer Tracy	3	Letter to the editor titled Judge E. T. Wells - An Appreciation	04/23/1923	Published in The Denver News
82	Wells, John Oliver	1	Obituary titled J. O. Wells Dies After Long Illness	02/21/1941	Published in <i>The Eaton Herald</i>
82	Welsh, Martha J. Atwell	1	Untitled paper by Welsh describing moving to Colorado in 1884	02/17/1935	
82	Welsh, William E.	1	Obituary titled Death Of Billy Welsh	06/19/1891	Published in The Denver Republican
82	Welton, Caroline Josephine	1	Obituary titled Carrie Welton Challenged Colorado's "Matterhorn", Met Death Alone in 1884	01/03/1960	Published in <i>The Sunday Republican</i> , Waterbury, CT
82	Welz, Edwin F.	1	Biographical Data	06/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Wendel, H. T.	1	Handwritten copy of article titled H. T. Wendel - Architect	11/01/1892	Published in <i>The Coloradoan</i>
82	Wendelken, Ben S.	1	Press release titled Colorado Springs Lawyer Presented Award Of Merit	10/15/1977	Issued by The Colorado Bar Association
82	Wendling, Henry	1	Biographical sketch	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
82	Werner, William (Rev.)	1	Paper titled Reverend William Werner by John H. Werner	02/03/2000	•
82	West, Betty Kirk	1	Biographical Data	01/14/1958	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	West, George (Capt.)	1	Paper titled Quartermastering For The 2nd Colorado Volunteers, Clothing, Camp & Garrison Equipage	N.D.	Written by Charlotte A. Barbour
82	West, George (Capt.)	2	Letter and clipping about George West and family sent to Colorado Historical Society	11/23/1992	Material from the Museum of Northwest Colorado, Craig, CO
82	Westbrook, J. Douglas	1	Biographical Data	04/07/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Weston, Hugo	1	Biographical Data	07/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Wetherill, Ira G.	1	Biographical Data	12/01/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Wham, Dottie	1	State Senate political campaign material for Dottie Wham	1992	The second secon
82	Wheatland, Frank	1	Obituary titled Frank Wheatland Dies In California	10/10/1940	Published in <i>The Dolores Star</i>
82	Wheaton, Ernest A.	1	Letter from Wheaton Wilbar to Colorado Historical Society regarding Ernest Wheaton	09/24/197	
82	Whedbee, Benjamin T.	1	Clipping titled Whedbee Rated High as Official	N.D.	Unknown Source
82	Wheeler, Alfred T.	1	Copy of article titled Alfred T. Wheeler's Interest and Work in Divide Area Recognized On New Maps	06/03/1960	Unknown Source
82	Wheeler, B. Clark	1	Obituary titled B. Clark Wheeler, Father of Aspen and Miner, Dead	06/21/1914	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
٥L	Titlocici, D. Olaik	1	Toblically linea D. Olark Wheeler, I amer of Aspell and Willer, Dead	00/21/1017	ן שאואווכע ווו דוופ שפוויפו ד טטנ

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
	Wheeler, Edward E.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
82	Wheeler, Edward E.	2	Obituary titled Edward Wheeler, Utilities Board Member Is Dead	04/17/1944	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
82	Wheeler, George (Mrs.)	1	Paper titled Pioneer Reminiscences of the San Luis Valley	10/18/1935	
	Wheeler, Jerome B.	1	Copy of article titled A Pillar Of Pitkin County	10/03/1900	Published in Illustrated Weekly, Vol. 11, No. 2
	Whisnant, Anna Belle	1	Copy of letter written by Anna Whisnant to Eloise Whisnant Lancaster	10/14/1940	
82	Whisnant, Anna Belle	2	Biographical notes provided by Eloise Whisnant Lancaster	N.D.	
82	Whisnant, Anna Belle	3	Obituary titled Anna Whisnant	07/08/1968	Published in The Denver Post
82	Whisnant, Anna Belle	4	Copy of Memorial for Anna Belle Whisnant	07/09/1968	
82	Whitaker, E.	1	Letter to Jon Walker from E. Whitaker	07/18/1813	
82	Whitaker, E.	2	Envelope with list of material for Whitaker (only the letter is in this file)		
82	Whitaker, Edward A. (State Senator)	1	Clipping titled Senator Whitaker Likes Life of Colorado Farmer	03/27/1941	Published in The Denver Catholic Register
82	Whitaker, Spier DeBerniere	1	Memorial service program for Whitaker	10/05/2002	
	Whitaker, Spier DeBerniere	2	Pamphlet titled Spier DeBerniere Whitaker - A Celebration and Tribute		
	White, Arthur Kent	1	Short biographical sketch	N.D.	Issued by the Marquis World Press Service
	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	1	Copy of article on Justice Byron (Whizzer) White	01/01/1960	Published in The New York Times
82	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	2	Copy of article titled A Modest All-American Who Sits On The Highest Bench	12/10/1962	Published in Sports Illustrated
82	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	3	Booklet titled Dedication Ceremony - Byron White United States Courthouse	08/10/1994	
82	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	4	Program titled Byron White - 2000 Citizen Of The West	01/10/2000	
82	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	5	Biographical Sketch	11/01/1963	Issued by The Associated Press Biographical Service, Sketch 4181
82	White, Byron Raymond (U.S. Supreme Court Justice)	6	Set of clipping regarding White's exploits at Colorado University and the Pittsburgh Steelers	N.D.	Various sources
82	White, Cecilia Kay	1	Set of congratulatory letters and article about White's selection as All-American Girl of the Year	1978	
82	White, David Kenneth (Lt.)	1	Obituary titled Lieut. David Kenneth White Dies In Automobile Crash On Wyoming Highway	11/18/1940	Published in The Montrose Enterprise
82	White, Donald L.	1	Manuscript titled <i>The German-Russian Colonists Of Beebe Draw</i> by Donald White	N.D.	
82	White, Eliza Ellen	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services Held Today For Mrs. Eliza E. White	05/09/1941	Published in The Salida Daily Mail
82	White, George Griffith	1	Paper titled A History of the George Griffith White I Family In Colorado by George Griffith White II	09/21/1970	Paper read to the Peace Pipe Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution
82	White, James	1	Copy of letter from White to his brother titled Navigation of the Big Cañon - A Terrible Voyage	09/02/1867	
82	White, James	2	Photostat of information titled The Grand Canyon - White's Own Story	1917	Issued in U. S. Government Document No. 42
82	White, James	3	Article titled <i>The First Through The Grand Canyon of the Colorado - White's Adventure</i>	02/06/1927	Published in The Trinidad Chronicle News
82	White, James	4	Letter to "Canyoneer" Louisa regarding James White	02/16/1965	
82	White, John J.	1	Paper titled Notes On John J. White of Georgetown	08/26/1954	
82	White, Lowell	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
82	White, Melvina Elizabeth	1	Obituary titled Former La Jaran Called Home	05/30/1940	Published in The La Jara Gazette
82	White, S. Harrison	1	Biographical Data	11/13/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	White, William Mathews, Jr.	1	Clipping titled Bill White: "Existentialist" On 17th Street	03/16/1969	Published in The Denver Post
82	Whitehead, Celia Baldwin	1	Memorial booklet for Celia Baldwin Whitehead	02/06/1932	
82	Whitehead, Edwin K.	1	Obituary titled Edwin Whitehead, Humanitarian Is Dead At 79 Years	09/25/1940	Published in The Denver Post
82	Whitehouse, James Henry	1	Article titled Solved: The Stone Sculpture Mystery	02/09/1964	Published in Empire Magazine by The Denver Post
82	Whitehouse, James Henry	2	Biographical information for Helen Whitehouse Gribble, the daughter of Whitehouse	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Whiteley, Simeon	1	Biographical information	1879	Published in History of Racine & Kenosha Counties
82	Whiteley, Simeon	2	Photocopies from manuscript titled Our Denver Journey	09/03/1989	Offered for sale by The Yankee Book & Art Gallery, Plymouth, MA

Pov	Folder Name	Itom	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
Box 82	Whiteman, Paul	Item	Paul Whiteman Souvenir Program and his Orchestra in their 3rd	1928	Hemarks
02	writteman, Paul	1	<u> </u>	1920	
82	Whiteman, Wilberforce	1	Transcontinental Concert Tour Reminiscences of Margaret Gilbert about the father of Paul Whiteman	N.D.	
82	Whiting, Wallace, C.	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
82	Whitman, Mabel Loretta	1	Baptism Certificate for Mabel Whitman	04/27/1913	Fublished in Western Florieer Days
82	Whitney, Chauncey B.	1	Typed copy of Whitney's diary	1868	
82	Whitney, Herbert Baker	1	Biographical Data	06/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Whitney, Isabel Lydia	1	Pamphlet titled Watercolors and Drawings - Memorial Exhibition - Isabel Lydia	12/22/1962	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
02	Williney, Isabel Lydia	1	Whitney	12/22/1902	
82	Whitney, J. Parker	1	Obituary titled <i>J. Parker Whitney, Pioneer, Dies. Was Noted Capitalist and</i>	01/18/1913	Published in <i>The San Francisco Examiner</i>
02	Williney, J. I alkel	1	Author	01/10/1910	dubished in the Sant rancisco Examiner
82	Whitsitt, Richard E.	1	Article titled The Record Of A Life	03/18/1881	Published in <i>The Denver Tribune</i>
82	Whittemore, Martha Shannon	1	Obituary titled Martha Shannon Whittemore	09/06/1940	Published in <i>The Eaton Herald</i>
82	Whittredge, Worthington	1	Article titled Art Matters	07/19/1871	Published in <i>The Greeley Tribune</i>
82	Whittredge, Worthington	2	Handwritten information regarding Whittredge	N.D.	Unknown Source
82	Wieland, Beatrice Meyer	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
82	Wiener, Isador	1	Catalog for exhibition of Wiener's paintings by the New York State Historical	07/1970	Jane
02	Wildlier, leader		Association, Cooperstown, NY	0171070	
82	Wiggins, Martha	1	Obituary titled Death of Mrs. Wiggins, A Well Known Pioneer	10/19/1895	Unknown Source
82	Wiggins, Oliver P.	1	Clipping titled Pioneer Rewarded With Broken Promises	05/09/1902	Published in <i>The Denver Daily News</i>
82	Wiggins, Oliver P.	2	Copy of article with biography of Wiggins	1006/1906	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
82	Wiggins, Oliver P.	3	Article titled West of the Missouri in Thirty-Eight	12/05/1899	Published in <i>The Denver Daily News</i>
82	Wiggins, Oliver P.	4	Clipping titled Last of Pioneers of the Southwest	02/09/1908	Published in <i>The Denver News-Times</i>
82	Wight, Charles Fremont	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
82	Wightman, James L.	1	Biographical information	1880	Published in <i>Illustrated History of Southern California</i> , Lewis Publishing Co., Chicago, IL
82	Wilber, Edwin P.	1	Paper titled Early Days On The White River As Told By Eddie P. Wilber	02/23/1941	. unional in modulour moon of a continuity c
82	Wilber, Edwin P.	2	Handwritten biographical information on Wilber	1959	
82	Wilber, Edwin P.	3	Obituary titled Edwin P. Wilber, County's Oldest Pioneer, Passed Away	04/23/1959	Published in The Meeker Herald
82	Wilber, Zanus F.	1	Article titled Dead in the Morning - The Lifeless Body of Zanus F. Wilber	08/23/1889	Published in The Denver Republican
			Discovered Yesterday		
82	Wilcox, Edward John	1	Pamphlet titled The Naming of Mount Wilcox	07/31/1948	
82	Wilcox, Ella Wheeler	1	Article titled Motherhood Greatest Career For Women	N.D.	Unknown Source
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	1	Paper titled Electricity on Irrigated Ranches and Homes by W. F. Wilcox	N.D.	
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	2	Article titled Montrose, Colo Gateway To The American Alps	11/30/1930	Published in The Daily Sentinel, Grand Junction, CO
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	3		N.D.	
			Wilcox		
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	4	Paper titled Promoting Play by W. F. Wilcox	N.D.	
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	5	Miscellaneous ephemera		
82	Wilcox, Warren Ferde	6	Greeting Cards		
82	Wilde, Oscar	1	Tabulation of articles on Wilde published in various Colorado Newspapers	1967	
82	Wiles, L. M.	1	Biographical information	11/25/1877	Published in The Rocky Mountain News
83	Wilfley, Arthur Redman	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
83	Wilhelm, Paul (Duke of Wuerttemberg,	1	Manuscript titled First Journey to North America in the Years 1822 to 1884 by	1835	Translated from the German by W. G. Bek, University of North Dakota
	Germany		Paul Wilhelm		
83	Wilkerson, William Robert	1	Biographical Data	08/25/1940	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Wilkerson, William Robert	1	Biographical Sketch	01/08/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
83	Wilkinson, Charles Brownell (Col.)	1	Typed copy of obituary titled Death of Charles B. Wilkinson	01/08/1881	Published in The Denver Tribune
83	Wilkinson, Leslie	1	Biographical Data	06/21/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Willard, Annie Clair Shockley	1	Biographical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
83	Willard, E. Warren	1	Biographical Sketch	09/28/2005	On CD A Family Heritage - Colorado Families
83	Willard, E. Warren	2	Copy of clipping titled <i>Prominent Leaders in the Silver State</i> , with photo of	N.D.	Published in <i>Investment News</i> , Vol. 22, No. 12
			Willard		
83	Willet, Paul	1	Clipping titled 20 Years at The Gaslight	10/26/1983	Published in City Edition (?)
83	Willett, Frederick Ewing (M.D.)	1	Clipping of column titled Some People Of Our Town	08/08/1940	Published in The Steamboat Pilot

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
83	Williams, Albert Nathaniel	1	Biographical Data	12/10/1956	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Williams, Albert Nathaniel	2	Clipping of details in connection with printer's copy for inclusion in Who's Who In America	N.D.	60th Annual Edition
83	Williams, Beverly D.	1	Paper titled Beverly D. Williams, 36th Congress, December 6, 1859 to February 28, 1861	N.D.	Unknown Source
83	Williams, Clyde Elza	1	Obituary titled Local Elevator Man Died in Denver Friday	09/12/1940	Published in The Millikin Mail
83	Williams, Clyde Elza	2	Obituary titled C. E. Williams, Prominent Milling Co. Head, Dies	09/12/1940	Published in The Berthoud Bulletin
83	Williams, Cora Belle	1	Set of documents and notes concerning the Bond Division of the Post Office Department	1905 - 1906	
83	Williams, Cora Belle	2	Copy of obituary titled Mrs. Cora Williams, Colorado Pioneer, Dies of Pneumonia	09/03/1938	Published in <i>The Salida Daily Mail</i>
83	Williams, D. L. (Colorado State Senator)	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Williams, Frederic	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Williams, H. T.	1	Copy of article titled A Crank's Latest Effort	03/26/1886	Published in The Denver Tribune
83	Williams, Howard D.	1	Paper titled A Diary Kept by Howard D. Williams with a record of events of a journey across the Plains	08/12/1859	Donated by Leroy J. Williams, Central City, CO in 1941
83	Williams, Joseph Lloyd	1	Biographical Data	09/26/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Williams, Luella C. Binon	1	Obituary titled Mrs. William Williams, Well Known Colorado Pioneer Dies	N.D.	Unknown Source
83	Williams, Luella C. Binon	2	Letter to Historical Society from Mrs. Julian H. Snelson with photocopy of picture of Luella Williams	07/28/1989	
83	Williams, Otis Tyler	1	Obituary titled Otis T. Williams	06/13/1940	Published in The Surface Creek Champion
83	Williams, Wayne C.	1	Biographical Data	02/15/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Williams, William Sherley	1	Article titled Old Bill Williams' Favorite Mountain by Scott Hayden	03/1957	Published in Arizona Highways
83	Williams, William W.	1	Promissory note signed by William W. Williams	04/10/1884	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1940
83	Williams, William W.	2	Sworn statement by William W. Williams stating he will support the U. S. Constitution and the Co. Territory	03/11/1876	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1940
83	Williams, William W.	3	Certificate of Election to the Montrose County Commissioners for Roger Williams	11/13/1897	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1941
83	Williams, William W.	4	Receipt for payment by Mary Williams for forty inches of water to G. L. Church	05/10/1888	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1942
83	Williams, William W.	5	Letter to a Williams sister	12/23/187 2	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1943
83	Williams, William W.	6	Deed of Stock Brand from D. Lewis Williams to Kate P. Williams	04/30/1937	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1944
83	Williams, William W.	7	Certificate of Brand of William W. Williams, Territory of Colorado, County of Jefferson	06/23/1875	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1945
83	Williams, William W.	8	Deed of Stock Brand from Kate P. Williams to D. L. Williams	04/30/1937	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1946
83	Williams, William W.	9	Wedding Certificate of William Williams and Mary E. Wiserhauser	07/24/1857	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1947
83	Williams, William W.	10	Certification of purchase by Roger L. Williams for 160 acres of land in SW Colorado	04/01/1892	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1948
83	Williams, William W.	11	Note stating that the papers presented to the Colorado Historical Society came from Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams		Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1949
83	Williams, William W.	12	Bill of Sale of Personal Property from W. W. Williams to Roger Williams	12/22/1899	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1950
83	Williams, William W.	13	Certificate stating that W. W. Williams was appointed as Special Deputy Sheriff in Jefferson County		Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1951
83	Williams, William W.	14	Note: This item not found in package	N.D.	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1952
83	Williams, William W.	15	Certificate of Stock Brand of Roger Williams in Norwood, San Miguel County, Colorado	12/29/1899	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1953
83	Williams, William W.	16	Warranty Deed from William Andrew to William W. Williams	07/17/1865	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1954
83	Williams, William W.	17	Certificate of Bond For Deed Mathias Ham to William W. Williams	07/12/1857	Donated by Colorado Sen. D. L. Williams, 01/04/1955
83	Williamson, Arthur V.	1	Biographical Data	12/07/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Willing, George M., Jr.	1	Paper titled Chronology of George W. Willing, Jr.	N.D.	Unknown Source
83	Willis, Charles Henry (M.D.)	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
83	Willis, John	1	Article titled "Making a Man" of Roosevelt - The story of a Great Man's Friendship With John Willis, a Guide	08/1928	Published in Outdoor Life and Recreation

	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
83	Wills, Lucy	1	Letter to Colorado Historical Society from Lucy Wills with brief biographical	N.D.	
			information		
83	Wilson, Byron	1	Article titled The Chains Keep People Eating Lamb	04/1939	Published by The Wyoming Stockman-Farmer
83	Wilson, Charles Mapel	1	Obituary	02/21/1941	Published by The Center Post Dispatch
83	Wilson, Clarence Eugene	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
83	Wilson, Floyd Matthew	1	Biographical Data	01/11/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Wilson, J. M. (M.D.)	1	Obituary titled J. M. Wilson is Dead at Douglas - Doctor For Years a Prominent Man in Wyoming	09/14/1925	Published in <i>The Tribune Leader</i>
83	Williams, James H.	1	Obituary titled James H. Wilson, Pioneer Resident, Dies at Hospital	06/13/1940	Published in The Englewood Enterprise
83	Wilson, James W.	1	Press release titled Colorado Governor's Committee on Employment of the Handicapped	11/23/1964	
83	Wilson, Josephine Kolander	1	Paper titled Reminiscenses of a Native Daughter of Colorado	1941	Honorable mention in C. F. W. C. Pioneer Story Contest
83	Wilson, Lankford R.	1	Copy of sworn statement by Lankford that he has volunteered in U. S. Army	01/24/1802	
83	Wilson, Peter	1	Booklet titled The Letters of Peter Wilson - Soldier, Explorer and Indian Agent West of the Mississippi	04/15/1940	Written by Katherine Gideon Colt
83	Wilson, William A.	1	Clipping titled Wilson Appointed V President	07/16/1980	Published in The Denver Downtowner
	Wilson, William Irvine	1	Biographical Data	03/17/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
	Wilson, William T.	1	Biographical Data	06/17/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	1	Paper titled The Western Phase of the Great Debate Between Woodrow Wilson and the Senate In 1919	1988	By Peg Ekstrand. The material in this package is from her research file
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	2	Set of clippings and related material regarding Wilson's arrival in Denver	09/25/1919	Peg Ekstrand research material
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	3	Set of clippings and related material regarding Wilson's arrival in Pueblo	09/28/1919m	Peg Ekstrand research material
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	4	Set of papers and articles regarding Senator John F Shafroth, a supporter of Wilson and the League of Nations	1917-1919	Peg Ekstrand research material
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	5		N.D.	Peg Ekstrand research material
83	Wilson, Woodward (U. S. President)	6	Booklet with article titled <i>Woodward Wilson And My Mother</i> by Helen Welles Thackwell	1950	Published in The Princeton University Library Chronicle , Vol. XII, No. 1
83	Wimmell, Arthur M.	1	Biographical Data	09/1941	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Wing, Eli S.	1	Two letters to A. Martin from Eli Wing	1859	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
83	Winger, Elias	1	Obituary titled Another Old Timer Passes	09/12/1940	Published in The Surface Creek Champion
83	Wingfield, Charles W.	1	Obituary titled Chas. W. Wingfield	06/27/1940	Published in The Wray Gazette
	Winingham, James	1	Legal paper James Winingham vs. S. Joiner	01/14/1804	Donated by B. F. James
83	Winsor, Frederic Earle	1	Biographical Data	08/22/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Winters, Lee Roy	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
83	Wiseman, John L.	1	Letter announcing the appointment of John Wiseman as Deputy Sheriff of Las Animas County, Colorado	02/01/1888	
83	Wither, George	1	Copies of clipping regarding George Withers ski jumping and later, his marriage	1914	
83	Wither, George	2	Copies of clippings regarding Dorothy Wither school activities	1921	
	Wither, George	3	Copies of clippings on Robert Wither, The "Boy Ski Wonder"	1928	
	Wither, George	4	Copy of article titled Ski Town, U. S. A., Steamboat Springs, CO	1962	Published by The Steamboat Springs Winter Sports Club
	Wither, George	5	Clipping titled "Railroad in Sky" Celebrates 75 Years of Plunging Through Rockies	10/24/1945	Published in The Christian Science Monitor
84	Withrow, Clarence	1	Reminiscences of Clarence's brother about early Creede	N.D.	
	Withrow, Chase	1		03/16/1924	
84	Witt, Elizabeth	1	Clipping titled Queen, Attendants Named for 1963 Roundup Activities	08/02/1963	Published in <i>The Chronicle-News</i> , Trinidad, CO
84	Witter, Mrs. John	1	Clipping titled A \$10,000 Bond	08/27/1887	Published in <i>The Denver Daily News</i>
84	Witting, Theodore J.	1	Biographical Sketch	12/11/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
84	Wolcott, Anna L.	1	Clipping titled Miss Wolcott Popular: She Makes No Speeches	10/26/1910	Published in The Denver Republican
84	Wolcott, Edward Oliver (U. S. Senator)	1	Clipping titled Reminiscence of Loyalty	N.D.	Unknown Source
84	Wolfe, Daniel K.	1	Biographical Sketch	11/06/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
84	Wolfson, Pearl Isabel Hayutin	1	Obituary	N.D.	Unknown Source
84	Wolle, Muriel Sibell	1	Clipping titled Art and Artists at Central featuring Muriel Sibell Wolle	07/05/1953	Published in Roundup
84	Wolle, Muriel Sibell	2	Clipping of article titled She Chronicles The West	03/20/1966	Published in The Boulder Daily Camera
84	Wolle, Muriel Sibell	3	Catalog of exhibit of Wolle's art titled Glimpses Past & Present of Central City, Black Hawk. Nevadaville	N.D.	
84	Wolle, Muriel Sibell	1	Flyer for the publication and sale of the book <i>The Bonanza Trail</i> by Wolle	N.D.	
84	Wolvington, William T.	1	Biographical Data	11/12/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Womack, Ida V.	1	Obituary titled Mrs. I. Womack, Widow Brother of Cripple Creek Discoverer,	09/06/1940	Published in <i>The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph</i>
04	Womack, ida v.		Dies Here at the Age of 86	09/06/1940	Published in The Colorado Springs Evening Telegraph
84	Wood, David	1	Biographical Data	04/16/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Wood, David	2	Correspondence between various people and the Historical Society regarding David Wood	1944 -1952	
84	Wood, David	3	Obituary titled Death Comes to David Wood, Civil War Vet and Freighter	03/10/1944	Published in The Montrose Daily Press
84	Wood, David	4	Clipping titled Impressive Military Services With Veterans of Three Wars Held	03/15/1944	Published in <i>The Montrose Daily Press</i>
			for Late David Wood Saturday		
84	Wood, David	5	Obituary titled David Wood, the Great Freighter, Died Thursday at the Age of	03/16/1944	Published in The Gunnison News - Champion
84	Wood, David	6	Obituary titled Dave Woods Who Moved Ouray Into The Basin is Dead - One of The Great Men of the Old West	03/17/1944	Published in The Ouray County Herald
84	Wood, Frank R.	1	Biographical Sketch	04/30/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
84	Wood, George E.	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	1	NRA International Aggregate Certificate awarded to Jesse Raymond Wood	03/28/1953	Issued by the NRA
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	2	Booklets titled <i>University of Denver Athletic Award Dinners</i> 17th - 20th Annual Dinners	1952 - 1955	
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	3	Certificate titled Award For Distinguished Shooting for Jesse Wood	06/11/1967	Issued by Winchester-Western
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	4	Miscellaneous awards	N.D.	
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	5	Congratulation letters for marksmanship from Olin Industries and Remington Arms Company	1953 - 1967	
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	6	Membership cards for the NRA and Colorado Rifle Club	1951 - 1954	
84	Wood, Jesse Raymond	7	Set of clipping regarding Wood's marksmanship skills	1953 - 1955	Numerous publications
84	Wood, John Thomas	1	Wood Family Genealogy	N.D.	Issued by Carson-Bent-Boggs Genealogy
84	Wood, Mandy Francis	1	Obituary titled Oldest Resident Of Seibert Dies	07/11/1940	Published in <i>The Prairie Settler</i>
84	Wood, Myron	1	Invitation to reception to meet artists, including photographer by Myron Wood	09/26/1980	Reception at the Colorado Springs Fine Arts Center
84	Wood, Samuel Newell	1	Obituary titled Foresight of Samuel Wood Saved Bank From '93 Panic	09/11/1918	Published in <i>The Denver Post</i>
84	Woodard, James Frank	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
84	Woodard, John W.	1	Biographical and genealogical information	N.D.	Published in Western Pioneer Days
84	Woodbury, Theodore H.	1	Biographical Data	07/31/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Woodhave, Joseph	1	Claim certificate for the Dull Pick Lode in Gilpin County, issued by the Territory of Colorado	05/04/1864	Donated by Mr. & Mrs. R. J. McArthur, Vancouver, WA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	1	Declaration of Trust - 40 acre tract from Charles H. Sage to Charles H. Woodman	05/28/1890	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	2	Stock Certificate for Seven shares in The Arapahoe Investment Company	07/15/1890	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	3	issued to Annie B. Woodman Stock Certificate for Eight shares in The Arapahoe Investment Company issued to Annie B. Woodman	d 07/15/1890	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	4	Corporation Statement for The Arapahoe Investment Co.	07/23/1890	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	5	Stock Certificate for 20,000 shares in The Chemical Amalgamating and Mining		Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
[Company to Charles Woodman		,,, ,
84	Woodman, Charles H.	6	Stock Certificate for 10,000 shares in The Chemical Amalgamating and Mining Company to Charles Woodman	09/21/1891	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	7	Bill of Sale of household goods from Albert Stokes to Annie Woodman	11/02/1891	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
υ τ	rrodullali, Olialico II.	1	Pull of date of Household goods from Albert Stokes to Affile Woodflight	11/04/1031	Donated by Miss copine 1. Woodman, Greenietd, MA

Вох	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
84	Woodman, Charles H.	8	Warranty Deed for property conveyance from Albert Stokes to Annie Woodman	11/02/1991	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
				,	
84	Woodman, Charles H.	9	Order for stock - Charles Woodman is entitled to 6.250 shares of The Fort	02/20/1892	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		Logan Mining Company		
84	Woodman, Charles H.	10	Memorandum of Agreement between W. R. Harp. C. H. Sage, C. H. Woodman,	03/10/1893	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
	,		W. Lloyd and H. Ives		
84	Woodman, Charles H.	11	Bill of Sale for mining property from Charles Sage to Charles Woodman	10/21/1893	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woodman, Charles H.	12	Miscellaneous transaction records	1890 - 1893	Donated by Miss Sophie P. Woodman, Greenfield, MA
84	Woods, R. George (Maj.)	I	Biographical Data	01/04/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Woodville, Richard Caton	1	Catalog titled Richard Caton Woodville, An Early American Genre Painter	04/21/1967	Published by The Corcoran Gallery of Art, Washington, D. C.
84	Woodward, R, J.	1	Typed copy of article titled Crazed By Religion	11/16/1878	Published in The Denver Daily Tribune
84	Woolford, Franklin	1	Letter to Mrs. Smith Bonses from Franklin Wolford	01/15/1867	
84	Woolsey, Mr. & Mrs. W. H.	1	Clipping titled Married 60 Years	04/24/1941	Published in The Cañon City Record
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey ("Uncle Dick")	1	Untitled manuscript by Princess Nucassee Maezezonui Jahan Sun Bow	N.D.	
			Wootton (?)		
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	2	Untitled pencil-written narrative	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Dick")				
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	3	Genealogical information	N.D.	Unknown Source
	Dick")				
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	4	Article titled <i>The Wooten's of Mecklenburg County, Virginia</i> by Richard C.	12/1983	Published in Wooten and Related Families Association Quarterly , Vol. III, No. 4
	Dick")		Wootton		
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	5	Paper titled <i>Uncle Dick Wootton</i> by Mrs. R. L. Wootton	1981	
	Dick")				
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	6	Paper titled Dick Wotton's Contacts With Pueblo	N.D.	Donated by Amy M. Bowen
	Dick")				
84	Wootton, Richard Lacey (" Uncle	7	Set of clippings regarding Dick Wootton	N.D.	Various sources
	Dick")				
84	Worcester, Philip George (Ph. D.)	1	Memorial to Worcester by Zena Hunter Andrews	1970	Published by The Geological Society of America
84	Working, Daniel W.	1	Letter to Working from The National Grange Monthly	03/10/1937	
84	Working, Daniel W.	2	Obituary titled Colorado Farm Educator Dies - Daniel Working Dies at 81 While	04/07/1944	Published in The Denver Post
			Digging On Farm		
84	Worley, Smith Seth	1	Biographical Data	05/05/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Worley, Smith Seth	2	Biographical information written by Worley	N.D.	
84	Wormington, Hannah Marie (Ph.D.)	1	Chronical list of excavations, symposia, and related activities	1936 - 1986	
84	Wormington, Hannah Marie (Ph.D.)	2	Christmas letters	1953 - 1984	
84	Wormington, Hannah Marie (Ph.D.)	3	Large set of newspaper clippings related to the career of Wormington	N.D.	Numerous publications
84	Wormington, Hannah Marie (Ph.D.)	4	Program titled <i>Ice-Age Hunters of the Rockies</i> - Worminton was a featured	04/08/1988	Held at the Denver Museum of Natural History and The Smithsonian Institution
0.4	Manada Alamada Mada (DLD)		speaker	07/44/4004	Hill dille Barrell and Charles High
84	Wormington, Hannah Marie (Ph.D.)	5	Memorial titled A Tribute to H. Marie Wormington	07/11/1994	Held at the Denver Museum of Natural History
84	Wormington, Henry Wormwood, Kenneth M.	1	Clipping titled \$700 Income Every Month On \$900 Lot	04/19/1910	Unknown Source From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
84	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
84 84	Worner, Lew Wray, Silas G.	1	Memorial program titled Remembering Lew Worner Clipping titled Grand Junction Man Perfects Machine Which Turns Out Difficult	04/26/1981 N.D.	Published in <i>The Denver Daily News</i>
04	Wray, Silas G.			N.D.	Published in The Deriver Daily News
84	Wren Ward	1	Scores by Hand Clipping of column titled Some People Of Our Town	05/15/1941	Published in The Steamboat Pilot
94 84	Wright, Frederick Richter	1	Biographical Sketch	08/28/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
84	Wright, Jack	1	Extracts from Thomas F. Dawson's Collection of Newspaper Articles	05/23/1877	Published in the <i>Denver Weekly News</i>
84	Wright, James N.	1	Clipping titled <i>Prominent Leaders in the Silver State</i> with photo of Wright	N.D.	Published in <i>Investment News</i> , Vol. 22, No. 12
84	Wyatt, Arthur Mann	1	Biographical Data	11/16/1957	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
84	Wyer, Malcolm Glenn (Ph.D.)	1	Booklet titled <i>Highlights in the Administration of Malcolm G. Wyer as Librarian</i>	09/25/1949	otate Theteriori Occioty of Ociotado i Orini for biographical data
10-7	Tryon, Maioonin Giorni (i 11.D.)	['	of the Denver Public Library	00/20/1070	
84	Wyer, Malcolm Glenn (Ph.D.)	2	Invitation to the 25th Anniversary - 1924 - 1949	09/25/1949	Donated by Dolores Renze
84	Wyer, Malcolm Glenn (Ph.D.)	3	Clipping titled Denver Librarian Becomes Author	02/23/1964	Published in <i>The Rocky Mountain News</i>
84	Wyer, Malcolm Glenn (Ph.D.)	4	Obituary titled Malcolm G. Wyer Funeral Rites Set	01/02/1966	Unknown Source
<u> </u>	[11] SI, Maidolli Giorni (1 II.D.)		Johnson J. H. John J. H. John J. H. John J. H. Johnson J. H. Johnson J. H. H. J. H. H. J. H. J. H. J. H. J. H.	0.702/1000	Tomatom como

Day	Folder News	lla	CUPIECT	Data Created	Domostro
Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
84	Wyer, Malcolm Glenn (Ph.D.)	5	Pamphlet titled <i>Programs - Denver Public Library</i> at Wyer Auditorium	12/1961	
84	Wyeth, Newell Convers	I	Paper titled <i>The Wyeths - The Letters of N. C. Wyeth, 1901 - 1945</i> , edited by Betsy James Wyeth	1971	
84	Wyeth, Newell Convers	2	Pamphlet titled The Western World of N. C. Wyeth	11/1980	Published in Mountain & Plain History Notes by the Colorado Historical Society
84	Wynkoop, Edward Wanshear	1	Article titled Ned Wynkoop & Black Kettle	06/1995	Published in Research Review - The Journal of the Little Big Horn Associates
84	Wynkoop, Edward Wanshear	2	Article titled Ned Wynkoop and the Explosion on Pawnee Fork	08/2000	Published in Military Heritage
84	Wynkoop, Nannie	1	Obituary titled Death Takes Mrs. Wynkoop on Saturday	02/27/1941	Published in The Cañon City Record
84	Wymore, Bessie L.	1	Letter to Mr. Henry Swan from Bessie Wymore	02/12/1944	Donated by Henry Swan
85	Yasui, Minoru	1	Article titled Minoru Yasui: In The Name Of Justice	03/1983	Published in Colorado Homes & Lifestyles
85	Yasui, Minoru	2	Pamphlet titled Minoru Yasui Fund	N.D.	
85	Yates, Albert C.	1	Program titled Albert C. Yates - 2002 Citizen of the West	01/16/2002	Published by The National Western Stock Show
85	Yeates, Carrie M.	1	Obituary titled Funeral Services For Mrs. W. L. Yeates	04/30/1941	Published in The Lamar Register
85	Yegge, William Bernard (M.D.)	1	Biographical Data	05/05/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Yellow Wolf	1	Clipping from column titled Historical Highlights - Yellow Wolf, Indian Patriot	0718/1941	Published in <i>The Dolores Star</i>
85	Yetter, William P.	1	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
85	Yoder, Abner F.	1	Letter with handwritten account of the Yoder Family from Mrs. Robert	07/16/1974	· · ·
			McPherson, Puyallup, WA		
85	York, Mary	1	Excerpts form letter written to Mrs. Normal L. Patterson, Chicago	01/18/1825	Letter from the Cozens Ranch
85	York, Mary	2	Correspondence from Mayme Sturm to the Colorado Historical Society	01/16/1945	
85	Yoshimoto, Hideichi	1	Brief biographical sketch of the Yoshimoto family	N.D.	Unknown Source
85	Young, Charles B.	1	Paper titled Resume of Charles B. Young	08/08/1968	
85	Young, Charles B.	2	Poetry by Young titled Old Sailor Jack and Sequel to Old Sailor Jack	N.D.	
85	Young, Charles B.	3	Set of programs for various performances in which Young acted	1920-1926	
85	Young, Frank Cockran	1	Obituary titled Frank Cockran Young Is Dead, Was Pioneer Denver Banker	N.D.	Unknown Source
85	Young, Frank Cockran	2	Obituary titled Frank C. Young, Early Settler in State, Dies	N.D.	Unknown Source
85	Young, Harvey	1	Handwritten biographical information on Young	N.D.	Unknown Source
85	Young, Howard B. (M. D.)	1	Hardcover booklet titled <i>Our Marriage Vow</i> for Howard Young and Lucia Ella Pattison Young	09/05/1903	Includes the wedding service, the Minister's Certificate and a list of witnesses
85	Young, Howard B. (M. D.)	2	Booklet titled <i>Investment and Income Record</i> with the Bond Dept. of The International Trust CO., Denver, Co	1912 - 1928	Includes bonds and stocks purchased
85	Young, Howard B. (M. D.)	3	Booklet titled <i>Investment Record of Lucia and Howard Young</i> with Bosworth, Chanute, Loughbridge & Co.	1932 - 1937	Booklet is a listing of interest earned on various stocks and bonds
85	Young, Ira K.	1	Biographical sketch	03/19/1938	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
85	Young, Jacob	1	Handwritten Family Record of Jacob and Susana Young, by Dr. Howard B. Young	N.D.	
85	Young, John Carlton	1	Biographical Data	12/23/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Young, John Carlton	2	Biographical Sketch	09/18/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
85	Young, Royal A.	1	Biographical Data	09/01/1942	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Young, Truman T.	1	Clipping titled <i>Young Appointed Asst. Historian</i> to the Colorado State Historian		Unknown Source
85	Young, William Henry	1	Biographical Sketch	09/25/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
85	Yount, Harry	1	Article titled Mount Harry. (Yount.) - A Character Sketch by Earnest Ingersoll	07/1877	Published in <i>Appleton's Journal</i> , Vol. 18
85	Yust, Dave	1	Program titled Explorations in Symmetry - Dave Yust - with attached slides	12/11/1975	Published by The Denver Art Museum
85	Zabel, Curtis	1	Pamphlet titled Curtis Zabel with examples of the artist's work	N.D.	Unknown Source
85	Zahn, John E.	1	Biographical Data	05/03/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Zang, Adolph Frank	1	Biographical Sketch	10/09/1937	From Citizens Historical Association, Indianapolis, Indiana
85	Zeckendorf, William	1	Clipping of article titled <i>Profiles - Big Operator - I</i>	12/08/1951	Published in <i>The New Yorker</i>
85	Zeckendorf, William	2	Clipping of article titled <i>Profiles - Big Operator - II</i>	12/15/1952	Published in <i>The New Yorker</i>
85	Zeckendorf, William	3	Clipping of article titled <i>New Cities For Old</i> , by William Zeckendorf	11/1951	Published in <i>The Atlantic Magazine</i>
85	Zeckendorf, William	4	Clipping of article titled <i>Planning: The Zeckendorf Bulge</i>	06/29/1953	Published in Newsweek Magazine
υυ	ZECKETIUUTI, VVIIIIdITI	4	Oupping of afficie filled Flaming. The Zeckendon burge	00/23/1300	It ubilotied itt rewoweek iviagazitte

Box	Folder Name	Item	SUBJECT	Date Created	Remarks
85	Zeckendorf, William	5	Clipping of article titled Webb & Knapp - and Zeckendorf	03/1954	Published in Fortune
85	Zeckendorf, William	6	Letter from Stan Oliner of the Colorado Historical Society to Zeckendorf	06/28/1987	
			regarding Webb & Knapp files		
85	Zehna, Roy Rumaldo	1	Biographical Data	N.D.	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Zimmerman, Arthur Franklin	1	Biographical Data	06/24/1944	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Zimpleman, Emma Loomis	1	Copy of interview with Emma Aimpleman by Dr Le Roy R. Hafen of the	09/1924	
			Colorado Historical Society		
85	Zinn, Harry A.	1	Biographical Data	04/24/1943	State Historical Society of Colorado Form for biographical data
85	Zisch, James Henry	1	Paper titled Manuscript of James Henry Zisch by James Zisch	12/09/1958	Donated by Anne Hansen, Johnstown, CO